CONTENTS

TABLES

Table

THE STATE; LARGE CITIES (50,000 OR MORE), AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS

Table

- 1.-Occupied dwelling units by tenure and population per unit, by color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 and 1930.... 2.—Occupancy, tenure, and race of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 3.-Residential structures by type and by exterior material, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940.... 4.—Dwelling units by type of structure, by occupancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940..... 5.-Year built by occupancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 6.—State of repair and plumbing equipment, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940...... 7.—Water supply, toilet, and bathing equipment, by occu-pancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940..... 8.-Number of rooms and lighting equipment by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 9.-Occupied units by size of household and refrigeration equipment, by tenure and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 10.—Occupied units by persons per room, cooking fuel, and radio, by tenure and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 11.-Dwelling units by conversion of structure, and occupied units by heating equipment, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940... 12.—Occupied units by central heating, by type of fuel, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940.

Age	14.—Average and median value and rent of occupied units, by color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940	336
327	15.—Average and median monthly rent of all units and of vacant units, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and	
007	metropolitan districts: 1940 16.—Owner-occupied units by value, by color of occupants, for	336
327	the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 17.—Owner-occupied units by value, for the State (urban and	337
327	rural) and large cities: 1940 and 1930. 18.—Urban and rural-nonfarm units by contract or estimated	338
928	monthly rent, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occu- pants, for the State, large cities, and metropolitan dis-	
	tricts: 1940 19.—Tenant-occupied and vacant rural-farm units by estimated	838
329	monthly rent, for the State: 1940	339
330	tract monthly rent, for the State and large cities: 1940 and 1930	340
	21.—Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross monthly rent, by color of occupants, for the State, large	
891	cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940	340
882 ·	COUNTIES, URBAN PLACES, AND RURAL AREAS	
	22.—Occupancy, tenure, race, population per unit, type of struc- ture, etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 1940.	341
3 33	23.—Number of rooms, lighting equipment, size of household, etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 1940	356
	24.—Urban and rural-nonfarm units by value and monthly rent, for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas, by counties:	
834	1940 25.—Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross	371
335	monthly rent, for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas, by counties: 1940	379
000	26.—Rural-farm units by value or estimated monthly rent, by counties: 1940	381
335	27.—Type of structure and state of repair and plumbing equip- ment, by occupancy and tenure, for places of 10,000 to	383
	50,000 inhabitants, by counties: 1940	000

325

Page

3.26

INDEX OF STATISTICS FOR URBAN PLACES: 1940

[Places are cities unless otherwise specified. Table 22 and subsequent tables are arranged by counties; when an urban place is located in two or more counties, the figures for the place as a whole appear at the end of the table]

URBAN PLACE	Key	County	URBAN PLACE	Key	County	URBAN PLACE	Key	County
Alamosa Aurora Boulder Brighton Canon City Colorado Springs Delta Denver Durango Englewood	C B C C B C A C	Alamosa {Adams {Arapahoe Boulder Adams Fremont El Paso Delta Denver La Plata Arapahoe	Florence Fort Collins Fort Morgan Grand Junction Greeley La Junta Las Animas Leadville	B C B B C C C	Fremont Larimer Morgan Jefferson Mesa Weld Otero Prowers Bent Lake	Longmont Loveland Monte Vista Pueblo Rocky Ford Salida Sterling Trinidad Walsenburg	C C A C C B	Boulder Larimer Rio Grande Montrose Pueblo Otero Chaffee Logan Las Animas Huerfano

Key: A--Places of 50,000 or more. See tables 1 to 18 and 20 to 25. B--Places of 10,000 to 50,000. See tables 22 to 25, 27 and 28. C--Places of 2,500 to 10,000. See tables 22 to 25.

Table 1.—OCCUPIED DWELLING UNITS BY TENURE AND POPULATION PER UNIT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 AND 1930

[1930 figures have been revised to include as white the Mexicans who were classified as nonwhite in the 1930 reports. 1930 figures for private families not available by tenure and color for metropolitan districts. A minus sign (---) denotes decrease]

	occu	PIED I	OWELLING	UNITS	3, 1940		PI	RIVATE FA	MILIES, 193	30		INCRE IN NUM	BER	POPULAT 1940	ION,	POPULAT 1930	ION,
AREA AND COLOR OF	Total		Owner occ	upied			Total		Owner far	nilies		OF FAM 1930 TO			Per		Per
OCCUPANTS	Number	Per- cent by color	Number	Per- cent	Tenant occupied	Number	Per- cent by color	Report- ing tenure	Number	Per- cent	Tenant families	Num- ber	Per- cent	Number	occu- pied unit	Number	pri- vate fam- ily
THE STATE			1														
Total White Nonwhite	\$16,000 \$10,740 5,260	98.3	146,455 144,522 1,933	46.8 46.5 36.7	169,545 166,218 3,327	267,324 262,698 4,626	98.8	259,550 255,109 4,441	1 91, 571 129,856 1,715	50.7 50.9 38.6	127,979 125,253 2,726		18.2 18.3 18.7	1,128,296 1,106,508 16,794	3.55 3.56 3.19		5.88
Urban	174,759 170,653 4,106	97.7	75,062 78,566 1,496	48.1	99,697 97,087 2,610	141,838 187,972 8,366	97.6	138,623 135,984 8,239	58,045 66,628 1,417		70,578 68,756 1,822	\$2,681	23.6 23.7 22.0	590,756 578,868 12,888		508,181	
Rural-nonfarm White Nonwhite	77,956 77,413 543	99.8	38,902 38,648 254	49.9 49.9 46.8	89,054 88,765 289	61,184 60,724 460	99.2	59,268 58,830 438	28,779 28,667 112		30,489 30,163 326	16,689	27.4 27.5 18.0	280,848 279,808 1,545	9.61	293,154	3.84 3.84 3.78
Rural-farm	63,285 62,674 611	99.0	82,491 32,308 185	51.3 51.5 30.0	30,794 30,366 428	64,802 64,002 800	98.8	61,659 60,895 764	84,747 34,561 186	56.4 56.8 24.3	26,912 26,334 578	-1,828		251,692 248,831 2,861	3.97	261,038 277,458 8,580	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS																	
Denver city	96,777	100.0	\$7,166	38.4	59,591	79,351	100.0	77,852	95,577	45.7	42,275			322,412		267,861	3.68
White Nonwhite	98,931 2,846		86,818 873		57,618 1,973	77,046 2,305		75,648 2,209	84,728 849		40,915 1,860		21.9 23.5	818,810 8,602		279,814 8,047	3.63 3.49
Denver district	118,911	100.0	47,618	41.8	66,298	90,445	-	- (-	-	29,465	25.9	. \$84,872	3.37	330,761	3.66
White Nonwhite	110,944 2,967		46,690 938		64,264 2,029	:	=	=	-	-		=	=	875,855 9,017	3.38 3.04	-	-
Pueblo city	13,941	100.0	7,143	51.2	6,798	12, 321	100.0	12,048	6,582	54.6	5,466			52,162		1	4.07
WhiteNonwhite	18,487 454			51.3 49.6	6,569 229	11,911 410		11,648 400	6,542 240		5,306 160			50,659 1,503			4.09
Pueblo district	16,371	100.0	8,833	54.0	7,598	-	-	-	j -	-	-	-	-	62,089	1		-
White Nonwhite	15,901 470				7,302 236		-	-	<u> </u>	=		[]	-	60,485 1,554			

Table 2.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	a manager and a subsection of the subsection of	ov	VNER OCCU	UPIED		TE	NANT OCC	UPIED		VACAL	NT, F	OR SAL	EORR	ENT	VACAN	T, NOT	FOR SA	LEOR	RENT
AREA	Ail dwelling				Other				Other	Tota	d.	Ordi-	Sea-	Not re-	Total	Held i sent ho	or ab- uschold	Occupi nonres	
	units	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Num- ber	Per- cent	nary	sonal	port- ing	10040	Ordi- nary	Sea- sonal	Ordi- nary	Sea- sonal
The State	854,660	146,455	144,522	1,544	389	169,545	166,218	2,576	751	28,628	8.1	19,881	8,095	647	10,087	2,774	6,286	552	425
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	182,794 96,208 75,658	75,062 88,902 82,491	78,566 38,648 32,308	65	169	99,697 89,054 30,794	97,087 38,765 80,366	166		7,383 11,981 9,259	12.5	6,078	5,757	146		890 1,008 1,881	4,858		15 260 150
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS												•				•			
Denver city Denver district		37,186 47,618	36,818 46,690			59,591 66,293	57,618 64,264	1,792 1,813				4,554	85		863	226	80	37 53	
Pueblo city Pueblo district	14,287 16,760	7,148 8,838	6,918 8,599				6,569 7,802		25 26	314 351	2.2 2.1		1	1	\$2 58	28 32	-	4 6	

Table 3.—RESIDENTIAL STRUCTURES BY TYPE AND BY EXTERIOR MATERIAL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

Biographic states and the state of the sta								an i fi i si i si i si i si i si i si i s		tion of the second stars	a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a						
	A 111			S	TRUCTUR	es by :	CYPE O	F STRUCT	URE				STRUCT	URES BY E	XTERIO	R MATE	RIAL
AREA	All resi- dential struc- tures	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3- famíly	4- family	1- to 4-family with business	5- to 9-fam- ily	10- to 19- family	20- family or more	Other dwell- ing place	Number reporting	Wood	Brick	Stucco	Other
The State	298,930 184,609 89,534 74,687	261,068 108,241 80,020 72,807	6,448 4,438 1,498 517		8,154 6,207 1,497 450		1,628 1,447 169 12	6,127 8,055 2,896 176	2,432 2,183 241 8	694 649 43 2	283 280 3 -	2,616 936 1,829 851	292,256 181,222 87,726 75,808	184,305 58,716 69, 484 61,105	68,991	18,990 10,298 5,857 2,825	18,413 3,217 8,049 7,147
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS Denver city Pueblo city Pueblo district	84,934 11,448	52,857 68,233 9,619 11,841		2,746	8,185 8,589 450 504	1,436 1,520 190 195	852 887 136 136	1,596 1,917 225 258	1,489 1,529 126 186	512 519 34 34	256 257 5 5	381 589 75 127	66,030 82,415 11,258 13,609	9,497 21,699 5,728 7,000	52,798 55,112 2,977 8,218	4,192	245

Table 4.—DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

	All				DWEL	LING UNI	IS BY TYP	E OF STRUC	TURE			
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	dwelling units	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3-family	4-family	1- to 4- family with business	5- to 9- family	10- to 19- family	20-family or more	Other dwelling place
THE STATE Total. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	354,660 146,455 169,545 28,628 10,037	251,068 130,766 98,828 21,991 9,483	6,448 2,205 3,871 807 65	12,894 2,523 9,518 800 53	16,308 4,474 10,972 720 142	9,099 1,445 6,912 687 55	6,512 650 5,308 523 31	7,190 2,141 4,616 334 99	14,988 845 12,659 1,420 59	8,875 147 7,816 887 25	8,376 35 7,362 954 25	2,907 1,824 1,688
Percent: Total Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	73,6 89,3 58,3 76,8 94,5	1.8 1.5 2.3 1.1 0.6	8.6 1.7 5.6 2.8 0.5	4.6 8.1 6.5 2.5 1.4	1.0 4.1 2.4	1.8 0.4 3.1 1.8 0.3	1.5 2.7 1.2	4.2 0.6 7.5 5.0 0.6	2.5 0.1 4.6 3.1 0.2	2.4 4,3 3.3 0.2	0.8 0.8 1.0
Urban Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	182,794 100.0 75,062 99,697 7,383 652	108,241 59.2 64,463 40,592 2,821 365	4,433 2.4 1,506 2,795 116 16	9,266 5.1 1,760 7,215 277 14	12,414 6.8 8,391 8,464 468 91	7,635 4.2 1,215 5,906 475 39	5,788 3.2 598 4,814 356 20	2,745	13,459 7.4 768 11,575 1,072 44	8,333 4.6 135 7,447 729 22	8,286 4,5 35 7,281 945 25	1,155 0.6 292 863
Rural-nonfarm Percent Owner occupied	100.0 38,902 39,054 11,981	80,020 83.2 34,778 29,061 10,121 6,060	1,498 1.6 498 813 157 30	3,002 3.1 567 1,913 490 \$2	2,994 3.1 801 1,985 228 35	1.4 199 898 200	876 0.7 52 475 188 11	1,821 187	1,472 1.5 76 1,056 315 15	522 0.5 12 366 141 3	90 0.1 - 81 9	1,398 1.5 773 625 -
Rural-farm Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	75,658 100.0 32,491 30,794 9,259 3,114	72,807 96.2 31,525 29,175 9,049 3,058	517 0.7 201 263 34 19	626 0.8 196 390 33 7	900 1.2 282 573 29 16	31 108 12	48 0.1 19 29	0.2 96 50	52 0.1 18 33	5		354 0.5 159 195 -
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS					- 2				đđi -			
DENVER GITY Percent	100.0 37,186	52,857 52.3 31,749 19,797 1,200 111	8,093 8.1 971 2,046 73 8	5,096 5.0 638 4,126 125 7	6,870 6.9 1,642 4,515 207 6	4.3 627 8,446 227	8,408 3.4 913 2,928 165 2	1.9 383 1,461 62	9,283 9.2 465 8,117 684 17	6,6 84 6,033 554	7,663 7.6 27 6,736 879 21	473 0,5 87 386
DENVER DISTRICT Percent. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 47,618 66,293 4,803	68,233 57.3 41,512 24,752 1,698 271	3,198 2.7 1,001 2,116 77 4	5,492 4.6 916 4,417 150 9	7,078 5.9 1,894 4,954 222 8	8.8 678 3,628 244	8.0 329 3,026 190	1.9 505 1,710 67	9,528 8.0 477 8,317 717 17	5.7 87 6,122 559	7,685 6.5 27 6,759 879 , 21	192 492
FUEDLO GITY Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 7,143 6,798 314	9,619 67.3 6,372 8,099 135 13	258 1.8 50 206 1	648 4.5 132 509 6	900 6.3 241 622 85 2	4.0 103 438 27	9.8 58 465 20	1.9 97 175	57 629 46	8.0 13 879 26	153 13	1.0 19 123
IURALO DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0	11,841 70.7 7,955 3,698 169 19	222 1	140 523 8	682	8.5 107 449 27	8.1 55 465 20	2 1.9 3 119 5 188	4.4 57 529	2.5 18 379 5 26	1.0 1 152 13	1.8 44 150

526908 O - 43 - 22

Table 5.—YEAR BUILT BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

												والأسرية البريد وغدري	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Report- ing year built	1935 to 1940	1930 to 1934	1925 to 1929	1920 to 1924	1910 to 1919	1900 to 1909	1890 to 1899	1880 to 1889	1860 to 1879	1859 or earlier	Not re- porting year built
THE STATE		```											
Total	354,660	895,178	33,648	81,945	84.224	37,172	71,699	76,480	39,234	16,448	3,769	559	19,482
Owner occupied	146,455	141.248	17,534	9,557	15,234	16,941	30,466	29,989	13,768	5,184	1,894	181	5,207
Tenant occupied	169,545	157,762	10,659	8,242	13,801	15,911	33,607	40,879	22,455	9,878	1,997	333	11,783
Vacant, for sale or rent	28,628	26,545	3,594	2,619	2,643	3,106	5,890	4,590	8,547	1,204	323	29	2,078
Vacant, not for sale or rent	10,087	9,623	1,861	1,527	1,546	1,214	1,736	1,022	464	182	55	16	414
Percent: Total	10,001	-						-					474
	-	100.0	10.0	6.5	10.2	· 11,1	21.4	22.8	11.7	4.9	1.1	0.2	j
Owner occupied	-	100.0	12.4	6,8	11.5	12.0	21.6	21.2	9.7	8.7	1.0	0.1	-
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100.0	6.8	5.2	8.7	10.1	21.8	25.9	14.2			0.2	· · ·
Vacant, not for sale or fent	· -	100.0	13.5 19.3	9.9 15.9	10.0 16,1	11.7 12.6	22.2 18.0	17.3	9.6		1.2	0.1	
Urban	100 504	171,998				17.599	81.076	47.067	26.908			337	
Percent	102,134	100.0	10,209	7,414	18,565 10,8	17,599	18.1	27.4	26,908	10,817	2,006	0.2	10,796
Owner occupied	75.062	78,343	6,005	3,600	9,806	9,316	14,155	17,710	8,350	2,745	580	76	2.719
Tenant occupied	99,697	92,465	8,592	3,568	8,225	7,731	15,721	27,487	17,195	7,434	1,278	284	7,832
Vacant, for sale or rent	7,388	6,596	555	3,508	470	456	1,078	1,748	1,267	620	1,278	23	7,232
Vacant, not for sale or rent	652	594	57	30	54	96	122	182	76	18	5	4	58
													-
Rural-nonfarm	96,208	90,951	16,718	8,808	9,198	10,434	17,882	15,709	7,508	9,596	1,056	117	5,257
Percent	-	100.0	18.4	9.7	10.1	11.5	19.7	17.3	8.2	3.9	1.2	0,1	
Owner occupied	38,902	37,422	8,121	3,286	3,498	3,969	6,917	6,478	8,192	1,486	425	55	1,480
Tenant occupied	39,054	36,219	4,997	2,813	8,341	4,399	8,261	7,232	3,181	1,507	443	51	2,835
Vacant, for sale or rent	11,981	11,244	2,262	1,627	1,252	1,346	1,824	1,479	865	485	152	2	787
Vacant, not for sale or rent	6,271	6,066	1,333	1,082	1,107	726	880	520	265	108	36	9	205
Rural-farm Percent	75,658	72,229	6,726	5,723	6,466	9,189	22,741	18,704	4,823	2,095	707	105	3,429
Owner occupied		100.0	9.3	7.9	9.0	18.7	31.5	19.0	6.7	2.9	1.0	0,1	. .
Tenant occupied	SE,491	31,483 29.078	3,408	2,671	2,935	8,656	9,394	5,801	2,226	953	S89	50	1,008
Vacant, for sale or rent	30,794		2,070	1,861	2,235	8,787	9,625	6,160	8,079	937	276	48	1,716
Vacant, not for sale or rent	9,259 8,114	8,705 2,963	471	776 415	921 375	1,304 392	2,988	1,863	395	149	28 14	4	554 151
theming not for build of fent	*** ر ۵	6,500	. 4 71	GT#	370	240	734	260	123		Т4	· •	101
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS										÷.,		1.1	ļ
DENVER CITY	101,149	94,842	5,081	4,481	11,712	9,374	15,612	25,280	15,427	6,590	1,063	222	6,301
Percent		100.0	5.4	4.7	12,3	9.9	16.5	26.7	16.3	6.9	1.1	0.2	i -
Owner occupied	37,186	35,691	8,138	2,089	5,971	4,908	6,486	7,651	8,999	1,231	183	40	1,495
Tenant occupied	59,591	55,297	1,588	2,222	5,399	4,280	8,564	16,669	10,676	4,992	792	1.65	4,294
Vacant, for sale or rent	4,176	9,692	926	150	324	225	544	982	728	361	86	16	484
Vacant, not for sale or rent	190	162	29	20	18	16	. 18	28	- 24	. 6	2	1	. 26
DENVER DISTRICT	119,077	111,282	9,075	6,314	14,444	11,707	17,958	27,111	16,049	6,994	1,896	240	7,795
Percent		100.0	8.2	5.7	18.0	10.5	16.1	24.4	14.4	6.8	1.3	0.2	I. –
Owner occupied	47.618	45,605	5,778	3,252	7,639	6,286	7,817	8,662	4,852		339	48	2.013
Tenant occupied	66,293	61,104	2,664	2,818	6,366	5,102	9,491	17,432	10,923	5,186	948	174	5,189
Vacant, for sale or rent	4,809		571	205	374	277	609	984	743	369	105	17	549
Vacant, not for sale or rent	363	319	62	89	65	42	41	83	25	. 7	- 4	i	
PUEBLO CITY	14,287	13,688	460	481	1,598	1,448	2,270	4,002	2,451	854	91	- 39	599
Percent		100.0	3.4	8.5	11.6	10.6	16.6		17.9		0.7	0.8	-
Owner occupied	7.148	7.012	849	261	1,056	825	1,271	2,088	883			4	181
Tenant occupied	6,798	6,352	104	197	518	591	959	1,631	1,478			28	446
Vacant, for sale or rent	314	295	7	8	18	27	35	80	84	34		3	19
Vacant, not for sale or rent	32		- 1	-	ĩ	5		8	ü			9	3
PUEBLO DISTRICT	16,760	16,027	796	757	1,987	1,730	2,653	4,529	2,567	866	93	49	788
Percent		100.0	5.0	4.7	12.4	10.8	16.6	1	16.0	1.1	1 .	0.8	1
Owner occupied		8.686	606	466	1,844	1,034		8,444	962			9	197
Tenant occupied	7,538	7,032	172		619	660			1,506				
Vacant, for sale or rent	851	324	16		81	31	37	85	88			9	27
Vacant, not for sale or rent	38		2		3	5			ii ii			3	
	1 ~	1	I ~		-	Ī	I			1 -			
	•	•	-			•		•	•		•	••••••	•

Table 6.—STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

	ui		DWELLIN	J UNITS N	OT NEEDI	NG MAJOR	REPAIRS	DWELL	ING UNITS	NEEDING	MAJOR RE	PAIRS	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	Reporting state of repair and plumbing equipment	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Total	With private bath and private flush tollet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Not re- porting state of repair or plumbing equipment
THE STATE Total Owner occupied	854,660 146,455	881,227 137,879	246,137 108,390	184,708 68,896	7,193 2,810	37,281 12,495	66,955 24,687	85,090 28,969	18,632 8,206	8,072 972	17,392 5,569	45,994	23,433
White owners	144,522	195,640	107,208	68,107	2,270	12,377	24,454	28,492	7,958	945	5,484	14,242	9,076 8,882
Nonwhite owners	1,988 169,545	1,739 157,861	1,162 112,291	791 58,114	40 4,202	118 20,908	283 29,072	557 45,570	253 9,549	27 1,961	85 10,656	192 23,404	194 11,684
White tenants	166.218	154,896 2,965	110,680 1,611	57,883 731	4,114	20,537	28,646 426	44,216	9,126 428	1,896	10,288 868	22,906	11,322
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	8,327 28,623	26,484	17,475	5,508	567	2,819	8,581	1,354 9,009	.782	65 123	1,058	498 7,046	862 2,139
Vacant, not for sale or rent Percent: Total	10,037	9,503	7,981	2,188	114	1,064	4,615	1,522	95	16	109	1,302	584
Owner occupied	-	100.0	74.3 78.9	40.7 50,2	2.2 1.7	11.8	20.2	25.7 21.1	5.6 6.0	0.9	5.3 4.1	18.9	1
White owners	-	100.0 100.0	79.0 68.0	50.2 45.5	1.7 2.3	9.1 6.8	18.0 18.4	21.0 32.0	5.9 14.5	0.7	4.0 4,9	10.4 11.0	-
Tenant occupied	-	100.0	71,1	36.8	8.7	13.2	18.4	28.9	6.0	1,2	6,8	14.8	-
White tenants		100.0	71.5 54.8	37.0 24.7	2.7	19.3 12.3	18.5	28.5 45.7	5.9 14.8	1.2 2.2	6.6 12.4	14.8 16.8	:
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100.0	66.0	20.8	2.1	10.6	32.4	34.0	3.0	0.5	4.0	25.6	· · -
Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0	84.0	23.0	1.2	11.2	48.6		1.0	0.2	1.1	18.7	-
Urban Percent	182,794	167,461 100.0	132,775 79.3	102,217 61.0	5,035 3.0	18,340	7,163	34,686	14,213 8.5	2,306 1,4	9,892 5.9	8,275	15,333
	10,000	69,142	58,838	50,951	1,592		1,970	10,304	5,846	663	2,175	1,620	5,920
White ownersNonwhite owners	73,566 1,496	67,816 1,826	57,915 923	50,198 758	1,554	4,229	1,934	403	5,605 241	637 26	2,106 69	1,553	5,750
Tenant occupied	99,697	91,219 88,930	68,691 67,497	47,755	3,237 3,155	13,005 12,707	4,694 4,577	22,528 21,433	7,800 7,380	1,568	7,183	5,977 5,711	8,478 8,157
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	2,610	2,289	1,194	698	61	298	117	1,095	420	65	344	265	821
Vacant, for sale or rent	7,383	6,520 580	4,765 481	3,121 390	188 18	956	500 19		534 33	69	518 16	634 44	
Rural-nonfarm	96,208	91,462	67,386	25,497	1,904	13,487	26,498		8,578	693	5,795		
Percent		100.0	73.7	27.9	2.1	14.7	29.0	25.3	3.9	0.8	6.3	14,015 15.3	
Percent. Owner occupied. White owners	38,902	37,188 36,894	27,604 27,450	13,077 13,052	572	5,143 5,131	8,812 8,696		1,801 1,791	269 268	2,509 2,495	4,955 4,890	
Nonwhite owners	254	244	154	25	1	12	116	90	10	1 1	14	65	10
Tenant occupied	39,054 38,765	37,180 36,903	25,906 25,718	8,749 6,728	881	5,885	10,891		1,498 1,495	364 364	2,726 2,710	6,686 6,616	1,874
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	289 11,981	277	188 8,495	26	5	52	105	89	8	-	16	70	12
Vacant, not for sale or rent	6,271	5,917	5,381	2,142 1,529	354		4,358 2,937		225 49	52 8	482	1,973	
Rural-farm	75,658	78,304	45,976	6,994	254	5,454	38,274	26,328	846	73	1,705	23,704	8,854
Percent Owner occupied	32,491	100.0 31,099	63.6 21,948	9.7	0.4	7.5	46.0	36.4	1.2	0.1	2.4	\$2.8	- 1
White owners	32,308	80,930	21,843	4,870 4,857	146	3,027 3,017			559 557	40 40	885	7,667	1,392
Nonwhite owners	183	169 29,462	105 17,694	13 1,610	1.84	10	81		2 251	29	2 747	10,741	14
White tenants	30,366	29,063	17,465	1,603	82	1,997	13,783	11,598	251	29	739	10,579	1,303
Vacant, for sale or rent	428	899 8,737	229 4,215	7 245	2 15				- 28	2	8 58	162	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	3,114		2,119	269	9			887	13		15	857	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS													
DENVER CITY		90,987	72,694	58,815	2,000	9,347	2,592		8,167	1,222	5,305	3,549	10,205
Percent	37,186	100.0 33,663	79,9 29,265	64.7 27,009	2.2 539	10.3			9.0 3,057	1.8	5.8 791	3.9 305	
White owners	86,313	82,918	28,757	26,551	583	1,354	319	4,161	2,878	229	768	291	3,395
Nonwhite owners	59.591	745	508 40,683	458 29,838	1,418	48			179 4,839			2,909	
White tenantsNonwhite tenants	57,618	51,888	89,843	29,308	1,865	7,238	1,932	12,045	4,452	890	3,950	2,753	5,730
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,973 4,176	1,696 8,535	840 2,625	530 1,857	47	208	55 221	856	387 260	52 32	261	156	277 641
Vacant, not for sale or rent	190	155	121	111	נ	. 6	8	34	11	3	4	16	85
DENVER DISTRICT		107,762	85,684	67,249	2,400	11,225	4,810	22,078	9,226	1,381	6,266	5,205	11,315
Percent Owner occupied	47,618	100.0 43,471	79.5 36,972	62.4 32,440					8.6		5.8	4.8	
White owners	46,680	42,669	36,431	31,964	705			6,499	8,670 8,481	317 301		1,201	
Nonwhite owners	938 56,293		541 45,411	476 32,553		45	11	267	189	16	32	30	180
White tenants	64.264	58,106	44,545	32,018	1,583	. B,117	2,82		5,260 4,870	1,022		8,536 3,367	
Nonwhite tenants	4.803	1,747 4,120	866 3,036	585 2,096					390 282	52	268	17:	262
Vacant, not for sale or rent			265	160					14			430	
FUEBLO CITY	14,287	13,606	10,587	7,871	329	2,233	654	3,019	956	187	1,117	75	681
Percent		100.0	77.8	54.2	2.6	16.4	4.6	82.2	7.0	1.4		5.	5 -
Owner occupied	6,918	6,608	5,754 5,607	4,616 4,526	156				505 488	75	316	16	7 926
Nonwhite owners	. 225	209	147 4,607	99 2,616	18	S - S4	L E	3 62	17	4	22	1 19	16
White tenants	6.569	6,246	4,473	2,61			3 41	2 1,773	429				
Nonwhite tenants	. 229 314		134 207	44		48	3 3	3 80	9	5	29	3	9 15
Vacant, not for sale or rent	32		19	14				- 10		. 5	i 33 . 1	3	
PUEBLO DISTRICT		16,004	12,208	8,14	850	2,619	1,09	3 8,796	1,135	195	1,262	1,20	4 756
Percent.	-	100.0	76.3	50.9		16.	6.	9 23.7	7.1	1.2	7.9	7.	5 -
Owner occupied	6,599		6,947 6,794	5,243	16		3 44 4 43						
Nonwhite owners	834	218	153	9 2.75	i 1:	3 34	4 1	1 65	17	' 4	24	2	16
White tenants	7,802	6,951	5,012 4,876	2,70			1 57	7 2,075					
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	286		136 225	- 4- 130	Lj ·	9 4	3 3 3	5 85		9 8	3] 30	4	3 15
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 38		24	1				1 11			3 34		9 3 8 17
		I	I	I		J	1			<u> </u>	ļ		I

Table 7.—WATER SUPPLY, TOILET, AND BATHING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

			WA	ter su	PPLY				TOIL	ET FAC	ILITIES	يون جو .		BATI	HTUB OR S STRUCT	HOWER	IN
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Number reporting	Running water in dwelling	Hand pump in dwell-	Run- ning water with-	Other water supply	No water supply	Number	Flush t in stru		Non- flush toilet	Outside toilet	No toilet	Number	Exclu-	Shared	None
		reporting	unit	ing unit	in 50 feet	within 50 feet	with- in 50 feet	reporting	Exclu- sive use	Shared	in struc- ture	or privy	or privy	reporting	sive use		
THE STATE							· · · ·										
* Total	354,660	349,805	292,701			53,429	26,677	348,133	174,456	28,978	578	138,135	5,986	347.985	166,795	28.982	152,208
Owner occupied	146,455 169,545	145,072 167,180	104,731	4,150	7,380	19,905	8,906	144,705	85,728		223		1,886	144,456	83,709	2,898	. 57, 849
Vacant, for sale or rent	28,623	27,697	112,652 11,563	3,558 290	3,646	24,123 6,668		166,150 27,472	78,909 7,340	23,866 2,843	216 96			166,436 27,954	73,796		
Vacant, not for sale or rent	10,037	9,856	3,755	202	970		2,196	9,806	2,479		43	6,872	317	9,739	6,836 2,452	2,318	
Percent: Total	-	100.0 100.0	66.5	2.3	8.2	15.3	7.6	100.0	50.1	8,3	0.2	39.7	1.7	100.0	47.9	8.9	
Owner occupied Tenant occupied		100.0	72.2 67.4	2.9 2.1	5.1 10.1	13.7 14.4	6.1 6.0	100.0 100.0	59.2 47.5		0.2		1.3	100.0	57.9	8.0	
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100,0	41.7	1.0	13,2	24.1	20.0	100.0	47.5		0.3		1.3	100.0 100.0	44.3 25.0	14.2 8.5	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0	38.1	2.0	9.8	87.7	22.3	100.0	25.3		0.4	70.1	3,2	100.0	25.2	1.0	
Urban	182,794		163,874	- 447	12,385	2,844	1,260	179,313	133,072		230	19,012	1,091	179,712	126,371	25,912	27,429
Percent Owner occupied	75,062	100.0 74,398	90,9 70,571	0.2 158	6.9 2,316	1.3 853	0.7 500	100.0	74.2		0.1	10.6	0.5	100.0	70.3	14.4	15.3
Tenant occupied	99,697	98,260	86,914	273	9,099		668	74,217 97,563		2,209	88 1,26	7,986	381 601	74,191 97,934	61,411 60,517	2,414 21,535	
Vacant, for sale or rent	7,388	7,037	5,839	16	984	109	89	6,923	4,167	1,968	16	669	103	6,978	3,997	1,898	1.083
Vacant, not for sale or rent	652	615	550	-	52	10	3	610	466	69	-	69	6	609	446	65	98
Rural-nonfarm	96,208	94,950 100.0	52,925		11,574			94,463	32,917		251	56,146	8,204	94,489	31,284	2,922	60,288
Owner occupied	38,902		55.7 24,285	2.2 1,049	12.2 3,310		11.8 3,695	100.0 38,452	34.8 16,359		0.3	59.4 20.791	2,3 802	100.0 38,418	33.1	3.1	63.8
Tenant occupied	39,054	38,548	20,822	850	5,672		4,029	38,271	11,975		63	23,333	765	38,396	16,002 11,033	438 2,055	
Vacant, for sale or rent	11,981 6,271	11,680	5,114	111	1,975	2,337	2,143	11,609	2,867	361	74	7,837	470	11,541	2,542	403	8,596
		6,171	2,704		617		1,876	6,131	1,716	23	40	4,185	167	6,084	1,707	26	4,351
Rural-farm Percent	75,658	74,545 100,0	15,902 21,3	5,665	4,839		14,174	74,357	B,467	125	97	62,977	2,691	73,834	9,140	148	
Owner occupied		32,123	9,875			45.6	19.0 4,711	100.0	11,4 5,816				3.6 703	100.0 31,847	12.4	0.2 45	
Tenant occupied	30,794	30,872	4,916	2,495	2,097	15,576	5,848	80,316	2,048	69	27	27, 354	818	30,106	2,246	79	
Vacant, for sale or rent	9,259 3,114	8,980	610 501	163 124	687 301		3,298 817	8,940 3,065	306 297		6		1,026	8,885	299	17	8,519
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS		0,010		11	001	1,001	011	3,000	297			2,618	144	3,046	299	6	2,741
DENVER CITY	101,143	99,876	92,880	220	5,435	492	349	98,955	76,990	16,538	65	4,937	425	99,027	78,671	16,539	8,917
Percent	-	100.0	93.5	0.2	5.5	0.5	0.4	100.0	77.8		0.1	5.0	0.4	100.0	74.3	16.7	9,0
Owner occupied			36,090	54	336	148	132	36,704	33,734						32,893		
Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	59,591 4,176	58,540 3,909	53,308		4,562		189			14,300					38,189		
Vacant, not for sale or rent	190		3,384 148		520 17		27 1	3,858 167	2,437 135		7	191 17	29 1	3,871 168	2,357 132	1,186	328
DENVER DISTRICT	119,077	117,106	106,425	545	6,272	1.1	1,169	116,598		17,100	93		706	116,687	83,698	17,181	
Percent		100.0	90.9	0,5	5,4	2.3	1.0	100.0	75.1	14.7	0.1	9.5	0.6	100.0	71,7	14.7	13.6
Owner occupied	47,618		44,244	272	732		573	47,040	40,376	1,075	30	5,262	297	46,982	39, 948		
Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	66,293 4,803	65,151 4,509	58,260 3,701	253 19	4,966	1,227 146	445 93	64,773		14,718	53	5,355	352	64,904	41,535	14,666	8,709
Vacant, not for sale or rent	963		281	1	24	30	58	4,451 334	8,722 192	1,291	10	872 125	56 1	4,466 335	2,629	1,224 13	613 136
PURBLO CITY	14,287	14,191	12,722	43	1,800	91	\$5	14,100	9,265	2,028	10	2,700	97	14,166	8,777	1,977	3,412
Percent	-	100.0	89.6	0.8	9,2	0.6	0.2	100,0	65,7	14.4	0.1	19.1	0.7	100.0	62.0	14.0	1
Owner occupied			6,758	14	310	29	8	7,105	5,593	23.3	4	1,295	40	7,104	5,873	239	
Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	6,798 314	6,734 309	5,697 246	29	925 57	58 4	25 2	6,661 305	8,499 158	1,700 87	6	1,417	39	6,725	3,297	1,644	1,844
Vacant, not for sale or rent	32		240 21]	8	-	ж -	, 205 , 29	158	87 8	-	43	17 1	308 29	152 15	86 8	70
FUEBLO DISTRICT	16,750		· 14,282	61	41,618	513	173	16,549	10,278		10	4,076	132	16,610	9,790	2,002	
Percent		100.0	85.8		9.7	3.1	1.0	100.0	62.1	12,4	0,1	24.6	0.8	100.0	58.9	12.1	29.0
Owner occupied	8,833 7,538		7,963 6,036		471 1,074	265 239	83		6,409	243	4	2,075	59	8,787	6,201	249	
Vacant, for sale or rent	351	343	258		1,074		63 6	7,3B4 340	3,685 168	1,715 87	-	1,926	58 20	7,445 848	3,413 160	1,659 86	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	38		25		8			35	16	8	_	10	1	35	16	8	

Table 8.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND LIGHTING EQUIPMENT BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940 [For the total number of dwelling units, see table 6. Percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		frot tre	local nu		weining t		table 6,		ii and me	uan not	anown #		18 1688	than 100]	LIGHTIN	3 800	IPMRN	T	nice (1911)
	Median		1	Т		40M		MS		1					Electri			Kero-	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	number of rooms	Number reporting	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Number	Per- cent	Gas	sene or gaso- line	Other
THE STATE Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners	4.11 4.87 4.87 5.17	348,865 144,694 142,829 1,865	27,588 4,391 4,273 118	50,031 9,532 9,217 115	55,031 14,830 14,712 118	68,762 28,486 28,235 251	73,877 41,321 40,830 491	39,998 23,974 23,604 370	10,730 10,496 234	9,305 6,305 6,199 106	3,870 2,830 2,295 85	2,048 1,417 1,402 15	2,434 1,578 1,566 12	348,020 144,576 142,682 1,894	269,996 117,669 116,098 1,571	81.4 81.4 82,9	937 934 3	73,044 84,903 24,648 255	1,067 1,002 65
Tenant occupied	3.59 3.58 3.64 2.80 3.18 -	166,538 163,302 3,236 27,773 9,860 100.0	16,979 16,547 432 4,849 1,369 7.9	31,368 30,812 556 7,234 2,097 14.8	32,055 31,519 536 5,983 2,163 15.8	33,572 32,904 668 4,770 1,934 19.7	28,972 28,437 535 2,514 1,070 21.2	14,133 13,838 295 1,286 605 11.5	4,954 4,838 116 500 237 4.7	2,528 2,473 55 308 164 2.7	874 851 23 108 58 1.0	477 468 9 90 64 0.6	626 615 11 181 99 0.7	166,489 163,225 3,264 27,134 9,821 100.0	132,858 130,154 2,704 15,449 4,020 77.6	79.7 82.8 56.9	968 16 150 122 0.6	31,700 31,181 519 10,911 5,530 21.0	
Owner occupied White owners		100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	3.0 3.0 6.3 10.2 10.1 13.3 17.5 13.9	5.4 5.5 6.2 18.8 18.9 17.2 26.0 21.8	10.2 10.3 6.3 19.2 19.3 16.6 21.5 21.9	19.7 19.8 13.5 20.2 20.1 20.6 17.2 19.6	28.6 28.6 26.3 17.4 17.4 16.5 9.1 10.9	16.6 16.5 19.8 8.5 8.5 9.1 4.6 6.1	7.4 7.3 12.5 3.0 3.6 1.8 2.4	4.4 4.3 5.7 1.5 1.5 1.7 1.1 1.7	1.6 1.5 1.9 0.5 0.5 0.7 0.4 0.6	1.0 1.0 0.8 0.3 0.3 0.3 0.3 0.3	1.1 1.1 0.6 0.4 0.4 0.3 0.5 1.0	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	81.4 81.4 82.9 79.8 79.7 82.8 56.9 40.9		0.8 0.7 0.2 0.6 0.5 0.5 1.2	17.2 17.3 13.5 19.0 19.1 15.9 40.2 56.3	0.7 3.4 0.6 0.8 2.3
Urban Percent Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.89 5.11 5.11 5.47 3.51 3.50 3.72 3.05 3.80	179,684 100.0 74,256 72,811 1,445 97,836 95,292 2,544 7,000 592	12,595 7.0 871 862 9 10,581 10,237 344 1,095 48	22,516 12.5 2,294 2,260 34 18,531 18,133 398 1,608 83	26,571 14.8 5,305 5,234 71 19,674 19,253 421 1,457 135	81,667 17.6 12,886 12,704 182 17,698 17,206 486 989 100	45,374 25.3 25,796 25,357 439 18,559 18,098 461 926 93	22,614 12.6 14,068 13,736 332 8,026 7,770 256 473 47	9,074 5.0 6,177 5,954 223 2,652 2,555 97 217 28	4,941 8,7 8,668 3,569 99 1,148 1,101 47 110 15	1,780 1.0 1,339 1,308 31 399 378 21 35 7	1,117 0.6 833 818 15 235 228 7 85 14	1,435 0.8 1,019 1,009 10 339 333 6 55 22	179,474 100.0 74,134 72,667 1,467 97,743 95,184 2,559 6,983 614	174,142 97.0 72,577 71,158 1,419 94,339 91,974 2,365 6,637 589	97.9 97.9 96.7 96.5 96.6 92.4	252 0.1 55 54 1 172 164 8 25	4,673 2,6 1,396 1,351 45 2,989 2,815 174 267 21	231
Rural-nonfarm Percent White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	S.66 - 4.31 4.31 2.00 3.33 3.33 2.52 2.70 3.27	94,695 100,0 38,410 38,169 241 38,872 38,098 874 11,714 6,199	10,208 10.8 2,395 2,296 99 4,673 4,617 56 2,287 853	16,862 17.8 4,337 4,294 43 8,280 8,200 8,200 8,200 8,200 8,200 1,172	17,037 18.0 5,577 5,559 18 7,531 7,482 49 2,531 1,398	20,261 21.4 8,556 8,523 33 8,324 8,265 59 2,091 1,290	15,820 16.7 8,845 8,821 24 5,366 5,350 16 895 714	8,155 8,6 4,757 4,743 14 2,565 2,558 7 429 405	8,135 8,3 2,000 1,996 4 842 839 3 154 139	1,694 1.8 1,036 1,039 8 432 430 2 118 108	987 385 2 160 159 1 44	402 0,4 244 244 84 84 84 36 38	497 0.5 276 275 1 115 114 1 56 50	94,667 100.0 38,449 38,195 248 38,478 38,193 285 11,591 6,155	29,195 28,980	- 79.5 79.8 37.5 75.9 75.9 75.4 65.9	496 0.5 141 141 221 221 221 47 87	24.2 7,331 7,238 93 8,736 8,673 63 3,706	1.1 414 352 62 326 319 7 201
Rural-farm Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.12 4.68 4.68 3.85 4.03 4.04 3.77 2.76 2.86	74,486 100.0 32,028 31,849 179 30,380 29,912 418 9,059 3,069	4,785 6,4 1,125 1,115 10 1,725 1,693 82 1,467 468	10,653 14.8 2,701 2,663 38 4,657 4,479 78 2,553 842	11,423 15,8 3,948 3,919 29 4,850 4,784 66 1,995 630	16,834 22.6 7,044 7,008 36 7,556 7,433 123 1,690 544	17.0 6,680 6,652 28 5,047 4,989 58 693	9,228 12.4 5,149 5,125 24 3,542 3,510 32 384 153	7 1,460 1,444 16 129	2,670 3.6 1,601 1,597 4 948 942 6 80 41	1.3 604 602 2 315 314 1 29		502 0.7 283 282 178 178 168 4 20 27	100.0 31,999 81,820 179 80,268 29,848 420 8,560	9,324 9,200 134 1,175	- 45.4	739 2 591	61.5 16,176 16,059 117 19,975 19,698 282 6,938	1.9 547 546 1 578 378 378 378 378 378 378 378 378 378 3
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS													· .						
DENVER 0 ITY Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	3.48		7,941 8,0 274 270 4 6,908 6,630 278 746 13		14,218 14,3 1,958 1,932 26 11,424 11,131 293 803 33	15,878 16,0 5,117 5,052 65 10,208 9,863 9,863 521 521	26.0 13,837 13,602 235 11,849 10,990 359 514		3,236 175 1,467 1,389 78 112	2,716 2.7 2,029 1,949 80 642 601 41 42	0.9 722 696 26 201 181 20 15	483 11 135 130 5 20	4 21	35,737 855 58,144 56,214 1,930 3,871	57,011 55,189 1,822 9,726	- 99.1 99.1 97.4 98.1	7	229 21 934 840 94	0.1 58 58 65 65 68 7 18
DENVER DISTRICT Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent.	4.39 5.13 5.12 5.80 3.51 3.50 3.80 3.80 3.80 3.86	100.0 47,048 46,125 923 64,903 62,918 1,985 4,524	7,239 282 802	21 12,042 11,745 297 1,001	3,173 29 12,751 12,447 304 921	17.1 7,595 7,512 83 11,669 11,904 965 661	25.9 16,933 16,677 256 12,644 12,275 369 613	12.5 8,943 8,720 223 5,345 5,125 220 291	4,9 3,939 3,760 179 1,634 1,556 78 127	2,197 82 711 670 41 46	0.9 826 799 279 223 223 202 203 1 203	0.6 550 539 11 145 138	651 645 220 216 4 25	100.0 46,914 45,995 919 64,725 62,740 1,985 4,468	63,010 61,154 1,850 4,200	97.4 97.5 96.1 97.4	0.2 62 61 14 14 137	2,4 1,045 1,010 39 1,465 1,344	4 0.2 5 91 5 91 5 3 108 9 100 4 8 5 95
FUEBLO OITY Percent Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.84 4.84 5.05	14,142 100,0 7,105 6,880 225 6,704 6,479 225 304 29	19 51	3 1,415 1,365 50 60	2,118 15.0 639 626 13 1,419 1,375 44 58 2	22.2 1,760 1,712 48 1,329 1,277 52 49	26.7 2,582 2,444 88 1,190 1,151 39 51	10.6 1,068 1,018 50 408 398 10 21	4.1 422 405 17 152 147 5	2.1 234 234 57 55	0.7 77 76 7 7 7 29 7 29 20 21		0.5 46 44 16	100.0 7,106 6,882 224 6,717 6,491 226 309	6,796 219 6,479 6,276 20	98.7 98.8 97.8 96.5 96.5 96.7 88.9 96.8	0.1 2 11 10	2.1 85 79 200	L 0.2 3 6 3 5 4 1 27 9 24 1 3 3 2
PUEBLO DISTRICT Percent	4.24 4.76 4.75 5.04 3.37 3.37 3.46 3.18	8,551 234 7,432 7,200 232	5.8 129 128 1 764 743 21 55	345 340 5 1,598 1,547 51 71	1,514 46 64	23.0 2,262 2,213 49 1,496 1,443 50	26.4 3,018 2,925 1,297 1,297 1,257 1,257 1,257 1,257 1,257 1,257	10.5 1,270 1,216 55 444 434	3.8 472 455 17 158 153 5	1, 254 251 5 5	9 0.7 5 82 3 83 3 24 7 24 7 24 8 2	0.8 39 1 39 1 1 1 1 3 1 1 1 3 1 1	8 0.4 9 44 8 4 1 5 1 9 1	100.0 8,788 5,555 2,233 7,447	8,29 22 7,06 6,86 20 32	0 97.0 6 97.0 6 97.0 7 94.9 4 95.1 8 87.1 8 95.6		L 3. L 25 L 24	6 0.3 4 8 8 7 6 1 7 32 1 29 6 3

Table 9.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD AND REFRIGERATION EQUIP., BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

	Ali	Me- dian				NUMBER	OF PER	SONS IN	HOUSEH	IOLD				R	EFRIGERAT	NON EQUI	PMENT	میندر_{کو} بر
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	occupied dwelling units	num- ber of persons	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Mechan- ical	Ice	Other	None
THE STATE Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Percent: Total Owner occupied. White owners Tenant occupied. White tenants White tenants	316,000 146,455 144,522 1,933 169,545 166,218 3,327 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	8.11 8.12 8.75 8.95 2.96 2.40 - - -	86,189 18,722 13,472 250 22,467 21,694 773 11.5 9,4 9,3 12.9 13,8 13.1 23,2	85,628 39,28 89,183 624 45,816 44,829 987 27.1 27.2 27.1 27.2 27.1 32.3 27.0 27.0 29.7	68,845 32,206 31,837 369 36,639 36,639 36,091 548 21.8 22.0 22.0 19.1 21.6 21.7 16.5	58,416 25,752 25,498 25,498 27,664 27,664 27,311 353 16.9 17.6 17.6 17.6 13.1 16.3 16.4 10.6	81,623 15,798 15,635 16,025 15,818 212 10,1 10,8 10,8 8,4 9,5 9,5 6,4	18,300 8,930 8,829 101 9,370 9,230 140 5.8 6.1 6.1 5.8 5.8 5.5 5.6 4.2	9,762 4,634 78 5,030 4,908 122 3.1 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2 3.2	5,405 2,593 2,545 38 2,822 2,749 74 1.7 1.8 1.8 2.0 1.7 1.7 2.2	3,180 1,353 1,353 1,777 1,729 48 1.0 0.9 0.9 1.1 1.0 1.0 1.4	1,704 804 785 9900 867 33 0.5 0.5 1.0 0.5 1.0	1,803 768 753 1,035 998 87 0.6 0.5 0.6 0.6 0.8 0.6 0.6 1.1	S09,237 143,698 141,808 1,990 165,539 162,291 S,248 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	109,382 60,197 59,676 521 49,185 46,816 369 35.4 41.9 42.1 27.6 29.7 30.1 11.4	77,495 33,896 33,057 839 43,599 41,956 1,643 25.1 23.6 23.8 44.4 26.3 25.9 50.6	2,069	69,263 1,210 38.2 33.1 33.2 27.5 42.6 42.7
Urban	174,759 100.0 76,062 73,566 1,496 99,697 97,087 2,610	2.84 3.03 3.04 2.56 2.68 2.70 2.29	21,281 12.2 6,281 6,078 203 15,000 14,354 646	52,660 30.1 21,915 21,386 529 30,745 29,906 839	39,887 22.8 17,638 17,350 268 22,249 21,805 444	28,801 16.5 13,585 13,397 188 15,216 14,943 273	15,767 9.0 7,811 7,698 113 7,956 7,797 159	8,100 4.6 4,031 3,959 72 4,069 8,974 95	3,865 2.2 1,867 1,821 '46 1,998 1,936 62	2,059 1.2 968 946 22 1,091 1,048 43	1,110 0.6 455 442 19 655 683 22	573 0.3 248 298 15 325 312 13	656 0.4 263 256 7 393 379 14	171,256 100.0 73,809 72,342 1,467 97,447 94,900 2,547	79,945 46.7 41,405 40,923 482 38,540 38,246 294	54,366 31.7 21,014 20,239 775 33,352 31,818 1,539	1,071 0,6 404 402 2 667 651 16	20.9 10,986 10,778 208 24,888
Rural-nonfarm Percent White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied. White tenants Nonwhite tenants	77,956 100.0 88,902 88,648 854 89,054 38,765 289	8.07 3.07 3.17 3.07 3.07 3.07	9,888 12,7 4,612 4,583 29 5,276 5,201 75	19,742 25.3 10,239 10,174 65 9,508 9,414 89	16,857 21.0 8,010 7,961 49 8,347 8,306 41	13,262 17.0 6,524 6,487 37 6,738 6,707 81	7,986 10.2 4,098 4,069 29 3,888 3,888 3,871 17	4,861 6.2 2,394 2,379 15 2,467 2,467 2,467 10	2,625 5.4 1,331 1,312 19 1,294 1,285 9	1,462 1.9 769 766 3 693 687 6	868 1.1 442 436 6 426 423 3	479 0.6 256 256 223 823 821 2	426 0.5 227 225 2 199 193 6	76,441 100.0 38,235 37,988 247 38,206 37,923 263	20,294 26.5 12,441 12,419 22 7,853 7,804 49	12,435 16,3 6,836 6,805 31 5,599 5,573 26	2.0 700 693 7 826	18,258 18,071 187
Rural-farm	63,285 100.0 82,491 52,308 183 30,794 30,366 428	3.38 . 3.90 3.78 8.77	5,020 7.9 2,829 2,811 18 2,191 2,139 58	13,221 20,9 7,653 7,623 30 5,568 5,509 59	12,601 19.9 6,558 6,526 32 6,043 5,980 63	11,858 17.9 5,643 5,614 29 5,710 5,661 49	8,070 12.8 3,889 3,868 21 4,181 4,145 36	5,339 8.4 2,505 2,491 14 2,834 2,799 35	S,272 5,2 1,534 1,521 13 1,738 1,687 51	1,884 3.0 846 833 13 1,038 1,038 1,013 25	1,152 1.8 456 453 3 696 673 23	652 1.0 300 296 4 352 334 18	721 1.1 278 272 6 443 426 17	61,540 100.0 31,654 31,478 176 29,886 29,468 418	9,143 14.9 6,351 6,334 17 2,792 2,766 26	10,694 17.4 6,046 6,013 33 4,648 4,570 78	2,9 965 963 2 789	39,949 64.9 18,292 18,168 124 21,657 21,345 812
CITIES AND METROPOLI- TAN DISTRICTS DENVER CITY Percent	96,777 100.0 87,186 36,313 673 59,591 57,618 1,973	\$.05 8.06 2.62 2.58 2.60	12,354 12.8 2,745 2,634 111 9,609 9,110 499	30,060 31.1 10,930 10,626 304 19,130 18,487 643	22,054 22.8 8,982 8,806 176 13,072 12,736 336	15,641 16.2 6,924 6,808 116 8,717 8,609 208	8,465 8,7 4,014 8,950 64 4,451 4,346 105	4,146 4.3 1,926 1,886 40 2,220 2,151 69	1,889 2.0 844 815 29 1,045 996 49	987 1.0 414 402 12 573 543 80	556 0.6 202 194 8 354 339 15	278 0.3 96 85 11 182 171 11	347 0.4 109 107 2 238 238 280 8	\$5,611 855 58,051 56,125	45,108 47.7 21,129 20,869 28,979 23,979 23,777 202	37,283 39.4 18,057 12,504 553 24,226 22,901 1,325	0.6 145 143 2 417 403	2,135 2,095 40 9,429 9,044
DENVER DISTRICT Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants.	100.0 47,618 46,680 938 66,293	3.05 3.06 2.64 2.63 2.65	12,1 3,560 3,460 120 10,229	34,899 30.6 18,940 18,618 322 20,959 20,305 654	26,023 22.8 11,374 11,186 188 14,649 14,306 343	18,845 16.5 8,901 8,774 127 9,944 9,727 217	10,246 9.0 5,127 5,056 71 5,119 5,010 109	5,123 4.5 2,511 2,470 41 2,612 2,596 76	2,351 2.1 1,121 1,089 32 1,230 1,178 52	1,208 1.1 539 525 14 669 637 32	671 0.6 258 249 9 413 395 18	1,95	0,3 134 132 2 262 254	100.0 46,744 45,825 919 64,599 62,617	50,924 45.7 25,287 25,011 276 25,637 25,433 204	44,078 39.6 17,094 16,512 582 26,984 25,636 1,348	0.6 198 196 2 451 486	4,165 4,106 59 11,527 11,112
PUZELO CITY Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied. White tenants Notwhite tenants	. 13,941 100.0 7,143 6,916 822 6,796 6,565 829	8.17 3.19 5 2.53 8 2.69 2.71	10.7 487 454 33 1,009 961	4,056 29,1 1,973 1,895 78 2,083 1,995 88	1,600 48 1,590 1,556	1,360 24 991 970	1,342 9,6 784 769 15 558 589 19	431 14 255 248	196 4	98 5 82 78	54 2 34	0.4 29 27 1 22 22	0.4 35 84 1 27	100.0 7,097 6,872 225 6,715 6,489	7,052 51.1 4,400 4,329 71 2,652 2,652 2,624 28	3,335 24.1 1,513 1,425 88 1,822 1,786 84		24.5 1,155 1,089 66 7 2,224 5 2,112
PUBBLO DISTRICT Percent White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	16,371 100.0 8,833 8,599 234 7,538 7,538 7,308) 3.26 9 3.28 4 2.58 3 2.75 3 2.77	10.1 574 539 85 1,078 1,027	78 2,249 2,158	22.9 2,007 1,956 51 1,744 1,710	17.4 1,697 1,672 25 1,147 1,126	10.2 1,014 999 16 648 629	5.4 586 572 14 299 292	2.9 297 291 6 174	1.6 157 151 6 98 94	0.8 90 88 2 44	0.5 50 49 1 27 27	0.5 47 46 1 30	100.0 8,772 8,538 234 7,437 7,204	8,102 50.0 5,237 5,163 74 2,865 2,837 28	28.6 1,855 1,755 92 1,966 1,885	5 0.1 5 3 8 8 9 2 9 2	8 26.1 5 1,645 5 1,577 - 68 1 2,563

Table 10.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY PERSONS PER ROOM, COOKING FUEL, AND RADIO, BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

[For the total number of occupied dwelling units, see table 9]

		NUMB	ER OF P	ERSONS	PER ROO)M					COOKING	FUEL			1	RAI	
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Number reporting	0.50 or less	0.51 to 0.75	0.76 to 1.00	1.01 to 1.50	1.51 to 2.00	2.01 or more	Number reporting	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Elec- tricity	Kero- sene or gasoline	Other	None	Number reporting	With radio
THE STATE Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Percent: Total Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants Urban	142,829 1,865 166,558 168,802 8,286 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	91,576 55,582 54,697 885 35,994 88,4 88,4 88,4 88,4 88,4 88,4 88,4	32,489 32,147 342 33,416 32,864 552 21.2 22.5 22.5 18.3 20.1 20.1 17.1 40,429	82,218 31,166 30,865 301 51,052 50,153 899 26.4 21.5 21.6 16,15 30.7 30.7 27.8 48,123	13,049 12,904 145 21,135 9.0 9.0 7.8 12.9 12.9 12.9 10.0 15,769	6,862 6,790 722 14,548 14,283 265 6,9 4.7 4.8 S.9 8.7 8.7 8.2 8,658	5,426 120 10,068 9,898 170 5.0 3.8 3.8 6.4 6.0 6.1 5.3 4,525	144,328 142,429 1,899 166,199 162,924 3,275 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	152,376 78,991 72,691 1,100 78,385 75,451 1,934 49,1 51.3 51.2 57,9 47,22 46,9 59,1 58,672	11,967 11,778 189 11,330 11,221 109 7.5 8.3 8.3 10.0 6.8 6.9 3.3 918	105,393 43,472 42,915 557 61,921 60,812 1,109 33.9 80.1 30.1 30.1 29.8 37.3 37.3 37.3 37.3 35.9 98,834	8,959 8,929 5,212 5,192 20 4.6 6.2 6.3 1.6	12,803 5,158 5,137 7,645 7,602 43 4.1 3.6 3.6 1.1 4.6 4.7 1.3 3,042	1,141 634 632 507 507 - 0.4 0.4 0.4 0.4 0.3 - 152	1,346 147 147 1,199 1,199 60 0.4 0.1 0.1 0.7 0.7 1.8 736	305,824 142,222 140,377 1,845 163,602 160,434 3,168 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	258,573 124,562 128,065 1,497 134,011 131,642 2,369 84,5 87.6 87.6 87.7 81.1 81.9 82.1 74.8
Percent	74,256 72,811 1,445 97,836 95,292 2,544	31.7 32,183 31,373 810 22,405 21,506 899	23.5 18,637 18,342 295 21,792 21,322 470	28.0 15,615 15,401 214 82,508 31,790 718	9,2 5,039 4,947 92 10,730 10,502 228	5.0 1,767 1,744 23 6,891 6,730 161	2.6 1,015 1,004 11 3,510 ,3,442 68	100.0 74,005 72,535 1,470 97,722 95,149 2,573	34.2 27,088 26,207 881 31,584 30,207 1,377	384 379 5 534 520	57.6 39,606 39,056 550 59,228 58,128 1,100	5.5 5,794 5,772 22 9,579 3,567 12	1.8 985 978 12 2,057 2,037 20	0,1 83 83 - 69 69	0.4 65 671 621 50	100.0 72,711 71,273 1,438 95,765 93,288 2,477	91.5 68,861 67,550 1,311 85,294 83,302 1,992
Rural-nonfarm	38,372 38,098 274	20,404 26.6 12,787 12,745 42 7,617 7,553 64	13,927 18.1 7,477 7,457 20 6,450 6,412 38	19,318 25.2 8,395 8,348 47 10,923 10,844 79	9,678 12.6 4,074 4,054 20 5,604 5,574 30	7,066 9,2 2,860 2,896 24 4,206 4,171 35	6,389 8,8 2,817 2,729 88 3,572 3,544 28	100.0 38,416 38,166 250 38,313	51,734 67,4 25,517 25,408 109 26,217 25,990 227	11.1 4,226 4,102 124 4,281	5,687 7.4 3,291 3,285 6 2,396 2,389 7	8,945 5.1 2,495 2,490 5 1,450 1,445 5	6,091 7.9 2,635 2,630 5 3,456 3,456 3,446 10	286 0.4 187 186 1 99 99	479 0.6 65 - 414 407 7	75,854 100.0 37,898 37,660 298 37,956 37,956 37,672 284	59,231 78.1 30,864 30,763 101 28,367 28,379 168
Rural-farm	100.0 32,028 31,849 179 30,330	16,584 26.6 10,612 10,579 33 5,972 5,910 62	11,549 18.5 6,375 6,348 27 5,174 5,130 44	14,777 23.7 7,156 7,116 40 7,621 7,519 102	9,062 14.5 3,936 3,903 33 5,126 5,059 67	5,686 9,1 2,235 2,210 25 3,451 3,382 69	4,700 7.5 1,714 1,693 21 2,986 2,912 74	62,071 100.0 31,907 31,728 179 30,164	41,970 67.6 21,386	13,872 22.3 7,357 7,297 60 6,515	872 1.4 575 574 1 297 295 2	853 1.4 670 667 3 183 183 180 3	3,670 5.9 1,538 1,534 4 2,132 2,119 13	703 1.1 364 363 1 389 389 389	131 0.2 17 17 - 114 111 3	61,494 100.0 31,613 31,444 169 29,881 29,474 407	45,187 73.5 24,837 24,752 85 20,350 20,161 189
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS DENVER CITY Percent	100.0 86,709 85,850 859 58,849 56,420 1,929	29,797 31.3 16,333 15,822 511 13,464 12,771 693	22,928 24.1 9,773 9,591 182 13,155 12,797 358	28,038 29,5 7,849 7,737 112 20,189 19,625 564	8,018 8,4 2,060 8,017 43 5,958 5,799 159	4,451 4.7 515 507 8 3,935 3,823 113	1,826 1.9 179 176 3 1,647 1,605 42	100.0 36,518 35,660 858 58,184	19,288 20.4 7,629 7,280 349 11,659 10,818 841	188 0.2 47 45 2 141 131 10	73,554 77.7 28,164 27,661 503 45,390 44,339 1,051	559 0.6 376 375 1 183 180 3	582 0.6 220 217 3 362 352 10	98 0.1 55 55 - 43 43 -	433 0.5 27 27 406 375 31	92,476 100.0 35,762 . 34,930 832 56,714 54,855 1,859	86,621 93.7 34,727 33,947 780 51,894 50,337 1,557
DENVER DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	100.0 47,048 45,125 923 64,903 62,918 1,985	\$4,623 \$0.9 19,872 19,336 536 14,751 14,048 703	26,662 23.8 12,180 11,982 193 14,482 14,116 366	32,564 29.1 10,362 10,239 123 22,202 21,623 579	10,029 9.0 3,078 3,029 49 6,951 6,780 171	5,550 5.0 1,016 1,006 10 4,534 4,413 121	2,523 2,3 540 533 7 1,988 1,988 1,988 45	111,583 100.0 46,831 45,909 922 64,752 62,750 2,002	25.9 13,370 12,969 401 15,584	324 0.3 121 118 3 203 192 11	78,241 70.1 30,996 30,485 511 47,245 46,193 1,052	1,651 1,5 1,192 1,190 2 459 454 5	1,662 1,5 902 898 4 760 747 13	288 0.3 211 210 1 77 77 77	513 0.5 39 39 474 474 442 32	109,098 100.0 45,924 45,029 895 63,174 61,260 1,914	101,670 93,2 44,074 43,242 82 57,596 56,009 1,587
PUEBLO CITY Percent Percent White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	100.0 7,105 6,880 225 6,704 6,479 225	4,004 29.0 2,560 2,439 121 1,444 1,363 81	3,266 23,7 1,803 1,756 47 1,463 1,420 43	3,983 28.5 1,749 1,710 39 2,184 2,131 53	1,486 10.8 658 645 12 828 802 26	760 5.5 286 291 5 524 510 14	860 2.6 99 98 1 253 8	13,810 100,0 7,101 6,877 224 6,709 6,484 225	42.9	25 1 43 42	5,276 38.2 2,502 2,487 15 2,774 2,758 16	2,214 16.0 1,450 1,443 7 764 761 3	352 2.5 123 121 2 229 224 5	15 0.1 10 - 5 5 -	45 0.3 8 - 37 35 2	13,638 100.0 7,006 6,783 223 6,632 6,632 6,409 223	12,279 90.0 6,600 6,409 191 5,679 5,511 168
PUEBLO DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	16,217 100.0 8,785 8,551 234 7,432 7,200 232	4,450 27.4 2,902 2,779 123 1,548 1,465 83	8,751 23.1 2,176 2,126 50 1,575 1,531 44	4,579 28.2 2,191 2,151 40 2,388 2,333 55	1,887 11.6 930 916 14 957 931 26	998 6.2 380 375 5 618 603 15	552 3.4 206 204 2 346 337 9	16,219 100.0 8,781 8,548 233 7,438 7,206 232	7,459 46.0 4,069 3,864 205 3,890 3,187 203	69	5,588 34.5 2,740 2,725 15 2,848 2,832 16	2,537 15.6 1,727 1,718 9 810 807 3	450 2.8 183 181 2 267 262 5	18 0.1 10 - 8 8 -	51 0.3 8 43 41 2	16,035 100.0 8,680 8,448 232 7,355 7,125 230	14,258 88.9 8,047 7,849 198 6,211 6,041 170

Table 11.—DWELLING UNITS BY CONVERSION OF STRUCTURE, AND OCCUPIED UNITS BY HEATING EQUIP., FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

1		ALL DV	VELLING U	NITS			00	CUPIED D	WELLI	NG UNITS	BY HEATI	NG EQUIP	MENT		
				In strue					Wi	th central h	cating	p	Withou	it central	heating
AREA	Total	Number	In non- converted	To differ-	From nonresi-	Total	Number reporting	Tota	1	Steam or hot	Piped warm	Pipeless		Heat-	Other
			structures	ent num- ber of units	dential to resi- dential	. *	. opor ang	Number	Per- cent	water system	air system	warm air furnace	Total	ing stove	or none
The State	354,660	345,897	305,480	81,508	7,959	916,000	309,958	119,207	38.5	39,988	69,677	9,542	190,746	177,301	13,445
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	182,794 96,208 75,658	93,426	149,581 85,404 71,445	4,450	3,709 3,572 678	174,759 77,956 63,285		101,892 12,852 4,523	16.8	35,576 3,520 892	60,847 6,601 2,229	5,409	69,652 63,654	65,575 57,339	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	.														
Denver City Denver district	101,148 119,077		81,691 97,836			96,777 113,911	94,666 111,473	68,636 74,833		25,540 26,684	40,927 45,272		26,030 36,640		957 1,789
Pueblo city Pueblo district	14,287 16,760		11,576 13,842			18,941 16,371	18,776 16,181	6,575 7,287	47.7 45.0	1,587 1,648	4,526 5,127	462 517	7,201 8,894	6,754	447 654

繃

Table 12.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY CENTRAL HEATING, BY TYPE OF FUEL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	All		with	TH CENTR	AL HEA	ring by	TYPE O	f fue	L		WITHO	UT CEN	TRAL HE	ATING	BY TY	PEOF	FUEL	
AREA	occupied dwelling units	Reporting heating equipment	, Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuel oil	Other	Not report- ing fuel	Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuel oil	Kero- sene or gaso- line	Other	None	Not report- ing fuel
The State	316,000	309,958	119,207	96,967	207	18,206	2,045	236	1,546	190,746	155,691	18,443	4,869	5,089	621	529	3,737	1,767
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	174,759 77,956 68,285	76,506	101,832 12,852 4,523	81,707 11,094 4,165	27		1,500 442 103	119	165	63,654	50,519	6,495	3,646 1,068 155	1,454 8,416	218 257	78 104	907 1,985 845	388 870 509
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS				1				ĺ										
Denver city Denver district	113,911		68,696 74,833	58,804 58,956			955 1,065	35 45	1,033 1,044			148 225	1,324 1,901	317 665			77 162	91 176
Pueblo city Pueblo district	13,941 16,371		6,575 7,287	5,937 6,626		463 478	31 34	5 6	136 140	7,201 8,894	6,579 8,162	51 75	349 367	45 55			120 169	17 21

Table 13.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY MORTGAGE STATUS, AND TENANT-OCCUPIED UNITS BY INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	OWN	ER-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	MORTG/	GE STATU	IS	TENA	NT-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	FURNIT	JRE IN RE	NT
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Total	Number	Mortg	aged	Free of mortgage	Not reporting	Total	Number	Furniture i in contrac		Furniture not	Not
		teporting	Number	Percent	mortgage	reporting		reporting	Number	Percent	included	reporting
THE STATE												·
Urban and rural-nonfarm White Nonwhite	113,964 112,214 1,750	106,216 104,570 1,646	42,424 41,822 602	40.0	62,748		135,852	125,296 122,642 2,654	39,221	82.0	83,421	13,210
Urban White Nonwhite	75,062 73,566 1,496	71,217 69,807 1,410	31,903 81,925 578	44.9	38,482			90,970 88,571 2,399	30,864	34.6	57,707	8,516
Rural-nonfarm White Nonwhite	38,902 38,648 254	34,999 34,763 236		30.2	24,266	3,885		34,326 34,071 255	8,357		25,714	4,694
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS												
Denver city	37,186	85,239	i i	1	} '		\ '		1 .	۱.		4 ·
White	36,313 873	34,415 824										
Denver district	45,761	48,402	21,576	49.7	21,826	2,359	65,432	59,321	19,949	38.4	39,372	6,111
White Nonwhite	44,639 922											
Pueblo city	7,143	6,887	3,266	47.4	3,621	256	6,798	6,449	2,258	85.0	4,193	L 349
White Nonwhite	6,918 225	6,672 215					229	215	21	б Ц.,	18	17
Pueblo district	8,559	8,226	3,88	3 47.8	4, 336	385	7,407					
WhiteNonwhite	6,328 231			5 47.4 8 42.1						34. 11.		

e 1. . . .

Table 14.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN VALUE AND RENT OF OCCUPIED UNITS, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units]

AREA AND COLOR	ov	VNER-OCCU	PIED UNITS BY	VALUE		TENAN	T-OCCUPII ESTIMAT	ED UNITS BY	CONTRA RENT	СТ	OWNE ESTIM	R-OCCUPIEI ATED MON) UNITS THLY RE	ey Int
OF OCCUPANTS	Total number	Number reporting	Total value	Average value	Median value	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Median rent	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Mediar rent
THE STATE														
Total White Nonwhite	146,455 144,582 1,983	139,183 137,300 1,833	\$324,712,850 321,557,100 3,155,750	\$2,334 2,342 1,722	\$1,759 1,762 1,533	169,545 166,218 3,827	164,871 161,639 8,282	\$2,961,451 2,916,705 44,746	\$17.96 18.04 18.84	\$15.91 15.98 18.61	140,585 188,716 1,819	\$3,179,947 - -	\$22.68 - -	\$18.82 18.87 16.27
Urban and rural-nonfarm	118,964 112,214 1,750	110,385 108,657 1,678	288,715,650 285,707,750 2,007,900	2,617 2,629 1,798	2,091 2,100 1,646	188,751 185,852 2,899	136,877 184,017 2,860	2,718,307 2,676,391 41,916	19.86 19.97 14.66	18.06 18.17 14.31	111,787 110,073 1,664	2,884,874	25.87	22.00 22.10 17.17
Urban White Nonwhite	75,062 73,566 1,496	72,292 70,848 1,444	229,556,000 226,720,300 2,835,700	3,175 3,200 1,964	2,715 2,739 1,862	99,697 97,087 2,610	98,720 96,140 2,580	2,255,551 2,216,149 89,402	22.65 23.05 15.27	21.26 21.51 15.04	78,418 71,978 1,440	2,286,543	80.46 -	27.20 27.42 18.73
Rural-nonfarm	38,902 38,648 254	38,043 87,809 234	59,159,650 58,987,450 172,200	1,555 1,560 736	997 1,004 289	39,054 88,765 289	38,157 37,677 280	462,756 460,242 2,514	12.13 12.15 8.99	11.22 11.25 8.52	38,319 38,095 224	597,831 	15.60	12.61 12.66 2.28
Rural-farm White Nonwhite	32,491 32,808 183		85,997,200 85,849,350 147,850	1,250 1,252 954	862	30,794 30,366 428	27 , 994 27 ,622 372	243,144 240,314 2,830	8.69 8.70 7.61	7.18 7.16 6.09	28,643	845,573 	12.00 - -	8.09 8.19 5.69
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS						•				•				
Denver city	37,186	35,638	140,174,600	8,983	8,424	59,591	59,014	1,506,672	25,53	28.67	86 ,278	1,353,560	37.31	38.8
WhiteNonwhite	86,318 873	34,802 836	138,085,700 2,088,900	8,968 2,499		57,618 1,973	57,061 1,953	1,474,656 82,016	25,84 16,39	24.07 16.40	35,423 855	-	=	33.76 28.01
Denver district	45,761	44,074	162,444,700	8,686	3,199	65,482	64,726	1,613,298	24.98	28,12	44,744	1,558,665	34.84	30.91
White Nonwhite	44,839 922	43,192 882	160,266,000 2,178,700	3,711 2,470	9,226 2,333	68,438 1,999	62,747 1,979	1,580,965 32,333		23.45 16.35		-	-	31.14 22.79
Pueblo city,,	7,148	6,963	15,281,450	2,195	1,885	6,798	6,763	127,738	18.89	17.81	7,078	165,149	23.33	22.00
White Nonwhite	6,918 225	6,743 220	15,048,350 238,100	2,231 1,082	1,879 892	6,569 229	6,537 226	185,289 2,504	19.16 11.08	18.18 10.67	6,853 225	-	-	22.4
Pueblo district	8,559	8,356	17,719,200	2,121	1,760	7,407	7,366	184,726	18.29	17.26	8,486	192,382	82.67	20.90
WhiteNonwhite	8,328 231	8,130 226	17,472,000 247,200		1,815 889	7,172	7,194 292	132,184 2,542	18.53 10.96	17,55	8,255	-	-	21.20

Table 15.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN MONTHLY RENT OF ALL UNITS AND OF VACANT UNITS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, monthly rent includes land, whereas for farm units land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	ALL	DWELLIN	G UNITS BY C TED MONTHL	CONTRAC Y RENT	T	VAC	ANT UN	TS, FOR SAL	e or re ily ren	ENT, IT			, NOT FOR 1 TED MONT		
AREA	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent
The State Urban and rural-nonfarm Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	354,650 279,002 182,794 96,208 75,658	273,477 179,662 93,815	\$6,825,845 6,125,489 4,663,157 1,442,332 700,357	\$20.00 22.40 26.07 15.37 10.33	19.26 23.42 12.18	19,364 7,383 11,981	26,580 18,311 6,948 11,368 8,269	\$474,807 403,218 172,185 291,033 71,589	\$17.86 22.02 24.78 20.33 8.66		6,923 652 6,271	9,276 6,552 576 5,976 2,724	\$209,641 169,590 18,878 150,712 40,051	\$22.60 25.88 32.77 25.22 14.70	-
Denver dity Denver district Pueblo dity Pueblo district	101,143 116,250 14,287 16,344	99,360 114,170 14,168 16,210	2,979,345 3,805,591 299,486 381,461	29.99 28.95 21.14 20.45	26.74 25.83 19.64 18.99	4,176 4,715 314 \$44	3,910 4,403 299 328	112,725 123,055 5,979 6,378	28,83 27,95 20.00 19,45	26.26 25.37 19.45 18.79	842	158 297 28 30	6,388 10,573 625 675	40.43 35.60 -	

Table 16.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. For the total number of owner-occupied units, see table [4]

														-10				
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Reporting value	Less than \$300	\$300 to \$499	\$500 to \$699	\$700 to \$999	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,499	\$2,500 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$3,999	\$4,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$5,999	\$6,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not re- porting value
THE STATE																·		
	100 100	1 40	0.000	11.104	10 005	10 010		10.000	10.000	10 005	0.074			0.014	3 400	456	100	a 690
Total	139,193 137,300	15,460		10,973		17,013		12,088 11,828	10,003	16,075 15,839	9,874 9,816	6,259	4,517 4,508	2,314	1,486 1,480	400	463 463	7,322
Nonwhite	1,833	229	92	151	198		217	215	149	236	58	35	9	6	6		-	100
	100.0													1.7				
Percent: Total	100.0	11.1	6.4 6.4	8.0 8.0	7,2 7,2	12.2	9.8 9.8	8.7 8.6	7.2	11.6 11.5	6.7 6.8	4.5 4.5	3.2 3.3	1.7	1.1	0.9	0.8 0.8	-
Nonwhite	100.0	12.5	5.0	8.2	10,5		11.8	11.7	8,1	12.9	3.2	1.9	0.5	0.8	0.3		-	-
	110.335	9,726	5,640			10 500	12 040	0.040	8,900	14 640	8,811	5,852	4,296	2,218	1,415	440	447	3,629
Urban and rural-nonfarm	100.0	9,740	5,640	7,163	7,204	12,530	10.0	9,946 9.0	8,900	14,647	8.011	5.3	4,290	2.0	1.9	0.4	0.4	0,000
White	108,657	9,542	5,566	7,038			10,834	9,738	8,755	14,415	8,757	5,819	4,287	2,212	1,409	440	447	8,557
Nonwhite	1,678	184	74	125	173	223	206	208	145	282	54	89	9	6	6	-	~	72
Urban	72,292	1,988	1,904	2,941	3,903	7,518	7,780	7,185	6,799	11,923	7,585	5,049	3,748	1,994	1,264	393	368	2,770
Percent	100.0	2.7	8.6	4.1	5.4	10.4	10.в	9.9	9.4	16.5	10.4	7.0	5.2	2.6	1.7	0.5	0.5	-
White	70,848	1,951	1,845	2,896 105	8,788	7,305	7,581	6,984	6,657 142	11,700	7,482 53	5,020 29	3,740	1,989	1,258	393	968	2,718
Nonwhite	1,434	•?	59	105	165	212	199	201	1985	223	- 58	23	.0	. 5	۴.	-	-	56
Rural-nonfarm	38,043	7,738	\$,786	4,222			3,260	2,761	2,101	2,724	1,276	803	548	224	151	47	79	859
Percent	100.0	20.8	9.8	11.1	8.8		8.6	7.3	5.5	7.2	8.4	2.1	1.4	0.6	0.4	0.1	0.2	839
White	37,809 284	7,591	3,781 15	4,202	3,353 8	5,001	3,253	2,754	2,098 S	2,715	1,275	799 4	547 1	223 1	151	47	79	20
NORWINE	· · ·								-		_			. –				-
Rural-farm	28,798	5,794	8,232	8,961			2,604	2,092	1,108	1,428	563	407	221	96	71	16	16	8,693
Percent.		19.9	11.2 9,214	13.8 8,935			9.0 2,598	7,9 2,085	8.8 1.099	5,0 1,424	2.0 559	1.4	0.8	0.3	0.2	0.1	0,1	8,665
WhiteNonwhite	155	45	18	26			11	7	4	4	4	2	-	-	1 2	-	-	28
	1	1																
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS		ľ																
Denver city	35,638	293	395	749	1,082	2,689	3,262	8,297	3,289	6,665	4,848	3,407	2,692	1,448	961	315	806	1,548
Percent	100.0	0.8	0.9	2.1	8.0	7.5	9.2	9.8	9.2	18.7	18.6	9.6	7.6	4.1	2.7	0.9	0.9	
White	34,802 836	285	829 12	732	1,053	2,588	3,122	8,141 156	8,169 120	6,497 168	4,801	8,385 22	2,686	1,444	955	315	306	1,511
Nonwhite	. 000		°1	1	2.4	1 101	140	100		100		AA	· "	3				
Denver district	44,074	517	688	1,298	1,644	8,698	4,214	4,258	4,170	8,049	5,527	3,820	3,004	1,562	1,019	329	895	1,687
Percent.	100.0	1.2	1.4		3.7	8.4	9,6	9.7	9.5	18.2	12.5	8.7	6.8	8.5	8.3	0.7	0.8	-
White	48,192	507 10	624 14				4,069	4,096	4,048	7,868	5,479 48	8,794 86	2,998	1,558	1,018	329	595	1,647
Nonwhite		1	1. **	20	34	103	140	102	100	110			ľ	1 1	ļ	·	-	
Pueblo city	6,963	1,86	294				906	679	666	907	423	237	149	72		10	6	160
Percent	100.0	2.7	4.2				13.0	9.8	9.6	18.0	6.1	3.4	2.1	1.0			0.1	
White	6,743	179	278				882	666 13	661 5	901 6	423	237	148	72		10	6	175
Nonwhite	- 220	· *	1 10	40	1 51		64	13		° ۱	-	-		7	\	-	-	ľ
Pueblo district	8,356	422	362	691	886	1,264	1,094	823	810	1,044	466	265	158	77	37	10	7	203
Percent		5.1	4.3	7.6	10.6	is.1) is.1	9.8	9.7	12.5	5.6	3.2	1,9	0.9	0.4	0.1	0.1	1 -
White	8,130	418						810				265			37	10	7	198 5
Nonwhite	. 226	10	16	48	62	89	24	18	5	7			1		-		_	<u>°</u>

Table 17.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL) AND LARGE CITIES; 1940 AND 1930

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded]

	1.0.0			i units, vanue			ang di Parlanta					·· ·			
AREA AND CENSUS YEAR		All owner- occupied dwelling units	Median value	Reporting value	Less than \$1,000	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not report- ing value
THE STATE Total Percent	1940	146,455	\$1,759	139,133	45,491 82.7	17,013		•	-	-	2,314		456		•
Urban and rural-nonfarm		113,964 96,824		110,335	29,793 13,936 27.0 14.7			18,846 15,269 17.1	23,458 24,275 21.8	10,148 15,746 9.2		1,415 3,221 1.3	440 998 0.4 1.1	447 1,197 0.4	3,629 2,264 -
Urban Percent		75,062 68,045 -		72,292	10,736 5,114 14.9 7.6	7,518 4,627 10.4 6.9	7,780 4,697 10.8 7.0	13,984 10,668 19.5	19,458 19,195 26.9	8,797 13,809 12,2	1,994 4,019 2.8 6.0	1,264 2,912 1.7	898 892 0.5 1.8	368 1,068 0.5	
Rural-nonfarm	1940 1930 1940 1930	38,902 28,779 - -			19,057 8,822 50.1 32.0	5,012 8,472 13.2 12,6	8.6	4,695 12.8	5,080 10,5	1,937 3.6	0.6	0.4	47 105 0.1 0.4	0.2	859 1,220 -
Rural-farm Percent	1940 1940	32,491 -	859	28,798 100.0	15,698 54.5			8,195 11.1			96 0.3		16 0.1	16 0.1	8,698 -
CITIES										· ,					
Denver	1930.	35,577	4,597 1,885	35,066 6,963	2,459 1,320 1,827 933	2,689 1,658 1,047 869	906	4,618 1,345	10,064	9,170	2,864	2,024 34	315 640 10 28	808 6	1,548 511 180 114

Table 18.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-POLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

·						[Percent	not show	wn where	less than	0.1]									
· · ·	All	Report-	Less	\$3	\$5	\$7	610	*1 F	¢00	for	#13.0	£40	\$50	\$60	\$75	\$	100 OR	MORE	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	dwelling units	ing monthly rent	than \$3	33 to \$4	ьэ to \$6	\$7 \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	Total	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more
THE STATE																·			
Urban and rural-nonfarm Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied and vacant	279,002 113,964 112,214 1,750 165,038		5,387 5,287 150	4,139 4,087 52	20,268 6,988 6,887 101 13,280	16,947 5,762 5,644 118 11,185	44,699 14,041 13,776 265 30,658	39,521 18,322 13,049 278 26,199	33,094 12,469 12,219 250 20,625	28,475 11,729 11,543 185 16,746	16,128	17,519 9,419 9,372 47 8,100	8,904 5,391 5,365 26 3,518	5,463 3,460 3,453 7 2,003	2,901 1,829 1,822 7 1,072	1,678	- - - - - -	- - - 89	105
Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	138,751 185,852 2,899	136,877 134,017 2,860 18,311 6,552	1,934		10,127 9,948 179	9,429 9,141 288 1,209 547	26,241 25,390 851 3,263	23,220 22,537 685 2,236 743	18,206 17,798 408 1,774	14,636 14,652 184 1,455	17,325 17,228 97 2,049	6,681 6,667 14 1,101	2,634 2,631 3 679	1,309 1,302 7 523	551 551 - 328	197 195 2 215	155 155 172	19 19 - 26	23 21 2 17
Owner occupied	-	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	117 2.9 4.8 4.8 9.0	3.4 3.7 3.7	7.4 5.3 6.9 6.1	5.2 5.2 5.1 7.1	1,154 16.3 12.6 12.5 15.9	14.5 11.9 11.9 16.4	645 12.1 11.2 11.1 15.0	455 10.4 10.5 10.5 11.2	583 13.2 14.4 14.5 10.6	318 6.4 8.4 8.5 8.8	200 9.3 4.8 4.9 1.6	171 2.0 3.1 3.1 0.4	193 1.1 1.6 1.7 0.4	277 0.9 1.5 1.5 0.8	168	44 - -	65 - -
Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	-	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	1.5 1.4 1.4 1.7	3.2 3.1 3.1 3.4	8.2 7.4 7.4 6.3	6.9 6.9 6.8 10,1	19.0 19.2 18.9 29.8	16.2 17.0 16.8 23.9	12.8 13.3 13.3 13.3	10.4 10.8 10.9 6.4	12.3 12.7 12.9 3.4	5.0 4.9 5.0 0.5	2.2 1.9 2.0 0.1	1.2 1.0 1.0 0.2	0.7 0.4 0.4	0.4 0.1 0.1 0.1	0.8 0.1 0.1	0.1	0.1
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0	2.2 1.8	4.8 2.9	12.0 14.7	6.6 8.3	17.8 17.6	12.2 11.3	9.7 9.8	7.9 6.9	11.2 8.9	5.0 4.9	8.7 3.1	2.9 2.6	1.8 2.9	1.2	0.9 2.6	0.1	0.1 1.0
Urban Percent	- 1	100.0	0.9		6,255 8.5	4.3	25,147 14.0	27,277 15.2	24,719 13.8	22,310 12.4	30,442 16,9	15,320 8.5	7,710 4.8	4,684 2,6	2,324 1.3] =	<u> </u>	-
Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners	78,566	73,418 71,978 1,440		1,103 1,066 37	2,329 2,254 75	2,460	7,433 7,183 250	8,585 8,324 261	8,771 8,529 242	8,703 B,525 178		8,271 8,225 46	4,842 4,817 25	3,168 3,162 6		1,466 1,461 5	-	-	-
Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied White tenants	107,782		458 429	1,336 1,225 1,155	8,926 3,585	5,082 4,740	17,714	18,692 17,576	15,948 14,949	13,607	17,197 15,973	7,049	2,868 2,560	1,516 1,281	618 522	233 184	184 148	19	17
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	2,610	2,580 6,948 576	407 22 28 1	70	122 369	242 318	763	16,916 650 1,042 74	404 924	179 792	15,880 93 1,122 102	6,423 14 563 49	2,557 3 291 17	1,275 6 216 19	522 - 72 24	2 32	148 	- 1	2
Rural-nonfarm	- 1	93,815 100.0	6.6	7.4		9.9	20.8	12,244	8,375			2,199 2.3		779 0.8	577 0.6				-
Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners	. 38,648 254	38,319 38,095 224		3,036 3,021 15		3,184	6,50B 6,593 15		3,690	3,026 3,018	2,883	1,148 1,147 1	549 548	292 291	129 122	207	-		-
Tenant occupied and vacant. Tenant occupied. White tenants	39,054 38,765	88,157 87,677	2,002 1,505 1,479	2,962	6,592	4,689		5 644		2,112		1,051 244 244	645 74 74	487 28 27	454 29 29	13	911 7 7	- 1	60 6
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	289 11,981 6,271	280 11,363 5,976	26 381 116	779	57 1,823	46 891	88 2,183	23 1,194	850	5 669	4 927	538 269	388 183	1 807 152	256 169	183	142	25	16

Table 18.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-POLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

	Áll	Report-	Less	\$3	\$5	\$7	\$10	\$15	\$20	\$25	\$30	\$40	\$50	\$60	\$75	\$	100 OR	MORI	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	dwelling units	ing monthly rent	than \$3	\$3 to \$4	φ5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$29 \$29	530 to \$39	to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$00 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	Total	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS							·												
DENVER CITY	101,143	99,860	266	639	1,934	2,877	11,528	13,749	13,216	12,208	19,011	10,942	5,780	8,865	1,925	1.420			_
Percent) -	100.0	0.3	0.5	1.9	8.9	11.6	13.8	13.3	18.3	19.1	11.0	5.8	8.9	1.9	1.4	P _		
Owner occupied		36,278	161	188	576	777	2,419	3,371	3,871	3,987	7,179	5,334	8,343	2,478	1,872	1.222	1 -		_
White owners	36,318	35,429	155	180	558	750	2,334	3,215	3,690	3,893	7,032	5,296	3,323	2,473	1,367	1,217	l '-	-	· _
Nonwhite owners	873	855 63,082	6 105	8 451	18	27	85	156	181	154	147	38	20	5	5	5	ļ -	-	-
Tenant occupied	59,591	59,014	98	401 392	1,358	2,100 1,972	9,109	10,378	9,345	8,221	11,632	5,608	2,437	1,387	553	198	165		13
White tenants		57,061	90	964	1,141	1,853	8,610 8,058	9,856 9,277	8,851 8,485	7,843	11,071 11,008	5,147 5,134	2,178 2,176	1,171 1,165	472 472	163 162 .	133 133	18 19	12
Nonwhite tenants	1,973	1,953	8	28	49	119	552	579	366	167	63	13	8,170	1,100	#16	164	100	18	1
Vacant, for sale or rent	4,176	3,910	7	56	159	124	490	513	479	360	741	435	250	205	62	29	28	_	i
Vacant, not for sale or rent	190	158	-	3	9	4	9	9	15	18	20	26	9	11	19	6	4	2	1
DENVER DISTRICT	116,250	114,170	459	922	2,707	3,621	13,879	16,209	15,471	14,545	21,182	11,757	6,091	4,051	1,989	1.487	-		_
Percent	- · -	100.0	0.4	0.8	8.4	3.2	12.2	14.8	18.6	12.6	18.6	10.3	5.3	3.5	1.7	1.8	-		_
Owner occupied		44,744	991	387	1,051	1,191	3,446	4,510	5,011	5,232	8,632	5,985	8,608	2,650		1,283	. 1	-	-
White owners			823	377	1,029	1,160	3,352	4,346	4,824	5,074		5,946	3,587	2,644	1,422	1,278		- 1	- 1
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied and vacant		901 69,426	8 128	10 535	82	31	94	164	187	158	151	39	21	6	5	5	- 1	- 1	-
Tenant occupied and vacant			116		1,656	2,430	10,493	11,699	10,460	9,113	12,550	5,772	2,485	1,401	562	204	167	22	15
White tenants			107	435			9,827 9,265	11,079 10,495	9,885 9,517	8,653 8,485	11,687 11,623	5,262	2,214 2,212	1,180 1,174	476 476	164 163	133 133	18 18	
Nonwhite tenants			9		52	121	562	584	368	168	64	13	2,212	-,-/14	410	103	130	10	1
Vacant, for sale or rent			9		199	148	585	595	531	487	820	470	257	208	65	89	28	1 1	lì
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 942	297	3	5	17	9	21	25	44	33	43	40	12	13	21	11	6	4	ĩ
FUEBLO CITY	14,287	14,168	94	196	736	883	2,647	2,472	1,943	1,718	2,195	799	324	131	52	28	1 _	-	
Percent		100,0	0.7	1.4	5.2	6.2	18.7	17.4	13.7	12.1	15,1	5,6	8.3	0.9	0.4	0.2			
Owner occupied			48		932	262	1,197	1,193	979	933	1,126	534	263	112	56	26			-
White owners			46		309	238	1,118	1,084	950	929	1,119	533	263	111	56	26	- 1] -	- 1
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied and vacant			8 46		23	24	79	49	29	- 4	7	1	-	1	-	· -	- 1	-	-
Tenant occupied and vacance			40		404	621 586	1,450	1,939 1,284	964 915	785 741	1,009	265 248	61 56	19 17	6	2	[า	-	1
White tenants			41		360	538	1,321	1,253	902	739	963 957	248	55	17	8	1	- 1		
Nonwhite tenants		226	5			48	77	31	14	2	6		1		-	1	1 1		
Vacant, for sale or rent			1 -	4	16	28	50	52	45	42	40	16	4	2	-	_			
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 32	. 28	ų -	1	1 1	7	2	. 3	3	2	6	1	1	-		1	1	-	-
PUEBLO DISTRICT			194		912	1,036	3,048	2,882	2,213	1,927	2,268	847	398	183	63	89	- · ·	- 1	- 1
Percent		100.0	1.2		5.6	6.4	18,8	17.5	13.7	11.9	14.0	5.2	2.1	0.8	0.4	0.2	I -		-
Owner occupied			108		421	345	1,455	1,408	1,186	1,093	1,242	580	277	114	57	37	- 1	-	(– í
White owners			106		396	321	1,376	1,859	1,157	1,088	1,234	579	277	118	57	27	- 1	-	4
Tenant occupied and vacant			86		25 491	24 691	79 1,593	49 1,424	29 1,027	5 834	8	1	-	1	-	-		ļ ⁻ -	! -
Tenant occupied			86			650	1,593	1,424	1,027	786	1,026 977	267 250	61 56	19 17	6 6	2	1		- 1
White tenants	7,178		80			599	1,456	1,333	964	784	971	250	55	17	0 A	1	1 -	1 -	1
Nonwhite tenants	285	898	6			51	78	31	14	2	5		1		-		1 1)]	1 1
Vacant, for sale or rent			1 -	6		84	57	56	46	46	42	16	4	2	-	-		ι Ξ	-
Vacant, not for sale or rent	- 34	S0		1	1	7	2	4	់ទ	ຍ	. 7	1	1	-	-	1	1 1	l -	- 1

Table 19.—TENANT-OCCUPIED AND VACANT RURAL-FARM UNITS BY ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE: 1940

[Monthly rental data are not available for owner-occupied farm dwelling units; see table 14 for their estimated average rental. Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

							_										
OCCUPANCY AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All tenant- occupied and vacant units	Re- porting estimated monthly rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not re- porting estimated monthly rent
The State Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	30,794 30,366 428 9,259	27,994 27,622 372 8,269	4,305 2,800 2,263 37 1,721 284	5,485 3,818 3,259 59 1,756 411		8,708 3,098 3,057 41 464 146	8,150 6,796 6,728 6,728 68 975 879	3,075 2,629 2,593 36 317 180	1,416 1,152 1,141 11 181 83	776 608 598 5 90 83	614 265 264 1 156 193	815 59 58 1 90 166	194 28 28 - 97 59	99 7 7 65 27	78 6 - 50 12	69 4 4 35 29	4,180 2,800 2,744 56 990 390
Percent Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vscant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent		100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	11.0 8.2 9.9 20.8 10.4	14.1 11.9 11.8 15.9 21.2 15.1	80.4	11.1 11.0	20.9 24.3 24.4 18.8 11.8 13.9	7.9 9.4 9.4 9.7 8.8 4.8	8.6 4.1 4.1 3.0 2.2 3.0	2.0 2.2 2.2 1.3 1.1 3.0	1.6 0.9 1.0 0.3 1.9 7.1	0.8 0.2 0.3 1.1 6.1	0.6 0.1 0.1 1.2 2.5	0.3 - 0.8 1.0	0.2 - - 0.7 0.4	0.2 - - 0.4 1.1	-

Table 20.--TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE AND LARGE CITIES: 1940 AND 1930 [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

AREA AND CENSUS YEAR	All tenant- occupied units	Median monthly rent	Reporting monthly rent	Less than \$10	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$29	\$30 to \$49	\$50 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more	Not report- ing monthly rent
THE STATE Urban and rural-nonfarm	188,751 101,067	\$18.06 22.98	96,428 100.0	25,677 13,562 18.8	26,241 15,470 19.2	23,220 13,563 17.0	33,042 28,628 24.1	24,006 21,760 17.5	3,943 6,540 2.9	551 1,185 0.4	0.1	19 131	28 89	1,874 4,639 -
1930 Urban	99,697 70,578 -	21.26 25.76		14.1 9,929 4,480 10.1 6.6	16.0 16,585 7,611 16.8 11.2	14.1 17,576 9,186 17.8 13,4	24.5 27,673 19,000 28.0 27,9	22.6 22,410 19,848 22.7 29,1	6.8 3,841 6,294 3,9 9,2	1.2 522 1,116 0.5 1.6	0.5 148 469 0.1 0.7	0,1 . 19 127 - 0,2	0.1 17 77 0.1	977 2,420
Rural-nonfarm1940 1940 Percent1940 1940 1940	39,054 30,489	11.22 13.21	38,157	15,748 9,082 41.3 32.1	9,656 7,859 25.3 27,8	5,644 4,427 14,8 15,7	5,369 4,628 14,1 16,4	1,596 1,912 4,2	102 246 0.3 0.9	29 69 0.1 0.2	7 36 0.1	- 4	6 12 -	897 2,219
CITIES Denver	59,591 42,275	23.67		3,652 1,672	8,610 3,641	9,856 4,494	16,694 10,958	16,218 13,352	3,349 5,033	472 941	133	18 102	12 59	577 1,638
1960 Pieblo1940 1980	6,798 5,465	17,81	6,763	1,133	1,398 70B	1,284 914	1,657 1,466	1,811 1,982	73	6 34	_	- 9	1	\$5 806

Table 21.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Reporting gross rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not report- ing gross rent
THE STATE																		
Urban and rural-nonfarm White	138,751 185,852 2,899		127,120 124,489 2,631	345 329 17	1,318 1,278 40	8,301 8,233 68	7,837 7,658 179	20,028 19,474 554	21,045 20,451 594	18,611 18,158 453	15,075 14,767 308	81,086 20,750 336	10,630 10,571 59	4,437 4,423 14	2,279 2,275 4	865 860 3		11,631 11,363 268
Percent: Nonfarm	-	-	100.0 100.0 100.0	0.3 0.3 0.6	1.0 1.0 1.5	2.6 2.6 2.6	5.2 6,2 6.8	15.8 15.6 21.1	16.6 16.4 22.6	14.6 14.6 17.2	11.9 11.9 11.7	16.6 16.7 12.8	8.4 8.5 2.2	8.5 3.6 0.5	1.8 1.8 0.2	0.7 0.7 0.1	0.2 0.2 0.1	-
Urban Percent	99,697	} _	100.0	106 0.1	572 0.6	1,504	4.1	11,458 12.4	13,982 15.1	18,800 14.9	13.O	18,201 19.6	9,784 10.5	4,231	2,207 2.4	887	251 0.3	6,922
White Nonwhite	97,087 2,610		90,381 2,894	100 6	542 30	1,453 51	3,652 126	10,978 480	18,429 553	13,961 439	11,766 298	17,871 330	9,726 58	4,217 14	2,205	834 3	249 2	6,706 216
Rural-nonfarm Percent	89,054	15.75	84,945 100.0	239	746	1,797	4,059	8,570	7,069	4,811	8,011 8.5	2,885 8.4	846 2.5	206 0.6	72	26 0.1	14	4,709
WhiteNonwhite	88,765 289	15.79 11.96	34,108	228 11	736	1,780 17		8,496 74	7,022	4,797	3,001 10	2,879		206	72	26 -	14	4,657 52
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS						·					-							
Denver city	59,591	.27.57	55,014	54	302	638	1,574	5,486	7,394	7,705	7,086	11,725	6,868	8,295	1,898	758	236	4,577
Percent	57,618 1,978			0,1 50 4	0.5 286 16	1.2 615 `28	1,515	10.0 5,165 321	18.4 7,005 389	14.0 7,353 352	12.9 6,817 269	21.3 11,420 905	12.5 6,814 49	6.0 8,282 18	8.5 1,894 4	1.4 755 8	0.4 235 1	4,412 165
Denver district	65,432	27.12	60,80B	57	516	693	1,788	6,139	8,347	8,662	7,986	12,603	7,244	8,397	1,922	768	286	5,124
Percent	63,488 1,999			0.1 53 4	-0.5 299 17	1.1 670 23	1,726	10.2 5,813 526	13.8 7,952 395	14.4 8,308 354	13.2 7,661 275		12.0 7,194 50	5.6 3,384 13	3.2 1,918 4	1.8 765 3		4,957 167
Pueblo city	6,798	20.83	6,563	13	58	139	427	1,174	1,195	1,037	701	1,052	542	152	60	13	-	235
Percent	6,569 229	21.13 15.23		0,2 12 1	0,9 55 8	2.1 133 6		17.9 1,116 58	1,197	15.8 1,000 37	10.7 693	1,044	8.3 589 8	2.8 151 1	0.9 60 -	0.2	-	219 16
Pueblo district		20.25	7,142	17	83	178	523	1,307	1,298	1,098	752	1,108	551	154	60	18	- 1	265
Percent	7,172 235	20,52 15,13		0,2 15 2		2,5 172 6	493	1,247	1,288	1,061	744	1,100	7.7 548 3	2.2 153 1	0.8 60	0.2 13 -		849 16

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus the average monthly cost to the tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

-eN

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	ومستربيات		ADAMAS	-	_		ALA	IOSA				ARAPAHOE		,
SUBJECT	The county	Aurora city (part)	Brighton	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Alamosa city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Aurora city (part)	Engle- wood	Rural- nonfarm	Rural - farm
All dwelling units	5,964	715	1,085	1,719	2,445	2,885	1,577	570	788	9,355	385	2,989	4,568	1,469
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE					- 100	0 501	1 600	541	661	8,977	374	2,868	4,947	1,388
All occupied units White	5,602	697 696	1,068	1,645 1,624	2,192 2,083	2,731 2,712 11	1,529 1,516 8	541	655	8,898	373	2,841 24	4,831	1,358
Negro	28 112	1	2 7	14	11 98	8	5		8 0.9	26 0.9	1 0.3	3 0,9	4	18
Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units	2.5 2.855	0.1 920	0.8 515	1.3	5.0 1,168	0.7 1,358	692	329	837	5,411	1,66	1,623	2,769	. 853
Percent of total occupied	51.0 2,820	45.9 820	48.2 509	52.1 847	53.1 1,144	49.7 1,353	45.3 688		51.0 396	60.3 5,868	44.4 166	56.6 1,602	2,759	61.5 841
Negro	19 16	-	8		8	4	3	-	1.	37	-	20 1	8	9
Tenant-occupied units	2,747 2,642	877 876	553 550		1,029 989	1,373	887 828		824 319	3,566 3,530	208 207	1,245 1,289		535 512
Negro	96 96	1	- 3	5	8 87	9	5		2	16 20	- 1	4		8 15
Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units	319 5.3	18 2.5			219 9.0	143 5.0	44		73 9.9	324 3.5	10 2.6	63 2.1		56 3.8
OrdinarySeasonal		18			189 29	124	42			305	9	61	188	47 2
Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent	19 1 43	-	-	- 8	1 34	8	2		, 5	14	1	- 8	6	7 19
OrdinarySeasonal	43 20 23		1	6	18 81	8		-	8	51	1	6		
1930: All private families			840		2,082		1,309	[-	l	l		2,186	2,624	1,209
Owner families	2,500		428	867	1,205	934 45.7	554	146	234	3,708		1,967 63.6	1,523	818 69.7
Tenant families Not reporting tenure	2,057		404	819	834	1,064	708	3 107	249	2,141	=	784 35	1,002	355
POPULATION				1								an an an Antonia an Ant		
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	22,481 4.01	2,26			8,953 4.08	10,484								
Total population, 1930	20,245		- 8,394 4.04	7,659	9,192 4.41	8,602 4.08	5,10					7,980		
Population per private family	4.36				2,445	2,885	1,577			in the second se	385	antinen ander antinen der		
TYPE OF STRUCTURE					.,	-,	_,_,							
1-family detached	5,298				2,951	2,355	1,084			8,142 49		17	7 30	2
2-family side-by-side 2-family other	. 120	2	5 52	86	6	280			8					
3-family 4-family	. 48	1 1	5 21	. 8		60	51			99		28	3 24	-
1- to 4-family with business	. 148	2		92			41			185		39	42	- ¹
10- to 19-family 20-family or more	14		-	14		26	21	5 ~	: :	51		99	-\ -	- 1
Other dwelling place	- 46	3	4	3 19	17	6		e -	4	133	19	3	4 70	10
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	691													
1930 to 1934 1925 to 1929	85	1.9	2 13	7 286	2,42	449	26	9 91	90	1,390	58	535	5 613	180
1920 to 1924	. 1,045 . 1,376	5 11	.0 .0	7 295	666	486	31	9 45	124	1,412	2 71	70	8 29	3 340
1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	. 608	8) 1	4 10 4 5	1) 30	158	141	5	9 20	5 61	812	1 2		5 79	81
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879	. 8	2	7 2	- 6	i 16	11	L _ I	в -	- :	5 55			5 2	
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	. <u>1</u> . 45		52 4	9 178				2 1	ы 11 1			5 11	7 70	9 210
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING							1,28	7 45	54	5 6,365	5 35	5 2,18	2,90	7 915
Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet	., 8,44 ., 1,58	3 33	35 48	8 44	3 32	1,14	3 90	4 13		4,117	7 24	7 1,75	7 1,67	2 441
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet.		2	57 5	5 1 6 19 10 40	9 190	53 33	7 18	6 43	1 17	0 1,078	3 5	s 21		
No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs	1,31 	-	89 15 88 85	6 47	3 1,01	3 46	9 24	6 7	9 14	4 2,52	8 2	1		
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	39			31	7	ւի ւ	2 1	0	5 1 2	- 9	r		59 2	15 6
With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit				16 10 15 30					9 2 3 11			9 5	71 65	8 879
Not reporting repair or plumbing			26 9	18	6 16	5 12	5 4	4 3	2 4	9 46	7	9 18	56 27	2 31
WATER SUPPLY		2 4	26 70	54 89	8 74	1,72	6 1,19	7 20	8 32		7 33	5 2,70		
Running water in dwelling unit	14	8		2 4	2 9	3 13	0 1	3 8	9 2 1 26	8 12 8 46	1 7 3	4 9	91 . 90	
Running water within 50 feet Other water supply within 50 feet	1,60	6	21 f	6 17	B 1,04	9 40	4 17	8 13 9 2	B 8 7 2	3 54	9	9 6	54 51 51 37	112
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply		7						.1	2 1	0 11	8	- *	34 6	59 10
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use		4	90 65	58 57										
Flush toilet in structure, shared	10			36	4	8 7	8 6	18 1 1	1	- 29 1 1	7		7	6 5 6 3
Outside toilet or privy	3,48			58 1,06 6 S			ច[ន	88	3 2	4 13	9	4		76 29
No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities							7	26 1	1 1	.0 15	3	-	65 (30 8
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	2,0	59 4	67 5	81 55										
Shared		96	62 77 4	27 59 1,11	6 4 1,90	3 1,51	S 5	16 40			5 8	36 5	81 2,3	
Not reporting bathtub or shower		48			10 E	9	:7		2 1	1 18	"		44	

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	A	RCHULETA.	ļ		BACA			HEN	T.	<u></u>			BOULDER	<u></u>	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rursl- farmi	The county	Las Animas	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Boulder city	Long- mont	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,173	566	607	2,016	942	1,074	2,644	985	678	1,031	13,649	4,564	2,292	4,228	2,565
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE All occupied units	969 969	514 514	455 455	1,707 1,701	881 878	826 823	2,422 2,379	980 920	641 628	851 836	11,327 11,251	4,177 4,128	2,225 2,223	2,954 2,950	1,971 1,950
Negro Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	-	-	-	3 9 0.4	- 3 0.3	3 - 0.4	16 27 1.8	6 4 1.1	10 8 2.8	- 15 1.8	47 29 0.7	45 4 1.2	- 2 0.1	1 3 0.1	1 20 1.1
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied White Negro	485 50,1 485	230 44.7 230	255 56.0 255	810 47.5 808	381 43.2 880	429 51.9 428	991 40,9 986	431 46.3 427	241 37.6 240	319 37.5 319	5,682 49.7 5,593	1,985 47.5 1,951	1,152 51.8 1,150	1,494 50.6 1,494	1,001 50,8 998
Other nonwhite Tenant-occupied units White Negro	484 484	- 284 284	200 200 200	1 1 897 898 2	1 500 498	1 - 397 395 2	3 2 1,431 1,393 13	2 499 493 493	400 . 383 . 9	- 532 517 -	32 7 5,695 5,658 15	32 2 2,192 2,177 13	2 1,073 1,073	1,460 1,456 1	3 970 952 1
Other nonwhite	- 107 9.1 91	- 47 8.3 44	- 60 9.9 47	2 281 13.9 275	2 54 5.7 54	- 227 21.1 221	25 202 7.6 174	2 4 0.4 4	8 35 5.3 34	15 162 15.7 136	22 1,003 7.3 660	249 5.5 245	- 59 2.6 59	8 508 12.0 238	17 167 7.3 116
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary Seasonal	. 8	1. 2. 2.	7 6 92 17 75	6 28 26	- - 7 6 1	6 - 21 20 1	20 8 20 16 4	- - 1 1	1 1 1	19 7 18 14 4	336 7 1,319 220 1,099	- 4 138		268 2 766	68 1 407 11
1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner Tenant families	777 409 55.7 325	867 157 45.4 189	410 252 64.9 136	2,464 1,968 57.3 1,018	734 361 53.8 327	1,730 987 58.8 691	2,070 898 46.6 1,027	638 361 58+8 253 24	75 23.8 240	1,042 462 46.4 534	9,002 4,948 56.1 3,868 186	3,432 1,807 58.6 1,567	1,680 1,001 60.7 648	2,275 1,209 54.5	1,615 991 59.1
Not reporting tenure POPULATION Total population, 1940	<u>43</u> 8,806	21 1,937	22 1,869	6,207	2,925	52 3,282	9,655	8,232	2,948	46 3,473	186 37,438	12,958	31 7,406	1.	and the second secon
Population per private family	3,204 3,204 4,12	9.77 1,880	4.11	3.64 10,570 4.29	3.32 2,944	3.97 7,626 4,41	3.99 9,134 4.41	8.48 2,517 3.95	4-60 2,358	4.08 4,259 4,09	3.31 32,456 3.61	11,223 3.10	3.33 6,029 3.59	8.24	3.81 6,991
All dwelling units	1,173	566	607	2,016		1,074	2,644	935	678	1,031	13,649	4,564	2,292		1
1-family detached 1-family attached 2-family side-by-side 2-family other 3-family.	58 98 36	27 40 28	572 9 18 10	1,800 30 22 38 9	759 15 22 30 9	1,041 - 15 - 8	2,010 109 100 102 72	558 84 64 90 51	18 30 6	956 7 6 12	10,628 35 472 934 441	11 264 546 282	1,643 6 82 230 78	17 86 132 69	1 40 26
4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family 10- to 19-family 20-family or more Other dwelling place	18 22	15 22	-	12 34 43 10	-	4	36 28 64 10 -	28 15 87 - 8	18	4 27 10 3	280 282 400 113 - 64		52 54 112 11 -	106	15
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	253	. 139	114	108	65	43	374	115	211	45	1,358	213	216	592	837
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919 1900 to 1909	90 122 225	26 2 61 5 85	64 61 140	449 554 312 493 58	333 120 108	176 221 192 385 33	185 323 764	72 56 66 290 276	43 85 180	65 86 172 354 163	907 1,027 1,215 2,426 3,381	364 525 843	112 173 175 412 684	276 294 3 724	5 214 221 447
1890 to 1899 1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879 1859 or earlier Not reporting year built			7	10 10 10	24	6 6 -	131 44 18 2	55	8 9 8 10 8 10	68 22 6	1,888 922 349 18	804 381 119 5	311 152 45	500 219 5 79	267 170 106 3 8
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs	67								ļ	50	9,551				
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit	- 1	3 3 3 78	30	201 15 240	171 16 155	. 30] 85	413	26: 10 50	2 101 6 7 5 21	50 50 1 21 527	5,833 215 1,570	2,946 106 263	1,118 59 152	8 834 9 38 8 859	440 3 12 9 296
Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet.	- 47' - 10	7 255 3 16 8 2	219	470		914	846 74	36: 7: 10		357 3	3,754 1,230 148	1,093 710 66	873 401 67	3 1,12 L 5	667 5 64 3 7
No running water, no part in dwelling unit No reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	- 41 - 21	2 193	219		100	891	742	. 28	5 106		1,512	8 92	164	1 73	7 519
Running water in dwelling unit	- 25 - 28 - 35	5 153 3 153 6 124 6 83	14 100 162 274	6 21- 70 44		5 8 9 56 5 27	5 119 5 119 0 1,060 3 576	4 7 12 12 12	7 25 5 21 4 337 0 133	47 16 605 245	384 1,141 1,745	1 125 5 10	201	- 5	0 334 5 135 4 923
Not reporting water supply TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use			26					2	4 26	30	61	3 13	- ; 	8 8	2 17
Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities Deturing on Structure		- 7 419 2 2:	568	3 3 1,600 8 8	3 33 5 1 5 657 5 24	3 L 7 94 3 6	- 79 5 1,783 3 90) 7 3 40	6 3	1 875 58	833 5,475 16	2 503 2 113 7 9	27: 3 32 3 32	3 4 1 7 3,10 7 7	6 10 4 1
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use Shared. None. Not reporting bathtub or shower.		7 3° 5 45	7 .	- 3 3 1,68	1 31 7 681	1	- 80 0 1,920). 7 3 45	8 2	931	- 901 L 5,751	5 559 8 244	27	6 5 0 3,10	4 16

ļ

a station and a state

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available, Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

		CHAF				CHEYENNE	Т		LEAR CREE			CONEJOS			COSTILLA	2 میں اور میں
SUBJECT	The		Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-
	county		nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	fam	county	nonfarm	farm
All dwelling units	2,996	1,597	882	517	993	422	571	1,969	1,827	142	2,895	1,552	1, 341	1,765	974	791
All occupied units	2,398	1,494	564	840	826	382	444	1,172	1,122	50	2,556	1,372		1,685	909	726
White Negro Other nonwhite	2,386 7 5	1,483 7 4	564	339 - 1	826	382	444	1,170 1	1,120 1	50 -	2,540 - 16	1,369	1,171 - 13	1,597 - 38	906 - 3	691 35
Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units	0.5	0.7	302	0.3 207	- 878	-	- 232	0.2 492	0.2 468	- 24	0.6	0.2 824	1.1	2.3	0,3	4.8 463
Percent of total occupied	52.5 1,255	50.3 747	53.5	60.9 205	45.8 378	38.2 146	52.3	42.0 492	41.7	- 24	61.6 1,572	60.1 822	63.3	65.7 1,069	67.2 610	63.8 459
Negro Other nonwhite	- 5	4	-	- 1	-	-	-	-	-	-	2	2		5	- 1	4
Tenant-occupied units White Negro	1,138 1,131 7	743 735 7	262 262	133 133	448 448	236 256	212 212	680 678 1	654 652 1	26 26	982 968 ~	548 547		561 528	298 296	263
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent	- 494		- 248	- 153	- 150	- 36	-	1 691	1 599	- 92	14 208	1 84		33 75	2 35	81 40
Percent of all dwelling units	16.5 341	5.8 86	28.1 196	29,6 59	15.1	8.5	20.0	35.1 304	32.8 295	64.8 9	7.8	5.4	9.2	4.2 72	3.6 34	5.1
Seasonal Not reporting	149 4 104	5 2 10	1 1	93 1	2	- 1	2	855 32	277 27	78 5	18	3		1 2	1	2
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary Seasonal	32 72	10		6	17	4	13 13 -	106 25 80	106 26 80		129 41 88	18	23	55 48 7	30 23 7	25 25
1930: All private families	2,034	1,292	413	. 829	924	310	614	745	716	29	2,065	896	1,169	1,270	676	594
Owner families Percent owner Tenant families	52.5 958	50.0	51.8	68.5	470 51.6 441	189 45.6 166	391 54,6 275	369 50,1 367	350 49.5 357	19 - 10	1,231 61.5 771	506 58.4 350	63.8	712 65.2 380	408 64.6 224	304 66.1 156
Not reporting tenure POPULATION	16				15		8	9	9	-	68	80		178	44	134
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit		4,969			2,964	1,245 3,26	1,719 3.87	9,784 3,23	8,636 3,24	148 2.96	11,648 4.56	5,921		7,583	4,110	3,423 4.71
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	8,126	5,065	1,621	1,440	3,725	1,141	2,582 4.21	2,155 2,89	2,059	96	9,803 4.75	3,905	5,898	5,779	2,894	2,885
All dwelling units	2,996				995	1	571	1,969	1,827	142	2,893			1,765	974	791
TYPE OF STRUCTURE	2,874	1,115	752	505	895	324	569	1,578	1,451	122	2,373	1,196	1,177	1,249	520	729
1-family attached	61 114	. 20 98	0 40 3 14	1	14	18	1	19 58	19 50	8	59 172	46	13	372 34	341 24	31 10
2-family other	. 45	5 48	5) -	·) ` -	26 18		-	92 33 28	33	1 -	130 48 28) 36	5) 12		12	- 1
4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family	. 195	5 8	4 49		34		-	46 73	46) -	48	38	3 10		25	1
10- to 19-family 20-family or more	. 20	2	D .			. _	-	35		-	-				-	
Other dwelling place YEAR BUILT	. 25	5 1	3 4) s			1	12	12	-	12	1 1	4 ¹		-	
1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	261	7 2	9 64	1 44	2 70	92 92	19 38	253 150	241 139	11	466 277	146	5] 131	228	138) 9 0
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924	.] 13;	8) 6	7 30	D) S6	17	89 89	29 84	79 75		13	164	119	7 149	197	82	115
1910 to 1919 1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	. 84	7 61	6 14	3) 83	19	3 74	250 119 6	79 322 295		27	486	261	224	275	167	106
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879	896 50	5 11 D	9 144 2 2	3 29 L 27) (. .			376 203	861 198	15	124	80) 44 5 15	97 46	23 3 40	
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	. 6		1 1 7 2		5 8	11	25	13 124								
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs	. 2,28							1,319	1,211	108						
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	. 1,110 . 4 . 38	S S	2 i/	이 그	L ;	3 3	· -	619 73 197	71	.] 2	24	21	3 1	. 1	L -	. 1
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	- 75	1 9	7 34	8 306	5 43	7 154	283	430	380	50	1,392	72:	3 665	69	3 389	354
Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet.		8 13	3 1			9) 24	5	104	102	2 2	40	2	9 13	2		6
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit		8 7	3 9	7 8	3 4	5 40	5	145	137	6	88	3 2	າ ນ	L] ·		1 3 314
Not reporting repair or plumbing		9 4	17 1	5	7 2	5 5	20	144	189) 5	104	1 6	8 56	5 11	2 2	6 86
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit	1,85							1,220								
Hand pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet	24			0 1 3 2 4 20	2 5	2 47	5		108	25	478	3 28	8 191	5 2	1 1	2 9
Other water supply within 50 feet No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply	38	3 4	12 18	9 15		2 31	165		293	L 26	31	9.17	6 14		2 20	
TOILET FACILITIES							3 18	861	7 82:	3 44	1 89	4 30	9 2	2 8	5 5	0 85
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure	18		35	3	2	0 9		11				9 6	7	2	1	i -
Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy	1,37	74 30 18	07 61 84 3	33 43 9	4 77	7 27	4 503 5 38	84. 48	L 76	5 70	3 2,35	ຣ ່ຣ	83 6	0 3	9 1	
Not reporting toilet facilities BATHTUE OR SHOWER		33	16 1	LO	7	.5	3 12	8	"	"		-				
Exclusive use	1,3	31 1,0 91 1		6		29 2	9 -	111	2 9	8 1	4	7	6	1	1	2 33 1 - 9 716
None Not reporting bathtub or shower	1,4	38 3	65 6	39 48 10	4 8	28	5 536 1 14							6 1,62		19 716 L2 42
B	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·															

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

——————————————————————————————————————		CROWLEY		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	CUSTER	·····			Ira		DEA	WER		DOLORES	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Delta city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Denver city	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,521	783	738	862	381	481	4,966	1,141	1,540	2,285	101,143	101,143	607	329	2 78
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE All occupied units	1,405	745	660	677	317	- 360	4,509	1,069	1,811	2,129	96,777	96,777	538	279	254
White Negro	1,392	743	649 -	676 1	317	359 1	4,505	1,068	1,311	2,126 1	93,931 2,628	93,931 2,628	533		254
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	13 0.9	0.3	1.7	0.1		0.3	3 0.1	0.1		2 0.1	218 2.9	218 2,9	, -	-	-
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	524 37.3	309 41.5	32.6	394 58.2	54.3	222 61.7	2,480	569 53.2	54.4	1,198	37,186 38.4	37,186 38.4	60.4	47.7	189 74,4
White Negro Other nonwhite	524 -	309 	215	893 1	172	221 1 	2,479 - 1	568	- 1	1,198	36,313 836 37	36,313 836 37		133	189
Tenant-occupied units White	881 868	436 434	445 434	283 283		138 138	2,029 2,026	500	598	991 928	59,591 57,618	59,591 57,618	211		65 65
Negro Other nonwhite	13]	11	-		-	1 2		- -	1 2	1,792 181	1,792 181		-	-
Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units	100 6.6	4.9	8.4	126 14.6	10.0	88 18.3	271 5.5	67 5.9	7.3	92 4.0	· 4,176 4.1	4,176 4.1	9,2	10.6	21 7.6
Ordinary Seasonal Not reporting	97		62 -	69 55	18	50 37		66	41	69 23	3,949 19 208	19	2	2	19
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	16 16		16 16	2 59 21	26	1 33 17		1.5	117	64 28	190 190	208 190 190	18	15	2 3
Seasonal	-	-	-	. 38	22	. 16	144	· -	108	36	-	-	12	9	8
1930: All private families	1,426 551 39,9	270	281	621 364	122	865 242		786	427	1,103	79,851 35,877	79,351 35,577	229	88	184 141
Tenant families Not reporting tenure	829 46	878	451	56.8 255 2	133	65.5 122 1			433	58.6 780 57	45.7 42,275 1,499	45.7 42,275 1,499	155	115	77.9 40 3
POPULATION							ada an							·	
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	5,398 3.84	3.29	4.46	2,270	3.14	1,275	8,65		3.38		322,412 3.83	3.38	3.67		1,008 3.95
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	5,934 4.16			2,124 9.42		1,360 3.73		8,936 3,74		8,129 4,19	287,861 3.63				748 4.07
All dwelling units	1,521	783	798	862	381.	481	4,966	1,141	1,540	2,285	101,143	101,143	607	329	278
TYPE OF STRUCTURE 1-family detached 1-family attached	1,286			793		475			1,304	2,177		52,857			274
2-lamily side-by-side	22	12	10	20	14	6		56	54	5 28 48		5,096	1 2	2 2	1 - g
2-family other	18	15	1 3	6			152 36 64	16	3 15	3		4,308	3 -		-
1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family	29	29	· -	29		-	77	25	5 52	- 1	1,913	1,913	1 15	5 15	
10- to 19-family 20-family or more Other dwelling place				-	-	-	33	-		-	6,679 7,663	7,665	3 -	-	
YEAR BUILT		. 5	2	E	5 5	-	59	16	5 19	24	473	475	8 4	1 3	1
1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	39 44	14	30	51	1 16	95	259	81	3 106	120	4,481	4,481	100	38	69 62
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	82 215 632	120	95	50	5 18	37	448	109	139	200	9,374	9,374	1 78	3 · 19	
1910 to 1919	433	3 317	116	84	4 37	47	1,199	296	5, 308	595	25,280	25,280	20	3 20	. 8
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879				13	4 97	87	40	1		18		6,590	5 8		
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	3		- 3 5 84	10	1 21	. 80	426		- 1 1 281		222	22	2		19
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs	844	504	L 340	47:	2 205	267		0.00	1.00	1.000					
With private bath and priv, flush toilet	253 81	235 21 27	18	60	5 51 7 7	15	1,187	55	7 396	284	58,815	58,815	5 10	5 . 16	
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	160 400	131	3 265	384			708	14	4 247	817	9,347	9,347	7 60	5 61	5
Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet	644 36	8	5 5	18			120) 35	7 71	. 12	18,243 8,167	18,24	3 23	e 110	122
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	11 100 484	8 84	4 24	4			81 252	5	B 22 1 130	71	1,222	1,222	2 4	4 3 D 38	1 2
Not reporting repair or plumbing	30- St	- I	-	-			,			1	1 .	-		1 .	
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit	613	50	5 107	201	5 159	46	8,423		g		00.000				-
Hand pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet	23	15	- 22	8	8 6 8 81	76	127	7 .	- e	122	220	220)	2 1	918
Other water supply within 50 feet No water supply within 50 feet	510	1 20	3 428 3 96	24	6 64 0 65	182	1,234	8	3 222 3 187	929 929 390	492 349	492	2 16	4 21 3 147	143 105
Not reporting water supply TOILET FACILITIES	1		3 5	1 1	1 8	E	5	1 1	0 16	8 24	1,767	1,76	7 3		
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared	33 6						1,439							29	
Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy	1,05	- 39	 6 656	72	4 275	449	5,183	8 85	- 1 0 910	1,923	65 4,937	65 4,93	5 52	2 2 7 267	260
No toilet or privy	42			1	5 9 5 8							5 425	5 15	3 7	6
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	30						1,410	61	1 491	5 310	78,571	73,57	1 2	5 26	.·-
Shared	60 1,13	1 44	1 690	74	4 14 2 289	45	15 3,31	7 8 L 41	6 6 8 96	e 9 1,989	16,539 8,917	16,539 7 8,91	9 54	1 1 276	265
Not reporting bathtub or shower	2	4 1	의 "	1		11	L 8:	8 2	6 19	37	2,116				

.

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

		DOUGLAS			EAGLE			ELBERT			EL	PASO	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Colorado Springs	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE	1,224	614	610	1,763	1,155	608	1,742	491	1,251	19,561	12,711	5,043	1,807
All occupied units	1,033 1,030 1	-	538 536 1	1,495 1,494 -	1,038 1,037 -	457 457	1,587 1,586 1	475 475	1,062 1,061 1	16,532 16,097 411	11,489	3,257 3,231 14	1,493 1,427 6
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	2 0,3	10.2	1	1 0.1	1 0.1	-	0.1	-	0.1	24 2.6	12	12 0.8	0,4
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied White		202 40.8 202	262 52.4 282	708 47.4	458 44.1	250 54.7	807 52,5	224 47.2	583 54.9	8,191 49,5	47.2	1,827 56.1	776 54.2
Negro	-	-	202	707	457 - 1	250	806 1	224	582	7,968 211 12	196	1,819 8 6	771 5
Tenant-occupied units White Negro	549 546	293 292	256 254	787 787	580 580	207 207	730 730	251 251	479 479	8,341 8,129	6,254 6,055	1,430 1,418	657 656
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent	. 2	-	1 1 66	- 163	- 65	- - 98	- - 194	13	-	200 12	6	6	1
Percent of all dwelling units Ordinary	14.1 57	17.4 26	10.8	9.2	5.6	16.1 46	11.1	2.6 11	181 14.5 170	2,251 11.5 1,282	6.1	1,183 23.5 310	294 16.3 268
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 14	3	11	55 -	-	52	11 2	· 2	9 2	931 38	37	868 5	26
OrdinarySeasonal	18 12 6	9	6 5 1	105 27 78	52 12 40	. 53 15 38	11 10 1	3 3	8 7 1	778 248 530	63	603 95 508	80 70 10
1930: All private families	963	458	505	1,016	613	408	1,679	434	1,245	14,132	9,994	2,696	1,442
Owner families Percent owner Tenant families	431 46.6 494	98.1	54.5	469 47.3 582	217 86.3 381	252 64.1 141	978 58.9 683	213 49.5 217	765 62.1 466	7,652 54,8 6,314	53.9	1,561 58.4 1,112	745 54.1 639
Not reporting tenure POPULATION	88			25	15	10	18	4	14	165		23	64
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	3,496		1,909	5,361 3,59	8,715 3.58	1,646 3,60	5,460 3,55	1,502	3,958	54,025		11,944	5,292
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	3,498	1,475	1 1	3,924	2,849	1,575	6,580	3.16 1,382	3.78 5,198	3.27 49,570		8.67 10,848	3.69 6,091
All dwelling units			4.01 610	3.86 1,763	3.63 1,155	3.91 608	3.92 1,742	3.16 491	4.18 1,251	3,51 19,561	8.33 12,711	3.80 5,043	<u>4.22</u> 1,807
TYPE OF STRUCTURE	1,161	555	606	1 640	0.5.7	50]	1 604		1.004				
1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	. 7	7		1,548 4 30	957 4 24	591 - 6	1,596 6 12	372 6 8	1,224	15,175 296 480	9,020 238 358	4,414 48 112	1,741 10 10
2-family other	.) 6	6	2 -	54 9	52 9	2	36 15	20 15	18	952 549	738 480	198	16 3
4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family	. 14			4 87 17	4 81 17	6	, 12 34 12	12 31 12	3	380 348 934		16 147	4 12 9
10- to 19-family		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	301 93	301	25 - -	
Other dwelling place YEAR BUILT	-	-	-	10	7	3	17	15	2	53	34	17	2
1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	123	. 77	46	365 237	276 158	89 79	80 76	25 24	55 52	1,155 845	330	587 363	125 152
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	. 140	78	62	93 104 301	49 43 162	44 61 189	112 264 621	16 101 168	96 163 458	1,805 1,718 3,764	896	476 599 995	167 223
1900 to 1909	. 183	80	109	345 164	229 109	116	895 179	74 60	453 221 119	3,764 5,164 2,875	3,983	995 882 362	476 299 120
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879	- 76	22 10	54 42	60 9	49 8	11	44 21	6 5	38 16	892 122	679 82	154 18	59 82
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built				1	72	1 12	2 48	12	2 36	10 1,711		1 606	4 160
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs	1,051			1,148	825	323	1,050	318	732	15,147			1,089
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet.	. 949 29) 21	1 8	328 25 320	261 29 271	67 2 49	142 2 178	75 1 75	67 1 103	10,766 1,389 1,531	1,113	2,851 266 654	204 10 141
No running water in dwelling unit		8 822	316	475	270 309	205 257	728	167 166	561 499	1,461 3,341	325	402	734
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	. 8	8 2	6 1	55 4	47 4	8	17 1	8	9	1,199 179	1,002	170 23	27 3
With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit	91 			124 985	97 161	27 222	49 598	19 198	30 460	862 1,101	350	171	53 580
Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	64	87	27	. 49	21	28	27	7	20	1,078	698	820	55
Running water in dwelling unit			217 22	866		156 11	392 81	179 30	818 51	16,619 136		4,337	
Running water within 50 feet		3 34	84	368 924	202 130	166 94	105 645	44 183	51 462	893 · 1,193	572	265	55
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply		40	64	255 32	95 11	160 21	507 12	52 3	455 9	415 305			
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive usc	391	277	120	415		77	164	85	79	18,341			246
Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure	. 11	2 18 8 2	-	56	54 1	2	30 3	28 1	2 2	1,489	1,409	76	4
Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy	76 1	ε. ε	ំ ខ	17	· 11	500 6 22	1,445 86 14	365 B	1,080 78 10	8,948 274 425	58	97	119
Not reporting toilet facilities BATHTUB OR SHOWER	. 3:	L 25	1 8 -					-					1.1.1
Exclusive use	. 39	o[10)	51	49	79 2 505	208 29 1,487	92 26 368	116 3 1,119	12,645 1,549 4,993	1,452	93	4
None Not reporting bathtub or shower			469 3 13			22	1,407	5	1,119	374			30

526908 O - 43 - 23

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	GRAND	
SUBJECT FREMONT GARFIELD CILPIN	<u> </u>	T	
SUBJECT The Canon City Florence Rural- Rural- Rural- The Rural- R	- The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units 5,749 1,693 825 1,926 1,805 3,415 1,997 1,418 1,045 948	97 1,79	1,422	373
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE 5,246 1,631 786 1,721 1,108 3,063 1,848 1,215 580 523 Mil occupied units 5,246 1,631 786 1,721 1,108 3,063 1,848 1,215 580 523	57 1,02 57 1,02	716 716	307 305
White 5,211 1,615 7/84 1,705 1,105 3,057 1,843 1,214 580 523 Negro 32 14 1 15 2 4 4 - -	- 1,02		2
Percent Negro and other nonwhite 0.7 1.0 0.3 0.9 0.2 0.8 0.8 0.1 -	- 0.1	4 .	0.7 172
Universe during $21.0 44.8 50.8 49.5 66.4 52.1 45.7 62.0 49.1 46.2 Percent of total occupied and 32.0 92.0 92.0 92.0 92.0 92.0 92.0 92.0 9$	- 54.	54.1	56.0
Wintce 9 7 1 - 1 2 2	-		:
Construction 2,524 900 387 837 350 1,466 1,004 462 295 271 Tenant-occupied units 2,524 900 387 837 350 1,466 1,004 462 295 271 White 2,499 892 386 872 349 1,462 1,001 461 295 271	24 46 24 46		135 133
Negro	-	2 -	ž
Vacant units, for sale or rent 439 58 31 190 160 275 124 151 281 256 Decent of all dwalling units 7.5 5.4 3.8 9.9 12.3 6.1 6.2 10.6 26.9 27.0	25 57 - 32.	1 37.9	87 9.9
Ordinary 416 54 29 186 147 225 117 109 127 117 Seasonal 12 1 1 2 8 42 6 36 150 135	10 23 15 32	7 307	17 20
Not reporting 11 3 1 2 5 7 1 5 1 2 5 1 <th1< th=""> 1 1 <</th1<>	15 19	6 167	29 9
Ordinary 56 4 8 12 32 29 7 22 15 13 Seasonal - - 3 5 48 18 30 169 156	13 15	0 130	20
1930: All private families 4,765 1,398 - 2,233 1,134 2,609 1,455 1,154 415 382 Owner families 2,643 712 - 1,097 684 1,340 642 698 210 189	33 62 21 34	8 165	240 183
Percent owner 55.9 51.6 - 49.5 74.1 52.4 45.1 61.6 56.7 57.4 Tenant families 2.081 669 - 1,121 291 1,218 783 435 148 140	- 57. 8 25		78,2 51 6
Population 21,001 009 - 15 9 51 30 21 57 53		10	
Total population, 1940 19,742 6,690 2,632 6,247 4,173 10,560 5,993 4,567 1,625 1,456	169 3,58 3.96 3.5		1,139 3.71
Total population, 1930	122 2,10	8 1,248	850 5.56
	3.70 3.6 97 1,79		
All dwelling units 5,749 1,693 825 1,926 1,305 3,415 1,997 1,418 1,045 948 TYPE OF STRUCTURE			
1-family detached 4,746 1,134 624 1,730 1,258 2,877 1,462 1,395 938 841 1-family attached 57 23 24 10 10 27 27 - 1 1		34 83	1 1
1-family attached 57 28 24 10 10 27 27 1 1 2-family side-by-side 182 132 25 20 4 76 70 6 6 6 2-family side-by-side 182 132 25 20 4 76 70 6 6 6 2-family other 182 64 46 50 22 82 76 6 16 16	- 1	36 184 12 10 3 3	8
3-family	-	4 4 75 75	
1 to 4-family with business 159 65 32 58 4 89 87 1 64 64 5 to 9-family 106 94 12 - - 108 -	-		-
10 19 Junity or more 1	-	14 15	1
YEAR BUILT	12 5	07 446	61
1935 to 1940 328 59 10 140 119 402 270 182 122 110 1930 to 1934 270 63 11 76 120 215 122 93 58 45 1925 to 1929 395 124 26 160 85 125 92 93 76 69	13 2	28 173 59 11	5 53
1925 to 1929 395 124 26 160 85 185 92 93 76 69 1920 to 1924 409 114 13 154 128 217 79 138 42 35 1910 to 1919 986 322 31 350 2983 745 355 390 105 69	7 8	88 250 22 231	0 - 38 7 85
1900 to 1909 1,622 454 303 533 832 864 573 311 126 112 1890 to 1899 931 354 143 318 116 441 307 134 148 135	13	85 12' 47 2'	25
1880 to 1889 264 112 4 108 40 179 187 52 153 146 1860 to 1879 85 43 2 26 14 3 2 1 196 189	7	6	4) ²
1859 or earlier 2 - 1 1 - 1 3 3 Not reporting year built 447 48 282 50 57 143 70 73 16 15	ĩ	53 4	4 9
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs 5,428 935 546 1,159 788 2,039 1,359 580 645 583	62 1,5		
With private bath and priv. flush toilet 1,673 770 413 360 130 839 727 112 110 99 With private flush toilet, no priv. bath 98 17 25 44 12 55 52 4 20 20	1	10 34 22 12	0 2
With running water, no priv. flush toilet 640 114 96 316 114 454 384 120 131 125 No running water in dwelling unit 1,017 34 12 439 582 690 246 444 384 339	45 7	12 18 89 57	2 217
Needing major repairs 2,017 639 221 661 476 1,231 544 687 360 354 With private bath and priv. flush toilet 447 527 65 43 9 164 134 30 32 32	-	58 11 8	6 2
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath 74 35 29 7 2 41 39 2 9 8 With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet, 101 559 181 69 259 50 233 155 78 101 98	1		4 3
No running water in dwelling unit 937 95 55 372 415 793 216 577 238 216 No running water in dwelling unit 937 95 55 372 415 793 216 577 238 216 Not reporting repair or plumbing 804 119 58 66 41 145 94 51 20 11			0 43 6 18
WATER SUPPLY			6 97
Running water in dwelling unit 3,691 1,522 752 1,087 330 1,849 1,491 358 409 387 Hand pump in dwelling unit 145 4 6 35 100 87 4 63 14 12 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 119 12 10 9 12 <td>2</td> <td></td> <td>22 22</td>	2		22 22
Running water within 50 feet 498 109 47 254 88 385 274 112 118 55 Other water supply within 50 feet 945 19 12 358 525 580 114 466 148 127	21		13 125
No water supply within 50 feet 412 7 7 149 249 463 84 379 353 324 Not reporting water supply 58 32 1 13 12 50 30 20 3 3	-		35 6
	13		65
TOILET FACILITIES First toilet in structure, exclusive use 2,418 1,216 583 459 160 1,143 991 152 175 162	1		11 3 1
TOILET FACILITIES 2,418 1,216 583 459 160 1,143 991 152 162 Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use 2,418 1,216 583 459 160 1,143 991 152 24 Flush toilet in structure, shared 322 251 46 30 5 184 182 2 24 24 Nonflush toilet in structure 5 1 3 1 4 4 2 3 3	-		
TOILET FACILITIES 2,418 1,216 583 459 1.60 1,143 991 152 175 162 Flush toilet in structure, shared	81 1. 3	44	30 290 36 8
TOILET FACILITIES 2,418 1,216 583 459 160 1,143 991 152 175 162 Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use 2,418 1,216 583 459 160 1,143 991 152 175 162 Flush toilet in structure, shared 322 231 46 30 5 184 182 2 24 24 Nonflush toilet in structure 5 1 3 - 1 4 4 - 3 3 Outside toilet or privy 2,856 176 184 1,400 1,093 1,941 752 1,169 629 748		44	
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	3	44 51 447 3 8	36 8

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

		GUNNISON			HINSDALE		**** <u>****</u> ****	HUE	RFANO			JACKSON		JEFF	ERSON
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Walsen- burg	Rural- nonferm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural~ nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Golden
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE	2,577	1,838	739	328	255	68	4,886	1,673	1,798	865	789	411	378	11,799	1,037
All occupied units	1,763 1,754 9	1,363 1,354 9	400 400	124 122 1	90 88 1	34 54	4,066 3,992 70	1,620 1,576 43	1,646 1,626 19	800 790 8	525 525 -	301 301	224 224	8,763 8,733 16	976 978
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units	0.5 809	0.7 557	- 252	1 1.6 83	1 - 56	- 27	4 1,8 1,958	1 2.7 692	1 1.2 598	2 1.3 568	- 276	- 116	160	14 0.3 5,264	3 0.3 502
Percent of total occupied White Negro	45.9 805 4	40.9 553 4	63.0 252	66.9 82 1	- 55 1	27	48.2 1,934 20	42.7 679 12	42.4 693	71.0 562 4 2	52.6 276	38.5 116	71.4	60.1 5,250 11	51.4 508
Other nonwhite	954 949 5	806 801 5	148 148	41 40	34 33	7 7	2,108 2,058 50	928 897 31	1 948 933 15	282 228 228 4	249 249	185 185	64 64	3,499 3,483 5	474 471
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units	560 21.7	549 19.0	- 211 28.6 39	1 116 35.9 118	1 86 33.7	30	- 246 5.7	- 48 2.9	- 150 8.3	- 48 5.5	172 21.8	- 75 18.2	- 97 25.7	11 1,877 11.7	3 44 4.2
Ordinary Seasonal	301 2 254	218 129 2 126	172	- 3 83	83 - 3 79	-	246 - - -	48 - 5	150	48 - - 17	77 74 21 92	36 26 13 35	41 48 8 57		44 - 17
Ordinary Seasonal	109 145 1,510	66 60 1,171	43 85 339	34 49 151	80 49 117	4 - 34	17 7 8,969	5 - 1,354	2 - 1,741	10 7 874	50 42 391	10 25 187	40 17 204	122 1,537 5,829	14
Owner families Percent owner Tenant families		482 42.2 659 30	257 77.4 75 7	85 61.2 54	62 56.9 47 8	23 - 7 4	1,595 41.8 2,225 149	598 45.4 718 38	403 23,9 1,286	594 72.9 221 59	212 57.3 158 21	80 45.5 96	192 68.0 62 10	3,815 66.2 1,952	-
Not reporting tenure POPULATION Total population, 1940	6,192	4,795	1,897	349	245	104	16,088	5,855		3,507	1,798		786	80,725	8,175
Population per occupied unit Totai population, 1930 Population per private family	3.51 5,527 3.66	8.52 4,228 3.61	3,49 1,299 3,83	2.81 449 2.97	2.72 336 2.87	3.06 113 3.32	3.96 17,062 4.30		7,412	4.38 4,147 4,74	8.42 1,386 3.54	9.86 605			3.25
All dwelling units	2,577	1,838	789	323	255	68	4,336	1,678	1,798	865	789	411	378	11,799	1,037
1-family detached	27	18	722	1		67	3,296 190 346 132		23 102	794 10 88 16	784 15 20 6	15	-	61	721 5 22 88
3-family 4-family 1- to 4-family with business	27 12 42	27 8 41	- 4 1		- 8	-	136 52 79	52 50	24	3 - 2	9	9	-		60 84 36
5 - to 9-family 10 - to 19-family 20-family or more Other dwelling place	47	47		1	-		54 11 86	-	-	-		2	2	46	12 23
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	326 181 186	. 100	81	. 87	21	16	281	. 78	121	82	149	3 77	66	1,526	22
1925 to 1929. 1920 to 1924. 1910 to 1919. 1900 to 1909.	195 430	250	79 180 152		12	3 11 5	735	396 376 257	5 241 5 527 7 393	98 208 163	63 126 106	3 35 5 50 5 54	3 30 5 71 5 52	1,537	42 85
1890 to 1899 1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879	198 286 27	263	23	68	1 59	3			90 4 90	30 25	12		2 10	390	189 249
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	186	167	19		5	-	278						8		
Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv, bath With running water, no priv, flush toilet.	1,892 445 24 346 1,075	5 885 1 21 3 296	60 8 52) 6 3 - 3	4 	589		1 190 5 2 8 159	18 2 25		3 96 4 J 3 ZJ	5 37 L 3 L 21	7 4,802 3 242 8 1,470	685 66 123
No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	- 584 - 71	437	145	5 21	16	5	1,995	810	B 792 2 53	363	218	3 14 1	4 74	1,412	30 7
With running water, no priv. flush tollet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	160 335	5 199	136	2		1	1,45	46	5 620	366	171	5 110	6	5 739	12
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit									4 522						
Hand pump in dwelling unit. Running water within 50 feet Other water supply within 50 feet. No water supply within 50 feet. Not reporting water supply.		4 21: 9 376 5 230	5 119 5 323 5 119	9 - 3 3 27 5 -	1 - 9 230 8 J	1 1 49 7	980 861 831	2 19	7 298	65 372 372 332	5 31 2 20 3 25	9 1: 8 11 1 16	3 2 7 9 2 8	6 472 1 2,07 9 1,18	2 36 9 31 1 5
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	1,82	2 4. 9 1,180 1 7	1 1 9 649 1 17	2 			8,104 21		1 9 4 1 5 69	786	63	3 1 4 33 9	8 6 29	- 22 1 8 6 5,31 3 18	5 76 B - S 105 7 15
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	55 4 1,90	5 4 8 1,25	4 50 8 650	1 5 30	1 3	2 63	3,30	5 4	4 9	8 809	54	9 1 34		- 23	8 80 7 198

.

Table 22.-OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	JEFFER	SONCon.		KIOWA.			CIT CARSO		on base is l		AKE			LA	PLATA	
SUBJECT	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Lead- ville	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The	Durango	Rural-	Rural- farm
	8,128	2,634	1,022	418	604										nonfarm	
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE				,	604	2,279	944	1,335	2,391	1,616	752	23	4,692	1,768	1,485	1,439
All occupied units	5,478 5,461	2,309 2,299	819 819	389 389	430 430	1,999 1,999	916 916	1,083 1,083	2,001 2,001	1,411 1,411	571 571	19 19	4,112 4,004	1,677 1,662	1,197 1,170	1,238 1,172
Negro Other nonwhite	12 5	4	-	-	-	-	-			-	-	-	10 98	8	2 25	66
Percent Negro and other nonwhite	0.3	0.4	- 434	- 192	- 242	- 873	389	- 484	-	-	-	-	2.6	0.9	2.3	5.3
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied		64.7 1,491	53.0 434	49,4	56.3 242	43.7	42.5	404 44.7 484	1,124	889 63.0	224 39.2	11	2,198 53.5	822 49.0	640 53.5	736 59.5
White Negro Other nonwhite	8	3	-	-			-	404	1,124	889	224	11 -	2,139 2	819	· 632 1	688
Tenant-occupied units	2,211 2,204	814 808	. 985 385	197 197	188 188	1,126	527	599 599	877 877	522 522	347	8	57 1,914	2 855	557	48 502
Negro Other nonwhite	4	1 5	-	-	-	-	-		-	-	347	8	1,865	843	538 1	484
Vacant units, for sale or rent	1,121	212	182	23	159	256	25	231	268	197	69	- 2	41 506	5	18 263	16 164
Percent of all dwelling units	13.8 245	8.0 117	17.8	5.5 23	26.3 150	11.2 223	2.6 24	17.3	11.2 215	12.2	9.2 39	ī	10.8 279	4.5	17.7	11.4
Seasonal Not reporting	875 1	92 3	3 6	-	3 6	2 31	1 -	1 31	41 12	12 10	28 8	1	223 4		163 1	60 3
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	1,529 67	113 41	21 15	6 6	15 9	24 23	3 3	21 20	122 18	8 8	112	8	74 66	12 12	25 24	37
Seasonal	1,462	72	6	-	6	· 1	-	. 1	104	-	102	2	8	- 1	1 1	7
1930: All private families	3,691 2,270	2,138 1,545	946 515	333	613 350	2,300	785 386	1,515 786	1,405 937	1,071 777	· 309 141	26 19	3,239 1,678	1,414 663	647 298	1,178
Percent owner	62.1 1,384	73.1 568	58.9 360	52.5 149	62.4 211	51.4 1,107	49.6 392	52.4 715	67.9 442	73.5 280	47.5 156	- 6	53.0 1,487	47.8	47.3	62.5 480
Not reporting tenure POPULATION	37	25	71	19	52	21	7	14	27	14	12	1	74	26	17.	31
Total population, 1940	19,391	8,159	2,793	1,233	1,560	7,512	3,078	4,439	6,883	4,774	2,039	70	15,494	5,887	4,507	5,100
Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930	8.54 13,729	3.53 8,081	3,41 3,786	3.17 1,202	3.63 2,584	3.76 9,725	8.35 2,976	4.10 6,749	3.44 4,899	3.38 3,771	3,57	-	3.77	3.51	3.77	4.12
Population per private family	3.72	3.78	4,00	3.61	4,22	4.23	3.79	4.45	8,48	3.52	3.30	108 4.15	12,975 4.01	5,400 3.82	2,518 3.89	5,057 4.29
All dwelling units	8,128	2,634	1,022	418	604	2,279	944	1,335	2,391	1,616	752	23	4,692	1,758	1,485	1,439
1-family detached	7,270	2,473	943	344	599	2,054	727	1,327	2,005	1,316	665	23	8,838	1,155	1,268	1,415
1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	52 110	4 48	9 8	9	2	16 54	16 54	-	43 38	40 20	3 18	-	29 190	7	19	1,415
2-family other	206 72	56 12	24 3	22 3	2-	26 -	18 -	8 · _	42 21	36 18	6 3	· -	146 78	122	22 15	2
4-family 1- to 4-family with business	40 173	4	4 20	4 19	1	12 83	12 83	-	8 51	-8 37	 14	·	40 82	36 63	4	-
5- to 9-family 10- to 19-family	115 34	-	6	6	-	11 10	11 10	-	67 75	67 63	-		180 23	155	25	
20-family or more Other dwelling place	56	26	5	5	-	- 13	13	- 1	41	- 11	- 30	-	86	30	49	- 7
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	1 000	000				·										
1930 to 1934	1,796 1,215 1,590	323 289	58 75	42 36	16 39	49 107	27 37	22 70	298 83	40 23	257 60	- 1	929 342	141 · 79	586 155	202 108
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	1,590 1,166 982	299 329	81 142	36 53	45 89	214 450	60 202	154 248	34 29	- 2	33 27	1	374 347	137 116	1E0 84	117
1900 to 1909	622	456 432	458 148	164 60	294 88	960 406	378 210	582 196	59 323	14 255	44 62	1 6	947 774	244 418	229 127	474
1880 to 1889	282 82 27	231 119	18 9	7 8	11 6	24 2	11 2	13 -	658 718	596 542	61 161	1 10	598 210	480 137	6B 43	50
1860 to 1879 1859 or earlier	6	68 10	2		2	-	-	-	104 8	75 8	28	1	14	4	7	3 1
Not reporting year built STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	360	78	31	17	14	67	17	50	82	61	19	2	149	6	65	78
Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet	6,612 8,824	2,036 794	723	362	361	985.	458	527	1,625	1,013	595	17	8,001	1,267	945	789
With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet	163 1,031	14 316	89 2	82 2	7	261 14	228 11	83 3	623 30	404 26	218 4	1	1,192	954	168	70
No running water in dwelling unit	2,094	912	169 463	129 149	40 314	228 482	149 70	79 412	526 446	469 114	54 319	3 13	394 1,333	179 62	159 609	56 662
Needing major repairs	952 306	430 73	282 4	53 2	229 2	1,192 109	449 102	743 7	614 101	491 100	118 1	5	1,501	482	448	571
With private flush tollet, no priv. bath	55 167	4 50	7	- 4	- 3	17 254	14 201	3 53	10 299	10 260	38		170 108	144 104	20 8	6 1
No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	424 564	303 168	271 17	47	224	812	182	680	204	121	79	1	144 1,079	77 157	49 876	18 546
WATER SUPPLY	003	100	73	. 3	14	102	87	65	152	112	39	1	190	19	98	79
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit	5,878 181	1,332 90	273 48	220 13	58 85	909	729	180	1,669	1,347	817	5	2,137	1,544	430	163
Running water within 50 feet	348 1,242	88 806	109	71 65	38 269	170 180	7 90	168 90	4 280	3 155	1 71	- 4	246 361	1,344	99 141	146
No water supply within 50 feet	885 94	291 27	231 7	29	269 202 7	676 802	80 91	596 271	228 229	49 96	170 186	9	1,155	28 65	481	646 354
TOILET FACILITIES			ŕ	-	۲	42	7	35	31	26	5	-	65	3	25	354
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared	4,060 139	938 11	97 18	87 18	10	415	369	46	792	567	284	1	1,582	1,289	208	
Nonflush toilet in structure.	86 3,609	2 1,599	2 864	308	2	64	64 6	ī	110 6	96 5	14 1	-	272	243	208 27	85 2
No toilet or privy	119 115	1,599 53 31	. 34 . 7	308 5	556 29	1,654 86	478 17	1,181 69	1,374 31	876 13	479 16	19 2	2,681 88	1 209 22	1,194	3 1,284
BATHTUB OR SHOWER		31	Y I	-	7	53	15	38	78	59	18	. 1	64	22 10	35 20	31 34
Exclusive use	3,904 147	963 11	106 20	88 20	18	419	363 53	56	804	575	227	2	1,414	1,111	205	- 98
None	3,887 190	1,622	887	308	579 7	1,668 189	518	1,150	118 1,410	105 899	13 490	21	266	238 413	205	· . 1
					· · · · ·	103	10	129	.59	37	22		72	413	1,223	1,304 36

.

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	1								on base is	less than 1	00]					
SUBJECT		l	LARIMER	l	r		LAS	ANDIAS			LINCOLN			1.00	JAN	·····
	The county	Fort Collins	Love- land	Rural- nonfarm	Rural - farm	The county	Trin- idad	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Sterling	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE	14,281	4,012	1,922	5,016.	3,331	9,184	3,644	3,637	1,903	1,862	847	1,015	5,132	2,164	743	2,225
All occupied units	10,324 10,314 9 1	3,792 3,784 8	1,845 1,845 -	2,128 2,127 1	2,559 2,558	8,220 8,113 88	3,530 3,460 63	3,164 3,135 20	1,526 1,518 5	1,656 1,655 1	814 814 -	842 841 1	4,663 4,646 7	2,081 2,074 7	713 712 -	1,869 1,860
Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	0.1	0.2 1,773 46.8	1,041 56,4	1,059 49.8	1 1,161 45,4	19 1.3 3,736 45.5	7 2.0 1,543	9 0.9 1,273	3 0.5 980	0.1 793	387	0.1 406	10 0,4 1,949	0.3	1 0.1 330	9 0.5 706
White	5,028 6	1,767	1,041	1,059	1,161	3,705 26 5	43.7 1,519 20 4	40.2 1,270 3	60.3 916 3 1	47.9 793 -	47.5 387 -	48.2 406	41,8 1,940 4 5	43.9 909 4 -	46.3 380 -	37.8 701 5
White	5,290 5,286 8 1	2,019 2,017 2	804 804	1,069 1,068 1	1,398 1,397 -	4,484 4,408 62 14	1,987 1,941 43 3	1,891 1,865 17 9	606 602 2 2	863 862 1	427 427	436 435 1	2,714 2,706 3	1,168 1,165 3	383 382 - 1	1,163 1,159 - 4
Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units Ordinary	20.5 673	175 4.4 167	72 3.7 71	2,082 41.5 194	603 18.1 301	826 9.0 789	105 2.9 105	398 10.9 375	323 17.0 309	186 10,0 185	26 3.1 26	160 15.8 159	400 7.8 338	76 3.5 76	28 3.8 27	296 13.3 235
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary Seasonal	2,238 21 1,025 203 822	5 2 45 38 7	- 1 5 5	1,942 6 806 63 743	290 12 169 97 72	29 8 138 78 60	- 9 7 2	20 3 75 25 50	9 5 54 46 8	1 20 20	7	1 13 13	58 4 69 41 28	- 7	1 - 2 2	57 4 60 32 28
1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner Tenant families Not reporting tenure	4,402	8,162 1,624 52.8 1,451 87	1,487 861 59.9 576 50	1,621 760 52.0 701 160	2,340 1,157 52.9 1,029 154	8,569 3,563 42.8 4,769 237	3,082 1,448 48.1 1,563 71	3,453 876 25.9 2,505 72	2,034 1,239 63.9 701 94	1,963 1,117 58.0 809 37	749 373 50.8 361 15	1,214 744 52.4 448 22	4,497 2,001 46.4 2,309 187	1,717 830 50.4 818 69	787 312 40.9 450 25	1,993 859 45.2 1,041 93
POPULATION Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	35,539 3.44 33,137 <u>3.85</u>	12,251 3.23 11,489 3.63	6,145 9.33 5,506 3.70.	7,237 3.40 5,951 3.67	9,906 3.87 10,191 4.36	32,369 3.94 36,008 4.20	13,223 3.75 11,732 3.81	12,837 4.05 15,074 4.37	6,309 4.13 9,202 4.52	5,882 3.55 7,850 4.00	2,668 3.28 2,710 3.62	8,214 3.82 5,140 4,23	18,370 3.94 19,946 4.44	7,411 3,56 7,195 4,19	2,717 3.81 3,298 4.11	8,242 4.41 9,513 4.77
All dwelling units TYPE OF STRUCTURE	14,281	4,012	1,922	5,016	9,331	9,184	3,644	3,637	1,903	1,862	847	1,015	5,132	2,164	743	2,225
	11,663 62 442 806 234 192 275 163 66 86	2,658 16 198 490 132 100 84 161 108 46 19	1,487 4 66 144 48 32 54 25 12 20 80	4,331 33 150 112 45 60 133 83 43 - 26	3,187 9 28 60 - 21 6 - 11	7,046 90 578 500 294 168 204 155 80 29 40	2,389 302 262 204 120 89 120 80 29	2,878 43 240 198 75 48 105 35 - - 15	1,779 17 36 40 15 - 10 - 7 - 6	1,648 6 14 66 21 8 65 27 - 7	639 4 14 66 21 8 64 27 - 4	1,009 2 - - 1 - 3	4,283 49 114 230 93 56 80 121 34 44 28	1,445 24 104 188 90 56 41 181 34 44 17	640 23 10 18 3 - 38 - - 11	2,198 2 - 24 - 1 - - -
1935 to 1940	1,704	152 158 477 481 860 1,222 447 146 28 - 41	112 51 122 190 470 716 177 30 20 	1,263 820 821 533 746 519 90 41 15 2 166	293 217 284 338 893 751 309 181 42 2 71	653 425 536 1,008 2,082 2,358 1,028 467 174 29 429	156 50 118 319 659 1,201 638 252 99 25 117	366 184 237 403 877 886 254 142 40 1 247	181 181 181 286 546 271 181 73 85 8 65	60 91 168 815 759 349 36 20 4 4 - 60	30 35 61 157 332 156 26 16 3 - 31	80 56 107 158 427 193 10 4 1 - 29	226 183 355 776 2,355 794 188 80 3 172	74 40 163 383 858 351 116 51 1 127	65 44 43 104 348 107 10 10 - 12	87 99 149 289 1,149 336 62 19 2 2 33
Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv, bath With running water, no priv, flush toilet Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	11,980 5,931 370 1,866 3,813 1,801 291 59	3,570 2,788 133 438 211 318 118 21	1,611 1,130 73 279 129 198 62 14	4,839 1,514 133 894 1,798 499 77 14	2,460 499 31 255 1,675 786 34 4	5,918 1,695 103 1,288 2,832 2,720 302 47	2,439 1,466 82 592 299 901 278 47	2,482 193 18 607 1,614 1,048 19	1,047 36 39 919 771 5	999 355 30 179 435 803 43 12	621 320 27 150 124 197 31 11	978 95 99 911 606 12 1	8,475 1,433 88 419 1,535 1,487 262 31	1,610 1,175 70 221 144 508 230 29	492 117 11 109 255 226 16 2	1,373 141 7 89 1,136 753 16
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	298 1,219 500	49 130 124	69 53 118	75 333 178	45 703 85	546 1,825 546	962 214 304	154 875 157	30 736 85	82 666 60	60 95 29	82 571 31	166 1,028 170	111 138 46	36 172 25	19 718 99
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit. Hand pump in dwelling unit. Running water within 50 feet. Other water supply within 50 feet. No water supply within 50 feet. Not reporting water supply.	9,031 425 1,245 2,398 1,076 106	3,638 2 323 26 6 17	1,711 5 141 47 11 7	2,796 96 599 766 704 55	886 322 182 1,559 355 27	4,227 134 1,742 1,545 1,424 112	3,026 5 404 148 17 44	1,030 76 1,181 709 601 40	171 53 157 688 806 28	721 72 89 619 353 8	617 3 69 102 52 4	104 69 20 517 301 4	2,452 427 123 1,687 383 60	1,873 24 88 158 14 7	298 87 26 264 59 9	281 316 9 1,265 310 44
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy No treporting toilet facilities	6,870 856 31 6,094 269 161	3,142 505 1 313 19 32	1,342 225 5 329 10 11	1,804 114 20 2,834 164 80	582 12 5 2,618 76 38	2,271 392 7 6,078 295 141	1,991 376 4 1,196 31 46	234 16 3 3,168 159 57	46 - 1,714 105 38	454 73 8 1,227 76 24	402 73 7 338 18 9	52 - 1 889 58 1.5	1,652 327 6 2,750 126 71	1,533 307 302 8 14	152 15 3 584 26 13	167 5 3 1,914 92 44
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	6,550 896 6,650 185	2,991 480 518 28	1,257 230 . 420 15	1,716 168 3,027 105	586 18 2,685 42	2,203 393 6,413 175	1,871 373 1,342 58	276 20 8,272 69	56 1,799 48	426 ,74 1,386 26	368 74 399 6	58 937 20	1,758 336 2,965 73	1,435 815 403 11	142 17 572 12	181 4 1,990 50

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available. Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

· 				init or fami	ly not show	m where pop	pulation ba	se is less that	MOFFAT		بر میرد و در میماند. ا	IONTEZUMA	<u>mporen</u> 2:Subat
SUBJECT	r				T	MINERAL							
	The county	Grand Junction	Rural- nonfara	Rural- fars	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- fam	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE	9,828	3,728	2,435	3,667	601	287	314	1,799	1,025	776	2,919	1,592	1,327
All occupied units	9,156 9,118	3,574 8,548	2,223 2,220	8,859 8,845	294 294	243 243	51 51	1,556 1,554	942 941	614 613 1	2,679 2,548 2	1,477 1,348 2	1,202
Negro Other nonwhite	23 20	22 4	. 1	14	-	-			1	0.2	134 5.1	127	7
Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units	0.5 5.290	0.7 1,758	0.1 1,320	0.4 2,212	123	100	23	0 .1 828	0.1 492	396	1,474	711	768
Percent of total occupied	57.8 5,272	49.2 1,748	59.4 1,819	65.9 2,205	41.8 123	41.2 100	23	58.2 825	45,9 432	64.5 896	55.0 1,858	49.1 600	68.5 758
Other nonwhite	10 8 3,866	9 1 1,816	1 - 903	- 7 1,147	171	143	28	728	510	218	116 1,205	111 766	5 439 437
White	3,841 13	1,800 13	. 901	1,140	171	143	28	726	509	217 1	1,185	748	- 2
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent	12 511	8 140	2 155	7 216	214	- 19	201	1 195	1 72	- 128	18 191	16 98	93
Percent of all dwelling units	5.2	3.8	6.4 109	5.9 201	35.6	4.5	64.0		7.0	15.9 108	6.5 187	6.2 97	7.0 90
Seasonal	57	- 2	45	12] 199	5	194	12		12 3	2 2	1 -	1 2
Vacant, not for sale or rent	161 91	14	55	92 55	93	31	62 4	48		39 84	49 40	17 16	32 24
Seasonal	70	-	33	87	85	27	58	6	1	5	9 1,897	1 868	8 1,029
1930: All private families	6,603 3,885 59.0	2,579 1,404 52,9	1,296 632 49.9	2,628 1,799 59.6	116	94	36		287	607	965	347	618 60,9
Tenant families	2,669	1,249	635	785	i 96			476	917	159	906 26	509	397 14
POPULATION	<u>~</u>					har of the contrast, we							5 A) #
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	38,791 3.69	12,479		18,273							10,463 3.91	3.69	5,015 4.17
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	25,908	10,247	5,080								7,798		4,431 4.81
All dwelling units			1						1,02:	3 776	2,919	1,592	1,927
TYPE OF STRUCTURE					_						2,455	1,173	1,280
1-family detached	80	25	54		1) t	i) 4	4) :	E) i s	7) i	5) 3	24	22	2
2-family side-by-side	434	314	54	6	5 \$: : 2		4 54 - 34 - 21	5 2	3 8		3 40	8
3-family 4-family) 112	104	L) - 4	- i	5		-) .	- 50	-		4	4	3
1- to 4-family with business	316	3 292	26		6 6	<u> </u> :	-	- 5	5 5	6 -	2] :
10- to 19-family 20-family or more Other dwelling place	87 27 155	27		•]				1 10	-	- -	17	z 1.55	17
YEAR BUILT		1 10	1 30)					E E E	271
1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	1,81 65	5 143	3 226	: 28	6 - 54	3 1:	3 4	2 80 5 17	e 9	2 86	5 87	8 168	210
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924	68:	7 819	9 199	38	9 8	เ 2	6 5	4 28 5 29	9 18	17 11	2 35	8 22	135
1910 to 1919 1900 to 1909	2,33	5 1,170	0 408	3 75	57 15	0] 10	2 4	2 46 8 14	ю <u>-</u>		ອ] ສຣ	9 18	158
1890 to 1899	.] 12	5 71	е, с	7 4	ю	3	3	- 2		1 2	0 7	29 3) 40
1850 to 1879	-1.	3	3 1	1)	1	-1	1	-1	-1	42 2	-1		
Not reporting year built		0 11	6 14	2 19	2	7	Ϋ́] .	-		**	* *	-	
Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush tollet.								08 1,18 31 34		70 51 41 1	9 40)4 3 8	18
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet.		7 17	7 4	7] J	13 16 3			1 1	88	39 3	9 2]		29
No running water in dwelling unit	- 3,48	25	1 90	0 2,3	31 46	1	15 2 18		l l	28 45 01 23		05 55 71 89	1
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet.		9 3	0 S	5	14	-	-	-	78	71	2 '	78 7	
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet		7 2	6 1 7 6	1 :			1	-1 .	66		.5 10	01 9 52 20	5 6
No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	72 86		6 18 3 15		23	7	5			1	1	18 6	
WATER SUPPLY							-		~			45 78	6 59
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit	44	59 /	3 12	7 3	89	23	21	2	58	16 5	6		7 75
Running water within 50 feet Other water supply within 50 feet	5. 2,3	נ בי	10 46	. 1,8	73 2	71 1	56] 1	15 3	1 (28:	.45 21	37 8	29 34 86 17 93 26	3 665
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply			15 30 24 1		72 27	2	42 2		87 1 49			93 20 95 1	
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use		2,75	81 84				26					24 50	
Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure	6	50 57 20	78 78 6	70 5	2	1	1	-	62 2	82 2	-	53 5	- (
Outside toilet or privy	4,8 1	38 20 60 1		60 1	.03	10	9	1	45	45 10		92 14	2 50
Not reporting toilet facilities			73	45	88	2	2	-	67	55	12	55 3	
Exclusive use					28 3	61 1	29	82 4	150 79	124 1			
None	5,2	97 50	64 1,5					1,1	211 · ·	181 7	30 ຂ,3		7 1,274
Not reporting bathtub or shower	1	08	88	···		-1	L		~~	<u></u>		<u> </u>	-L

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

		MONT					GAN			less than 1	OTERO				OURAY	<u>i i i join hiter</u> i
SUBJECT	The county	Montrose city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Fort Morgan	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	La Junta	Rocky Ford	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	4,469	1,428	1,027	2,008	4,630	1,478	1,219	2,193	6,807	2,077	1,114	1,797	1,819	692	487	205
All occupied units White Negro	4,080 4,066 7	1,360 1,355 5	930 928 2	1,790 1,783	4,470 4,462 6	1,439 1,438 1	1,165 1,162 3	1,866 1,862 2	6,446 6,335 59	2,009 1,961 40	1,061 1,051 5	1,714 1,703 3	1,662 1,620 11	625 625	438 438	187 187
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units	7 0,3 2,158	0.4 708	- 0.2 423	7 0.4 1,027	2 0.2 1,871	- 0.1 664	- 0.3 488	2 0.2 719	32 1.7 2,872	8 8.4 970	5 0.9 464	8 0.6 755	31 2.5 683	- 385	221	-
Percent of total occupied White Negro	52.9 2,153 4 1	52.1 704 4	45.5 488 -	57.4 1,026 -	41.9 1,867 3 1	46.1 663 1	41.9 486 2	38.5 718 - 1	44.6 2,826 32 14	48.3 945 22 3	43.7 458 S 3	44.0 749 - 6	41.1 674 7 2	53.6 335 -	50.5 221 -	61.0 114
Tenant-occupied units	1,922 1,913 3 6	652 651 1	507 505 2	763 757 -	2,599 2,595 3	775 775 -	677 676 1	1,147 1,144 2	3,574 3,509 27	1,039 1,016 18	597 593 2	959 954 3	979 946 4	290 290	217 217 -	73 73
Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units Ordinary	287 6.4 259	63 4.4 62	- 81 7.9 70	143 7.1 127	1 308 6.4 212	37 2.5 36	44 3,6 43	1 227 10.6 133	38 292 4.3 271	5 67 8,2 65	50 4.5 49	2 72 4.0 67	29 103 5.7 90	- 55 7.9 49	- 46 9.4 41	- 9 4.4 8
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	26 2 96 72	1 - - 5	11 - 16 13	14 2 75 54	94 2 52 33	1 2 2	1 10 8	93 1 40 23	18 3 69 29	- 2 1	1 - 3 3	3 - 11 7	12 1 54 18	6 12 11	5 3 8	1 9
Seasonal 1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner	24 2,234 1,434 51,6	905 463 58.5	366 171 48,4	21 1,563 800 52,2	19 4,263 1,929 47.4	1,166 623 54.3	2 1,078 463 44.6	17 2,019 843 44.6	40 6,028 2,629 45.8	- 1,892 896 49.9	- 946 393 42.8	4 1,498 613 43.8	36 1,692 727 44.9	1 569 320 58.5	- 389 199 53.5	1 180 121 69.1
Tenant families Not reporting tenure POPULATION	1,332 68	416 24	182 13	732	2,144 190	525 18	571 44	1,048 126	3,106 293	E99 97	526 27	788 97	893 72	827 22	173 17	54 5
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	3.78 11.748	4,764 9.50 8,566 3.94	3,327 3.58 1,353 3.70	7,327 4.09 6,823 4,37	17,214 3.85 18,284 4.29	4,884 3.39 4,423 3.79	4,285 3.68 4,844 4.03	8,045 4.31 9,317 4,71	23,571 3.66 24,890 4.05	7,040 3.50 7,193 3.80	3,494 3.29 3,426 3,62	6,307 3.66 6,169 4,12	6,730 4.05 7,602 4.49	2,089 3.34 1,784 3,14	1,423 3.25 1,110 2.65	666 3.56 674
All dwelling units		1,428	1,027	2,008	4,830	1,478	1,219	2,133	6,807	2,077	1,114	1,797	1,819	692		3.74 203
1-family detached 1-family attached	70 108 166 69	1,022 6 72 108 57	816 14 18 22 9	1,889 50 18 36 3	4,008 10 150 244 99	1,005 3 64 172 72	932 3 72 36 24	2,071 4 14 36 3	5,227 162 410 210 174	1,426 20 202 94 111	723 16 100 46 30	1,390 59 E4 42 33	1,668 67 24 26	606 9 14 6 9	7 12 0	198 2 2 -
4-family. 1- to 4-family with business. 5- to 9-family. 10- to 19-family. 20-family or more. Other dwelling place.	73 103	36 30 74 -	24 40 29 - 55	3	64 63 126 26 40	44 15 60 26 -	20 46 65 - 20	2	92 147 266 75 42	44 46 117 11 -	24 57 63 26 26	24 43 26 - 6	1 10 . 1	8 36 - -	E 34 -	2
YEAR EUILT 1935 to 1940	956 161 170 304 1,140 1,003 369 105 5	222 41 40 100 288 440 167 52 3	458 28 33 66 227 114 37 11	276 92 97 138 625 449 145 42 2 1 141	284 219 414 711 1,702 1,159 177 36 2 36 2 126	101 64 147 231 428 417 69 12 1	E0 57 93 216 391 300 39 10 - - 31	103 95 174 262 863 442 69 14 1 - 87	361 200 329 914 1,350 1,878 775 130 11 11 648	56 44 126 318 417 535 309 57 4 4	67 22 22 50 1066 418 297 41 1 10	163 79 103 349 433 380 50 11 2	75 35 78 197 514 545 119 21	15 21 21 11 54 105 284 62 4	E 14 9 7 4C 69 265 48 3	7 7 12 4 4 4 36 19 14 1 4 -
Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet	1,470 1,416 87	729 27 185 175 281 33	198 7 95 366 327 13	9 112 929 808 21	3,262 1,468 65 480 1,229 1,393 178	932 54 166 46 236 89	305 345 64	1,250 204 5 163 678 812 25	4,443 1,983 164 341 1,605 1,625 243	965 66 172 175 360 111	735 412 45 138 140 902 68	1,184 430 29 177 545 389 41	554 23	169 27 68 123 263 75	166 25 53 30 192 5 71	15 93 71 4
With private flush toilet, no priv, bath With running water, no priv, flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	12 142 1,175 184	55 164	43 268	44 743	56 168 991 175	45	20 56 205 60	2 44 741 71	57 203 1,132 739	98 144	24 52 138 77	5 44 299 224	9 521	53 106	48 45	5 61
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit	1,721 136 518 1,331 688 52	3 272 56 18	27 152 173 294	126 91 1,102 376	2,511 300 329 1,257 362 51		235 68	457 187 136 1,017 314 22	3,420 240 726 2,097 248 76	9 345 42 35	788 6 121 174 12 13	604 136	181 51 1,277 64	0 59 102 64	1 33 24 18	5 26 78 46
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared. Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy. No toilet or privy. Not reporting toilet facilities	1,178 243 2,869	829 174 2 402	225 67 1 690 20	124 2 2 1,777 74	1,849 314 5 2,535 66 61	1,141 208	465 105 1 613 11	243 1 4 1,810 52 23	2,625 493 14 3,420 118 137	1,334 261 5 400 33	590 167 3 301 9 44	65 2 1,109 53	164 - 1,610 23	323 33 - 316 7	293 33 143 5	2
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use Shared. None. Not reporting bathtub or shower.	1,171 233 2,994 67	. 177	52	2 1,831	1,728 313 2,720 69	210 207	100 675	255 3 1,838 37	2,384 472 3,845 106	627	516 157 419 20	71	1,627	35 873	i 35 198	175

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	يكسين يستني	PARK	ا م		PHILLIPS	Ť		PITKIN	}	and the second secon	PROWI	IRS	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farn	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Lanar	Rural- nonfarm	Rural - farm
All dwelling units OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE	1,862	1,187	725	1,508	738	770	799	571	228	3,752	1,313	952	1,487
All occupied units	1,059 1,058 1	661 661	398 397 1	1,395 1,395 -	784 724 -	671 671	569 568 1	864 863 1	- 205 205 -	8,299 3,275 11	1,292 1,284 7	865 854 2 9	1,142 1,137 2
Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	0.1 515 48.6	- 295 44.6	0.3 220 55,3	- 600 43.0	- 328 45,3	- 272 40,5	0.2 409 71.9	0.3 275 75.5	- 194 65.4	13 0.7 1,277 38.7	1 0.6 528 40.9	1.3 326 37,7	3 0.4 423 37.0
White	515	295 - -	220 - -	600 	328 - -	272	409	275	134	1,267 6 4	525 3	322 1 3	420 2 1
White Negro Other nonwhite	544 543 1	366 366 - -	178 177 1	795 795 -	396 396 -	399 399 - -	160 159 1	89 88 1 -	71 71	2,022 2,008 5 9	764 759 4	539 532 1 6	719 717 2
Vacant units, for sale or rent. Percent of all dwelling units. Ordinary. Seasonal	438 23.5 312 118	270 23.7 228 36	168 23.2 84	107 7.1 104	13 1.8 13	94 12.2 91	143 17.9 66	132 23.1 62 69	11 4,8 4 6	437 11.6 380 47	19 1.4 19	82 8.6 70 10	336 22.6 291 37
Not reporting. Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	8 365 97 268	50 506 56 150	82 2 159 41 118	- 3 5 1	1	3 5 4 1	75 2 87 31 56	1 75 30 45	1 12 1 1	10 15 16	2	10 2 5 5	8 9 9
1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner Tenant families Not reporting tenure	632 361 57.3 269	283 127 45.0 155	349 234 67.2 114	1,455 670 50,0 671 114	717 348 49,6 353 16	738 322 50.3 318 98	539 393 74.4 135	364 265 74.4 91 8	125 128 74.4 44 3	3,524 1,489 43.3 1,953 82	1,095 511 47.1 575	902 291 33.6 574 37	1,527 687 46.1 804 36
POPULATION Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	3,272 3.09	2,093 3.17	1,179 2,96	4,948	2,346 3.24	2,602 3.88	11. 1,636 3,23	1,122 3.08	714 3.48	12,304 3.73	4,445	3,186 3.68	4,673 4 <i>:</i> 09
Total population, 1930 Population per private family		897 3.17	1,155 3.81	5,797 3.98	2,600 3.63	3,197 _4.33	1,770 3,28	1,074 2,95	696 3.98	14,762 4.19	¹ 4,233 3,87	¹ 3,633 4.03	6,896 4,62
All dwelling units		1,137	725	1,508	738	770	799	571	228	3,752	1,318	952	1,487
1-family detached 1-family attached	12 26 16	999 8 28 14 9	714 4 - 2	1,381 7 16 18 9	617 5 16 14 9	764 2 4 -	762 1 - 3	535 1 - 3	227	3,109 32 140 158 93	854 9 90 138 57	804 20 42 10 33	1,451 3 8 10 3
4 family 1- to 4 family with business. 5- to 9-family. 10- to 19-family. 20-family or more. Other dweling place	- 52 17 11 - 4	-	2	8 30 28 - - 11	8 30 28 - - 11	-	- 6 12 12 - 3	- 12 12 - 2		36 43 96 11 -	32 19 76 11 - 27	20 20	4 - - 4
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	401 145 139 221 206 166 99 67	264 73 56 97 111 106 59 41 4	95 60 40 26	28 49 69 287 696 287 66 17 - - 9	23 21 157 353 114 44 8 -	15 26 48 130 343 173 22 9 - - 4	43 14 28 22 58 177 366 67 - - 24	1 17 111 333 54	20 12 17 21 41 66 33 13 	234 275 527 1,098 735 210 17 4 5	106 * 162 269 267 119	67 60 145 269 234 18 9 9 1 1	38 95 107 220 560 234 73 1 - 4 155
Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit	14 216 997	156 7 166 586	57 7 50 411	353 29 244 294	301 25 158 72	364 52 4 86 228	91 109	59 3 40 40 4?	35 51 61	637 39 208 209 209	626 25 69 162	169 13 110 272	29 575
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dweling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	25 29	5 3 1 1 5 16 7 159	2	80 12 36	59 7 5 8 77 1 39	391 21 46 325 15	70 6 176 196	0 63 5 5 2 161 5 145	1 3	7 107 1 21 7 144	66 18 38 200	5 39 3 2 3 67 5 238	3 1 19 714
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit	498	366	138	84	1 625	816	46	4 353	ц п	1 1,427	904	426	97
Hand pump in dwelling unit. Running water within 50 feet. Other water supply within 50 feet. No water supply within 50 feet. Not reporting water supply	119 512 623	61 2 269 3 375	56 243 8 245	5 34 11	4 48 4 35	309 95		0 71 7 56 8 61	3 3 3 2 3 4	9 1,172	30: 2 1: 3 44	169 5 251 5 62	63 906 248
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared. Nonflush toilet in structure. Outside toilet or privy. No toilet or privy. Not reporting toilet facilities		3 13 2 10 5 892 2 83		- 3 3 93 9 6	1 29 4 294 3 23	64 4	1 56 56 1	- 10	5 17 4	- 140	0 11 5 33 8 1	7 23 2 - 3 664 7 23	3 1,284 92
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	1.57	5 5 1 92	5 B 64	- 96	7 33	63	4 1 6 55	8 I I	8 6 16	16 1,01 - 149 31 2,46 1 12	5 11 9 40	9 26 9 697	1,361

¹ Figures for Lamar city and the rural-nonfarm area are shown as published in 1930. Information has been received that population (24 and 44) of parts of precincts 14 and 15, respectively, was erroneously returned as in Lamar city. Corrected figures for Lamar city, 4,165, and for the rural-nonfarm area, 3,701.

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

	Population per unit o					IO BLANCO			RIO GR	ANDE	<u></u>	ROUTT			
SUBJECT	The county	Pueblo city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Monte Vista	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	
All dwelling units	19,331	14, 287	3,170	1,874	1,025	466	557	3,507	933	1,278	1,896	3,497	2,380	1,117	
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE All occupied units	18,232 17,755	13,941 13,487	2,711 2,697	1,580 1,571	851 849	441 440	410 409	8,135 8,130	910 910	1,110 1,110	1,115	3,028 2,948	2,124 2,050	904 898	
Negro Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	430 47 2.6	412 42 3.3	12 2 0,5	6 3 0,6	2	1 - 0.2	1 0,2	3 2 0.2	-	-	3 2 0.4	62 18 2,6	59 15 8.5	3 3 0.7	
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	9,639 52,9	7,148 51.2	1,660	836 52.9	471 55,3	228 51.7	243 59,3	1,401 44.7	488 53.6	482 43.4	431 98,7	1,810 48.3	775 36.5	595 59,2	
White Negro Other nonwhite	9,403 217 19	6,918 208 17	1,654 5 1	831 4 1	469 2 -	227 1 -	242 1	1,401	488	482	431 - -	1,296 10 4	8 4	533 2 -	
Tenant-occupied units White Negro	8,593 8,352 213	6,798 6,569 204	1,051 1,043 7	744 740 2	380 380	213 213 -	167 167 -	1,784 1,729 8	422		684 679 3	1,652 52	1,287 51	365	
Other nonwhite	28 707 3.7	25 314 2.2	1 205 6.5	2 188 10.0	- 98 9.6	- 17 3.6	- 81 14.5	2 244 7.0	- 19 2.0		2 147 11.3	861	21.9	3 142 12.7	
Ordinary	528 175	312 1	70	141 43 4	58 38 2	16 1	42 37 2	153 87 4	- 19 -		101	292 48	173 86	119 12 11	
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	392 119 273	32 32	254 17 237	106 70 36	74 53 21	8 4 4	66 49 17	128 38 90	4		34 24	108 93	37 27	71 65 5	
1930: All private families Owner families	16,008 8,746	12,321 6,582	2,097 1,276	1,590 888	772 429	334 156	438 279	2,380 1,088	713 408	315	976 365	1,047	528	829 519	
Percent owner Tenant families Not reporting tenure	55,9 6,897 365	54.6 5,465 £73	52.4 768 53	57.8 663 39	60,2 284 59	49.1 162 16	69.1 122 43	48.9 1,135 157	58,5 289 15	354	42.6 492 119	1,394		64.6 284 26	
POPULATION Total population, 1940	68,870 3.78	52,162 3.74	10,460	6,248 3,95	2,943	1,532 3.47	1,411 3.44	12,404 3,96	3,208 3,53	4,585	4,611			3,139 3,47	
Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	66,038 4.13	50,096 4.07	8,871 4,23	7,071 4.45	3,46 2,980 3,86	1,241 3.72	1,739 3.97	9,953 4.18	2,610	3,024	4,319	9,352	6,141	3,211 3,87	
All dwelling units	19,331	14,287	5,170	1,874	1,023	466	557	3,507	933	1,278	1,295	3,497	2,380	1,117	
1-family detached 1-family attached	14,212 291	9,619 258	2,788 31	1,805 2	915 7	376	539 -	2,846 48	623 11	30	1,246	21	20	1	
2-family side-by-side 2-family other	720 1,052 603	648 900 570	50 132 30	,22 20 3	24 26 9		6 6 ~	216 132 93	128 50 42	64 48	18	100 100 69	98 66	23	
4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family	548 349 756	544 277 733	4 69 18	3 5	4 16 12		· -	32 65 35	28	85	5 2	24 2 86 47	84	. 2	
10- to 19-family 20-family or more Other dwelling place	425 170 204	426 170 142	48	-	-	- 4	-	24 16		24		25	24	- 1	
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	1,062	460	450		141	85	56 54	580 375							
1930 to 1934 1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924	1,056 2,257 2,137	481 1,593 1,448	367 490 456		74 67	32	42 50	346 298	57	136	153	3 321 5 415	L 216	105 159	
1910 to 1919 1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	3,340 4,854 2,701	2,270 4,C02 2,451	460 563 139	289 111	248 231 104	111 58	161 120 46	724 659 294	283	122	2 254 9 92	4 522 3 127	335 66	187 59	
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879 1859 or carlier	934 121 52	854 51 38	17 6 12	24 2	-	-	10	149 47 5	1	. 36	8 6	3 4			
Not reporting year built	817	E99	170					4			1	1. 1. 1	(k_{1},k_{2})		
Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv, bath	13,834 8,372 365	10,587 7,371 329	2,190 833 27	168	796 173 7	136 5	376 37 2	2,848 907 36	422	264	L 221	L 566	5 490 4 57	76	
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	2,871 2,226	2,235 654	495 834 848	738	180 436 182	146	47 290 147	342 1,563 548	237	693	. 638	5 1,246	5 641	L 605	
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	4,585 1,144 198		178 8	10 3	12	1	11	37 37 51			9 L	9 71 2 44	9 74 B 44	4 5	
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	1,310 1,933 912	759	158 504 132	670	152	26	126	457	101	3 12	5 22	8 61	8 38	281 281	
Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY											9 42	2 1,52	2 1,33	5 186	
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet	14,864 190 1,883	43	1,762 23 483	124	20 173	115	20 58	61 673	289		5 4 2 17	5 19 2 46	7 B(6 41)	0 117 8 50	
Other water supply within 50 feet No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply	1,572 671 151	35	530 342 30	294	217	16	201	161	. 4	1 6		3 47	5 22	253	
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared	10,545 2,073				195		d ⁶ -	1,020	1 8	4 2	6	4 8	9 8	9	
Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	12 6,249 191 261	10 2,700 97	1,959	1,590 54	1 746 1 26	273	1 473 22	2,205 106	1 5 36	6 86 8 4	0 97 1 6	9 2,45 2 8		6 954 2 39	
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use Shared	10,067 2,021 7,041 202	1,977	1,996	1,632	96 765	37 5 279	1	120	5 8 5 88	4 3 8 95	0 2 1,02	6 8 5 2,65	5 8	5 - 1 996	

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

an a			utation per		amily not sh JUAN ¹		SAN MIGUEL		<u> </u>	SEDGWI	ĸ		Till the second lines	SUMMET	
SUBJECT	The	BAGUACHE	Rural-	The	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-		ral-	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
	county	nonfara	farm	county	nonferm	county	nonfarm	farm					975	853	122
All dwelling units	1;826	1,042	784	521	521	1,175	904	271	1,5	15	86	739	970	000	
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE All occupied units	1,556	906	648	393	898	1,028	80- 80-				52 51	633 61,8	666 666	594 594	72 72
White Negro	1,555	907 1	648 -	393 -	893 -	1,027			-	1	ĩ	1.5	-	-	-
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	0,1	0.1	-	-		0.1		- 0.7	1 1	.2	.1	2.4 230	- 267	- 224	43
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	767	487 53.6	280 43.2	187 47.6		543 52.8	50.	61.	2 35	.8 S	866 5.4 266	36.3 225	40,1 267	37.7 224	43
White Negro	766	486 1	290	187	187	542	40	6 13	-1	91 - I 5	-	- 5	-	-	-
Other nonwhite Tenant-occupied units	789	421	368	205		1 485 485		8 8	7 .8	89	486 485	403 393	899 899	370	
WhiteNegro	.) -	421	368	206	200	*04		-	<u> </u>	1	1	10	-		-
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent		100		111		100			6 1	69	29	80 10.8	232	201 23.6	31 25.4
Percent of all dwelling units	10.8	85	91	21.3 110		8.5	i 5	ន រុប	5 .1	.1 02 2	28 1	74	217 14	168	29
Seasonal Not reporting	. 8		6	1		28 2 47			1	5	5	5	1	1	19
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	- 73	31	\$3	17		12	2 I	2		31	5	26	57 20	47	
Sessonal	. 9 1,540	911	629	440		62	37	5 24	7 1,2		696	609	330	874	56
Owner families	663	429	234	175	5 175 40.0	379 62.0	21	9 69.	9 E 8 45	59 • 4	301 5.4	259 45.3	186 56.5	51.6	1 .=
Tenant families Not reporting tenure	_ 708				2 262 3 3					79 73	362 93	311 40	143 1		
POPULATION								6 85	i8 5,1		615	2,679	1.754	1,504	251
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	6,173		2,525 2 8,90		6 3.56	8.5					615	4,23	2,65	2.55	8:49
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	. 6,250			1,93		2,18 3.5	4 1,20 1 3.2				747	2,833 4,65	987 2.99		
All dwelling units	1	1,04	2 78	52	1 52]	1,17	5 90	04 2	1 1,	525	786	799	978	855	122
TYPE OF STRUCTURE				42	5 42			94 2		829	517	712	768	646	128
1-family detached 1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	(24	1 23	2	2 1			5	5 24 24	- -	22 48	16	6 8	11	վ հե	-
2-family successful and a second seco	. 1	e 10		2	-	- 1	.6	16 12	-	74 45	68 89	6	91		3 -
4-family1- to 4-family with business	s	-	-1		4	4	4	4	3	24 39	24 39	-	3	.}	
5- to 9-family 10- to 19-family			-		B 1			16	-	18	18			- -	
20-family or more Other dwelling place		- 3 1	2 1	1	2	2	- 79	- 68	11	26	25	ĩ	3	4 3	- -
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940		2 19			7	7 1	50 1	18	32	64	35	29	89	2 37	38 0
1933 to 1934 1930 to 1934	13	3 7	1 6		1	1]		28	31 14	76	34 168	42 62	4	S 31	3 5
1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	18 40	9 9	5 9	4	3	8 (i	87	89		162	86 188	76 259	3	1 1	1 20
1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	36	9 20	9 16 8 6	0 11 7 21	75 17 85 26	5 2	62 1 19 1	232 197	30 22	872 80	170	202	7	7 5 5 10	2) 25 4 11
1880 to 1889				50 .7		7	27	-	1	33 1	25 1	8	14	8 14 1 4	
1859 or carlier Not reporting year built] 1	- 7	7 1	-	5	5	41	28	13	60	27	39	l	8	
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs	1.2	4 БР	33 59	2 2	98 2	8 6	49	502	147	971	611	360	88	2 72	5 97
With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath		75 13 3	78) 1 3	2	19 2 18 .	19) 2 18	28	194	6	330	287 82	43	15	50 13	
With running water, no priv. flush toile No running water in dwelling unit	L. 1			99]	43	43	98	89	4 137	242 364	199 98	43 271	1		2 7
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet			34 1 32					381 109	114	495 44	148 30	347	11	39 11	1
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toile		4 95	4	20	27 46	27 46	95	36 93	2	2 83	1 55	26	4	i	
No running water in dwelling unit. Not reporting repair or plumbing.	1			1		39 12		149 21	111	366 59	62 27	304	1 1	3 00	0 20 .0 4
WATER SUPPLY					-		-	-			41	3;	5	14 1	
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit		67	36	31	1	1	562 15	549 2	13 13	756 125	620 9	130		49 31 23	6] 11
Running water within 50 feet		76 5	04 2	18 72	8	8	112 197	100	12 133	127	66 61	63 83	L 2 5 1	40 21	.8 21
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply	••••• ••••	82) 18	49 9	9 9	18 2	18 2	270 19	177	93 7	105 15	25 5	8	ວ 2		9 8 9 -
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use	} ,	121 2	19 1	30.	371 3	371	376	869	7	494				E0 .	- 18
Flush toilet in structure, shared	}		10	3	29	29	30	30	-	424 96	361 93	6			45 1- 17 3
No toilet or privy	1,4		770 34	42 28	99 19	99 19	694 53	462 28	232 25	909 68	300 19	60 4			65 10 19
Not reporting toilet facilities BATHTUB OR SHOWER		18	9	9	3	8	22	15	7	24	3		5	4	4
Exclusive use	8		18 1	.12		387	382	\$13	9	396	383			- ľ	
Shared None Not reporting bathtub or shower						28	24 805	24 551	-	87 1,010	335 84 363	64 64	3	13	
¹ Entirely rural-monfars.	·····I		20	12	3	3	84	16	8	52	6			82 5 10	77 10 B

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available.

		TELLER			WASHINGTON			WELL	D			YUMA		· .
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Greeley	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm	Aurora city (entire)
All dwelling units	2,601	2,182	419	2,424	720	1,704	18,476	4,998	5,891	8,087	8,557	1,423	2,134	1,100
All occupied units	2,009 2,006	1,767	242 242	2,200 2,193	709 699	1,497 1,494	16,865 16,673	4,774 4,758	5,148 5,090 82	6,943 6,825 11	8,257 3,257	1,368 1,388	1,869 1,869	1,071 1,069 1
Negro Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	2 1 0.1	1 0.2	-	5 2 0.3	4 0.6	2 0.2	47 145 1.1	14 2 0.3	86 1.1	107 1.7	-	-	-	1 0.2
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied White	1,147 57.1 1,146	1,011 57.2 1,010	56.2	1,041 47.8 1,038	313 44.5 312	728 48.6 726	6,705 89.8 6,635	2,056 43,1 2,046	2,361 45,9 2,326	2,288 33.0 2,263	1,619 49.7 1,619	633 45.6 633	986 52.8 986	485 45.4 486
Negro Other nonwhite Tenant-occupied units White Negro	1 862 860	1 - 756 754		1 2 1,159 1,155 4	1 390 387 3	2 769 768 1	27. 43 10,160 10,038 20	10 2,718 2,712 4	20	2 23 4,655 4,562 9	1,638 1,638	- 755 755 -	883 883	585 583 1
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units Ordinary	1 413 15.9 294	1 294 18.5 231	28,4	- 9.0 204	- 14 1.9 12	- 203 11.9 192	102 1,266 6.9 973	2 215 4.3 201	210 3,9	840 10.4 567	- 265 8.0 275		253 11.9 245	1 28 2.5 27
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary	115 4 179 97 82	63 121 56	52 4 58 4	8 5 7 7	2 - 3 3	6 5 4 4	874 19 345 211 134	7 8 8 8	33	263 10 304 172 132	6 4 15 14	23	6 2 12 11 1	1
Seasonal 1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner Tenant families	1 . Y	1,177 785 67.3	186 137 137	2,280 1,169 52.8 1,066	217 43.7	1,763 952 54.8 786	15,896 6,539 44,4 7,931	8,488 1,773 52.4 1,609	4,699 2,176 48.8	7,259 2,390 37.2 4,086	3,344 1,723 54.4 1,445	537	1,186 57.0	
Not reporting tenure POPULATION	1		2 5			25	1,126	56	237	833	176			-
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	4,14]	3,24 3,549	2 3.18 9 592	8,896 8.79 9,591 4.21	8.33 1,895	5,996 4.01 7,695 4.37	63,747 3.78 65,097 4.23	15,995 3.35 12,203 3.55	8.67 18,918	28,865 4.16 83,981 4.68	12,102 3.72 13,613 4.07	2 3.39 4,187	3.96 9,426	-
All dwelling units				2,424		1,704	18,476	4,998	1	8,087	3,557			1,100
TYPE OF STRUCTURE 1-family detached 1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	2,091 14 51	1 1:	1 3	2,236 14 52	10	1,691 4 4	14,793 498 430	2,631 <u>241</u> 206	. 73	7,743 184 24	3,284 25 25	3 26	2	2
2-family other	394	90	0 4 9 -	22 12 	22 12	5	878 354 264 385	624 276 208 85	164 63 56	90 15 10	78 18 14 45	74 18 8	4	46 38 16
1- to 4-family with business 5- to 9-family	72	11		11	11		393 168 237 132	351 162 171	42	23	23 83 11	1 21 3 33		17
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	17:	12	7 44	97	23	67 74 105	1,842 911 1,695	528 208 520	303	412 400 659	15 f 175 227	80	136	109
1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919 1900 to 1909 1800 to 1899	8 13 82 77	1 44 1 7- 2 76	B 33 4 60 6 56	416 1,819 285 71	157 382 5 53 L 38	232 33	2,424 4,749 3,562 1,157	761 1,064 387	L 1,390 946 287	1,057 2,598 1,552 533	601 17	5 529 8 214 1 52	986 	181 95 16
1680 to 1889 1860 to 1879 1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	. 1 . 1	- -	5 6 9 8 		2 2 2 2	1 N	726 158 19 1,733	1. 1	5 24 L) 8	373 88 10 405				3 -
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	1,44 59 4 88	5 54 5 4	0 \ 55	5 23 1	5 184 1 7	51	11,343 4,655 283 1,978	2,550	1,415	4,402 690 17 482	57 8	6 454 8 26	4 12 5	2 582 2 30
With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	41 1,02 15 3	5 27 8 85 5 15 0 3	2 144 3 17 3 0	71: 1,23 8 8 1	3 109 4 295 7 68 1 9	604 939 19 2	4,427 5,774 765 121	65 65 85 4	964 1 1,834 6 382 5 64	3,213 8,289 127 13	90 1,42 . 11 2	8 234 0 43 0 8 5 2	3 671 3 98 0 3 5	0 80. 7 253 0 120 - 10
With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing		6 31	9 15	7 97	7 117	860	4,059	16	7 946	203 2,946 396	1,05	0 20	0 85	0 55
WATER SUPPLY Running water in dwelling unit	. 1 . 29 . 20	6 2 26 9 10 0 23	3 1: 5 1 9 10	8 26 7 11 9 85 9 48	2 25 4 80 8 64 9 63	234 34 794 426	674 1,44 4,736 1,891	89 3 9	6 112 0 678 0 698 7 462	556 479 3,946 1,372	8 37 9 17 8 1,16 8 31	76 4 77 14 56 20	7 32 0 3 6 95 1 26	9 6 7 86 8 23 0 22
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	1,89	6 23 3 8 1,05	16 2 59 33 50 54 1	- 5 1 9 1,89 7 8 1 3	2 52 6 4 0 352 4 14	1,538	87- 38 10,92 35	4 69 3 2 2 58 0 2	2 175 5 4 0 2,944	6,796	7 9 9 3 2,40 3 11	02 60 22 4	9 2 9 1,79 1 8	- 97 4 9
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use Shared None Not reporting bathtub or shower	1,48	LO 20 32 1,1	09 46 88	4 36 1 5 6 1,96	0 5	2 1,577	87 10,95	4 69 1 78	165	6,92	9 8 2,4	27 73	2	- 100 15 268

Population per unit or family not shown where population base is less than 100]

Table 23.--NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	(Fere	ent not si	ADAMS	c jess chair			ALA	IOSA				ARAPAHOE	<u>alisi menekan s</u> is	
SUBJECT	The county	Aurora city	Brighton	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Alamosa city	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm	The	Aurora city (part)	Englewood	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	5,964	(part) 715	1,085	1,719	2,445	2,885	1,577	570	738	9,355	(part) 385	2,939	4,568	1,463
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room	374 749	78	74 166	142 240	80 257	251 515	117 256	93 160	41 99	563 1,070	42 66	252		44 112
3 rooms	874 1,422	119 164 158	153 220 240	280 431 360	322 607 470	450 613 535	289 318 323	81 102 67	80 193 145	1,503 2,185 2,240	62 72 91	780	965	179 368 329
5 rooms	1,228 715 264	64 20	128 53	151 40	372 151	327 63	178	41 9	1.08 80	934 337	34 9		169	210 97 57
8 rooms 9 rooms 10 rooms	147 45 20	11 4 1	24 9 3	24 7 7	88 25 9	46 21 12	17 12 5		21 7 5	144 61 37	ĺ	14	24 16	22 15 21
11 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	16 110	1	2 13	8 34	10 54	7 25	6 12		1	54 127	2	5 40		9
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	4,109	663	900	1,394	1,152	1,977	1,377		259	8,091 87.8	958 93,7			870 80.0
Percent with clectric lighting Gas Kerosene or gasoline	70.4 27 1,615	93.5 2 41	83.9 3 169	82.6 1 250	48.6 21 1,156	69.4 36 788	88,0 1 180	195	35 413	20 1,055	2	- 1 1 31	1 450	18
Other lyot reporting lighting equipment	87 126	· 3 6	. 2	43 31	39 77	46 38		31	8	52 . 137		- 2 3 44	37 78	13 12
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	5,602	697	1,068	1,645	2,192	2,731	1,529		661	8,977	374			1,388 108
1 person 2 persons 3 persons	466 1,322 1,225	52 206 195	85 254 244	162 406 356	167 456 423	221 604 505	125 361 396	128	115	758 2,476 2,063	45	807 684	1,206 986	333 323
4 persons	1,038 638	122 70	201 109 84	324 174 98	891 285 189	507 301 201	269 148 104	60	93	1,656 962 556	61 31 24	ເ) 312	469	248 150 95
6 persons	394 218 130	23 17 8	30 25	51 35	120 62	133	63 28	30 14	40 26	260 115		5 80 8 34 1 12	113 48	61 30 19
9 persons 10 persons 11 persons or more	65 51 52	2 1 1	1 11	10 10 9	39 29 31	47 21 23	18 4 13	. 5	12		ļ -		17	10 11
Median number of persons— All occupied units	3.32	2,95	3.30		8.63 9.53	3.39								8.28 3.17
Owner-occupied units	3.28 3.38	3.03 2.91	3.20 3.39		3.76									3.47
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units		697 156	1,068	1,645 389	2,192 592				2 134	2,418	10	6 782	2 1,059	1,388 463
0.51 to 0.75	1,073	142 214 87	209	307 440 233	415 521 333	748	3 420	143	3 j 1 83	2,346	5) 8	8 84;	2 1,092	283 324 179
1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more	465 382	57 34	101	139 108	168 127	296	5 198 3 11	3 90 L 90) 66) 51	665 471		7 13; 8 6;	2 408 3 946	-86 45 7
Not reporting persons per room Tenant-occupied units]	377	1	1 1 1 1	36	1.1			1		5 20	8 1,24	5 1,578	595
0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00	521 465 717	54 64 129	111 99	144	212	204	18- 5 17-	4 19	9 5	3 649	9 3	1 22 7 24 8 42	0 275	97
1.01 to 1.50	450 300	51 40	67	137	175 104	18	6 10 9 7	4 25 9 44	5 5 5 4	4 54 2 34	9 S 4 2	15 20 16 9	4 226 0 177	84 51
2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	259 35	24			101 15		2 6 7		8 3			8 4 3 2		
All occupied units RADIO	5,602	697												1,368
With radio Percent with radio No radio	4,402 81.7 986	610 90,1 67	.) 81.9	83.1	77.9	78.6	3) 65.	65.4	4 74.1 3 16	2 89.1 9 94	88.	4 96. 3 10	1 87.1 9 545	81.9 247
Not reporting radio	214	20	48	55	191	5	9 3	2 1		5 23	5	4 7	1 136	24
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration		. 30.4	4 34.	25.0	3 15.8	8) 35.	8 49.	5 25.	7 12.	a) ż9.	7) 25.		8 29.9	21,8
Ice Other None	2.303		9 44	3 64	5 .1: 1 1,09	3 5 6 1,45	2 5 62	2 3 6 93	3 1 2 49	7 2,58	9	58 61	8 19 8 1,360) 2 545
Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL	165	i Li	6 2	8 3	8 8;	8 2	8 3	L6	- 1	2 15	5	2 5	2 81	14
Coal or coke Wood		3 4	4	6 2	3 9	5 ່າ6	57		.8 14	9 13	7	31 1,25 - 1 03 1,32	.6 40	81
Gas Electricity Kerosene or gasoline		5 1 6 5	4 4 3 4	2 5 8 15	6 1 1 6	4 19		9 9	6	2 2,32 1 45 5 62	1	13 11	L3 254 04 43	1 71 L 66
Other None Not reporting cooking fuel	. 1	2	6 8 5 2	2 2 - 1 2	4	6		4	-		i0 10		7 81 11 1 39 88	5 9
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system		1.					. <u> </u>			7 48		24 14		3 78
Pipel warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace	25	1 23 B 8	8 14	7 87	4 20 1 6	2 5	51 5	45	4	2 2,00	1 (80	36 94 4 22	15 745 26 205	5 183
Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment	. 25	0 1	9 7	5 1,12 7 9 .7 2	1 . 6	3 1	1 1	65 53 70 14	5 5	21 5,44 21 36 LO 20	37		54 2,74 50 29 35 16	5 41
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units			+	15 85	7	- 1,0	81 6	92 3	29	- 4,5	1 8	.65 1,6	23 2,76	9
Mortgaged Percent mortgaged	73 53.	3) 15 6 52.	6 19 5 53,	91 36 .8 .54.	4	- 36	56 2 .5 41	70	86	- 2,6	46 9 41	64 8 .8 55	70 1,71	4
Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	63 32		13 11 19 16						36 . 7	- 1,7	72 40		90 98 58 6	

Table 23.-NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	-	ARCHULETA			BACA			BE	<u></u>		-		BOULDER		0.000000000000000000000000000000000000
SUBJECT	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Las	Rural-	Rural-	The county	Boulder city	Long-	Rural- nonfarm	Rural-
All dwelling units	county 1,173	nonfarm 556	farm 607	county 2,016	nonfarm 942	farm 1,074	county 2,644	Animas 935	nonfarm 678	farm 1,031	13,649	4,564	mont 2,292	4,228	2,565
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room	152 368 241 173 98 66 33 25 4 6 1	101 198 104 68 37 31 12 7 - 3 1 12 4	51 170 137 105 61 35 81 18 4 3	180 461 422 263 193 45 24 6 3 6	119 251 184 178 114 56 13 8 2 2 6 9	61 210 238 274 149 77 32 16 4 1 12	289 563 421 505 336 84 50 24 11 9 9 105	103 213 165 136 148 85 24 20 6 3 4 20 6 3 4 20		46 197 142 256 128 133 45 24 14 7 5 34	704 1,531 2,159 2,728 2,728 2,885 1,692 854 521 211 117 170 77	161 374 693 677 1,048 656 404 251 100 57 106	78 248 291 498 616 318 183 56 29 11 6 15	351 636 859 1,054 740 330 110 67 22 20 23 23 16	114 273 316 499 481 388 207 147 66 29 35 5 9
Not reporting number of rooms LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas Kerosene or gasoline. Other Not reporting lighting equipment	6 297 25.6 17 842 2 15	266 47.8 1 287 2 10	31 5.1 16 555 -	21 741 37.8 55 1,047 117 56	608 65.5 8 286 26 14	183 12.9 47 761 91 48	1,610 63.2 904 26 98	718 79.5 1 169 15 32	533 82.1 116	359 36.1 5 619 11 37	11,085 81.7 50 2,345 83 86	4,510 99.1 2	2,206 96.6 1	3,012 72.0 8 1,143 19	1,357 58.8 39 1,097 53 19
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	116 202 171 153 112 73 61 34 24	39 32 15 9 7	74 77 54 84 29 19 15	191 421 326 290 193 138 84 30 19	144 96 53 32 10 6	826 65 163 157 146 97 80 52 20 13 9 4	2,422 218 587 511 459 282 163 87 59 25 18 18	930 108 241 192 174 87 63 27 17 11 6 4	59 173 164 109 66 32 18 15 3	851 51 173 155 176 129 68 42 27 11 10 9	11,327 1,351 8,214 2,593 1,903 1,086 624 273 139 75 88 31	621 369 175 72 25 14	53 27 12		1,971 129 459 445 368 235 167 78 42 31 13 13
Median number of persons- All occupied units. Owner-occupied units. Tenant-occupied units.	3.47 3.62 3.36		3.69	9,23	3.02	3.55 3.40 3.73	3.29 3.17 3.39	9.10 3.27 2.97	2.84	3.76 3.38 8.98	2.92 2.83 3.02	2.72 2.68 2.76	2.91		3.39 3.09 3.75
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units		78 53 111 8 83 73 113	106 48 94 61 51	5 259 5 259 5 283 5 283 6 213 7 155	182 137 229 129 129 108 8 108	826 177 122 194 153 105 66 9	591 317 248 268	930 205 157 237 116 79 108 28	85 103 141 80 100 89	851 187 162 213 121 69 71 28	1,054 486 277	1,030 887 260 90 33	752 524 559 231 102 44	930 611 755 857 184 109	1,971 696 430 430 206 110 91 8
Tenant-occupied units	- 484 - 64 - 48 - 106 - 75 - 75 - 75	26 27 5 70 5 47 3 45 5 65	35 21 36 26 5 5	5 143 123 5 23 8 166 8 129	84 66 142 85 85 66 7 50	63 61 92 81 60 37	221 250 370 204 154 165	499 76 76 149 70 51 64	58 68 92 49 53 43	532 87 106 129 85 50 58 17		683 549 645 191 77 27	246 247 317 149 73 34	827 269 433 219 126 82	970 244 190 257 129 76 71 8
All occupied units		51.4	45	5 1,70	881	826	2,422	930	641	851	11,827	4,177	2,825	2,954	1,971
RADIO With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio	50 58. 44	52.4	1 53.4 3 210	7 64.	68.7 8 270	60.8 318	77.6 512	75.9	81.3	76.6	90.2 1,099	94.7	92.8	86.4	1,630 83.9 313 28
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration. Ice	16 1 72	3 10.1 4 50 7 40		0 13. 1 22 0 1	4 22.4 2 116 9 7 4 551	8.4 106 12 643	33.2 409 68 1,055	43.4 99 400	1 29.4 9 145 4 24 0 258	24.7 165 40 897	37.6 2,830 345 3,835	47.6 1,304 5 86	42.2 499 5 77	29.5 480 273 5 1,814	83.4 547 57 881
COOKING FUEL Coal or coke Wood Gas Electricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None None Not reporting cooking fuel	68'	7 259	42: L 7 4	8 19 - 30 - 1 - 85	7 65 8 277 6 16 0 382 5 1 8 8	132 26 466 4	165 427 66 475 5 31	17 314 40 104	7 18 4 110 0 14 4 231 1 20	190 3 12 140 2	484 3,005 602 241 6	1 13 5 2,455 2 147 1 41 5 1 0 1		268 148 5 76 3 56 - 3 5 7	136 49 44 32 - 1
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system Pipeles warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace	 80 12	3 2 3 40 2 7	1 1 1 40	1 4 2 1,46 9 7	4 23 8 36	1 11 17 775	130 2 44 5 1,910 5 88	100 21 644	6 10 2 6 0 512 7 4	14 14 14 758	1,97 59 6,80 6,80	6 1,24 4 21 7 1,72 5 20	9 45 5 21 7 1,15 2 11	1 168 1 96 4 2,815 1 274	108 82 1,611 98
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	24 3 20	4 3.	4	- 38 - 24 - 24 - 21	2 24.5		- 672 - 179 - 31.1 - 397 - 96	14 38, 23	2 31 2 18.1 0 16		4,63 - 1,69 - 37, - 2,81 - 12	2 84 6 43. 0 1,10	9 52 5 46 2 60	5 318 4 22.4 6 1,102	

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	د بنده ۲۲۰	CHAF	المعالية والمتعاود	viiei e 1688		CHEYENNE		شاهر استار یندو	LEAR CREE	e base is ie		CONEJOS			COSTILLA	
SUBJECT	The		Rural-	Rural-	The	Rursl-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-	The	Rural-	Rural-
	county	Salida	nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	fam	county	nonfarm	farm	county	nonfarm	farm
All dwelling units	2,996 301	1,597 61 [°]	882 183	517	993 50	422	571 12	1,969 287	1,827 249	142 38	2,893	1,552 211	1,341 105	1,765 162	974	791 51
1 room	456	· 822 201	169	65 65	122 178	58 63	64 115	262 309	* 241 * 290	21 19	758 574	428 301	330 273	463 431	304 228	159 203
4 rooms	576 603	334 408	162	80 79	278 160	84 79 50	188 81 57	345 287 184	330 273 178	15 14 6	497 341 185	235 177 95	262 164 90	848 171 86	160 86	188 85 44
6 rooms	349 122 60	216 , 74 , 30	73 81 13	60 27 17	107 36 30	20 17	16 13	96 60	85 54	11	118 43	52 29	66 14	26 15	42 7 10	19 5
9 rooms	26 15	10 6	9	7 5	79	2 6	5	27 15	24 13	3 2	21 8	13 4	8 4	5 7	2	- 3 5
11 rooms or more	23 31	15 20	6	23	18	2 3	2 15	29 68	24 66	5 2	16	5 2	11 14	8 43	19	4 24
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	2,258	1,514	515	223	436		121	1,392	1,322	70	992	738	254	530	334	196
Percent with electric lighting	75.8	95.3	59.1	43.6	44.6	75.0 3 100	21.7 6 420	72.9 9 498	74.7	50.0 3 67	84.6 34	48.0	19.1	30.8 45	7	25.9
Kerosene or gasoline Other Not reporting lighting equipment	696 20 25	72 2 9	346 9 11	278 9 5	520 13	. 2	420 11 13	498 11 59	431 11 57	- 57	1,644 198 25	614 179	1,030 19 12	1,112 92 45		501 21 34
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD				1) 		ی ویبید کی پیکن						·····		
All occupied units	2,398 365 688	1,494 202 439	564 151 155	340 32 94	826 107 196	382 77 89	444 30 107	1,172 205 325	1,122 191 313	50 14 12	2,556 177 409	1,872 121 233	1,184 56 176	1,635 117 240	909 80 145	726 37 95
2 persons	450	298 241	104 63	48	179	87 53	92 76	250 167	243	7	454 403	262	192	315		148 113
5 persons	220 110	145 66 48	37 27 10	38 17 19	86 61 27	32 23 7	54 38 20	120	' 111 50		344 271	182 148		212 164	.95	95 69 51
7 persons 8 persons	77 49 24	28	7	14	23	9	14	21 17 6	20 16 6	1	173 119 74	73	61	138 89 57	47	42
10 persons 11 persons or more	14 12	9 7) 2			- 1	2 7	4	4	- (64 68	21	43	33 34	13	20
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units	2.78 2.85 2.72	2.86 3.00 2.72	2.28	3.41	3.01	2.65	3.42 3.21 3.69	2.72 2.47	2,48	-	4.09	4.05	4.67	4.12	4.49	4.23 4.39 3.95
Tenant-occupied units			+				3.05	2.91	2,92	<u> </u>	3.73	3.48	4.03	8.59	3.34	
All occupied units	2,398 859 451	1,494 527 313	564 226 88	106	236	125	444 111 97	1,172 407 208	367	20	2,556 367 310	210	157	1,635 195 156	107	726 88 79
0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	575 224	367	125	83	198	104	89 85	206	284	1 11	494	276	218	276	1.64	144
1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more	170 94 25	91 45 20	30	19	30)] 18	31 17	79	39	4	372 581	299	282	275 982	231	151
Not reporting persons per room Tenant-occupied units 0.50 or less	1,138 \$27	743 213	262	133	448	236	14 812 43	680 155	654	25	982	548	434	45 561 64	298	263
0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00	213 314	150 214	43	20	92	2 48 5 78	44 47	124 206	119 196	5	106	60 118	46	40) 16 58	24 49
1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more	115 100 51	68 54 27	21	L) 25	5 32	៖)	40 21 11	83 65 32	68	2	145	i 88	60	86 104 145	55	49
Not reporting persons per room	18	17														
All occupied units RADIO	2,398	1,494								ļ], .			1 .		
With radio Percent with radio No radio	82.4	86.0	0 76.0 5 18	0 77.8	5 80.3	1 84,2	76.6	84-4	3 85.3	.լ -	50.7	58.	47.7	40.8	9 36.3	46.9
Not reporting radio	. 49	3	8	5 1	1 2	5	16	4	3 4	3 -	5	4 2	8) 32	100	0) 95	65
Mechanical		36.	3 14.	8 7.	2 17.	4) 31.C	5.6	24.	24.	3) -	10.	14.5	2 5.2	5.	9 . 5.9	5.9
IceOtherNone	. 689 32 1,061	1 10	5	3) 1:	3	6] -	6	3	5) 2	9) e	20	2 3	7 165	3	ນ) <u>1</u> 8	3 13
Not reporting refrigeration equipment	26	1			6 1							3	B 15			
Coal or coke Wood	. 607	13	5 22	7 24	5) 2	1]	12	83 (1	5 25	1) 34	1,27	9 48	6 795			512
Gas	105	10	2	8	2 1 3 1	9] 1) -	-] 1	2 1	2 .	- 2	2 I			3 1 4 4	i –
Kerosene or gasoline Other None	. 10	1	-) •	4 1 2	1 21		- 1		- 1	1	-	5	4 1 - 1 1 ·			
Not reporting cooking fuel	. 8:			4 1	1 1	8	5 12				1		3 1		8	5 33
Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system	51	5 4	3 1	.0	2 3		s 1		2 2	1 :	1	7	8 4		5 4	
Pipeless warm air furnace	1,913	1 1 3 1,15	8 6 45	5 7 30	1 4 0 71	5 3 3 29	3 7 0 423	1 88	2 1 1 83	2 4	2,25	5 6 1,16	4 1,126	L 1,55		2 8 L 677
Other or none Not reporting heating equipment				's s s				2 16 2		8	6 20 - 2		8 36 6 14			2 2 7 37
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units					- 14			- 46			- 62			- 61		
Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage		2) 28.	9 16.	6 0 2	- 30.	1 4 6 30.	6] -	11. 36	ຣ] 11.	8	- 9.	6 9.		- 3 - 6. - 43		4 -
Not reporting mortgage status				4		2 1				i1			5	- 14		

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		CROWLEY			CUSTER				LTA		DEN	WER		DOLORES	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Delta city	Rural- nonferm	Rural- farm	The county	Denver city	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,521	783	738	862	381	481	4,956	1,141	1,540	2,285	101,143	101,143	607	329	278
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room. 2 rooms. 3 rooms. 4 rooms. 6 rooms. 7 rooms. 8 rooms. 9 rooms. 10 rooms. 10 rooms or more. 11 rooms or more. Not reporting number of rooms.	72 258 231 369 300 171 45 43 8 5 1	54 154 120 145 175 78 17 23 3 4	18 104 111 224 125 93 28 20 5 5 1 1 8	78 122 154 159 131 106 63 82 13 7 5 12	46 59 59 67 49 22 14 3 1 3	32 63 75 92 77 57 41 18 10 8 2 8	526 709 808 91.9 883 553 267 153 267 153 28 29 29 29 29 29 22 54	96 189 212 176 220 119 55 35 14 7 4 14	257 255 250 260 260 252 146 60 28 7 7 5 9 16	173 265 346 483 411 288 152 95 28 11 9 24	7,941 12,643 14,218 15,678 25,727 12,614 5,000 2,716 941 654 808 2,003	7,941 12,643 14,218 15,878 25,727 12,614 5,000 2,701 2,614 5,000 2,941 654 808 2,003	92 143 105 126 47 24 18 5 3 1 4 39	52 65 47 66 10 16 14 4 3 1 4 27	40 78 58 60 17 8 4 1 -
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas	776 51.6 10 708 9 18	145 4	154 21.1 9 562 5 8	224 26.4 3 611 10 14	170 45.0 206 2 3	54 11.5 3 405 8 11	8,441 70.2 66 1,337 55 67	979 86.7 139 11 12	1,178 77.5 530 6 20	1,284 57,1 60 868 38 35	97,154 98.4 200 1,298 123 2,368	97,154 98.4 200 1,298 123 2,368	172 30.6 1 383 6 45	161 58.7 1 184 4 29	11 4.2 249 2 16
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	1,405 131 221 246 151 103 65 42 27 14	97 205 154 119 76 43 27 12 4 5	660 34 116 127 85 60 38 30 28 9 11	677 108 167 139 110 63 38 34 10 5 1	317 57 87 70 46 29 17 7 3 1 -	360 51 80 69 64 34 21 27 7 4 1 27	4,509 436 1,064 971 841 505 513 159 109 58 24 29	1,069 111 279 262 181 111 46 31 23 16 4 5	1, 311 191 855 256 225 131 74 34 17 13 4 9	2,129 134 430 451 263 193 94 69 29 16 15	96,777 12,354 30,060 22,054 15,641 8,465 4,146 1,889 987 556 278 347	96,777 12,854 30,060 22,054 15,641 8,465 4,146 1,889 987 556 278 347	538 74 117 102 84 55 43 25 19 8 4 4 25	. 279 52 58 49 41 36 17 9 12 4 1	254 22 59 53 43 19 26 16 7 4 3 2
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units	3.39 3.06 3.60	2.77	3.92 3.49 4.13	2.96 2.97 2.93	2.71 2.88 2.52	3.21 3.10 3.42	3.28 3.19 3.38	8.05 3.09 3.01	2.92 2.91 2.94	8.61 3.39 3.89	2.77 3.05 2.58	2.77 3.05 2.58	8.24 3.31 3.12	8.10 3.24 3.00	8.37 8.35 -
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2,01 or more. Not reporting persons per room	379	232 124 166 86 60 68		677 260 116 137 83 48 25 8	12	, 350 136 64 73 43 25 13 6	4,509 1,218 869 1,047 553 412 357 53	1,069 299 219 253 108 81 86 13	114 112	2,129 520 401 505 303 217 159 24	96,777 29,797 22,928 28,038 8,018 4,451 1,826 1,719	96,777 29,797 22,928 28,038 8,018 4,451 1,826 1,719	533 96 65 99 73 82 84 34	279 66 31 1 46 38 34 42 22	254 30 34 53 35 48 42 12
Tenant-occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	. 173 138 208 143 . 105	92 65 113 62 45 53	81 73 95 81 60 51		22 13 5	41 23 31 14 13	2,029 354 339 530 297 259 225 28	500 92 94 142 56 53 55	117 98 153 76 75	931 145 147 235 165 131 97	59,591 13,464 13,155 20,189 5,958 3,936 1,647 1,242		211 36 18 44 29 26 38 20	26	12
All occupied units		745	660	677	317	360	4,509	1,069	1,511	2,129	96,777	96,777	533	279	254
RADIO With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio		80.1 144	71.5	67.6 214	66.2 105	68.9 109	3,369 76.5 1,036 104	832 79.8 211 26	77.3		86,621 93.7 5,855 4,301	86,621 93.7 5,855 4,301	165	67.7 83	64.5 82
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration. Ice Other None Not reporting refrigeration equipment	. 187	51.9 98 3 1 3 896	9.7 89 12 487	5.4 99 62 468	8.3 51 1 234	2.8 48 61 234	422 21 2,771	448 42.8 112 1 485 23	29.2 113 5 793	17.8 197 15 1,493	47.7 87,283 562 11,564	47.7 37,283 562 11,564	3.8 8 1 469	7.0 4 1 233	0.4 4 236
COOKING FUEL Coal or coke Wood Gas Electricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None Not reporting cooking fuel		5 29 3 68 3 65 3 123 1 - 3 7		361		274	324 10 177 29	906 2 3 130 15 2 11	55 2 87 10 -	267 5 10 4	188 73,554 559 582 98 433	188 73,554 559 582 98 433	337		226
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment		5 22 5 40 4 581 8 65	3 16 0 16 1 593 5 33	5 59 5 59 5 51	269 269 269 269	1 1 326 5 22	129 3,780 204	61 70 777 42	45 19 1,065 107	38 40 1,938	40,927 2,069 3 25,073 5 957	40,927 2,069 25,075 955		- 5 214 L 35	201, 3 38
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	30 10 34. 19	0 100 1 34.1 3 195	D - L - B -	17/ 19. 14/ 14/	5 19.5 9.5 5 140	5 - 5 -	1,282 319 26.9 865 95	193 34.9 356	128 20.1 5 509	3 - L -	- 37,186 - 16,868 - 47.9 - 18,371 - 1,947	3 16,86 9 47. 18,37	3 5. 9 8.1 1 12	4 3.1 2 3.1 0 120	1 - 2 -

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		DOUGLAS			EAGLE		ماریخ می ارد. ماریخ	ELEERT		Collimation and and and and and and and and and an	EL P	ASO	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural - nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- ferm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Colorado Springs	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,224	614	610	1,763	1,155	608	1,742	491	1,251	19,561	12,711	5,043	1,807
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room.	66 115 200 223 141 81 69 27 13 18 19	43 61 132 103 131 67 34 21 5 1 5 0 0	23 54 68 119 122 74 47 48 82 22 12 12 12 9	238 327 321 229 160 55 38 18 19 17 35	157 229 231 219 150 97 29 13 7 - 9 14	51 98 90 99 78 63 26 25 11 8 8 25	81 195 235 450 355 234 107 55 21 8 8 8	3 1 2	35 117 178 323 239 180 92 46 18 7 6 6 10	900 1,925 3,046 4,027 4,300 2,387 1,127 665 252 182 298 452	594 1,075 1,624 2,662 3,669 1,711 774 449 172 111 12 201 269	252 664 931 1,099 895 451 240 159 59 52 82 82	15
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric	565 48.8 10 596 9 24	421 59,5 - 184 1 8	164 27.6 10 412 8 16	927 53.6 91 695 17 33	807 70.5 45 290 3 10	120 20.5 46 405 14 23	660 38.5 9 997 48 28	79.0 - 101 1	276 22.5 9 896 47 23	17,420 90,6 31 1,703 71 336	12	5 352 29	
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units 1 person. 2 persons 3 persons 5 persons 6 persons 7 persons 8 persons 9 persons 1 persons 1 persons 1 persons 1 persons 1 persons 1 persons or more	1,033 138 249 228 186 112 67 29 13 7 29 5	495 69 134 113 88 50 25 7 3 4 1 1	538 64 115 115 100 62 42 22 10 3 1 4	1,495 201 342 297 293 153 102 56 20 9 10	1,038 148 2266 219 200 101 67 31 14 8 8 5	457 53 106 75 93 52 35 25 6 1 2 2 6	1,537 170 370 225 186 106 49 33 14 11	127 113 77 37 29 13 7	1,062 100 243 216 189 149 77 36 266 12 11 3	16,532 2,323 5,141 3,637 2,552 1,429 727 368 170 89 47 50	1,820 3,869 2,614 1,701 950 433 229 112	369 956 718 591 297 191 69	134 316 305 260 181 103 70 29 24 5
Median number of persons— All occupied units. Owner-occupied units. Tenant-occupied units.	3.09 3.16 3.02	2.89 2.85 2.99	3,28 3,98 3,15	8.19 3.28 3.12	3.12 3.24 3.03	3,39 3,38 3,41	3.19 3.07 8.34	2.86 2.81 2.92	3,37 3,21 3,57	2.72 8.75 2.69	2.59 2.65 2.53	2.92 2.86 2.99	3.37 3.24 3.54
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units. 0.50 or less	1,033 381 252 242 96 30 23 97	495 180 126 109 44 20 13 3	538 201 125 133 52 10 10 6	1,495 332 258 418 199 155 112 23	1,038 215 181 293 146 120 70 13	457 117 77 123 59 35 42 10	1,537 473 319 389 184 110 53 9	475 138 89 136 61 31 31 17 3	1,062 335 230 253 123 79 36 6	16,532 6,567 3,802 3,749 1,308 583 207 316	11,842 4,908 2,778 2,680 833 337 110 196		
Tenant-occupied units 0,50 or less 0,51 to 0.75 0,76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	549 171 131 152 56 20 15 4	398 84 77 79 28 14 9 2	256 37 54 73 28 6 28	787 133 132 233 116 93 74 6	580 94 99 178 88 73 43 5	207 39 33 55 28 20 31 1	730 170 142 202 115 66 29 6	251 -48 37 89 43 21 12 12	479 132 105 118 72 45 17 5	8,341 2,462 1,966 2,374 828 828 828 135 194	251 85	985 156 80 26	657 183 131 158 104 51 24 6
All occupied units	1,033	495	538	1,495	1,038	457	1,537	475	1,062	16,532	11,842	. 3,257	1,433
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	818 81.3 188 27	428 88,1 58 9	390 75.0 130 18	1,135 78,3 314 46	811 80,5 197 30	324 73.5 117 16	1,149 76.0 303 25	82.0 83	770 73.3 280 12	14,593 90,9 1,463 478	92.7 835	91.7 234	73.9 364
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice Other None Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING PUEL	213 21.1 225 24 546 25	35.4 103 3 206	42 8.0 122 31 340 13	290 19.8 154 46 975 30	239 23.3 61 32 692 14	51 11.6 93 14 283 16	124 8.3 143 171 1,058 41	17.1 54 8 325	- 44 4.3 89 163 733 33	40.9 4,013 130 5,436	43.9 3,191 56 3,283	43.5 670 60 1,067	10.6 152 14 1,086
Coal or coke	570 356 8 15 35 7 14 28	89 7 13 25 6 8	250 257 1 2 10 1 12 12	1,039 385 ? 22 12 - 4 26	5 20 11 - 3	169 251 2 1 - 1	1,052 340 16 3 97 4 10	23 15 3 76 1 10	3 -	497 5,284 1,248 167 10 13	80 4,810 835 70 4 8	133 462 392 70 5	284 12 21 27 1
Steam or hot water system Pipeles warm air furnace. Heating stove. Other or none. Not reporting heating equipment	26 78 55 798 60 16	39 353 36	17 28 16 445 24 10	33 34 16 1,212 177 23	23 27 8 832 136 12	10 7 8 - 380 41 11	11 73 93 1,292 56 10	45 43 353 21	28 50 939	4,814 216 8,817 314	3,991 130 5,526 188	. 767 67 8,019 95	56 19 1,872 31
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	202 52 26.3 132 18	52 28.3 132	2 - 1 2 - 1	458 70 16,9 345 43	70	-	224 46 22.5 158 20	46 22,5 158		7,415 2,769 40.9 4,095 551	2,144 39.9 3,232	625 42.0 863	i - ·

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

			FREMONT				GARFIELD			GILPIN	··· (GRÀND	
SUBJECT	The county	Canon City	Flor- ence	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	5,749	1,693	825	1,986	1,305	3,415	1,997	1,418	1,045	948	97	1,795	1,432	373
NUMBER OF ROOMS	288	106 145	22 85	100 192	60 135	327 465	212 296	116 169	154 171	134 160	20 11	193 467	157 481	36 46
2 rooms	760	212 286	81 164	286 552	181	554 739	341 421	213 318	182 181	166 163	16 18	923 895	264 236	59 59
5 rooms	1,427 785	462 270	243 128	450 200	272 167	587 310	359 166	228 144	144 98	130 90	14 8			47 41
7 rooms	324 143	98 53	65 19	67 30	94 41	184 103	89 85	95 68	48 40	46	24	40	· 38 20	28 20 10
9 rooms	55 29	14 8	5	15 9	20 9	41 20	23 8	18 12	11 8	10	1	21 15 25	11 6 14	9 10
11 rooms or more	20 73	7 32	4 5	5 20	4 16	23 62	6 41	17 21	4	- 3	1	37	30	7
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT		1 100		1 500	670	1.050	1,681	269	524	503	21	1,204	1,088	116
Electric Percent with electric lighting	4,516 79.6 24	1,607 96.9 2	760 93.0	1,582 83.0 6	567 44.0 16	1,950 58.2 76	85.7	19.4	50.4	53.4	-	68.7 26	78.6	31.6
Gas. Kerosene or gasoline	1,092 39	49 1	40 17	304 15	699	1,295 88	253 19	983 69	509 2	433 2	76	516 6	275 2	241 4
Other Not reporting lighting equipment	78	34	8	19	17	65	35	30	6	ő	-	48	37	6
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	5,246	1,631	786	1,721	1,108	3,063	1,849	1,215	580	523	57			307
1 person	639 1,451	236 498	103 239	199 449	101 265	409 810	287 536	115 274	186 156	149 145	17	. 268		38 72
3 persons	1,041 913	373 264	140 132	317 314	211 203	624 513	381 291	243 222	100 78	92 67 27	8 11 6			52 41 36
5 persons	529 312	135 71	78 43	187	129 88	318 175	174	144 88 63	33 23 13	27 23 10	- 3	69	40	29 29 17
7 persons	157 107	20 18	25	65 39	47 33	109 . 60 29	46 27 10	83 19	6	6	-	19	12	7
9 persons	51 26	10 6	513	23 10 8	13 9 9	4 19	2	2 12	1	-	1		3	1
11 persons or more	20		J	P	2	10								0.00
All occupied units Owner-occupied units	3.01 2.93	2.72 2.60	2.86 2.79	3.17 3.01	3.39	3.01 2.95	2.77	3.40 3.20	2.29 2.32	2.28	-	2,94	2.82	3.20 3.31
Tenant-occupied units	3,10	2.81	2,94	3.31	3,60	3.07	2.81	3.77	2.26	2,27	- 	2.93	8.80	3.10
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	5,246	1,631	786	1,721	1,108	3,063	1,848	1,215	580 263	523 235	57 28			907 102
0.50 or less	1,790 1,082	623 380	291 173	529 316	347 213	889 581	549 365	240 216 309	94	89	5	189	132	57
0.75 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	1,271 567	368 121	183 76	441 209	259 161	801	492 185 132	151	38	35 32		120	86	84 25
1.51 to 2.00	297 176	60 32	: 89 . 19	136 73 17	62 52 14	239 162 55	86	76	16	12	4		48	18 6
Not reporting persons per room	63 2,524	27 900	5 367	887	350	1,466	1,004			271	24	464	329	135
Tenant-occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75	623 510	236	105	202 152	80 53	801 246	218 174	83	124	113 37	11		56	94 23
0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	735	275 84	100	261 125	99 64	445 195		125	22 22	. 82		- 51	2 33	29 19
1.51 to 2.00	199 112	51 25	26 16		30 21	137 111		55	1 11			3 60 3 91 - 11	3 25	
Not reporting persons per room	24	19	3		3		26	5	·					
All occupied units RADIO	5,246	1,631	786	1,721	1,108	3,063	1,948	1,215	4				1	307
With radio Percent with radio	4,199 81.9	1,377	649 84.6	78.4	850 77 .8		79.2	67.8	3 76.0	75.9		- 79.	9,6	234 78,8 63
No radio Not reporting radio	928 119	203 51	118 19		243 15			380				- 40		10
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	1.000	581	275	582	. 144	829	721	1.08	41	39		8 9		
Mechanical. Percent with mechanical refrigeration.	1,322 25.6 1,240	36.8 484	35.8	19.0	13.2	27.8	40,1	9.3	L 7.1	7.5		9 12	3 77	46
IccOtherNone	2,527	19	1 408	29 908	18 696	15	i 4 i 845	i 11 6 843	L 443	L 404			7 523	284
Not reporting refrigeration equipment	90	32	7	30				. 33	2 2	1 1	1	1 3	5 31	4
COOKING FUEL Coal or coke	3,855	1,124	733	1,400	598							9 61 6 33		
Gas		43	15	13		1 11	L 10	1 :		2 1	ι ί .	1 1		2
Electricity Kerosene or gasoline	. 63	245 43	28	14							-	נ ' -	2 10 4 4	2
Other None	. 21	16 35		1 1						5 6	3	-)	3 3	3
Not reporting cooking fuel		60	·	' ¹ '										
Steam or hot water system Fiped warm air system	827 340	155 245	41	27	22	185	5 161	เ 2	4] :	3 8	2	1 8	4 15 1 24	1 7
Pipeless warm air furnace	. 103 4,338	69 1,084	691	21	1,010	2,200	5 1,124	1,08	2 49		3. 4	7 88		274
Other or none	167	52 26	1 1 4 4 1	89						2 55 2	2		13 35 39 21	
MORTGAGE STATUS						_			- 25	2 25;	2	- 38	37 38	2 -
Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged	. 503	227	399	187	1	84 20 27	7 201	7 .	- 25 - 1 - 4.	0 10	o :		55 51	5 -
Percent mortgage	1,317	441	286	5 590		53	4 53	4	- 23	2 23	8	- 20	23 23 21 10	1 -
Not reporting mortgage status	144	63	24	• <u> </u>	·		<u>~10</u>	<u> </u>		<u></u>	<u>-</u> L			

526908 O - 43 - 24

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

1	-	GUNNISON	nown waei I	re less tille	HINSDALE	ent and m		HUER	ere base is		00]	TARPON		T 10131-0	DCON
SUBJECT			Bur 1	m*					ГТ	Duc	mb -	JACKSON		JEFF	
	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Walsen- burg	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Golden
All dwelling units	2,577	1,838	739	323	255	68	4,836	1,678	1,798	865	789	411	378	11,799	1,037
NUMBER OF ROOMS	442	225	216	49	46	3	373	200	129	- 50	134	90	44	688	86
2 rooms	460 370	327 280	193 90	95 59	74 44	21 15	1,002 829	388 284	441 360	173 185	139 180	81 82	58 48	1,265 1,922	108 161
4 rooms	468 311	871 260	97 51	86 86	30 30	6 6	1,110 518		175	221 109	136 73		62 37	2,653 2,681	179 233
6 rooms	214 112	155 80	59 32	19 8	16 4	9 4 3	294 62	140 36	91	63 27	58 40	12	38 28	1,384 556	160 69
8 rooms	68 - 28	40 19	. 28 9	, 6 1	9 1	3	70 14	34		20 3	20 14		13 9	203 105	45 17
10 rooms 11 rooms or more	20 22	15 16	5		1	-	14		. 7	s 	12 12	-	12 12	55 89	4 15
Not reporting number of rooms	68	49	13	1.5	6	7	27	ā		11	21		17	167	15
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	1,637	1,415	222	94	67	. 27	2,266	1,249	915	108	346	216	180	8,966	1,009
Electric Percent with electric lighting	65.3	79.5	30.6	29.7	26.9	3	53,1 50	74.8		12.9 18	45.3	54.3	37.2 23	77,1 18	98.8
Gas Kerosene or gasoline	56 784	9 849	47 435	185	149	36	1,952	\$98	824	710	357	161	196	2,589	10
Other Not reporting lighting equipment	28 72	7 58	21 14	2 6	- 6	2 -	39 69			11 18	2 42	2 13	- 29	60 166	2
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD	and the surger of the surger					<u>.</u>					and the second secon			<u>en er (</u>	
All occupied units	1,763 270	1,363 215	400 55	124 85	90 80	84 5	4,066 487	1,620 227	1,646 189	-800 71	525 80		224 35	8,763 830	976 86
1 person	375 367	286 280	89 87	\$2 25	25 16	79	780 798	544 544		147 134	114 111		48 45	2,581 1,962	310 245
4 persons	314 190	246	68	14 5	5	9	704	295 173	294	115	108	60	48	1,608	164 78
6 persons	108	143	47 18	8	6	1 2	459 311	100	1.45	109	24	17	24 7	475	53 16
7 persons	67 45	47	20 11	2	2 1	ī	204 120	57 39	52	50 29	15	3	7 4	226 112	10
9 persons	16 9	11 9	5	ĩ	ī	-	108	8	. 21	41 18		2	3 1	59 27	2
11 persons or more	2	2	-	-	-	-	53	8	25	20	· 2	-	۲ °	22	2
Median number of persons	8.14		3.14		- 1		8.47	3,19					8.14	2.99	2,88
Owner-occupied units	8.42 2.96	3.35 3.04	3.54 2.50		-	-	3.74 8.24			4.10			9.13	2.94	2.99
PERSONS PER ROOM				, <u></u>		Alterna Alterna									
All occupied units	1,763 495	1,363	400 117	124		34 10		1,620					224 92	8,763 2,889	976 843
0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00	328 470	269	65 99	21	16	10	581	248	227	118	92	2 47	45 50	2,003	229 258
1.01 to 1.50	227 141	182	45	14		6	597	202	3 277	112	68	48	18	875	96 34
2.01 or more	87	60	27	2	e 2	2	558	166	3 251	189	25	5 81	8	219	7
Not reporting persons per room		ļ	4	5	{	1					}		· · ·	133	
Tenant-occupied units	954 215	806 179	148 36	17	15	2	864	158	174	38	53	28	64 25	8,499 778	474 113
0.51 to 0.75	172 267	280	16	111		1 2							12	750	128 140
1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00	148 94	68	19 26	1			821 273				34	37	24		51
2.01 or more	52 6		12	1 1	. 1		\$06	125		40	18	3 16	2		6 10
All occupied units	1,763	1,368	400	124	90	S4					1		224	1	976
RADIO	1,415	1,124	291	76	47										
With radio Percent with radio	81.4	88.4	74.4	62.8	4) -	29	58.	65.	3 56.5	48.1	74.	4 68,1	88.4	90.9	95.9
No radio Not reporting radio	. 324 . 24		100										34 19		
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	320	295		,			1								517
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration] 18.5	21.8	6.3	0.8	1		65: 16.	1 28.	2 11.4	L 2.6	3 7.	3 8.4	5.6	i \$7.2	54.1
IceOther	150 . 48	3 39	9	- 1	.)	1.	14	7	6]. t	5] 1	5) L	0 5	i) E	5 283	4
None Not reporting refrigeration equipment	. 1,829 . 16				77	2	8,17								
COOKING FUEL															
Coal or coke	. 160	D) 52	105				1 87	6] 1	.1 32	5 54		6 286 8 9		672	- 1
Gas Electricity Kerosene or gasoline	. 6	50	3	-	1 -		- 1.	5 4	5 5	9 L · ·]	 1 1		1,943	
Kerosene or gasoline	- .	·) -]	1 :	: :	:			2 2	ւլ ։		i i		446	9
None Not reporting cooking fuel	28				- 3			3	5 1	2 S	e	4 4	10	. 55	6
HEATING EQUIPMENT			. "	ļ		'		ין י				-			
Steam or hot water system.	. 202 58				: :		- 16		4 21	5		7 4			
Pipeless warm air furnace	. 92 1,870	26	5	-	85	3	- 83	ւ] 1	8 1	L :	2	3 3	I	365	43
Other or none	. 85	3 57	25	5	8 8	· ·	- 64	B 36	0 20	3 8	5 4	8 89) 8	3 384	125
Not reporting heating equipment	·	<u> </u>	6		3 2	+	1 60		1 2:	2 2		.8 4		9 184	16
Owner-occupied nonfarm units	. 557			56	5 56		- 1,89	69			- 11			- 8,769	
Mortgaged Percent mortgaged	15.2	15.8	-	: . :	-		- 22	1 26.	7 8.	6	- 16.		4 ·	- 1,861 - 52.9	96.8
Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	. 44] . \$?			5			- 1,02	5 48 5 3	3 54 3 10			92 92 6 6		1,651	807 15
													1	,	1

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

<u>a - Angene Marine, an </u>	JEFFERS	ONCon.		KIOWA		ĸ	IT CARSO	N	an a	L	KE			LA F	LATA	
SUBJECT	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- ferm		Rural- nonfarm	Rural- fama	The county	Lead- ville	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm	The county	Durango	Eural- nonfarm	Rural- fara
All dwelling units	8,128	2,634	1,022	418	604	2,279	944	1,335	2,391	1,616	752	28	4,692	1,768	1,485	1,489
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room. 2 rooms. 3 rooms. 5 rooms. 6 rooms. 7 rooms. 8 rooms. 10 rooms. 11 rooms or more. Not reporting number of rooms. LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	451 913 1,459 1,975 1,891 830 273 124 35 23 30 124	151 244 302 505 557 394 214 118 54 28 44 28	57 156 184 262 171 106 42 15 10 5 7 7	20 9 5 4 3	22 85 113 169 108 62 22 5 5 1 4 7	81 334 315 592 417 273 128 53 24 9 50	59 161 115 202 179 118 51 27 7 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	22 173 200 390 238 155 72 26 17 3 4 85	165 403 341 457 478 280 110 65 18 11 25 37	55 236 199 270 389 233 99 58 16 9 20 32	107 162 136 186 85 46 10 5 2 2 6 5	3 5 6 1 4 1 1 2 - - -	531 934 863 945 687 392 152 90 34 11 4	381 368 193	264 419 309 239 130 67 23 10 5 1 2 2 16	130 274 241 225 189 192 59 41 14 5 1 28
Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas Kerosene or gasoline Other	6,139 76.6 11 1,818 44 116	1,818 69.9 7 761 14 34	417 41.2 3 585 6 11	3 132 -	136 22.9 - 453 6 9	1,059 49,1 28 1,020 51 121	807 86.2 121 8 8	252 20.6 28 899 43 113	2,013 85.6 12 305 22 39	1,540 97,2 38 7 81	486 62.6 12 251 15 8	7 - 16 -	2,588 55.9 28 / 1,982 30 64	95.0 82 7	755 51.5 7 698 7 20	158 11.8 21 1,204 16 40
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	1,270 1,062 517 263 117 . 59 24	2,809 210 664 447 382 266 159 93 43 25 8 12	10	67 108 78 65 33 30 5 - 1	50 105 86 67 45	1,999 216 457 395 321 248 160 95 49 88 10 15	916 144 251 170 141 100 57 24 14 7 8 5	1,083 72 206 225 180 148 103 71 35 26 7 10	2,001 276 512 451 329 192 116 66 33 17 3 4	1,411 202 863 812 238 1300 86 43 21 11 2 3	571 71 147 194 88 60 27 24 12 6 1 1	19 3 2 5 3 2 3 1 - - - -	4,112 435 965 881 686 476 300 176 112 57 37 37	447 875 290 175 99 47 27 12	1,197 151 285 286 196 196 118 94 55 30 18 12 12	1,238 101 293 220 200 188 107 74 55 32 13 15
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	2.97 2.93 3.03	3.13 2.93 3.53	2.98 2.93 3.05	2.75 2.83 2.68	3.20 2.99 3.50	3,33 3,26 3,38	2.87 2.85 2.88	8.71 8.56 3.84	2.97 3.02 2.91	2.95 3.08 2.75	8.00 2.77 3.12		8.29 8.89 8.16	8.06 8.22 2.88	3.19 3.36 2.96	8.88 8.69 4.01
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	5,478 1,705 1,279 1,433 532 290 142 97	2,309 841 495 515 845 181 70 22	819 261 174 189 97 64 28 6	389 129 75 101 44 30 10	430 132 99 88 53 34 18 6	1,999 556 375 519 269 175 78 27	916 304 160 255 94 62 26 15	1,083 252 215 264 175 113 52 12	2,001 669 401 495 236 118 51 31	1,411 537 293 329 149 60 17 26	571 130 102 160 85 56 33 5	19 2 5 6 2 2 1	4,112 863 696 1,045 564 449 452 43	1,677 406 879 494 185 124 84 5	1,197 188 189 289 179 198 194 15	1,288 269 178 262 200 132 174 28
Tenant-occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.66 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	2,211 490 652 293 170 76 67	814 175 159 218 125 78 52 7	\$85 100 74 98 52 38 19 4	197 54 38 57 27 16 5	188 46 36 41 25 22 14 4	1,126 256 188 321 176 106 60 19	527 136 82 164 68 46 21 10	599 120 106 157 108 60 39 9	877 196 184 262 126 68 24 17	522 132 108 151 72 83 10 16	347 64 75 108 53 33 13 1	8 1 8 1 2 1	1,914 295 291 562 265 244 233 24	855 194 170 308 96 85 59 3	557 66 61 151 79 98 92 10	502 95 60 103 90 61 82 11
All occupied units RADIO	5,478	2,309	819	369	430	1,999	916	1,083	2,001	1,411	571	19	4,112	1,677	1,197	1,288
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio	4,845 91.6 443 190	1,957 87.1 290 62	602 76.8 182 35	293 79.6 75 21	309 74.3 107 14	1,441 73.4 522 36	788 81.8 164 14	703 66.3 358 22	1,699 86.9 .256 46	1,217 89.0 150 44	470 82.6 99 2	18 - 7 -	2,901 72.2 1,115 96	245	415	748 62.2 455 35
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice	2,096 160 1,070	649 28.6 914 69 635 42	160 19.7 65 78 508 8	80.3 33 39 205	42 10.0 92 45 303 8	829 17.3 178 59 1,333 100	293 32.9 144 4 50 25	36 3.6 34 55 883 75	280 14.3 52 1,630 38	192 13.9 27 1 1,157 34	87 15.8 84 - 457 8	1 - 1 16 1	995 24.7 467 53 2,509 88	45.5 829 4 678	80	58 4.9 158 45 934 49
Coal or coke Wood Blectricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None Not reporting cooking fuel	380 1,457 433 346 121 32	1,575 292 146 135 91 29 17 24	448 82 42 12 267 12 1 10	156 15 34 12 169 1 1	287 17 8 	1,241 29 35 43 562 46 5 88	409 15 28 43 409 - 4 14	832 14 13 - 153 46 1 24	1,721 127 18 87 6 - 6 56	1,292 25 17 41 2 6 28	422 91 46 4 7	7 11 - - - 1	2,427 710 583 236 45 1 46 64	550 208 11 1	825 262 19 26 81 19 19	730 445 14 2 9 - 2 42
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace. Piedess warm air furnace. Other or none. Not reporting heating equipment.	. 1,525 258 9,138	121 335 84 1,657 82 90	14 23 16 744 18 4	339	- 5 405 15 4	87 111 120 1,553 92 36	85 97 101 805 17 10	2 14 19 947 75 26	132 52 3 1,620 151 43	104 86 2 1,189 65 25	28 26 1 415 83 18	- - 16 3 -	、 374 76 169 S,038 890 65	62 152 1,021 117	40 9 904 214 81	15 5 8 1,113 59 88
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	. 1,682 . 55.5 . 1,848		192 58 30.5 121 18	58 30.5 121		389 84 23.3 276 29	889 84 23.3 276 29		1,113 14 1,3 1,043 58	889 13 1.5 826 50	224 1 0,5 217 6		1,462 893 29.2 952 117	823 40.1	640 70 13.0 470 100	

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

			LARIMER			percent		INIMAS			LINCOLN			LOG	AN	
SUBJECT	The county	Fort Collins	Love- land	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county		Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rurel- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Ster- ling	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	14,281	4,012	1,922	5,016	3,331	9,184	8,644	3,697	1,903	1,862	847	1,015	5,132	2,164	, 743	2,225
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room. 2 rooms. 3 rooms. 4 rooms. 5 rooms. 6 rooms. 6 rooms. 9 rooms. 9 rooms. 10 rooms. 10 rooms or more. Not reporting number of rooms.	1,397 1,882 2,297 2,590 2,762 1,782 644 423 161 98 100 145	198 449 613 630 983 646 218 147 47 26 32 23	66 164 230 370 583 295 94 55 27 12 5 27	840 839 1,044 965 657 343 110 76 28 25 24 65	293 430 410 625 539 498 222 145 59 35 39 36	678 2,010 1,737 2,100 1,309 745 252 123 38 43 31 118	257 509 545 644 756 433 176 85 85 31 32 22 54	289 946 772 1,004 354 169 35 16 5 6 4 37	132 455 420 452 199 143 41 22 2 5 5 5	88 202 263 468 373 254 88 63 21 20 9 13	57 106 113 184 168 115 50 28 10 3 4 9	31 96 150 284 205 139 38 35 11 17 5 4	238 703 773 1,043 1,043 666 292 155 57 28 26 53	135 301 355 368 535 283 95 44 21 9 9 10	51 117 133 165 135 73 33 15 3 5 3 10	52 285 520 428 310 164 96 33 14 18 25
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas Kerosene or gasoline Other	10,548 74.6 94 3,370 122 147	3,853 96.8 2 122 5 30	1,869 97.8 - 40 3 10	34 1,234 50	1,199 36.4 58 1,974 64 36	5,643 62,8 28 3,094 220 199	3,219 89.6 1 352 22 50	2,112 59.6 13 1,249 168 95	312 16.9 14 1,493 80 54	942 51.1 28 843 32 17	2	214 21.4 28 729 30 14	8,034 60.3 43 1,921 35 99	2,031 94.3 2 116 4 1	521 71.1 5 206 1 10	482 22.4 36 1,599 30 78
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units. 1 person. 2 persons. 3 persons. 4 persons. 5 persons. 6 persons. 7 persons. 8 persons. 9 persons. 9 persons. 10 persons. 10 persons. 11 persons or more.	10,324 1,048 2,916 2,307 1,789 1,016 583 317 175 73 44 56	1,176 883 656 325 163 85 45 20 5	1,845 211 544 433 294 163 89 61 85 11 6	260 625 443 338 199 129 69 29 16 10	2,559 158 571 548 501 329 197 102 76 26 29 28	8,220 923 1,644 1,712 1,324 930 609 422 £79 183 99 95	3,530 357 811 801 593 388 243 130 100 48 30 29	3,164 403 533 619 500 364 255 197 119 94 43 37	26	441 346 256 162 110 60 33 18 11	102 252 187 120 67 38 20 15 5 4	842 95 189 161 138 95 72 40 18 13 7 14	983 202 122 78 53	2,081 179 567 462 391 214 129 61 34 20 10	9	1,869 102 319 370 327 235 197 117 74 48 34 46
Median number of persons— All occupied units. Owner-occupied units. Tenent-occupied units	3.02 2:88 3.15		2.89 2.71 3.09	2.75	3.50 3.17 3.82	3.40 3.52 3.32	3.40	8.77	3.58 3.47 3.66	2.90	2.79	3.35 3.01 3.73	3.41	3.14 3.29 3.02	3,13	3.94 3.72 <u>4.08</u>
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	10,324 3,461 2,266 2,401 1,074 612 404	1,372 920 904 331 157 89	1,845 696 400 437 178 84 41	615 394 488 253 180 151	552 572 312 191 124	8,220 1,718 1,239 1,955 1,300 933 970 105	872 648 912 487 296 267	546 386 706 547 440 500	266 197 203	53- 319 43- 18- 100 69	275 174 211 211 77 5 42 3 26	145 222 107 64 42	1,160 989 1,283 639 368 2,277	2,081 530 467 598 230 136 103	115 186 90 62 59	1,869 439 357 449 319 170 115 20
Tenant-occupied units 0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50 1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	5,290 1,200 1,109 1,502 420 290) 510 488 2 614 5 221 5 115 5 59	804 205 168 235 106 57 25	5 194 5 191 5 298 5 155 7 107 9 98	291 262 355 224 146 104	735 606 1,195 750 554 576	344 327 582 302 204 196	301 222 467 326 467 326 260 290	90 57 146 122 90 90 90	210 177 28 2 2 11 2 11 7 2 11 4	5 105 5 104 3 117 4 47 8 32	111 71 123 67 41 23	491 514 791 7429 860 9198	1,168 200 251 394 158 93 65	82 61 106 58 33	1,163 209 202 291 213 134 100 14
All occupied units RADIO	10,32	1 3,792	1,84	5 2,128	2,559	8,220	3,530	3,16	1,526	5 1,65	5 814	84	4,563	2,08	. 713	1,869
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio	8,92 88, 1,19 . 20	2 93,1 5 258	1,66 92, 14 4	1 84.9 8 314	80.8	61.5 3,075	5) 73.4 9 911	4 54. 1 1,48	0 49. 5 74	7 78.	8 86.3	3 71. 29:	4 83.3 3 763	90.1	7 78.7	1,390 76.5 426 53
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical. Percent with mechanical refrigeration. Ice. Other. None. Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL	. 2,16 . 10 . 4,39	5 50.6 4 679 6 5 5 1,166	46 76	7 27.2 2 425 5 30 4 1,060	17.9 5 598 0 66 0 1,405	21.6 809 6 75 6 5,42	5 37.1 58 5 1,54	9 10. 5 14 5 3 7 2,61	2 7. 5 7. 5 3 2 1,26	6 19. 8 6 5 2 3 1,22	5 34.1 6 5 8 47		6 29.8 6 825 6 25 7 2,382	49. 38: 66	2 22.3 2 109 5 7 1 428	
Coal or coke Wood Blectricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None None Not reporting cooking fuel HEATING EQUIPMENT		1 50 7 2,347 4 299 2 79 9 1 8 5	40	9 261 7 190 0 8	L 593 5 91 3 40 3 91 3 1	L 93: 3 38: 5 21: 7 10: 5 3	3 35 5 20 3 5 3 5 1 2	- 25 6 2 9 4 2 - 2	2 68 8 - 9 2 1 2	1 2 4 1 1 2 2 1 - 1	22 1 58 4 72 7 22 20 .6 1 22 2	0 1 9 2 2 7 4 1		49 41 34	B 17 1 17 4 18 6 198 - 1 8 7	23 B 237 60 3
Steam or hot water system Pipeles warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment	1,45 91 6,44 20	5 908 9 41 6 1,600	28 26 1,08	1 13 5 11	7 12 7 11 2 2,19 8 5	9 1,05 4 15 9 5,41 2 80	6 1,00 3 10 5 1,76	12 5 12 2,36 13 67	0 1 4 1 54 1,28	.5 10 .7 1 92 1,2:	46 11 53 52 78 2	9 2 6 3 1 73 2 5	5 293 22 516 30 16 32 3,44 51 199 2 56	3 40 7 7 2 1,22 5 9	5 34 5 35	77 54 1,630 78
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	1,51 40 2,20	4 75 7 43 03 99	3 45 8 44 8 55	54 30 1 32,	6	- 2,81 - 37 - 15. - 2,04 - 40	1 50 4 22 5 1.0	08 6 7 6 30 1.0	38 .3	- 1 - 27 - 2	72 25	1	- 1,24 - 41 - 35. - 76 - 6	5 95 1 40, 6 52	5 60 2 20.1	

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		¥۲.	SA			MINERAL			MOFFAT			MONTEZUMA	
SUBJECT	The county	Grand Junction	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	9,828	8,728	2,433	3,667	601	287	314	1,799	1,023	776	2,919	1,592	1,327
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 rooms	891 1,413 1,656 1,947 2,067 949 358 231 73 37 42 164	210 491 651 562 952 328 134 62 24 11 21 82	323 443 393 483 436 177 65 48 21 6 6 6 32	258 479 612 802 679 444 159 181 28 28 20 15 50	188 141 115 84 61 27 12 10 5 5 3	46 48 39 63 50 23 7 7 5 3 - - 3	98 93 76 21 11 4 5 5 2 5 5	357 329 304 214 123 46 19 14 7 11 48	195 180 197 172 180 64 22 9 8 4 4 7 35	162 147 132 84 59 24 10 6 3 4 13	445 570 577 203 81 89 16 6 6 41	322 280 802 295 199 98 46 17 7 7 1 4 21	123 290 275 265 176 105 35 22 9 5 2 2 2 2 2
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric. Percent with electric lighting	7,318 75.1 42 2,305 79 84	3,547 95.8 4 143 7 27	1,735 72,0 11 647 18 22	2,036 56.1 27 1,515 54 35	294 49,2 28 274 1 4	192 67.8 - 91 - 4	102 32.5 28 183 1	845 48,3 43 853 7 51	769 78.0 36 179 - 37	76 10.0 5 674 7 14	1,100 38.4 62 1,577 124 56	61.9 12 502 81	133 10,2 50 1,075 43 26
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	9,156 845 2,240 2,036 1,717 1,006 599 326 166 102 61 59	3,574 321 991 856 686 339 185 90 45 28 17 16	2,223 263 532 471 403 256 140 71 36 27 11 13	3,359 261 717 709 628 411 274 165 85 85 47 33 29	294 53 65 62 54 29 14 5 5 2 3 3	243 38 58 56 48 21 13 5 5 5 1 3 1	51 155 13 6 6 8 1 - 1 1	1,556 297 399 293 236 138 97 46 23 12 7 8	942 169 233 197 156 81 53 27 12 5 4	614 128 166 96 80 57 44 19 11 7 2 4	2,679 262 565 509 496 331 216 134 84 41 24	1,477 163 356 269 174 108 58 30 19 11 4	1,202 99 209 218 226 157 108 76 54 22 13 20
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	3.23 3.32 3.12	8.05 3.35 2.75	3.17 3.17 3.17 3.17	3.49 3.38 3.73	2.97 2.81 3.07	3.06 2.88 3.17	-	2.78 2.84 2.72	8.85 2.95 2.75	2.64 2.65 2.61	8.52 3.51 3.53	3.27 3.30 3.25	3.93 3.70 <u>4.04</u>
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units. 0.50 or less	9,156 2,113 1,804 2,440 1,184 803 659 153	3,574 759 858 1,077 409 252 139 80	2,223 525 358 575 273 218 242 32	3,359 829 588 788 502 333 278 41	294 87 45 82 33 22 24 1	243 71 34 66 31 20 20 1	51 16 11 16 2 2 4	1,556 339 236 438 181 197 118 47	942 186 153 276 122 98 72 35	614 153 63 162 59 99 46 12	2,679 472 973 631 371 353 439 40	1,477 272 217 351 179 193 245 20	1,202 200 156 280 192 160 194 20
Tenant-occupied units	3,866 568 686 1,148 576 448 357 83	1,816 242 375 610 239 193 100 57		1,147 163 182 292 204 156 137 13	171 40 23 48 26 14 19 1	143 33 19 36 24 14 16 1	28 7 4 12 2 - 3	728 113 96 218 106 113 57 25	510 73 75 158 83 60 38 23	218 40 21 60 23 53 19 2	1,205 158 168 293 178 188 201 19	766 107 122 200 100 112 116 9	439 51 46 93 78 76 85 10
All occupied units RADIO	9,156	3,574	2,229	3,359	294	243	51	1,556	942	614	2,679	1,477	1,202
With radio	7,216 80.5 1,749 191	3,141 89.8 355 78	74.1	2,469 74.8 832 58	232 79.5 60 2	198 82.2 43 8	34 - 17	1,119 75.1 371 65	721 80.5 175 46	398 67.0 196 20	1,704 65.6 895 80	66.0 488	757 65.0 407 38
Address Andress Andress Address Addres	4,212 46.7 1,476 93 3,240 135	2,315 66.0 460 7 728 64	36.2 358 18 976	1,053 32.0 658 68 1,536 34	30 10,2 20 5 239	23 9.5 10 4 206	7 10 1 33	261 17.4 215 15 1,012 59	238 26,3 130 5 531 38	23 3.8 85 10 481 15	426 16.2 224 84 1,890 55	9 962	36 3.1 134 75 928 29
Coal or coke	6,175 715 1,324 107 8 19 98	1,730 8 587 1,058 42 1 7 41	150 21 170 40 1 4	2,632 557 96 25 1 8 33	213 75 - 4 - 1	198 39 1 - 4 - 1	15 36 - - - - -	915 120 422 1 23 - 22 53	441 11 415 1 20 - 16 38	474 109 - 3 - 6 15	1,262 1,247 59 16 36 2 15 42	30 1 14	361 814 - 6 1 1 19
Steam or hot water system Fiped warm air system Fipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none	558 1,397 239 6,000 750 217	424 1,139 134 1,640 101 136	137 44 1,569 348	41 121 61 2,791 301 44	1 5 287 1	- 1 2 239 1 - 7	- 3 48 -	63 57 111 1,071 202 52	61 52 101 599 90 39	8 5 10 472 112 13	68 41 25 2,200 288 .56	67 35 22 1,101 227 25	1 6 1,099 61 31
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged. Percent mortgaged. Free of mortgage. Not reporting mortgage status	8,078 1,497 51.2 1,427 154	1,759 1,020 60.2 675 , 63	477 30.8 752		100 3 3.0 97	100 3 3.0 97 -	-	432 156 84,9 254 42	432 136 34.9 254 42	-	711 151 23.0 506 54	711 151 28.0 506 54	

.

Table 23.--NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940--Con.

	ر روسیار روسیار روسیار ایسیار ایسیار روسیار	MONTI				MOR				e base is ic.	otero			- 1	OURAY	
SUBJECT	The county	Mont- rose city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Fort Morgan	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	La Junta	Rocky Ford	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- ferm
All dwelling units	4,463	1,428	1,027	8,00B	4,830	1,478	1,219	2,193	6,607	2,077	1,114	1,797	1,819	692	487	205
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room. 2 rooms. 3 rooms. 5 rooms. 6 rooms. 7 rooms. 8 rooms. 9 rooms. 10 rooms. 10 rooms or more. 11 rooms or more. Not reporting number of rooms.	534 632 772 884 719 467 197 133 27 20 11 67	151 204 289 243 283 185 71 47 10 10 2	187 99 53 36 10 2 2	136 255 345 454 337 249 90 76 15 8 38	176 678 770 957 9883 690 285 132 71 19 20 64	39 165 222 236 356 227 92 45 22 7 9 8	3 4	56 282 342 469 384 322 129 66 37 9 7 30	350 965 979 1,463 1,521 808 280 190 190 29 86 116	73 55 19 10 13	77 180 175 194 246 133 53 26 10 4 5 11	129 862 256 372 353 187 45 27 11 6 6 43	48 181 213 384 253 109 82 30 9 12 26	28 57 105 129 137 97 59 31 17 9 4	14 433 79 93 91 67 41 22 8 7 3 19	9 2 1
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric	2,653 60.4 73 1,644 25 68	1,289 91.6 126 1	52.2 16 465 2	835 42.5 56 1,053 22 41	3,182 67.0 32 1,512 24 80	1,445 99.2 11 21	959 80.2 1 234 2 23	778 87,1 31 1,267 21 36	4,958 74.0 10 1,629 103 107	93.5 2 72 60	1,006 92.5 - 77 5 26	1,289 73.1 - 461 13 34	742 41.4 8 1,019 25 25	472 69.9 3 198 2 17	436 92.8 1 33 -	17.6 g 165 g
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units 1 persons 2 persons 3 persons 5 persons 6 persons 7 persons 8 persons 9 persons 10 persons 10 persons 10 persons or more	4,080 353 993 850 686 479 319 190 107 44 36 23	1,360 157 385 295 216 115 80 45 33 15 11	92 240 225 143 104 56 41 2 14 14 7 1 4 7 5	1,790 104 356 330 250 183 100 61 24 20 15	336 1,041 975 793 542 356 178 100 71 37	12	36 32	1,866 97 344 375 321 274 193 108 57 43 24 30	12) 93 68	202 538 473 354 218 107 53 25 26 16 16 13	1,061 152 294 236 164 97 55 26 16 12 3 5	37 27 18	1,662 115 374 808 800 202 123 116 42 38 28 16	625 100 167 104 114 66 40 16 10 3 - 5	្រែប	25 40 35 33 24 18 5 4
Median number of persons— All occupied units. Owner-occupied units. Tenant-occupied units	8.32 3.30 9.33	2.96 3.03 2.89	9 3.01	3.79 3.64 4.00	3.13		3.13		3.08	3 3.20	2,86 2,70 2,96	3.03		2,94 2,86 3,03		3.18
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	4,080 921 770 954 536 444 404 51	1,360 382 299 333 12: 10: 11: 11:	2 162 141 2 180 8 183 8 147 1 152	1,790 377 330 442 281 195 141 24	1,190 888 1,116 629 347 246	481 340 362 147 73 26	272 217 298 152 101 104	173	48) 42	578 451 524 5 219 1 116 1 86	1,061 337 205 282 100 74 56 7	432 295 392 194 173 187	92	625 239 133 140 54 39 15 5	174 92 99 99	65 40 41 15 20 6
Tenant-occupied units	276	7	B 63 3 76 9 116 5 85 7 92	105 124 195 136 110	450 489 725 447 250 40 191	161 176 234 111 51	7 112 113 113 105 105 76 1 73	171 198 309 23 129	710 65 95 1 50 5 35 7 33	0 224 3 215 1 304 9 123 5 84 0 64	111 111 180 71 59	2 165 141 233 3 133 3 139 119 3 149	204 136 227 180 93 77	80 59 74 30 31) 60 4- 5 7 8 1 1 7	20 4 15 1 13 9 8
All occupied units	4,080	1,36	0 930	1,790	4,470	1,439	1,165	1,86	5 5,44	6 2,009	1,061	1,714	1,662	625	j 48	3 187
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio REPRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	3,064 76.8 924 92	83. 22	4 70.5	75.4	84.8	93.	7 83.1 9 190	78.0 38	3 77. 3 1,38	9 85.0 0 294	82.	3 73.1 7442	71.4 465	81.4	86.	70.7
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice	350 42 2,333	51. 8 1 55	2 28.0 7 60 6 6 5 560	19.8 200 200 1,190	30.9 792 0 30 0 30 0 2,22	2 48. 2 22 3 50	7 31.8 2 198 3 22	16. 37 1,15	4 39. 2 1,06 5 2 9 2,76	8 56.0 7 299 2 5 4 560	39.5 27 3 3 3 3 5	2 32.6 2 225 6 3 881	23.4 267 11 965	20.5 31 21 44	25. 25. 1	3 9.2 2 20 2 9
Cosl or coke			3 16 1	51 2 4	7 198 2 131 7 64 7 82 2 6 1	3 1 3 5 4 43 5 27 9	1 56 6 38 1 166	12 3 4 5 4 1 25 2 6 3	9 41 4 1,76 7 47 2 56 5	8 2, 32 1,05 3 18 54 17 5 23	5 1 4 38 1 11 2 12 2	0 181 2 275 1 120 5 155 	201 5 71 5 61 2 61 2 11 2 11 5 11 5 11 5 11 5 11 5 11 5 1	- 6: - 4: - 4:	2 4 	6 130 8 54 0 2 1 - 3 1
Steam or hot water system	233 6 3,293 25	3 19 7 5 8 94 8 94	93) 1 39) 8	7 2 0 7 1,62 5 8	3 69 6 21 6 2,99 3 25	8 41 0 10 8 70 9 4	17 17 3 3	9 9 7 7 5 1,52 4 13	7 71 0 44 14 4,51	33 7	4 6 4 6 7 72 1 6	4 9 0 13	2 5 3 6 2 1,45 8 5	3 1 5 53 7	3 1	8 - 1 2 7 - 6 176 2 7 4 2
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	333 31,6 713	3 26 3 38, 3 42	6 6 4 19.	7 D	- 1,15 - 49 - 46. - 58 - 7	6 30 0 47. 3 35	9 18 7 43.	7 4 4	~) 39 ~) 1,13	34 38 8 44.	5 11 7 31. 9 25	9 25 6 38.	9 2 9	- 22 2 9. 19	0 2 3 9. 4 19	0 - 3 -

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

<u>an an a</u>		PARK			PHILLIPS		**************************************	PITKIN		464 <u></u>	PROV	ers	and a second
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Lemar	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- fam
All dwelling units	1,862	1,137	725	1,508	738	770	799	571	228	8,752	1,313	952	1,487
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 room	382 363 342 280 202 116 54 83 21 16 19 24			45 109 213 308 332 230 123 83 29 17 9 10	· 6	12, 48 84 181 161 119 68 53 20 11 9 4	32 56 92 202 178 108 51 47 7 7 7 7	27 29 68 145 136 77 39 27 6 4 5 8	5 27 24 57 42 31 12 20 1 3 3 2 20	193 601 533 898 748 369 151 101 36 25 13 89	89 206 195 229 307 126 64 33 17 7 9 31	59 208 137 222 164 85 37 25 5 5 7 21 8	45 193 201 447 272 158 50 43 14 11 3 3 50
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric. Percent with electric lighting Gas. Kerosene or gasoline. Other. Not reporting lighting equipment	762 41.5 93 971 12 24	54.4 60 443 9	150 81.0 33 528 3 11	926 63.0 74 426 43 39	- 78 1	263 35.9 74 354 42 37	491 62.3 13 270 14 11	436 77.6 6 109 11 9	55 24.3 7 161 3 2	2,361 64.7 10 1,193 83 105	1,196 94.2 ; 2 64 7 44	682 72.0 3 253 9 5	483 33,8 5 876 67 56
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units. 1 person. 2 persons. 3 persons. 5 persons. 6 persons. 7 persons. 8 persons. 9 persons. 10 persons. 10 persons. 11 persons or more.	1,059 212 309 218 144 84 41 28 13 7 1 2	661 118 202 140 97 48 23 20 9 3 1 1	398 94 107 78 47 36 12 8 4 4 - 2	1,395 129 355 316 243 171 84 51 25 10 7 4	724 95 214 167 117 69 26 21 8 5 2	671 34 141 149 126 102 58 300 17 5 5 4	569 110 146 109 87 54 37 10 11 2 1 2	364 79 103 68 54 30 15 4 7 1 1 2	205 31 43 41 33 24 22 6 4 1 -	3,299 322 796 690 575 401 214 125 81 48 23 22	1,252 139 359 272 254 142 61 32 15 9 5 4	885 105 219 198 126 95 41 38 27 13 4 5	1,142 78 220 226 195 164 112 55 39 26 14 13
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	2.54 2.63 2.47	2.70	2,48 2,50 2,45	3.1E 3.03 3.27	2.73	8.59 3.46 3.69	2.76 2.76 2.76 2.76	2.50 2.48 -	3.20 3.32	3.27 3.00 3.42	3.04 3.16 2.98	3.07 2.69 3.28	3.74 3.07 4.16
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	315 179 294 116 90 51	561 169 113 196 78 67 81 7	398 146 56 98 38 23 20 7	1, 395 489 31e 329 152 71 82 4	724 277 147 178 75 29 14 4	671 212 171 151 77 42 18	569 265 112 112 45 17 11 7	364 185 71 66 26 9 3 4	205 80 41 46 19 8 8 3	3,299 882 604 833 406 274 222 78	1,292 350 264 349 129 98 71 31	865 249 139 221 94 85 70 7	1,142 263 201 263 183 91 81 40
Tenant-occupied units	135 88 179 63 43	75 62 131 43 33 18		795 225 190 210 100 46 22 2	50 19 9	399 113 102 94 50 27 13	160 63 29 38 18 4 8 -	89 33 18 26 10 - 2	71 30 . 11 12 8 4 6 -	2,022 375 369 560 307 200 153 54	764 147 152 240 95 70 42 18	539 107 84 153 72 65 52 65	719 125 133 167 140 65 59 30
All ⁱ occupied units	1,059	661	398	1,395	784	671	569	364	205	3,299	1,292	865	1,142
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio	. 75.9 . 248	79.0	112	1,170 84,5 214 11	84.2 114	564 84,9 100 7	423 76.9 127 19	277 77.8 79 8	146 75.3 48 11	2,507 79.0 665 127	1,087 87.7 153 52	202	768 71,2 310 64
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice Other None Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL		8.3 113 5 479	1.6 87 3 286	358 25.9 231 10 785 11	35.0 134 6 327	106 15.9 97 4 458 6	59 10.6 26 3 471 10	49 13.6 10 2 899 4	1	499 37	52.6 219 2 369	28.0 146 1 469	221 20.8 134 34 675 78
Cosl or coke Wood Ges Electricity Kerosene or gasoline		378 7 1 3 9	347 - 1 - 2	814 21 75 333 62 5	8 47 73 265 - 3	482 13 29 2 78 62 2 4	441 120 - - - 5	306 52 - 3 - 3 - 3 3	135 68 - - - 2	1,189 154 935 174 710 5 15	328 8 665 92 135 2 11 51	33 238 39 225 1 3	540 113 32 43 350 2 2 1 61
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment	- 22 - 5 - 951 - 47	13 3 602 18	9 2 349 29	77 94 183 990 42 9	67 125 441 17	11 27 58 549 25 1	25 7 4 515 13 5	24 6 3 325 2 4	190 11	118	45	25 38 732 52	7 16 22 1,005 21 71
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status		32 12,2 231	-	328 98 81.1 217 15	98 31.1 817		275 4 1.6 249 22	275 4 1.6 249 22		854 192 25.2 570 92	331	70 22.7 239	

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		PUL	BLO		ingeneration and the state of the	RIO BLANCO	<u></u>		RIO	JRANDE	90 <u>91 3650</u>		ROUTT	
SUBJECT	The county	Pueblo city	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Monte Vista	Rural - nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	19,331	14,287	3,170	1,674	1,023	466	557	3,507	933	1,278	1,296	3,497	2,380	1,117
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 rooms. 2 rooms. 3 rooms. 5 rooms. 6 rooms. 7 rooms. 9 rooms. 9 rooms. 10 rooms. 10 rooms or more. Not reporting number of rooms.	1,178 2,502 2,929 4,424 4,743 1,980 722 379 118 68 79 209	825 1,685 2,118 3,140 3,779 1,497 580 299 102 53 64 145	251 598 528 794 602 247 63 26 63 26 4 3 7 45	102 219 283 490 352 236 79 52 12 12 12 12 19	156 167 198 144 77 47 34 10 4 3 16	74 69 92 99 60 34 18 10 2 1 2 5	82 98 75 99 84 43 29 24 8 3 1 1	482 697 515 578 467 376 185 97 42 14 21 33	71 142 111 174 184 119 70 25 14 5 5 5	269 320 248 185 118 74 32 12 3 3 3 11	142 235 215 219 165 183 83 60 25 6 13 9	399 689 663 726 460 871 103 66 23 14 11 72	. 4	91 171 204 223 164 114 52 43 13 10 6 26
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas. Kerosene or gasoline. Other Not reporting lighting equipment	16,876 88.2 21 2,170 74 190	13,821 97.6 13 292 35 126	2,230 71.2 1 891 11 37	825 44.7 987 28 27	467 46.3 14 516 11 15	384 82,8 - 76 4 2	83 15.3 14 440 7 13	2,246 64.5 18 1,197 22 24	837 90.6 - 86 1 9	749 58.8 1 519 4 5	660 51.3 17 592 17 10	2,131 62:2 31 1,233 29 73	1,979 84.7 6 339 12 44	152 14.0 25 894 17 29
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	10,232 1,817 5,026 4,112 3,203 1,886 1,020 542 297 156 83 90	13,941 1,496 4,056 3,238 2,375 1,342 700 347 185 90 50 62	2,711 213 620 591 511 334 191 113 57 44 21 16	1,580 108 350 283 917 210 129 82 55 28 12 12	851 123 199 179 148 101 53 29 6 9 6	441 64 100 94 80 51 30 11 5 5 1 -	410 59 99 85 88 50 23 12 1 4 5 4	8, 135 234 702 645 560 406 267 147 756 532 25 25 21	910 84 258 208 149 97 67 25 13 3 6 5	1,110 94 245 220 182 140 91 68 89 25 12 3	1,115 56 199 223 229 169 109 53 34 23 7 13	3,028 467 743 589 495 331 189 106 41 38 16 13	2,124 346 534 407 249 221 120 73 28 23 23 13 10	904 121 209 182 146 110 69 33 13 15 3 3
Median number of persons — All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	3,05 3,25 2,83	2.94 3.17 2.69	3,38 3,46 3,26	3.65 3.55 3.76	3.08 3.20 2.93	3.10 3.27 2.86	3,05 3,10 3,00	3.48 3.65 3.37	3.06 3.21 2.92	3.48 3.76 3.34	3.85 3.99 3.74	3.02 3.02 3.01	2,95 2,93 2,96	3.17 3.15 3.20
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	18,232 4,928 4,096 5,026 2,147 1,177 685 173	13,941 4,004 3,266 3,933 1,486 760 360 132	2,711 537 532 705 408 257 245 29	1,580 387 298 388 255 160 80 12	851 201 149 235 120 70 60 16	441 89 81 125 56 45 30 5	410 112 68 110 54 25 30 11	9,135 651 513 742 398 335 465 31	910 264 180 236 89 62 62 13	1,110 157 138 232 145 167 262 9	1,115 230 195 274 164 106 137 9	3,028 717 518 814 446 273 197 63	2,124 459 324 621 334 201 145 40	904 258 194 193 112 72 52 23
Tenant-occupied units	8,593 1,751 1,751 2,649 1,120 759 446 117	6,798 1,444 1,463 2,184 828 524 261 94	1,051 161 171 881 165 130 125 18	744 146 117 184 127 105 60	380 67 61 117 57 37 29 12	213 31 33 72 30 26 16 5	167 36 28 45 27 11 13 7	1,734 235 273 422 246 237 810 11	422 75 95 120 51 43 35 8	628 57 76 136 86 109 160 4	684 103 102 166 109 85 115 4	1,718 306 237 508 296 194 145 32	1,349 226 170 422 242 156 113 20	369 80 67 86 54 38 32 12
All occupied units	18,232	13,941	2,711	1,580	851	. 441	410	3,135	910	1,110	1,115	J,028	2,124	904
With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	15,493 86.9 2,340 399	12,279 90.0 1,359 303	2,057 77.4 602 52	1,157 75.3 379 44	653 78.9 175 23	352 80.7 84 5	301 76.8 91 18	2,196 71,5 875 64	734 83.6 144 32	676 61.7 420 14	786 71.6 311 16	2,331 79.8 589 108	1,675 82.0 368 81	656 74.8 221 27
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice Other None Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL	8,472 47.0 4,193 99 5,256 212	7,052 51,1 3,335 46 3,379 129	1,057 39.6 551 10 1,048 45		150 18.4 70 6 591 34	118 27,2 29 - 287 7	32 8.4 41 6 304 27	740 23,8 62 360 1,922 31	324 96,1 4 245 324 13	199 18.0 21 858 858 7	217 19.7 37 110 740 11	480 16.3 284 291 1,896 77	433 20.9 152 246 1,238 55	47 5.3 132 45 658 22
Coal or ceke Wood GasElectricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None None Noteporting cooking fuel HEATING EQUIPMENT	8,524 699 5,609 2,605 524 21 53 197	5,839 69 5,276 2,214 352 15 45 131	1,652 242 322 329 121 6 6 33	1,033 388 11 62 51 - 2 33	728 75 19 4 - 2 22	408 - 19 4 - 1 8	320 75 - - 1 14	1,839 1,019 172 27 1 8 52	701 49 9 126 12 12 - 4 9	514 527 4 23 9 1 3 29	624 443 4 23 6 - 1 1	2,656 196 25 57 15 2 12 65	1,942 32 24 57 14 2 10 43	714 164 1 - 1 - 2 22
Steam or hot water system Pipeld warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment	1,670 5,190 540 9,847 758 227	1,587 4,526 462 6,754 447 165	64 576 64 1,732 237 38	19 88 14 1,361 74 24	27 32 10 680 84 18	26 21 8 312 69 5	1 11 2 368 15 18	16 2,405	104 16 4 601 177 8	24 13 8 882 169 14	35 5 4 922 139 10	117 42 75 2,407 307 80	106 33 57 1,581 289 58	11 9 18 826 18 82
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage Not reporting mortgage status	8,803 3,947 46.8 4,487 369	7,143 3,266 47.4 3,621 256	1,660 681 44.0 866 113		228 65 29.5 155 8	155		970 338 36.6 574 64	488 236 49.8 238 14	96 22.2	-	775 171 24.4 529 75	775 171 24.4 529 75	

.

ł

.127

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

8 7.,		SAGUACHE		SAN	JUAN1		SAN MIGUEI	L		SEDGWICK			SULMIT	
SUBJECT	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- fam	The county	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,826	1,042	784	521	521	1,175	904	271	1,525	786	739	975	853	122
NUMBER OF ROOMS	197	106	91	89.	39	162	120	42	95	67	25	248	227	21
2 rooms	400 314	248 203	152 111	54 90	54 90	212 174	180 124	82 50	213 240	113 126	100 114	204 125	185 114	19
4 rooms	923 215	191 120	132 95	102 94	102	200 175	142 144	58 31	317	163 146	154 136	145	131 84	14
6 rooms	191	104	87	67	67	126	95	31	181	84	97	77	59	18
7 rooms	80 50	35 14	45 36	38 19	38 19	48 26	36 22	12 : 4	73 45	34 14	39 31	32 14	22 7	10 7
9 rooms	19 14	6 5	13 9	8 3	8	8	8	- 2	21 13	5	16 8	12 5	7	5
11 rooms or more	. 5	3	2	4	4	14	19	1	8	в	-	8	. 8	
Not reporting number of rooms LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	18	7	11	3	3	23	15	8	37	21	' 16	5	5	-
Electric	821	582	239	483	483	674	656	18	974	740	234	685	659	26
Percent with electric lighting	45.6	56.6	31.0 21	93.4	93.4	58.6 6	74.0	6.8 3	66.0 34	94.8	33.7 33	70,6	77.7	21.3
Kerosene or gasoline	948	440	503	12	12	438	219	819	457	36	421	270	182	88
Other Not reporting lighting equipment	. 8 26	4 14	4	82 4	22 4	33 24	9 17	24 · 7	10 50	4 5	6 45	7	5 5	2
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD														
All occupied units 1 person	1,556 ' 181	903 111	643 70	393 56	393 56	1,028 146	804 118	224	1,385 122	752 71	633 51	666 223	594 210	72 13
2 persons	332	192	140	89	89	251	209	42	312	205	107	157	133	19
3 persons	282 256	151 156	131 100	99 73	99 73	211 177	162 145	49 32	289 265	166 147	123 118	130 73	120 64	10 14
5 persons	162 128	100	62 58	30 24	30 24	105 66	76 43	29 23	163	86 34	77 59	35 21	31 16	4 3
7 persons	79 61	45 39	34	4	4	36	23	13	60 36	18 10	42 26	10	6	4
9 persons	37	22	82 15	4 7	47	. 13 11	é	4 2	14	4	10	5 5	3 3	2
10 persons 11 persons or more	21 17	15 7	6 10	5	. 5	6 6	5 5	1	14 17	- 3	11 9	1	1	ĩ
Median number of persons-														
All occupied units. Owner-occupied units.	3.44 3.44	3,50 3,69	3.37	3.02	3.02	3.05 8,00	2.96	3.36	3.39	3.10	3.80 3.45	2.20 2.63	2.13 2.56	-
Tenant-occupied units	3,44	3.91	3.62	3.06	3.06	3,12	2.98	, ' -	3,57	3,23	4.01	1.89	1.85	-
PERSONS PER ROOM					× .					1				1
All occupied units 0.50 or less	1,556 380	908 217	648 163	393 130 -	393 130	1,028 268	804 218	224 50	1,385	752 185	633 147	666 177	594 148	72 29
0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00	283 320	121 189	107	100 93	100	160 260	124 204	38 56	266	141 224	125	74 246	62 225	12
1.01 to 1.50	175	93 119	86 80	39	39 16	131	101	30 24	182 116	93	89	69 57	63 55	6
1.51 to 2.00 2.01 or more	233	162	71	16 12	12	88	68	20	81	35	59 46	42	40	2
Not reporting persons per room	17	7	10	3	3	22	14	- 8	32	17	15	1	1	-
Tenant-occupied units	789 142	421 80	368 62	206 47	206 47	465 83	398 80	87 8	889 149	486	403 70	. 399 74	.370 65	29 9
0.51 to 0.75 0.76 to 1.00	105	52	54	45	45	68	57	11	150	88	62	40	38	· . 3
1.01 to 1.50	184 106	105 50	78 56	62 30	62 30	129 81	106 69	23 12	264 144	156 77	108 67	198 	134 37	. 14
1.51 to 2.00	113	54 75	59 52	11 9	11 9	60 50	45 36	15 14	93 69	, 48 26	45 43	32 16	31 15	1
Not reporting persons per room	11	4	7	2	2	9	5	4	20	12	8			
All occupied units	1,556	908	648	393	393	1,028	804	224	1,395	752	683	006	594	72
With radio	951	534	417	324	324	691	580	111	1,127	671	456	481	423	58
Percent with radio No radio	- 62.7 565	50.5 348	65.8 217	83.5 64	83.5 64	69.2 308	73.4 210	53.1 98	84.2 212	8,00 88	76.0 144	73,7 172	72,8 158	14
Not reporting radio	40	26	14	5	5	29	14	15	46	13	33	13	13	-
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT Mechanical	229	165	64	41	41	142	134	8	414	301	113	54	· · : ·. 50	4
Percent with mechanical refrigeration	15.0	18.5	10.0	10.5	10.5	14.2	17.0	3.7	31.0	40,6	19.0 142	8,2 55	5.5 58	17
Ice Other	83	36	47	3	3	53	36	17	4	. 3	1	ů	-	6
None	1,118 89	637 18	431	344 3	344 3	748 25	561 17	187	· 627 49	289 10	888 39	546 5	503 3	43 2
COOKING FUEL							е. — п. —		1	· 1				•
Coal or coke	641	413	228 400	378	378 1	671 267	629 96	42 171	611 39	220 3	391 36	338 186	333 180	5
Wood	863 4	463 2	400	1		8	8	141	33	9	24	~	-	65
Electricity Kerosene or gasoline	19 7	18 3	1	7	7	38 14	33 14	2	106 560	103 395	165	9 38	9 37	ī
Other	- 3	-	- 3	- 2	- 2	- 8	-4	- 4	5 10	. 3		4 89	-4 89	· · -
Not reporting cooking fuel	19	9	10	5	อั	27	20	7	21	11	. 10	ີຂ	. 2	-
HEATING EQUIPMENT							11							-
Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system	41	28 1	13 2	40 5	40 5	27 16	27 12/	- 4	63 43	54 27	9 16	5 19	5 19	·
Pipeless warm air furnace	1 944	712	553	2 334	2 334	13 901	13	202	171 1,045	138 515	33	- 4	2	2
Other or none	1,265	159	70	1	1	50	40	10	41	9	530 ⁻ 32	559 78	498 69	,61 9
Not reporting heating equipment MORTGAGE STATUS	18	8	10	11	11	21	13	8	22	9	13	1	1	
Owner-occupied nonfarm units	487	487	_	187	197	406	406	· _	266	266	· _	224	224	-
Mortgaged Percent mortgaged	74 15.6	74 15.6	-	3 1.6	3 1.6	31 8.3	31 8,3	· -	91 36.7	91 36,7		4 2.6	4 2,6	
Free of mortgage	401	401	-	179	179	344	344	-	157	157	-	151	151	<u>-</u>
Not reporting mortgage status	18	12	<u>-</u> L	5	5	31	31		18	18		69	69	

1 Entirely rural-nonfarm.

L

,

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

BUTHOT Buthon Buthon<	The sub-state of the state of the sub-state of the sub-st		TELLER		an a	WASHINGTON	1	anta international Comp	W	eld			YUMA		Aurora
Displace of Room Total	SUBJECT								Greeley						city
1 0000	All dwelling units	2,601	2,182	419	2,424	720	1,704	18,476	4,998	5,391	8,087	3,557	1,423	2,184	1,100
a room design gene		91.0	160	50				1 000				1.00	100	= 4	200
errors error error <t< td=""><td>2 rooms</td><td>459</td><td>378</td><td>81</td><td>289</td><td>82</td><td>207</td><td>2,855</td><td>685</td><td>879</td><td>1,291</td><td>378</td><td>175</td><td>203</td><td>152</td></t<>	2 rooms	459	378	81	289	82	207	2,855	685	879	1,291	378	175	203	152
a conta a conta <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>2,672 3,912</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>								2,672 3,912							
Provent Box Provent Box Provent Box Box B								3,420	998	1,031	1,391				
process process <t< td=""><td>7 rooms</td><td>89</td><td>77</td><td>12</td><td>142</td><td>49</td><td>93</td><td>941</td><td>259</td><td>190</td><td>492</td><td>250</td><td>89</td><td>161</td><td>29</td></t<>	7 rooms	89	77	12	142	49	93	941	259	190	492	250	89	161	29
11 protect or system 10 as 1 10 as 1 <td>9 rooms</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>10</td> <td></td>	9 rooms			10											
Name Allow	10 rooms or more			4		- 5									1
Bearts Theres Theres <ththeres< th=""> <ththeres< th=""> <ththeres< td="" th<=""><td>Not reporting number of rooms</td><td></td><td></td><td>15</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>12</td></ththeres<></ththeres<></ththeres<>	Not reporting number of rooms			15											12
Percent with electra lighting field field <t< td=""><td>- 1</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td> </td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>1 001</td></t<>	- 1														1 001
Excesses of pathic 984 982 1,177 102 1,088 6,758 150 160 465 1,762 151 145 All cocquisation 6.0 7.0 1.00															93.6
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		-											4 234		
PUNDER OF PUBLICIES IN NOTIFICID Corr Log Log <thlog< th=""> Log <thlog< th=""> <thl< td=""><td>Other</td><td>-</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>26</td><td>8</td><td>23</td><td>178</td><td>14</td><td>18</td><td>146</td><td>36</td><td>4</td><td>32</td><td></td></thl<></thlog<></thlog<>	Other	-		-	26	8	23	178	14	18	146	36	4	32	
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			47		78	76		401	104	///		149 749		100	
1 2 <th2< th=""> <th2< th=""> <th2< th=""> <th2< th=""></th2<></th2<></th2<></th2<>	All occupied units	2,009	1,767	242	2,200	703	1,497			5,148	6,943	8,257	1,388	1,869	1,071
a person as asso a if asso if ass								1,440	476	582	382	306		123	
s persona	3 persons	432	388	44	444	150	294	3,589	1,098	1,039	1,452	689	289	400	265
7 7 630 101 97 630 101 630 102 102 102 103	5 persons	175	161	. 14	253	67	186	1,994	394	586	954	889	131	258	101
B perform. 16 48 400 68 114 883 71 88 41 11 10 perform. 10 </td <td>7 persons</td> <td></td>	7 persons														
10 persona mumber of persona 9 est 1 a 2 b 1 a	8 persons														
Main sampler of parson 2.7 2.8 2.6 <th2.6< th=""> 2.6 <th2.6< th=""></th2.6<></th2.6<>		7	6		22	9	13	131	16	38	77	19	4	15	1
All coupled units 9.77 9.78 9.		9		1	Τ4	2	21	181	. 82	57	102		.•	10	
Trans-complet units 2.95 5.96 5.96 5.96 5.96 5.96 5.96 5.96 5.97 5.95 5.95 5.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.95 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 5.85 7.97 7.85 7.86 7.85 7.86 7.97 7.85 8.85 7.95 </td <td>All occupied units</td> <td></td>	All occupied units														
DERADOUS PER DOM J. GO 1. FO See 2.000 TO 1. AG 1. AG <th1. ag<="" th=""> 1. AG <th1. ag<="" th=""></th1.></th1.>															
0.50 or less 0.50 or less<	PERSONS PER ROOM														
0.51 to 0.73 412 376 0.52 0.64 1.04 925 1.064 971 1.977 1.62 975 842 400 1.51 to 1.00 0.10<	All occupied units														
1.01 to 1.50. 200 100 280 312 71 281 2,70 682 1,070 485 160 576 160 2.51 to 7.00. 150 440 1,190 264 1,190 264 1,190 254 531 1,14 54 531 1,26 65 450 531 1,26 69 65 550 552 552 552 555 550 552 555 550 552 552 555 550 552 555 550 552 555 550 552 555 550 552 555 550 552 555	0.51 to 0.75	412	373	39	386	134	252	3,842	1,094	971	1,877	615	273	342	209
1.51 to 2.00 138 1.07 56 203 60 144 1,280 250 450 650 650 800	1.01 to 1.50	208	180	28	312										
Not reporting persons per room 52 42 10 22 10 12 274 65 64 127 765 26 65 10 Construction 986 756 106 1,155 996 766 10.05 2,126 2,197 4,655 1,688 795 B66 555 0.76 10.00 272 287 287 287 11 176 579 560 500 565 11 145 500 565 11 145 145 128 145 128	2.01 or more				203			1,290	250		610	205	89		
0.50 or less 200 27 280 91 195 1,125 1,255 602 285 1,65 280 180 0.51 to 0.75 155 125 125 1,254 610 502 602 289 180 1.01 0.51 to 0.75 125 287 287 287 287 111 177 27,983 626 289 126 128 186 666 582 287 499 100 65 666 582 287 499 100 65 59 38 129 5 126 282 287 499 100 65 59 38 129 5 126 82 287 499 100 65 59 38 126 98 126 126 1268 520 127 128 126 127 126 128 <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>															
0.51 to 0.75 1.58 1.56 1.57 26.7 1.97 1.974 <	Tenant-occupied units														
0.7 6 0.40 272 247 285 297 111 176 2,788 858 771 1,175 428 206 228 1.87 13 to 5,00 16 93 14 128 1,800 388 155 500 128 62 64 65 65 65 65 65 66 65 65 66 65 66	0.51 to 0.75														
1.51 to 2.00	0,76 to 1,00							2,798	852						
Not reporting persons per room 25 20 3 15 5 6 163 155 166 166 144 15 29 15 All occupied unitz 8,000 1,767 244 2,200 703 1,497 16,865 4,774 5,146 6,943 3,257 1,888 1,669 1,071 RADIO RADIO Radio 85.5 85.7 67.2 76.3 88.2 78.4 61.5 97.0 82.4 76.9 98.7 Not reporting relia 85.5 85.7 67.2 76.3 88.2 78.4 68.5 91.3 61.5 97.0 82.4 76.9 98.7 Not reporting relia 65 55 10 57 23 55 1.75 146 145 147 46 80.8 Repart with mechanical 785 84.7 78.6 50.01 2,255 1,448 1,827 78.6 8.7 8.7 8.7 8.8 8.7 8	1.51 to 2.00	74	60	14	123	40	83	978	192	282	504	128	66	62	66
RADIO Vith radio 1,624 1,469 156 1,636 260 1,076 13,602 4,159 4,064 5,539 2,477 1,105 1,972 937 Moradio 320 244 76 307 121 286 8,44 400 524 1,419 647 286 241 111 110 Norradio 320 244 76 307 121 286 8,744 400 524 1,419 647 286 241 11 110 Mechanical 55 555 10 243 144 94 5,031 2,255 1,448 1,827 586 47 126 28.5 1.06 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.6 19.7 58.5 6.7 28.6 Otter 9 5 4 21 169 21.0 29.7 19.6 19.7 58.5 6.7 28.6				3											
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	All occupied units	8,009	1,767	248	2,200	703	1,497	16,865	4,774	5,148	6,943	8,257	1,388	1,869	1,071
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $				} .								1			1
No radio															
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	No radio	820	244	76	507	121	386	8,745	3 400	0 924	1,419	647	286	413	. 110
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		00				46	30	. 520	1 . 17	1 100	181	122	47	. 80	
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	Mechanical														
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $															
Not reporting ceffigeration equipment 63 53 10 56 17 41 453 168 99 186 240 55 185 168 Cool or coke 1,481 1,463 18 1,417 532 1,085 11,382 1,466 3,908 6,018 1,991 769 1,208 338 Wood 339 126 213 25 3 22 295 14 50 251 60 11 69 44 Gas 103 126 213 25 24 11 1,126 652 366 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 127 Kerosene or gasoline 13 '12 1 662 304 299 881 145 403 333 580 396 184 78 Mot reporting cooking fuel 58 50 83 16 18 331 82 97 152 94 356 7 HEATING EQUIPMENT 14 14 -42 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>169</td> <td>2</td> <td>L) 89</td> <td>59</td> <td>99</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>								169	2	L) 89	59	99			
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Not reporting refrigeration equipment			10	58	17									
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $		1.400					1	11.000						1 00-	000
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	Wood	. 389	126		3) 25	i) 3	22	291	5 1	4) SC	25:	80	j - 11	69	4
Kcrosene or gasoline	Electricity		103		-) 25	5 24	i) 1	1,16		2) 365	10				27
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	Kerosene or gasoline				608	304	295	88	1 14	5 403	33	580	396	184	
HEATING EQUIPMENT II4 II14 II6 Star Star Star II6 II6 II6	None				- 1	7 5	្រុំ	61 61	8 2	3 33	4 L	4 :	3 2	· 1	. 8
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $		1 25		1	39		, 18	33.		"	1 19] ⁹	4.3		1 (
Pipeless warm air furnace 35 35 35 - 79 49 30 556 104 267 187 99 61 38 37 Heating stove 1,702 1,474 228 1,632 491 1,341 11,111 1,569 3,656 5,866 2,665 1,057 1,608 567 Other or none 72 67 5 104 58 66 891 175 401 315 92 38 54 20 Not reporting heating equipment 63 57 6 42 16 26 380 127 111 142 158 38 120 6 MORTGAGE STATUS 1,011 1,011 - 313 313 - 4,417 2,056 2,851 - 633 638 - 4222 Mortgaged 54 54 - 103 103 - 1,416 826 590 - 107 107 2223 Percent motrgaged 7.6 7.6 - 35.8 35.8 </td <td>Steam or hot water system</td> <td></td>	Steam or hot water system														
Heating stove 1,702 1,474 228 1,632 491 1,341 11,111 1,589 3,655 5,666 2,665 1,057 1,608 567 Other or none 72 67 5 104 38 66 891 175 401 315 92 38 54 20 Not reporting heating equipment 63 57 6 42 16 26 390 127 111 142 158 88 120 6 MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units 1,011 1,011 - 313 913 - 4,417 2,056 2,361 - 633 638 - 4265 Mortgaged 54 54 - 108 103 - 4,417 2,056 2,361 - 633 638 - 4265 Mortgaged 7.6 7.6 7.6 35.8 55.8 - 35.1 42.6 28.2			5 35	5 .											
Not reporting heating equipment	Heating stove	1,702	1,474		1,83	491	1,341	11,11	1 1,58	9 3,656	5,86	5 2,66	1,057	1,608	567
Owner-occupied nonfarm units 1,011 1,011 - 313 313 - 4,417 2,056 2,361 - 633 638 - 466 Mortgaged 54 54 - 108 103 - 1,416 826 590 - 107 107 222 Percent mortgaged 7.6 7.6 - 35.8 55.8 - 35.1 42.6 28.2 - 19.1 19.1 - 48.9 Free of mortgage 654 - 126 185 - 2,513 1,113 1,500 - 452 2832	Not reporting heating equipment														
Mortgaged 54 54 - 103 03 - 1,416 826 590 - 107 107 222 Percent mortgaged 7.6 7.6 - 35.8 55.1 42.6 28.2 - 19.1 19.1 - 48.9 Free of mortgage 654 654 - 185 185 - 8.613 1,113 1,500 - 452 452 2 233		1					1	1							
Percent mortgaged 7.6 7.6 7.6 35.8 55.8 - 35.1 42.6 28.2 - 19.1 19.1 - 48.9 Free of mortgage 554 654 - 165 185 - 2,613 1,113 1,500 - 452 452 - 238	Mortgaged	. 54	54	4 -	105	103	ι ί -	1,41	6 82	6 590) · ·				
	Percent mortgaged	. 7.6						35.3	1 42.			- 19.3	. 19.1		48.9

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

						ALAMOSA	1			PAHOE				· ·	BENT	
SUBJECT	The	Aurora	Brighton	Rura1-	The county	Alamosa	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Aurora city	Engle- wood	Rural- nonfarm	ARCHU- LETA	BACA	The county	Las Animas	Rural- nonfarm
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units. Number reporting value. Under \$300 \$500 to \$499 \$500 to \$599 \$1,000 to \$1,499 \$1,000 to \$1,499 \$2,000 to \$1,499 \$2,000 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$2,999 \$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999 \$6,000 to \$5,999 \$7,500 to \$9,999 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars)	1,692 1,629 114 94 116 118 206 190 191 167 254 83 51 264 14 5 2,084 1,938	(part) 320 308 9 8 17 19 47 39 58 39 58 39 54 7 7 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	515 499 46 36 68 63 48 48 44 58 21 16 8 7 - 1,902 1,623	857 822 59 50 63 51 91 88 85 85 142 55 28 142 55 28 17 5 8 2,174	1,021 991 177 90 95 54 85 70 58 64 103 74 54 14 14 9 2,102 1,468	692 664 67 49 65 38 52 52 34 42 87 65 49 43 13 87 65 49 49 43 13 8 2 559 2 559 2 132	329 327 110 41 30 16 33 18 24 22 16 9 5 1 1 1 1,174 588	4,558 4,497 114 228 408 396 635 557 522 449 635 253 121 93 429 2,810 1,924	(part) 166 165 15 5 5 23 11 19 20 400 400 13 6 - 1 2,335 2,335	1,623 1,578 17 22 37 75 181 263 274 258 318 900 26 10 4 3 2,327 2,354	2,769 2,754 82 199 866 265 229 171 277 150 89 88 38 45 2,299 1,456	230 229 210 29 21 14 32 8 8 4 4 2 2 2 2 2 - - 2 2 3 3 4 4 3 3 4 4 2 2 5 5 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	16 16 2 - 2 - 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	672 649 167 68 68 68 68 68 68 55 57 45 45 44 15 5 5 5 7 45 9 85 6 9 85 5 9 86 6 9 9 85 5 9 9 85 9 9 9 85 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	30 41 15 4 5 - 1,51? 1,137	241 225 30 24 25 35 17 9 6 3 - - 1 - - 1 - - 790 568
1930: Median value (dollars). ESTIMATED MÓNTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	2,822 1,692 1,621 72 102 103 231 232 233 206 860 860 88 60 288 60 5 5 19.32 19.32		2,487 515 499 24 32 49 49 24 32 76 66 74 46 72 75 21 5 21 5 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21	2,953 857 824 51 43 65 48 119 115 116 109 113 24 3 13 24 3 24 8 18,30	2,720 1,021 1,008 79 53 114 88 129 111 75 63 123 78 45 38 9 9 5 20,51	8,350 692 680 53 24 47 54 47 54 81 47 38 103 103 171 47 38 103 9 9 1 12 24.10	29 67 34 57 30 28 25 20 7 3 - 20 7 3 13.08	2,934 4,558 4,558 900 147 369 305 671 691 578 605 234 605 234 90 69 22 29 21.58 19.36		36 53 161 287 356 287 70 18 6 287 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 28 12	61 63 20 27 81.04	42 18 10 6 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	381 375 455 47 83 36 25 51 22 51 22 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 21 51 51 51 51 51 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55	672 6672 6675 1077 667 667 67 90 5 667 407 90 5 667 407 90 5 667 407 90 5 407 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 90 107 107 107 107 107 107 107 10	2 431 418 9 79 9 3 35 5 1 15 5 4 42 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 6 15,11 0 15,11	241 221 61 24 36 22 12 6 6 3 - - 1 5 - - - - 0 8.17
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units	1,718 1,670 18 58 168 152 403 347 208 172 118 172 118 172 15.45	2 6 14 77 70 66 44 10	1 547 2 8 7 28 5 66 4 64 5 114 5 55 4 64 2 4 2 4 3 4 4 14 5 55 4 3 5 5 4 3 5 5 4 3 5 5 5 5 4 3 5 5 5 5 6 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 14 7 <th>7 749 5 10 3 23 2 100 0 78 5 203 0 161 3 75 8 53 3 41 4 5 8</th> <th>140 142 120 127 162 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 -</th> <th>833 259 439 439 644 570 101 100 100 100 100 100 100 1</th> <th>211 13 36 39 10 39 33 20 13 5 1 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -</th> <th></th> <th>21.5</th> <th>1,232 37 3 35 5 216 5 216 5 216 5 216 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2</th> <th>1,527 39 115 120 422 424 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 10</th> <th>28; 1: 1: 4" 3: 6" 4: 1: 5: 6.3 6: 6.35</th> <th>3 49 8 1 7 9 7 13 7 8 9 2 5 1 - - - 4 6 3 9 2 5 1 - - - 4 8.9 9 8.9 6.4</th> <th>0 84 9 8: 7 9 6 8 4 55 7 9 6 8 4 18 8 3 10 8 9 0 9 8 9 0 9 8 6 1 8 7 9 0 9 8 10 8 9 0 9 1 5.5 8 10 8 10 8 10 9 10 8 10 9 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8</th> <th>9 483 5 33 8 44 8 55 0 4 1 8 6 6 6 6 9 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 1 1 - 15.1 4 13.6</th> <th>3 367 3 14 5 43 6 43 8 41 9 52 8 19 6 3 1 - - - - - 7 15.94 13 566</th>	7 749 5 10 3 23 2 100 0 78 5 203 0 161 3 75 8 53 3 41 4 5 8	140 142 120 127 162 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 55 - 55 10 - 55 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 10 - 5 10 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 -	833 259 439 439 644 570 101 100 100 100 100 100 100 1	211 13 36 39 10 39 33 20 13 5 1 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -		21.5	1,232 37 3 35 5 216 5 216 5 216 5 216 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2 7 2	1,527 39 115 120 422 424 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 102 10	28; 1: 1: 4" 3: 6" 4: 1: 5: 6.3 6: 6.35	3 49 8 1 7 9 7 13 7 8 9 2 5 1 - - - 4 6 3 9 2 5 1 - - - 4 8.9 9 8.9 6.4	0 84 9 8: 7 9 6 8 4 55 7 9 6 8 4 18 8 3 10 8 9 0 9 8 9 0 9 8 6 1 8 7 9 0 9 8 10 8 9 0 9 1 5.5 8 10 8 10 8 10 9 10 8 10 9 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8 10 8	9 483 5 33 8 44 8 55 0 4 1 8 6 6 6 6 9 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 1 1 - 15.1 4 13.6	3 367 3 14 5 43 6 43 8 41 9 52 8 19 6 3 1 - - - - - 7 15.94 13 566
Median monthly rent (dollars) 1930: Median monthly rent (dollars) BSTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent Number reporting estimated rent. Under §3. §3 to §4. §5 to §4. §5 to §6. §7 to §9. §10 to §14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$75. \$60 co \$74. \$60 co \$74. \$75 co \$99. \$75 co \$99. \$75 co \$99. \$76 co \$74. \$76 co \$76. \$76 co \$76. \$76 co \$76. \$76) 1 7 1 5 9 9 9 1 4	- 21.0 8 1 8 1 	3 20,00 6 66 5 55 - 5 8 5 1 8 3 14 5 6 1 2 3 14 5 6 1 2 3 5		6 26.31 0 4- 6 40 - 4 9 9 5 5 5 7 7 7 2 2 1	2 13.39 4 26 0 26 - 4 2 7 4 4 4 5 3 2 3 2 5 1 1 6 1	21.72 265 245 25 44 57 44 29 29 29 29 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	2	0 6 - - 3 1 2 1 3 - 1 - 1 - 1 -	8 19 1 17 	5 4 7 4 8 6 2 1 1 7 1 2 2 4 4 2 8 8 1 - - 2 2 - - 2 2 - - 2 2 - - 2 2 - - - - 2	17 5 5 5 8 7 10 2	54 4 53 5 11 16 9 5	11 15.4 100 139 31 57 71 15 11 4 2 1 1 - - - - - - - -	7 16,67 4 36 3 36 1 - - - - 1 - 4 - 1 - 4 - 1 - 4 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Ail dwelling units. Number reporting contract or est. rent. Under \$3. \$2 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$2 to \$24. \$2 to \$24. \$2 to \$24. \$2 to \$24. \$2 to \$29. \$30 to \$49. \$5 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$100 and over Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars)	9 13 13 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 13 13 13 13 13 13 13 13 13 13	6 69 9 5 5 1 5 1 44 1 14 1 15 1 15 1 15 1 15 1 16 5 5 4 34 21.	7 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12	53 1,63 29 6 52 -7 96 17 10 13 05 38 19 05 28 19 05 15 25 2 11 1 - 3 - 39 16,00 16,00	3 2,12 3 11 1 15 3 22 4 14 7 22 5 24 1 16 25 24 3 2 3 1 4 3 4 3 2 2 2 1 1 19.3	1,555 77 7 16 6 56 11 31 17 59 15 92 15 99 3 33 21.4	7 56' 8 3' 7 6' 3.3 11' 1.5 4' 79 10' 53 4 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 53 4' 54 3' 52 1 53 1 53 1 53 1	7,744 9 9 9 9 9 19 19 19 140	3 3 ⁷ 8 5 5 6 6 5 5 8 4 7 7 4 4 8 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 2 8 9 9 1 2 2 8 9 9 1 2 8 9 9 1 9 9 1 9 9 1 9 1 9 1 9 1 9 1 9 1	6 2 4 1 51 3 52 5 69 5 80 5 80 5 14 - 1 - 87 20.	00 4,4' 18 1' 77 4' 30 3' 91 9 92 7' 76 1 20 1 21 2' 99 19.	74 5 74 1 65 1 82 6 61 3 99 89 95 63 63 64 65 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83 83	60 9 51 12 12 13 38 2 48 1 59 31 12 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	157 233 128 132 60 55 55 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 2 - - 2 - - 2 -	529 1 175 1 122 1 131 2 177 1 131 2 287 1 156 1 156 1 153 1 188 3 10 6 5	385 678 304 625 109 66 34 38 97 80 59 72 187 150 111 66 99 57 73 60 99 73 5 1 5 - - - - - - - - - - - .10 12.93 .26 11.38

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

		BOUI	DER			CRAFFEE							
SUBJECT	The county	Boulder city	Longmont	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Salida	Rural- nonfarm	CHEYENNE	CLEAR CREEK	CONEJOS	COSTILLA	CROWLEY	CUSTER
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units	4,621 4,597 222 204 800 342 673 501 466 552 351 243 170 84 88 2,574 2,574	1,965 1,965 9 57 75 272 284 285 173 284 1956 161 113 65 5,331 5,664	28 64 156 157 131 134 184 69 45 11 69 45 11 69 45 11 69 45 11 69 45	1,494 1,484 196 1677 2155 2058 2550 1100 102 59 80 411 288 12 100 16 1,486 9,482	1,053 1,017 99 101 97 87 171 131 89 60 97 47 19 11 4 4 1,662 1,564	751 722 81 54 45 64 129 90 388 16 11 13 8 4 1,955 1,667	627	3 2 1 - - 1,232 1,125	468 450 711 54 80 38 300 21 23 9 6 5 1 28 5 1 28 9 9 7 1,281 1,281 1,283	824 814 283 151 104 57 82 32 41 11 6 21 17 3 5 1 1 870 464	223	12 11 2 1	10 7 11 8 1 4 1 - 1,016 586
1930: Median value (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	2,905 4,631	4,088	8,509	1,178 1,494	1,893 1,053	2,246	1,053 802	2,396	1,076	887	638 611	1,845	1,114
Number reporting estimated rent	4,501 62 265 264 265 858 627 624 562 634 342 634 342 166 80 33 38	1,974 4 6 45 229 825 269 313 238 131 74 26 30	1,142 7 32 44 161 187 172 177 246 83 21 3 2 2	1,485 51 53 168 173 460 211 127 116 75 21 14 3 5 8	1,033 52 88 122 56 184 180 145 102 107 32 6 7 7 2	736 16 18 63 38 113 141 119 90 100 25 4 7 7 2	297 36 200 59 18 71 26 12 7 7 26 26 26 26 2 7 7 2 2 7 7 2 2 7 7 2 2 7 7 2 2 7 7 2 2 7 7 1 2 6 20 0 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 2	144 9 12 22 20 33 15 16 14 2 - - - -	458 499 31 34 99 51 42 27 42 27 42 27 42 27 42 12 7 4 12 27	819 176 158 151 75 63 39 27 16 5 1 1 1 1	608 .174 955 152 39 80 15 17 16 9 5 4 4 1 1	505 15 28 54 41 81 54 13 10 6 1 1 1 1 1 -	169 62 20 14 32 16 4 6 3 - -
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). Median estimated monthly rent (dollars). CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT	23.10 20.93				16.72 16.29	18.91 18.76	11.28 10.59	11.67 10.86	14.83 12.43	8.42 5.50			
All tenant-occupied units Number reporting contract rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$10. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$56 to \$59. \$60 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$10 to \$10.	4,725 4,714 24 68 387 384 1,027 980 686 505 485 1.57 51 10 4	2,187 4 2 51 75 309 502 403 826 816 125 405 816 125 45	1,071 	1,456 20 58 295 241 474 207 78 47 29 23 3 3	1,005 998 17 31 128 108 249 178 128 89 61 6 2 1 1 -	114 83	61 33 80 29 14 6	236 5 21 54 35 36 36 20 4	654 648 7 13 69 29 29 170 143 120 53 34 5 3 84 5 5 3 84 5 1 1	548 547 88 135 137 46 76 42 25 14 14 -	295 65 86 62 86 37 10	415 10 68 76 75 93	140 7 30 33 18 25 19 3 4
Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars) 1930: Median monthly rent (dollars)	14.50 16.80 18.89	8 21.37	17.72	10.70	13.62	15.59	10.34	9.76	15.62 15.76 12.77	7.48 5.53 8.15	4.4	5 8,64	6.50
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent Number reporting estimated rent Vader \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	26.66			506 8 20 61 35 86 32 30 30	341 337 41 64 52 17 65 35 24 11 25 2 2 1 25 2 1 25 2 1 25 2 2 1 25 2 2 2 2	93 91 - 8 9 1 31 84 84 84 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	246 41 52 49 16 34 10 10	36 36 1 2 9 10 10 6 4 5 3 2 - - 2 - - 3 - - 2 - - 5 - - 5 - - 5 - - 5 - - 5 - -	24 127	24 19 7 6 4 5 5 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7		5 36 5 1 5 3 4 12	23 1 7 9 4 2
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All dwelling units. Number reporting contract or est, rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$10. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$29. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$49. \$50 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Average monthly rent (dollars).	11,08, 11,02; 9; 16; 85; 78; 1,22; 1,23; 1,22; 1,27; 1	4 4,554 4 534 5 100 5 134 1 580 2 800 2 877 3 69 1 38 1 18 2 800 2 877 3 69 3 69 3 9 9 9 3 39 1 26.1	5 2,276 3 15 2 75 5 111 10 416 3 465 5 325 6 347 8 212 9 20 4 91 9 20.83	4,228 4,207 79 139 556 566 31,222 31,222 31,222 3257 236 31,222 31,222 3257 24 257 24 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	2,475 2,435 115 151 5115 5115 300 2005 190 400 190 400 190 400 190 190 190 190 190 190 190 190 190 1	1,597 1,576 14 133 114 315 315 325 315 315 315 315 315 315 315 315 315 31	88: 86: 9; 18: 7 19: 8 20: 5 3: 20: 5 4 3: 20: 5 4 4: 7 10:4	2 422 3 422 4 16 5 44 5 44 5 3 65 3 65 7 55 1 35 6 10 1 2 2 2 2 4 - 5 6 10,5 ⁵	1,827 1,725 1,725 77 865 100 422 428 229 42 100 221 3 101 229 42 101 229 42 101 229 42 101 229 42 101 229 42 29 42 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	1,553 1,544 273 32; 31; 13; 19; 12; 77 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55	5 966 8 255 2 199 0 233 19 0 233 19 23 23 23 23 23 23 24 25 1 1 1 1 1 0 6.6	9 756 5 99 2 144 0 122 3 164 7 114 5 31 6 11 2 1 5 1 1 1 10.1	3 358 3 71 3 64 5 64 4 8 9 10 4 4 9 10 4 4 1 - - - - - 0 7,91

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

<u>≵ de la mi-gé 17, 77 - 786 - 17 - 786 verse que provide de la miser</u>		DEL/TA	<u> </u>		IVER				s 10F 1930		EL PASO			YRE	MONT	<u></u>
SUBJECT	The county	Delta city	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Denver city	DOLORES	DOUGLAS	EAGLE	ELBERT	The county	Colorado Springs	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Canon City	Florence	Rural- nonfarm
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units	1,282 1,263 193 95 149 102 182 147 124 96 102 33 20 100 5 5 1,523 1,254 1,254	569 558 70 36 43 64 58 60 65 22 15 9 3 2 2 1,844 1,644 2,891	123 59 59 101 83 66 95 97 11 5 1 2 3 3 3 1,268 1,044	87,186 35,638 298 335 749 1,082 2,689 3,282 5,665 4,848 3,407 2,592 1,448 1,582 3,424 4,582	37,186 35,638 293 385 749 1,082 2,689 3,262 8,289 4,848 3,407 2,692 1,448 1,582 3,933 3,424 4,597	138 129 41 27 28 11 16 1 4 - - - - 1 704 474	202 196 12 18 18 18 31 - 12 28 32 7, 3 2 7, 3 2 7, 3 2 - - 1,761 1,545 2,712	458 443 80 33 54 50 82 36 80 24 36 11 6 1 1,284 1,0284 1,680	224 215 24 20 31 32 49 21 16 11 8 8 2 1 1 45 2 49 21 1 16 11 1 5 2 5 2 074	549 371 268 159 253 2,972	5,588 5,347 80 271 358 663 567 73 358 778 459 298 219 133 166 2,977 2,420 3,767	1,827 1,775 98 119 2255 186 174 144 192 900 73 49 265 87 2,958 1,859 3,248	19 3 8 1,130	731 699 11 15 22 49 119 150 90 90 90 90 90 70 70 91 31 5 2,242 1,945 1,522 5,242	16 29 42 61 89 67 32 12 31 4 7 1 1,410 1,267	834 821 282 75 101 106 97 45 43 29 26 7 4 3 939 939 606 1,275
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	49 137 103 238 215 143 118 111 32 13 7 1 2 15.60	569 554 40 13 46 34 77 69 64 75 90 27 12 6 6 - 1 19.58	713 703 53 36 91 56 146 79 43 21 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 21 21 1 1 2.1 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 21	37,186 36,278 161 188 576 777 2,419 3,371 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,987 7,179 5,334 3,343 2,478 1,372 1,222 37.31	37,186 36,278 161 188 576 777 2,419 3,371 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 3,871 1,372 2,478 1,872 1,222	8,23	202 198 55 16 15 18 23 31 18 27 7 7 1 1 1 - - - 16.99	458 449 38 45 45 81 75 55 55 40 9 3 - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	18 5 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	222 361 425 998 909 790 1,072 532 354 196 128 195 27.91	5,464 55 111 221 307 715 740 726 617 878 437 294 153 108 112 27,57	258 183 173 199 95 60 43 25 83 25 83	173 367 333 211 138 162 33 30 13 4 6 15.54	731 697 6 8 18 24 100 147 187 83 122 23 23 9 9 3 2 4 22 9 3 4	8 15 27 46 107 94 29 23 21 8 4 1 1 1 1 1	834 818 244 37 66 103 160 92 55 82 19 2 3 3 3 3 5 5 2 2 7 7
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars). CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units. Number reporting contract rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$10. \$20 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$60 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Average monthly rent (dollars). Median monthly rent (dollars).	1,098 1,083	76 76 54 86 15 15,69	598 592 21 47 123 93 163 50 50 9 9 9 9 9 11 11.42	59,014 98 392 1,190 1,972 8,610 9,856 8,851 7,843 11,071	98 392 1,190	26 18 29 14 4 3 1 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	16.46 293 293 8 10 40 39 92 67 19 15 6 1 1 1 1 2.5 2 12.62 12.46	14.67 580 570 13 16 95 63 184 127 39 22 9 9 1 1 1 2 1 2 9 1 1 1 9 0 1 1 1 9 0 1 1 1 9 0 1 2 2 9 9 1 1 1 9 1 2 2 9 9 1 1 1 2 1 2	12 25 61 45 76 20 7 3 - 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	7,684 7,545 24 57 366 401 1,865 1,665 1,665 1,665 1,665 1,665 1,94 265 115 265 115 265 115 265 115 215 215 215 215 215 215 215 215 21	6,254 6,176 29 224 372 93 1,510 1,427 891 606 692 2844 110 41 25 8 19.64 17.81	1,430 1,369 17 28 140 109 375 239 160 129 120 31 129 120 31 129 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120 120	2,174 2,151 351 322 3877 576 445 2007 92 62 62 11 4 1 2.69 12,26	21.89 900 894 4 12 55 66 82 221 166 8 221 166 8 9 5 8 9 5 8 9 9 5 8 1 16 5 9 10 16 5 10 10 16 5 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10) 387 6 66 7 25 7 44 6 63 7 111 8 23 7 6 6 3 4 9 2 8 - - - - 4 11.74	8, 31 887 882 43 54 243 123 223 9 - 1 1 - 9, 21 8, 73
1930: Median monthly rent (dollars)	14.50 179 177 - 2 24 25 84 48 200 17 7 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	17.82 67 65 16 16 19 5 4 4 4 -	12.80 112 118 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	29.59 4,176 5,910 7 56 159 124 490 513 479 360 741 435 250 2205 62 205 220 8 9 29 28,83	29,59 4,176 3,910 7 56 159 124 490 518 479 360 741 435 250 205 62 29 28.63	18.67 35 31 7 4 8 2 5 1 1 1 1 1 2 2 -	14.91 107 84 -	18.18 65 63 18 9 18 11 4 4 2 	13.87 13 13 - - 9 2 2 1 -	22,22 1,957 1,846 23 27 203 96 363 290	23.17 774 704 2 6 47 46 160 122 95 822 71 39 16 6 9 9 3 3 20.64	18.45 1,183 1,142 81 156 50 203 168 105 79 120 56 455 455 23 20 23.62	15.86 279 265 4 54 68 22 64 30 10 6 5 5 - 1 1 1 1 2 9,49		3 31 31 31 3 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 2 2 3 10 2 3 10 3 1 3 1 3 1 3 1 3 1 3 1 3 1 3 1 3	61 12 39 6 4 2
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All dwelling units. Number reporting contract or est, rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$60 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Åverage monthly rent (dollars).	192 113 333 266 580 446 818 211 176 39	17.5	1,524 86 87 1225 1860 279 279 78 43 78 2 7 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	266 639 1,934 2,877 11,528 13,749 13,216 12,208 19,011 10,942 5,780 3,865 1,925 1,420 29,99	99,360 266 639 1,934 2,877 11,528 13,749 13,216 12,208 19,011 10,942 5,780 3,865 1,925 1,420 29,99	49 47 84 24 60 21 10 5 6 2 4 4 	104 53 34 35 8 2 1 - 18.90	1,155 1,31 53 35 187 119 283 817 01 73 49 100 4 4 - - - - 12.92 12.53	485 30 35 102 71 140 59 25 16 5 2 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	17,834 184 315 1,005 1,025 8,056 2,221 1,744 2,116 955 565 565 284 284 284 284	12,422 65 146 493 720 2,393 2,303 1,723 1,318 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,647 1,164 1,647 1,164 1,647 1,164 1,016 1,017 1,	4,912 119 169 516 301 942 757 498 430 469 237 5 140 132 81 5 121	4,351 317 205 507 495 1,016 809 238 238 238 238 238 238 231 44 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 7 5 5 5 7 5 5 7 5 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 5 7 5 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 5 5 7 5 5 7 5 8 9 5 5 5 5 7 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	380 294 165 18 3 3 2 1	B BOB 0 14 0 43 3 72 7 115 9 231 0 208 4 53 5 29 8 27 1 1 3 10 7 4 1 1 3 13.24	1,895 293 142 352 283 445 221 82 44 21 2 4 4 3 ~ 2 9.26

Table 24,—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

	1	1		<u></u>			HUERFANO				Jefferson			
SUBJECT	GARFIELD	GILFIN	GRAND	CUMPLSON	HINSDALE	The county	Walsen- burg	Rural- nonfarm	JACKSON	The county	Golden	Rural- nonfarm	KIOWA	KIT Carson
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units Number reporting value Under \$300 \$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$499 \$100 to \$1,999 \$1,000 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$5,999 \$4,000 to \$1,999 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars) Median value (dollars) Median value (dollars)	844 805 122 799 96 62 117 70 61 48 61 27 70 61 48 61 27 19 7 1 1 4,86 5 21 1,186 2,231	845 108 55 30 16 20 6 6 6 5 2	387 373 64 51 48 34 66 34 18 14 28 4 5 4 4 5 1,353 2907 1,298	557 543 105 84 79 29 47 28 29 40 26 16 12 12 8 40 26 16 12 12 8 40 26 16 5 727 1,400	56 55 19 6 10 8 9 4 3 - - - 1 - - - - - - - - - -	1,350 1,829 553 139 18E 107 124 49 54 49 20 19 21 2 49 929 460 1,609	692 646 108 68 75 63 90 88 55 30 45 19 17 2 4 1,443 1,050 2,789	598 683 71 57 44 57 44 11 9 4 4 1 1 2 2 - - - 1 442 230 7266	116 115 15 15 11 12 84 12 13 4 5 5 3 3 	3,769 3,706 111 93 152 170 352 374 375 381 656 408 286 219 73 56 5,085 2,798 3,085	502 464 10 9 24 69 67 60 41 79 85 32 38 8 6 6 2,687 2,333	\$,267 \$,224 101 844 284 307 315 340 579 873 254 196 67 50 5,145 2,863 3,055	1922 191 91 86 16 19 10 11 12 8 1 1 1,12 1,117 841 841 8,175	48 55 43 63 40 89
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$4 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$24 \$25 to \$29 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$29 \$50 to \$29 \$50 to \$29 \$50 to \$29 \$60 to \$74 \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars) Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)	844 834 63 101 63 122 74 84 86 91 34 85 5 5 1 17.04 14.30	852 848 29 9 39 23 77 77 25 19 18 9 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	367 373 25 60 88 79 48 27 32 22 7 7 1 8 2 14.50 12.06	557 550 55 66 87 43 51 32 44 33 32 44 33 32 44 5 5 3 16.35 11.24	56 56 2 10 8 8 4 - - - - - - -	1,990 1,966 862 207 176 135 177 92 75 38 55 22 20 8 4 4 2 20 8 4 5.80	592 670 106 64 71 93 86 68 68 33 51 21 19 3 4 1 1 14.25 10.58	698 696 8256 143 108 64 84 84 84 13 5 2 1 1 - - 1 5 57 3,79	116 116 14 14 13 19 25 14 9 6 5 3 2 - - - - - - - - - 14.78 14.70	5,035 5,769 3,742 84 64 120 115 501 568 7655 568 179 105 57 57 27.82 28.49	502 496 8 5 26 180 51 47 66 67 90 90 55 28 28 28 27 6 28.22 28.21	3,255 3,246 76 59 94 97 298 365 501 675 553 5353 151 83 28 31 27.75 28.49	192 192 190 21 300 36 15 111 2 1 11 2 1 11 2 1 10.84 8.000	389 389 25 34 61 58 69 60 36 26 16 8 1 12.88 10.70
All tenant-occupied units	1,004 984 20 38 103 69 249 143 182 101 10 4 - 5 - 16.89 15.16 18,97	271 269 10 14 92 26 79 29 7 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	329 812 8 13 39 17 15 64 4 32 13 10 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	806 799 15 27 125 172 201 71 56 63 3 48 15 3 1 1 - 18.34 10.99 11.45	34 32 6 7 8 8 8 7 - - - 1 - -	1,876 1,813 143 304 370 248 353 171 100 070 42 42 4 2 - - 1 1 9.66 7.52 12.05	928 692 50 123 205 101 149 99 99 77 466 377 466 377 5 1 1 - 1 1,08 8,52 16,83	948 921 161 165 147 204 722 23 24 5 1 1 1 1 - - - 8,29 6,64 10.64	185 180 8 4 69 17 45 200 20 8 10 8 10 8 1 - - - 9.71 8.09	2,685 2,680 112 29 157 193 564 568 417 342 286 417 342 286 6 3 3 9 18,74 18,00 21,00	474 469 - 3 10 19 73 62 8 81 73 97 53 97 53 11 1 4 3 - 25,75 28,67	8;211 2,161 11 26 147 46 336 269 169 169 44 13 3 3 17,65 17,06 21,05	197 184 6 14 6 25 48 16 16 1 7 7 5 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	527 527 55 114 87 15% 54 84 85 8 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Vacant units, for sale or rent. Number reporting estimated rent. Under 3. \$3 to \$4. \$4 to \$4. \$5 to \$5. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$34. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$34. \$21 to \$39. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$54. \$75 to \$99. \$10 to and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). CONTRACT OR BETIMATED MONTRLY RENT	184 117 1 7 12 15 24 16 21 10 2 7 7 - - - 14.49 14.40	256 255 11 34 68 24 76 25 8 7 3 - - - - - - 8,93 8,31	539 553 1 19 6 70 80 43 43 43 43 17 7 20 118 19 60 37 42.36 32.15	349 345 26 36, 90 40 62 12 13 11 21 21 21 21 21 21 21 2,03 34 6 5 12,03 8.04	86 85 10 10 11 43 4 1 - - - - - - -	198 191 12 37 23 36 64 4 7 5 1 - 2 - - 8.95 8.46	48 48 7 10 9 5 7 8 4 8 - - - - - - -	150 145 5 5 8 1 8 1 57 2 8 3 1 - 2 9,28 9,06	75 67 5 5 8 30 7 12 1 2 - - 2 4 1 -	1,165 1,109 8 25 172 100 250 176 101 102 108 100 108 108 108 108 107 42 17,42 14,63	44 43 	1,121 1,066 9 99 937 184 98 95 105 377 17 5 6 (17.29 94 98 98 95 105 37 17 17 5 5 6 17.29 14.44	28 28 5 5 7 7 7 1 1 1 1 1 - - - - -	25 23 3 8 1 8
All dwelling units Number reporting contract or est, rent Under 33 \$3 to \$4 \$3 to \$4 \$3 to \$4 \$1 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$20 to \$24 \$20 to \$29 \$30 to \$49 \$30 to \$49 \$30 to \$49 \$30 to \$49 \$50 to \$29 \$50 to \$20 \$50 to \$20	1,997 1,949 105 92 220 149 398 237 217 196 51 34 5 7 1 1 6.52 14.72	948 940 54 71 239 86 262 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 3 2 23 2 3 2 23 2 3 2 23 2 3 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 3 3 2 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3 3 2 3	1,422 1,375 41 39 125 54 280 197 109 94 56 31 155 73 115 35.96 18.27	1,838 1,791 100 138 828 284 342 284 342 151 127 53 26 7 6 6 4 13.96 10.24	205 251 8 39 48 46 76 28 9 - 1 - - - - - 8.70 8.49	3,471 5,276 522 548 571 423 594 267 182 113 96 26 24 3 5 2 2 9.68 5,28	1,678 1,618 165 197 290 179 249 148 81 169 148 86 24 80 3 5 1 12.30 9.11	1,798 1,768 359 381 244 345 98 39 8 2 4 4 - - 1 7,28 5,72	411 398 28 40 40 46 19 19 11 5 5 1 1 - - 11,18 8,68	9,165 8,969 109 152 703 630 1,449 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,138 1,197 1,297 1,	1,037 1,024 8 8 37 39 138 122 134 154 154 154 154 154 154 154 154 154 15	8,128 7,945 101 144 666 591 1,911 1,121 957 1,098 526 526 528 106 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 55 54 55 54 55 54 55 54 55 54 55 54 55 55	418 402 33 51 109 45 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	944 946 38 98 183 147 229 116 60 51 24 4 1 1 11.04 9.83

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

•		LAKE			LA FLATA			LAR	TM2R			LAS ANIMAS	3	i ingeneration of the second secon
SUBJECT	The	Lead- ville	Rural-	The	Durango	Rural-	The	Fort	Loveland	Rural-	The	Trinidad	Rural-	LINCOLN
	county	V1110	nonfarm	county		nonfarm	county	Collins		nonfarm	county		nonfarm	
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units Number reporting value Under \$300 \$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$699 \$700 to \$1,499 \$2,500 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$30,000 to \$2,999 \$4,000 to \$4,99 \$5,000 to \$2,999 \$4,000 to \$7,99 \$5,000 to \$7,999 \$6,000 to \$7,999 \$7,500 to \$7,999 \$7,500 to \$7,999 \$7,500 to \$7,999 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars)	1,119 1,097 517 197 55 100 84 20 6 8 1 1 - - 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	889 875 361 173 129 52 95 31 19 6 7 1 1 -	824 222 156 24 28 5 5 5 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - - 2 5 5 5 3 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	1,462 1,430 282 98 127 101 148 137 112 89 174 80 80 84 26 18 4 4	822 809 40 41 41 99 92 72 157 75 38 25 16 8 25	640 681 248 69 86 60 64 88 80 17 17 5 1 1 1 1	5,873 5,704 161 167 243 588 448 577 517 523 283 146 88 63 49 8,887	1,773 1,671 31 60 60 108 174 189 175 157 295 195 195 195 295 195 295 195 295	188 156 111 102 127 51 31 10 6 8 8 8 5051	1,059 1,087 105 86 100 170 170 170 170 170 87 133 101 87 13 1,921	2,016 2,576 848 369 252 246 265 188 151 113 127 48 35 21 25 13 1,115 596	1,543 1,480 183 149 181 179 228 180 141 107 119 42 85 19 5 2 12 1,688	1,278 1,196 715 220 121 67 37 8 10 6 8 1 1 - - 2 2 2 2 2 51	387 883 88 24 42 40 65 37 40 65 37 40 65 37 43 34 8 8 8 8 2 1 1,648
Median value (dollars) 1930: Median value (dollars)	882 564	888 579	213 519	1,361 2,640	2,888 3,498	499 965	1,982 8,368	2,623 4,080	1,801 2,819	1, 311 2,385	1,482	2,715	201 661	1,865 2,532
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	1,113 1,096 355 179 156 51 441 655 53 50 29 15 - - 2 2 - - - 2 4,68	889 874 304 115 34 89 51 43 43 44 86 86 86 12 - 2 7.91	284 822 51 25 41 17 52 14 10 6 3 3 3 3 	1,462 1,443 84 93 93 1655 156 2070 87 94 13 2 2 16,88	522 818 13 7 22 23 108 105 106 189 82 84 12 84 12 24.66 25.80	640 627 71 69 126 700 135 60 42 30 18 5 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	8,873 3,799 85 106 230 620 589 461 443 580 278 94 57 34 57 34 57 22.86 22.86 20.41	1,773 1,733 56 79 212 216 355 216 355 210 72 86 210 72 86 210 25,99	1,031 9 28 64 182 240 162 155 139 28 6 6 1 1 9 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 2	102 88 226	2,816 2,723 641 434 884 269 280 212 176 165 163 44 38 165 163 44 212 11.74 6,533	15	1,273 1,231 453 824 239 101 57 81 17 8 6 1 1 2 2 1 2 1 4.71 8 57 57 5,50	887 884 14 43 31 76 53 47 54 55 9 - 1 16.88 15.44
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units	869	522	847	1,418	855	557	3,892	2,019		1,069	3,878		1,891	427
Number reporting contract rent	861 5 21 1000 500 189 86 55 156 55 16 55 16.56	517 8 6 42 29 130 106 78 53 14 8 14 8 1 1 4 8 1 1 7.36	844 3 15 58 21 59 50 81 33 20 8 2 2 - -	1,397 1,897 87 97 169 115 195 214 176 183 150 56 3 3 1 1 16.88 16.50	850 11 21 56 73 102 153 116 145 116 145 50 3 1 18 8 9 19,89 19,89	547 26 76 118 42 93 61 60 38 82 6 - - - 12.21 10.39	3,868 25 77 806 263 766 599 645 478 449 123 22 8 6 1 18.42 18.42 18.42	2,010 2 21 310 30 324 325 351 100 21.69 22.69	903 2 4 43 60 218 215 141 90 38 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	1,055 21 52 183 105 264 169 102 74 60 15 3 1 1 5 9 1	3,794 371 584 682 431 708 364 234 228 167 17 8 3 1 10.76 8,31	1,956 65 148 280 178 407 275 202 214 160 15 8 2 2 1 1 14.53	1,838 306 436 402 253 301 89 32 9 32 9 2 2 - 1	427 9 29 59 53 111 68 53 33 11 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
1930: Median monthly rent (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	10,52	12.50	8.04	20.54	26.48	9.09	21.98	24.98	[l	11.47			16.64
Vacant units, for sale or rent		17 48 26 45 28 11 2 2 11 	4 21 26 28 38 	18 80 28 86 82	- 7 9 15 8 11 18 4 - -	11 81 28 11 9	2,329 2,247 9 19 90 41 162 144 227 213 454 270 174 210 174 210 270 174 810 82 87.44 83.87	17 26 34 84 10	58 2 6 100 7 7 17 9 6 - - - - - - - - - - -	2,016 5 14 76 25 151 120 182 170				
Median estimated nonthly fent (dolars) CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	1	1,130	1											
All dwelling units. Number reporting contract or est, rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$3 to \$4. \$1 to \$10. \$1 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$14. \$25 to \$29. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$29. \$20 to \$20. \$20 to \$20. \$2	2,865 2,807 2010 304 421 421 421 421 144 304 124	1,586 0 800 5 163 5 124 5 124 5 184 6 184 9 28 7 1 1 1 5 124.10	719 5 54 133 0 66 165 77 94 34 5 44 3 15 4 34 5 7 94 34 10 12,56	3,094 184 193 355 355 355 355 355 355 355 355 355 3	1,759 24 26 103 223 232 235 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25 25	1,885 110 165 267 128 255 130 132 81 54 11 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	10,724 124 209 682 544 1,659 1,479 1,891 1,177 1,551 7,42 363 351 254 248 248	S,956 1: 6 154 524 500 630 500 744 833 9 4 4 2 2 1 24.0	1,694 1; <	4 4,874 9 100 3 136 3 409 0 226 8 455 8 455 8 455 8 627 0 380 8 627 0 380 1 224 5 351 8 50 8 50 1 224 5 32.02	7,09 1,01 1,10 1,19 75 1,05 61 46 40 8 40 8 40 8 40 1 40 1 10 11.0	1 8,55 1 16 5 25 44 35 7 64 1 37 9 38 0 31 6 6 3 44 9 38 0 31 5 44 3 15 3 15.9	8 3,53 0 85 9 84 4 75 2 40 9 40 2 13 3 8 6 2 5 2 1 7 5 0 0 6,1	8 843 6 50 1 108 8 195 2 123 8 105 3 91 5 54 2 100 2 10 2 10 2 10 2 2 1 1 2 14.39

.

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

Managar		LOGAN			NIKSA		100; media				MONTROSE		an a	MORGAN	ing the first of the state
SUBJECT	The county	Sterling	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Grand Junction	Rural- nonfarm	MINERAL	MOFFAT	Monte- Zuma	The county	Montrose city	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Fort Morgan	Rural- nonfarm
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units Number reporting value Under \$300 \$200 to \$499 \$500 to \$499 \$700 to \$499 \$1,000 to \$1,199 \$2,000 to \$2,499 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$4,000 to \$5,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars)	1,245 1,215 73 64 106 133 186 127 112 122 122 122 122 136 54 39 30 10 10	913 888 28 53 53 53 53 89 105 105 105 130 105 130 10 30 30 2,805	82 18 16 6 2 1 - - 1 993	3,078 2,988 269 1355 174 188 332 349 278 288 489 252 118 66 31 19 2,310		1,320 1,295 247 106 121 115 169 162 103 74 40 81 12 5 5 8 97 40 81 12 5 8 97	2 - - 945	452 414 89 34 40 39 38 36 28 28 28 51 27 15 51 27 15 13 3 27 15 13 3 27	39 41 16 4 2 8 	1,131 1,209 251 97 69 61 114 101 104 87 127 533 18 14 10 3 3 1,658	66 78 69 115 50 17 12 8 9 8 3 2,123	423 411 181 444 50 20 400 88 86 18 12 12 1 2 2 1 1 - 869	1,152 1,112 47 22 49 75 178 141 150 100 161 74 54 80 20 11 2,440	664 644 2 7 17 29 94 91 93 61 111 57 39 20 15 8 8 8 8 2,786	488 468 45 15 38 46 64 50 57 39 50 17 15 10 5 3 1,964
Median value (dollars)	1,600 2,938		799 1,449	2,085 2,716	2,884 8,183	1,165 1,897	648	1,379 2,529		1,836 2,217	2,026 2,367		2,147 8,125	2,441 3,621	1,620 2,547
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	95	907 10 15 34 47 122 103 97 189 174 69 40 6 6	327 22 49 62 40 93 38 8 7 4 4 8 - -	87 164 131 3800 340 354 320 525 312 176 40 21 6	14 28 28 148 155 200 217 411 876 162 86 21 5	103 232 175 154 105 114 86 14		35 14 36 21 54 55 29	683 158 37 68 40 105 80 79 54 80 79 54 80 79 54 54 41 1 5 	72 109 55 186 116 141 141 141 141 141 141 141	703 12 24 72 19 77 107 96 128 67 107 107 128 68 107 128 68 11 13 1 1	418 108 49 37 33 59 51 37 23 13 13 4 1 2 2 3 13	82 19 54 47 158 238 170 157 147 47 33 19 8 5	183 117 93 90 18	36 88 79 47 40 54 17 15 10 8 8
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)_ CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT	18,86							19.17							
All tenant-occupied units Number reporting contract rent	1,551 1,528 1,528 1,528 1,528 1,528 1,528 1,528 2,400 2,155 1,728 1,428 1,428 1,421 1,551 1,528	1,155 22 71 95 21 95 21 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	369 5 80 98 98 98 98 91 92 93 94 95 95 96 97 98 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 97	2,705 44 231 214 534 405	1,803 69 98 287 245 302 264 369 126 264 369 126 6	901 3: 162 114 247 158 72 3: 3: 3:	2 143 5 4 7 6 8 19 5 19 7 68 8 28 8 28 8 28 8 28 8 28 8 28 8 28 8	80 118 78 47 68	7 754 2 46 3 95 5 107 0 72 3 151 3 107 7 3 59 3 59 3 33 3 7 5	1,133 6 160 293 161 14 122 7	3 631 4 4 7 15 9 43 109 5 9 43 112 99 4 112 8 101	507 48 50 90 66 122 66 122 66 23 22 81 24 5 82 82 82 82 82 82 82 82 82 82 83 83 83 83 83 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84 84	1,435 12 30 107 176 328 801 205	775 1 4 14 60 167 190 144 110 78 6 6	660 11 26 93 116 161 111 61 45 29 8 1 2
Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars)	16.60 15.56 20.06	18.78	3 8,82	18.1	5 22.74	11.5	11.38	17.70 16.55 19.74	2 11.39	18.4	18.26	9.39	15.57	18.22	18.11
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent Number reporting estimated rent \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$20 to \$24 \$30 to \$39 \$30 to \$59 \$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).				29: 28: 11 4: 20	5 140 5 136 13 13 3 9 2 13 3 20 13 20 14 5 20 15 5 20 15 5 20 15 5 20 15 5 20 15 5 20 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15		5 18 5 18 1 1 4 2 7 5 7 5 6 5 6 5 7 5 5 6 5 1 5 1	73	2 95 2 97 - J 1 5 0 15 8 15 8 15	3 14 18 1 2 2 5 1 5 3 2 2 8 5 5 5	4 64 7 65 9 3 2 10 2 11 4 2 1 11 1 12 1 12 1 12 1 12 1 12	B B3 - 12 B 6 - 12 B 6 - 12 B 12 - 1			44 43 25 5 6 10 4 4 4 4
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All dwelling units. Number reporting contract or est. rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$20 to \$29 \$30 to \$29 \$30 to \$29 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over Average monthly rent (dollars)	394 32 384 384 384 384 114 4	8 2,14 9 1: 9 3: 1 11(7 14 9 35 4 32 7 30 8 33 4 10 8 33 4 10 8 4 1 2 1 4 20.8	7 724 2 87 7 84 0 177 6 133 0 185 0 74 5 23 4 14 8 4 8 4 8 4 8 4 8 4 8 4 8 4 7 9.84	6,08 7 20 5 14 45 86 97 4 77 8 75 8 64 5 98 64 5 98 75 8 21 4 64 5 98 75 8 21 4 64 8 21 4 64 8 21 4 21 8 21 4 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8 21 8	7 8,673 9 10 6 22 7 182 2 465 9 422 8 52 8 52 8 52 8 52 8 52 8 52 8 52 8	8 2,41 9 19 5 34 7 24 8 50 4 25 4 14 1 17 2 18 8 50 2 18.9	4 28 9 14 1 4 4 0 5 9 10 14 4 16 11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	5 98 7 8 7 8 10 10 7 6 8 14 6 8 1 19.0 1 19.0	1,55 1,55 17 20 19 14 19 12 10 12 10 12 10 12 10 12 10 12 11 12 12 12 12 12 13 16 14 9 15 2 1 12 10 12.2	0 2,41 5 16 6 16 9 25 8 14 9 30 8 44 9 30 2 21 1 21 1 21 1 21 1 21 1 21 4 15.9	4 1,40 5 1 13 4 16 6 17 15 16 6 10 20 10 20 11 1 10 19.9 10 19.9	2 1,01; 5 16; 8 11; 4 14; 14 4 11; 9 19 6 12; 5 7; 8 4 1 2; 5 7; 8 4 1 2; 5 7; 8 4 1 2; 5 7; 8 4 1 1; 9 19; 6 12; 7 8; 9 2; 8 4 1 1; 9 19; 9 10; 9 10	2 2,66 9 4 0 5 3 16 2 23 3 50 9 55 3 38 6 26 7 5 1 3 2 2 1 - 9 18.3	0 1,477 7 8 8 2: 2 7; 4 24 0 85 5 27 4 28 7 18 5 1 1 9 5 1 7 20.6	1,190 8 45 5 51 9 161 4 260 5 194 8 194 9 16 9 16 9 18 6 3 9 15.50

Table 24.---URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

526908 O - 43 - 25

12.09

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

	:	RIO GRAN	DE					<u>,</u>					WELD		a daalii daa bada Talindia	Aurora
SUBJECT	The county	Monte Vista	Rural- nonfarm	ROUTT	SA- GUACHE	san Juan	SAN MIGUEL	SEDG- WICK	SUMAIT	TELLER	WASH- INGTON	The county	Greeley	Rural- nonferm	YUMA	city (entira)
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units Number reporting value Under \$300 \$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$499 \$100 to \$1,499 \$1,500 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,499 \$2,000 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$5,000 to \$3,999 \$5,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$3,999 \$1,000 to \$3,999 \$1,000 and over. Average value (dollars) Hedian value (dollars) 1930: Median value (dollars)	970 962 205 90 53 84 91 75 65 113 49 29 28 29 28 15 6 1,894 1,440 2,672	481 36 29 19 24 50 50 50 41 47 87 36 23 23 23 12 2 4 2 2 4 2,602	481 169 61 40 29 34 41 13 6 5 5 3 2 2 1,187 555	775 766 141 76 87 67 140 77 42 39 52 21 16 21 4 3 1 1,352 1,043 1,685	487 471 149 64 544 22 41 35 33 27 24 14 4 4 4 4 1,110 588 974) 187 185 13 24 23 28 24 19 6 5 5 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	406 395 104 49 72 48 49 30 21 8 7 3 4 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	266 255 21 14 20 27 35 39 31 266 14 5 3 1 1 1,925 1,893 2,766	224 223 90 33 16 24 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 581 4300 940	996 337 149 813 100 116 29	313 307 26 39 32 61 40 23 20 18 11 18 11 1 8 20 18 11 11 18 22 49 1 491 1,8491 1,8491	4,417 4,264 441 278 338 328 517 431 359 434 299 210 131 57 38 2,185 1,767 2,735	2,056 1,961 75 47 68 206 187 179 210 321 245 187 113 54 34 3,175 2,937 4,128	2,361 2,303 366 243 243 291 244 180 143 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 16	633 613 62 62 62 63 66 66 60 48 26 26 26 12 1,552 1,552 1,552 2,491	436 473 24 15 24 25 20 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units. Number reporting estimated rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$60 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). Median estimated monthly rent (dollars).	970 962 134 83 79 50 103 107 86 99 136 54 13 8 8 2 17.71 16.00	490 15 18 16 266 59 61 48 61 107 46 8 7 7 7 1 23,93	482 119 65 63 24 44 46 38 38 29 8 5 1 1	775 768 74 45 116 130 113 72 65 27 8 2 2 1 1 15.95 15.85	487 485 36 47 142 44 69 46 49 30 12 7 2 7 2 1 1 - - 10.88 7.69	187 185 - 10 10 1 92 43 43 41 99 17 1 - - 1 8.66 20,29	406 393 50 43 63 47 64 28 18 12 3 5 1 - - 10.82 9.09	266 269 20 11 19 24 28 38 44 32 20 13 5 5 3 1 1 18.34 19.12	224 223 17 11 33 17 51 30 36 17 9 1 1 1 1 2.89 12.79	1,011 997 172 79 154 67 143 128 93 89 47 12 12 1 2 1 1 2 1 1 2 1 1 2 41 12.41 10.43	\$1\$ 306 22 23 44 93 60 47 31 21 17 4 3 1 17 4 3 1 17 4 3 1 17 17 17 4 3 1 12 10 5 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17	4,417 4,300 220 305 617 483 465 502 350 190 99 27 15 21.09 19.01	2,056 1,979 54 20 34 36 352 846 352 846 352 811 178 92 26 13 30,12 29,35	2,361 2,321 2,216 200 271 266 438 280 240 209 140 39 12 7 1 2 2 13.33 11.87	633 617 31 36 59 59 112 83 49 30 9 7 7 2 2 2 14.61 18.93	466 450 9 7 9 10 54 65 63 73 10 25 16 21 2 2 2 2 4,56 23,25
All tenant-occupied units Number reporting contract rent. Under \$\$ \$3 to \$\$4 \$5 to \$\$6 \$7 to \$\$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over. Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars) 1930: Median monthly rent (dollars)	1,050 1,039 175 109 170 96 189 150 74 98 68 68 4 3 1 2 2		620 70 96 132 65 108 71 31 34	1,349 1,328 12 83 221 219 417 180 94 55 42 2 2 1 2 2 - - 11.79 11.05 13.622	441 418 20 72 111 37 73 59 22 16 8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	206 204 2 2 27 8 45 64 31 5 - - - - 11 4,60 15.83 16.58	398 382 15 25 80 39 111 69 27 7 7 8 - 1 1 - 10.82 10.94 11.99	486 468 1 1 6 75 55 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	970 969 10 389 34 150 51 36 26 26 26 14 3 1 - - - - - 18,54 12,30	756 746 8 17 131 48 216 139 125 2 - - 2 - 13.71 16.53 12.14	890 384 13 8 100 67 200 10 1 - - - 10,00 9,69 9,69	5,505 5,362 91 199 506 507 1,190 927 707 520 508 142 54 9 4 8 8 16.74 15,51	2,718 2,668 15 14 46 100 450 516 454 452 454 454 137 52 9 2 8 3 8 22,09 21,60	2,787 2,694 76 185 460 407 737 411 255 105 49 5 2 2 - 2 2 - 11.45 10.99	755 743 11 39 119 121 218 226 229 1 2 2 2 1 2 2 1 1 2 2 1 1 2 2 1 1 2 2 1 2 2 1 2 2 1 2 2 1 1 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 2 1 1 1 2 2 1 1 1 2 2 1 1 2 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 1 2	585 582 4 7 6 20 104 109 116 121 72 15 6 6 - - 20.42 21,18
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent. Number reporting estimated rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$19. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$100 to \$49. \$50 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	97 96 6 8 18 26 4 12 20 4 - - - - - - - - - - -	19 19 - - 4 5 8 2 2 2 2 - - - - - - - - - -	76 77 6 3 8 9 21 1 10 17 2 - - - - - - - - -	219 214 1 10 44 16 87 16 25 5 7 2 1 1 - - - 11.80 11.57	100 100 8 19 37 11 10 1 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	111 111 - 29 5 55 55 55 11 4 4 2 5 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	64 63 - 9 9 80 3 7 8 5 1 - - - - - - - - -	29 26 - 1 4 4 4 3 5 4 1 - - - -	12,30 201 185 - 8 8 32 29 56 34 9 10 2 2 9 10 2 2 - - - - - 12,36 11,60	12.14 294 201 8 15 55 55 55 28 8 8 15 2 1 1 2 2 3 - 1 1.28 9.42	13,80 14 14 4 2 4 1 2 8 1 1 	19,75 426 404 13 45 61 36 65 62 30 40 30 40 34 15 3 - - - - 14.82 13.12	27.27 215 201 - 1 9 6 26 26 26 26 34 34 34 34 34 - - 21.07 21.52	14.68 210 203 13 44 52 30 39 14 4 6 - 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	15.24 32 29 1 10 5 3 6 2 2 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	288 288 - 1 5 22 4 4 3 9 2 2 8 - -
All dwelling units	2,211 2,189 217 196 2600 161 329 271 194 239 221 61 19 9 9 100 2 15.40 13.46	933 922 20 31 54 60 145 145 129 170 50 9 8 8 1 20.95 19.88	1,278 1,267 1,267 197 165 206 101 164 127 101 100 11 100 11 2 2 1 1 1.88 8.45	2,380 2,345 87 141 349 282 628 828 828 828 135 115 11 4 1 1 1 13.13 12.00	1,042 1,037 66 145 95 153 107 76 6 47 34 7 7 2 1 - - 10.01 6.61	521 517 2 2 67 14 134 126 78 62 30 1 - - 1 5.37 16.07	934 874 665 979 183 922 149 61 222 21 3 6 1 - - - - - - - - 10.64 9.97	786 757 21 29 100 84 165 136 98 68 8 8 41 14 5 5 2 1 15.15 14.16	853 830 23 31 118 85 270 118 86 55 5 26 8 5 - 1 18 4 13,69 12,43	2,182 2,143 183 371 172 471 319 246 157 73 17 7 11 3 7 11 12.85 11.98	720 707 39 33 145 102 171 106 51 31 18 4 4 3 1 - -	10,889 10,101 374 470 877 849 1,883 1,477 1,203 1,017 1,040 507 247 108 31 18 8 18.50 16.58	4,998 4,853 69 35 659 764 696 851 462 233 101 28 16 25.85 24.22	5,391 5,248 305 435 766 707 1,224 709 499 281 189 45 14 7 3 2 2 12,16 14,9	1,423 1,392 43 86 193 193 255 254 151 76 59 9 9 10 9 2 11 2 2 13.19 2.85	1,100 1,069 13 14 15 33 163 198 200 42 26 2 2 6 2 1 1 2 2 2 2 42 2 2 6 2 1 1 2 2 2 2 5 2 2 7 2 2,77

Table 25.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus average monthly cost to tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Median not shown where base is less than 100]

Gross monthly rent represent	s estimated	rent with	IOUE IUMIEU	re plus a	iverage	monthly	cost to	tenant o	t water, e	lectricity	, gas, and	1 other 11	el. Med	ian not s	hown wh	ere base i	is less th.	an 100j
COUNTY AND URBAN PLACE	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Report- ing gross rent	Under \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 and over	Not re- porting gross rent
ADAMS COUNTY	1,718	\$20.68	1,486	-	5	18	111	257	296	237	197	255	86	22	2	_	-	232
Aurora city (pert)	877	28.51	331	-	-	1	7	14	58	43	53	103	42	9	1	-		46
Brighton Rural-nonfarm	553 788	19.28 18.57	531 624	-	2 3	6 11	45 59	114 129	103 135	80 114	67 77	76 76	27 17	10 3	1 -	-	-	22 164
ALAMOSA COUNTY	1,049	23.62	966	10	29	49	63	147	93	119	114	177	123	38	10	-		83
Alamosa city Rural-nonfarm	837 212	26.35 15,79	759 207	10 -	21 2	40 . 9	45 18	81 66	60 33	87 32	96 18	152 25	122 1	37 1	8 2	-	· -	78 5
ARAPAHOE COUNTY	3,031	22.00	2,805	2	9	34	125	381.	582	538	435	487	177	28	4	3	-	226
Aurora city (part) Englewood Rural-monfarm	208 1,245 1,578	25.85 24.85 19.41	203 1,182 1,420	1	1 1 7	9 25	4 29 92	18 112 251	27 215 340	38 231 269	50 202 183	43 283 161	20 90 67	2 7 19	- 1 3	ı 2	-	5 63 158
ARCHULETA COUNTY,	284	11,58	277	-	6	40	60	78	38	28	17	7	3	-	-	-		7
BACA COUNTY	500	12.82	465	1	22	26	70	163	84	24	33	27	8	-	-	-	-	35
BENT COUNTY	899	16.81	657		11	34	73	157	116	76	74	69	32	10	4	1		242
las Animas Rural-nonfarm	499 400	18.06 15.51	420 237		11	23 11	53 20	81 76	59 57	42 34	45 29	62 7	29 3	10	4 -	1	-	79 163
BOULDER COUNTY	4,725	20.31	4,609	8	28	171	298	800	881	735	640	609	260	113	49	9	8	116
Boulder City	2,192	25.22	2,148	3	2	27	63	217	340	368	374	404	188	100	46	9	7	44
Longmont. Rural-nonfarm	1,073 1,460	21.39 13.75	1,063 1,398	- 5	7 19	17 127	44 191	163 420	226 315	197 170	198 68	145 60	55) 17	11 2	-3	-	1	10 62
CHAFFEE COUNTY	1,005	18,48	954	2	16	38	96	192	167	165	124	116	80	6	1	1		51
Salida	743	20.30	708	8	8	14	64	122	122 45	137 28	102 22	100 16	29 1	6	1	1	-	35 16
Rural-nonfarm	262	13.71	246 220	- 1	8	24 9	32 34	70 47	48	33	21 21	21	2	_	_	1	-	16
CLEAR CREEK COUNTY	654	21.97	525	2	ຂ	15	25	78	94	94	85	102	22	з	2	ı	· -	129
CONEJOS COUNTY	548	18.44	501	٤	23	35	93	166	65	49	21	21	6	· -	-	-	_	47
COSTILLA COUNTY	298	10,60	268	3	12	38	61	91	25	18	13	3	4	-	-	-		30
CROWLEY COUNTY	436	13.63	388	3	5	41	55	109	'74	45	26	24	6	-	-	-	-	48
CUSTER COUNTY	145	12.79	128	·-	6	12	19	41	19	18	8	5	-	-	-		-	17
DELTA COUNTY	1,098	16.24	965	4	15	40	100	260	182	134	94	104	26	5	1	-	-	133
Delta city Rural-nonfarm	500 598	19.23	468 497	1 3	6 9	16 24	37 63	104 156	74 108	59 75	63 31	79 25	25 1	8 2	1	-	-	32 101
DENVER COUNTY	59,591	27.57	55,014	54	302	638	1,574	5,486	7,394	7,705	7,086	11,725	6,863	3,295	1,898	758	236	4,577
Denver city	59,591		55,014	54	\$02	638	1,574	5,486	7,394	7,705	7,086	11,725	6,863	3,295	1,898	758	236	4,577
DOLORES COUNTY	146	11.83	131	-	. 8	11	26	44	23	- 11	3	4	1	-	-	-	-	· 15
DOUGLAS COUNTY	293	16.89	236	-	2	5	23	46	. 88	28	17	17	9	-	1	-	-	57
EAGLE COUNTY	580	18.78	545	5	11	15	39	105	115	129	73	89	13	1	1	-	-	- 35
ELBERT COUNTY	251	13.68	226	2	5	22	33	61	57	27	13	4	1	1	-	-	_	25
EL PASO COUNTY	7,684	20.99	7,056	10	24	114	314	1,199	1,497	1,245	837	1,014	478	198	- 64	29	13	
Colorado Springs Rural-nonfarm	6,254 1,430	21.25 19.53		2 8	7	83	236 78	972 227	1,231 266	1,056	707 130	827 167	401 77	176 22	74 10	22 7	6	454 174
FREMONT COULTY	2,174	15.66	2,093	17	33	82	229	579	460	331	181	142	29	10	_	-		81
Canon City	900			3		28		146	171	170	135	121	27	8	-	-	-	- 30 - 5
Florence Rural-nonfarm	387			13	4 24	14 40		101 332	104 185	70 91	24 22	10	2	1 1	-	-	· -	46
GARFIELD COUNTY	1,004	19.18	897	з	6	30	68	174	179	117	109	155	41	11	2	2	-	107
GILPIN COUNTY	271	12,82	245	э	1	1	1	73	58	24	12	4	-	-	-	-	-	- 26
GRAND COUNTY	329	16.12	244	4	3	{	1	60	68	35	15	18	7	-	1	-	-	- 85
GUNNISON COUNTY	806	16.97	1	, ⁵	- 8			216	149	106	68	73	34	10	7	1	-	- 57
HINSDALE COUNTY		1		-	-	6	1	8	3	2	-	-	-	-		-	-	- 8
HUERFANO COUNTY				6				487	273	180		115	25	3				- 137
Walsenburg Rural-nonfarm				1 5	25 52	89 93		193 244	142 131	89 91	79 40	78 37	23 2	3	- 1	-	-	- 81
JACKSON COUNTY	18:	12.10	168	3	- 3	5	48	48	29	18	4	7	3	-	-	-		- 17
JEFFERSON COUNTY	2,685			2				353	390	392		471	165	.68			1	
Golden Rural-nonfarm				2	17	2 33		46 307	48 342	64 328	* 79 27£	102 369		24 44	9 14	6 1		30 1 282
KIOWA COUNTY	. 191	19.29	159		1	10	20	65	26	20	. 9	6	2	-	-	-	•	- 38
KIT CARSON COUNTY	52	15.04	493	-	5	25	67	196	124	71	34	25	. 5	1	- 1	-	.	- 34

Table 25.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

(Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus average monthly cost to tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Median not shown where base is less than 100]

COUNTY AND URBAN PLACE	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Report- ing gross rent	Under \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 and over	Not re portin gross rent
LAKE COUNTY	869	\$22.49	804	2	6	27	34	90	117	211	161	110	33	.12	1	-	-	6
Leadville	522 347	22.75 21.93	478 326	- 2	5	8 19	7 27	61 29	70 47	143 68	91 70	76 34	19 14	3 9	- 1	-	-	4
LA PLATA COUNTY		17.58	1,295	5		85	144	257	180	189	174	149	50	12	4	-	1	11
Durango	855	20.20	830	3	12	24	70	169	118	135	119	120	44	12	3	-	1	2
Rural-nonfarm	1	13.02	466	2	34	61	74	59	62	54	55	29	6	-	1	-	-	6
LARIMER COUNTY	3,892	22.00 25.81	3,601	3	<u>19</u> 7	75 38	218 98	553 218	631 251	603 279	456 273	632 434	299 238	78 65	21 18	10	3	29
Loveland Rural-nonfarm	804 1,069	20.02 17.71	794 880	- 2	1	11 26	37 83	139 196	190 190	182 142	108 75	106 92	20 41	-	- 3	- 3	- 3	1
LAS ANIMAS COUNTY		13.31	. 3,568	29	157	321	613	871	632	305	230	291	89	20	4	4	2	31
Frinidad Rural-nonfarm	1,987	16.89	1,906	2	38	109	234	422	310	206	201	270	86	20	4	3	1	6
	1,891 427	10.55 18.17	1,662	27	119	212	879	449	322	99	29	21	3	-	-	ı	1	82
LINCOLN COUNTY		1	382	1	5	11	30	83	83	63	47	50	7	1	1	-	-	4
LOGAN COUNTY	1,551 1,168	21.58 24.97	1,410	2	4-	41 28	88 55	249 150	247 166	178	135 112	268 255	148	40	12	3 2		14 7
ural-nonfarm	383	14.96	313	-	4	13	33	99	81	41	23	13	4	-	1	ĩ	-	,
MESA COUNTY	2,719	21.65	2,479	4	25 7	63	177 80	438	373	371	300	400	215	81	25	7		24
Rural-nonfarm	903	15.32	· 820	4	18	17 46	80 97	220 218	208 165	243 128	227 73	348 52	202 13	78 3	29 2	6 1	-	15 5
MINERAL COUNTY	143	19,16	139	-	g	6	15	26	22	42	21	5	-		-	-		
MOFFAT COUNTY	510	19,18	437	1	5	18	50	78	71	54	42	82	25	6	5	-	-	7
MONTEZUMA COUNTY	766	15.08	681	14	24	94	78	, 116	124	82	59	67	17	4	2	-	-	8
MONTROSE COUNTY	1,159	17,59	995	33	24	42	117	198	135	135	141	119	45	з	l	1	1	16
ontrose city ural-nonfarm	652 507	21.65	615 580	33	5 19	20 22	53 64	109 89	80 55	94 41	109 32	101 18	39 6	3	1	1	-	3
MORGAN COUNTY	1,452	20.40	1,322	-	7	24	81	271	236	221	181	211	68	17	2		1	12
ort Morgan ural-nonfarm	775 677	23.35	755 567	-	-7	6 18	21	115	126	141	125	168	43	- 17	-	1		19 2
OTERO COUNTY	2,595	17.57	2,286	33	60	74	60	155	112	80	56	43	25	9	2	-	-	110
a Junta	1,039	21.35	976	-	9	16	201	509 170	433	350 154	215 126	289	94	19	6	3		309
ocky Ford ural-nonfarm	597 959	17.43 13.85	351 759	1 32	6 45	22 36	49 81	126 213	182 146	96 100	52	57	13	11	5	-	1	5: 40
OURAY COUNTY	217	18.38	205	-	1	1	19	38	56	56	20	12	17	ľ	1	3	-	200
PARK COUNTY	366	18.79	342	-	5	12	30	51	85	62	43	38		_	1	-	1	11
PHILLIPS COUNTY	396	17.46	370	. 1	5	9	20	95	93	64	38	40	12	3	1	-1	-	24
PITKIN COUNTY	- 89	-	76	1	4	11	12	22	12	8	4	1	5	-	-	-	-	26
PROVERS COUNTY	1,303	17.69	1,163	5	17	34	85	268	239	145	119	169	1		-	-	-	19
mar	764 539	20.94	686 477	4 1	11 6	17	31	126	128	90	88	138	50 	9	3			140
PUEBLO COUNTY	7,849	19.75	7,518	22	98	215	54	162	111	55	31	31	7	2	, -	-	-	62
eblo city	6,798	20.83	6,563	19	58	139	590 427	1,411		1,136	773	1,123	557	154	60	1.3	<u>-</u>	391
RIC BLANCO COUNTY.	1,051	13.50	955	9	40	76	163	237	171	99	72	71	542 15	152 2	60 -	13	-	285 96
RIC GRANDE COUNTY		15,70	175	1	-	11	18	46	48	18	15	14	4	-	-	-	_	88
te Vista	1,050 422	15.32	945 390	12	29	41 23	135	226	179	108	66	110	31	7	1			105
al-nonfarm		13.55	555	11	20	18	28 107	76 150	65 114	49 59	48 24	68 42	24 7	4 3	1	-	-	92 79
CUTT CCUNTY	1,349	14.59	1,198	3	8	52	180	351	281	162	83	58	22	2]]		
AGUACHE COUNTY		13.19	391	1	15	17	63	135	48	39	41	25	5	2]		151
AN JUAN COUNTY	ł	20.52	196	-	-	3	7	25	50	64	29	16	2]]	
AN RIGUEL COUNTY	398	16.39	333.	2	4	9	91	91	78	48	48	18	4]		.]	10
EDGWICK COUNTY	486	18.05	432	-	1	6	50	98	86	68	51	48	20	a	Ţ		1	65
ULLIIT COUNTY	370	15.98	358	-	1	з	26	131	61	87	35	45	13	5	1	7	-	54
SLLER COUNTY	756	19,50	714	2	8	11	74	13i	137	161	96	79	13	б	- 1]	-	18
ASHINGTON COUNTY	390	15,97	325	-	з	11	32	93	80	34	43	22	6	1		. 1	-	42
ELD COUNTY.		19.97	4,712	, 16	43	122	286	831	989	739	517	679	321	126	0 E			65.
al-neafarm		25,96 15,97	2,353 2,359	1 15	6 37	19 103	50 236	212 619	414 575	378 361	330	512	273	119	35	6		793 365
DIA COUNTY	755	17.18	659	· _	2	21	60	164	154	104	187	167	48	9	2	-	-	426
LS FOR URBAN PLACE N TWO COUNTIES:									101	704	59	75	17	Ľ	1	1		96
rora city		1						1			1					· ·	1	

Table 25.-RURAL-FARM UNITS BY VALUE OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

SUBJECT	Adams	Alamosa	Arapahoe	Archu- leta	Baca	Bent	Boulder	Chaffee	Cheyenne	Olear	Cone jos	Costilla	Growley	Custer	Delta
VALUE OF FARM HOME All owner-occupied units. Under \$300. \$300 to \$499. \$300 to \$499. \$700 to \$499. \$1,500 to \$1,999. \$1,500 to \$2,499. \$2,000 to \$2,499. \$2,000 to \$2,499. \$3,000 to \$2,999. \$3,000 to \$2,999. \$3,000 to \$2,999. \$4,000 to \$4,999. \$4,000 to \$4,999. \$5,000 to \$4,999. \$10,000 and over. Average value (dollars).	869 44 59 77 127 131 77 64 103	12 7 	89 65 43 47 89 46 55 10 6 2,402	255 227 100 46 366 12 14 4 5 3 3 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	429 824 151 57 50 29 26 8 8 8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	319 232 26 29 20 15 47 32 30 5 23 2 3 3 3 -5 23 2 1,856 1,277	1,001 955 80 99 113 1600 121 100 600 92 40 92 40 92 40 92 40 92 40 92 40 92 40 92 1,810	207 205 21 19 29 15 29 32 21 9 12 8 8 8 2	232 224 53 42 46 33 20 9 11 2 6 1 1 2 6 1 1 2 6 7 83	Creek 24 23 4 4 1 - - 2 2 2 2 2 1 - - - - - -	750 712 288 117 87 77 67 30 21 9 - - 1 568 416	463 4366 236 74 15 30 12 10 3 1 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	215 184 55 36 27 20 17 6 11 3 7 1 1 3 7 1 1 3 25 507	222 2006 389 16 277 17 37 255 11 10 100 30 5 2 3 1,479 1,041	1,198 1,150 275 128 178 289 202 95 76 28 30 3 4 1 3 957 695
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units	134 99 219		18 95 24 169 83 50 28 8 6	200 24 50 95 10 12 7 - 2	397 336 132 61 28 30 8 - - - 4.58 3.68 227 214 117 53 3 1 1 11 - - - - - 2.79 2.24	532 427 26 31 112 45 134 55 13 10 1 1 - 9.45 154 46 29 51 154 46 29 51 12 23 3 12 44 4.88	24 82 180 141 278 133 69	133 132 5 9 9 37 6 46 16 10 2 2 1 9 7 5 10 48 159 147 15 147 15 147 54 400 5 18 8 8 5 - - - 5 4,63	208 12 34 92 27 33 5 5 1 1 1 -	26 26 1 6 6 3 3 1 - 92 88 1 3 3 3 1 2 9 9 8 8 8 8 8 1 2 9 9 4 4 5 8 8 8 1 2 9 2 8 8 8 1 1 9 2 8 8 8 1 1 9 2 8 8 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	434 427 541 101 115 28 66 97 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 7,27 5,52 124 122 31 39 90 0 4 4 10 4 4 4 - - - 4,97 4,04	263 240 41 11 55 1 5 1 5 91 4.54 40 37 15 5 12 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	83 8 1 - - 7.29	138 188 21 60 75 5 5 1 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	981 917 86 92 285 170 243 72 27 11 8.28 97 11 8.28 91 12 19 28 7 7 19 22 2 2 - 2 2
SUBJECT		and the second second				uter the state of									
CODJECT	Dolores	Douglas	Eagle	Elbert	El Paso	fremont	Garfield	Gilpin	Grand	Gunnison	Hinsdale	Huerfano	Jackson	Jef- ferson	Kiowa
VALUE OF FARM HOME All owner-occupied units. Number reporting value. Under \$300. \$300 to \$499. \$500 to \$599. \$1,000 to \$1,499. \$1,000 to \$1,999. \$2,000 to \$2,499. \$2,000 to \$2,999. \$3,000 to \$4,999. \$5,000 to \$2,999. \$5,000 to \$7,499. \$7,500 to \$9,999. \$10,000 and over. Average value (dollars). Median value (dollars).	Dolores 189 188 89 32 4 8 4 1 1 - - - 4 10 320	Douglas 282 275 18 255 82 81 53 40 300 17 18 4 6 - 1,633 1,297	Eagls 250 174 42 14 26 3 3 3 24 12 8 8 3 3 2 - - 0 66 1,027	Elbert 583 571 86 54 122 71 118 48 55 13 10 8 6 4 4 - 2 2 2 2 799	El Paso 1 776 690 89 91 118 117 107 43 43 42 18 82 17 17 17 1 1 1,192 821	Fremont 758 698 133 86 98 81 102 63 63 63 45 24 25 16 12 2 8 - 1,168 819	Garfield 753 615 118 82 113 64 86 73 40 16 18 2 2 3 8 - - - 950 590	Gilpin 38 38 20 - 6 1 2 2 8 1 - - - 1 1 - - - 1 -	Grand 172 156 29 28 21 11 12 16 7 8 3 1 2 - - 1,217 864	Gunnison 252 240 37 19 47 20 41 17 15 11 13 7 12 1 1 2 1 2 955	Hinsdale 27 27 8 8 8 8 8 4 1 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	Huerfano 568 455 269 75 53 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	Jeckson 160 151 17 14 18 15 10 14 4 11 1,602 1,185		K10wa 242 197 60 40 31 24 26 4 3 6 5 2 1 1 - - 672 493

Note .--- Denver County, entirely urban, not shown in this table.

Table 26.-RURAL-FARM UNITS BY VALUE OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

۰.

SUBJECT	Kit Carson	Lake	La Plata	Larimer	Las Animas	Lincoln	Logan	Мева	Mineral	Moffat	Monte- zuma	Mont- rose	Morgan	Otero	Ouray
VALUE OF FARM HOME All owner-occupied units	484 445 104 100 59 41 25 5 5 5 1 1 25 5 5 5 5 5 5		586 160 67 89 74 91 38 35 35 7 9 4 9	1,651	920 850 130 90 38 53 17 7 2 2 8 3 4 2 2 54	406 374 102 68 73 229 47 20 18 6 9 9 1 1 1 1 - - - 773 547	706 663 74 75 77 100 173 66 46 20 27 3 2 2 7 - 1,090 1,016	2,212 2,135 374 221 287 220 360 258 165 90 95 21 27 3 4 1,166 953	1	396 370 163 39 58 19 49 20 12 4 4 4 1 - 1 646 413	763 693 197 108 122 88 78 44 26 14 4 5 5 5 5 773 566	1,027 936 187 105 187 85 180 97 61 88 86 6 6 6 1,043 838	719 594 60 59 92 62 59 52 34 27 11 10 0 2 1,305	683 569 52 44 82 46 129 59 42 42 42 42 42 1 1,294	114 114 10 15 20 9 23 17 9 1 6 2 1 1,225 1,065
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units Number reporting estimated rent Vinder \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$5. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$20. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$29. \$30 to \$49. \$50 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars) Vacant units, for sale or rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$20. \$30 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$24. \$30 to \$34. \$30 to \$34. \$30 to \$34. \$30 to \$34. \$30 to \$34. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$31 to \$4. \$32 to \$25. \$33 to \$26. \$35. \$36. \$37. \$36. \$37. \$37. \$38. \$39. \$36. \$37. \$39. \$30 to \$39. \$30	599 565 120 124 182 72 57 5 4 1 1 4 .95 281 186 59 67 400 5 8 8 7 400 5 8 8 1 1 186 19 59 59 59 59 59 59 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50		8 454 83 655 8 104 46 102 1 13 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 3 - 2 - 3 - 2 - 3 - 2 - 2 - 3 - 2 - 2 - 3 - 2 - 2 - 3 - 2 - 2	1,375 49 100 287 1744 983 216 95 33 222 111 5 10.95 10.51 603 591 603 591 603 591 10.51 10.51 603 591 10.51 603 591 10.51 73 12 69 32 33 17 17 40 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 59 10 00 50 10 44 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 10 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50	495 193 192 98 22 49 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12	5.70 160 148 68 63 11 19 - - - -	1,163 1,117 140 330 187 821 26 18 15 7,98 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 296 5,93 2,94 5,93 2,93 2,93 2,93 2,93 2,93 2,93 2,93 2	1,147 1,183 31 62 2666 366 366 366 34 22 145 34 39 96 210 39 96 210 210 210 210 210 210 210 210 210 210	28; 3 3 11 4 3 3 1 1 1 1 4 3 1 1 200 2 200 2 200 2 200 2 200 2 200 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 201 2 2 2 2		439 385 75 59 1.47 25 33 8 8 2 6.34 5.30 93 91 222 13 45 5.4 6 1 1 - - 1 2 2 - - 1 2 - - - 1 - - - - -	763 730 54 91 202 66 66 40 1.44 5	1,147 994 33 119 2822 247 81 52 38 14 247 8,01 227 14 8,01 227 186 422 59 100 100 44 2 33 3 10 10 4 4,27 4,32	979 931 300 82 331 147 218 75 23 100 12 147 12 147 12 147 103 90 244 16 333 5 5 6 96 6 6 2 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 2 1 2 1 2 1	78 71 1 5 17 9 27 10 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
SUBJECT	Park	Fhillips	Pitkin Pr	owers Pue	blo Ri Bla		Routt	Sa- guache	San Migue	Sedg- wick	Summit	Teller	Wash- ington	Weld	Үила
VALUE OF FARM HOME All owner-occupied units Under state 5300 to \$499 \$500 to \$499 \$700 to \$599 \$1,000 to \$1,499 \$2,500 to \$2,499 \$2,000 to \$2,499 \$3,000 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$3,999 \$5,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$7,499 \$5,500 to \$9,999 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars).	69 17 27 9 82	272 267 14 28 23 33 45 24 26 12 15 20 19 2 6 2,205 1,394	134 133 26 25 25 27 5 10 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	423 314 51 31, 56 43 66 29 86 6 3 1 - - 946 1 819	769 124 73 129 76 136 81 61 35 37 7 5 2 3 3 7 5 2 3 3 1,206 1,	20 28 19 31 14 16 5 15 5	9 491 44 86 85 95 83 55 99 81 99 41 99 33 99 34 99 34 94 12 92 32 93 34 94 12 95 34 96 32 97 32 98 32 99 34 90 34 91 34 92 34 93 34 94 34 95 35 96 35 97 36 98 36 99 36 90 35 90 36 91 36		20 13 33 13 38 3 55 2 37 2 19 1 22 1 17 29 14 5 - - 27 77	7 7 23(7 8 21(8) 7 8 21(8)	43 43 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 4		5 724 6992 2003 3 11. 7 5. 2 10. 3 3 1 2 8 8 1 1 1 1 - - 2 72	5 1,785 3 18: 3 14: 1 22: 4 21: 5 22: 4 21: 5 34: 7 16: 6 9 21: 7 16: 6 99 1 42: 8 34: 7 16: 6 99 7 1,41: 7 1,41	6 676 2 124 2 128 1 149 0 98 5 161 5 80 7 74 5 25 4 4 2 4 4 1,025
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units. Number reporting estimated rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$10 \$20 to \$24 \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). Vacant units, for sale or rent. Number reporting estimated rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9. \$3 to \$4 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5 \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	178 166 7 3 400 11 8 43 2 7 11 8 11 11 45 11 45 12 11 45 56 3 10 1 1 4 55 4 56 3 8 10 1 1 4 8 56 8 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	399 397 12 74 133 63 63 63 83 23 9 - - - 7.09 9 94 97 99 13 31 22 36 6 3 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	71 68 7 11 28 6 12 3 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -		733 49 45 222 91 208 62 26 17 9 1 3 9.07 8	1? 54 1: 55 52 1. 13 4 4 4 4 1 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	99 34 99 34 97 1; 66 4, 98 10:057 22 11 93:0 33:352 22 12 23 12 24 12 25 12 26 17 141 17 155 11 121 12 135 11 141 11 121 11 133 11	7 83 7 83 7 83 7 83 7 83 7 83 8 99 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	39 2 47 2 31 2 16 3 2 3 53 3 97 2 982 2 88 2 92 2 82 2 10 9	1 984 3 3:3 3 3:5 6 4 2 1 - 6:9 - 6:9 - 6:9 - 6:9 0 2:2 5 0 5 5:5 5 2	a 22 b - c 22 c - c 22 c - c -		1 75 5 22.5 7 1.5 2 2 1 - - 4.5 9 2.0 1 - - 4.5 9 2.0 1 - - 4.5 9 2.0 1 1 - 4.5 9 2.0 1 1.0 1 5.5 2 2 2 2 2 2 1 3	9 4,65: 3 3,93: 5 49: 5 49: 6 43: 7 49: 6 43: 7 49: 6 1: 3 84: 3 84: 3 84: 3 84: 1 19: 6 33: 4 17: 4 17: 4 5: 	5 983 3 724 1 51 4 111 5 257 9 99 4 163 4 23 2 18 5 2 4 - 7 2.00 5 .06 5 39 4 - 7 2.00 5 .06 5 39 4 - 7 2.00 5 .06 5 .06 5 .06 5 .06 5 .07 7 .00 7 .00 7 .00 5 .06 5 .06 5 .07 7 .00 5 .06 5 .06 5 .07 7 .00 5 .06 6 .06 5 .07 7 .00 5 .06 6 .06 5 .07 7 .00 5 .06 6 .06 7 .00 7 .00

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

	1				T	r		T				<u> </u>						<u> </u>
SUBJECT	ADAMS	ALA-	ARAPA-	ARCHU-	BACA	BENT	BOUL		CHAFFEE	CHEY-	CLEAR	CONEJOS	¢05-	GROWLEY	CUSTER	DEL/TA	DENVER	DOLORES
00201		ACOM	HOE	LETA			The county	Boulder city		ENNE	CREEK		TILLA					
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures. 1-family detached 2-family sttached. 2-family other 3-family other 3-family 1- to 4-family with business. 5- to 9-family 10- to 19-family. 20-family or more. Other dwelling place STRUCTURES BY EXTERIOR	5,715 5,298 55 60 93 16 8 135 3 1 1 - 46	8	8,822 8,142 97 176 33 14 161 16 4 - 130	-	1,920 1,800 11 19 3 29 7 7 1 -		11,947 10,628 35 236 467 147 70 228 64 9 - 63	8,477 2,783 11 132 273 94 51 75 41 8 - 9	2,697 2,374 51 57 32 15 10 103 18 2 25	950 893 14 - 13 4 - 31 2 - 3	1,755 1,573 19 29 46 11 7 44 11 3 	2,666 2,373 59 86 65 5 16 7 44 4 - - 12	1,696 1,249 372 17 29 4 2 21 21 1 - -		842 793 1 10 2 2 2 1 28 - - 5	4,679 4,851 20 76 12 16 67 4 3 3 - 52	68,205 52,657 3,093 2,548 3,185 1,436 852 1,596 1,499 512 256 881	602 580 2 1 8 - 13 - 4
MATERIAL All residential structures. Wood. Brick		2,588 1,071 289 641 541 46	8,822 6,696 927 534 496 169	1,079 936 9 66 59 9	1,920 1,338 39 213 296 34	2,402 1,451 92 217 527 115	11,947 8,697 2,153 471 516 110	8,477 1,428 1,581 232 203 33	2,697 1,698 684 165 134 18	960 540 18 284 104 14	1,755 1,560 76 8 45 66	2,666 851 55 177 1,529 54	1,696 404 300 70 859 63	1,415 1,167 59 111 60 18	842 709 7 33 77 16	4,679 3,975 242 125 281 56	68,205 9,497 52,788 8,133 612 2,175	602 513 2 15 34 38
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family other	2,855 2,668 12 22 57 9 4 58 1 24	1,358 1,256 3 57 6 11 5 15 15	5,411 5,064 12 27 138 19 7 65 5 74	485 427 15 15 8 7 - 7 6	810 759 9 1 17 - 2 9 2 11	991 774 58 15 31 12 5 9 -	5,632 4,968 6 110 286 84 39 78 82 29	1,985 1,628 1 58 161 56 32 22 23 4	1,260 1,136 23 15 10 7 49 8 10	378 350 2 - 8 3 - 13 1 1	492 437 2 6 21 3 2 15 4 2	3	1,074 765 248 16 29 2 - 14 -	486 4 18 1	4	2,480 2,334 6 26 49 7 10 26 - 22	576	314 1 - - - 6 -
Tenant-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached 2-family side-by-side 2-family other 3-family 4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5-family or more Other dwelling place	128 87 26 82 24 24 24	2	3,566 2,745 35 153 212 75 39 117 131 59	484 349 13 28 26 2 10 22 1	897 750 21 20 21 9 10 22 37 7	1,431 1,062 50 75 71 53 27 16 49 26	5,695 3,680 29 337 540 203 211 178 402 35	2,192 1,020 10 188 293 170 150 77 279 5	1,138 741 42 79 43 28 15 68 107 15	448 385 12 - 18 6 - 15 10 2 150	680 456 21 60 21 15 23 62 10 691	98 70 30 18 25 17	561 370 120 18 28 7 5 11 1 1 1 75	21 16 70 16 6 16 27 6	1 16 4 3 13	100 21 48 44 35	2,046 4,126 4,515 3,446 2,928 1,461 20,886	22
Vacant units, for sale or rent 1-family detached. 1-family attached. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family other	819 292 5 7 1 1 2 6 4 -		324 283 1 13 1 5 10 2 9 -	107 88 2 10 2 3 2 -	281 263 - - - 3 14 -	208 156 - - 7 3 1 25 -	1,003 774 - 23 55 54 20 17 60 -	249 98 - 17 43 38 12 4 37 -	494 397 17 11 6 7 15 18 28 28 -	150 141 - - - - - - - -	580 15 20 8 9 10	188 5 4 3 3 -	69 2 - 1 3 	88	123	209 3 18 3	1,200 78 125 207 227 165 62	49 1 - 1 5
CONVERSION All dwelling units In nonconverted structures In structures converted To different number of units From nonresidential to residential Not reporting conversion	5,964 5,476 129 151 208	2,671 167 20	9,355 8,485 326 250 294	1,173 1,074 50 36 13	2,016 1,861 97 60 58		13,649 11,648 1,577 309 115	4,564 3,688 718 133 25	2,996 2,713 200 45 38	993 932 13 33 15	1,692 140 80	2,608 239 14	79	1,356 112 4 34	689 112 112	4,511	14,829	1 546 9 2 9 21
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Owner-occupied dwelling units	2,855 1,630 943 46 287 554 806 179 15 157 455 219	1,117 575 19 143 380 179 32 3 25 119	3,745 2,617 80 517 531 1,417 324 37 389 667	303 46 - 41 216 171 9 - 19 143	638 114 8 128 388 122 6 - 17 99	991 668 187 10 34 437 224 30 3 2 24 30 3 2 169 99	5,632 4,150 2,884 86 620 560 1,953 550 59 325 425 129	1,985 1,575 1,479 43 47 6 363 283 18 47 15 47	1,260 1,022 605 17 139 261 208 66 6 37 99 30	378 278 49 1 38 190 90 7 1 15 67 10	376 241 26 50 59 82 22 19 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	1,068 202 4 67 795 467 27 1 20 3 419 3 3 9 3 9	457 27 11 419 566 16 154 54	7 324 7 130 - 15 1 70 3 185 5 16 1 6 5 44 5 11 1 1	1 225 0 41 5 2 3 153 5 155 5 155 5 - 5 12 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5 - 7 126 5 10	5 1,909 786 8 35 8 469 1 50 1 1 2 11 2 12 5 10	1 29,261 27,009 53 3 53 1,39 1,39 1,39 3,05 3 3,05 3 34 9 79 6 30 2 3,52	5 195 9 10 9 4 5 27 1 154 8 100 7 1 5 2 1 13 5 84 3 27
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water, in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With private flush toilet, no priv. bath Not reporting water, no priv. flush toilet Not reporting repair or plumbing	2,747 1,478 552 40 214 672 1,048 147 33 153 715 221	1,074 543 25 176 330 263 34 7 41 181	2,412 1,370 108 529 405 963 232 49 287 395	252 27 3 60 162 223 6 2 25 190	651 85 9 109 448 200 4	1,431 812 220 14 87 521 496 44 44 7 16 429 123	1,968 114 661 864 1,954 618 86 475 775 139	1,505 1,230 57 181 87 633 380 43 155 55 54	126	298 39 2 46 209 137 19 2 95 15		5 612 94 3 6 0 50 3 459 5 344 3 11 4 - 5 16 2 817 0 26	24 22 22 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26	7 483 1 111 - 1 3 8 3 26 9 38 1 1 2 4 5 2 300 5 1	3 14 7 1 7 2 5 9 2 12 6 6 6 9 2 12 6 6 1 9 2 1 9 2 1 9 2 1 9 2 1 9 2 1 9 2 1 9 2 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 1	5 1,35 7 36 5 3 6 27 7 68 4 57 6 5 6 5 1 12 7 37 4 9	9 40,68 0 29,83 5 1,41 7 7,44 7 1,98 5 12,90 8 4,83 2 9,8 6 4,81 9 2,90 5 6,00	S B3 86 5 82 3 86 233 97 52 91 93 99 - 92 2 1 233 99 685 99 685 97 35
Vacant units, for sale or rent Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. Not running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	- I	92 29 18 45 27 7 2 3 18	172 110 27 33 130 15 24 86	67 9 - 52 35 1 - 3 81	1 3 111 141 - 6 135	202 81 - 76 113 - 113 8	653 228 12 106 307 316 53 6 50 207	5 19 21	215 141 11 13 117	39 4 1 34 109 2 2 6	414 110 1: 4 23 20 20 2 2 2 2 5 5 5 5	L 995 5 8 5 8 5 8 5 10 7 1 1 1	2 2 3 4 2 7 3 1 2 4 3	7 3 - 7 2 5 6 -	2 5 4 2 3 4 4 6 1 - 4 5 9 5	6 20 3 3 5 2 8 13 0 6 1 -	0 2,62 6 1,85 5 4 4 49 5 22 4 91 6 26 1 3 7 25 50 3	10 17 - 18 1 19 7 21 2

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940.—Con.

AND TENURE	,																
SUBJECT	DOUGLAS	EAGLE	elbert	EL I The county	Colorado Springs	FREMONT	GAR- FIELD	OILPIN	GRAND	gun- Nison	HINS- DALE	huer- Fano	JACK- SON	jet Ferson	KIOWA	KIT CARSON	LAKE
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures. 1-family detached 2-family attached. 2-family die-by-side. 2-family other. 3-family. 4-family. 1- to 4-family. 1- to 4-family. 20-family or more. Other dwelling place. STRUCTURES BY EXTERIOR MATERIAL	7 5 7 2 3 14 -	1,688 1,548 4 15 27 3 1 77 3 -	1,684 1,596 6 6 19 5 3 32 2 2 - 15	17,003 15,175 296 240 476 183 95 302 159 25 4 48	10,426 9,020 238 179 369 160 90 157 153 25 4 31	5,289 4,746 67 91 322 21 132 20 4 - 85	3,126 2,877 27 38 41 16 6 69 19 4 - 29	1,004 938 1 3 8 1 - 45 - 7	1,688 1,467 34 93 6 1 1 73 - - 13	2,435 2,310 27 84 17 9 3 36 4 4 4 1	828 312 1 - - - 9 - 1	3,885 3,296 190 173 66 46 13 67 9 1 - 24	770 734 15 10 3 8 - 1 - - 4	11,155 10,464 61 90 175 48 17 187 25 8 1 84	996 943 9 4 18 1 1 20 1 - 5	2,187 2,054 16 27 13 - 3 64 2 1 1 7	2,200 2,005 43 19 21 7 2 45 10 7 41
All residential structures Wood Brick Stucco Other. Not reporting exterior material.		1,688 1,569 10 26 58 25	1,684 1,525 15 58 72 14	17,003 13,803 384 2,082 338 396	10,426 8,578 309 1,192 98 249	5,289 3,320 1,090 441 324 114	3,126 2,677 177 61 138 73	1,004 906 76 1 18 9	1,688 1,533 3 21 73 58	2,435 2,211 43 128 32 21	323 307 6 5 5	3,885 2,056 203 422 1,138 66	770 712 20 5 33	11,155 8,714 1,249 439 449 304	996 732 15 157 85 7	2,187 1,606 34 139 370 88	2,200 2,062 64 9 10 61
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family other. 3-family. 4-family. 1- to 4-family with business	468 1 4 5 1 - 5	708 645 2 13 2 28 28 1 6	807 768 1 4 10 2 - 16 - 5	8,191 7,357 117 88 255 102 56 103 94	55 59 89	2,722 2,502 20 39 48 18 5 54 10 26	1,597 1,497 4 15 22 10 2 24 8 15	285 264 - 2 3 - 14 - 2	559 509 2 4 2 33 7	809 761 4 7 6 1 19 2 1	83 79 1 - - 3 -	1,958 1,646 94 105 39 29 4 30 4 7	276 264 7 1 1 - - 3	57	434 414 5 1 8 2	2	1,124 1,018 24 9 12 5 1 20 7 28
Tenant-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached	. 504 . 6 . 8 . 11 . 9	767 651 2 19 40 7 4 44 16 44	730 629 5 87 13 8 18 18 11	254 199 1,098	8,592 114 256 483 342 252 116 3 1,077	2,524 1,796 39 140 127 68 74 98 122 60	1,466 1,088 17 57 53 33 18 59 128 14	295 230 - 4 9 - 57 10 5	464 394 9 1 2 35 7	954 771 8 38 26 19 7 19 66	41 85 - - - 5 - 1	2,108 1,405 82 287 91 105 48 48 48 61 31		33 123 225 98 46 139 182 47	3 3 12 6 3	955 10 45 19 " 10 56 21 10	877 680 15 21 27 14 5 28 74 13
Vacant units, for sale or rent 1-family detached 2-family side-by-side		163 153 	194 188 	1,739 22 76 114 66 69	462 8 29 45 43 52 43 52 14	10 5	275 216 4 6 5 4 6 28	281 261 - - 4 3 - 12 - -	576 371 28 175 - 2 5	560 528 19 2 1 2 4 3 7	-	246 225 11 3 2 4 -	172 170 	1,272 4 9 13 15 15		248 1 - - 7	268 187 3 2 2 8 3 61
All dwelling units In nonconvertéd structures In structures converted— To different number of units From nonresidential to residential Not reporting conversion	1,157	1,594 46 90	1,613 62 43	17,108	3 10,845 5 1,472 7 106	332 145	3,415 3,156 109 71 79	1,045 970 45 21 9	1,795 1,640 56 40 59	2,453 68 41	306 9 10	9,931 242 64	728	10,821 467 246	969 12 31	2,047 102 86	2,126 35 146
STATE OF REPAIR AND FLUMBING Owner-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. No running water, no dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing			556 111 106 336 341 31 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	6,69 5,34 30 56 48 48 1,10 5 49 6 25 28	3 4,610 3 4,064 4 251 3 241 3 54 0 694 6 426 3 56 5 143 6 65	1,767 962 34 315 456 801 187 39 251 824	1,597 1,087 454 22 812 349 490 68 18 98 311 70	285 182 44 7 53 78 96 11 3 42 40 7	481 113 9 68 296 44 2 	605 213 13 10 269 186 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32	5 71 8 8 7 5 5 10 7 5 10 7 5 10 10 10 10	1,022 528 6 149 537 808 101 553		4,302 2,820 4 89 455 9 939 0 621 1 225 - 32 7 95 2 27	847 57 203 77 5 5 77	443 148 90 3 200 7 406 9 65 4 4 1 92 3 245	797 268 14 348 167 255 56 56 2 130 68
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water, no dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water, no dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	46i 15' 22 22: 5'	2 526 7 136 0 19 5 186 9 24 9 24 1 5 1 16	409 3 20 4 5 5 31 5 30 3 30 3 30 3 30 3 30 3 30	0 6,23 0 4,10 1 82 5 68 1 61 3 1,66 2 55 - 9 0 50 5	0 4,693 6 3,273 8 76 3 48 3 21 9 1,25 4 49 8 8 9 43 3 24	1,432 644 60 304 424 972 2,233 5,33 3,267 0,439	265 566 89 17 122 388	9 42 70 139 16 5 43	380 64 249 61 249 61	0 682 1 196 3 10 2 201 9 269 1 24 - 31 - 11 61 62 0 133	2 31 3 1 5 3 9 31 4 4 5 4 5 5	900 252 11 170 170	144 2 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	4 2,660 0 1,301 - 120 5 450 8 785 5 624 5 155 1 25 6 11	0 269 5 28 0 1 0 7 5 161 1 11 2 7 7 10 3 10	9 473 3 110 2 5 4 127 5 227 8 615 1 44 - 12 5 154 5 154 6 405	572 523 16 120 113 264 39 7 137 81
Vacant units, for sale or rent Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath. With running water no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet. With private bath and priv, flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath. With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing			2 8 2 7 3 7 5 10 4 7 8 7 4 7 9 10 9 10	1,56 3 85 - 22 5 23 4 26 - 12 - 2 - 2	8 50 5 31 3 8 0 5 0 5 2 17 9 8 0 5 1 4 2 4	3 186 2 58 7 4 4 17 0 107 3 225 L 24 9 2 4 39 4 39 4 160	40 27 58 134 7 5 16 165	160 23 .1 29 107 117 5 1 1 16 95		L 411 L 1: 7 2 3 37 3 9 2 2 L 1. 0 8	B 10: 5 4 9 10: 3 4 1 1 1 1		3 11: 3 5 10: 4 30 5 10: 4 30 5 10: 5	1 1,169 7 296 - 20 8 250 1 603 - 10 - 10 - 8	9 90 3 5 3 8 3 8 9 90 5 5 5 8	56 2 1 7 10 47 0 160 - 1 1 5	167 18 52 97 89 6 1 31 51

384

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940.—Con.

AND TENORE	, 101	LAR		LAS A			1	ME									
SUBJECT	LA		Fort			LINCOLN	LOGAN	The	Grand	MINERAL	MOFFAT	MONTE-	MONT-	MORGAN	OTERO	OURAY	PARK
	FLATA	The county		The county	Trin- idad			county	June- tion			ZUMA.	ROSE				
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures 1-family detached 2-family side-by-side	4,242 3,898 29 95 78 26 10 67 28 28 2 74	12,853 11,663 221 403 78 48 239 46 14 3 76	3,194 2,658 16 99 245 44 25 55 25 25 9 2 2 16	8,061 7,046 90 289 250 98 42 181 25 8 1 31	2,908 2,389 30 151 131 68 30 69 19 8 1 12	1,776 1,648 7 33 7 2 62 62 4 - 7	4,668 4,283 49 57 115 31 14 69 20 8 20 8 25	8,854 7,981 80 100 217 82 28 159 55 7 1 144	2,937 2,446 25 62 157 67 26 85 50 6 1 12	595 575 5 1 - 6 - 3	1,654 1,452 9 25 18 7 - 39 8 2 2 94	2,783 2,453 24 57 24 10 1 39 5 - 170	4,185 3,727 70 54 83 23 15 60 17 - - 86	4,385 4,008 10 75 122 33 16 61 20 2 2 2 38	5,991 5,227 205 105 58 28 123 43 6 - 89	662 606 9 7 3 3 28 - - 4	1,808 1,713 12 14 8 5 5 1 2 1 - 4
MATERIAL All residential structures Wood. Brick. Stucco. Other	4,242 3,212 256 282 428 64	12,853 10,807 1,104 400 318 224	3,194 2,208 648 230 65 43	8,061 3,724 762 695 2,719 161	2,908 1,684 557 275 330 62	1,776 1,356 27 245 128 26	4,668 4,184 147 167 117 53	8,854 7,844 263 210 _ 431 106	2,937 2,671 122 75 31 38	595 563 8 6 16 2	1,654 1,286 16 135 164 53	2,783 2,168 29 266 248 72	4,135 3,494 153 135 266 87	4,385 3,849 142 217 120 57	5,991 4,189 708 571 385 138	662 605 83 4 12 8	1,808 1,594 9 15 162 28
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family side-by-side. 3-family. 4-family. 1- to 4-family with business. 5-family or more. Other dwelling place.	2,198 1,994 4 50 45 15 4 25 13 48	5,034 4,481 9 89 252 84 16 97 15	1,495 3 51 160 23 12 16	3,736 3,307 35 121 127 32 13 84 84 8 9	1,543 1,336 9 68 64 22 10 27 ?	793 740 1 3 16 4 - 26 - 3	1,949 1,800 7 30 63 10 5 14 7 13	5,290 4,880 14 48 129 45 17 57 34 66	1,758 1,522 3 27 88 39 16 22 32 9	123 115 1 1 - - 3	828 728 1 12 10 2 22 3 50	1,474 1,281 11 23 15 4 - 13 13 126	2,158 1,922 45 27 53 15 5 18 2 71	1,871 1,700 3 73 73 17 5 21 13 16	2,872 2,574 45 98 55 31 7 35 16 10	335 313 1 2 2 2 12 12	515 484 2 1 1 - 24 - 1
Tenant-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached 2-family side-by-side 2-family other 3-family 4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5-family or more Other dwelling place	132 93 59 29 53 173 88	5,290 3,689 260 473 151 120 155 365 45	1,071 12 134 283 92 76 63 274 14	4,484 2,957 49 419 \$28 227 146 110 217 31	1,987 995 18 223 186 176 107 61 202 19	863 704 5 10 50 17 8 38 27 4	2,714 2,069 38 80 160 75 50 62 165 15	3,866 2,555 56 136 290 182 86 127 345 87	1,816 849 21 88 215 149 82 83 326 3	-	728 522 5 36 24 16 - 27 46 52	1,205 958 13 84 80 22 2 31 19 46	1,922 1,469 22 76 107 40 47 52 73 16	2,599 1,984 7 125 161 77 54 39 128 29	3,574 2,404 105 299 145 132 76 111 270 32	290 231 8 7 4 7 8 24 - 3	544 481 6 12 5 2 - 27 8 3
Vacant units, for sale or rent 1-family detached. 1-family statched. 2-family statched. 2-family side-by-side. 2-family or side. 3-family. 1- to 4-family with business 5-family or more Other dwelling place	407 7 8 7 2 6 2	2,932 2,525 14 90 57 45 55 27 119	58 1 12 27 17 12 5	826 660 5 35 42 35 8 4 37 -	105 51 3 11 11 6 2 1 80 -		400 351 3 4 4 7 1 2 86 -	511 396 6 15 15 18 8 6 47 47	140 67 1 8 11 12 5 2 (34	-	195 155 2 2 2 2 3 - 1 30 -	191 167 6 3 4 1 9 -	287 227 1 4 6 12 8 2 27	5	292 188 7 12 9 11 9 11 55	55 50 4 1 	438 391 12 8 6 - 1 20
CONVERSION All dwelling units In nonconverted structures In structures converted— To different number of units From nonresidential to residential Not reporting conversion	4,108	14,281 12,831 873 381 196	3,571 348 51	9,184 7,913 965 163 143	3,644 3,022 512 37 73	1,862 1,704 82 54 22	5,132 4,614 348 99 71	9,828 8,741 556 302 229	3,728 3,101 468 113 46	577 18	1,799 1,519 102 34 144	2,919 2,506 80 121 212	4,463 3,898 324 99 142	4,830 4,189 439 112 90	6,607 6,088 455 111 158	692 636 7 37 12	1,862 ,1,745 71 18 28
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Owner-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With private flush toilet, no priv. bath Not reporting repair or plumbing	641 649 96 55	5,034 4,340 2,812 136 917 520 131 17 97 275 174	1,628 1,374 66 110 73 94 49 49 49 4 10 56	582 237	1,119 784 29 179 127 281 132 132 13 43 43	499 211 17 79 192 261 20 1 25 215 33	278 62	61 312 463	1,758 1,424 1,204 1200 29 34 20 2 7 5 300		538 162 7 60 309 254 42 12 30 170 36	54 402 50	1,458 582 21 169 586 643 49 67 519 57	1,405 808 1161 405 398 76 18 53 251 68	2,037 1,121 55 155 706 511 129 26 55 301 324	215 106 9 36 64 112 39 12 19 42 8	1.
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water, no priv. flush toilet Not reporting repair or plumbing	41 212 451 660 57 47 47 478 478 478	4,256 2,170 144 648 1,294 83 125 28 119 559 209	1,774 1,304 57 8 293 1 120 1 120 1 186 5 61 3 16 9 34 9 35 3 59 3 59	2,859 756 59 738 1,306 1,366 142 34 326 864 259	647 52 389 160 589 135 84 258 162 150	137 13 93 194 401 21 11 54 315 25	267 843 839 136 17 117 569 76	367 26 10 48 283 385	1,816 1,476 98 407 197 10 4 10 10 10 10		498 175 68 259 192 29 12 29 12 29 12 29 12 38	797 191 9 105 492 355 300 7 40 276 55	1,286 408 19 5 195 5 664 5 590 9 32 6 66 5 475 5 56	1,681 621 52 5307 701 0829 5395 5395 5395 5395 5395 5395 5395 53	2,205 763 100 996 976 976 976 976 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 10	168 68 18 51 51 120 26 14 30 50 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	4 84 279 82 1 1 10 70 37
Vacant units, for sale or rent Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With private flush toilet in the sale of the sale Needing major repairs With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	41 208 172 15 6	378 38 19 319	139 85 6 31 5 17 8 31 5 8 5 7 5 8 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7 5 7	402 49 1 38 314 382 13 - 12 557	12 30 10 	3	140 174 8 2	212 119 3 1 8 107	140 115 66 7 18 24 6 - - 2 2 4 19	210 7 13 190 1	116 22 1 5 88 77 2 2 2 77 66	90 15 14 60 93 1 - 7 85	128 25 28 77 149 5 7 7		163 47 89 69 106 11 5 12	17 12 - 5 26 9 3 4	2 40 832 123 2 7 7

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

Markana a Carring ang ang akaran ang akarang ang ang ang akarang akarang akarang akarang akarang akarang akaran																ар Тр	
SUBJECT	PHIL- LIPS	PITKIN	FROMERS	fueblo	RIO BLANCO	RIO GRANDE	ROUTT	SA- GUACHE	san Juan	SAN MIGUEL	SEDG- WICK	SUMMIT	TELLER	WASH- INGTON	The county	Greeley	YUMA
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures	2 29	776 762 1 - 1 - 5 8 1 - 3	3,420 3,109 32 70 79 81 9 40 16 16	16,325 14,212 291 360 526 201 137 291 130 34 6 137	974 915 7 12 13 8 1 1 11 2 - 10	8,185 2,846 43 108 66 31 8 55 6 - 1 16	3,286 3,025 21 50 50 23 6 78 8 8 - - 25	1,787 1,677 24 25 6 2 32 	491 425 16 5 - 1 39 8 - 2	* 947 5 14 8 4 1 57 8 - 78	1, 388 1, 229 22 24 37 15 6 28 28 28 2 25	909 766 11 14 49 1 - 32 - 32 - 34	2,320 2,091 14 26 47 18 - 89 11 9 - 20	2,358 2,236 14 26 11 4 - 34 2 2 1 - 25	16,627 14,793 498 215 439 118 65 294 65 12 8 119	3,607 2,631 241 103 512 52 60 57 12 6 41	3,494 3,284 26 14 39 6 8 44 3 8 41 3 8 - 10
All residential structures Wood Brick Stutco Other Not reporting exterior material	1,454 1,830 24 36 50 14	776 734 24 9 2 7	8,420 2,053 142 627 457 141	16,325 8,891 8,289 3,087 767 291	974 878 27 4 41 24	3,185 2,127 243 371 412 32	8,286 2,995 18 97 86 90	1,787 1,337 43 192 197 18	491 455 19 1 10 6	1,112 1,022 19 2 51 24	1,388 1,231 28 59 44 26	909 753 5 148 8	2,320 1,938 213 34 61 74	2,353 2,017 24 44 230 38	16,627 14,346 988 390 551 352	8,607 2,908 373 148 57 121	3,434 2,986 57 57 258 76
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family datached. 2-family other. 3-family. 4-family. 1- to 4-family with business. 5-family or more. Other dwelling place.	1	409 400 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	1,277 1,164 26 27 11 1 19 5 20		471 448 1 3 8 1 1 3 2 4	1,401 1,844 12 60 41 10 2 84 4 4	1,310 1,208 5 10 28 13 27 8 27 8	767 721 6 16 3 1 - 16 - 16 -	187 165 1 1 - - 17 1 2	543 453 1 7 2 1 26 - 53	496 447 7 5 16 5 8 6 7	267 227 1 2 - - 7 30	1,147 1,031 15 32 7 - 37 11 6	1,041 993 6 14 6 2 - 19 -	6,705 5,879 231 87 248 57 26 107 36 34	2,056 1,553 155 38 177 44 25 20 34 10	1,619 1,566 7 9 14 2 12 2 7
Tenant-occupied dwelling units	795 692 13 13 8 7 23 25 8	160 145 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2,022 1,513 25 113 130 77 32 23 95 14	4,618 285 555 714 464 469 209 1,176	9 18 10	1,734 1,252 32 149 85 82 30 41, 51 12	1,718 1,402 19 82 70 45 18 53 30 5	789 707 11 28 8 5 - 11 - 19	206 145 8 9 - 4 24 16 -	485 356 4 21 12 10 3 39 14 26	889 656 15 43 58 32 17 33 16 19	899 268 7 13 87 - 20 - 4	862 554 3 20 49 28 - 65 132 16	1,159 1,021 8 38 16 10 - 18 21 27	10,160 7,541 254 327 589 268 192 212 679 98	2,718 1,012 84 163 410 208 159 61 588 33	1,638 1,430 17 18 64 16 8 30 52 3
Vacant units, for sale or rent		143 130 	437 416 3 1 1 5 3 1 7 -			244 223 4 7 5 1 	861 910 3 6 7 11 4 6 14 -	197 186 - 1 - 4 -	111 99 6 - - 5 1	001 91 - 2 8 - 8 2 - 2 -	109 97 6 4 2	232 199 2 12 11 8 - 5 -	418 985 1 15 19 8 - 1 40	217 215 - - - 2 -	1,266 1,041 12 14 36 28 45 14 76 -	218 66 1 34 23 23 23 4 61	285 274 1 - 4 2 -
All dwelling units In nonconverted structures In structures converted— To different number of units From nonresidential to residential Not reporting conversion STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	1,410	799 788 2 3 6	60	16,256 2,320 521	1,023 858 78 27 60	3,507 3,024 357 65 61	8,497 9,108 147 145 97	1,826 1,722 44 25 35	521 482 29 2 8	1,175 985 44 59 87	1,525 1,825 84 55 51	975 901 18 26 85	2,601 2,207 56 246 92	2,424 2,276 38 65 45	18,476 16,214 1,469 309 484	4,998 3,871 883 47 197	3,557 3,197 71 83 206
Over-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet. No trunning water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water, no priv. flush toilet. No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	600 404 208 92 95 190 38 2 50 100 6	35 6 117	795 398 11 67 319 403 44 8 58 293	7,471 5,848 173 1,167 783 1,740 658 82 421 579	385 105 3 91 186 63 9 - 10 44	1,401 1,166 554 7 129 476 180 19 19 1 26 134 55	933 313 27 148 445 310 43 24 63 160	767 554 182 - 65 \$07 201 26 2 16 157 12	187 119 101 5 12 63 39 8 9 13 5 5		496 350 171 9 64 125 18 - 27 80 21	267 226 45 	1,147 649 333 16 192 108 450 104 13 178 155 48	1,041 569 147 5 68 849 433 44 4 75 810 89	6,705 4,564 2,448 101 747 1,268 1,610 366 44 283 917 531	2,056 1,494 1,214 141 98 207 111 15 45 86 355	1,619 979 357 11 202 409 526 49 2 98 379 112
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. hush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water in dwelling unit No running water, no priv. flush toilet Not reporting repair or plumbing	175 304 40 5	16 41 85 19 	1,150 422 28 132 568 740 56 12 85	5,599 2,815 185 1,567 1,032 2,559 463 110 852 1,184	297 57 4 78 158 62 2 2 8 52	1,784 1,375 286 192 829 304 17 2 23 268 55	1,143 214 33 564 503 85 24 110 384	2 17 164	206 117 83 11 23 - 82 82 36 12 18 16 7		889 563 149 26 169 219 296 25 25 25 25 20 20 25 20 20 53 216 50	899 346 65 - 44 287 48 1 - 10 37 5	862 467 159 22 146 140 950 46 14 127 168 45	1,159 499 86 6 75 332 621 40 7 81 493 39	10,160 6,037 2,075 1,78 1,119 2,665 8,422 381 77 495 2,469 701	2,718 1,925 1,237 80 472 136 409 136 30 124 119 384	1,658 846 215 17 171 443 689 58 23 123 484 104
Vacant units, for sale or rentNot needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	28 73 2	1 6 22 95 10 - 17 68	140 16 	438 141 4 74 219 236 21 6 36 36	56 3 45 41 	159 58 1 -	245 28 4 50 168 94 1 -	4 	111 52 27 2 7 16 59 17 9 15 18	4 21 68 2 3 18	109 48 10 7 81 56 1 2 53 53	1 59 102 44 4 - 11 29	418 186 48 5 31 101 202 5 2 56 139 25	217 35 - 3 82 175 5 - 2 170 7	1,266 565 115 3 100 347 600 15 1 41 543 101	216 163 94 8 50 18 84 9 - 13 12 19	285 60 4 52 195 2 195 2 195 2 195 2 195 30

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		**************************************		ب					0.1 or v				*****		وفيصعب				
Neta First Neta First <t< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th> </th><th></th><th>BOUL</th><th>DER</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></t<>								BOUL	DER										
Open-complet min. F.ATC H.SC F.ATC H.SC F.ATC H.SC H.SC<	SUBJECT	ADAMS				BACA	BENT						CONEJOS		CROWLEY	CUSTER	DELTA	DENVER	DOLORES
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	NUMBER OF ROOMS																		
2 monom BOO 158 980 118															524				322
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1 room														9				40 66
is recent 786 500 1,467 61 100 105	3 rooms				101	183	195	449	111		53	43	835	308			31.7		58 74
7 cores 146 80 64 55 56 65 19 97 00 39 82 44 180 6,47 Corescreting unsher of room 2,77 1,700 5,56 2 6 5 5 5 6 6 7 5 5 6 6 7 5 5 6 6 7 5 5 6 6 7 5 5 6 6 7 5 5 6 6 7 5 6 6 7 5 6 7 5 5 6 7 5 5 6 7 10 10 10 10 14 10 5 6 10	5 rooms	726	380	1,487	61	145	159	1,596	556	357	78	120	228	127	143	78	569	13,837	86
Rot repeting number of norma					24	32					43 19			19		44			15 10
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	8 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms						57				25 8	64 14						8,829	9 14
2 room. 464 214 663 179 286 560 170 274 286 560 180	Tenant-occupied units							5,695	2,192									59, 591	211
3 room. 468 7.64 8.6 8.64 1.09 9.74 1.84 7.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 1.04 8.70 9.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 9.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 1.00 8.70 1.00 8.70 8.70 1.01 1.65 8.70 1.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 1.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 1.70 1.01 1.64 8.70 1.65 1.64	1 room																		93 59
5 rooms	3 rooms	483	264	705	94	214	249	1,059	474	184	75	191	170	101	145	60	407	11,424	36
7 rooms	5 rooms	465	182	694	27	105	171	1,092	454	205	67	87	96	37	149	33	296	11,849	45 8
8 rooms or more. 65 85 6.1 9 10 86 20 136 85 21 87 12 6 88 13 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 8 13 16 9 16 8 16 9 16 8 16 8 17 10 16 8 13 16 9 10 16 8 13 16 9 16 13 13 13 13 13 14 16 13 13 13 13 14 15 16														18	88 17				75
Vacant units, for sale or rent. 3.0 1.66 38 1.07 22 200 7.6 1.00 1.26 8.7 7.5 1.00 1.26 8.7 7.5 1.00 1.26 8.7 1.25 8.7 1.25 8.7 1.25 8.7 1.25 8.7 1.26 8.7 1.26 8.7 1.26 8.7 1.26 8.7 1.26 8.7 1.26 1						10	35	290	193	29		27	15	5				1,179	4 20
1 room. 29 -es al 4s res al 1 a <th1 a<="" th=""> <th1 a<="" th=""> <th1 a<="" th=""></th1></th1></th1>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			1	(I					1	1		208			126			56
3 rooms 76 22 56 25 66 42 250 77 97 69 113 114 116 20 61 80 61 80 61 66 7 97 69 76 28 111 21 21 88 61 14 25 13 64 25 21 64 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 21 25 25 24 25 21 25 24 25 21 25 24 25 24 25 24 25 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 <th26< th=""> 26 26</th26<>	1 room	29	21	25	21	45	28	111	19	187	7	164	,83	14	8	22	86	746	18 13
4 rooms 66 88 01 6 62 75 76		.76	22	56	26	66	84	230	57	97	49	115	48	11	18	30	61	808	8
or comm. 16 4 28 6 7 6 46 28 21 5 80 8 47 8 1.6 21.8 8 comm. 25 2 1 3 2 3 2 30 2 </td <td></td> <td>11</td> <td>21. 4</td> <td></td> <td>13</td> <td>51.4</td> <td>6 9</td>														11	21. 4		13	51.4	6 9
s construct s z rs z rs z rs z rs z rs rs<	6 rooms	16	4	28	6	7		46		21				4	7	8	16 2		1 2
Divide regions Divide regions <thdivide regions<="" th=""> Divide regions Divide</thdivide>	8 rooms or more	5	2	7		8	1	29	18	a	2	34		3		8	4	99	- 5
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		25	· <u> </u>	13		2					÷	85		-				201	<u> </u>
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $		2 855	1.858	5.411	485	810	001	5 699	1 085	1.960	37 8	492	1 574	1 074	594	894	9,480	37 1.8A	322
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1 person,	227	87	437	49	.98	92	665	264	165	52	106	107	61	54	51	284	2,745	86
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $											75								73 64
6 persons 196 86 110 531 40 60 59 85 101 54 66 85 99 85 101 54 66 84 111 112 112 110 112 110 1111 1111 111 1111	4 persons																		48 85
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	6 persons	196	1 111	831	40	60	59	282	78	66	26	14	175	115	19	25	160	1,926	26
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	7 persons					15		66		30			93	58	9		51	414	16 16
11 persons or more 25 14 18 5 5 2 14 2 6 3 3 50 28 8 2 8 10 Tenant-ocupied units 2,747 1,373 3,556 464 697 1,451 5,695 2,192 1,186 646 698 982 561 881 283 2,089 59,591 2 2 persons 602 309 442 92 144 820 55 99 70 56 77 502 424 433 1,424 661 107 117 102 172 62 438 19,100 3 persons 517 250 662 61 134 381 933 386 100 72 105 162 90 158 681 81,9 1,446 131 177 259 642 81 144 81 106 100 25 221 4,461 100 25 21 4,461 100 25 21 4,461 100 11 10		31 29	31 15		14	2 7	14 5	30 12			~	2	49 47	44 26	6 5	4	19 11	96	. 4.
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $		25	14	18	5	5	2	1.4	2	- 1	3	3	1						1
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $										1,198									· 211 38
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	2 persons	607	346	948	96	224	330	1,484	652	300	97	181	176	102	172	68	438	19,130	44 38
									336	180	72	105	162	90	158	58	381	8,717	36
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	5 persons										44 85			49	84	19			20 17
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	7 persons	120	45	95	26	45	54	172				10							9
10 persons or more. 27 9 10 - 1 11 17 2 6 4 3 18 6 11 - 21 239 HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING All occupied units. 5,602 2,731 8,977 969 1,707 2,422 11,327 4,177 2,398 826 1,172 2,556 1,685 1,405 677 4,509 96,777 5 With central heating 1,900 301 2,940 37 127 292 8,778 2,229 234 92 96 44 19 103 8 444 66,336 Coal or coke 1,144 289 2,882 17 54 187 8,194 1,800 225 91 59 40 16 94 7 408 59,504 Wood 4 - 1 3 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 1 1 2 52 Gat - 1 5 61 - 65 -<	9 persons	34	16	97	10	17	11	45	10	9	5		25		21		39	354	4
All occupied units5,6022,7318,9779691,7072,42211,3274,1772,3988261,1722,5561,6851,4056774,50996,97756With central heating1,5003012,94037127292 $3,778$ 2,22923492964419103844468,636Percent with central heating28,61,11438,53.87,612,883,553,69,811,38,41.771.27,51.210.072,51Coal or coke1,1442892,38217541878,1941,8002259159401694740859,804Wood4-13228-2-2-211255Gas1071501151335078758-712,767Fuel oil15816-655-112118955Other fuel156816-655-111131,038Without central heating4,2182,4265,5289251,5421,9897,4221,9292,1427201,0502,4921,572 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>1</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>6</td><td>4</td><td></td><td></td><td>6</td><td></td><td>-</td><td>21</td><td></td><td></td></t<>						1				6	4			6		-	21		
All occupied units0,0002,00 $\beta,97$ 100 $\gamma,420$ $\beta,220$ $\beta,220$ $\beta,220$ $\beta,220$ $\beta,220$ $\beta,44$ 19 103 δ 444 $68,636$ With central heating23,6 11.1 $33,5$ $3,9$ $7,6$ $12,7$ $82,2$ $3,782$ $22,289$ 234 92 96 444 19 103 δ 444 $68,636$ Percent with central heating23,6 11.1 $33,5$ $3,9$ $7,6$ $12,8$ $33,5$ $53,6$ $9,8$ 11.3 $8,4$ $1,7$ 1.2 $7,5$ 1.2 $10,0$ $72,5$ 1.2 Coal or coke $1,144$ 229 $2,382$ 17 54 187 $8,94$ $1,800$ 225 91 69 40 16 94 7 408 $53,04$ Wood 107 1 500 1 5 62 52 8 1 2 2 3 -2 -2 -2 1 1 -2 7 408 $53,04$ Wood 107 1 500 1 62 52 1 1 2 2 1 1 -2 -1 1 -1 -1 2 1 1 -1 2 52 1 1 2 2 1 1 2 52 1 1 2 1 1 2 52 1 1 1 -1 -1 1 1 1 1 1 <td>HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING</td> <td></td> <td>ľ.</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING														ľ.				
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $			1 .	1	1			Į '							1 .	1		-	533
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	With central heating								53.6	9,8			1.7		7.5			72.5	
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	Coel or coke	1.144	289						1,800		91	59 2		16 2		1 1		52	
	Gas.	107	1	501	1	61				-	- 1		- 1	- 1	8	-			
	Other fuel	. 1		8	16	-		5	-	ī	-	-	. 1	-	-	-	1 11	38	5 -
	• •	1	4		1				(· · ·	-	720		•	1.572	1.272	654			486
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Coal or coke	3,805	2,026	5,238	254	1,111	1,569	6,628	1,770	1,420	654	755	1,249	352	1,146	917	8,603	23,978	
	Wood	112	2	245	550		148	-179		4) ខ	7	4	35	1 -	-	1,824	4) –
		92			9	27 3B		15	5				2					7'	- 1/
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Other fuel	. 7	20) E	5 -	- L	3	10	2	55	-	ī	4	נ נו	17	1	47	7	7 -
None 84 44 35 80 8 14 104 4 84 1 9 135 2 17 10 28 91	None Not reporting fuel	87	15	i 98	5 95	8	14	104	4	84				2	1 19	1 10	28	3 93	1 -
Not reporting heating equipment			25	209	9 7	38	132	57	19	22	14	26	20	44	30	18	81	2,11	1 40
INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT		1	1.					1	0.100	1 005		654	549	900	494	1	1.000	59.50	146
Tenant-occupied nonfarm units	Tenant-occupied nonfarm units With furniture included in rent	1,718	366	634	87	68	238	1,468	811	403	26	891	42	23	60	95	255	18,70	9 47
With furniture in rent 18.9 36.6 24.7 31.6 15.5 41.3 31.8 37.7 41.9 12.4 64.2 8.2 8.7 15.6 23.7 27.8 34.4 31 Percent with furniture in rent 11.5 63.4 1.937 185 37.2 33.8 37.7 41.9 12.4 64.2 8.2 8.7 15.6 23.7 27.8 34.4 <td>Percent with furniture in rent</td> <td>. 18.9</td> <td>86.6</td> <td>24.7</td> <td>31.6</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>218</td> <td>471</td> <td>240</td> <td>524</td> <td>106</td> <td>668</td> <td>35,67</td> <td>9 82</td>	Percent with furniture in rent	. 18.9	86.6	24.7	31.6							218	471	240	524	106	668	35,67	9 82
Furniture not included in rent. 1,13% 53% 1,057 100 60 328 110 39 44 27 45 35 52 6 180 5,209 Not reporting 295 49 460 9 60 328 110 39 44 27 45 35 52 6 180 5,209													85	35	5 52	8 6	180	5,20	9 17

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

	1		, I	EL 1	PA 64						-						
SUBJECT	DOUGLAS	EAGLE	EL BERT		Colo-	FREMONT	GAR-	GILPIN	GRAND	gun-	HINS-	HUER-	JACKSON	JEF-	KIOWA	KIT	LAKE
				The county	rado Springs		FIELD	0110 E1		NISON	DALE	FANO	- nonito int	FERSON	ALCHA.	CARSON	2370.00
					- 1												
NUMBER OF ROOMS												· · ·	i i				
Owner-occupied units	13	708 54	807 31	8,191 59	5,588 20	2,722 51	1,597 84	. 285 18	559 43	809 95	83 5	1,958 71	275 17	5,264 121	434	873 19	1,124 31
2 rooms	18	91 106	57 81	847 718	109 408	128 247	117 209	27 34	59 99	' 69 93	6 14	347 368	19	273	55 56	69	69 106
4 rooms	78	118	179	1,632	1.027	571	388	. 62	104	148	17	529	37 55	534 1,146	102	103 804	207
5 rooms	112	130 99	193 134	2,385	1,763	807 484	32B 200	51 48	98 54	154 127	20 6	310 193	41 36	1,612 833	99 57	207 134	815 198
7 rooms 8 rooms or more	52	33	71	697	499	824	125	14	43	75	6	56	27	\$55	28	76	93
Not reporting number of rooms	83	60 17	58 3	930 122	659 56	171 89	122 24	29 2	44 15	99 99	7 2	70 14	37	341 49	23 2	53 8	90 14
Tenant-occupied units	549	787	730	8,341	6,254	2,524	1,466	295	464	954,	41	2,108	249	3,499	. 385	1,126	877
1 room	35 50	106 177	43 105	533 1,047	475	193 340	180 252	35 56	57 107	123 190	5 9	276 596	31 60	249 474	32 58	54 188	59 159
3 rooms	100	176	107	1,655	1,269	396	278	56	85	151	9	899	49	648	71	153	183
5 rooms	120	159 82	189 133	1,833	1,292 1,194	597 549	299 224	51 98	92 49	240 1,20	8	479	47 25	808 662	102 54	319 199	220 141
6 rooms	50 28	51 15	83 33	822 353	597 241	268 90	95 50	26 22	27 12	65 31	6 1	100 25	14 5	341 120	39 14	1.21 45	65 10
8 rooms or more	42	15	31	302	199	67	57	ĩĩ	20	28	1	22	14	113	11	40	23
Not reporting number of rooms	4	6	6	194	140		31	-	15	6	1	11	3	84	. 4	19	17
Vacant units, for sale or rent 1 room	173	163 36	194 7	2, 251 264	774 97	439 39	275 49	281 56	576 80	560 211	116 17	246 25	172	1,377	182 8	256 8	268 31
2 rooms	42	41	32 46	516 491	113 139	80 105	76	49 45	281	121	56	48	41	277	39	69	154 39
4 rooms	20	29	56	377	127	104	51 40	37	110 59	92 58	22 4	57 97	28 24	336 282	52 55	57 65	22
5 rooms	16	79	27 16	212 105	95 56	60 28	26 11	45 18	26 7	25 13	6	7	25	161 80	15 9	14 17	14
7 rooms. 8 rooms or more	1	20	3	52 114	27 59	7	7	10	1	2	-	-	3	36		2	5
Not reporting number of rooms.	10	11	4	114	61	9	6 7	,19 2	6 6	9 29	5	9		31 17	3	1 23	3 5
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD	i i			· ·													
Owner-occupied units	484	708 87	807 91	8,19£ 996	5,588 698	2,722 327	1,597	265 72	559 81	809 101	83	1,958	276	5,264	434	873	1,124
2 persons.	119	164	209	2,641	1,906	804	458	86	147	170	17 24	165 354	41 58	481 1,624	56 124	90 213	169 269
3 persons 4 persons	112	132 140	181 134	1,848 1,282	1,296 832	532	314 255	49 44	115 89	145 153	19	377 345	59 51	1,198 982	87 75	175 135	237 177
5 persons	55 81	75	87	710	443	263	173	E1	49	104	5	243	31	511	41	109	112
5 persons. 7 persons.	17	, 52 , 27	49 23	370 181	215 107	154 84	94 54	74	34 20	56 37	5	175		252 122	31 12	73 89	69 46
8 persons 9 persons	7	12	16	82 38	47 19	44 13	27 15	2	14	28	2	75	3	54	4	21	, 28
10 persons	1	5	9	22	10	14	1	-	6 4	10 4	1	67 27		23 12	1	9 8	13
11 persons or more	2	6	2	19	15	10	. 8	-	1	1,	-	25		5	2	5	2
Tenant-occupied units I person	549 84	787 114	730	8,341 1,325	6,254 1,122	2,524 312	1,466 204	295 94	454 70	954 169	41 18	2,10B 322	249 39	3,499 349	385 61	1,126 126	877 107
2 persons	180	178	161	2,500	1,963	647	352	70	121	205	8	426	56	957	89	244	243
3 persons. 4 persons	116 100	165 153	148 132	1,789 1,270	1,318 869	509 435	310 258	51 34	95 72	222 151	6 5	416	52 47	764. 626	77 57	220 186	214 152
5 persons 6 persons	57 36	78 50	99 57	718 357	507 218	266 158	145 81	12	41	86	-	21.6	22	350	37	139	80
7 persons] 12]	29	26	187	122	73	55	16 9	85 19	52 30	3	136 99	15 8	223 104	38 9	87 56	47 22
8 persons. 9 persons.	6	8 1	17 8	88 51	65 52	63 38	33 14	4	5	17	1	45 41	4	58 36	4	28 24	5 4
10 persons 11 persons or more	1	5	2	25 31	19 19	12	3	1	2	5	-	20		15	1	7	1
HBATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING				10		10	. 11		5	1	<u> </u>	28		17	3	9	2
All occupied units	1,033	1,495	. 1,537	16,532	11,842	5,246	3,068	580	1,023	1,763	124	4,066	525	8,763	819	1,999	2,001
With central heating	159 15.6	83	177		5,946	670	588	21	62	293		332	15	2,970	53	318	187
Percent with central heating	15.6	5.6 75	11.6 166	45. 6,065	51.0 5,072	12.9	19.8 572	3.6 21	6.2 51	16.8 265	÷	8.3 324	2.9	34.4 2.502	6.5 52	16.2 268	9.6
Wood Gas	7	2	В	17 828	. 3 708	2	5	-	2	-	-	1		16	- 52	·	1
Fuel oil	4	ī	2	127	. 77	10	- 1	-	- 8	1		1	-	365 78	-1	1 46	1 2
Other fuel	-11	1	- 1	2 86	2 84	14	1	- <u>-</u>	, 1	2 24	-	1		. 2	-	1	S
Without central heating	858	1,389	1,350	9,131	5.714	4,505	2,383	557	932	1,452		5 3,674		7 5,661	- 762	2 1,645	19 1.771
Coal or coke	487 298	917 309	1,048 248	8,220 449	5,372	3,756 514		429	566	1,260	40	2,659	. 437	4,510	677	1,508	1,491
Gas	-	3	-	196	166	19	300	116 1	302 -	131	- 79	763	30	468 284	32 1	28	90
Fuel oil Kerosene or gasoline	2	30 -	46 5	189 14	74 8	10	4	4	59 4	2	1	3		294	34	67	44
Other fuel		-	-	5	3	6	2	-	-	2	-	2		24 5	5	1 16	2.
None	13	119	3	13 45	3 30		24 14	4	- 1	21 36	-	180 63		42 33	- 10	3 22	126 10
Not reporting heating equipment	16	23	10	278	182	71	92	2	29	18	-	60		132	4	36	4.9
INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT					· ·			Name of Concession, or other				-			-		in and the local division of the local divis
Tenant-occupied nonfarm units		580	251	7,684	6,254		1,004	271	329	806				2,685	197	527	869
With furniture included in rent Percent with furniture in rent	13.9	215 38.3	43 18.4	2,976 42,6	2,514 43.9		870 39.6	126 48.8	126 43,4	262 34.7		111	59	559 24.4	10	71 15.5	425
Furniture not included in rent	161	347 18	191 17	4,010	3,213 527	1,550	565	132	164	492	18	1,476	108	1,730	6.1 154	387	379
	1 100	19	<u></u> 1	038	1227	141	69	13	89	52	6	289	18	396	33	69	65

388

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

2

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER
CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

an fan men fan de fa				and an							****				N	ELD	
SUBJECT	PHIL- LIPS	PITKIN	PROWERS	PURBLO	RIO	RIO	ROUTT	SA-	SAN	SAN	SKDG-	SUMMIT	TELLER	WASH-			YUMA
	ഷപ				BLANCO	GRANDE		GUACHE	JUAN	MIGUEL	WICK			INGTON	The county	Greeley	ł
NUMBER OF ROOMS																	<u> </u>
Owner-occupied units	500	409	1,277	9,639	471	1,401	1,810	767	187	543	496	267	1,147	1,041	6,705	2,056	1,619
1 room2 rooms	18 25	4	66 92	161 415	44 46	69	94	44	3	58	15	48	40	80	159	42	44
3 rooms	59	89	114	969	64	176 172	141 204	117 181	6 81	55 61	86 40	40 33	89 157	94 121	472 659	77 155	110
4 rooms	95 160	89 118	284 845	2,486	114 89	251	275	126	34	88	100	89	258	288	1,492	447	308
6 rooms	113	71	176	8,105 1,385	49	245 223	256 167	126 115	89 84	110 85	122 82	43 27	291 154	234 147	1,684	576 870	847 289
7 rooms 8 rooms or more	62 66	85 43	84 92	511 471	32 29	120 125	70	51	28	85	46	18	66	88	555	178	157
Not reporting number of rooms	2	7	24	56	4	20	72 51	51 6	21 1	38 13	43 12	18 1	63 29	82 7	532 91	185 31	176
Tenant-occupied units	795	-160	2,022	8,593	380	1,784	1,718	789	205	485	889	399	862	1,159	10,160	2,718	1,638
1 room	23	14	116	851 1,776	66 75	810 408	825 418	103 194	16 27	68 112	60 142	146	87	79	628	195 548	95 204
3 rooms	153	18	331	1,754	74	281	349	185	40	91	167	95 52	215 164	145 177	1,889 1,872	646	249
4 rooms	180 162	44 28	508 955	1,764	62 89	282 201	358 179	156	51	91	198	48	155	810	2,224	521	869
6 rooms	109	16	176	540	24	137	92	72 70	36 20	57 81	148 89	82 20	131 48	188 143	1,684	407	298 205
7 rooms 8 rooms or more	57 65		61	194	10	59	30	23	6	11	. 84	8	18	51	360	. 77	86
Not reporting number of rooms	2	14	72 54	149 117	18 12	45	95 88	25 11	6 2	15 9	41 20	8	26 23	51 15	356 183	66 52	89 44
Vacant units, for sale or rent	107	148	487	707	98	244	361	197	111	100	109	282	413	817	1.266	216	285
1 room	4	11	l 11	154	29	87	64	29	18	25	16	44	72	9	182	25	21
2 rooms	18 19	11 35	149 87	198 190	54 15	75	104 79	68 40	81 26	31 16	28 26	49 35	117 89	49 55	419	64 59	60 61
4 rooms	32 10	49	109	104	11	23	78	30	16	14	13	45	85	52	207	18	77
6 rooms	8	17 13	- 41 15	76 32	5 1	18 9	16	10 5	14 10	5	9	23 21	14 10	92 11	82 43	14	33 15
7 rooms 8 rooms or more	4	2	5	9 12	1	2	3	5	2	1	8	4	5	3	21.	9	5
Not reporting number of rooms	6	2 8	8	12	2	1	5	1	4	1	2 4	8	5 16	5	18 31	9 18	10 10
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD						<u>مىرىت مىرىزى مە</u>											
Owner-occupied units	600	409	1,277	9,689	471	1,401	1,310	767	187	543	496	267	1,147	1,041	6,705	2,056	1,619
1 person. 2 persons	66 165	74 109	135 375	656	59	113	184	79	30	81	49	59	180	98	606	174	155
3 persons	129	82	256	2,526 2,181	107 100	296 252	335 262	179 134	89 51	185	181 110	65 68	286 251	249 206	1,791 1,485	626 491	400 342
4 persona 5 persons	108 61	51 36	222	1,846	85	260	225	124	31	91	89	36	. 187	172	1,144	386	277
6 persons	80	27	145	1,106	54 35	167 138	157 57	72 68	12 12	50 86	48 35			134 78	784 442	176	196
7 persons	28 10	6 10	40 82	821	12	72	48	41	3	22	15	4	S1	52	240	58	74
9 persons	4	2	15	171 95	7	41 20	16	29	2 3	5	11	8	19 10	24 14	190 76		30 16
10 persons 11 persons or more	2	1	5	50	- 6	11	7	13	2	5	4]	6	10	46	8	9
	{]		•	50	2	11	4	8	8	2	4	1	5	4	61	9	9
Tenant-occupied units	795	160 36	2,022	8,593 1,161	380	1,754	1,718	789 102	206 26	485	889	899	862	1,159	10,160	2,718	1,638
2 persons	190	37	423	2,500	92	406	408	153	20 50	65 116	78 181	164 91	166 255	108 261	834 8,227	802 824	151 335
3 persons	187 195	27 26	484 353	1,981 1,857	79 68	393 300	827 270	148 182	48 42	100	179	62	181	298	2,154	607	347
5 persons	110	18	256	780	47	219	174	90	18	86 55	176 115	42	112 63	218 119	1,899	478 218	312 193
6 persons 7 persons	54 28	10 4	156	383 221	18	189 75	122 64	60 38	12	30 14	58 45		45	90	771	136	134
8 persons	15	1	59	126	2	85	25	38	ž	.7	25			45 35	422 270	65 40	79
10 persons	5	-	33 18	51 83	2	82 14	27	17	4	7	14 10		4	28 12	178	£7 8	23 10
11 persons or more		<u> </u>	18	40	2	10	<u> </u>	ٳۊ			18	·	<u> </u>	10	120	13	13
HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING		•														{	1
All occupied units	1,895 854	569 86	3,299	18,232	851	3,135	3,028	1,556	893	1 .	1 .			2,200		4,774	8,257
Percent with central heating	25,5	6.4		41.1	69 8.8	218 6.9	234	44 2.9	47 12, 3	56 5.6	277	28		222	4,483	2,883	542
Coal or colce	. 828	35				176		41	47						4,072	2,586	11.0
Gas	3		916	479		-	2	2	-	1 -	2	2	5	4	8	220	7
Fuel oil	18		-	34 7	([*] ;	25	1	-	-] -	4		1 1		101	43	30
Not reporting fuel	. 2]]	-	141	1	4	1	1	-]	1		,	1	9 80	6 26	21
Without central heating	1,082			10,605	764	2,890		1,494	335		1,086		1,774	1,936		1,764	2,757
Coal or coke	784	415 98	2,014	9,292	658 99	1,698 523		661 580	832 1	654	799	403	1,399	1,784	10,800	1,459	2,098
Gas	. 9	-		874	1	9	8	- I	-		្រទ	- 1	3	28	190 226	144	68
Fuel oil. Kerosene or gasoline	. 196] -	45	72	3	240 20	27	45 5		14	222 15			115	285	89	302
Other fuel	. 14	1	8	δ	-	14	1	-	-	15	. 4	2		12	14	5	48 195
None	16	12	6	174	. 5	989 47	85 10	195 8	1	18		17		28	863	97	8
Not reporting heating equipment	. 9	1	143	227	18	32	80	18	11	21		1 1	63		88 380	14	58 158
INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT				1					<u> </u>					24	330	<u> المت</u>	Toq
Tenant-occupied nonfarm units	396	69		7,849	21.3	1,050	1,849	421	206	398	486	370	756	890	5,505	2,718	755
With furniture included in rent. Percent with furniture in rent.	. 35	41		2,391	52	238	381	78	137	200	87	187	480	28	936	695	56
Furniture not included in rent.				32.6 4,947	27.7	25.1 712	30.8 856	81.7 262	67.5 66					8.9	19.9 3,778	30.1 1,518	9,8 513
Not reporting	19			511		100											

390

CONNECTICUT

CONTENTS

TABLES

THE STATE, LARGE CITIES (50,000 OR MORE), AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS

Table	Page
1Occupied dwelling units by tenure and population per unit,	
by color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural),	
large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 and 1930	89
2.—Occupancy, tenure, and race of occupants, for the State	

- Year built by occupancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 395
- 6.—State of repair and plumbing equipment, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940....... 39
- 8.—Number of rooms and lighting equipment by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940....
- 10.—Occupied units by persons per room, cooking fuel, and radio, by tenure and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940.
- Dwelling units by conversion of structure, and occupied units by heating equipment, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940...... 404

		.
	Table 14.—Average and median value and rent of occupied units, by	Page
é .	color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large	
		405
	15.—Average and median monthly rent of all units and of vacant	
3	units, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and	
	metropolitan districts: 1940	406
_	16.—Owner-occupied units by value, by color of occupants, for	
3	the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan	407
		407
.	17.—Owner-occupied units by value, for the State (urban and rural) and large cities: 1940 and 1930	408
4	18.—Urban and rural-nonfarm units by contract or estimated	700
	monthly rent, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occu-	
4	pants, for the State, large cities, and metropolitan dis-	
Ŧ	tricts: 1940	408
5	19Tenant-occupied and vacant rural-farm units by estimated	
Ŭ	monthly rent, for the State: 1940	410
	20Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by con-	
6	tract monthly rent, for the State and large cities: 1940	411
	and 1930 21.—Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross	711
	monthly rent, by color of occupants, for the State, large	
8	cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940	411
	······	
	COUNTIES, URBAN PLACES, AND RURAL AREAS	
9	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
-	22.—Occupancy, tenure, race, population per unit, type of struc-	
	ture, etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 1940	413
n	23Number of rooms, lighting equipment, size of household,	
л	etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 1940.	417
	24.—Urban and rural-nonfarm units by value and monthly rent,	
	for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas, by counties:	
3	1940	42]
	25.—Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross	
	monthly rent, for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas,	424
)4	by counties: 1940	
	counties: 1940	42
	or The of the state of a pair and alumbing again	

391

INDEX OF STATISTICS FOR URBAN PLACES: 1940

[Places are cities unless otherwise specified. Places marked with an asterisk (*) were classified as urban under special rule. Table 22 and subsequent tables are arranged by counties]

URBAN PLACE Key	County	URBAN PLACE		i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i		1 1	
ORDAN I BACE INCY			Key	County	URBAN PLACE	Key	County
Bridgeport A F Bristol B H Danbury B F Danielson borough. C, W Derby B N East Hartford town* B H Groton borough C N Hartford A H Jewett City borough C N	New Haven Fairfield Hartford Fairfield Windham New Haven Hartford New London Hartford New London New London New Haven	Middletown Naugatuck borough. New Britain New Haven New London Norwalk Norwich Putnam Rockville Shelton Southington borough Stafford Springs borough	B B C C B	Middleser New Haven Hartford New London Fairfield New London Windham Tolland Fairfield Hartford Tolland	Stamford Stratford town* Torrington Wallingford borough West Hartford town* West Haven town* Willimantic Winsted	B B A B B B	Fairfield Fairfield Litchfield New Haven New Haven Hartford New Haven Windham Litchfield

Key: A—Places of 50,000 or more. See tables 1 to 18 and 20 to 25.
 B—Places of 10,000 to 50,000. See tables 22 to 25, 27 and 28.
 C—Places of 2,500 to 10,000. See tables 22 to 25.

CONNECTICUT

Table 1.—OCCUPIED DWELLING UNITS BY TENURE AND POPULATION PER UNIT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 AND 1930

[1930 figures have been revised to include as white the Mexicans who were classified as nonwhite in the 1930 reports. 1930 figures for private families not available by tenure and color for metropolitan districts]

						metro	pontan	discretsj									
	occu	PIED	DWELLING	UNIT	5, 1940		PI	RIVATE FA	MILIES, 193	50		INCRE IN NUM	BER	POPULATI 1940	ION,	POPULAT 1930	YON,
AREA AND COLOR OF	Tota		Owner occ	upied			Total		Owner far	nilies		OF FAM 1930 TO	1940	:	Per		Per
occupants	Number	Per- cent by color	Number	Per- cent	Tenant occupied	Number	Per- cent by color	Report- ing tenure	Number	Per- cent	Tenant families	Num- ber	Per- cent	Number	occu- pied unit	Number	pri- vate fam- ily
THE STATE																	
Total White Nonwhite	448,682 440,119 8,563	98.1	181,629 180,864 1,265	41.0	267,058 259,755 7,298	388,645 881,236 7,409	98.1	384,647 877,852 7,295	171,202 170,091 1,111	44.5 45.1 15.2	218,445 207,261 6,184	60,087 58,689 1,154	15.4 15.4 15.6	1,709,242 1,675,407 38,885	3.81 3.81 3.95	1,606,903 1,576,700 30,209	4.14
Urban	804,864 295,926 7,488	97.6	98,151	38.1	205,405 198,775 6,630	272,671 265,253 6,418	97.6	269,818 263,488 6,330	100,478 99,748 725	87.2 87.9 11.5	169,845 163,740 5,605	31,698 30,678 1,020	11.6 11.5 15.9	1,158,162 1,180,401 . 27,761	9.81 9.81 3.78	1,131,770 1,106,638 25,137	4.15 4.16 8.92
Rural-nonfarm	120,205 119,196 1,009	99.2	68,795 68,897 898	53.2	56,410 55,799 611	97,835 96,904 981	100.0 99.0 0.1	96,927 96,019 908	55,479 55,127 852	57.2 57.4 38.8	41,448 40,898 556	22,370 22,292 78	22.9 25.0 8.4	455,455 450,015 5,440	8.79 3.78 5.89	894,886 890,195 4,691	4.08
Rural-farm White Nonwhite	24,113 28,997 116	99.5			5,181	18,189 18,079 60	99.7	17,902 17,845 57	15,250 15,216 84	85.2 85.3	2,652 2,629 23		32.9 32.7	95,625 94,991 684	8.97 8.96 5.47	80,247 79,872 875	4.42
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS																	
Bridgeport city	\$9, 386		10,711			\$5,807		35,478	10,556		24,917	8,529	9.9	147,181	8.74	146,716	
White Nonwhite	88,806		10,579			34,870 987		84,558 920	10,444 112	80.2 12.2	.24,109 808		9.9 9.9	148,314 8,807	3.74 3.70	143,384 3,382	
Bridgeport district	57,478	100.0	21,511	87.4	\$5,967	49,559	· -	-	-	· -	-	7,919	16.0	216,621	8.77	203,969	4.12
WhiteNonwhite	56,831 1,147			87.9 15.0			:	-] :] :		:] :	212,100 4,521		:	:
Hartford city	44,259	100.0	7,696	17.4	86,557	40,646	100.0	40,292	8,905	22.1	\$1,327	8,607	8.9	156,267	3.76	164,072	4.04
White	42,885								8,814 91		29,726 1,601			159,119 7,148		157,468 6,604	
New Britain city	17,256	100.0	5,008	29.0	12,248	15,534	100.0	15,892	5,460	35.5	9,982			68,685	3.98	68,128	4.39
White	17,136					15 ,44 8 86		15,807 85	5,454 6	85.6	9,853		10.9	68,850 335		67,764 364	
district	127, 381	98,1	46,450	36.5	80,981		-			-	.	17,155	15.8	508,198 498,615 9,578	8.87	471,185	4.18
New Haven city	1		11,126	26.2	1 .	1	100.0	89,114	12,180	81.1	26,934	2,926	7.4	160,605	3.78	162,655	4.11
White	40,704					28,058 1,496			12,017 169							157,255	
New Haven district	81,768	100.0	80,562	87.4	51,206	71,490	-			-	-	10,278	14.4	\$06,228		898,724	4.11
White Nonwhite	79,437	97.1	80,254				:	-		<u>-</u>]	:	:	299,725 8,503] =	
Waterbury city	1	1 .	7,942	81.8	17,445	23,078	100.0	82,567	8,164	86.2	1 .			99,314	1	39,908	
White Nonwhite	24,839								6,130 34				9.4 45.7	97,259 8,055			
Waterbury district			. ·		1 5		-	- L		-	.	4,751	14.6	144,822	1	140, 575	4.81
WhiteNonwhite	86,800 580	98.4					1 :	2			:	1 -	=	142,586 2,236		2	- -
	1) – ··	1	1	1 	1	1 .	1	1	1	1	J	·	<u> </u>		1	-

Table 2.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

		0v	VNER OCCI	JPIED	1	TE	NANT OCC	UPIED		VACANI	, FOR	SAL	EORR	ENT	VAÇAN	IT, NOT	FOR S	LE OR	RENT
AREA	All dwelling				Other				Other	Totai	c)rdi-	Sea-	Not re-	Total	Held i sent ho		Occupi nonres	
	units	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Num- Pe ber ce	r- [lary	sonal	port- ing		Ordi- nary	Sea- sonal	Qrdi- nary	Sea- sonal
The State	488,543	181,629	180,364				259,755	7,094		23,396 4. 8,468 2.		,881	10,086		16,465 1,244		10,558 402	600 126	2,704
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	314,076 147,705 26,762	98,959 63,795 18,875	98,151 63,397 18,816	380		205,405 56,410 5,238	198,775 55,799 5,181	555	56	13,724 9.	3 4	,664 739		202	18,776	1,619		286 186	2,412 215
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS												Ì							
Bridgeport city Bridgeport district	40,233 60,301	10,711 21,511	10,579 21,389			28,625 35,967	27,727 34,992	886 958		851 2. 2,209 3.		801 ,291	12 835	88 83	46 614	237	4 880		1 18
Hartford city New Britain city Hartford-New Britain district.	45,102 17,374 192,848	7,696 5,008 46,745	7,577 4,995 46,450	13	· -	36,557 12,248 83,065	34,808 12,141 80,931	1,730 107 2,106	-	102 0.	6 8 2	737 100 ,141	12 1 78	49 1 110	51 16 709	16 253		6 25	280
New Haven city	44,130 88,623	11,126 80,562	10,967 30,254			91,354 51,206	29,737 49,183					,478 ,675	8,157	36 76	129 947	856	19 590		42
Waterbury city Waterbury district	25,985 88,710	7,942 14,472	7,897 14,416			17,445 22,908	16,942 22,584					539 802	12 104	14 51	38 893		4 244	5 11	74

526908 O - 43 - 26

Table 3.—RESIDENTIAL STRUCTURES BY TYPE AND BY EXTERIOR MATERIAL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

			,	S	TRUCTUR	ES BY	IYPE O	F STRUCI	URE				STRUCT	JRES BY E	XTERIO	R MATE	RIAL
AREA	All resi- dential struc- tures	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3- family	4. family	l- to 4-family with business	5- to 9-fam- ily	10- to 19- family	20- family or more	Other dwell- ing place	Number reporting	Wood	Brick	Stucco	Other
The State	819,871	218,259 84,805				19,527		8,712 6,167			292 275	1,821		282,986 143,254			1 1
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	167,878 126,232 25,161	105,424 29,030	2,350	4,959		1,615	701				14	581 144	123,041	116,017 23,715	2,420 265	2,342	2,262
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS															:		
Bridgeport city Bridgeport district	18,449 85,575	6,851 21,015			5,068 5,177	2,691	882	1,098		150	40	90 154		16,151 91,841			636
Hartford city New Britain city Hartford-New Britain district.	16,008 7,942 75,874	4,919 8,037 48,771	. 420 107 2,048	285	8,634 1,993 12,937		154	200 1,749		25	5	50 8 304	7,580	9,125 6,647 61,954	842	55	56
New Haven City New Haven district	20,811 55,307	7,792 84,291		498 1,254	6,288 10,820	8,878 9,918		1,304 2,197	857 1,070	156 180		62 198	20,427 54,283	17,216 49,275			275 830
Waterbury City Waterbury district	12,795 22,449	6,129 18,272		275 505	1,925 3,255			455 646	587 592	85 89		98 135	12,506 22,070	11,385 20,510			

Table 4.—DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

	All	·			DWEL	LING UNIT	IS BY TYP	E OF STRUC	fure .	,		
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	dwelling units	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-femily other	3-family	4-family	1- to 4- family with business	5- to 9- family	10- to 19- family	20-family or more	Other dwelling place
THE STATE												
Total	486,548	218,259	6,265	24,072	98,032	58,581	16,644	15,689	37,326	12,712	9,240	1,729
Owner occupied	181,629	126,929	8,493	6,175	27,646	10,483	1,466	8,369	1,484	106	54	484
Tenant occupied	267,058	54,652	2,316	17,183	63,401	46,865	14,680	11,634	84,784	11,925	8,414	1,239
Vacant, for sale or rent	28,896	16,016	296	650	1,781	1,122	465	599	1,075	657	735	-
Vacant, not for sale or rent		15,662	220	64	204	91	33	67	43	24	37	
Percent: Total		43.7	1.3	4.9	19.0	12.0	8.4	8.2	7.6	2.6	1.9	0.4
Owner occupied Tenant occupied	100.0	69.9 20.5	1.9	8.4 6.4	15.2	5.8 17.6	0.8		8.0	0.1		0.5
Vacant, for sale or rent	100.0	68.5	1.3	8.8	7.6	4.8	5.5 2.0	4.4	13.0 4.6	4.5	3.2 3.1	0.5
Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0	95.1	1.5	0,4	1.2	0.6	0.2		0.3	0.1	0.2	-
Urban		84,805	3,543	13,280	75,472	53,436	13,808	12,203	35,598	12,264	8,794	873
Percent	100.0	27.0	1.1	4.2	24.0	17.0	4.4	8.9	i1.8	3.9	2.8	0.5
Owner occupied Tenant occupied	98,959 805,405	56,328 24,638	1,980	3,511	22,276	9,638	1,252	2,103	1,411	102	54	204
Vacant, for sale or rent	8,468	2,941	1,435	9,453 297	51,839 1,248	42,824 903	12,199	9,583	38,227	11,505	8,037	669
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,244	903	12	19	1,240	903	327 80	403	927	694 23	673 80	-
Rural-nonfarm	147,705	105,424		9,918	15,736	4,845	2,804	8,548	1,711	448	446	700
Percent Owner occupied	100.0 63,795	91.4 53,417		6.7	10.7	8.8	1.9	2.3	1.2	0.8	0.8	0.5
Tenant occupied	56,410	26,616	1,225	2,273	4,511	771	208		72	4	-	233
Vacant, for sale or rent	18,724	12,008		319	10,667	8,857 199	2,460 133		1,489 140	420	977 62	467
Vacant, for sale or rentVacant, not for sale or rent	13,776	19,383	176	35	75	18	3		10		7	-
Rural-farm	26,762	28,030		874					17	-	-	150
Percent Owner occupied		86.1					0,1		0.1		-	0.6
Tenant occupied	5,298	17,184 3,403	121						1		-	47
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,204	1,067	11						8		-	100
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,445	1,576						6	-	-	-	-
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	-											
BRIDGEPORT CITY.	40,238	6,851	460	1,764	10,124	6,966	3,212	1,860	5,643	1,794	1,419	140
Percent	100.0	17.0	1.1	4.4	25.2	17.3	8.0	4.6	14.0	4.5	3.5	0.8
Owner occupied	10,711	4,651							259		6	36
Tenant occupied		2,004				5,525	2,871		5,800		1,219	104
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 851 . 46	179							81		191	{ -
BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT		17 21.015	1			-		-	9 5,929	1	3	223
Percent	100.0	34.9	1 .	4	1 .	1 .	1 1	1 .	9,8	1	2.4	0.4
Owner occupied		13,623							273		6	54
Tenant occupied	95,967	5,408	I) 354						5,551		1,219	169
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	2,209	1,410 574				111	34	42	95	56	191	
HARTFORD CITY		4,919						1	10,005		3,756	63
Percent	100.0	10.9	0.9	8.4	1 1	1 .	1 ·	1 .	22.2	1 -	8.3	Ι. · · ·
Owner occupied		5,124							286	30	· 12	
Tenant occupied		1,661							9,582		3,571	55
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent		118 16									169	1
NEW BRITAIN CITY	17,374	9,087	101	4				-	1	1	117	10
Percent	100.0	17.6										
Owner occupied	5,008	2,192										4
Tanont commind	1 10 040											
Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	12,248	804 36		32:								

CONNECTICUT

Table 4.—DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940—Con. [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

	All		<u></u>	<u></u>	DWEI	LING UNI	IS BY TYP	E OF STRUC	TURE			
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	dwelling units	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3-family	4-family	1- to 4- family with business	5- to 9- family	10- to 19- family	20-family or more	Other dwelling place
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued												
HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN DISTRICT	152,848	48,771	2,048	7,888	25,874	19,914	4,148	8,419	15,719	5,956	4,206	405
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 46,745 83,065 2,329 709	82.9 30,378 11,868 919 611	1.5 1,373 615 50 10	5.6 2,035 5,255 91 7	17.834 336 35	15.0 3,512 16,160 223 19	8.1 345 3,788 69 1	2.6 624 2,722 67 6	11.8 605 14,861 246 7	5,760 143 B	3.2 42 8,974 185 5	0.3 122 283 -
NEW HAVEN CITY	44,130	7,792	401	996	12,576	8,684	2,084	2,592	5,146	2,049	1,777	83
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 11,126 31,354 1,521 129	17.7 4,760 2,725 259 48	0.9 176 208 15 2	2.3 257 720 19	28.5 3,610 8,692 256 18	19.6 1,488 6,938 191 17	4.7 171 1,848 57 8	5.9 453 2,015 120 4	11.7 176 4,715 249 6	163	4.0 4 1,562 172 19	- 1
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT	88,623	84,291	623	2,508	21,640	11,754	8,828	4,004	6,441	2,878	1,898	258
Percent	100.0 30,562 51,206 5,908 947	38.7 19,878 9,531 4,057 830	\$16 30	1,768	24.4 6,343 14,799 461 87	18.8 2,034 9,425 276 19	3.2 234 2,487 96 9	4.5 835 2,957 202 10	7.3 281 5,892 321 7	18 2,137 216 7	1,697 1,78 19	-
WATERBURY CITY	25,985	6,129	248	550	8,850	8,088	1,076	978	3,278	1,059	558	177
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	100.0 7,942 17,445 565 33	28.6 4,467 1,499 148 15	130 115 2 1	162 377 11	14.8 1,147 2,659 40 4	31.1 1,573 6,396 113 6	4.1 130 921 23 2	8.8 169 779 30	12.6 116 3,063 95 4	3 1,003 47 -	56	-
WATERBURY DISTRICT	36,710	18,272	1		1 -		1 ·	1,305	8,595	1	558	1
Percent	22,908 937	84.8 9,442 8,093 372 865	301 192 4	282	2,018	158	164 1,163 34	1,007	9.3 191 8,351 109 4	1,050		59 155

Table 5.—YEAR BUILT BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

and the second descent of the second descent of the second descent of the second descent descent descent descent	فكشر فتقتلو ومعتاق	ينت بمستجهداتهم								Contraction of the local division of the loc			
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	Ali dwelling units	Report- ing year built	1935 to 1940	1930 to 1934	1925 to 1929	1920 to 1924	1910 to 1919	1900 to 1909	1890 to 1899	1880 to 1889	1860 to 1879	1859 or earlier	Not re- porting year built
THE STATE													
	100 510	120 005		04.104	48,596	39,168	70,448	63,530	45,035	26,626	26,818	38,591	74,988
Total	488,543	413,605	28,619	26,174 12.536	22,176	16,262	26,254	20,588	15,185	8,839	9,716	18,369	15,114
Owner occupied	181,629	166,515	16,590			19,673	40,238	39,925	28,098	16.719	15,798	17.391	53,891
Tenant occupied	267,053	213,162	4,981	8,286 2,627	22,053 2,472	2,097	2,935	2,113	1,208	790	934	1,475	8,567
Vacant, for sale or rent	23, 896	19,829	8,178		1,895	1,136	1,021	904	544	278	\$70	1,356	2,366
Vacant, not for sale or rent	16,465	14,099	3,870	2,725			17.0	15.4	10.9	6.4	6.5	9.3	· -
Percent: Total	· –	100.0	6.9	6.3	11.7	9.5 9.8	17.0	12.4	9.1	5.5	5.6	11.0	l _
Owner occupied	-	100.0	10.0	7.5	13.8	9.8	18.9	18.7	18.2	7.8	7.4	8.2	-
Tenant occupied	. –	100.0	2.3	3.9	10.3		14.8	10.7	6.1	4.0	4.7	7.4	-
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100.0	16.0	13.2	12.5	10.6	7.2	6.4	3.9	2.0	2.6	9.6	
Vacant, not for sale or rent		100.0	27,4	19.3	13,4	0.1	/	0,,,					
Urban	314.076	258,140	10,047	10,705	29.376	24,515	51,056	48,180	84,839	20,005	16,746	12,671	55,936
Percent		100.0	3.9	4.1	11.4	9.5	19.8	18.7	13.5	7.7	6.5		
Owner occupied	98,959	89,622	6.671	5,497	12,366	9,199	17,081	13,965	10,434	5,724	4,712		
Tenant occupied	205 405	160,598	2,338	4,657	16,190	14,656	32,808	83,019	23,551	13,702	11,485		
Vacant, for sale or rent	8 458	6,806	917	377	651	554	981.	1,072	767	534	513		
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,244	1,114	181	174	169	106	186	124	87	4 5	36	66	190
Vacant, not for date of renegative statements		1 ·				10 001	17,440	13,406	8,680	5,496	7 744	16,191	16,969
Rural-nonfarm	147,705	130,736	16,799	13,847	17,842	13,291	13.3	10.3	6.6	4.2	5.9		
Percent		100.0	12,8	10.6	13.6 8.646	6,135	7.821	5,300	8.649	2,294	3,268	7,184	4,591
Owner occupied	63,795	59,204	8,755	5,952	5,627	4,728	6,988		4,238	2,802			
Tenant occupied	56,410	47,902	2,351	8,353 2,107	1,726	1,469	1,874	945	398	215	346		1,776
Vacant, for sale or rent	19,724	11,948	2,134	2,107	1,649	959	757	680	401	185	232	891	2,094
Vacant, not for sale or rent	13,776	11,682	3,559	2,430	1,040								
Rural-farm	26,762	24,729	1,773	1,622	1,378	1,362	1,952	1,944	1,516	1,125			
Percent	-	100.0	7.2	6.5	5.6	5.5	7.9	7.9	6.1	4.5	9.4		
Owner occupied	18,875	17,689	1,164	1,087	964	928	1,352	1,323	1,102	215	415		
Tenant occupied		4,662	292	276	236	289	442	425	49	41			
Vacant, for sale or rent			127	143	95	74	80	100	56				
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,445	1,303	190	116	83	71	. 78	1 100		1	1 100		
	1	1	1	1.	\	1	ł	{	1	1	1	1	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS		1	i i	12			1						
	40,233	35,219	951	1,568	2,163	2,609	11,285	7,810	4,349	2,041	. 1,421	1,025	5,014
ERIDGEPORT CITY	40,000	1 '		1 .		1	32.0	82.2	12.3	5.8	4.0	2.S (C	- i
Percent.	- 1	100.0	2.7	4,5	6.1 929	978	3.096						774
Owner occupied	10,711		500										4.077
Tenant occupied	28,625		300			1,000	123	1					157
Vacant, for sale or rent	851		150		54		16			2	5 5	3 2	6
Vacant, not for sale or rent	46	40	1 1		°	1 .		1 1 1					1
BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT	60,301	53,085	8,306	· ·	1 .							1 .	
Percent		100.0	6.2				29.0						
Owner occupied	21,511		2,165				5,118						
Tenant occupied	35,967		673										
Vacant, for sale or rent	2,209		410				430					a) se	
Vacant, not for sale or rent		333	58	77	27	32	44	1 20	1	1	1	1 5	

Table 5.—YEAR BUILT BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO, DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

													and the second
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Report- ing year built	1935 to 1940	1930 to 1934	1925 to 1929	1920 to 1924	1910 to 1919	1900 to 1909	1890 to 1899	1880 to 1889	1860 to 1879	1859 or earlier	Not re- porting year built
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS—Continued													
HARTFORD CITY	45,102	27,945	550	719	4,982	4,073	5,301	5,045	3,016	1,502	1,159	598	17,157
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	7,696 36,557 798 51	100.0 6,015 21,449 441 40	2,0 305 184 59 2	2.6 231 474 13 1	17.8 994 8,915 65 8	- 14.6 757 3,254 48 4	22.5 1,539 4,676 81 5	18.1 1,101 3,870 65 9	10.8 608 2,365 35 8	5.4 212 1,257 32 1	4.1 169 962 28	2.1 89 492 15 2	1,581 15,108 957 11
NEW BRITAIN CITY	17,374	11,275	275	270	2,139	1,711	2,170	2,288	1,281	545	348	260	6,099
Percent. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	5,008 12,246 102 16	100,0 3,909 7,290 61 15	2,4 205 55 12 2	2.4 159 110 1	18.9 859 1,256 17 1	15.2 568 1,137 2 4	19.2 720 1,441 8 1	20.2 660 1,607 9 6	11.4 373 899 9 -	4.8 165 378 2	3.1 105 241 1	2.3 94 166	4,958 41 1
HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN DISTRICT	132,848	97,816	6,349	4,829	15,908	11,939	16,390	13,599	10,065	5,831	5,162	6,745	35,032
Percent. Owner occupied Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	46,745 83,065 2,329 709	100.0 40,540 55,059 1,601 616	6.5 4,817 1,060 322 150	4.9 2,820 1,787 78 148	16.3 7,134 8,504 170 100	12.2 4,579 7,163 130 47	16.8 6,106 10,072 181 31	8,913 179	10,3 3,492 6,409 140 24	6.0 1,914 3,770 130 . 17	6.3 2,204 3,800 137 gl	6.9 3,007 3,561 134 43	728
NEW HAVEN CITY	44,130	38,609	373	739	\$,097	2,641	6,912	8,926	6,727	3,909	3,415	1,870	5,521
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	11,126 31,354 1,521	100.0 10,261 26,933 1,296 119	1.0 243 99 22 9	1,9 344 372 20 3	8.0 682 2,240 150 25	6.8 748 1,777 113 3	17.9 2,027 4,610 245 30	2,293 6,373 252	17.4 1,756 4,791 165 15	10.1 930 2,851 115 12	8.8 802 2,483 125 5	4,8 436 1,337 88 9	865 4,421 225
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT	88,623	79,144	2,806	3,729	9,526	8,088	14,699	14 ,489	10,337	5,989	5,316	4,215	9,479
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.		100.0 28,721 44,347 5,297 779	3,5 1,903 481 339 83	4.7 2,004 1,296 319 110	12.0 3,784 4,695 853 194	3,110 4,040 841	5,270 7,860 1,428	4,448 9,278 698	13.1 3,231 6,774 306 26	7.5 1,744 3,997 180 18	3,480 189	5.3 1,594 2,446 144 31	1,841 6,859 611
WATERBURY CITY	1	28,100	700	731	2,586	2,154	5,328	5,214	3,225	1,590	1,043	529	2,885
Percent. Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	7,942 17,445 565	100.0 7,482 15,099 489 30	8.0 550 115 32 3	355 356 18	1,195 1,341 45	915 1,200 38	1,819 3,418	1,176 3,877 158	705 2,462 56	22	837 782 24	2.3 163 350 16	460 2,346 76
WATERBUHY DISTRICT	38,710	35,186	2,074	1,467	3,52	3,137	7,809	7,089	4,631	2,487	1,834	1,737	8,584
Percent. Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent.	14,472 22,908	100.0 13,800 20,288 773 325	5.9 1,499 367 76 132	4.2 827 543 34	10.0 1,791 1,692	5 1,500 2 1,545 1 62	2,780 4,283 126	1,935 4,941 196	1,264 8,276 81	756 1,674 53	606 1,179 46	848	572 2,620 164

Table 6.—STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

	.*		[Pe	rcent not sl	iown where	less than 0.	1]				1.0	-	
	1	DWELLIN	J UNITS N	OT NEEDI	NG MAJOR	REPAIRS	DWELLI						
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	Reporting state of repair and plumbing equipment	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Not re- porting state of repair or plumbing equipment
THE STATE	•												
Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners	488,543 181,629 180,364 1,265 267,053	454,481 170,867 169,700 1,187 247,219	413,070 158,097 157,136 961 222,027	346,556 137,389 136,516 778	25,286 4,199 4,157 42	19,558 6,679 6,625 54	21,626 9,830 9,738 92	41,411 12,790 12,564 226	22,675 7,385 7,302 83	6,818 739 715 24	4,981 1,385 1,311 24	6,991 8,331 8,236 95	34,062 10,742 10,664 78
Tenant occupied. White tenants	259,755 7,298 23,396	240,511 6,708 21,254 15,121	817,510 4,517 18,611 14,335	187,823 184,654 3,169 12,275 9,069	17,263 16,375 888 2,574 1,200	11,365 11,020 345 1,070 538	5,576 5,461 115 2,692 8,528	25,192 28,001 2,191 2,643 786	13,951 18,047 904 1,073 267	5,649 4,773 870 883 48	3,153 2,867 286 402 41	2,445 2,814 131 785 430	19,834 19,244 590 2,142 1,344
Percent: Total Owner occupied. White owners Nonwhite owners		100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	90.9 92.5 92.6 81.0	76.3 80.4 80.5 65.1	5.6 2.5 2.4 3.5	4.3 3.9 3.9 4.5	4.8 5.8 5.7 7.8	9.1 7.5 7.4 19.0	5.0 4.3 4.9 7.0	1.5 0.4 0.4 2.0	1.1 0.8 0.8 2.0	1.5 1.9 1.9 8.0	-
Tenant occupied. White tenants		100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	89.8 90.4 67.8 87.6 94.8	76.0 76.8 47.2 57.8 60.0	7.0 6.8 13.2 12.1 7.9	4.6 5.1 5.0	2.3 8.3 1.7 12.7 23.3	10.2 9.6 32.7 12.4 5.2	5.6 5.4 13.5 5.0 1.8	1.8		1.0 1.0 2.0 3.7 2.9	
Urban	98,959 98,151 808 205,405 198,775 6,630	291,061 100.0 92,701 91,946 755 189,636 183,533 6,103 7,624	266,371 91.5 87,523 86,882 641 171,344 167,213 4,131 6,456	238,807 82.0 82,446 81,856 580 149,903 146,918 2,985 5,555	2,450 2,423 27 14,085 13,246 835	2.9 1,515 1,499 16 6,440 6,161 279	888 28	24,690 8.5 5,178 5,064 114 18,292 16,320 1,972	15,482 5.3 3,964 3,907 57 10,859 10,021 838	8.0 479 460 19 5,079 4,234 845	340 328 12 1,914 1,670 244	945 0.3 395 869 26 440 395 45	6,258 6,205 53 15,769 15,242 527
Vacant, for sale or rent		1,100	1,038	908				1,159 62	621 38		156	99 11	

Table 6.—STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940—Con. [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

			[Pe	ercent not s	hown where	e less than 0	.1]						
		Reporting	DWELLIN	G UNITS N	OT NEEDI	NG MAJOR	REPAIRS	DWELL	ING UNIT	S NEEDING	MAJOR R	EPAIRS	NT-4
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	state of repair and plumbing equipment	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Not re- porting state of repair or plumbing equipment
THE STATE-Continued													
Rural-nonfarm Percent	147,705	138,065	125,327 90,8	95,755 69,8	7,665	8,876 6.1	18,531 9.8	12,738	6,099	916	1,929	8,794	9,640
Owner occupied	63,795 63,397	60,246 59,870	55,344 55,066	46,459	1,391	3,076	4,418	9.2 4,902	4.4 2,621	0.7	1.4 596	2.7 1,469	8,549
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	398	876 52,653	278 46,616	175	18	\$3 4,205	4,361 57 8,754	4,804 98 6,037	2,595 26 2,877	212 4 550	587	1,410 59	8,527
White tenants Nonwhite tenants	55,799	52,099 554	46,268 348	85,441 170	3,000	4,149	3,678 76	5,831	2,814	525 25	1,089 1,048	1,521 1,444	8,757
Vacant, for sale or rent	13,724 18,776	12,521 12,645	11,918 12,055	6,809 7,982	2,092 1,185	673 422	2,244 8,115	1,209	404 197	108	41 216 28	77 481 523	57 1,203
Rural-farm Percent		25,355 100.0	21,372	11,994	547	2,975	5,856	8,988	1,095	61	575	2,252	1,131
Owner occupied	18,875 18,816	17,940	84.3 15,230 15,188	47,3 8,484	2.2 358	11.7 2,088	23.1 4,300	15.7 2,710	4.9	0.2	2.8 899	8.9 1,467	935
Nonwhite owners	59	56 4,930	42	8,456 18 2,809	956 2 132	2,083 5 720	4,283 17 906	2,696 14 863	800 	43	896 8	1,457	932 S
White tenants	5,181	4,879	4,029	2,295 14	1.89	710 10	895 11	850 13	213 212 3	14 14	150 149	484 475	308 302
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,204 1,445	1,109	893 1,242	417 784	22 85	94 73	300 350	276 184	48 32	S	1 20 6	9 205 96	6 95
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS											0	20	69
BRIDGEPORT OITY	40,233	87,554	32,116	28,170	2,831	928	187	5,488	2,746	1,820	703	169	2,679
Owner occupied	10,711	100.0	85.5 9,231	75.0 8,768	7.5 284	2.5 . 114	0.5 80	14.5 875	7.3 627	4.8 120	1.9 56	0.5 72	605
White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	132	9,982 124	9,181 100	8,666 87	279 5	111	75 5	851. 24	614	116 4	54 2	67 5	597 6
White tenants	28,625 27,727 898	26,633 25,812 821	22,246 21,887 409	18,805 18,578 827	2,530	804 [.] 791	107 104 3	4,387	2,048 1,908 185	1,652	610 579	82 78	1,992 1,915
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	851	775	602 37	576 36	166 16 1	13 10	Ë	412 173 3	135 74 2	242 47 1	91 87	4 15	77 76 6
BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT	60,301	55,390	48,146	42,585	3,260	1,481	- 820	7,244	3,855	1,989	977	483	4,911
Percent Owner occupied		100.0 19,769	86.9 18,067	76.9 16,814	5.9 898	2.7 415	1.5 445	19.1 1,702	7.0 1,180	8.5 146	1.8 183	0.9	1,748
White owners	172	19,607 162	17,939 128	16,707 107	366 7	410 5	436 9	1,668 34	1,115 15	142 4	178 5	233 10	1,782 10
Tenant occupied	34,992	88,511 82,421	28,114 27,659	24,024 23,764	2,603	1,023	264 255	5,197	2,553 8,401	1,723 1,401	787 704	184 176	2,656 2,571
Nonwhite tenants	975 2,209	890 1,888	455 1,581	260 1,400	166 56	20 34	9 91	435 307 38	152 152 20	242 56	88 56	8 48	85 321
Vacant, not for sale or rent	614 45,102	422 40,253	384 87,520	347 34,705	8 949	9 1,452	· 20 214	2,988	1,698	4 755	1 861	18 119	192 4,849
Percent Owner occupied	· -	100.0	92.7 6,489	86.2 6,408	2.4 39	3.8	0.5	7.8 271	4.2 252	1.9 13	0.9	0.3	936
White owners	7,577	6,654 106	6,386 103	6,303 100	37	44	Ē	268 S	250 2	12	5	î	928 13
Tenant occupied	\$6,557	32,769 31,186	30,239 29,080	27,747 26,726	896 784	1,387	209 206	2,530 2,106	1,396 1,143	695 554	383 303	106 106	3,788 3,622
Nonwhite tenants	1,749 798	1,583 677	1,159 546	1,021 510	112 13	23 20	- S S	424 181	258 49	141 47	30 23	12	166 121
Vacant, not for sale or rent	51	47	46	45	. 1	· -	-	1	1	-	-	-	
NEW BRITAIN CITY Percent	17,374	15,747	15,084 95.5	13,516 85.8	1,271 8.1	229 - 1.5	18 0.1	713 4.5	505 3.2	156	48 0.8	4	1,627
Owner occupied White owners		4,508 4,492	4,380 4,369	4,217 4,205	133	20 20	10	123 123	112 118	8	-	8 3	505
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	13 12,248	11,139	11 10,558	9,211	1,184	205	8	581	384 876	148	48	1	2,109
White tenants	12,141 107 102	11,037 102 89	10,468 90 80	9,133 78	1,124	205 - 3	2	569 12 9	876 8	145 S	47 1	1	1,104
Vacant, for sale or rent	16	16	16	78 15	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	-	18
HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN DISTRICT Percent	132,848	121,060 100.0	113,180 93.5	101,118 83.5	4,877	4,781 3.9	2,409 2.0	7,880 6.5	4,789	1,237 1.0	988 0.8	916 0 P	11,788
Owner occupied White owners	46,745	48,026	40,818 40,596	87,892 87,201	810 805	1,352 1,339	1,264	2,208 2,168	1,466 1,452	102 99	229 224	0.8 411 888	3,719 3,691
Nonwhite owners	295 83,065	267 75,355	222 70,030	191 61,956	5 3,828	18 3,821	13	45	14 8,187	3 1,067	5	28 409	28 7,710
White tenants	90,931 2,184	73,424 1,931	68,603 1,427	60,782 1,174	3,663 165	8,265 56	893 32	4,821 504	2,919 268	903 164	614 48	385 24	7,507
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	2,329 709	2,018 661	1,741 591	1,501 264	92 147	80 28	68 152	277 70	124 12	58 10	43 4	52 44	311 48
NEW HAVEN CITY	44,130	41,683	39,837 -	85,081	8,246	1,491	69	1,846	1,289	415	165	27	2,447
Percent Owner occupied	11,126	100.0 10,590	95.6 10,264	84.0 9,668 9.541	7.8 474 467	8.6 102	20	4.4 326 315	8.0 251 244	1.0	0.4 20	0.1	536
White owners	10,967 159 31,354	10,444 146 29,550	10,129 135 28,167	9,541 187 24,211	467 7 2,636	101 1 1,278	20 - 42	315 11 1,383	244 7 911	46 8 927	20 - 190	5	523
Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	29,737 1,617	28,062 1,488	26,941 1,226	28,298 913	2,030 2,443 193	1,168	42 37 5	1,383 1,121 262	770 141	244 83	130 98 32	15	1,804 1,675 129
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,521	1,424	1,292	1,058 94	181	99	4	192	75	39	12	6	97 10
							• 1						
	· · ·			-	-								

Table 6.—STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940—Con. [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

			DWELLIN	G UNITS N	OT NEEDIN	G MAJOR	REPAIRS	DWELL	ING UNITS	NEEDING	MAJOR RE	PAIRS	اور به میرون و دارد.
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	Reporting state of repair and plumbing equipment	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Not re- porting state of repair or plumbing equipment
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued													
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT Percent	49,183 49,183 2,023 5,908	46,678	79,181 94.1 27,881 27,639 248 45,401 45,401 43,986 1,415 5,066 833	68,749 81.7 25,387 25,181 206 39,148 38,155 993 \$,712 502	6,044 7.2 978 963 15 8,974 3,711 263 902 190	8,110 8.7 837 851 6 1,935 1,955 1,795 140 293 45	1,278 1.5 679 664 15 944 \$25 19 159 96	4,964 5.9 1,380 1,383 47 3,148 2,692 456 395 41	2,906 3.5 926 911 15 1,804 1,616 188 165 11	1,099 1.3 120 113 7 856 669 187 112 11	516 0.6 120 120 321 265 56 66 9	443 0.5 214 189 25 167 142 25 52 10	4,478 1,301 1,282 19 2,567 2,505 152 447 78
WATERBURY CITY	25,985	24,454	82,108 90.4	20,752 84.9	907 8.7	346 1.4	108	2,346 9.6	1,744 7.1	403 1.6	144 0.6	55 0.2	1,591
Percent Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	7,942 7,897 45 17,445 16,942 503 565	7,648 7,604 44 16,253 15,762 491 523	7,169 7,153 86 14,460 14,145 815 452 27	6,946 6,911 35 13,380 13,126 254 402 24		272	87	459 451 8 1,793 1,517 176 91 3	880 374 6 1,304 1,184 120 58 2	80 29 1 859 819 40 13	97 15	25 85 - 18 17 1 12	1,190 12
WATERBURY DISTRICT	\$8,710	36,748	33,076 90.0	29,226 79,5	1,462 4.0 272	9.8		10.0	2,413 6.6 658	581 1.6 62		354 1.0 169	- 1
Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied.	. 14,414	13,958 5 55	13,012 12,967 45 19,030	11,608 11,566 42 16,924	271 1 1,123	501 1 689	629 1 294	971 10 2,503	650 8 1,670	61 1 499	91 1 206	169	478 1 1,875
White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	22,38 52 93	21,023 510 7 846	18,699 331 688 346	16,662 262 551 143	59 42	26	89 69	179 158	1,549 121 80	41	15		1,361 14 91

Table 7.—WATER SUPPLY, TOILET, AND BATHING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

			WAT	ER SUF	PFLY	يكتي فر		nu n	TOIL	ET FAC	ILITIES			BATH	ITUB OR S STRUCT		IN
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Number	Running water in dwelling	Hand pump in dwell-	Run- ning water with-	Other water supply	No water supply with-	Number	Flush to in struc		Non- flush toilet in	Outside toilet or	No toilet or	Number	Exclu- sive use	Shared	None
		reporting	unit	ing unit	in 50 feet	within 50 feet	in 50 feet		Exclu- sive use	Shared	struc- ture	privy	privy		aive use		
THE STATE Total Owner occupied Tenant occupied	488,543 181,629 267,053 23,396	482,458 179,989 264,098 22,426	452,612 166,291 255,664 18,802	6,238 3,217 1,007	4,976 1,948 1,789 653	4,643 2,656 1,487	2,749 869 772 527	481,116 179,534 263,645 22,230	426,280 157,883 239,945 17,238	10,559 900 9,152 465	1,142 491 288 169	40,775 19,406 18,488 3,903	2,360 854 772 455	480,124 179,272 263,087 22,121	392,478 152,964 215,728 14,017	8,904 1,097 7,459 314	78,742 25,211 39,900 7,790
Vacant, not for sale or rent Percent: Total Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	-	15,945 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	11,855 93.8 92.4 96.8 83.8 74.3	1,143 2.4 8.5 1.2 4.5 7.2	586 1.0 1.1 0.7 2.9 3.7	1,780 2.2 2.6 1.0 6.4 11.2	581 0.6 0.5 0.3 2.3 3.6	15,707 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	11,214 88.6 87.9 91.0 77.5 71.4	2.1	194 0.2 0.3 0.1 0.8 1.2	8,978 8.5 10.8 5.1 17.6 25.3	279 0.5 0.5 0.3 2.0 1.8	15,644 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	9,769 81.7 85.3 82.0 63.4 62.4	84 1.9 0.6 2.8 1.4 0.2	5,841 16.4 14.1 15.2 35.2 37.3
Urban Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	98,959 205,405 8,468	810,635 100.0 98,171 203,162 8,093 1,209	307,248 98.9 96,577 201,711 7,840 1,120	1,120 0.4 688 356 49 17	1,130 0,4 312 694 109 15	762 0.2 430 243 55 34	875 0.1 164 148 40 28	100.0 98,012 202,859 8,056	295,545 95.3 94,565 192,567 7,342 1,071	2.9 549 8,134 373	121 16	4,813 1,6 2,645 1,839 251 78	460 0.1 164 198 74 24	309,524 100.0 97,883 202,559 7,928 1,160	271,202 87.6 91,494 172,274 6,449 985	7,329 2.4 645 6,480 229 25	80,993 10.0 5,744 23,849 1,250 150
Rural-nonfarm. Percent. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent	63,795 56,410	100.0 63,188 55,769 13,191	127,354 87.6 57,002 50,232 10,338 9,782		2,701 1,9 841 867 481 512	6,692 4,6 2,102 1,854 1,173 1,563	1,852 1,3 483 484 401 484	100.0 62,932 55,645 13,051	116,434 80.4 53,194 44,571 9,897 9,272	0.9 274 904 82	0.5 253 131 187	17.2 8,781 9,559 8,098	1,473 1,0 430 480 337 226		107,406 74.4 51,593 40,773 7,092 7,948	1,337 0,9 353 901 74 9	13,781 5,897
Rural-farm Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	18,875	5,167	18,010 68.2 12,712 3,721 624 953	18.8 2,840 519 160	65	559 209	140	100.0 18,590 5,141 1,128	14,901 54.5 10,124 2,807 499 871	0.8	0.8	42.3 7,980 2,090 554	1.6 260 94 44	18,527 5,129 1,130	18,870 58.0 9,877 2,681 476 836		46.1 8,551 2,920
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS									l						Ì		
BRIDGEPORT OITY Percent. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	10,711 28,625 851	100.0 10,621 28,283 805	\$9,578 99,1 10,467 28,078 791 42	0.1 31 19	0.5	0.2 55 23	0.5	100.0	37,596 94.5 10,270 26,544 741 43	7 4.4 0 86 4 1,60 2 6	0.1 5 14	0.8	0,1	100.0	32,646 82.3 9,857 22,075 674 40	9.2 84 1,140 40	14.5 658 5,017
BRIDGEFORT DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent		25,564 2,110	58,063 97.6 20,546 35,068 1,973 475	0.7 269 137 20	0.8 170 205 78	0.7 243 112 28	0.1	2 100.0 21,244 2 35,522	55,377 98.3 19,881 33,157 1,87: 460	8 8.1 1 11 7 1,68 8 5	1 0,1 5 30 1 11 8 10	1,162 625	0.2 5 5 4 5 4 5 5 5	100.0 21,218 35,481 1,979	49,678 84.0 19,318 28,319 1,632 405	2.9 121 1,208 40	13.7 1,779 5,954

Table 7.—WATER SUPPLY, TOILET, AND BATHING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940—Con. [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

-		And Market and Inc.			[Perc	ent not	snown y	vnere less t.	nan u.1]			·				-	
с. 			WA1	TER SUP	PLY				TOIL	ET FAC	ILITIES			BATI	HTUB OR S STRUCT	HOWER	IN
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Number	Running water in	Hand pump in	Run- ning water	Other water supply	No water supply	Number	Flush t in strue		Non- flush toilet	Outside toilet	No toilet	Number	Exciu-	Shared	None
		reporting	dwelling unit	dwell- ing unit	with- in 50 feet	within 50 feet	with- in 50 feet	reporting	Exclu- sive use	Shared	in struc- ture	or privy	or privy	reporting	sive use	Linesod	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued												:					
HARTFORD CITY	45,102	44,200	48,832	32	801	27	28	44,127	41,879	8,144	34	49	21	44,044	40,077	1,982	2,035
Percent	7,696	7,556	99,2 7,553	- 2	0.7	0.1	0.1	100.0	94.9	4.9	0.1	0.1	-	100.0	91.0	4.4	4.6
Owner occupied	\$6,557	35,872	35,524	10	289	25	1	7,549	7,495	42	8	9	1	7,587	7,434	48	55
Tenant occupied	798	722	705	-	12	25	24 3	35,813 715	93,676 658	2,048	31	40	18 *2	35,788	31,998	1,839	1,901
Vacant, not for sale or rent	51	50	50	-	<u>مر</u>	-	-	50	50	- 04	1	- 1	- 2	719 50	596 49	45	78
NEW BRITAIN CITY	17,874	17,129	17,106	10	6	- 4	8	16,989	16,681	264		28	11	10.010	15 100		1
Percent		100.0	99,9	0.1	-	-	-	100.0	98.2	1.6	5	0,2	0.1	17,017	15,190 89.8	277	1,550
Owner occupied	5,008		4,920	5	3	2	3	4,905	4,871	12	8	17	2	4,908	4,729	20	165
Tenant occupied	12,248	12,088	12,078 92	5	្រទ	ų –	-	11,976	11,706	249	2	11	8	12,002	10,868	254	1,380
Vacant, for sale or rent	16		16	i -]	- 1	1 ·	92	89	3	-	-		91	84	. 3	4
Vacant, not for sale or rent				"		-	-	16	15	-		-	1	16	15	-	1
DISTRICT	132,848	130,784	127,241	1,676	786	864	267	180,419	120,981	8,871	201	=		100 000			
Percent	200,040	100.0	97.9	1.8	0.6		0.2	100.0	92.8	2.6	0.2	5,466	400	130,093 100.0	114,566	3,086	12,441
Owner occupied	45,745		44,351	1,014	215		114	46,007	42,627	197	103	2,906	174	45,892	41,731	254	9.6 8.907
Tenant occupied	83,065	81,812	80,889	550	465	293	115	81,598	76,019	8,081	81	2,234	188	81,387	70,820	8,771	7,796
Vacant, for sale or rent	2,329	2,141	2,016	46	26		16	2,128	1,663	95	6	124	22	2,125	1,722	61	342
Vacant, not for sale or rent	709	692	485	66	30	89	22	686	452	-	11	202	21	689	298	-	396
NEW HAVEN CITY	44,190	43,776	43,670	23	62		8	48,755	41,902	1,642	8	166	37	43,677	38,068	881	4,728
Percent		100.0	99,8	0.1			-	100.0	95.8		-	0.4	0.1	100.0	87.2	2.0	10.8
Owner occupied	11,126		11,052	13	10			11,071	10,919	78	2	64	8	11,058	10,366	79	618
Tenant occupied	\$1,954		31,016	9	42				29,506		6	89	20	81,004	26,404	743	3,857
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,521	1,492	1,482	l ī				1,493 124	1,971	101	-	12	. 9	1,491	1,197	47	247
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1	100	1 10	1 1	-	-		1 104	700	1 17	-	-	-	124	101	12	11
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT	88,623	87,809	86,024	621	414			87,760	82,239		59	3,179	256	87,624	74,774	1,251	11,599
Percent	30,562	100.0	98.0 29.450	0.7	. 0.5		0.2	100.0 30.341	93.7 28,464		0.1	8.6 1,569	0.8	100.0	85.8	1.4	19.2
Owner occupied	51,206		50,265	178	180				47,885		18	1,101	83	80,321 50,688	27,944	185	2,792
Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	5,908		5,497	38	110				5,191		3	380	51	5,709	42,844 4,051	977	6,867
Vacant, not for sale or rent	947		812	23	14				759			129	15	. 906	535	13	358
WATERBURY CITY	25,985	25,795	25,635	63	30	52	15	25,772	25,122		7	230	38	25,723	23,719	330	1,674
Percent] -	100.0	99.4	0.2	0.1	0.2	0.1	100.0	97.5	1.5	1 -	0.9	0.1	100.0	92.2	1.3	6.5
Owner occupied	7,942		7,812	42	15				7,731			146	8	7,875	7,561	19	295
Tenant occupied	17,445		17,255	19	9				16,844		-	70	19	17,269	15,647	294	1,828
Vacant, for sale or rent	565		538	8	6	4 2			517 80		- 1	11	6	547	488	17	47
Vacant, not for sale or rent	33	32	30	-	-	2	-	33	80	-	-	. 3	-	32	28		4
WATERBURY DISTRICT	38,710		36,878	567	326		80	38,340	35,260		67	2,333	139	38,345	83,167	500	4,678
Percent		100.0	95.9	1.5	0.8		0.2		92.0		0.2	6.1	0.4	100.0	86.5	1.8	12.2
Owner occupied	14,472	14,415	13,601	328 178	156				12,981 21,372	55 465	30 18	1,256 802	47	14,872	12,658	67	1,647
Tenant occupied			22,308 776	178	47		12	22,714 878	727	465	2	104	57 25	22,705	19,699 659	419	2,598
Vacant, for sale or rent	1		198	39	43				180			171			151		207 231
Vacant, not for sale or rent	393	1 3	1 10	1 30	1. "	1	1	1		1		1	1	, ***		1. *	100

Table 8.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND LIGHTING EQUIPMENT BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

[For the total number of dwelling units, see table 6. Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

						NUI	MBER OF	ROOMS						5	LIGHTIN	G EQL	JIPMEN	т	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND	Median number		Ì						,						Electri	c		Kero-	
COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	of rooms	Number reporting	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Number	Per- cent	Gas	or gaso- line	Othe
THE STATE		_											÷						
Total	5.18	480,991	6,096	11,842	40,826	95,315	127,710	94,130	42,994	27,281		9,779		480,716	464,043			14,940	901
Owner occupied	6.05	179,495	567	1,484	4,676	19,090	37,650	47,780	25,958	18,102	8,169	6,808	9,217	179,453	172,790		286	6,061	316
White owners	6.05	178.247	562	1,459	4,643	18,939	37, 385	47,890	25,801	17,994	8,115	6,773	9,186	178,203	171,655		282	5,955	811
Nonwhite owners	5.87	1,248	5	25	38	151	265	390	157	108	48	35	31	1,250	1,195		4	106) 5
Tenant occupied	4.72	263,295	4,441	8,241	31,925	69,052	82,700		13,647	6,579	2,646	1,676	2,395	262,999	257,779		456	4,503	261
White tenants	4.78	256,125	4,928	8,002	30,736	66,456	80,622	39,366	19,488	6,493	2,613	1,653	2,979	255,874	251,126		446	4,068	294
Nonwhite tenants	4.29	7,170	118	289	1,189	2,596	2,078	627	159	86	33 (23	22	7,125	6,653		10	435	87
Vacant, for sale or rent	5.04	22,185	598	1,165	2,391	4,492	4,569	3,914	1,963	1,293	484	612	704	22,356	20,099		56	2,016	185
Vacant, not for sale or rent		16,006	490	952	1,834	2,681	2,791	2,443	1,426	1,307	459	683	940	15,908	13,975		34	2,360	139
Percent: Total	- 1	100.0	1.3	2.5	8.5	19.8	26.5	19.6	8,9	5.7	2.4	2.0	2.8	100.0	96.5		0.2	3.1	0.2
Owner occupied.	1 -	100.0	0.8	0.8	2.5	10,6	21.0	26.6	14.5	10.1	4.5	8.8	5.1	100.0	96.8	-	0.2	3.4	0.2
White owners	- 1	100.0	0.3	8.0	2.6	10.5	21.0	26.6	14.5	10.1	4.6	8.8	5.2	100.0	96.3		0.2	3.5	0.2
Nonwhite owners		100.0	0.4	2.0	2.5	12.1	21.2	\$1.3	12.6	8.7	3.8	2.8	2.5	100.0	90.8	- 1	0.3	8,5	0.4
Tenant occupied	. .	100.0	1.7	3.1	12.1	26.2	91.4	15.2	5.2	2.5	1.0	0.6	0.9	100.0	98.0	· •	0.2	1.7	0.1
White tenants		100.0	1.7	8.1	12,0	25.9	31.5	15.4	5.3	2.5	- 1.0]	0.6	0.9	100.0	98.1	-	0.2	1,6	0.1
Nonwhite tenants		100.0	1.6	3.3	16.6	86.2	29.0	8.7	2.2	1.2	0.5	0.3	0.3	100.0	93.4	-	0.1	6.1	0.4
Vacant, for sale or rent		100.0	2.7	5.8	10,8	20.2	20.6	17,6	8.8	5.8	2.2	2.8	3.2	100.0	89.9	-	0.8	9.0	0.8
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. – · –	100.0	8.1	5,9	11.5	16.7	17.4	15,8	8.9	8,2	2,9	-4.3	5.9	100.0	84.1	- 1	0.2	14.8	0.9
Urban	4.94	309,591	4.003	7.776	30,383	70,656	95,361	54,898	20,902	11,989	4,912	3,643	5,118	\$09,897	306,893	99.0	589	2,142	274
Percent		100.0	1.3	2.5	9.8	22.8	30.8	17.7	6.8	3.9	1.6	1.2	1.7	100.0	99.0	-	0.2	0,7	0.1
Owner occupied	5.83	97,901	160	559	2,284	11,845	25,086	27,033	12,940	8,250	3,458	2,725	3,566	97,884	97,115		169	539	67
White owners	5.88	97,106	159	549	8,264	11,751	24,880	26,805	12,846	8,182	3,419	2,705	8 546	97,087	96,350	99.2	160	515	62
Nonwhite owners	5.79	795		10	20	94	206	228	94	68	84	20	20	797	765	96.0	ន	24	5
Tenant occupied	4 61	202,576	3,612	6.725	26,903	56,719	68,096	26,479	7,401	3,855	1,298	728	1,260	202,801	200,310		384	1,460	147
White tenants	4.62	196,060	8,539	6,527	25,802	54,284	66,146	25,951	7,283	3,294	1,277	710	1,247	195,827	194,177		376	1,151	123
Nonwhite tenants	4.27	6,516	78	198	1,101	2,435	1,950	528	118	61	21	18	13	6,474	6,155		8	809	24
Vacant, for sale or rent	4.69	7,911	199	426	1,063	1,906	1,948	1,192	447	265	133	129	208	8,016	7,828	97.6	40	109	44
Vacant, not for sale or rent	5.49	1,203	32	66	89	186	296	194	114	119	28	61	- 64	1,196	1,145		1	1 84 '	1 18

473001 O - 42 - 3

Table 8.--NUMBER OF ROOMS AND LIGHTING EQUIPMENT BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940-Con.

[For the total number of dwelling units, see table 6. Percent not shown where less than 0.1, percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		<u></u>				NUN	IBER OF	ROOMS			-				LIGHTIN	G EQU	IPMEN	T	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND	Median number														Electri	ic]	Kero-	
COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	of rooms	Number reporting	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Number	Per- cent	Gas	sene or gaso- line	Other
THE STATE-Continued Rural-nonfarm Percent	5.68	145,075 100.0	1,735	9,451 2.4	9,466 6.5	22,498	29,197 20,1	34,980 24,1	18,378 12.7	11,581 8,0	4,799	3,998 2.8	4,992	145,038	196,531		169	7,948	390
Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners	6.16 5.93 5.21 5.22	62,959 62,564 995 55,583 54,984	312 308 4 698 658	724 711 13 1,296 1,259	1,978 1,961 18 4,581 4,502	6,173 6,126 47 11,515 11,370	10,705 10,648 57 13,618 13,497	17,665 17,514 151 12,687 12,595	10,072 10,020 52 5,694 5,654	6,850 6,817 33 2,781 2,757	3,001 2,993 8 1,135 1,123	2,364 2,364 2,854 10 734 731	3,120 3,112 8 844 838	62,958 62,564 394 55,562 54,965	94.1 60,521 60,293 328 53,174 52,691	96.3 96.4 83.2 95.7	0,1 68 67 1 61 60	5.5 2,183 2,116 65 2,294 2,124	0.9 86 86 93 90
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.49	599 13,181 18,402	40 310 415	37 615 816	79 1,246 1,666	145 2,455 2,955	121 2,472 2,402	92 2,578 2,050	40 1,411 1,201	24 924 1,026	12 809 354	3 425 475	6 386 642	597 18,200 13,318		80.9 87.0	1 15 25	110 1,585 1,946	9 111 100
Rural-farm Percent	6.93 7.38 7.38 5.47	26,315 100.0 18,635 18,577 58 5.136	358 1.4 95 95 - 131	615 2,3 201 199 2 220	1,027 3.9 419 418 1 441	2,161 8.2 1,072 1,062 10	3,152 12.0 1,859 1,857 2 986	4,252 16.2 3,082 3,071 11 827	8,714 14.1 2,946 2,935 11	8,711 14,1 3,002 2,995 7	2,041 7.8 1,709 1,703 6	2,138 8.1 1,719 1,714 5	3,146 12.0 2,531 2,528 8	26,281 100.0 18,611 18,552 59	21,119 80.4 15,054 15,012 42	- 80.9 80.9 -	75 0.8 55 55	4,850 18.5 3,339 3,828 17	237 0.9 163 163
White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	5.49 	5,135 5,081 55 1,143 1,401	131 126 5 89 43	220 216 4 124 70	441 432 9 82 85	918 802 16 131 140	988 979 7 154 153	827 620 7 144 199	552 551 105 111	449 442 1 104 168	213 213 42 77	214 212 2 58 147	291 288 3 110 214	5,136 5,082 54 1,140 1,894		83.8	11 10 1 1 8	809 793 16 922 880	21 21 30 23
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	· .														1				
BRIDGEPORT CITY Percent	4.71 5.55 5.55 5.70 4.43 4.44	89,594 100.0 10,570 10,440 130 28,197 27,314	958 2.4 28 27 1 842 833	984 2.5 71 68 3 827 801	4,674 11.8 341 388 3 4,241 4,070	10,618 26.8 1,652 1,633 19 6,814 8,464	12,372 31,2 3,069 3,038 31 9,102 8,877	5,438 13.7 2,544 2,504 40 2,788 2,724	2,055 5.2 1,201 1,188 13 821 806	1,168 2.9 760 750 10 886 378	502 1.9 344 338 6 148 147	521 0.8 215 213 9 87 85	504 1.3 344 343 1 135 135	39,605 100.0 10,574 10,442 182 28,186 27,315	39,324 99.3 10,504 10,378 126 27,985 27,160	99.3 99.4 95.5 99.3	75 0.2 15 15 58 57	184 0.5 50 47 3 131 69	22 0.1 5 2 3 12 9
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.17 4.44	683 784 43	9 88 -	26 86	171 87 5	350 189 13	231 183 12	64 108 8	15 31 2	13 20 2	1 8 2	2 17 1	1 22	871 803 42	825	94.7	· 1 2	42	3 5 -
BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners	5.79	100.0 21,210 21,040	1,054 1,8 56 55	1,244 8.1 157 154	5,945 10.0 685 678	14,207 23.9 2,892 2,865	16,546 28.1 5,108 5,070	10,461 17.6 5,881 5,881	4,231 7.1 2,675 2,657	2,577 4.3 1,685 1,671	1,096 1.8 773 766	765 1.9 516 513	1,103 1,9 782 780		58,628 98.9 21,024 20,861	99.0	97 0.2 21 21	473 0.8 172 167	65 0.1 16 12
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	5.68 4.51 4.53 4.18 4.75 5.74	170 85,441 84,481 960 2,108 575	1 898 884 14 99 1	9 981 902 29 147 9	7 4,985 4,803 182 240 35	27 10,751 10,378 373 450 114	88 10,968 10,722 246 467 108	50 4,153 4,079 74 321 106	18 1,373 1,352 21 140 43	14 706 690 16 113 73	7 275 274 1 27 21	8 171 169 2 48 30	2 230 228 2 2 51 40	172 35,445 34,499 946 2,088	35,112 34,218 894 2,010		- 73 72 1 2	5 240 198 47 49 12	4 20 16 4 27 2
HARTFORD CITY Percent	4.65 5.98	44,058 100.0 7,558	1,376 9.1 9	2,005 4.6 22	6,890 15.6 76	9,742 22.1 568	18,599 80.9 2,181	5,820 13.2 1,925	1,810 4.1 986	988 2.2 586	523 1.2 341	478 1.1 362	827 1.9 5 44	44,035 100.0 7,552	43,827 99.5 7,685	1 1	71 0.2 9	116 0.8 5	21 8
White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Yacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	5.98 5.98 4.38 4.38 4.38 4.38 4.38	7,439 114 35,741 84,047 1,694 710 49	9 - 1,326 1,322 4 40 1	20 2 1,912 1,870 42 66 5	76 6,674 6,433 241 135 5	562 6 9,001 8,367 634 167 6	2,144 87 11,248 10,631 617 157 18	1,896 28 3,804 3,688 116 82 8	928 13 851 828 23 22 1	578 10 379 573 6 14 2	338 8 175 170 5 6 1	358 4 108 104 4 4	538 6 263 261 2 17	7,438 114 35,729 34,042 1,687 704 50	118 35,550 38,901 1,649	99.6 97.7 98.4	8 54 54 8	5 109 80 29 2	8 18 7 9 1 1
NEW ERITAIN CITY Percent	4.78	17,024 100.0 4,900	104 0.6 6	167 - 1.0 22	1,463 8.6 108	4,987 29.3 838	6,501 38.2 1,668	2,198 12.9 1,115	771 4.5 519	412 2.4 308	149 0.9 110	127 0.7 108	145 0.9 115	17,051 100.0 4,907	16,952 99.4	99.4	82 0.2 10	54 0.8 8	13 0.1 2
White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	5.89 4.56 4.56 4.54	4,887 19 12,024 11,921 105 84	6 98 97 1	22 142 141 1 3	108 1,339 1,825 14 11	831 2 4,128 4,094 34 28	1,658 4,818 4,778 40 18	1,112 8 1,068 1,058 10 10	510 \$ 250 250	308 100 98 2	110 36 85 1 8	108 17 17	114 1 28 28	4,894 13 12,036 11,931 105 98	4,874 18 11,958 11,655	99.6 - 99.4 99.4 99.4	10 10 22 22	8 45 45	2 11 9 2
Vacant, not for sale or rent HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN DISTRICT Percent	5.07	16 130,280 100,0	- 2,001 1.5	3,250 2.5	5	3 26,302	3 38,397 29.5	2 25,926	2 10,260	5,968	- 2,501	1 1,965	2,490	15 130,202	16 128,399	- 98.6	818	- 1,469	- 116
Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	6.01 6.01 5.89 4.66 4.67	45,996 45,707 289 81,488 79,416	107 105 2 1,612 1,766	512 302 10 2,777 2,722	835 830 5 10,610 10,324	20,370	10,525 10,461 64 27,281 26,564	19,4 13,200 18,107 93 11,672 11,504	3,217	4.6 4,846 4,824 82 1,509 1,492	1,9 1,882 1,872 10 570 562	1.5 1,557 1,551 6 842 898	1.9 1,872 1,862 10 589 587	45,672 290 81,484 79,369	80,584 78,599	98.3 98.3 90.7 99.0 99.0	0.2 75 74 1 129 129	1.1 664 630 26 666 597	0.1 48 48 55 44
Vacant, for sale or rent	4.39	685	26 68 20	55 102 59	286 289 116	754 473 175	717 481 110	168 375 79	85 156 42	17 82 81	8 37 12	4 43 28	2 61 18			96.4 86.1	- 18 1	69 50 89	11 18 6
Very Haven City Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	4.75 5.68 5.69 5.64 4.50	43,673 100.0 11,043 10,689 154 81,039	502 1.1 11 11 459	1,237 2.8 52 51 1 1,081	4,863 11.1 272 266 6 4,332	11,653 26.7 1,563 1,543 20 9,668	14,542 38.8 3,319 3,274 45 10,681	5,841 12.2 2,292 2,257 85 2,879	2,202 5.0 1,282 1,265 17 867	1,320 3.0 898 683 15 873	684 1.6 470 463 7 190	480 1.1 348 348 5 109	849 1.9 536 533 3 260	10,891	49,292 99,2 10,985 10,839 152 30,724	- 99.4 99.5 97.4	107 0.2 37 36 1 60	206 0.5 17 14 3 186	88 0.1 8 9 14
White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	4.58 4.30 4.44 4.61	29,441 1,598 1,468	445 14 81 11	1,038 40 98 11	4,078 259 250 9	9,068 600 394	10,841 480 379 23	2,748 181 154 16	835 82 44	858 15 88 11	184 6 24	109 108 7 20 8	254 6 51	29,892 1,592 1,484	29,224 1,500 1,464	99.4 94.2	58 2 10	99 87 \$	11 3 7 4

Table 8.-NUMBER OF ROOMS AND LIGHTING EQUIPMENT BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940-Con.

[For the total number of dwelling units, see table 6. Percent not shown where less than 0.1, percent and median not shown where base is less than 100] . NUMBER OF ROOMS LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Mediar AREA Other CITIE

			16					4		1 .									
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	number of rooms	Number	1 .,	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Innumber	ic Per- cent	Gas	Kero- sene or gaso-	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued		1 . ¹															i	line	-
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant, occupied White tenants	5.87 5.87 5.69 4.62	87,688 100.0 30,810 30,007 303 50,584 48,688	704 0.8 68 68 560 535	1,965 2.2 191 186 5 1,409 1.349		22.7 3,66B 3,632 86 14,965	29.2 7,349 7,256 83 16,902	18,6 8,338 8,245 93 6,527	7,038 8.0 4,232 4,199 33 2,116	4.7	1,538 1,8 1,071 1,062 9 351	1,197 1.4 821 813 8 230	1,526 1,7 1,035 1,032 3 356	67,561 100.0 30,290 29,986 304 50,630	86,183 98.4 29,846 29,567 879 49,987	98.5 98.6 91.8	0.2 84 82	1,073 1.2 833 810 23	
Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	4.25	1,996 5,778	25 40	60 309	322 593	14,180 785	554	6,359 168	2,075 41	949 20	344 7	223 7	349 7	48,639	48,137	99.0	102	507 372	

1,241

5,066

19.6

2,365

8 2,604 2,572

7.853

20.4

4,208

3,489 3,458 36 134

14

22

32 93

4

200

576

114

1,354

5.2

838

5 476

470

6 39

1

2,602

1,777

6.8

, 753 746

7 59 13

14,965 14,180 785 1,150 103

5,537

21.4 988

983

4,431 4,263 168

112

8,299

21.6 1,886

6,128 5,957

171 210 75

595 78

7.8

150 150

1,791 1,728 63 76

2

401

400 1,881

2,347 2,281 66 683 672

191 75

1,168

9,616

97.1

2,46

2,442 23 6,984 6,772

212

154

12,490

32.5

3.691

3,668

8,505 8,287 218 236

58

13

215

102 14

254

1.0 190 189

56 56

8

573

1.5

432

431

124 123

1 13

357 66

749

2.9

506 504

2

215

212

4 27

1,529

4.0

.101

384 360

4 84 10

1,097

126 116

20 19

187 274

0.7 140 139

1 38 38

5

422

1.1 328 327

75 73

15 6

1.1 211

211

534

1.4

411 411

100 99

1 15

8

50,630 48,639 1,991

5,719

25,691

100.0

7,896

45 17,219 16,718 501 544

38,317

100.0

14,394 14,388

22.652

22,130

522

883

388

56

32

Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.

Percent

White tenants.

Nonwhite tenants

Percent

Owner occupied White owners.... Nonwhite owners...

Tenant occupied.... White tenants....

Nonwhite tenants..

Vacant, for sale or rent.

Vacant, not for sale or rent.

WATERBURY DISTRICT

WATERBURY CITY

48,688 1,996 5,778 916

25.820

100.0

7,916

7,871

17,323

501

549

38,405

100.0

14,414 14,358 56 22,763

22.241

522 892

336

45

5.16

4.95

5.62

4.75 4.76 4.52

4.89

5.04

5.75

5.75

4.74

4.53 4.75 3.87

151

0.6

12 12

-96 130

1

246

0.6

48 42

177 170

7 7 20

309 56

612 2,020

2.4

51 51

585 526

9 24

2

903 2,954

2.4 137 137

11 38

45

Table 9.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD AND REFRIGERATION EQUIP., BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

[Median not shown where base is less than 100]

		Me-							······					1				
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All occupied dwelling	dian num-		· ·		NUMBE	R OF PE	RSONS I	N HOUSE	HOLD		,		. I	REFRÍGERA	TION EQU	IPMENT	
	units	ber of persons	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Mechan-	Ice	Other	None
THE STATE	· .		· ·						· · · · ·	- <u> </u>				·[·
Total Owner occupied. White owners Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Percent: Total. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners.	190,364 1,265 267,053 259,755 7,298	3.37 3.51 3.52 3.34 3.28 3.28 3.28 3.21 -	27,124 10,329 10,205 124 16,795 16,027 .768 5.0 5.7 5.7 9.8	106,926 40,992 40,675 317 65,934 64,088 1,846 23.8 22.6 22.6	38,979 38,750 229 65,119 63,657 1,462 23,2 21,5 21,5	88,220 35,593 35,399 194 52,627 51,548 1,079 19.7 19.6 19.6	55,429 24,566 24,414 152 30,862 30,082 780 12,4 13,5 13,5	31,342 14,511 14,406 105 16,931 16,363 469 7.0 8.0 8.0 8.0	7,897 7,838 64 8,873 8,536 337 3.7 4.3 4.3	4,257 4,221 36 4,730	4,691 2,171 2,149 2,520 2,367 153 1.0 1.2 1,2	2,430 1,114 1,103 11 1,316 1,217 99 0.5 0,6 0.6	2,666 1,220 1,209 11 1,446 1,354 92 0.6 0.7 0.7	440,788 178,773 177,528 1,245 262,015 254,916 7,099 100,0 100,0	270,902 122,400 121,749 651 148,502 146,758 1,744 61.5 68.5 68.5	143,822 45,515 45,029 486 98,307 93,563 4,744 32.6 25.5	1,634 1,628 12 1,454 1,390 64 0.7 0.9	9,128 96 13,752 13,205 547 5.2 5.2
Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	100.0 100.0 100.0		6.3 6.2 10.5	25.1 24.7 24.7 25.3	18.1 24.4 24.5 20.0	15.3 19.7 19.8 14.8	12.0 11.6 11.6 10.7	6.3 6.3 6.4	5.1 8.3 3.3 4.6	2.8 1.8 1.7 2.9	1.7 0.9 0.9 2.1	0.9 0.5 0.5 1.4	0.9 0.5 0.5 1.3	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	52.3 56,7 57.6 24.6	25.4 39.0 37.5 36.7	0.9 1.0 0.6 0.5	5.1 7.7 5.2 5.2
Urban. Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants.	304,364 	3.37 3.63 3.68 3.38 3.27 3.27 3.27 3.20	17,532 5,8 4,719 4,648 71 12,813 12,151 662	72,410 23.8 20,991 20,785 206 51,419 49,718 1,701	71,287 23.4 21,269 21,125 144 50,018 48,661 1,357	60,082 19,7 19,972 19,839 133 40,110 89,131 979	37,834 12.4 14,190 14,097 93 23,644 22,945 699	81,298 7,0 8,355 8,282 73 12,943 12,521 422	11,283 3.7 4,509 4,469 40 6,774 6,467 807	6,046 2,0 2,416 2,394 22 3,630 3,438 192	3,154 1,0 1,215 1,204 11 1,939 1,799 140	1,624 0,5 624 617 7 1,000 909 91	1,814 0,6 699 691 8 1,115 1,035 80	299,040 100.0 97,529 96,735 794 201,511 195,059 6,452	130,769 60,4 67,912 67,466 446 112,857 111,291 1,566	55,8 106,013 35,5 26,502 26,191 311 79,511 75,093	0.4 314 312 2 798 751	7.7 11,146 3.7 2,801 2,766 35 8,345 7,919
Rural-nonfarm Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied. White tenants Nonwhite tenants	120,205 100.0 63,795 63,397 898 56,410 55,799 611	3.31 3.32 3.32 3.26 3.30 3.30 3.30 3.34	7,976 6.6 4,415 4,372 49 3,561 3,467 94	96 13,414	23.3 14,011 13,932 79 13,969	23,802 19,8 12,300 12,247 53 11,502 11,411 91	14,347 11.9 7,833 7,784 49 6,514 6,439 75	7,951 6,6 4,421 4,393 28 3,530 3,485 45	4,224 3.5 2,353 2,330 23 1,871 1,844 27	2,207 1.8 1,226 1,213 13 981 960 21	1,125 0,9 614 606 8 511 498 13	578 0.5 303 300 3 275 268 7	577 0.5 295 292 3 282 271 11	118,092 100,0 62,713 62,320 393 55,379 54,787 592	77,553 65.7 44,546 44,362 184 33,007 32,846	4,413 31,250 26.5 13,039 13,784 155 17,311 17,000	47 1,120 0.9 606 601 5 514 498	426 8,169 6,9 3,622 3,578 49 4,547 4,443
Rural-farm Percent	24,118 100.0 18,875 18,816 59 5,238 5,181 57	3.62 3.67 3.67 3.47 3.47	1,616 6,7 1,195 1,185 10 421 409 12	5,078 21.1 3,977 3,962 15 1,101 1,088 13	4,831 20,0 3,699 3,693 6 1,132 1,122 10	4,336 18.0 3,321 8,313 8 1,015 1,006 9	3,247 13.5 2,543 2,533 10 704 698 6	2,093 8.7 1,735 1,731 4 358 357 1	1,263 5.2 1,035 1,034 1 228 225 8	734 3.0 615 614 119 118 118 1	412 1.7 342 889 3 70 70 70	228 0,9 187 186 1 41 40 1	275 1.1 226 226 - 49 48 1	23,656 100.0 18,531 18,473 58 5,125 5,070 55	1.61 12,580 53.2 9,942 9,941 21 2,638 2,621 17	311 6,559 27.7 5,074 5,054 20 1,485 1,485 1,465 20	16 856 3.6 714 709 5 142 141 141	104 ⁴ 3,661 15.5 2,801 2,789 12 860 843 17

90

0.1 27 27

18 12

12

0.1 9 9

10

78

0.5 28 0.1 4 4

28

90 73 17

4

1.6

238

42 123 19

0.2 14 14

27 27

1

52 605 41

0.1

19 19 261 261

82 32

1

1,850 92.9 5,518 96.5

5,518 96.5

25.507 99.8

99.3 -7,850 99.4 7,805 99.4

45

17,089 99.2 16,606 99.3 483 96.4 537 98.7

31

87,619 98.2

14,105 98.0

14,049 98.0

14,049 98.0 56 22,367 98.7 21,865 98.8 502 96.2 848 96.0 299 77.1

98.2

Table 9.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD AND REFRIGERATION EQUIP., BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940—Con. [Median not shown where base is less than 100]

in a faith fan a faith a sta a faith a faith a sta a faith a	, 	[]	م <u>سند باروی می</u>	-			e snown							ر بر المرکم میں الم می				
AREA, TENURE, AND	Ail	Me- dian				NUMBER	OF PER	SONS IN	HOUSE		•			R	EFRIGERA	CION EQUI	PMENT	
COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	dwelling units	num- ber of persons	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	g	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Mechan- ical	Ice	Other	None
CITIES AND METROPOLI- TAN DISTRICTS																		
BRIDGEPORT CITY	\$9,336 100.0	8.53	2,273	9,644 24.5	9,372 23.6	7,609 19.3	4,820 12.3	2,657 6.8	1,379 3.5	765 1.9	874 1.0	205 0.5	238 0.6	38,391 100.0	19,470 50,7	17,340 45.2	128	1,458 3,8
Owner occupied White owners	10,711	3.64 3.64	505 495	2,240 2,213	2,320	2,103 2,074	1,589	907 893	493 489	278 266	125 123	69 67	87 86	10,507	6,671 6,608	3,547 3,486	31 30	258 253
Nonwhite owners	152	3.67 3.23	10 1,768	27 7,404	24 7,052	29 5,506	12 9,231	14	4 886	7 492	2 249	2 186	1 151	130 27,884	63 12,799	61 13,793	1 92	5 1,200
White tenants	27,727 898	8.23	1,685 83	7,145 259	6,569 183	5,887 119	5,145 86	1,685 64	855 81	465 27	\ 229 20	121 15	140 11	27,014 870	12,657 142	13,116 677	88 4	1,153
BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT	57,478	3.37	2,987	13,816	18,678	11,504	7,213	3,911	2,058	1,125	549	306	331	56,222	31,032	82,985	210	2,045
Percent Owner occupied	100.0 21,511	3.60	5.2 931	24.0 4,628	23.8 4,740	20.0 4,428	12.5 3,062	6.8 1,729	3.6 938	2.0 519	1.0 254	0.5	0.6	100.0 21,110	55.2 13,963	40.8 6,473	0.4 88	8.6 586
White owners Nonwhite owners	21,339 172	3.60 8,76	920 11	4,589 39	4,713 87	4,888 85	3,042 20	1,713 16	930 8	511 3 8	251 3	133 3	149	20,940 170	13,883 80	6,391 82	87 1	579
Tenant occupied White tenants	35,967 34,992	3.25 8.26	2,056 1,961	9,188 8,912	8,93P 8,744	7,081 6,952	4,151 4,055	2,182 2,114	1,120 1,087	606 577	295 271	170 151	180 168	35,112 34,168	17,069 16,911	16,462 15,738	122 118	1,459 1,401
Nonwhite tenants	975 44,253	8.10 3.27	95 8,162	276 11,025	194 10,253	129 8,562	96 5,166	68 2,858	93 1,490	29 791	24 400	19 209	12 836	944 42,999	158 29,615	724 11,819	4 136	58 1,229
Percent	100.0	3.76	7.1 301	24.9 1.481	23.2 1.642	19.3 1,635	11.7 1,150	6.5 698	8.4 365	1.8	0.9	0.5	0.8 85	100.0	69.3 6,240	27.5 1,206	0.3	2.9 71
White owners Nonwhite owners	7,577	8.76	296 5	1,453 28	1,615	1,613	1,137	666 12	962 3	184	96 4	. 50	85	7,419	6,158 82	1,176	9	70 1
Tenant occupied White tenants	86,557 34,808	3,18	2,861	9,545 9,116	8,611 8,263	6,927 6,686	4,016	2,160 2,045	1,125 1,034	604 546	300 267	157 187	251 229	85,479 38,808	23,575	10,613 9,537	127 120	1,158
Nonwhite tenants	1,749	S.40	184	429	848	291	199	114	91	58	93	30	22	1,665	507	1,075	7	75
NEW BRITAIN CITY	17,256		603 3.5	8,487 20.2	4,123 23.9	9,654 21.2	2,457 14.2	1,446 8.4	704	416 2.4	198 1.1	102 0.6	66 0.4	16,853	9,695 57.5	6,295 37.4	76 0.5	787
Owner occupied	5,008		169 168	900 899	1,096 1,095		797 793	492 492	234 232	129 129	62 62	41. 41	22 22	4,867 4,854	3,335 3,327	1,345 1,841	14	173 178
Nonwhite owners	13	- 1	1 434	1 2,567	1 3,027	2,588	4	- 954	2 470	287	186	- 61	44	13	8 6,360	4 4,950	- 62	1 614
White tenants Nonwhite tenants	12,141	8.53 5.69	429 5	2,565 82	3,004 23	2,570	1,641	947 7	466	284 S	183	60 1	42	11,883	6,829 81	4,883	62	60 9 5
HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN DISTRICT	129,810	9.41	7,032	80,032	80,678	26,157	16,392	9,256	4,828	2,619	1,894	705	822	l i	86,086	85,258	570	4,951
Owner occupied	100.0		5.4	28.1 9,758	28.6 10,883	20.2 9,645	12.6	7.1 3,919	3.7 2,081	2.0 1,119	1.0	0.5	0.6	100.0	67.9 84,694	27.8 9,383	0.4	3.9 1,532
White owners Nonwhite owners	46,450	8.68	1,975	9,694	10,817	9,596	6,614 89	\$,894 25	2,070	1,112	542	296	340	45,517	34,526 168	9,287 96	193	
Tenant occupied White tenants	83,065 80,931	8.30	5,037 4,862	20,274	20,290	16,512	9,789 9,497	5,387	2,747 2,646	1,500 1,429	744	405 368	480 445	81,060	51,398 50,786	25,875 24,588	874 350	
Nonwhite tenants	2,134	5.97	175	519	430	343	242	140	101	71	41	37	35	2,039	606	1,287	24	122
Percent	42,480	-	8,032 7.1	10,897 24.5	9,514	7,878	5,207 12.3	2,927 6.9	1,587 9.7	863 2.0	512 1.2	274	289	41,951	23,956 57.1	16,707 89.8	124	1,164
Owner occupied White owners	11,126	8.69	624 603	8,272 2,233	2,289 2,258	2,122	1,649	984 970	533 527	811 308	154 154	86 86	84 83	11,019 10,856	7,454 7,364	3,356 3,291	18 18	185 183
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied) 159 31,354	8.21	21 2.408	89 8,125	36 7,225	18 5,738	21 3,558	14 1,943	6 1,054	8 552	358	189	1 205	157	90 16,502	65 13,951	106	979
White tenants Nonwhite tenants	29,737 1,617	3.22 2.94	2,213 195	7,656 469	6,897 328	5,544 194	3,406 152	1,847 96	975 79	515 37	321 97	175 13	189 17	29,348 1,590	16,078 424	12,267 1,084	99 7	904 .75
NEW HAVEN DISTRICT Percent	81,768		5,009	19,637 24.0	18,842 28,0		10,059 12.3	5,658 6.9	\$,015	1,592	920	470	468		48,389	29,484	340	2,548
Owner occupied	30,562	8.55	1,672	6,796 6,659	6,551 6,498	6,104	4,220	2,483 2,454	9.7 1,315 1,301	1.9 711 705	1.1	0.6	0,6		59.9 20,694	36.5 8,585	0.4	8.1 764 749
Nonwhite owners	\$08 51,206	8.81	34 8,987	12,901	58	89	48	29	14	6	894	187	181	29,900 305	20,541 153	8,450 135	160	15
Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	49,185	3.27	8,088 249	12,338	11,887	9,747	5,644 195	8,169 8,046 128	1,700 1,600 100	881 833 48	528 476 47	283 266 17	282 258 24	48,565	27,695 27,203 492	20,898 19,593 1,866	176 170 8	
MATERBURY CITY	25,387		1,081	5,579	5,945	5,290	3,326	1,979	995	581	31.0	140	161	25,086	15,411	8,762	56	657
Percent Owner occupied	100.0	8.77	4,3	22.0	23.4	1,654	13.1	7.8 722	3.9 377	2.3	1.2	0,6	0.6		61,4 5,616	84,9 2,012	0.2 22	3.4 216
Nonwhite owners	7,897	5) -	279 8	1,603	1,621	13	1,198 3	719	374	228 1	. ຂ	53 1	78	45	5,587 29	1,998 14	22	214
White tenants Nonwhite tenants	17,440	8,41	799 767 82	8,890	4,819 4,204 115	3,527	2,125 2,065 60	1,257 1,222 35	618 589 29	389	188	76	80	16,722	9,795 9,681 114	6,750 6,389 361	34 83	541 619 22
WATERBURY DISTRICT	37,380	8.48	1,663	8,403	8,785	7,754	4,826	2,828	1,429	884	426	192	240	36,998	22,856	12,099.	186	1,852
Percent Owner occupied	100.0	8.69			28.5 2,995	8,022	12.9 2,098	7.6 1,243	3.6 672	878	198		126	14,346	61.8 9,910	82.7 3,588	0.5	5.0 745
White ownersNonwhite owners	14,416	մ՝ -) 5	8,036 12	2,986	13	2,095	1,236	668	2	195	87	126	14,290	9,875 35	3,571 17	103	741
Tenant occupied White tenants	22,384	L 8.96	1,022	5,278		4,628	2,666	1,585 1,549	757 724	487	217	98	106	22,647	12,945	8,511 8,138	88 88	1,081
Nonwhite tenants	524	L 3.75	87	77	120	110	62	36	83	19	11			519	119	873	1	

Table 10.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY PERSONS PER ROOM, COOKING FUEL, AND RADIO, BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

[For the total number of occupied dwelling units, see table 9]

		NUM	BER OF F	ERSONS	PER RO	ом	مربع المرتعة .				COOKING	FUEL	TALL 14/14			RAI	DIO
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Number reporting	0.50 or less	0.51 to 0.75	0.76 to 1.00	1.01 to 1.50	1.51 to 2.00	2.01 or more	Number reporting	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Elec- tricity	Kero- sene or	Other	None	Number	With
THE STATE Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	263,295 256,125 7,170 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	158,191 82,201 81,606 595 75,990 73,935 2,155 35.7 45.8 45.8 45.8 47.7 28,9 28.8 80.1	44,104 242 73,790 72,197 1,598 26.7 24.7 24.7 19.4 28.0 28.2	\$5,581 \$5,326 255 73,790 72,105 1,685 24.7 19.8 19.8 20.4 28,0 28,2	13,440 18,816 124 28,857 27,841 1,016 9.6 7.5 7.5 9.9 9.9 11.0 10.9	545 2.8 1.8 1.8 2.2	2,395 720 715 5 1,675 1,499 176 0.5 0.4 0.5 0.4 0.4 0.4 0.6 0.6 2.5	440,894 176,726 177,464 1,242 265,168 255,079 7,089 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	85,568 16,004 15,771 238 19,559	17,847 17,721 125 10,461 10,130 331 6.4 10.0 10.0 10.1 4.0 4.0	266,683 96,896 96,977 169,787 169,787 168,021 1,766 60.5 54.2 54.3 41.8 64.8 64.8 65.9 24.9	82,098 20,440 20,888 57 11,653	24,009 23,741 268 42,331 40,210 2,121 15.0 13.4	10,505 3,325 3,288 37 7,280 6,794 486 2.4 1.9 1.9 1.9 1.9 2.8 2.7 6.9	205 203 2	436,165 176,949 175,726 1,223 259,216 252,270 6,946 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	417,259 169,635 168,526 1,109 247,624 241,461 6,163 95.9 95.9 95.9 90.7 95.5 95.7 88.7
Urban Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants.	97,901	94,580 31,5 40,576 40,198 378 54,004 52,054 1,950	26.9 24,352 24,193 24,193 159 56,587	80,986 27.0 21,682 21,723 159 59,104 57,571 1,533	10.8 8,658 8,575 78	9,824 3.3 2,013 1,995 18 7,811 7,322 489	1,824 0.6 425 422 3 1,999 1,241 158	298,999 100.0 97,378 96,585 798 201,621 195,174 6,447	22,782 7.6 7,981 7,882 149 14,801 12,674 2,127	1.7 2,100 2,078 22 2,964	219,375 73.4 71,272 70,838 434 148,103 146,411 1,692	12,111 4.1 6,645 6,617 28 5,466 5,485 31	30,998 10,4 7,442 7,316 126 23,556 21,661 1,895	7,638 2,6 1,781 1,749 32 5,857 5,879 478	1,031 0.3 157 155 2 874 819 55	295,820 100.0 96,466 95,681 785 199,854 193,042 6,312	285,068 96.4 93,789 93,057 732 191,279 185,631
Rural-nonfarm Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	118,542 100,0 62,959 62,564 895 55,583 54,984 599	51,872 43.8 31,781 31,595 186 20,091 19,908 183	81,488 26,6 15,557 15,485 72 15,981 15,812 119	85 19,878	8,419 7,1 3,710 3,669 41 4,709 4,619 90	2,132 1.8 902 893 9 1,230 1,182 48	456 0.4 812 210 8 244 226 18	118,191 100.0 62,764 62,371 393 55,427 54,840 587	10,804 9.1 6,502 6,422 80 4,302 4,164 138	11,031 9,3 5,626 5,557 69 5,405	45,400 38.4 24,194 24,112 82 81,206 21,134 72	17,346 14.6 11,672 11,646 26 5,674 5,654	S0,785 26.0 18,402 13,271 131 17,333 17,123	2,643 2.2 1,326 1,821 5 1,317 1,309	232 0.2 42 42 190 184	115,899 100.0 62,093 61,711 882 54,806 54,826	5,648 111,445 95.8 59,553 59,221 382 51,892 51,416
Rural-farm. Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants.	28,771 100.0 18,635 18,577 58 5,136 5,081 55	11,789 49.4 9,844 9,813 31 1,895 1,875 22	5,709 24.0 4,437 4,426 11 1,272 1,262 10	4,210 17.7 2,902 2,891 11 1,308 1,297 11	1,554 6.5 1,077 1,078 5 477 473 4	444 1.9 292 292 152 144 8	115 0.5 83 85 52 32	23,704 100,0 18,584 18,528 56 5,120 5,065 55	1,977 8.3 1,521 1,517 4 456	12,213	72 1,908 8.0 1,430 1,427 8 478 478 476 8	20 2,696 11,1 2,128 2,120 8 519 511 2	210 4,607 19.4 3,165 3,154 11 1,442 1,426 16	8 924 1.4 218 218 218 - 106 106	6 99 0.2 6 6 5 39 93 93	580 25,446 100.0 18,390 18,334 56 5,056 5,056 5,002 54	476 20,746 88.5 16,293 16,248 45 4,453 4,453 4,414 89
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS BRIDGEPOET OITY Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	88,767 100.0 10,570 10,440 180 28,197 27,314 883	11,124 28,7 4,049 3,992 57 7,075 6,806 269	10,881 26.8 2,587 2,561 26 7,794 7,587 207	10,871 28,0 2,589 2,562 27 8,262 8,100 162	4,415 11.4 1,046 1,030 16 3,869 3,237 132	1,686 4.8 246 243 3 1,440 1,371 69	290 0.7 53 52 1 287 213 24	88,511 100.0 10,515 10,884 181 27,996 27,126 670	3,477 9.0 986 962 24 2,491 2,219 272	163 0.4 65 61 4 98 85 13	28,279 73.4 6,012 7,942 70 20,267 20,068 199	358 0.9 240 240 - 118 115 3	9.7 785 766 19 2,945	2,853 6.1 403 891 12 1,950 1,776 174	151 0.4 24 22 2 127 111 16	S8,184 100.0 10,446 10,315 191 27,738 26,879 859	36,826 96.4 10,157 10,039 118 26,669 25,903 766
BRIDGEFORT DISTRICT Percent	56,651 100.0 21,210 21,040 170 35,441 34,481 960	18,052 31.9 8,645 8,578 67 9,407 9,116 291	15,479 27,8 5,440 5,401 39 10,089 9,817 222	14,732 25.0 4,692 4,653 39 ,10,040 9,839 201	5,987 10,5 1,870 1,852 18 4,067 9,924 143	2,080 8,7 462 456 6 1,618 1,541 77	371 0.7 101 100 1 270 244 26	56,307 100.0 21,104 20,935 171 35,203 34,260 943	5,107 9,1 2,112 2,076 86 2,995 2,700 295	717 1.3 486 476 8 231 214 17	38,172 678 13,737 13,658 79 24,435 24,435 24,229 212	2,484 4.4 1,746 1,745 1 738 738 5	12.0 2,304 2,271 33 4,433	2,913 5.2 691 679 12 2,222 2,041 181	177 0.3 28 26 2 149 131 18	55,754 100.0 20,898 20,728 170 34,856 33,929 927	53,910 96.7 20,354 20,201 153 39,556 82,780 826
HARTFORD CITY Percent	43,294 100.0 7,558 7,439 114 35,741 34,047 1,694	10,771 24.9 8,108 3,058 50 7,663 7,186 477	12,221 28.2 1,927 1,899 28 10,294 9,910 384	13,449 S1.1 1,818 1,794 24 11,681 11,218 418	4,920 11,4 597 587 10 4,323 4,075 248	1,635 S.8 86 84 2 1,549 1,410 139	298 0.7 17 17 281 248 33	43,157 100.0 7,532 7,418 114 35,625 33,946 1,679	2,401 5.6 271 258 19 2,130 1,472 658	188 0,4 30 28 2 158 158 129 29	33,335 77.2 5,888 5,817 71 27,447 27,150 297	3,468 8.0 1,126 1,111 15 2,342 2,328 14	8,344 7.7 194 184 10 3,150 2,510 640	294 0.7 15 13 278 242 86	127 0.3 7 7 120 115 5	42,609 100.0 7,434 7,322 112 35,175 33,545 1,630	41,374 97.1 7,320 7,210 110 84,054 82,516 1,588
NEW BRITAIN CITY Percent	16,924 100.0 4,900 4,887 13 12,024 11,921 108	4,291 25,4 1,642 1,639 3 2,649 2,629 20	4,389 25.9 1,231 1,227 4 3,158 3,158 3,180 28	4,836 28.6 1,240 1,237 3 8,596 3,573 23	2,389 14.1 594 591 3 1,795 1,775 20	850 5.0 158 158 - 692 683 9	169 1.0 35 35 - 134 131 8	16,867 100.0 4,878 4,865 13 11,989 11,887 102	2,036 12.1 539 539 - 1,497 1,462 35	71 0.4 30 30 - 41 40 1	13,942 82.7 4,027 4,014 13 9,915 9,850 65	290 1.7 164 164 	398 2.4 96 96 - 302 301 1	101 0.6 14 14 - 87 87 87 -	29 0.2 8 21 21 21	16,603 100.0 4,823 4,810 13 11,780 11,676 104	16,025 96.5 4,685 4,672 18 11,340 11,245 95
	127,484 100.0 45,996 45,707 289 81,488 79,416 2,072	40,638 \$1.9 19,780 19,656 124 20,858 20,284 574	27,5 11,986 11,918 68 23,109	34,167 26.8 9,655 9,600 55 24,512 24,512 24,012 500	12,981 10,2 3,607 3,573 34 9,374 9,077 297	3,868 3.0 794 787 7 3,074 2,901 173	735 0,6 174 173 1 561 513 48	100.0 45,777 45,487 290 81,121	7.6 3,828 3,794 34 5,827	3,554 2,8 2,145 2,121 24 1,409 1,325 84	84,520 66.6 27,091 26,962 129 57,429 57,009 420	18,687 10.8 7,956 7,922 34 5,731 5,708 23	13,795 10.9 4,265 4,200 65 9,530 8,797 783	1,396 1,1 435 432 4 960 910 50	291 56 56 285 228 7	125,183 100.0 45,170 44,689 281 80,013 78,012 2,001	121,190 98.8 43,926 43,667 259 77,264 75,415 1,849
NEW HAVEN GITY Percent Owner occupied White owners • Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants	42,082 100.0 11,043 10,839 154 31,089 29,441 1,598	13,009 30.9 4,458 4,378 75 8,556 7,981 575	11,060 26,3 2,558 31 8,491 8,141 850	11,823 26.9 2,548 2,518 35 8,775 8,429 346	4,817 11.4 1,120 1,108 12 3,697 3,485 212	1,584 3.8 298 298 - 1,286 1,197 89	289 0.7 55 54 1 284 208 26	100.0 10,999 10,846 153 30,916	2,074 4.9 464 434 30 1,610 1,089 521	115 0.8 25 24 1 90 76 14	36,061 86.0 9,905 9,808 97 26,156 25,668 488	357 0.9 163 182 1 174 175 1	2,284 5.4 835 813 22 1,949 1,565 884	770 1.8 68 66 2 702 528 174	254 0.6 19 19 235 230 5	41,499 100.0 10,891 10,741 150 30,608 29,062 1,546	59,912 96.2 10,618 10,479 189 29,294 27,932 1,362

Table 10.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY PERSONS PER ROOM, COOKING FUEL, AND RADIO, BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

		NUMB	EROFP	ERSONS	PER ROC)M					COOKING	FUEL				RAD	10
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Number reporting	0.50 or less	0.51 to 0.75	0.76 to 1.00	1,01 to 1.50	1.51 to 2.00	2.01 or more	Number reporting	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Elec- tricity	Kero- sene or gasoline	Other	None	Number reporting	With radio
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS—Continued NEW HAVEN DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants WATERBURY 0.1TY Percent Owner occupied White tenants Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Noterent Owner occupied	80,994 100.0 80,310 50,007 50,684 48,688 1,995 100.0 7,916 7,971 4,871 17,323 16,828 501 37,177 100.0	27,689 34.2 3,109 12,972 18,97 14,880 13,891 689 7,297 28,9 2,894 2,872 2,22 4,403 4,015 80 11,692 31.4 5,569	21,778 26,9 7,401 7,428 4861 4861 25,7 1,894 1,994 1,9	20,407 25,2 6,415 5,340 7,51 8,992 13,557 435 7,328 29,0 2,009 2,009 2,002 7 5,3169 5,166 153 10,172 2,7.4 3,455	8,209 10.1 2,544 8,514 5,665 5,386 279 8,102 12.3 855 850 5 2,247 2,175 72 4,234 1,396	2 641 579 62 1,128 3,0 341	454 0.6 119 235 295 40 174 0.7 58 58 58 116 109 13 292 0.6	80,638 100.0 30,148 29,843 29,843 46,510 1,980 24,975 100.0 7,805 7,961 16,671 498 36,870 100,0	4,636 .5.7 1,800 1,734 2,835 2,203 633 1,279 5.1 398 895 3 895 1,279 1,14 2,500 6.2 1,125	757 18 474 431 43 209 0.8 77 77 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125	13,341 210 25,806 70,0 9,226	2 136 135 1 1,334 3,6 967	7,212 8,9 2,323 2,229 4,343 546 2,843 9,4 4,91 4,99 1,952 1,705 1,705 1,775	523 15 1,398 3.8 616	69 65 4 150 0.4 26	29,867 29,572 295 50,015 46,074 1,941 24,799 100,0 7,785 7,741 44 17,014 16,528 486 36,590 100,0 14,214	76,958 96.3 29,028 28,761 28,761 28,863 96.2 7,554 41 16,259 15,854 41 55,161 96.1 13,725
White owners	56 22,763 22,241	5,540 29 6,123 6,029 94	9 6,157 6,039	10 6,717 6,558	6 2,838 2,764	2 787 785	14]	56 22,584 22,065	1,114 1,38 1,26 11	6) 1 0 366 1 357	16,576	367 367 366	4 7 2,987 3 2,835	782	124	. 55 22,376	21,436

[For the total number of occupied dwelling units, see table 9]

ÍR.

Table 11.—DWELLING UNITS BY CONVERSION OF STRUCTURE, AND OCCUPIED UNITS BY HEATING EQUIP., FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

and the second secon	(<u>1997)</u>	ALL DW	ELLING U	NITS	[and and sold stress of sold	00	CUPIED D	WELLI	IG UNITS	BY HEATH	NG EQUIP	MENT		
				In struc					Wit	h central h	ating		Withou	t central	heating
AREA	Total	Number reporting	In non- converted	To differ-	From nonresi-	Total	Number reporting	Tota		Steam or hot	Piped warm	Pipeless warm		Heat-	Other
		reporting	structures	ent num- ber of units	dential to resi- dential		reporting	Number	Per- cent	water system	air system	air furnace	Total	ing stove	none
The State	468,543	478,108	433,381	38,424	6,903	448,682	440,570	258,760	58.7	171,016	65,952		181,810		8,458
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	314,076 147,705 26,762	144,715	276,690 132,883 24,808	27,160 9,654 1,610	3,216 2,678 409	304,864 120,205 24,113	118,079	172,989 75,144 10,627	57.9 63.6 44.8	115,755 49,580 5,681	47,964 15,222 2,166	10,342		40,890	6,039 2,045 374
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	10			- -											
Bridgeport city Bridgeport district	40,233 60,301		35,950 54,313		429	- 89,336 57,478		21,278 83,949			10,619 15,732		17,212 22,395		1,627 2,093
Hartford city New Britain city Hartford-New Britain district	45,102 17,374 132,848	16,922	\$9,256 16,084 117,475		. 46	17,256	16,828	28,002 7,293 80,731	43.9	5,216	1,915	262	14,824 9,435 45,722	9,113	575 322 1,77 4
New Haven city	44,130 88,628		38,428 77,957	4,543 8,365	838 775	42,480 81,768		28,907 49,657	57.2 61.5				17,921 31,026		907 1,759
Waterbury city Waterbury district	25,985 38,710		22,230 33,652			25,887 37,880		10,816 16,935						18,935 19,381	825 690

Table 12.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY CENTRAL HEATING, BY TYPE OF FUEL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	Ali		WIT	H CENTRA	L HEAT	TING BY	TYPE O	F FUE	L	1	WITHO	UT CENT	RAL HE	ATING	BY TYP	EOF	FUEL	
AREA	dwelling units	Reporting heating equipment	Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuel oil	Other	Not report- ing fuel	Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuel oil	Kero- sene or gaso- line	Other	None	Not report- ing fuel
The State	448,682	440,570	258,760	162,848	7,204	3,104	80,546	1,040	4,018	181,810	50,483	25,318	1,578	81,778	20,520	510	2,381	
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	304,364 120,205 24,113	118,079	172,989 75,144 10,627	112,679 44,898 5,277	2,773	2,390 696 18	52,869 25,951 2,226	346	3,502 486 30	125,798 42,985 13,077	11,445	4,384 9,951 8,983	198		14,439 5,475 606	408 86 17	1,544 709 125	848 942 52
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS						1									[
Bridgeport city Bridgeport district	39,836 57,478		21,278 33,949	14,273 21,306		247 472	6,004 11,129		655 750	17,212 22,895		134 574		10,748		264 278	758 978	5
Hartford city New Britain city Hartford-New Britain district.	44,253 17,256 129,810	16,829	28,002 7,893 80,781	19,000 4,702 51,623	22	277 42 937	7,249 2,475 24,585	36 421	116 1,942	9,435	4,699 14,370	140 79 2,639	91 438	21,184	770 6,422	9 76	156 9 284	86 309
New Haven city New Haven district	42,480 81,768		23,907 49,657	15,561 93,581		448 765						113 974		10,861				47 101
Waterbury city Waterbury district	25,387 37,380		10,816 16,935	7,150 11,304		208 293								8,605 10,839			21 360	129 246

Table 13.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY MORTGAGE STATUS, AND TENANT-OCCUPIED UNITS BY INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 [Percent not shown where base is less than 100]

	OWNI	R-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	MORTGA	GE STATU	s	TENAI	IT-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	FURNIT	IRE IN RE	NT
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Total	Number	Mortga	ged	Free of	Not reporting	Total	Number	Furniture i in contrac		Furniture not	Not
19		reporting	Number	Percent	mortgage	reporting		reporting	Number	Percent	included	reporting
THE STATE			•									
Urban and rural-nonfarm	162,754	153,036 151,918	103,774 103,038	67.8 67.8	49,262 48,880	9,718	261,815 254,574	235,056 228,579	9,199 9,072	8.9 4.0	225,867 219,507	26,759 25,995
Nonwhite	1,206	1,118	736	65.8	382	88	7,241	6,477	127	2,0	6,350	764
Urban	98,959 98,151	92,288 91,495	67,067 66,509	72.7	25,171 24,988	6,721 6,655	205,405 198,775	186,270 180,290	7,812	4.2	178,458 172,582	19,185 18,485
WhiteNonwhite	98,151	91,495	558	75.1	185	65	6,630	5,980	104	1.7	5,876	650
Rural-nonfarm	68,795	60,798	36,707	60.4	24,091	2,997	56,410	48,786	1,387	2.8	47,899	7,624
White	63,397 398	60,423 375	86,529 178	60.5 47.5	23,894 197	2,974	55,799 611	48,289 497	1,364 23	2.8 4.6	46,925	7,510
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS												
Bridgeport city	10,711	10,081	7,467	74.4	2,564	680	28,625	26,520	1,115	4.2	25,405	2,105
White	10,579	9,905	7,882	74.5	2,523 41	674	27,727 898	25,689 831	1,102	4.9	24,587	2,038
Bridgeport district	20,833	19,405	14,541	78.9	5,064	1,428	35,714	\$2,349	1,221	8.8	\$1,128	3,365
White	20,668	19,845	14,238	74.0	5,007	1,418 10	34,748 971	81,470 879	1,207	3.8 1.6	80,269 865	8,278
Nonwhite	170	160	108	64.4 88.0	1,179	758	36,557	88,633	2,426	7.2	\$1.207	92 2,924
Hartford city	7,696 7,577	6,988 6,844	5,759	88.0	1,164	733	34,808	32,038	2,399	7.5	29,639	2,770
Nonwhite	119	94	79		15	25	1,749	1,595	27	1.7	1,568	154
New Britain city	5,008	4,516	8,856	1	658	492	12,248	11,066	879	8.4	10,687	1,182
White	4,995	4,504 12	8,849	85.5	655	491	12,141	10,966 100		8.4	10,588	1,175
Hartford-New Britain district	44,361	40,848	80,027	78.5	10,821	8,513	82,333	74,231	3,603	4.9	70,628	8,102
White	44,075	40,596	29,856 171		10,740	3,479 34	80,205 2,128	72,298	3,568 35	4.9		7,912
Nonwhite	296 11,186	252 10,546	1	1	2,785	580	31,354	29,878	1	3.9	1	1,961
White	10,967	10,396	1 .	78.5	2,755	571	29,737	27,914	1,118	4.0	26,801	1,823
Nonwhite	159	1.50		1	30		1,617	1,459	1 .			158
New Haven district	29,404	27,998	1 .	1	7,996	1,406	50,985 48,917	46,269	1 .			4,666
WhiteNonwhite	29,100 304	27,713			80		2,018	1,807				
Waterbury city	7,942	7,558	1		1,709	1	17,445	15,668			1 '	1
White	7,897	7,510			1,705	387	16,942	15,200				
Nonwhite	18,670	13,020		1 .	3,582		22,690				4	1
White	18,614	18,968	9,445	72.8	1 .	1						
Nonwhite	56	58	46	i · -	6	4	524	484	· ^	0.4	482	40

Table 14.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN VALUE AND RENT OF OCCUPIED UNITS, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	-		-											
AREA AND COLOR	OW	VNER-OCCU	PIED UNITS BY	VALUE	,	TENAN	T-OCCUPIE ESTIMAT	ED UNITS BY	CONTRA RENT	CT		R-OCCUPIEI		
OF OCCUPANTS	Total number	Number reporting	Total value	Average value	Median value	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Median rent	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Median rent
THE STATE														
Total White Nonwhite	181,629 180,364 1,265	169,513	\$946,886,300 942,146,750 4,289,550			267,053 259,755 7,298	264,378 257,153 7,225	\$7,132,437 6,999,512 132,925	\$26.98 27.22 18.40	\$24.90 25.16 18.16	172,434 171,230 1,204	\$8,205,209 	\$47.58 -	\$38,41 38,49 29,06
Urban and rural-nonfarm	162,754 161,548 1,206	158,484 152,319 1,115	872,122,100 868,113,150 4,008,950	5,684 5,699 8,595	4,615 4,626 3,304	261,815 254,574 7,241	259,442 252,271 7,171	7,027,811 6,895,549 132,262	27.09 27.33 18.44	25.00 25.27 18.19	155,186 154,038 1,150	· · -	48.14 - -	38.84 38.92 29.08
Urban White Nonwhite	98,959 98,151 808	91,378	508,785,650 501,063,600 2,722,050	5,469 5,488 8,654	4,575 4,585 3,418	205,405 198,775 6,680		5,535,607 5,414,074 121,533	27.13 27.42 18.46	25.66	92,936 92,178 758	4,302,551	46.30	\$8.80 39.86 31.24
Rural-nonfarm	68,795 68,397 898		868,836,450 867,049,550 1,286,900	6,008 6,023 8,478	4,682 4,693 3,080	56,410 55,799 611	55,893 54,804 589	1,492,204 1,481,475 10,729	26.94 27.03 18.22	28.49	62,250 61,858 892		50.90 - -	38.91 39.01 24.50
Rural-farm	19,875 18,816 59		74,264,200 74,038,600 230,600	4,306		5,238 5,181 57		104,626 103,963 663					42.56	34.04 34.06 -
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS														
Bridgeport city,	10,711	10,191	45,952,850	4,509	3,735	28,625	28,554	_ 729,511	25.34			I '	40.88	
WhiteNonwhite	10,579 132		45,554,750 396,100		3,743 3,233		27,659 895						-	\$5.31 31.44

Table 14.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN VALUE AND RENT OF OCCUPIED UNITS, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. Average and median not shown where base is a less than 100]

AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	07	VNER-OCCU	PIED UNITS BY	VALUE		TENAN	T-OCCUPII R ESTIMAT	ED UNITS BY ED MONTHLY	CONTRA CRENT	ст	OWNE ESTIM	R-OCCUPIE IATED MON	D UNITS THLY RI	BY SNT
	Total number	Number reporting	Total value	Average value	Median value	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Median rent	Number reporting	Total rent	Average	Median rent
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued														
Bridgeport district	20,883	. 19,915	\$107,067,750	\$5,876	34,426	35,714	95,526	3941,682	\$26.51	\$24.69	19,860	\$966,094	\$48.65	\$40.69
White Nonwhite	20,663 170	19,751 164	106,543,250 522,500	5,394 3,186	4,440 3,200	\$4,743 971	84,561 965	924,658 16,824	26.76 17.43	24.98 17.40	19,696 164	1	-	40.80
Hartford city	7,596	6,577	45,856,050	6,896	5,571	36,557	\$6,178	1,149,690	31.78	80.78	6,903	415,598	60.20	
White Nonwhite	7,577 119	6,488 94	44,967,350 888,700	6,986	5,604	\$4,808 1,749	34,454 1,724	1,116,577 88,113	32.41 19.21	31.46 19.07	6,805 98		-	48,62
New Britain city	5,008	4,116	22,917,400	5,568	4,922	12,248	12,142	288,896	23,79	22.67	4,403	195,180	44.35	39.91
White Nonwhite	4,995 13	4,104 12	22,854,900 62,500	5,569	4,922 -	12,141 107	12,037 105	286,855 2,0 % 1	23.83 19.44	22.70 18.72	4,891 12	_	-	39.68
Hartford-New Britain district	44,361	40,058	242,362,900	6,050	5,139	82,333	81,469	2,366,820	29.05	27.35	40,838	2,061,241	50.47	49.22
White Nonwhite	44 , 075 286	89,820 238	241,422,800 940,100	6,069 8,950	5,149 3,706	80,205 2,128	79,372 2,097	2,327,342 39 ,4 78	29.32 18.83	27.62 18.66	40,577 261	-	-	43.31
New Haven dity	11,126	10,616	57,877,800	5,452	3,964	81,854	31,145	836,684	26,86	23.81	10,805	502.913	46.54	85.01
White	10,967 159	10,469 147	57,883,450 544,850	5,476 3,703	8,975 8,292	29,787 1,617	29,540 1,605	607,842 26,842	27.85 17.97	24.22 18.10	10,658 147	-	-	35.08 30,28
New Haven district	29,404	28,445	151,563,600	5,328	4,486	50,935	50,534	1,338,852	26.49	24.18	28,639	1,820,427	46.11	38.01
WhiteNonwhite	29,100 804	28,154 292	150,586,600 1,027,000	5,847 3,517	4,501 8,190	48,917 2,018	48,532 2,002	1,304,146 34,736	26.87 17.55	24.55 17,32	28,348 291	-	-	38.12 28.88
Waterbury city	7,942	7,699	38,028,650	4,989	4,216	17,445	17,403	448,785	25,50	24.38	7,795	314,764	40.38	86.42
White Nonwhite	7,897 45	7,655 44	\$7,899,250 129,400	4,951	4,286 -	16,942 503	16,901 502	438,924 9,861	25.67 19.64	24.55 20.02	7,750	-	-	35.47
Waterbury district	18,570	13,302	64,676,800	4,862	4,180	22,690	22,578	559,772	24.79	23.70	18,415	515,921	\$8.46	54.61
WhiteNonwhite	18,614 56	18,247 55	64,505,050 171,250	4,869	4,185 -	22,166 524	22,057 521	549,467 10,305	24.91 19.78	23.81 19.99	13,359 56	-	-	84.64

Table 15.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN MONTHLY RENT OF ALL UNITS AND OF VACANT UNITS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, monthly rent includes land, whereas for farm units land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

والمتراجع المراجع المراجع والمتراف والمتراجع والمتراجع والمتراجع والمتراجع والمتراجع والمراجع											JE DAGU .	13 1635 61	ian 1001		
	ALI	DWELLIN DR ESTIMA	G UNITS BY C	ONTRAC	:T	VAC	ANT UN Y ESTIM	ITS, FOR SAL	e or re hly red	ent, 1t	VACAN	T UNITS	, NOT FOR ATED MONT	SALE OR THLY RE	RENT, NT
AREA	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Totai rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent
The State Urban and rural-nonfarm Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	488,543 461,781 814,076 147,705 26,762	472,770 448,203 305,910 142,298 24,567	\$17,168,717 16,236,036 10,184,448 6,051,588 932,681	\$36.32 36.22 33.29 42.53 37,96	\$28.90 28.91 28.34 31.10 28.82	82,192	19,795 7,777 12,018	\$948,434 915,145 278,075 637,070 33,289	\$45.46 46.23 35.76 53.01 81.11	\$93.49 \$4.20 30.14 37.86 21.26		13,780 1,148 12,632	\$882,637 821,869 68,215 753,674 60,748	\$58.48 59.64 59.42 59.66 46.27	89.57 41.24
Bridgeport city Bridgeport district Hartford city New Britain city New Haven city New Haven city New Haven district Waterbury city Waterbury district	40,238 59,295 45,102 17,374 129,662 44,130 87,110 25,985 37,651	39,745 57,956 43,809 16,637 124,905 43,535 85,012 25,780 37,163	1,176,698 2,068,656 1,593,997 407,824 4,524,609 1,396,664 2,960,695 777,331 1,109,784	29:61 25.69 36.39 29.29 36.22 \$2.08 34.83 30.15 29.86	26.54 28.77 38.75 24.97 31.12 26.08 28.25 27.00 26.63	2,163 798 102 2,281 1,521 5,850		27,343 123,629 26,802 2,651 77,857 62,433 271,537 17,755 24,956	25.42 60.96 59.24 98.89 55.77 52.67 32.28 29.64	34.94 42.99 34.22 33.92 26.29 38,79 30.22 26.82	46 585 51 16 687 129 981 83 879	38 542 45 16 609 119 684 32 328	1,395 37,251 1,912 497 19,191 4,634 29,849 1,027 9,185	68.73 31.51 38.94 43.64 27.85	55.29

Table 16.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. For the total number of owner-occupied units, see table [4]

		and the second second		FOF					nea unica	, acc (4))	- 17]							and the second state
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Reporting value	Less than \$300	\$300 to \$499	\$500 to \$699	\$700 to \$999	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,499	\$2,500 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$3,999	\$4,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$5,999	\$6,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not re- porting value
THE STATE																		
Total	170,682	510 [°]	520	1,242	1,499	6,080	8,237	14,014	12,824	28,511	24,098	20,867	21,182	14,189	9,929	3,809	4,171	10,947
WhiteNonwhite	169,518 1,169	502 8	514	1,217 25	1,475 84	5,988 97	8,181 106	18,874 140	12,712 112	28,278 233	28,958 145	20,264 108	21,092 90	14,144 45	9,908 21	8,805	4,161	10,850
Percent: Total	100.0	0.5	0.8	0.7	0.9	8.6	4.8	8.2	7.5	16.7	14.1	11.9	18.4	8.8	5.8	1.9	2.4	
White	100.0	0.8	0.3	0.7	0.9	8.5	4.8	8.2	7.5	16.7	14.1	12.0	12.4	8.8	5.8	1.9	8.5	-
Nonwhite	100.0	0.7	0.5	£.1	2.1	8.3	9.1	12.0	9.6	19.9	12.4	8.8	7.7	\$.8	1.8	0.5	0.9	-
Urban and rural-nonfarm Percent	153,484 100.0	381 0.2	382 0,2	854	1,045	4,705	6,895 4.5	12,049 7.9	11,369 7.4	25,473 16.6	22,052 14.4	18,698 12.2	19,847 12.9	18,372 8.7	9,266 6.0	8,148 2.0	8,908 . 8.5	9,820
WhiteNonwhite	152,819	879 8	378 4	681 23	1,021 24	4,618 92	6,798 97	11,915 134	11,261 106	25,251 222	21,911 141	18,594 99	19,760 87	13,829	9,245 21	8,189 4	8,900 8	9,289 91
	92,123	102	105	281	842	8,168	8,938	7,876	7,817	16,091	18,740	11.120	11,822	8,216	5,681	1,750	1,678	6.836
Urban Percent	100.0	0.1	0.1	0.3	0.4	2.5	4.8	8.5	7.9	17.5	14.9	12.1	12.8	8.9	6.1	1.9	1.8	-
White Nonwhite	91.878 745	99 3	105 1	228 8	338 9	8,11 8 50	8,876 62	7,772 104	7,243 74	15,944 147	18,697 108	11,049 71	11,761 61	8,188 28	5,613 18	1,747	1,675 8	6,773 63
Pursl-popferm	61,311	279	876	628	708	2,542	2,957	4,173	4,052	9, 38 2	8,312	7,578	8,025	5,156	8,685	1,393	2,230	2,484
White	100.0	0.5	0.5	1.0	1.1	4.1 2,500	4.8 8,922	6.8 4,143	6.6 4,018	15.3	13.6 8,274	12.4	13.1 7,999	8.4 5,141	5.9 3,632	2.3 1,392	3.6 2,225	2.456
Nonwhite	370	5	8	15	15	48	35	30	34	75	88	28	26	15	8	1	5	28
Rural-farm	17,248	129	126	386	454	1,375	1,342	1,965	1,455	8,038	2,045	1,674	1,335	817	663	166	863	1,627
Percent	100.0	0.7	0.8 1 36	2,9	8.6		7.8 1,338	11.4	8.4 1,451	17.6	11.9 2,042	9.7	7.7 1,888	4.7	8.8 663	1.0 166	1.5	1,622
Nonwhite	54	-		2	-	5	9	6	, 4	, п	4	4	3	2	-	-	2	. 5
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	1. I.			Į														
Bridgepert city	10,191	22	u u	38	50	845	688	1,288	1,190	2,071	1,299	982	1,015	700	899	114	89	520
Percent	100.0	0.2	0.1	0.4	0.5	8.4	6.7	12.1	11.7	20.3	12.7	9.1	10.0	6.9	8.9	1.1	0.9	-
White	10,065	21 1	11	85 2	49 2	889 6	674	1,208 25	1,179	8,041 30	1,280	919 18	1,010	697 3	398 1	114	89	51.6
Bridgeport district		85	25	74	116	569	1,042	1,745	1,715	3,410	2,875	2,452	2,520	1,551	991	\$50	446	918
Percent	100.0	0.2	0.1	0.4	0.6	2.9	5.2	8.8	8.6	17.1	14.4	12.5	12.7	7.8	5.0	1.8	2.2	-
White	19,751	1 1	25	70	· 111 5	558 11	1,028	1,718 28	1,708	a, 375 35	2,852	2,439	2,510	1,545	990 1	850	· •••	912 6
Restford aity	6,577		6	-	8	55	100	542	409	1,040	899	740	1,184	921	502	172	842	1,119
Percent	100.0		0.1	0.1	0.1	0.8	1.5	5.2	6.2	15.6	18.7	11.9	17.2	14.0 916	7.6	2.6	3.7	1.094
WhiteNonwhite	6,488		6	4	6 2	51	92	53 1 11	39 8	1,025	890 19	736	1,181 18	2	2	178	841	25
New Britain city	1	Ι,		5	6	76	148	. \$35	372	661	608	527	563	496	296	70	59	892
	100.0	[]	[_	0.1	0.1	1.8	8.6	B.1	6.6	16.1	14.7	18.6	18.7	12.1	7.2	1.7	1.4	-
Percent White Nonwhite	4,104	1	-	5	6	76	148	\$82	271	659	601	524	563	494	295	70	59	891 1
Hertford-New Britain district	1	66	68	114	163	767	1,276	2, 593	2,492	6,066	5,886	5,288	6,001	4,617	8,142	848	875	
	100.0	0.8	0.1	0.3	0.4	1.9	8.2	6.0	6.2	15.1	14.7	18.2	15.0	11.5	7.8	2.1	2.2	· _
Percent White Nonwhite	29,880 236	65	65		157	751	1,857	2,372	2,456 26	8,088 34	5,650	5,263	5,972	4,604	8,188		873	4,255
and the second		10	1. 7		87	367	654	1,#29	1,015	2,042	1,310	946	908	764	740	300	273	510
New Haven city	100.0	0.1	0.1		0.8	3.5	6.2	11.6	9.6	19,2	18.8	8.9	8.5	7.2	7.0	2.8	2.6	- ⁻ -
White		10			36	859		1,510	997 18	2,006				76]	797	296		498
Nonwhite				8 87	110	1	1.821	2,465	2,275	5,050				2,386	1,514			1
New Haven district			41	1	0.4	2.8	4.6	8.7	8,0	17.8	14.9	18.2	18.8	8.	5.1	1.9	1.0	- 1
Percent	28,154	81	44	80	1.06	774	1,294				4,158	8,437 31	3,512		1,513			
Nonwhite	- 	•		7		1			1	l		863	.	491				1
Unterbury city		0.3	1		21 0,3	1	1	804 10.4	9.0	1		1	18.1	8.	4.1	1 1.0	s 1.1	- 16
Percent	7,600					154	320	799	690	1,588	1,826			490				
Nonwhite	- 4	1.	'	-	•	1	1 .	1	1 . 7	1				1	1	17	18	
Waterbury district	1	1		1 . 1	1	1	640	1,368		1	1 .		1 .	1	1	l		1.
Percent	100.0 18,247	1 2				834	644	1,353		2,654	2,044	1,568		80	57			1 867
Nonwhite	- 55		•	-	•	. ,			8	1.16	8	<u></u>	<u>'</u>	<u>'</u>	·			- '

Table 17.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL) AND LARGE CITIES: 1940 AND 1930

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded]

• • •					وجوز کرد خرا اکر				and the second second		and the second second			
AREA AND CENSUS YEAR	All owner- occupied dwelling units	Median value	Reporting value	Less than \$1,000	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not report- ing value
THE STATE Total1940	101,629	\$4,494	170,682	,8,771	6,090	8,237	26,838	52,609	41,549	14,189	9,929	3,309	4,171	10,947
Percent1940	-	- 1	100.0	2.2	8.6	4.8	15.7	30.8	24.3	8,3	5,6	1.9	2.4	-
Urban and rural-nonfarm1940 1930 Percent1940 1930 1930	162,754 155,952 -	4,615 7,018	153,434 152,405 100.0 100.0	2,652 1,254 1.7 0.8	4,705 1,990 8.1 1.3	6,895 2,892 4,5 1.6	28,418 8,095 15.8 5.8	47,525 28,210 \$1.0 18.5	88,540 42,541 25.1 27.9	13,372 23,201 8,7 15.2	9,266 24,658 6.0 16.2	3,143 10,190 2.0 6.7	3,908 9,879 8.5 6.5	9,820 8,547 -
Urban 1940 1330 Percent 1940 1930	98,959 100,473 -	4,575 7,507	92,123 97,762 100.0 100.0	751 276 0.8 0.8	2,163 598 2.3 0.6	8,938 818 4.3 0.8	15,193 3,507 16.5 3.6	29,831 15,943 32.4 16.3	22,942 27,696 24.9 28.3	8,216 16,176 8,9 16,5	5,631 17,976 6.1 18,4	1,750 8,004 1.9 8.2	1,678 6,769 1.8 6.9	6,836 2,711
Rural-nonfarm	68,795 55,479 -	4,682 6,098 -	61,311 54,643 100.0 100.0	1,681 978 9.1 1.8	2,542 1,392 4.1 2.5	2,957 1,574 4.8 2.9	6,825 4,588 18.4 8.4	17,694 18,267 28.9 22,4	15,598 14,845 25.4 27.2	5,156 7,025 8.4 12.9	3,635 6,677 5.9 12.2	1,393 2,186 2.3 4.0	2,230 3,111 3.6 5.7	2,484 836
Rural-farm1940 Percent1940	18,875	. 8,454	17,248 100.0	1,109 6.4	1,375 8.0	1, 34 2 7.8	3,420 19.8	5,084 29,5	3,009 17.4	817 4.7	663 8.8	166 1.0	263 1.5	1,627
CITIES	ľ	1				1	}] .				} .		
Bridgeport	10,711 10,556 7,696 8,905	9,786 6,700 5,571 12,965	10,414 6,577	121 54 21 3	345 100 55 15	683 152 100 13	2,428 521 751 45	2,051	1,947 3,425 1,874 948	700 1,810 921 1,844	502	114 417 172 1,944	89 352 242 1,205	520 142 1,119 198
Kew Haven	5,008 5,460 11,126 12,180 7,942	4,922 8,796 3,964 9,190 4,216	4,116 5,304 10,616 18,009 7,599	12 1 74 7 55	76 6 367 35 155	148 13 654 96 325	605 66 2,844 205 1,500	1,264 554 3,352 1,350 2,780	1,090 1,416 1,849 3,007 1,814	496 1,148 763 2,014 491	296 1,387 740 2,527 259	70 436 300 1,489 126	59 327 273 1,333 94	892 156 510 177 248
1930	8,164	7,496	7,769	2 8	49	62	278	1,284	8,167	1,256	1,528	607	490	395

Table 18.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-POLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[Percent not :	hown where less	than 0.1
----------------	-----------------	----------

	All	Report-	.		4.5				***	to r		***			677	\$	100 OR	MORE	£
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	dwelling units	ing monthly rent	Less than \$3	\$3 \$3 \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	Total	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more
THE STATE						'													
Urban and rural-nonfarm.	461,781	448,203	606	. 774	8,104	4.844	38,229	55,169	67,641	66,645	85,718	48.570	88,085	20,988	14,710	18.179	- 1	-	1
Owner occupied	162,754	155,186	325	274	768	851	4,596	8.504	14.796	18,117	81,456	28.494	16:411	14,657		11,114	-	-	} _
White owners	161,548	154.036	828	272	731	888	4,498	6, 367	14.635	17.968	31,199	23 857	16,346	14,612		11,091	-	-	Ι.
Nonwhite owners		1,150	2	- 8	88	23	98	117	160	154	257	187	65	45	35	29	-	-	۰ I
Tenant occupied and vacant	299,027	293,017	283	500	2,841	8,993	28.653	46,665	52,845	48.528	54,256	25.076	11,684	6,826	4,862	7.065	4.781	1,258	11.04
Tenant occupied		259,442	165	383	1,725	8,897	25,949	48,880	49,670	45.084	49,558	81,975	9,008	4.578	8,440	1.640		290	
White tenants Nonwhite tenants		252,271	155	855	1,650	3,221	24, 289	41,662	48,008	44, 266	49,183	21,890	8,980	4,562	2,483	1,688	h, 155	288	19
Vacant, for sale or rent	7,241	7,171	10	28	75	176	1,660	2,210	1,668	818	875	65	83	<u> </u>	17	1 7	8	2,	
Vacant, not for sale or rent		19,795	91	63	805	438	1,699	1,797	1,966	2,186	8,005	2,128	1,420	1,041	1,427	2,294		496	
-	15,020	18,780	87	54	811	158	985	988	1,809	1,318	1,698	978	1,201	712	1,015	8,181	2,102	467	56
Percent: Nonfarm	-	100,0	0.1	0.2	0.7	1.1	7.4	12.5	15.1	16.9	19.1	10.8	6.3	4.7	3.8	4.1		_	
Owner occupied White owners	-	100.0	0.2	3.0	0.5	0.5	8.0	5.5	9.5	11.7	80.8	15.1	10.6	9.4	6.8	7.8	l1		1 .
Nonwhite owners	-	100.0	0.8	\$,0	0.5	0.5	2,9	5.4	9.5	11.7	80.1	15.2	10.6	9.5	6.4	7.8	- 1	- 1	
Tenant occupied and vacant			0.2	0.2	2,8	8.0	8.5	10.2	18.9	18.4	88.8	11.9	5.7	8.9	8.0	2.0	1 -	- 1	1 .
Tenant occupied and Vacant		100.0	0.1	0.2	0.8	1.4	9.8	15.9	18.0	16.6	18.5	8,6	4.0	2.2	1.7	8.4	1.6	0.4	0.4
White tenants		100.0	0.1	0.1	0.7	1.3	10.0	16.9	19.1	17.4	19.1	8.5	3.5	1.8	0.9	0.6	0.4	0.1	0.3
Nonwhite tenants		100.0	0.1	0.1	0.7	1.8	9.6	16.5	19.0	17.5	19.5	8.7	3,6	1.8	1.0	0.6	0.5	0.1	0.1
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100.0	0.1	0.4	1.0	2,5	23.1	80.9	23.2	11.4	5.2	1.2	0.8	0,2	0.8	0.1	- 1	- ا	1 .
Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0	0.5	0.8	1,5	2,8	8.8	9.1	9.9	10.7	15.8	10.7	7.2	5,8	7.8	11.6	7.4	8.5	1.1
	-	100.0	0.2	0.4	8.8	1.1	7.1	7.2	8.8	9,6	12.8	7.1	8.7	5.2	7.4	88.7	15.3	8.4	4.3
Urban	814,076	305,910	179	187	803	1.968	20,137	39,650											1
Percent		100.0	0.1	0.1	0.8	0.6	6.6	18.0	51,595	50,050	62,677	38,966	17,444	18,616		6,681		-	<u>ا</u>
Owner occupied	98,959	98.986	118	70	174	231	1,694		9,887	16.4	\$0.5	11.1	5.7	4.1	2.6	2.2			1 .
White owners	'98,151	92,178	118	70	165	220	1,654	4,202	9,119	11,688	20,439	14,730	9,904			5,595		- 1	1
Nonwhite owners	808	758	1		8	11	40	4,505	118	109	184		9,854		5,840	5,581	- 1	-	· ·
Tenant occupied and vacant	215,117	218,974	66	711	629	1.788	18,443	35,385	42,358		48,238	108 19,183	50	34	26	14			1
Tenant occupied		204,049	58	107	548	1,603	17,627	84,407	41,308	37,222	40,664	17,977	7,540	8,786	2,098			156	
White tenants		197,467	58	108	509	1,468	18,108	82,290	39,785	86,477	40,385	17,909	6,882 6,864	8,812	1,597			98	
Nonwhite tenants		6,582	6	5	89	187	1.581	2,117	1,568	745	828	17,909	9,804		1,588		563		• •
Vacant, for sale or rent		7,777	5 6	9	66	123	759	898	963	978	1,484	1,015	542	10	14	884	188	44	1
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,844	1,148	2	1 1	15	6	57	83	92	167	150	141		98	100			19	

Table 18-URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1] Report-All \$3 SIN OR MORE _es \$5 \$7 \$10 AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS \$15 \$40 to \$49 ing monthly \$20 \$25 \$30 \$50 \$60 \$75 dwelling than to \$4 to \$6 to \$39 to \$9 to \$19 to \$24 to \$29 to \$14 to \$74 to \$99 units \$3 to \$59 \$100 \$150 \$200 rent Total to \$149 to \$199 or THE STATE-Continued Rural-nonfarm 147,705 142.298 4 90 ROF 16,595 11.7 6,429 6,884 2.801 13,092 9.2 2,902 2,844 15,519 10.9 4,242 4,185 16,046 11.8 5,559 5,517 2,883 28,085 14,604 10,8 8,867 5.9 5,827 5,816 Percent 100.0 10,591 0.8 1.6 589 565 24 1,712 1,177 6,748 1,49 2.0 68,795 68,897 Owner occupied. 7.4 204 4.7 3,962 8.1 6,507 6,492 15 White owners 11.017 8.661 61.858 211 202 606 8,627 84 5,948 10,944 898 892 8,958 5,510 1 217 12 54 51 45 4 88,910 56,410 55,799 80,043 55,898 54,804 9 8,764 843 840 11 888 276 258 11,277 9,478 9,872 10,497 8,367 8,267 10,166 7,862 7,789 2.261 10.190 12,018 2,540 1,261 1,260 Tenant occupied. 4.084 909 129 129 ,794 ,755 89 815 8,922 8,188 189 107 5,975 978 091 8,998 8,981 17 1,108 8,894 8,847 2,181 White tenants...... Nonwhite tenants 1,141 86 289 296 898 897 572 572 197 196 611 589 4 65 25 25 Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent. 100 1,008 1,117 78 1,158 1,151 47 1,581 1,543 101 18,724 12.018 54 58 940 928 899 905 280 500 878 1,085 1 E,070 8,011 665 614 12.682 1,028 915 155 322 458 881 068 CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS BRIDGEPORT CITY 40.235 89.746 86 21 98 181 8,519 5,701 7.461 6.846 8.481 8,654 1,461 1,152 Percent 100.0 10,382 10,254 618 502 0.1 27 26 0.1 0.2 14.5 614 604 10 5,167 5,104 9.2 1,441 1,417 0.1 8.9 18.7 17.1 21.1 1.6 504 501 occupied. 1.3 443 448 10,711 8.1 8.9 1,272 1,250 22 2,478 2,447 2,447 31 270 264 1,512 8 82 White owners_____ Nonwhite owners 874 87 10,579 182 26 8 80 668 872 128 1 2 149 147 14 24 29,364 28,554 27,659 18 12 11 29,522 54 52 54 6,179 6,096 5,899 197 5,958 5,758 5,712 8,249 5,884 2,218 587 586 274 28,625 114 87 67 59 44 44 844 -4 White tenants. 76 8.178 2,081 2,022 241 240 928 250 70 4,794 181 19 87 87 Nonwhite tenants 585 ž 89 895 1 1 8 16 Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent. 60 71 41 1 47 14 851 772 1 1 80 26 60 74 181 10 46 4 ī 1 . . 1 BRIDGEPORT DISTRICT 59.295 57.956 50 45 178 297 4,291 7.840 9.296 8.776 11.388 6,115 8,588 2,846 Percent 1.609 2.192 -100.0 0.1 0.1 21 0.5 74 71 0.8 7,4 12.7 16.0 15.1 Owner occupied 19.6 10.6 6.] 4.4 2.6 8.8 415 20,838 475 464 18 995 980 15 1,618 19,860 50 46 -2,144 2,129 8,944 8,909 85 2,166 White owners 8.187 20.663 21 8,187 8,107 80 2,978 2,662 2,659 1,284 1,281 Nonwhite owners. 38 11 8 7 1 2 2,841 170 164 414 Tenant occupied and vacant. Tenant occupied 25 16 4 123 86 70 8 38,462 85,714 84,748 971 24 15 14 88,096 35,526 10 7,488 7,850 7,134 216 6,632 6,878 6,804 69 7,444 7,105 7,057 228 189 8,814 6,845 1,189 375 235 235 777 175 175 678 520 145 18 18 489 183 183 195 30 30 White tenants 178 16 84 8,411 266 125 12 84,561 ,863 329 Nonwhite tenants 986 519 965 1 9 42 2,163 2,028 . S6 105 88 52 299 122 106 184 275 174 227 146 19 95 36 446 30 25 76 41 76 52 184 HARTFORD CITY 45,102 48,809 11 25 48 145 1.557 8.198 5,589 7,408 12,068 7,295 Percent. 8.975 1.759 908 819 _ 100.0 8.6 81 29 0,1 8 8 0.3 5 0.1 Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners 7.8 12.8 16.9 44 6.8 1,018 1,011 27.6 16.7 7,696 4.6 6.908 5 2.1 622 1.9 1,434 1,266 78 74 247 237 51A 6,805 98 1,009 663 661 496 119 87,406 86,557 498 20 6,890 6,796 5,577 219 619 10 25 10,649 10,491 10,399 92 2 20 Fenant occupied and vacant. 36,906 7 40 40 88 2 1,526 1,486 1,188 8,120 8,055 2,468 10 5,842 5,255 4,778 18 8 280 239 288 140 2 186 1,957 1,908 1,698 Tenant occupied 6.029 750 21 15 14 29 26 25 7 20 20 106 5,899 5,887 11 White tenants_____ Nonwhite tenants. \$4.808 454 5 1 118 188 92 84 749 1,724 714 91 1 471 81 808 587 Vacant, for sale or rent. 1 89 79€ 51 2 38 2 65 1 18 1 16 1 8 1 Vacant, not for sale or rent 125 85 140 40 81 21 2 45 9 18 2 2 NEW BRITAIN CITY 17,874 16,687 5 4 15 74 1,021 \$,118 8,807 2,920 2.545 1.805 769 498 379 182 Percent -100.0 0,4 6.1 59 59 0.1 White owners 18,7 22.9 7.8 725 722 4.6 571 569 Owner 3 17.6 15.5 8.0 418 8.3 844 841 1.1 5.008 2 4.408 -842 841 195 452 610 4,995 18 12,866 4,891 12 12,234 12,148 178 8 ć 194 451 609 413 178 Tenant occupied and vacant 962 959 931 8 2 12 12 12 68 68 68 a 2,928 -111 8,355 2.310 1,708 1,688 1,678 198 192 192 580 80 78 85 88 12.24 3 22 2 2,205 2,287 18 560 560 12,141 107 108 12,037 1 8,817 28 14 2 661 72 38 28 29 10 Vacant, for sale or rent 2 76 21 Vacant, not for sale or rent 15 16 16 16 . 1 ī HARTFORD-NEW BRITAIN 1 129,662 ,905 116 6,279 5.0 764 789 13,184 10.6 1,683 90 407 17,946 14.4 2,983 19,176 15.4 4,028 785 27.591 8,795 7.0 5,218 5,195 16.545 412 4. 305 3,272 100.0 0.1 0.1 0,9 103 0.6 13.2 6,956 6,918 82.1 44.363 121 40.836 61 61 50 49 8.4 2.6 8,085 8,085 51 5.1 1,631 40,577 261 84,067 White owners. 44,075 8.891 3,998 30 15,148 92 11 1,606 2,958 8,303 16 Nonwhite owners 4,520 2,886 20 21 85,301 29 27 25 2 2 2 5,515 5,328 4,911 38 18 66 804 661 638 597 41 18 551 295 14,963 14,656 14,121 8,582 8,396 8,396 1,786 1,657 1,652 19,506 9,589 9,198 270 246 24 14 63 60 9 986 620 276 231 47 87 26 1 61.469 881 307 304 3 54 10 58 39 38 1 18 14 846 79,872 2,097 1,989 White tenants 80,205 ,857 111 352 9,198 9,180 18 320 10,620 14.591 18 230 1 38 Nonwhite tenants 2,129 2,281 619 41. 672 535 -284 1 151 20.9 216 140 214 155 681 8 609 8 20 36 53 86 188 71 41 15 11 7 1 2 NEW HAVEN CITY. 44,180 48,585 82 18 111 889 8,919 7,135 8.138 6.579 7,287 8,915 2,347 1.037 1.545 1.188 Percent. --100.0 0.1 9.0 265 262 0.3 0.8 Owner occupied, White owners. 16.4 18.7 15.3 16.6 9.0 11,126 5.4 3.1 8.4 2.7 747 728 10,805 20 5 5 12 21 21 1,528 1,619 2.152 1.246 865 798 784 592 590 940 986 20 2,152 2,120 32 5,065 4,851 4,796 55 Nonwhite owners 1,281 851 159 88,004 81,854 29,787 10,050 147 32,730 31,145 29,540 Tenant occupied and vacant. Tenant occupied 29 25 24 9 758 672 671 15 2,669 12 818 14 ,482 18 13 11 2 99 24 4,960 4,769 4,609 160 177 8.654 6.888 6.610 445 364 851 4 E43 196 195 26 176 41 85 85 460 ,068 892 190 95 88 7 6,175 6,414 12 12 298 8.484 1,845 White tenants 257 36 24 151 150 1 28 10 10 2,474 12 164 19 Nonwhite tenants. 1,617 1,521 129 1,605 1,466 119 506 416 Vacant, for sale or rent_____ Vacant, not for sale or rent 178 18 4 205 175 216 6 122 16 -"1 n 17 14 18 14 18 2 2 . NEW HAVEN DISTRICT 87,110 85,012 121 68 309 688 6,559 11.692 18,718 12,496 15.589 8,771 5.238 3.916 8,758 8,104 Percent . 100.0 7.7 692 670 18.8 1,630 1,600 14.7 2,648 3,604 44 8,848 8,235 0.1 0.1 0.4 0.8 16.1 18,5 wher occupied. White owners, 10.3 6.5 4.6 3,2 29.404 28,639 28,348 291 56,373 8.7 87 87 24 24 81 75 85 79 2 8,090 8,047 2,869 2,849 20 5.911 .165 2,656 2,656 12 29,100 804 57,706 ,908 ,898 ,840 5,848 68 9,678 4,180 32 4,609 4,016 ٦ 6 6 22 80 48 608 502 440 62 95 6 29 28 28 29 15 84 19 18 5,867 5,435 4,874 10,062 9,628 9,006 622 10,623 226 2,369 1,928 1,924 ,248 861 879 918 474 459 15 868 199 198 1 198 198 182 11 10 25 1 50,584 48,582 2,002 5,155 96 11 11 253 50.985 8,845 8,780 65 714 119 ,202 848 48,917 2,018 36 38 8,058 4,002 14 529 9.640 247 1 861 78 Nonwhite tenants 1 54 1 561 389 43 452 461 70 Vacant, for sale or 418 2 870 5.850 ī 287 80 62 Vacant, not for sale or rent. 417 206 981 684 88 64

526908 O - 43 - 27

O₂

22

Table 18.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-POLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

						[Perc	ent not s	hown wh	ere less th	uan 0.1]									
	A11	Report-	Less	\$3	\$5	\$7	\$10	\$15	\$20	\$25	\$30	\$40	\$50	\$60	· \$75	\$	100 OR	MORI	2
AREA. OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	dwelling units	ing monthly rent	than \$3	to \$4	to \$6	to \$9	to \$14	to \$19	to \$24	to \$29	to \$39	to \$49	to \$59	to \$74	to \$99	Total	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS-Continued		. 1.																	
WATERBUEY CITY	25,985	25,780	บ่	7	42	220	1,249	3,528	5,347	5,174	5,204	2,473	1,167	760	381	317	-	-	-
Percent	7,897 45 18,043 17,445	100.0 7,795 7,750 45 17,986 17,403 16,901 502 550 32	-7 7 -4 8 8 -1 -	1 1 6 6 	0.2 9 88 81 29 2 2	0.5 15 15 105 104 97 7 1	4.8 123 123 1,126 1,094 1,026 68 29 8	13.7 326 321 5 3,202 3,133 2,976 157 64 5	20.7 812 804 8 4,535 4,440 4,278 162 90 5	20.1 1,169 1,159 10 4,005 3,928 3,881 92 78 4	20,2 2,074 2,059 15 3,130 2,965 2,974 11 188 7	9.6 1,360 1,354 6 1,113 1,034 1,038 2 75 4	4.5 738 782 1 434 405 405 405 - 28 1	2.9 579 579 181 156 156 - 24 1	1.5 810 310 - 71 56 56 - 14 1	1.2 277 277 40 33 32 1 6 1	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -		
WATERBURT DISTRICT	87,651	87,168	17	17	144	274	2,258	5,894	7,459	7,080	7,151	8,429	1,768	1,110	569	498	_	-	_
Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied and vacant. Tensant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	13,670 13,614 56 23,981 22,690 22,166 524 918 379		нц 6 5 5 1 -	- 6 - 11 10 9 1	0.4 58 / 53 - 91 84 81 81 81 81	0.7 44 48 1 280 282 214 8 8	6.1 312 312 1,946 1,635 1,768 72 77 34	14.5 835 880 5 4,559 4,398 4,398 4,398 4,398 4,282 180 117 50	20.1 1,587 1,578 9 5,872 5,645 5,478 167 152 75	19.1 2,130 2,117 13 4,950 4,758 4,659 94 127 70	19.2 3,367 3,367 20 3,764 3,568 8,556 12 163 83	9.2 2,091 2,084 1,284 1,284 1,282 2 90 14	4.8 1,185 1,184 1 583 501 500 1 42 40	8.0 862 862 248 212 212 212 212 212 32	1.5 476 476 - 93 73 73 73 - 18 2	1.3 496 486 - 57 44 48 . 1 8 5	- - 48 40 39 1 6 2		

Table 19.—TENANT-OCCUPIED AND VACANT RURAL-FARM UNITS BY ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE: 1940

[Monthly rental data are not available for owner-occupied farm dwelling units; see table 14 for their estimated average rental. Percent not shown where base is less than 100]

OCCUPANCY AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All tenant- occupied and vacant units	Re- porting estimated monthly rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not re- porting estimated monthly rent
The State	7,887 5,238 5,181 57 1,204 1,445	7,819 4,936 4,882 54 1,070 1,818	70 40 38 2 17 18		898 274 265 9 61 58	821 241 287 4 44 86	1,406 1,085 1,068 17 178 148	889	985 714 710 4 128 148	869 631 626 5 94 144	777 524 520 4 92 161	368 207 206 1 43 118	810 115 115 102 98	155 62 62 - 44 49	103 36 36 21 48	254 37 37 56 161	568 302 299 3 184 182
Percent Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	1.0 0.8 0.8 1.6 1.0	1.6 1.6 1.6 - 2.8 0.6	5.4 5.6 5.4 5.7 4.4	4.4 4.9 4.9 4.9 - 4.1 2.7	19.2 22.0 21.9 16.6 10.9	18.0 18.1 15.1		12,8	8.6	5.0 4.2 4.2 4.0 9.0	4.2 2.3 2.4 9.5 7.1	2.1 1.3 1.3 4.1 3.7	1.4 0.7 0.7 2.0 3.5	8.5 0.7 0.8 5.2 12.3	

Table 20.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE AND LARGE CITIES: 1940 AND 1930

			[Perc	ent not sh	own where	e less than	0.1]							
AREA AND CENSUS YEAR	All tenant- occupied units	Median monthly rent	Reporting monthly rent	Less than \$10	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$29	\$30 to \$49	\$50 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more	Not report- ing monthly rent
THE STATE														
Urban and rural-nonfarm	261,815 210,793	\$25.00 28.41	259,442 208,437 100.0 100.0	5,670 7,528 2.2 3.6	25,949 16,125 10.0 7.7	43,880 26,695 16.9 12.8	94,754 64,047 36.5 30.7	71,583 68,478 27.6 32,9	13,576 19,822 5,2 9,5	2,440 3,208 0.9 1.5	1,158 1,773 0.4 0.9	290 583 0.1 0.2	192 578 0.1 0.2	2,373 2,556 -
Urban1940 1930 Percent1940 1940 1930	205,405 169,845	25.36 29,70		2,316 1,938 1.1 1.2	17,627 9,792 8.6 5.8	34,407 20,291 16,9 12,1	78,525 53,387 88.5 81.9	58,641 60,234 28.7 85,9	10,194 17,386 5.0 10,4	1,597 2,661 0.8 1.6	586 1,405 0.3 0,8	98 261 0.2	63 239 0,1	1,356 1,731
Rural-nonfarm	56,410 41,448	23.41 21.96	55,393 40,823 100.0 100.0	3,354 5,590 6.1 13.7	8,322 6,333 15.0 15.5	9,473 6,404 17.1 15,7	16,229 10,660 29,3 26,1	12,892 8,244 23.3 20.2	3,382 2,436 6,1 6,0	843 547 1.5 1.3	572 368 1.0 0.9	197 102 0.4 0.2	129 139 0,2 0,3	1,017 625
)	}										•	
CITIES Bridgeport	24,917 36,557 31,327 12,248 9,932 31,354 26,934 17,445	25.64 80,73 37.77 22.67 26.01 23.81 30.98 24.38	24,818 36,178 30,923 12,142 9,811 31,145 26,711 17,403	228 312 205 69 84 66 413 180 144 63	3,178 2,363 1,486 487 959 615 3,460 1,273 1,094 483	5,104 4,010 3,055 1,537 2,910 1,809 5,175 3,009 3,138 1,403	11,352 8,617 12,051 7,516 5,645 4,021 11,183 8,449 8,363 5,285	7,784 7,616 16,890 15,066 2,243 2,682 7,387 9,075 4,019 5,666	777 1,622 2,619 5,384 264 531 2,017 3,417 561 1,093	592 33 56 364 712 56	37 54 92 256 2 26 151 438 31 45	4 9 15 48 2 3 35 87 - 10	3 10 26 28 2 10 71 2 3	71 99 404 106 121 209 823 42 251

Table 21.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus the average monthly cost to the tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Percent not shown where less than 0.1, Median not shown where base is less than 100] Not report-ing gross Ail Me-\$60 \$75 \$100 \$10 \$15 \$20 \$25 \$30 \$40 \$50 \$7 Reporting Less \$3 \$5 tenant-occupied units AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS dian gross rent than \$3 to \$6 or more to \$4 to \$9 to \$39 to \$49 to \$59 to \$74 to \$99 gross rent to \$14 to \$19 to \$24 to \$29 rent THE STATE 1,945 1,938 7 10,111 10,072 39 4,086 4,073 13 71,472 69,779 1,693 43,956 43,534 428 20,000 19,907 19.720 261,815 254,575 7,240 \$39.77 242,095 235,414 6,681 342 1,113 6,284 16,102 29,255 37,278 Urban and rural-nonfarm 42 114 9,161 15,098 1,004 27,730 1,525 12.1 84.03 25.67 108 321 21 5,885 399 White 39 3 1,057 35,873 1,400 93 Nonwhite 0.8 0.8 0.1 1.7 100.0 100.0 100.0 0.1 0.1 0.3 29.5 18.2 8.3 0.5 2,6 6.7 6,4 15.4 Percent: Nonfarm 0.4 2.5 11.8 15.2 29.6 18.5 8,5 4.3 1.7 0.2 White 0.1 6.0 15.0 22.8 21.0 25,8 6.3 1.4 Nonwhite 29,982 15,7 59,466 31.1 36,317 19.0 7,602 2,698 959 14,409 11,238 5.9 22,223 11.6 15,989 149 0.1 139 3,789 190,996 100.0 560 205,405 34.19 21 59 Urban 0.5 - 955 13,913 0.8 529 S1 4.0 7,571 1.4 2,687 8.4 2.0 Percent ... 3,396 943 10,306 932 20,811 28,669 35,936 381 34.43 25.79 18 52 57 880 15,908 184,857 198,775 White 1,586 81 31 11 493 10 Nonwhite. 6,630 6,139 3 1 1,888 2.7 1,386 2 5,311 12,006 23.5 11,899 7,639 14.9 7,598 ' 41 4,011 7.8 3,999 2,509 51,099 21 61 193 553 2,545 4,864 7,032 13,8 7,291 14.3 986 31.99 Rural-nonfarm Percent 56,410 9.5 4.9 1.9 0.1 56 5 100.0 0.4 1.1 5,0 21 5,242 69 6,919 113 2,501 985 55,799 611 \$2.09 24.01 50,557 542 2,489 4,792 7.204 52A White. 11 25 72 67 107 12 Nonwhite. CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS 101 0.4 99 2,376 1,755 6,7 1,621 3,269 12.5 3,037 232 4,256 839 Bridgeport city..... 28,625 33.12 26,249 7 25 524 8,727 4,665 1,834 173 16,2 4,047 209 0.7 2.0 7.0 3.2 0.2 44 0.1 25 0,1 Percent ... 100.0 2,885 7 8,528 199 4,696 1,823 887 27,727 898 83.42 25,392 857 491 33 White...... Nonwhite 11 41 25.06 . 4 2 134 3,046 2,466 461 203 1,311 35 113 603 2,024 8,921 5,234 10,441 5,801 33.68 32,668 8 £7 Bridgeport district 35.714 7.5 2,452 1.5 479 0.6 203 100.0 31,747 921 0.1 17.8 .0.1 31 0.3 1.8 **5.2** 12.0 16.0 32,0 4.0 1,309 Percent 2,996 53.96 25.17 8 1,885 3,673 248 5,008 226 10,225 5,770 34,743 White 37 216 51 14 2 50 white 971 2 4,561 462 118 3,124 10,302 9,240 1,941 Hartford city..... 36,557 39.12 33,433 4 9 16 68 497 1,181 1,989 5,045 27.6 9,100 140 5.9 1,759 230 9.1 2,717 328 1.4 459 0.2 1.5 431 3.5 1,028 30.B 13.6 5.8 0.4 Percent.. 100.0 3 1 16 8 9,756 546 4,528 1,956 2,889 235 34,809 1,748 White 99.70 Nonwhite. 29.07 1,513 1 66 158 70 645 31.71 11,603 3 204 551 1,641 2,508 4,002 1,743 610 252 New Britein cfty..... 12,248 2.2 251 15.0 1,736 5.3 609 0,6 0.1 8 1.8 199 5 4.7 532 19 21.6 2,489 19 34.5 3,976 100.0 11,504 99 -8 -0,1 14.1 1.1 Percent..... 2 637 1,620 12,141 White. 31.76 26 1 Nonwhite

Table 21.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940—Con.

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus the average monthly cost to the tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Percent not shown where less than 0.1. Median not shown where base is less than 100]

AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Reporting gross rent	Less than \$3	\$3 50 \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not report- ing gross rent
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS—Continued				,		18 A.								,				
Hartford-New Britain district Percent White Nonwhite	82,333 80,206 2,127	\$36.26 36.50 27.92	100.0 73,822	5 \- 4 1	19 - 18 1	59 0.1 53 6	200 0.9 188 12	1,341 1.8 1,234 107	3,587 4.7 3,365 222	7,172 9.5 6,854 318	10,084 13.3 9,697 387	22,745 80.1 22,151 594	82.2	10.5	8,854 5,1 8,845 9	1,464 1.9 1,459 5	465 0.6 464 1	_
New Haven city Percent	31,354 29,797 1,617	32,25 24,12	100.0 28,152 1,504	3 - 3 -		18 0.1 17 1	87 0.8 77 10	745 2.5 642 103	2,326 7.8 2,052 274	4,454 15.0 4,060 394	5,362 18.1 5,043 319	8,261 27.9 7,948 318	4,376 14,8 4,820 56	2,161 7.3 2,150 11	1,105 8,7 1,090 15	535 1.8 538 2	228 0.8 222 1	-
New Haven district Percent White Nonwhite	48,917 2,018	83.04 25.30	100,0 46,355 1,888	6 - 5 -	6 - 3 8	46 0.1 41 5	152 0.3 136 16	1,160 2.4 1,011 149	3,554 7.4 3,162 392	6,784 14.1 6,285 499	8,257 17.1 7,904 869	13,442 27.9 13,080 362	7,932 16.4 7,867 65	8,853 8.0 3,841 12	1,928 4.0 1,911 17	798 1.7 796 2	816 0.7 319 3	
Waterbury city Percent	16,942 508	84.49 26.44	16,697 100.0 16,203 494	-	8 - 3 -	8	19 0.1 17 2	182 1.1 172 10	690 4.1 628 62	1,765 10.6 1,641 124	2,818 16.9 2,692 126	6,107 36.6 5,965 142	3,810 19,8 8,286 24	1,127 6.7 1,124 8	481 2.9 481	139 0.8 189	48 0.3 47 1	_
Vaterbury district Percent	22,690 - 22,166 524	- 89.78	21,539 100.0 21,028 511	2 - 2 -	5 - 5 -	15 0.1 16 -	48 0.2 40 8	314 1.5 304 10	1,070 5.0 1,005 65	2,459 11.4 2,383 126	8,768 17.5 3,684 129	7,656 35,5 7,508 148	8,978 18.5 8,953 25	1,388 6.4 1,385 8	602 2.8 501 1	186 0.9 186 -	57 0.8 56	1,151 1,138 18

.

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available]

					FAIRFIELD				<u> </u>			HARTFORD	<u></u>	nen an
SUBJECT	The county	Bridge- port	Danbury	Norwalk	Shelton	Stamford	Strat- ford town	Rural- nonfare	Rural- farm	The county	Bristol	East Hartford town	Hartford city	New Britain
All dwelling units	119,117	40,288	6,165	11,644	2,904	12,747	6,359	35,507	: 3,558	119,302	7,786	4,882	45,108	17,874
All occupied units White Negro	110,235 107,860 2,290	39,836 38,306 1,014	5,992 5,917 78	10,904 10,586 308	2,686 2,675 10	12,246 11,676 550	5,960 5,907 50	29,997 29,707 258	8,114 3,086 27	116,448 114,087 2,327	7,629 7,608 19	4,788 4,761 86	44,253 42,385 1,847	17,256 17,136 120
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	85 2,2 44,961	16 2.6 10,711	2 1.3 2,245	10 2,9 4,808	1 0.4 1,256	20 4.7 8,597	8 0.9 \$,589	82 1.0 16,606	1 0.9 2,149	84 2.0 41,081	2 0.3 3,150	0.6 2,058	21 4.2 7,696	0.7
Percent of total occupied	40.8 44,611 333 17	27.2 10,579 128 4	87.5 2,231 18 1	44.1 4,759 48 1	46.8 1,253 2 1	29.4 3,552 43 2	60.2 8,569 18 2	55.4 16,529 71 6	69.0 2,139 10	85.8 40,788 290 8	41.9 8,147 8	43.0 2,047 11	17.4 7,577 117 2	29.0 4,995 18
Tenant-occupied units	65,274 63,249 1,957 68	28,625 27,727 886 12	3,747 5,686 60 1	5,827 260	1,430 1,422 8	8,649 8,124 507 18	2,971 2,898 32 1	18,391 13,178 187 26	965 947 17 1	75,367 73,304 2,087 26	4,479 4,461 16 2	2,780 2,714 15 1	86,557 84,808 1,730 19	12,248 12,141 107
Vacant units, for sale or rent	5,645	851 2.1 801	160 2.6 159	440 3.8 341	177 6.1 52	477 3.7 444	293 4.6 128	8,064 8.6 1,288	183 5.1 132	2,110 1.8 1,748	81 1.0 80	87 1.8 83	798 1.8 787	102 0.6 100
Vacant, not for sale or rent	2,204 146 3,287 796 2,441	12 38 46 41 5	- 13 13 13	800	125 41 16 25	23 10 24 22 2	183 32 106 88 18	1,769 57 2,446 436 2,010	48 8 261 106 155	257 105 744 256 488	1 26 17 9	4777	12 49 51 51 -	1 16 16
1930: All private families Owner families Percent owner Tenant families Not reporting tenure	¹ 94,206 42,275 45.8 51,063 868	35,807 10,555 29.8 24,917 834	5,547 2,506 45.6 2,991 50	52.1 4,975	2,297 1,178 51.4 1,111 18	10,925 4,022 37.0 6,884 69	4,658 8,054 65.8 1,587 12	21,988 13,672 62,9 8,074 237	2,362 1,910 82.2 415 87	100,919 88,791 38,8 61,098 1,030	6,548 3,019 46,6 3,455 74	4,204 2,052 49,2 2,122 30	40,646 8,905 88.1 31,327 414	15,534 5,460 85.5 9,982 148
FOPULATION Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	418, 384 8.80 ¹ 886, 702 4.10	3.74	22,839 8.78 22,261 4.01	8.65 86,019	10,971 4.08 10,113 4.40	47,938 3.91 46,346 4.24	22,580 3.79 19,212 4.13	115,989 \$.87 89,186 4.05	11,647 3.74 10,868 4,60	450,189 3.87 421,097 4.17	S0,167 3.95 28,451 4.34	18,615 8.89 17,125 4.07	166,267 3.76 164,072 4.04	68,685 3.98 68,128 4.89
All dwelling units	119,117	40,238	6,165	11,644	2,904	12,747	6, 359	85,507	8,558	119,802	7,786	4,882	45,102	17, 374
1-family detached 1-family attached 2-family attached 2-family doter. 3-family. 4-family. 1- to 4-family. 1- to 4-family. 10- to 19-family. 20-family. 00-ther dwelling place.	3,930 8,979 2,754 2,819	1,419	1,919 17 890 2,358 657 252 220 281 92 27	193 296 2,796 732 264 354 537 127 50	1,811 13 84 768 861 118 1192 35	1,872 578 509	4,060 484 578 616 560 128 64 41 23	296 853 458 105 804	1 s - I	40,518 1,929 7,158 20,974 17,840 3,640 2,871 14,612 5,756 4,154	358 172 21	104 98 148 60	420 1,540 7,268 9,162 1,528 1,467 10,005 4,974 8,756	8,037 107 470 8,986 4,794 616 451 3,459 297 117
Other dwelling place	12,000 9,244 21,694 16,366 10,332 5,757 4,714 6,721	951 1,568 2,163 2,608 11,285 7,810 4,349 2,041 1,421 1,023	878 193 647 1,090 1,186 1,060 584 886	755 745 1,214 888 1,334 1,628 1,334 791 699 795	471 194 152 172	597 433 1,828 1,350 1,449 1,385 1,010 629 440 253	193 56 83 913	4,826 4,265 5,285 3,040 4,489 3,168 1,672 867 1,095 2,784	302 264 167 119 240 1,095	\$50 6,258 4,426 14,741 11,580 15,347 11,795 7,303 8,955 4,359 6,190 38,347	357 279 1,065 657 1,267 568 435 293 806 352	247 200 768 805 843 605 330 148 181 366	550 719 4,982 4,073 6,801 5,045 3,016 1,502 1,159 598	1,711 2,170 2,282 1,281 545 348
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Not needing major repairs. With private bath and priv. flush toilet With runate flush toilet on priv. flush toilet With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	94,902 88,772 5,172 3,112 2,848	28,170 2,581 928 187	135 89 12	8,582 476 477 209	2,490 1,892 181 168 254 254	720	5,287 5,008 68 123 88 380	719 866 1,725	42 152 854	101, 808 90,132 3,939 4,590 2,647 7,562	6,112 298 294 162	8,904 50 95 41	84,705 949 1,452 214	1,271 229 \ 18
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	14,435 8,201 2,978 1,778 1,483	1,820 708 169	200 60 30	649 171 215 141	101 15 51 87	1,009 525 117 3	270 29 50 31 692	2,174 211 487 748	215 7 90 274	4,287 1,206 979 1,090	125 28 54 22	291 22 58	1,698 755 861 119	505 156 48 4
Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	9,780						1			10,432	1.1	a series a		
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet Other water supply within 50 feet No water supply within 50 feet No treporting water supply	112,736 1,882 953 1,777 585 1,786	50 185 78 61		100 1 82 122 5 56	1 89 1 155 96		74 15 30	716 879 1,214 333	263 114 232 54	80/ 98/ 31/	3 84 8 91 9 51 8 51	4 54 5 10 8 1-	8 12 0 803 4 27 5 28	10 L 6 7 4
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	107,447 3,219 166 5,601 454 2,080	1,742 21 807 28		7 479 2 16 5 498 1 81	82 10 525	456 6 47 6 11	2 3 245 245	L 350 3 6 3 3,28 0 25) 20 9 25 9 816 5 88	2,98 22 6,04 38	7 14 9 1 9 30 5 1	4 6 4 7 16 1	2 2,144 3 34 5 49 9 2	1 254 4 25 9 25 1 1
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	98,609 2,578 15,615 8,820	1,264	139	9 372 L 1,355	26	5 847 1,470	16	3 38 4,57	7 20 9931	2,78 11,99	7 16	8 70 7 281	0 1,982 8 2,085	2 277

¹ Includes figure for Greenwich borough, classified as urban in 1980 and rural in 1940. This borough was disincorporated in 1982.

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. pigures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available]

		HARTFOR	DCon.				LITCHFIELD				MIDDI	INE	
SUBJECT	South- ington borough	West Hartford town	Rural- monfarm	Rural- fara	The county	Torring- ton	Winstod	Rural- monfara	Rural- farm	The county	Middle- town	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,810	9,206	28,741	4, 951	27,829	7,184	2,221	14,981	4,098	17,908	6,014	10,187	1,707
All occupied units White Negro	1,285 1,277 6	8,915 8,897 16	27,564 27,296 263	4,758 4,727 30	23,304 23,124 162	7,085 6,987 46	2,077 2,064 18	10,867 10,763 91	8,825 3,310 13	14,084 18,971 109	5,791 5,742 46	6,878 6,816 61	1,415 1,413 2
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	2 0.6	2 0,2	5	1 0.7	18	2	1 0.6	13	2 0,5	4		1	0.1
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	602 46.8	5,259 59.0	18,789	3,519 74,0	12, 36 7 58.1	8,080 43,8	841 40.5	5,990 55,1	2,456 73,9	7,790 54.9	2,520	8,978 57.8	1,232 87.1
Negro	600 2	5,244	13,671 115	3,502 16	12,295 67	3,072 8	840 1	5,982 53	2,451 5	7,696 32 12	2,51 3 6	3,953 24	1,2 3 0 2
Other nonwhite Tenant-occupied units White Negro	688 677	2 3,656 3,653 3	8 18,775 18,625 148	1 1,239 1,225 14	5 10,987 10,829 95	8,955 8,915 38	1,286 1,224 11	5 4,877 4,831 88	869 859 8	6, 354 6,275 77	1 8,271 3,229 40	1 2,900 2,863 37	188 185
Other nonwhite	2	277	2 656	- 97	18 1,561	2 69	1	8 1,119	2 237	2 1,617	2 172	- 1,255	- 190
Percent of all dwelling units	0.9 12	3.0 262	2.3	2.0 78	5.6 762	1.0	6,1 88	7.8	5.8 121	9.0	8.9 161	12.3 438	11.1 60
Scasonal Not reporting	=	8 12	226 29	14 10	783 16	1 2	47	622 10	113	934 24	6 5	602 15	. 126
Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary Seasonal	18	14	521 111 410	96 27 69	2,964 479 2,485	80 14 16	8 6 2	2,895 298 2,097	591 161 370	2,207 301 1,906	51 24 27	2,054 215 1,839	102 62 40
1930: All private families	1,215	6,180 8,665	22,420 11,781	4,172	20,299 11,468	6,052 2,890	1,989 897	10,000 5,857	2,258 1,824	11,993 7,217	4,810 2,387	6,029 3,755	1,154
Owner families Percent owner Tenant families	53.0 562	60.0 2,445	52.8	80.9	57.4 8,496	48.8 3,087	45.6 1,069	59.5 3,992	82.1 896	60.4 4,784	49.7 2,418	62.6 2,245	98.5
Not reporting tenure POPULATION	20	70	217	68	885	125	28	151	86	42	10	28	4
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	5,088 3.96 5,125	88,776 8.79 84,941	108,049 8,92 94,246	19,542 4.11 19,009	87,041 8,74 82,556	26,988 3.84 26,040	7,674 8,69 7,888	89,868 8.62 86,546	18,016 8.91 10,087	55,999 8.98 51,886	26,495 4.58 24,554	28,844 8.47 21,889	5,660 4.00 4,995
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	4.22	4.04	4.20	4.56	4.07	4,80	8.96	8.85	4.47	4.28	5.10	8.62	4,33
All dwelling units TYPE OF STRUCTURE	1,810	9,206		4,951	27,829	7,184	2,221	14,361	4,098	17,908	6,014	10,187	1,707
1-family detached 1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	. 554 7 170	5,968 111 278	16,956 991 8,576	8,986 158 234	17,094 184 1,080	2,066 10 180		10,570 71 600	3,639 39 102	12,614 207 860	2,557 116 424	6,522 86 898	1,535
2-family side-by-side 2-family other 3-family 4-family	486	1,44E 810	8,846	476	5,914	3,382	606	1,684	240 27	2,210	1,462	654 141	36 94 18
4-family 1- to 4-family with business	28	82	1,056	18	820 781	100	76 150	140	4	408	824 198	84 171	10
5- to 9-family 10- to 19-family] [218 96	1,57	5	413 81	126				894 100	811 100	88	-
20-family or more Other dwelling place	. 5	163 21		16	94	16	3	55	20	28 89	22 34	48	
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	. 15	1,717	8,824	273	2,159	368	48	1,459	269	- 1,698	540	1,259	99
1930 to 1934 1925 to 1929	. 21 41	1,075					51	1,209	246	1,425	249	1,038	1 8 8 89
1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	- 69 94	1,816	2,886 3,180	26 8 505	3,556	500 1,482	176	1,635	268	985	309 562	547 776	69 99
1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	. 81 . 117	300 130	1,674	320	8,770 2,776	1,506	547	1,210	215	1,857	687	1,067	182
1880 to 1889 1860 to 1879	- 92 . 189	22 38		226 491	1,645	867 286		819	166	925	372	468 696	85 170
1859 or carlier	- 174		2,816	1,588	4,838	276 499		2,477	1,800	8,944	640	1,672	632 112
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING													-
Not needing major repairs		8,471 15 17	19,961 1,164 1,748	2,447 94 3 720	18,735 1,008 1,728	5,900 26 11) 1,771 9 94 1 44	8 8,891 5 56 8 1,13	5 2,168 1 78 8 486	10,216 1,017 1,240	4,046 252 206	5,500 719 847	1,362 672 46 187
No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs	. 6	1			1 ·				1	· ·	1		457
With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet.	. 6) 186 8 7	3 1,262 9 212 5 88	807 19 5 128	1,287 205 367	44 5	8 164 5 5 1 1	5 48 8 7 4 22	9 171 4 11 7 11	719 63 5 140	9 358 3 11 7	308 50 97	61 2 36
No running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	- 6	544						1 50 7 49			- F - C - C - C - C - C - C - C - C - C		182 64
Running water in dwelling unit	1,29	- 10	1,064	616	1,64	3 3	1	- 1,10	9 45	1,40	2 163	989	1,026
Running water within 50 feet			E 58-	4 300	901	3 3	8	- 56 - 59 8 30	3 27	8 389	8 66	871	49 266
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply TOILET FACILITIES		5 12	- 204 5 480										39 27
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared	1,24	5 9,034 5 1	0 26	8 44	5 81	o . ∃a		9 10,26					801 19
Nonflush toilet in structure		8 2	1 18 5 3,56	7 81 0 1,804	5 14 7 5,18	8 20	8 1	0 8 6 3,46	ຍ 4	6 6	5 20	82	7
No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	1 1		- 28	4 8	5 20		5	8 14 1 22	0 4	0 15	9 18	181	20
BATHTUB OR SHOWER		9,00	6 28,50	5 2,62	8 20,57	1 6,52							
Shared			2 27 3 5,23	6 5	5 81	5 4	7 2	KO 21	.8 8	5 17	6 110	o `45	81
Not reporting bathtub or shower	8				4 27			8 11		5 5,50 0 \$2			887

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available]

	alaan Magaalii	بي المراجع ا				NEW HAVEN	مى تىكى ت ىكى	این اطلاب دروین				t anim William and the	NEW L	ONDON	
SUBJECT	The county	An- sonia	Derby	Meriden	Nauga- tuck borough	New Haven city	Walling- ford borough	Water- bury	West Haven town	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Groton borough	Jewett City borough	New London city
All dwelling units	158,934	5,085	2,679	11,090	4,261	44,130	3,182	25,985	8,536	30,872	3,114	38,319	l,489	1,030	8,615
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE		4		10 000	4.100	10 100	5 101	05 907	8,085	28,529	2,927	32,834	1,917	999	0 167
All occupied units	128,057 125,099	4,968 4,668	2,591 2,568	10,790 10,738	4,179 4,178	42,480 40,704	3,121 3,119	25,387 24,639	8,025	23,348	2,917	32,375	1,810	996	8,157 7,900
Negro Other nonwhite	2,896 62	299 1	21 2	48 4	5 1	1,744 32	1	535 13	56 4	177	10	407 52	7	5	280 27
Percent Negro and other nonwhite	2.8 49,058	6.0 1,797	0.9 908	0.5 4,654	0.1 1,869	4.2 11,126	0.1 1,396	. 2.2 7,942	0.7 3.551	0.8	0,3 2,448	1.4 14.976	0.5 504	0.3 299	3.2 2,639
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	38.3	35.0	85.0	43.1	44.7	26.2	44.7	31.3 7,897	43.9	57.1	83.4 2,437	45.6 14,879	38.3	29.9 297	32.4
WhiteNegro	48,681 856	1,707 30	900 8	4,646 5	1,868 1	10,967 152	1,895	45	32	78	5	89	3	2 2	33
Other nonwhite Tenant-occupied units	16 79,004	3,291	1,683	8 6,195	2,310	7 51,354	1 1,725	17,445	4 4,534	10,101	485	17,858	813	700	5,518
White	76,418 2,540	2,961 269	1,668 18	6,092 43	2,305 4	29,737 1,592	1,724 1	16,942 490	4,510 24	`9,999 99	460 5	17,496 318	809 4	699 1	5,896 197
Other nonwhite Vacant units, for sale or rent	46 7,455	1	2 85	1 262	1 79	25 1,521	- 53	13 565	- 366	3 4,296	97	44 3,397	- 168	- 81	25 332
Percent of all dwelling units	5.4	2,2	8.2	2.5	1.9	3.4	1.7	2.2	4.3	13.9	3.1 77	8.9 1,495	11.3	8.0 31	3.9
Ordinary	8,512	105	82 9	276	76	1,478		12	127	3,340	17	1,873	112		11
Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent	135 8,422	2		4	1 8	36 129	8	14 33	8 85	67 3,047	3 90	2,088	4		126
Ordinary Seasonal	468 2,954	5	8	17	3	110 19	7	29	. 31 54	231 2,816	32 58	330 1,758	2 2] []	64 62
1930: All private families	111,851	4,602	2,425	9,564	8,447	39,554	2,686	23.07B	6,573	17,942	1,980	28,626	1,069	910	7,254
Owner families Percent owner	46,887 42.5	1,715 37.8	860 86.3	4,687	1,626 48.1	12,180 31.1	1,407 52.8	8,164 36.2	3,450 52.8	62,6	1,718 88.9	14,243 50.0	482 45.1	263 28.9	2,885 39.9
Tenant families Not reporting tenure	63,505 1,459	2,820 67	1,512 58	4,876	1,758	26,934 440	1,260 19	14,403 511	3,082 41	6,650 162	215 47	14,251 132	586 1	647	4,349 20
POPULATION) }				
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	484,916 3,78	19,210 3.87	10,287 8,97	39,494 3.66	15,388	160,605 3.78	11,425	99,314 3.91	30,021 3.71	86,434 3,67	12,138	125,224 3,81	4,719 3.58	3,682	30,456 8.73
Total population, 1930	463,449	19,898	10,788	38,481	14,315	162,655	11,170	99,902	25,808	71,254	9,178	118,966	4,122	4,436	29,640
Population per private family	4.14	4.82	4.45	4,02	4.15	4.11	4.16	4.33	3.93	-	4.64	4.16	3.86	4.87	4.09
All dwelling units	138,984	5,065	2,679	11,090	4,261	44,130	3,182	25,985	8,536	30,872	3,114	38,319	1,489	1,030	8,615
TYPE OF STRUCTURE 1-family detached	53,416	1,032	587	8,647	1,477	7,792	1,117	6,129	4,740	24,177	2,718	20,106	742	217	2,743
1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	1,212	5 354	97 164	15 256	229 118	401 996	16	248 550	89 208		15 54	519 2,866	20 146	246	23 562
2-family other3-family	80,704 22,515	1,894 621	798 264	8,512	· 1,268	12,576 8,634	1,260 438	3,650 8,088	1,938	3,424		7,242	320 129	150 102	2,526
4-family		244 822	132		164 140	2,064 2,592	44 123	1,076	136 183	228		1,296 1,320	52 35	112 45	340 421
I- to 4-family with business	10,745	586 55	842 45		244	5,146	87	3,278	193	202	-	1,335	33	116	561 174
5- to 9-family	3,549 2,507	21	-2	51	- 5	1,777	2	558	55	45	-	211 140	- 12	31	94 37
Other dwelling place	514	11	2	22		63	-	1 177	1 33	1 100		1.10		ļ '	- /
1935 to 1940	5,629 6,284	96 122	43 50		327 178	378 789	77 88	700	251 566			2,362	106 66	19	172
1930 to 1934 1925 to 1929	14,244	841 405	142	958	160 260	3,097 2,641	328	2,586	1,966	5,079	187	2,773 2,191	114 90	84 93	637 452
1925 to 1929 1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	11,774	857	144 225	1,108	628	6,912	408	2,154	1,630	5,018	280	8,752 4,526	373	173	1,175 1,471
1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899 1880 to 1889	22,637 16,771	1,086 815	398 496	2,095	828	8,926 6,727		5,214 3,225	531	1,985	190	3,952	144	113	1,076
1860 to 1879	9,600 8,045	518 414	461 410	1,185	518 166	3,909 3,415		1,590	157 136	892	243	2,876	67	63	752
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	6,808 14,753	129 302	252 58		164 64	1,870 5,521		529 2,885	98			5,479 4,063	164 115		1,087
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	[`	ĺ	·	1	[[[-	
Not needing major repairs	122,658	4,125	2,241 1,817	8,915	3,549 3,171	99,637 35,031	2,805	22,108 20,752	7,246	22,142	1,497	32,348 23,573	1,033		7,270
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet	8,204 4,490	584 89	812 98	669 383	241 72	3,246 1,491	60	907 346	158	1,421	378	3,160 2,188	79	27	618 368
No running water in dwelling unit	3,104	34	14		65	69	6	103				3,327 3,492	13 261	1 .	36
Needing major repairs	8,885 5,441	822 422	401	170	542	1,846	51	1,744	251	871	152	1,684	236	9	517
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet	1,678	345 44	1.30 74	44	128	415	8	144	19	257	55	462	20	1	78
No running water in dwelling unit	934 7,391	138	16	1	21	2,447	-	1,531	1	1	1	984 2,479	1	1	
Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	. ,,ast	1 199	^{ره}	Lao	1 10	.,	130		1 10	_,		_,			
Running water in dwelling unit	188,575	5,021	2,644		4,150	49,670								1,018	8,513
Hend pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet	1,362 B15	. 9	8		\$1 20	83	1 1		66	464	145	618	. E	3 . 1	
Other water supply within 50 feet	1,564	4	5	6	32 5	e 1	1 S	15	27	343	36	352		2 E	13
Not reporting water supply	1,165	16	5	75	23	354	. 9	190	. 87	868	43	874	- E	5 8	57
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use	127,985	4,894	2,466		4,045										8,024
Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure	2,70B	55	52	232	29	1,642	⊧(•• -	7	4	128	3 . 14	146	i 4	H	16
Outside toilet or privyNo toilet or privy	6,238	108	144		1.52	166		230						31	. 8
Not reporting toilet facilities	1,981	15	9		26	375								9	88
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	117,668	8,999	2,024	9,758	8,667	\$8,068	2,969	28,719	7,796	23,93	1,728	26,854	1,29	L 605	7,224
Shared	1,848	29	30 517	178	41	4,726	. 85	330	8	200	30	869	7	L 30	422
None					. 067	1 71140	.,0		108			666			61

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available]

• <u></u>	NET	IONDON	Con.			TOLLAND	4 6-8 17 8 7 100-000				WIND	HAM		
SUBJECT	Norwich	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rock- ville	Stafford Springs borough	Rural- nonferm	Rural- farm	The county	Danielson borough	Putnam	Willi- mantic	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farmi
All dwelling units	6,784	16,729	3,672	10,898	2,290	955	4,458	2,695	16,736	1,273	2,183	3,478	6,830	2,972
All occupied units White	6,388 5,274 105	12,602 12,537 51	3,371 3,358 11	8,491 8,463 27	2,243 2,230 12	927 927 -	2,641 2,830 11	2,480 2,476 4	15,229 15,140 77	1,244 1,258 6	2,065 2,048 16	3,270 3,245 23 2	5,927 5,899 23	2,723 2,710 9
Other nonwhite Percent Negro and other nonwhite	9 1.8	14 0,5	2	1	1	-	0.4 1,432	2,057	12 0.6 6,630	0.5 433	1 0.8 567	0.8 1,043	5 0.5 2,316	4 0.5 2,271
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied White	2,529 99.6 2,507	6,256 49.6 6,230	2,749 81.5 2,740	4,831 56.9 4,821	924 41.2 922	418 45.1 418	50.4 1,426	82.9 2,055	43.5 6,598	34.8 432	27.5 560	31.9 1,037	39.1 2,307	83.4 2,262
Negro	19 3,859 3,767 86	25 1 6,346 6,307 26	7 2 622 618 4	9 1 3,560 3,642 18	1 1,319 1,308 11	509 509	6 1,409 1,404 5	2 - 423 421 2	25 7 8,599 8,542 52	1 811 806 5	6 1 1,498 1,488 10	5 1 2,227 2,208 18	8 1 3,611 3,592 15	5 4 452 448. 4
Other nonwhite	6 370 5.5	13 2,315 13.8 619	- 181 4.9 111	728 7.0 287	- 38 1.7 36	- 19 2.0 19	- 564 12.7 164	- 107 4.0 68	5 883 5.3 827	- 23 1.8 23	117 5.4 109	1 175 5.1 170	4 455 6.7 428	112 3.8 97
Seasonal Not reporting Vacant, not for sale or rent Ordinary Seasonal	1 5 26	1,680 16 1,812 200	69 1 120 40 80	433 8 1,179 295 884	2 9 8 1	- 9	895 5 1,053 226 627	38 1 108 52 56	40 16 624 283 341		- 8 1 - 1	2 4 32 31 1	24 3 448 188 260	14 1 137 58 79
1930: Ali private families Owner families. Percent owner	5,615 2,751 49.3 2,834	11,241 5,704 51.0 5,483	2,537 2,158 86.0 352	7,212 4,275 59.6 2,898	2,044 893 43.8 1,145	905 434 48.0 471	2,519 1,424 57.1 1,071	1,744 1,524 87.8 211	13,539 6,046 45.0 7,400	1,026 409 40.9 590	1,849 598 32.5 1,241	3,031 1,118 37.0 1,906	5,701 2,206 38.9 3,460	1,932 1,715 89.4 203
Not reporting tenure	30		27	39	6		24	9	93	27	10	7	35	14
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit Total population, 1930 Population per private family	. 3,70 	3.89 46,963	13,737 4.08 10,784 4.25	31,866 3.75 28,659 3.97	7,572 3.38 7,445 3.64	3,401 3.67 3,498 3.86	11,167 3.93 10,233 4.06	9,726 3.92 7,489 4.29	54,086	4,507 3.62 4,210 4.10	7,775 3.77 7,318 3.96	12,101 3.70 12,102 3.99	21,681 8.66 22,619 3.97	10,159 3.73 7,837 4.0 6
All dwelling units		16,729	3,672	10,398	2,290	955	4,458	2,695	16,736	1,273	2,183	3,478	6,830	2,972
TYPE OF STRUCTURE 1-family detached 2-family strached 2-family strached 3-family		342 1,232 2,264 684 412 424 244	256 57 12 25 7 -	6,984 78 874 1,042 516 372 218 216 20 -	724 28 160 586 306 212 70 172 10 -	20 176 78 75 32 44 24	3,420 12 414 238 96 124 86 20 10 -	18 124 140 39 4 18	210 2,492 2,180 1,335 1,092 511 632 168 27	376 52 196 238 174 108 49 65 111 ~	652 59 342 450 264 264 71 79 79 2	899 39 386 744 567 256 192 303 63 27 27 2	3,540 37 1,440 542 306 464 187 185 94 ~	2,562 23 128 206 24 - - 12 - - - 17
YEAR BUILT 1935 to 1940	150 302) 1,723 2 1,453 3 1,153 4 1,395 5 1,592 3 1,246 2 1,055 1 1,394 2 2,050	244 183 143 215 329 220 189 344 1,354	678 826 839 607 996 2,458	65 78 81 239 325 334 400 827	15 64 107 164 144 134 69 120	426 883 266 907 244 106 267 913	176 111 134 165 141 138 3 96 2 214 1,207	606 659 1,105 1,590 1,752 1,576 1,261 1,434 7 8,158	51 53 73 121 118 187 202 141 119 81 132	277 211 122 118 126	70 147 182 451 436 445 429 338	374 250 284 512 679 670 532 465 622 1,431 1,011	180 203 115 182 182 186 104 237 1,183 273
STATE OF REPAIR AND FLUMBING Not needing major repairs	5,83 4,97 59 28 28	8 9,836 B 1,674 6 1,067 9 2,091	1,321 63 411 1,156	5,010 860 1,022 2,190	1,475 33 130 1	5 732 118 5 32 3 18	1,801 346 499 1,244	1,002 59 59 59 59 59 59 59	8,156 1,881 1,287 5 2,340	1,175 977 157 17 24	1,926 1,397 496 11 22	2,154 622 123 8	5,405 2,814 511 801 1,279	2,251 814 95 335 1,007
Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv, bath. With running water, no priv, flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit.	- 4 - 2 1	8 625 2 140 3 282 0 577	99 7 64 389	912 89 88 276	1.9			8 48 L 1 2 1 3 144	3 747 237 7 285 4 659	52 18 25 1 8	132 71 4 2	144 86 22 1	182 326	76 322
Not reporting repair or plumbing. WATER SUPPLY						1				46	48			
Running water in dwelling unit Hand pump in dwelling unit Running water within 50 feet Other water supply within 50 feet No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply	1	B 1,054 O S22 O 1,156 1 244	479 253 5 773 4 BC	1,065 222 1,104 207	1	3 19 1 1	50 12 12 67 1	4 529 1 103 4 426 4 45	1,408 487 3 1,083 9 189		7 18 2 2	- 4	692 271 624 118	689 188 452 63
TOILET FACILITIES Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities Not reporting toilet facilities	19	0 13 5 10	7 22 3 18 6 1,975 9 42	193 125 3,139 199		1 1 2 - 0 4: 0 5	5 3 9 8 1,74 1 10	0 2 4 2 8 1,38 8 8	7 149 9 106 3 4,494 6 165	36	29 29	80 10 64	36 50 2,665 101	16 43 1,700 51
BATHTUB OR SHOWER Exclusive use	5,62 18 66	57 18 6 5,81	2 2 B 2,075	11:	2 2 2 54	8] 1	7 8 2,24	9 .2 8 1,47	8 229	60 177	601	97 612	41	£1 1,853

Table 23.-NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

					FAIRFIE	LD		ليده ^{ين ي} تشتر إيداد والأكران	_		التابيين والتوجيروي	HARTFORD		والمتحدية بيدوا التكاري
SUBJECT	The county	Bridge- port	Danbury	Norwalk	Shelton	Stanford	Strat- forå town	Rural- Bonfara	Rural- farm	The county	Bristol	East Hartford town	Hartford city	New Britain
All dwelling units	119,117	40,288	6,165	11,544	2,904	12,747	6,859	85,507	8,558	119,302	7,786	4,882	45,10Z	17,374
NUMBER OF ROOMS 1 rooms 2 rooms 3 rooms 6 rooms 6 rooms 7 rooms 8 rooms 9 rooms 10 rooms or more 11 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	1,558 2,702 11,446 25,078 29,249 21,971 9,630 6,658 2,847 2,338 3,615 2,420	958 984 4,674 10,618 12,372 5,438 2,055 1,168 502 321 504 639	12 167 508 1,289 1,841 1,300 341 313 117 93 106 83	161 351 1,248 2,376 2,568 2,557 986 573 205 206 216 207	26 68 283 715 805 497 212 129 52 52 52 52 9	107 370 1,752 3,012 3,360 1,952 911 448 225 141 266 203	22 35 348 1,287 1,579 1,919 592 285 38 54 63 87	247 661 5,464 5,465 6,330 7,786 4,137 2,677 1,388 1,203 1,862 1,067	85 66 154 811 898 522 896 475 270 268 543 125	1,944 8,062 10,791 28,980 58,844 22,514 9,472 5,435 2,368 1,866 2,495 2,431	48 204 477 1,364 2,003 1,511 568 316 115 69 89 87 174	16 60 213 838 1,462 1,383 416 244 75 52 51 77	1,376 2,005 6,890 9,742 13,599 5,820 1,810 983 523 478 827 1,049	104 187 1,463 4,987 6,501 8,193 771 412 149 187 145 350
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT Electric Percent with electric lighting Gas Kerosene or gasoline Other Not reporting lighting equipment	114,197 97.7 193 2,328 173 2,231	89,824 99.8 75 184 22 628	5,994 98.4 15 77 8 71	11,241 98.3 27 185 36 205	2,779 96.2 7 103 1 14	12,405 99.1 81 68 10 233	6,221 99.4 7 22 8 101	38,099 95.5 25 1,443 78 862	3,134 91.1 6 291 10 117	114,791 98.3 165 1,712 109 2,525	7,515 98.8 7 81 2 131	4,684 98.3 3 76 1 118	43,827 99.5 71 116 21 1,067	16,952 99.4 32 54 13 323
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units	110,235 6,149 26,221 25,670 22,079 13,696 7,630 4,119 2,171 1,098 577 631	39,536 2,278 9,644 9,872 7,609 4,820 2,657 1,579 7,65 374 205 238	5,992 414 1,493 1,962 1,144 703 385 289 105 77 31 40	10,904 728 2,708 2,708 2,176 1,241 688 368 171 96 39 53	2,686 143 591 609 497 377 197 129 67 38 18 20	12,245 626 2,664 2,769 2,534 1,568 693 544 312 145 77 94	5,960 156 1,396 1,503 1,311 732 405 217 115 58 42 80	29,997 1,595 7,018 6,963 6,242 3,858 2,163 1,099 1,099 557 255 189 118	3,114 213 687 665 566 397 242 145 79 55 26 38	116,448 6,177 26,443 27,437 23,554 14,930 8,458 4,458 2,421 1,163 647 760	7,629 304 1,735 1,744 1,454 1,032 597 \$63 180 92 64 64	4,788 154 1,041 1,144 1,043 628 370 196 117 46 19 30	44,253 3,162 11,026 10,253 8,562 5,166 2,858 1,490 791 400 809 836	17,256 603 3,487 4,123 3,654 2,457 1,446 198 102 66
Median number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	3.38 3.56 3.27	9.33 3.64 3.23	5.30 3.43 3.23	3.26 3.37 3.19	8.50 3.88 3.30	3.52 3.98 8.37	8.45 8.57 8.30	8.42 3.48 3.35	3.49 3.54 3.40	3.48 3.66 3.33	3.52 3.76 3.38	3.55 3.59 3.53	3.27 3.76 3.18	8.61 3.82 3.59
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units. 0.50 or less 0,51 to 0.75. 0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50. 1.51 to 2.00 2,01 or more. Not reporting persons per room.	110,235 37,354 29,823 26,847 10,493 3,380 624 1,714	39,336 11,124 10,381 10,871 4,415 1,686 290 569	5,992 2,189 1,543 1,496 604 120 19 71	10,904 8,787 2,990 2,670 941 280 69 167	2,686 845 709 667 357 78 21 9	12,246 3,199 3,297 3,447 1,528 502 94 179	5,960 2,121 1,736 1,326 538 139 85 70	29,997 12,578 8,431 5,850 1,958 538 87 555	3,114 1,561 736 520 157 87 9 94	116,448 85,749 81,517 30,948 11,804 3,557 688 2,190	7,629 2,290 1,919 2,092 876 247 52 158	1,308 483 82 11	44,253 10,771 12,221 13,449 4,920 1,695 298 959	17,256 4,291 4,389 4,836 2,369 850 169 332
Tenant-occupied units	65,274 17,764 18,526 17,910 7,064 8,548 448 1,019	28,625 7,075 7,794 8,282 9,969 1,440 297 428	3,747 1,116 1,026 1,028 495 89 18 45	6,095 1,662 1,718 1,717 618 224 58 109			2,871 720 766 553 218 61 16 37	13,391 4,478 4,105 3,135 1,078 316 46 238	965 856 866 839 63 15 4 88	75,367 18,384 20,941 22,493 8,650 2,868 531 1,500	4,479 1,154 1,154 1,851 538 169 28 96	713 907 831 278 55 8	86,557 7,663 10,894 11,681 4,883 1,549 881 816	184
All occupied units	110,235	89,336	5,992	10,904	2,686	12,246	5,960	29,997	3,114	116,448	7,629	4,788	44,253	17,256
RADIO With radio Percent with radio No radio Not reporting radio REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	103,147 96.5 3,687 3,401	86,826 96.4 1,358 1,152	5,529 95.8 272 191	10,130 95.8 447 827	126	365	5,645 98.4 92 223		2,803 93.7 187 124	108,626 96.8 3,539 4,283	151	98.1 88	97.1	
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration Ice Other None Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL	64,221 59.5 39,084 486 4,105 2,339	50.7 17,340 123 1,458	3,381 56.6 2,259 11 288 103	6,468 60.4 8,785 52 458 191	45.6 1,906 24 117	4,981 65 \$83	3,932 66.9 1,797 25 121 85	78.8 6,966 152 1,019	66.9 700 34 261	445	2,161 24 281	72.4 1,121 16 157	11,819 136 1,829	6,295 76 787
Coal or coke Wood Gas Electricity Kerosene or gasoline Other None Not reporting cooking fuel HEATING EOUIPMENT	10,141 1,939 68,391 7,483 15,546 4,198 816 2,821	168 28,279 358 8,730 2,858 151	725 41 3,975 28 928 208 12 75	541 83	283 1,500 38 460 117 5	9,601 272 888 183 41	608 42 4,083 803 611 221 4 88	635 13,632 5,234 6,397 491 67	680 488 570 730 84 13	78,571 19,295 12,861 965	220 5,278 186 999 120	160 8 2,864 827 9 582 9 18 8 1	188 33,335 3,468 3,344 294 127	71 13,942 290 398 101 29
Steam or hot water system Fiped warm air system Pipeless warm air furnace Heating stove Other or none Not reporting heating equipment	42,818 22,720 5,082 34,500 8,020 2,095	10,619 742 15,585 , 1,627	2,566 582 425 2,333 23 63	8,676 3,488 530 2,875 179 161	397 245 1,561 65	577 838 4,191 898	2,077 2,281 153 1,291 100 58	4,342 2,318 5,652 590	489 336 1,012 88	14,519 8,412 98,957 1,587	1,450	1,268 5 160 6 1,182	4,460 329 14,249	1,915 262 9,113 322
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged. Percent mortgaged. Free of mortgage. Not reporting mortgage status	42,812 28,897 70.6 11,831 2,584	7,467 74.4 2,564	2,245 1,344 68.4 775 125	4,808 3,194 69,3 1,414 200	620 65.3 329	2,614 78.0 737	3,589 2,639 77.3 772 189	10,529 66.8 5,289		37,562 85,760 74.5 8,810 2,992	2,200 77.0 630	1,217 71.5 485	5,759 88.0 1,179	3,858 85.4 658

Table 23.-NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

TERRATORY & AND A TERRATORY AND A CONTRACT AND A CO	nan Sina San (Sina	HARTFOR	DCon.	an tha fa thaile an	in the state of the		LITCHFIEL	a		and the state of state	MIDDI	ESEX	in an
SUBJECT	South- ington borough	West Hartford town	Rural- nonfara	Rural- farm	The county	Torring- ton	Winsted	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Middle- town	Rural - nonfarm	Rural- farm
All dwelling units	1,810	9,206	28,741	4,951	27,829	7,134	2,221	14,981	4,098	17,908	6,014	10,187	1,707
NUMBER OF ROOMS	8	10	840	42	473	24	12	34.2	95	200	52	125	23
2 rooms3 rooms	4	20 167	508 1,378	94 175	644 1,774	84 420	87 111.	425 1,060	98 188	432 1,180	103	264 680	65 62
4 rooms5 rooms	216 388	509 2,067	4,786	443 671	4,782	1,793 2,460	852 562	2,326 2,703	311 395	2,625 8,439	1,172 1,418	1,352 1,849	101 172
δ rooms7 rooms	936 132	2,740	7,730	896 744	5,29 <u>1</u> 2,812	1,364 467	517 268	2,868 1,579	542 508	8,976 2,122	1,438	2,262	276
8 rooms	82 33	81.8 428	1,950 715	655 337	2,182 1,063	254 91	179	1,219	530 350	1,608	340	983	280
10 rooms	29 29	285 316	487	589 475	1,029	89 64	68 56	469	423	670	165 130	408 896	134 144
11 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	25	138	586	82	222	44	10	698 129	524 39	721 238	149 72	414 138	158 28
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	1,275	9,028	27,219	4,296	25,284	7,001	2,154		0 007	24.455			
Electric Percent with electric lighting	98.6	99.7	96.8 29	88.4 12	91.8 40	98.8	97.6	18,928 91.1	8,206 79.0	16,455 98.2	5,854 98.7	9,232 91.9	1,869 81.9
Gas Kerosene or gasoline	18	- 18	833 42	522	2,124	74	8 44	7 1,189	17 817	14 1,127	8 62	9 . 783	9 282
Other	17	160	618	. 91	296	4 47	1 14	61 201	19 34	56 256	8 82	30 139	18 35
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD							<u> </u>						
All occupied units	1,285	8,915 225	27,564 1,442	4,758 225	23,304 1,687	7,035	2,077	10,867	3,325 252	14,084 1,101	5,791 288	6,878 702	1,415 111
2 persons 3 persons	298 280	2,004 2,294	6,017 6,619	835 980	5,668 5,815	1,597 1,718	546 478	2,782	788 624	8,605 8,061	1,325	1,946	334
4 nercont	235 147	2,011	5,708	887 704	4,343 2,819	1,436 934	336 238	1,985	586 442	2,562	1,187	1,485 1,184	273 241
5 persons	118 78	639 272	1,979	451 279	1,601 987	487 293	158	653	303 171	946	743 429	722 394	164 128
8 persona 9 persona	81 20	112 41	585 290	189 96	471.	141 86	41 20	198	91	582 287	262 196	196 114	74 37
10 persons 11 persons or more	9 12	11 24	177 172	56 56	121 125	88 85	10	114	52 29	171 78	76 44	72 21	23 13
		~-	112		163	20	a	45	87	112	48	42	22
Median number of persons	8.51 3.61	3.47	3.46 3.48	3.88 3.97	8.31 8.39	3.46	3,17	8,16	8.58	8.26	5.48	8.03	3.46
Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	3.45	3.32	3.48	3,66	8.23	3.70 3.98	3.36 3.08	8,17 3,16	8.65 8.43	3.28 3.24	8.70 3.36	2.97 3.11	8.51 3.17
PERSONS PER ROOM	1,285	8,915	0.0 5 6 4						іс				
All occupied units	502	4,065	27,564 10,911	4,758	28,804 10,061	7,035 2,197	2,077 948	10,867 5,153	8,825 1,763	14,084 6,376	5,791 2,025	6,878 3,614	1,415
0.76 to 1.00	270 309	2,797 1,587	7,375 6,411	1,186 961	5,731 4,929	1,856	519 417	2,596 2,050	760 547	8,404 2,726	1,466 1,416	1,585	353 205
1.01 to 1.50	137 41	314 30	2,323 555	412 117	1,880 471	805 188	143 89	757	175	1,057	596 178	890 81	· 71 \$2
2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room	9 17	5 117	115 474	24 71	89 143	32 42	S	49 63	5	78	40 70	25	8 18
Tenant-occupied units	688	8,656	18,775	1,239	10,937	8,955	1,296	4,877	869				
0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75	232 160	1,418	4,202 8,894	358 307	3,872 2,926	1,098	488	1,925	861	6,354 2,247	8,271 907	2,900 1,269	188 71
0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	162 72	839 184	9,708 1,924	355 141	2,747 1,016	1,162	286 91	1,094	194 205	1,669 1,585	884 906	733 585	58 44
1.51 to 2.00	25 6	13	323	42	257 44	98	81	409 109	71 84	591 176	968 125	214 48	. 9 S
Not reporting persons per room	6	86	257	27	75	14 28	8 7	24 29	8 11	44 92	28 58	15 36	1 3
All occupied units	1,285	8,915	27,564	4,758	28,804	7,085	2,077	10,867	3,325	14,084	5,791,	6,878	1,415
With radio	1,207	8,556	25,549	4,269	21,479	5,643	1,944	9,971	2,921	19,002	5,428	6,359	1,221
Percent with radio No radio	96.3 46	98.9 94	96.2 1,020	92.9 327	93.6 1,457	95.9 261	94.6	93.4	89.1 356	94.6 746	96.1 218	94.4 877	89.0 151
Not reporting radio REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	82	265	995	162	\$68	111	22	187	- 48	336	151	142	48
Mechanical	619	8,218	18,589	2,827	18,116	3,771	1,226	6,304	1,815	8,578	3,677	4,182	719
Percent with mechanical refrigeration	49.0	98.7 519	68.9 6,601	60.6 1,252	56.7 7,154	54.0 2,743	59.5	58.5 2,956	· 55.0 805	61.9 3,899	64.4 1,717	61.8 1,766	51.9 416
OtherNone	25 104	9 27	115 1,675	49 585	296 2,549	56 414	14 172	128 1,581	98 582	\$10 1,075	61 255	178 645	76 175
Not reporting refrigeration equipment COOKING FUEL	21	148	588	95	189	51	15	98	25	222	61	112	29
Coal or coke	119	78	2,408	507	2,548	, 4 51	152	1,621	824	1,594	838	668	88
Wood	13 893	20 5,768	1,915	1,921 460	3,617 9,050	276 4,718	127 1,331	1,456 2,817	1,758 184	2,180	276 2,944	1,118	786
Electricity Kerosene or gasoline	7 149	2,728 184	5,150 6,151	639 1,119	2,985 4,482	159 1,250	20	1,734 2,327	422	2,179 2,178 3,422	705	1,139 1,327	146
Other None	90 1	8 6	805 54	29	1,050	87 17	57 12	809	97	321	653 280	2,502	267 1
Not reporting cooking fuel HEATING EQUIPMENT	19	163	550	76	209	77	18	81	12 83	22 168	14 81	8 76	31
Steam or hot water system Piped warm air system	180 380	7,525	12,298	1,450	6,460	1,854	564	8,886	706	5,848	2,601	2,458	289
Pipeless warm air furnace	47	798	3,746	523 402	1,888 2,615	328 379	209 297	1,058	298 500	1,143 1,542	613 852	434 976	96 214
Heating stove	654 S	858 21	8,949 305	2,174 101	11,927 262	4,398	969 16	4,772	1,788	5,594 284	2,067	2,759 172	768
Not reporting heating equipment MORTGAGE STATUS	21	149	655	108	152	43	22	64	23	173	88 70	178 79	24 24
Owner-occupied nonfarm units	602	5,259	13,789	-	9,913	8,080	841	5,990	-	6,498	2,520	9 080	
Mortgaged Percent mortgaged	384 68.9	4,097	8,237 68.3	-	5,558	1,944 67.8	468 56,9	8,146 54.5		3,179 51.9	1,343	8,978 1,836	-
Free of mortgage	173 45	913 249	4,766 786		8,907 446	925 211	354 19	2,628 216	-	2,944 375	911	47.5 2,033	
			l		L			~10		375	266	109	-

Table 23.-NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

SUBJECT		[<u> </u>	NEW HAVEN	r						NEW	LONDON	
- -	The county	Ausonia	Derby	Meriden	Nauga- tuck borough	New Haven city	Walling- ford borough	Water- bury	West Bayen town	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Groton borough	Jewett City borough	New London aity
All dwelling units NUMBER OF ROOMS	138,934	5,085	2,679	11,090	4,261	44,180	\$,182	25,985	8,586	30,872	8,114	\$8,\$19	1,489	1,080	8,61
rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms tooms rooms tooms rooms tooms rooms tooms tooms tooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms rooms tooms tooms rooms LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	1,104 8,227 11,644 30,545 41,488 26,069 10,643 6,329 2,849 1,676 2,345 1,315	6 29 481 1,696 1,487 765 273 191 50 38 44 25	8 35 216 761 767 494 152 124 36 98 44 9	55 191 723 2,639 3,497 2,140 805 511 149 129 153 98	11 59 298 1,137 1,110 990 811 180 53 45 50 17	502 1,237 4,863 11,653 14,542 5,341 2,202 1,520 684 480 849 457	7 55 255 856 859 621 239 141 51 25 25 25 14	151 612 2,020 5,537 9,616 5,066 1,354 749 254 187 274 165	82 127 654 1,386 2,646 2,153 800 372 112 68 65 121	299 836 2,017 4,593 6,540 7,925 4,025 2,279 767 646 577 368	88 46 117 277 424 574 482 462 198 211 254 41	457 1,066 2,342 5,614 8,240 8,457 4,759 2,942 1,288 1,061 1,504 579	6 49 103 225 373 342 133 72 28 22 28 22 33 103	18 80 81 177 205 253 140 75 19 10 10	14 37 64 1,38 2,40 1,87 66 44 20 12 24 10
Sectric Percent with electric lighting as Ecosene or gasoline ther Not reporting lighting equipment	134,538 98.0 819 2,328 162 1,587	4,973 98.3 9 75 8 25	2,608 97.8 16 86 8 11	10,844 98.9 43 69 10 124	4,176 98.7 9 49 49 49	48,292 99.2 107 206 33 492	8,147 99.4 2 14 2 17	25,507 99.3 42 123 19 294	8,294 98.7 20 79 9 184	29,080 95.5 64 1,248 61 419	2,617 85.2 18 429 13 42	85,408 93.7 40 2,256 89 526	1,467 99.2 5 5 10	1,014 99.6 - 4 - 12	8,41 99, 1 6 1
RUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD All occupied units persons	15,881 8,966 4,682 2,587	4,968 249 1,051 1,174 1,046 826 375 209 104 73 84 27	2,591 154 536 554 510 326 226 144 66 41 20 14	10,790 651 2,308 2,616 2,120 1,237 668 337 172 91 51 39	4,179 164 1,015 1,029 895 552 298 124 74 23 18 18	42,480 3,032 10,897 9,514 7,878 5,207 2,927 1,587 863 51,2 274 289	3,121 171 747 785 635 892 200 89 52 89 52 85 10 5	25,387 1,081 5,579 5,945 5,290 3,326 1,979 995 581 310 140 161	8,085	23,529 1,296 5,910 5,526 4,905 2,755 1,510 755 883 194 97 98	2,927 172 602 529 546 899 277 171 171 90 70 88 88	32,834 2,637 8,414 7,356 5,978 8,766 2,104 1,222 629 307 178 163	1,317 76 347 326 242 149 95 43 16 15 5 3	999 74 225 231 187 140 74 34 14 9 6 4	8,15 63 2,09 1,83 1,58 95 51 28 12 6 3 3
Aedian number of persons— All occupied units Owner-occupied units Tenant-occupied units	3.38 8.55 8.28	8.51 8.68 8.48	8.60 8.81 8.51	3.24 3.40 3.13	3.38 3.63 8.22	8.82 8.68 8,21	8.32 3,60 3,14	8.52 3.77 8,42	3.37 8.50 3.29	3.31 8.31 8.31	3.79 3.85 3.49	3.23 3.80 3.18	9,22 8,90 3,16	3.36 3.55 3.30	8.2 8.3 3.1
PERSONS PER ROOM All occupied units	128,057 43,239 33,724 32,568 13,081 3,719 709 1,067	4,968 1,449 1,272 1,381 658 190 43 25	2,591 796 617 672 875 108 16 9	10,790 4,048 2,880 2,588 927 221 36 90	4,179 1,425 1,141 1,109 898 80 11 1,5	42,480 13,009 11,060 11,823 4,617 1,584 289 398	8,121 1,096 862 766 304 68 11 14	25,387 7,297 6,491 7,328 3,102 847 174 148	8,085 2,818 2,264 2,064 662 142 28 107	23,529 10,003 6,426 4,811 1,565 408 85 281	2,927 1,298 711 576 223 73 16 30	82,834 14,206 8,147 6,951 2,445 620 124 841	1,817 505 364 805 103 28 6 12	999 368 272 251 80 15 2 11	8,1 8,0 2,0 2,0 5 1 1 1
Tenant-occupied units .50 or less .51 to 0.75 .76 to 1.00 .76 to 0.75 .76 to 1.00	79,004 22,387 81,758 22,010 6,983 2,704 490 722	8,231 778 864 916 457 147 35 19	1,689 443 422 459 256 83 13 7	6,136 1,983 1,710 1,628 602 140 21 52	2,810 681 678 681 261 50 6 8	81,854 8,556 8,491 8,775 8,697 1,286 284 815	1,725 528 528 443 180 89 5 7	17,445 4,408 4,597 5,819 2,247 641 116 128	4,534 1,324 1,864 1,281 409 75 16 65	10,101 8,534 2,981 2,435 776 217 41 117	485 162 113 123 48 26 3 10	17,858 6,368 4,799 4,395 1,597 427 78 194	813 269 244 205 68 13 3 11	700 223 203 189 57 15 2 11	5,5) 1,66 1,44 1,54 5; 17
All occupied units	128,057	4,968	2,591	10,790	4,179	42,480	8,121	25,887	8,085	28,529	2,927	82,834	1,317	999	8,1
RADIO Vith radio Percent with radio To reporting radio REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT	120,312 96.2 4,905 2,940	4,681 94.4 278 64	2,440 94.5 141 10	10,119 96.2 896 275	8,951 96.6 141 87	39,912 96.2 1,587 981	2,938 96.4 110 73	28,868 96,2 986 588	7,659 97.5 195 281	82,210 96.7 760 559	2,589 90.7 286 72	29,676 92.3 2,489 669	1,274 97.6 31 12	984 95.0 49 16	7,5 94 4 1
ADDRIVER IN A COMPARENT Percent with mechanical refrigeration When None	76,658 60.6 44,764 570 4,492 1,578	2,415 48.8 2,241 7 281 24	1,179 46.1 1,184 10 187 81	6,488 60.6 3,687 81 472 162	2,699 65.1 1,272 19 158 81	23,956 57.1 16,707 124 1,164 529	2,067 67.0 899 19 102 34	15,411 61.4 6,762 56 857 801	4,924 61.7 2,827 16 215 103	15,929 68.6 6,314 200 781 305	1,640 57.1 871 88 275 53	18,818 56.5 10,160 515 3,410 436	.65	509 51.8 427 - 47 16	5,0 62 2,5 4
Coal or coke Vood lastictricity. Serosene or gasoline	7,585 8,072 95,542 2,608 18,038 2,859 549 1,804	654 30 8,241 5 927 65 18 34	863 80 1,628 6 841 156 6 11	758 163 8,299 138 1,029 163 41 199	377 64 2,829 156 609 43 53 49	2,074 115 36,061 857 2,284 770 254 565	138 24 2,447 263 144 72 21 17	1,279 209 19,998 328 2,343 729 89 412	821 105 6,706 114 556 154 14 115	1,852 1,082 18,958 1,908 4,149 655 57 368	274 1,200 375 333 657 52 2 34	1,904 9,602 528 82	755	18 680 - 3	5,9 5,9 1 1
HEATING EQUIPMENT team or hot water system pedes warm air system leating stove ther or none ther or none ther or none	43,151 22,628 6,159 52,061 2,423 1,635	779 1,003 246 2,672 232 35	474 466 82 1,438 123 8	3,398 2,405 361 4,408 119 110	1,249 475 362 2,063 4 86	14,579 8,590 738 17,014 907 652	1,301 372 165 1,252 21 20	8,287 1,320 1,209 13,985 325 311	3,079 2,902 340 1,614 44 106	9,372 4,719 2,203 6,363 553 319	463	1,214 2,108 15,759 776	147 145 488	6 10 683	4,5 5 5,0 1
MORTGAGE STATUS Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged Percent mortgaged Free of mortgage	46,611 31,349 70.9 18,881 2,381	1,737 1,101 67.1 539 97	908 572 67.1 280 56	4,654 8,935 67.4 1,419 300	1,869 1,086 63.2 631 152	11,126 7,761 78.6 8,785 580	1,396 811 63.8 461 124	7,942 5,843 77.4 1,709 390	8,551 2,596 76.7 789 166	13,428 8,644 66.9 4,268 516	- -	57.1	288 59.8	173 58.6 122	1,7

MARY IN CASE OF

Table 23.—NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

		**************************************	P		a ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang an	TOLLAND		m where ba			WIND	TAM		
	NEW 1	LONDONCO	on.		<u> </u>		T					Willi-	Barran 1	
SUBJECT	Norwich	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Rock- ville	Stafford Springs borough	Rural- nonfarm	Rural- farm	The county	Danielson borough	Putnam	mantic	Rural- nonfarm	Rural-
All dwelling units	6,784	16,729	3,672	10,398	2,290	955	4,458	2,695	16,786	1,273	2,183	8,478	6,830	2,971
NUMBER OF ROOMS	90 140	160 379	45 98	196 840	6 37	26	141 214	47 83 100	154 369 854	4 10 65	4 16 74	27 114 231	81 164 382	34 61 102
rooms	425	958	134	795 1,695	153 529	30 141	512 822	203	2,001	160	283	563	748	24
rooms	1,154	2,406	268 420	1,931	602	187	825	317	3,399	325 307	550 565	820 707	1,844	36 45
rooms	1,641	3,800	551	1,879	418	261	769	487 417	8,878 2,279	207	805	450	927	89
000018	786	2,515	518	1,277 967	245 160	154	329	396	1,555	105	188	271	584 284	41
noms	468	1,380	501 282	452	50	37	188	232	683 555	29 19	- 82 - 35	95 80	177	24 24
rooms	100	507	298	384	36	24		211 218	774	30	54	70	242	87
TOOMS OF MOLE	173	550	498	365 117	39 21	21 10		34	240	12	9 2	50	107	. 3
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	67	233	59					1,945	14,605	1,844	2,100	3, 326	5,947	1,98
ctric	6,591	15,852	2,566 71.1	8,765 85,4	2,211 97 . 2	932		78.8	88.7	98.7	97.5	97.4	88.5	68.
Percent with electric lighting	98.5	98.1	71.1	26	9		10	7	85		44		16	1 83
erosene or gasoline	95		1,018	1,404	47			675		15 2	8	8	47	10
her	14	42	16	64	8			26		12	29	64	109	1
ot reporting lighting equipment	77	245	65	189	15	-						destruction of the state of the state		
IMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD							1			1 1 144	2,065	8,270	5,927	2,7
All occupied units	6,388	12,602	3,871	8,491	2,243				15,229	1,244	126	277	563	2
ocrson	509	1,100	289	732	21.8						497	807	1.499	6
nerson's	1,557		693 689	2,159 2,017	550			505	5, 822	282	501	744	1,280	5
persons	1,170		599	1,474	376	3 161	L 506	429	2,717		366 263	592 879		4
Dersons	727	1,358	448	956	244						168	21.2		i
	482			520							67	218		נן
persons	. 149							61	325					
persons	. 65		45	68	1	8 1								
persons		60	29				1 11 3 10					27		
persons or more	- 84	55	31			¶	* *	′ .‴	1			ļ	{	
ledian number of persons- All occupied units	. 8.8		9 8.61	8.17										9
Owner-occupied units	9.6			5.26										8
Tenant-occupied units			4							+				
PERSONS PER ROOM									1 15 00	1,244	2,065	3,270	5,927	2,7
All occupied units		B 12,602 5,030	8,371		2,24									
.50 or less	1,64	5 3,002										85	1,386	
.76 to 1.00	1,48	6 2,342	2 571	1,496		0 15			5 8,90	5 226				
.01 to 1.50										7 61 3 14				
.51 to 2.00	18: 1						5 44 - 1							
.01 or more Not reporting persons per room			54				9 2					. 54	D 86	i
• ·	1										1	2,22	7 3,613	
Tenant-occupied units		9 6,84	6 622 9 246											
).50 or less	1,04	7 1,69												s
.76 to 1.00	93	4 1,86	3 138	3 753	2 27	n 9	1 27	4 9	6 1,96					
,01 to 1.50	\$6						6 11		5 71 9 15					
.51 to 2.00		4 11 1 8				1	8 2		9 15				4 18	
Not reporting persons per room		5 8				â.			8 12		8 1			
All occupied units		8 12,60	2 3,37	1 8,49	1 2,84	18 9	2,54	1 2,46	30 15,22	9 1,24	L 2,06	5 8,87	0 5,98	7 2,
RADIO Vith radio	5,84	29 11.37	2,67	1 7,58	1 2,0	79 9	74 2,51	24 2,0	54 13,44	16 1,14	8 1,98	5 . 2,96	7 5,81	8 2,
Percent with radio		1 92,	4 81.	5 90.	8 98	.9 95	.2 90		.6 90	7 94.	4 94.	9 93.	8 90.4	4 i
No radio	45					85	44 25	54 3'	74 1,31	6 6	8 10	5 81	3 55	
Not reporting radio	u	24 25	96 9	4 15	°	89	9 1	53	52 31	8 18	8 8	8	0 15	~
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT			.								1.1	4 .		4
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration							89 1,60 .9 57.							
lce	2,2	50 3,75	9 91				91 6		.4 DO. 88 5,61					
Other		19 19	6 22	8 17	0	4	8	18 1	25 8	6	4	1 1	.5 ອີ	8
None Not reporting refrigeration equipment	43	20 1,62 55 20	22 78						24 1,4					
COOKING FUEL	····· \	~ ~	~ °	· · ·	-	.	n	17	89 2	•• 1	8 2	د *	9	•1
Coal or coke	1,4	49 1,31	91 18	8 46	33 2	81	43 1	04	55 B	u .	-1 s	2 11	3 36	6
Wood		47 2,10	86 2,30	0 2,77	18	94 2	67 7	88 1,6						
Gas	2,5	51 2,1	88 14	5 1,76	50 1,1	21 I	.65 8	51 1	28 3,0	18 41	.5 74	3 1,41	4 88	9
Electricity Kerosene or gasoline		83 1,2 17 5,3							86 6	13		.8 ່ 6	57 38	
Other							100 1.0		16 5,0 43 4		10 58 11 18		00 2,79 1 14	
None.		24	8	2	15	8	8	9	-			1	5 19	7
Not reporting cooking fuel		41 1	70 !	57	98	19	n	85						37
HEATING EQUIPMENT									1				.]	
Steam or hot water system		08 5,7		59 2,1					57 8,7		56 54	14 1,8	1,1	89
Piped warm air system		55 4 82 1.2			58 06 i	96 55			101 5	82 .	18 1	50 1	07 21	85
Pipeless warm air furnace							82 2 895 1,4							18
Other or none	4	80 1	.75	76	60	8	-1	38	165 9,8 28		87 1,8 11 1			70 1
Not reporting heating equipment		88 Z	01	45 2	n	19		.84		.98				72
MORTGAGE STATUS					1	Ţ	· · · ·			the second second				
Owner-occupied nonfarm units_	2,5			- 2,7		924	418 1.4	82	- 4,8		- 00			
	1,6	17 2,8	88	- 1,2	05	428	147 (30	- 1,6			67 1,0 15 4		16
Mortgaged					.6 4	7.7 8							, 04	
Percent mortgaged	66	1.5 48 315 3,0		- 1,4				25	- 40	.2 85		-8 48 18 5	.5 37 08 1,8	

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

<mark>₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩₩</mark>				FAIR	FIELD,		Colong and C				an fair a sei sua sui s	HART	FORD			
SUBJECT	The county	Bridga- port	Danbury	Norwalk	Shelton	Stam- ford	Strat- ford town	Rural- nonfarm	The county	Bristol	East Hart- ford town	Hartford city	New Britain	South- ington borough	West Hartford town	Rural- nonfara
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units	42,812 40,567 64 42 126 161 886 61,449 2,549 2,555 5,134 5,855 6,853 6,853 6,985 5,207 7,320	10,711 10,191 22 11 88 50 8455 683 1,235 1,235 1,205 2,071 1,239 982 1,015 700 602 4,509 3,736 6,700	44 125 268	4,514 8 5 9 6 81 176 148 559 751 757 855 489 602	1,256 1,241 7 12 86 147 160 167 241 152 91 71 36 33 8,473 35 5,534	\$,597 \$,293 2 3 1 286 32 1,399 123 449 506 421 521 434 637 7,335 5,871 10,524	3,589 3,425 - 9 16 47 80 151 148 511 768 719 643 8234 97 4,986 4,974 5,542	15,826 25 16 50 270 301 522 524 1,657 1,781 1,975	37,562 33,622 77 113 155 679 951 1,754 1,885 4,858 4,339 5,180 4,248 4,544 6,290 5,346 8,781	3,150 2,657 5 10 11 24 4 66 184 486 492 898 371 204 172 5,199 4,627 7,023	2,058 1,930 2 1 6 9 37 30 60 90 287 382 362 201 101 5,389 5,189 7,498	3 6 4 8 55 100 342 409 1,040 899 740 1,184 921 916 6,896 5,571	5,008 4,116 1 - 5 5 76 148 333 272 661 603 527 5685 496 423 5,568 423 5,568 492 4,922 8,798	602 494 2 1 1 1 5 2 4 1 1 5 2 49 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 5 23 10	5,259 4,979 3 - 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	13,789 18,875 63 83 105 424 553 779 860 2,121 2,061 1,837 1,980 1,185 840 5,076 4,677 6,523
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$49. \$50 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$59. \$50 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	42,812 40,824 61 37 109 749 1,416 2,804 3,579 7,323 6,470 4,897 4,909 3,309 5,074 61,49 46,06	270 614 1,272 1,512 2,478 1,441 874 878 504 443 40.88	1 26 78 243 414 643 364 146 120 78 89 40.28	4,481 5 1 11 105 204 304 761 923 666 643 375 418	10 54 140 155 151 212 101 60 87 17 14 30,90	3,597 8,363 2 - 24 24 185 218 625 594 420 465 370 484 465 370 484	3,589 3,383 7 15 46 78 151 143 525 807 702 599 222 85 48.55 48.47	20 18 31 45 270 837 2,079 2,240 2,029 2,240 2,029 2,167 1,743	 37,562 34,540 70 56 102 118 6300 1,331 2,278 3,059 6,471 5,711 4,555 4,235 3,142 2,788 52,62 44,955 	3,150 2,600 6 8 19 56 92 225 310 623 415 284 265 139 140 46.09 38.59	2,058 1,829 3 - 1 3 27 61 135 182 524 487 230 156 55 255 40.24 39.09	4 5 3 78 247 518 1,434 1,266 1,018 1,009 1,009 632 663 663	5,008 4,403 2 3 6 59 195 452 6100 842 725 571 413 344 178 44.38 39.91	602 527 1 1 18 56 6 74 60 137 76 38 8 8 8 22 6 6 85.91 33.41	5,259 5,050 8 - 3 8 6 1 21 42 259 602 7922 948 1,203 1,203 1,211 83.82	13,789 13,228 53 40 76 81 433 443 443 2,622 2,200 1,602 1,406 757 577 577 577 577 577
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units Vumber reporting contract rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$24 \$35 to \$30 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$74 \$50 to \$74 \$50 to \$74 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$79 \$10 and over Average monthly rent (dollars)	11,607 11,470 13,743 6,216 2,635 1,571 978 980 80.17	7 12 62 147 3,178 5,104 6,096 5,256 5,753 2,031 5,36 841 87 44 25,34	3,737 2 4 100 19 187 552 991 914 757 208 82 29 6 6 6 6 25.44	29 375 764 989 1,082 1,621 650 243 130 68 50 29,56	216 394 391 231 129 22 4 2 20,45	8,649 8,600 2 1 1 2 16 868 1,220 1,700 2,038 1,299 596 865 193 79 88550	2,371 2,356 - 1 7 105 326 404 404 403 596 500 149 54 7 29.86	10 16 99 77 585 1,090 1,526 1,884 2,854	74,128 73,225 74 274 521 4,475 9,539 12,798 13,458 17,490 8,287 1,594 7,490 2,788 8,257 1,594 731 302 29,59 27,65	4,479 4,431 1 9 20 193 7133 1,181 1,052 978 211 46 155 1 25,12 24,95	2,750 2,715 2 11 13 78 182 367 603 21 74 25 1 2 29,70 30,48	36,178 7 200 40 138 1,486 3,055 5,255 6,796 10,491 5,899 1,902 717 239 133 81.78	12,248 12,142 3 1 1 2 8 959 2,910 3,340 2,805 1,683 560 192 72 72 72 2,33 4 2 2,379 22,67	683 676 - 4 5 118 243 140 115 388 8 8 10 2 2 10 2 10 10 2 11 9.39 18.84	3,656 8,650 - 2 2 4 4 29 85 239 706 772 655 555 555 555 555 555 555 555 555 55	13,775 13,549 11 50 271 1,637 2,425 2,348 2,555 265 265 284 21 65 23 24.97 24.06
Mcdian monthly rent (dollars)	26,99 29,36 5,462 4,510 2 11 45 53 812 286 259 447 738 580 442 356 323 806 59,19 43,84	851 772 1 1 2 2 70 60 74 71 193 181 47 30 26 26 14 47 35,42	30.23 160 154 1 1 14 14 14 14 14 14 15 36 36 36 39 - 1 27.66	33.00 440 405 - 1 19 19 37 42 86 67 67 42 80 80 25 44,17	177 176 - 30 29 25 46 14 11 14 11 1 4 1 1 - - 15.20	30,20 39,46 477 446 - - - 5 17 17 355 48 53 55 48 55 66 79 82 2 44 59,87 56,77	28,66 27.91 293 275 - 2 3 3 1 3 3 1 3 3 7 4 4 79 64 355 13 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55,52	38.94 3,064 2,282 1 2 9 19 76 76 87 178 299 230 219	2,013 32,05 1,730 - 3 3 13 105 143 202 105 143 291 263 189 112 163 90 42,12 36,13	30.49 81 60 - 1 1 1 3 8 16 11 19 4 4 4 1 -	87,48 87,51 87 54 - - 7 13 13 11 9 9 8 11 11 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	37.77 798 583 - - 2 36 65 83 85 145 145	26.01 102 76 - - 2 10 14 14 15 16 6 6 7 2 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	23,49 18 6 - - 1 1 2 - 1 1 2 1	52.68 277 261 - - - -	24.18 6556 580 - 3 12 11 15 55 551 79 80 94 45 54 88 88 84 84 85,66
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All dwelling units Number reporting contract or est. rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over Average monthly rent (dollars)	111,855 92 92 354 441 5,914 10,835 14,806 15,741 22,022 13,461 8,270 7,055 4,909 7,791 48,95	\$9,746 36 21 95 161 5,512 5,765 7,451 6,844 8,451 3,654 1,465 1,162 6,146 1,162 6,146 2,502 29,61	6,110 8 13 217 227 621 1,251 1,251 1,255 1,442 588 242 149 855 96 30,89	11,209 11 8 37 36 463 891 1,238 1,422 2,437 1,684 999 863 526 524 41.47	2,606 7 12 41 62 303 588 563 598 556 131 71 40 18 15 24.06	12,431 4 14 14 245 909 1,372 1,954 2,709 1,948 1,084 912 653 610 42.90	6,859 6,120 - 5 11 23 154 424 562 679 1,187 1,143 912 659 2400 111 40,79 39,63	33,618 38 145 142 1,003 1,619 2,869 3,057 5,420 4,813 3,501 3,274 2,769 5,932 66.61	110,150 95 134 414 657 5,299 11,081	31 40 251 809 1,424 1,376 1,627 633 338 281 144 141 32.82	509	43,809 11 25 43 145 1,557 3,198 5,589 7,408 12,083 7,295 2,975 1,759 902 819 85.39	16,637 5 4 15 74 1,021 8,118 3,807 2,545 1,305 2,545 1,305 769 493 379 182 29,29	1,213 	100 30 100 283 1,434 1,434 1,532 1,735 1,735 1,735 1,945	27,813 64 94 306 367 2,211 0,3,869 3,567 3,567 3,567 3,567 3,567 4,5,252 8,2,054 7,1,667 5,776 871 5,778 3,514 1,667 5,778 1,677 1,667 1,667 1,677 1,778

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

	(Trainer)		IFIELD	not snown	و و ا	TIDLESE					uyolan ilisood	NEW H	IAVEN	nghung singkili	<u>an an din pana</u>	مينية الإيمانيية الي	anniezzanje t
SUBJECT	The	Tor- ring-	Winsted	Rural-	The		Rural-	The	Ansonia	Derby	Meriden	Nauga- tuck	New Haven	Walling- ford	Water-	West Haven	Rural-
	county	ton	ATTR COO	nonfarm	county	town	nonfara	county				borough	city	borough	bury	town	nonfarm
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units	9,911	8,080	841	5,990	6,498	2,520	\$,978		1,787	908	4,654	1,869	11,126	1,396	7,942	3,551	13,428
Number reporting value Under \$300	9,657 37	2,978	-	5,896 82 20	6,254 23 25	2,338 4 7	3,921 19 18	45,132 63 76	1,712 2	904 1	4,465 1 4	1,834 2 2	10,616 10 10		7,699 7 10	3,406 8	13,125 S1 44
\$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$699 \$700 to \$999	86 83 84	5 9 10	2	78 78	48	7 13	35 45	158 199	4	4	. 8	7	17 37		17 21	13 7	
\$1,000 to \$1,499 \$1,500 to \$1,999	370 489	45 125	14 81	511 333	238 359	58 92	180 267	1,182 2,103	61 106	39 55		38 97	367 654	9 32	155 325	64 95	484
\$2,000 to \$2,499 \$2,500 to \$2,999	1,011 960	286 368		618 514	564 550	196 178	368 372 792	4,108	225 228 368	111 84 176	470 450 867	181 154 376	1,229 1,015 2,042	110	804 696 1.548	185 168 586	848
\$3,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999	1,947 1,514 1,062	634 548 354	198 142 93	1,115 824 685	1,254 941 848	462 382 364	559 484	8,887 6,900 5,544	255	181 99	788	274 270	1,310	251	1,232	660 570	2,004
\$6,000 to \$7,499 \$7,500 to \$9,999	901 499	295 149	58 30	548 320	654 353	261 161	898 192	5,684	166 70	85 55	555 219	247 104	903 763	, 163	981 491	612 309	2,002
\$10,000 and over Average value (dollars)	654 4,618	151 4,534	28 4,091	475 4,741	844 4,484	148 4,857	196 4,862	3,647 5,149	41 8,848	58 4,411	183	73 4,654	1,313 5,452	4	579 4,939	124 4,992	1,188
Median value (dollars) 1930: Median value (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	8,908 6,055	4,015	8,795 5,667	8,869 5,428	4,014 5,128	4,891 6,442	8,828 4,895	4,877 7,138	8,575 6,291	8,864 6,737	4,118 6,462	4,186 5,492	3,964 9,190	4,496 7,062	4,216 7,496	4,867 6,851	4,877 6,456
All owner-occupied units	9,911 9,689	3,080 2,909	841 829	5,990 5,951	6,498 6,201	2,520 2,250	8,978 8,951	46,611 45,288	1,737	908 890	4,654	1,869 1,786	11,126	1,396	7,942 7,795	8,551 8,438	13,428
Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6	29 17	7	- 2	22 15	20 15	9 5	17 10	56 43	2	1	1	1	20 5	1	7	5	19 28
\$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14	98 63 418	3 6 37	- 11	95 57 364	54 52 299	7 10 32	47 42 267	194 146 1,087	2 3 33	8 1 23	6 7 82	5 4 33	12 21 265	1	9 15 129	15 14 84	81 80 365
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	781 1.464	167 504	49 155	565 605	588 760	66 284	467 536	2,468 4,888	117 298	85 149	242 490	119 220	747	26 121	826 812	119 200	687 1,070
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	1,782 2,255 1,199	635 764 393	146 228 119	951 1,263 687	1,020	325 657	695 982	5,078 10,082	877 474	162 191	645 1,045	332 475	1,619 2,152	169 336	1,169 2,074	287 889	1,818
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74	717	191	80 19	687 446 270	982 441 285	471 203 116	461 238 119	6,969 4,541 3,928	172 103 86	150 55 83	758 489 850	290 178 71	1,246 865 793	221 135 124	1,360 733 579	722 381 402	2,055 1,607 1,490
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over	816 306	48 45	11 9	159 252	136 123	74 57	64 66	2,465 2,448	34 8	12 25	181 98	89 28	592 940	69 58	810 277	221 97	1,057
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars). Median estimated monthly rent (dollars).	34.84 30.60	33.77 30.75	32.50 31.76	\$5.68 80,30	88.60 81.70	88.76 36.89	30.67 28.74	43.81 37.23	81.92 29.97	33.41 30.60	38.92 36.15	34.82 33,25	46.54 35.01	43.95 38.64	40.98 36.42	43.72 40.94	48.67 41.97
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units Number reporting contract rent	10,068 10,001	8,955 3,930	1,286	4,877 4,841	6,171 6,112	8,271 8,247	2,900 2,865	78,519	8,231	1,688	6,136	2,310	81,954	1,725	17,445	4,534	10,101
Under \$3 \$3 to \$4	16 28	- 2	-	16 19	15 24	3,247 - 3	2,005 15 21	77,966 28 50	3,226 1 2	1,683 2 1	6,098 1 9	2,300 1 -	31,145, 12 13	1,70B	17,403 3 6	4,487 2 3	9,915 6 28
\$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14	170 225 1,410	4	8 22	158 188	125 148	9 87	116 121	304 761	14 57	13 24	23 91	11 26	95 293	5 25	31 104	21 17	91 184
\$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19	2,410 2,459	286 695 1,225	228 424 269	896 1,071 965	919 1,271 1,117	272 558 657	647 713 460	7,802 15,133 16,815	612 960 748	325 479	763 1,461	285 565	8,460 6,175	141 379	1,094 3,133	203 433	969 1,548
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	1,809 1,157	967 567	155 76	687 514	996 988	630 722	366 261	18,915	450	397 232 154	1,417 1,054 856	579 459 288	6,414 4,769 4,851	427 341 313	4,440 3,928 2,985	771 984 1,930	1,628 1,703 2,085
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74	286 147 71	121 31 16	35 10	130	310 128	230 79	80 49	5,526 2,490	60 9	44 6	297 67	92 38	2,486 1,845	56 13	1,034 405	551 150	906 463
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over	24 14	-	1	55 23 13	47 20 9	87 16 7	10 4 2	1,106 573 294	3	3	37 24	9	672 364 196	431	156 56 93	17 4 1	205 115 57
Average monthly rent (dollars)	21.72 21.47	23.46 23.43	19.35 18.69	20.91 19.86	22.74 21.98	26.07	19.04 18.09	25.81 23.93	19.98 19.83	20,14 19,47	22.82 21.99	22.64 22.19	26.86 23.81	23.21 23.06	25.50 24,38	28.53 28.53	27.70
1930: Median monthly rent (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	22,82	26.53	20.06	19.79	22.08	27,21	16.50				26.42	21.27	80.98	26.87	29.70	39.08	
Vacant units, for sale or rent Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3	1,324	69 67	136 133	1,119 1,091	1,427 1,403	172 169	1,255 1,284	7,358 6,560	111 110	85 85	282 271	79 78	1,521 1,466	53 49	565 550	366 350	4,296
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6	88 37	-	-	38 37	- 30		4 30	68 1 30	1	• -	1	-		-	1		66 1
\$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19	89 136	1		30 109	25 127	14	. 25 119	103 524	4	- 8 40	5	- 12	24 190	1	2 1 29	1 1 11	14 59 178
\$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29	184 169 155	7 16 17	34 35 18	83 118 120	146 140 105	30 21	119			16 6	33 41	13 19	202 179	10 12	64 90	11 54	176 254
\$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	116 118	15	9	92 110	157	19 41 26	. 86 116 70		16	8 . 3 2	58	10 10	177 216	8	78 138	54 109	808 419
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99	45 22 229	4	2 1	89 21	67 86	7	60 79	517 830	-	1	6 4	8 1 2	164 128 73	4 1 1	75 28 24	58 26 7	825 881 219
\$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	229 64 89.15	1	-	829 63	172 247	1 2	171 245	464 958	-	- 1	8	- 8	69 45	1	14 6	17	359 908
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars).	27,68	-	18.98 19.43	42.99 30.42	51.21 \$7.87	30.22 29.37	54.08 40.64		19.42 20.30		25.92 25.46	-	35.77 28.29	-	32.28 30.22	34.55 33.44	68.39 49,85
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All dwelling units	23,736	7,134	2,221	14,381	16,201	5,014	10.187	1.35,820	5,085		11.646						
Number reporting contract or est, rent Under \$3 \$3 to \$4	28,387 59	6,936 7		14,251 52	15,769	5,716	10,053 86	182,599 158	5,051 3		10,727	4,261 4,167 2	44,130 43,585 82	8,182 8,037 1	25,985 25,780 11	8,586 8,851 7	30,872 29,290 97
\$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9	88 \$67 \$58	2 10 22	4 B 30	82 349 301	40 252 264	8 19 40		500	17	2 16	7 36	1 17	18 111	1 6	7 42	7 5 87	
\$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	2,259 3,282	333 869	264 508	1,662	1,491 2,092	827 665	1,164	9,514	669	388	887	30 282	839 8,919	27 154	120 1,249	32 303	272 1,663
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39	4,331 3,976 3,639	1,747 1,624	451 321	2,123 2,031	2,281 2,332	907 980	1,874	82,623 20,921	1,071 846	552	1,952	697 818 801	7,185 8,188 6,579	416 562 520	3,528 5,947	565 1,088	8,150
\$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59	1,696 1,068	1,355 518 226	813 157 93	2,171 1,021 743	9,108 1,521 788	1,423 730 292	791	24,494 18,414	799 234	848 198	1,961 1,084	778 891	7,287 8,915	658	5,174 5,204 2,473	1,836 2,845 1,850	5,169
\$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over	535 723	130 46	20 12	385 665	514 423	163		7,927 5,487 8,614	-89	86	564 392	206 82	2,347	149 129	1,167 760	563 433	2,757 2,021
Average monthly rent (dollars)	817 81.32	47 27,83	9 24.32	761 84.10	628 38,43	67 31.17	561 38.15	4,459	9	25	108	41 86	1,087	78 59	361 817	243 99	1,629 2,638
Median monthly rent (dollars)	25,70	25.97	22,60	26.10	27.55	29.08	26.48			28.29		27.94 25.98	32.08 26.08		30.15 27.00	85.10 83.16	44.75 85.41

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

				ONDON				TOLI	an a start and the start of the				WINDHAM		
SUBJECT	The	Groton	Jewett	New		Rural-	The	Rock-	Stafford	Rural-	The	Daniel- son	Putnam	Willi-	Rural-
	county	borough	City borough	London city	Norwich	nonfarm	county	ville	Springs borough	nonfarm	county	borough		mantic	nonfarm
VALUE OF HOME All owner-occupied units Number reporting value Under \$300. \$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$699 \$700 to \$499 \$1,000 to \$1,499 \$1,000 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,499	12,227 11,549 52 63 158 165 724 869 1,160	504 486 2 4 4 4 11 20 36	299 280 - 3 5 81 33 49	2,639 2,424 - - 4 4 83 70 149	2,529 2,264 	6,256 6,095 50 57 138 180 519 595 678	2,774 2,533 23 19 60 67 192 233 302	924 781 - 2 4 33 68 76 78	418 375 1 - 1 3 16 29 58 58 58	1,492 1,877 22 18 57 60 143 186 173 119	4,359 4,020 42 60 118 162 434 442 506 376	433 381 1 4 7 4 31 39 50 81	567 435 2 4 2 3 26 41 48 26 41 28	1,043 1,008 2 3 10 11 55 74 139 94	2,316 2,196 37 49 99 144 822 288 269 224
\$2,500 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$3,999 \$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$7,499 \$7,500 to \$7,499 \$7,500 to \$7,499 \$7,500 to \$7,909 \$10,000 and over Average value (dollars) Median value (dollars)	1,052 2,102 1,682 1,211 1,189 528 594 4,251 3,729	92 69 67 30 14 4,866 4,815	28 38 30 27 19 8 9 3,425 2,639 6,643		241. 453 962 284 212 107 86 4,069 3,715 5,584	591 1,180 790 549 488 194 241 3,690 3,261 4,414	256 475 817 228 194 83 84 3,640 8,241 4,655	73 157 139 84 90 28 26 4,209 3,850 5,464	83 43 36 20 18 13 3,775 3,247	113 235 135 108 84 42 45 3,280 2,834 4,014	698 425 307 239 114 97 3,218 2,827 4,424	77 56 38 19 12 12 3,517 3,305 5,084	82 66 58 48 20 13 4,002 8,787 5,575	182 145 96 105	357 158 115 72 23 39 2,660 2,296 3,817
1930: Median value (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT	5,477	5,975					1.0°				• <u>••••</u> ••				
All owner-occupied units Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3. \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24 \$22 to \$24 \$23 to \$29 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars) Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)		4 2 3 18 46 79 154 95 45 30 11 11 36.10	28.75	3 19 64 222 283 504 420 \$26 295 288 142 48.74	14 83 207 348 409 680 282 126 104 64 45 33.54	132 119 31.70	2,774 2,719 12 11 45 280 453 483 453 453 512 208 97 44 39 81 26,84 24,81	924 912 	2 	247 218 193 212 108 56 25 28 18 25.48	700 409 222 154 82 60 28.62	433 383 5 4 11 30 65 75 86 63 83 24 7 7 3 31.13 29.40	567 466 1 4 5 19 45 19 45 19 45 19 45 19 45 19 45 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27 27	6 10 48 72 153 202 130 92 79 40 23 36.04	26 29.63
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied units	17,286	818	700	5,518		6,346	3,237	1,819	509	1,409	8,147	811	1,498	2,227	3,611 8,535
Number reporting contract rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$1. \$10 to \$14. \$10 to \$14. \$20 to \$24. \$21 to \$24. \$22 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$14. \$20 to \$24. \$21 to \$24. \$25 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over.	17,058 24 77 806 520 8,006 3,984 2,484 2,484 2,484 2,484 2,484 16 55 16 55	810 5 S 0 -4 3 42 3 42 4 101 5 206 1 206 2 166 2 166 2 166 2 16 2 16 2 16 2 16 2 16 2 16 2 16	599 - 1 1 161 255 185 52 20	5,480 2 6 6 7 1,095 2 910 1,095 2 1,095 2 1,095 1,225 1,225 1,225 1,225 1,225 1,225 2,235 2,355 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,435 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,355 2,235 2,355 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,235 2,355 2,455	S,808 1 8 49 113 743 1,062 635 498 454 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	6,261 23 66 246 336 1,648 1,659 946 650 443 149 64 149 84 149	8,198 16 27 138 289 842 819 452 282 282 282 282 282 282 282 282 282 2	1,501 4 25 82 846 877 227 12: 91 21 91	505 2 3 6 4 18 5 128 7 164 7 100 3 5 4 1 2 6 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	15 21 107 189 368 278 125 105 113 24 7 6	14 66 193 615 2,631 1,868 670 435 121 17 9 6 6	289 119 79 12 1 1	355 429 174 112 29 9 9 19.57	25 25 107 603 595 382 256 176 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55 55	11 61 164 488 1,577 298 119 68 29 6 5 29 6 5 29 6 119 6 8 29 6 7 7 29 8 119 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7
Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars)	21.9 20.5 21.3	1 26.23	3 17.9	4 25.7	19.16	16.95		17.0	B 17.44	14.48		81.23 28.24			
1930: Median monthly rent (dollars) ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent. Number reporting estimated rent. Under \$3. \$3 to \$4. \$5 to \$6. \$7 to \$9. \$10 to \$14. \$15 to \$19. \$20 to \$24. \$20 to \$29. \$30 to \$39. \$40 to \$49. \$50 to \$59. \$60 to \$74. \$75 to \$99. \$100 and over. Average estimated monthly rent (dollars Median estimated monthly rent (dollars Median estimated monthly rent (dollars	3,81 2,98 	6 1.6% 8 6.5% 1 0 5 5 5 6.6 9 - 9 9 - 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	3 3 3 3 5 5 6 1 3 7 4	1 98 	2 37(5 31(- 1 1 1 6 5 0 7 5 3 3 7 5 6 22 2 5 0 9 5 6 22.7	2,315 3,2,265 1 7 44 53 9 21 4 53 34 45 53 44 22 29 6 5 5 6 5 9 1 9 1 9 34.0	621 604 3 40 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100		8 14 	3 548 - 44 1 34 5 83 3 99 3 77 2 8	701 8 702 8 8 9 50 50 9 173 117 3 117 3 117 3 117 3 117 4 4 4 4 5 5 5 1 9 1 2 16.1 1 9 2 16.1 1	20 55 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50		4 16 - 1 4 4 2 2 0 2 6 1 1 1 	a 417 a 8 b 54 c 78 c 78 c 91 c 30 c 12 c 14 c - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 -
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTELY RENT All dwelling units Number reporting contract or est. rent. Under \$3 \$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$10 to \$14 \$10 to \$14 \$20 to \$24 \$30 to \$39 \$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59 \$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99 \$100 and over Average monthly rent (dollars) Mediam monthly rent (dollars)	\$3,61 1; 5; 5;4; 4,9; 4,9; 4,9; 4,9; 4,9; 5,6; 2,8; 1,5; 1,1 7; 1,0	L5 1,37 S3 S6 S8 S51 2 S51 2 S51 2 S6 12 S6 37 S6 1 S6 37 S6 1 S6 37 S6 1 S6 37 S6 37 S7 37 S6 37	6 1,01 1 2 7 7 7 7 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	1 8,41 1 1 15 5 165 1,02 170 1,83 185 1,33 195 1,83 105 53 115 53 115 53 115 53 115 53 115 53 114 41 12 2 14 42 15 53 16 53 17 18,60	8 6,50 2 6 4 6 59 14 56 87 56 1,85 54 1,01 59 1,16 29 1,16 29 1,16 29 1,5 44 1,01 56 87 56 1,55 59 1,16 59 1,55 59 2,55,6	3 16,80' 1 5 3 44 1 57 46 2,455 11 2,61 12 2,61 13 44 14 1,90 10 2,22 11 2,61 13 2,11 14 1,90 100 2,22 166 1,36 17 51 175 555 16 31.3	7 7,58 9 39 9 39 4 27 4 1,37 4 1,53 4 1,16 0 89 8 99 8 99 8 99 8 99 8 17 7 12 7 12 7 12 7 12 7 12	L 2,85 9 2 9 2 3 4 5 29 9 55 1 36 5 29 9 31 6 10 6 10 6 10 6 10 9 31 9 22.	39 92 1 - 4 - 56 - 91 2 12 31 30 21 39 15 27 10 01 2 27 1 9 15 9 15 9 15 9 15 9 16 9 18 9 28.6	4 4,39 2 3 8 4 8 24 2 27 5 80 6 5 6 12 6 5 6 11 54 24.3	8 18,26 6 6 7 13 5 41 6 85 19 3,25 3 2,56 14 2,16 6 1,34 19 56 19 3,25 10 1,22 10 2,56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56 10 56	7 1,21 8 6 90 1 91 24 92 36 95 56 55 24.	5 2,0 2 4 1 1 8 4 3 3 4 3 5 4 3 5 1 7 2 5 1 9 9 8 3 3 7 22. 7 22. 7 22. 7 22. 7 2 5 1	56 8,43 2 6 3 3 108 74 22 64 50 57 52 44 39 44 29 11 28 12 18 8 96 23.	18 6,566 4 54 4 122 39 361 300 728 311 2,126 88 1,198 90 679 94 485 95 415 94 485 93 48 94 86 93 48 44 30 26 29 36 17.43

Table 25.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus average monthly cost to tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Median not shown where base is less than 100]

Construct and construct and construct on the second seco	(Gross monday) reat represent			terroring production of	- Marillonitio		دوندور منتقد	-	والمرد فالمتعاد المراج	وألاح واعزا وبالناف				يبير التقديد التخبذه	C				
Dilageorth	COUNTY AND URBAN PLACE	tenant- occupied	dian gross	ing gross		to	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	to	and	porting gross
Tabler Sign St. Bit St	FAIRFIELD COUNTY,	64,309	\$85.51	57,940	18	94	68	177	1,000	2,639	5,873	8,301	17,740	11,007	5,303	8,098	1,446	1,046	6,869
Tabbery 3, 747 34.66 9.484 - 8 6 1 4 100 297 626 1, 78 700 83 85 7 626 Bistradication 8,660 97.60 1	Bridgeport	28,625	33,1E	26,249	7	25	52	101	524	1,755		4,256	8,727			839	171	44	2.376
Smallon 1,420 20.7 1.99 1 1 - 1 80 111 224 250 411 150 44 5 8 7		3,747	34.88	3,264	1 -1												25		
Starter dt commun. Spin 1	Norwalk						9											88	697
057x10001 05.971 05.9725 05.972 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>1</td> <td></td> <td>181</td>						1													181
Burel-scortam. 35.921 45.45 11,174 1 5 20 44 105 38.90 707 1,185 20,662 21,791 1,900 1,921 875 6,400 400						-	2	7											
BRITYOND COUNTY. 74,128 56,0 7,966 4 21 50 125 1,00 8,577 5,607 6,501 20,522 13,631 7,604 8,644 1,400 400 6,128 BritsO 4,473 33,27 5,425 5,431 5,431 777 777 777 105 28 778 777 107 12 847 661 136 8 400 8,537 597 775 777 107 1 10 82 778 777 10 1 12 877 877 10 1 12 877 877 10 1 10 82 98 11 13 48 337 599 661 791 582 298 388 388 388 388 388 388 388 388 388 388 391 136 461 100 136 461 100 10 136 461 100 13						-	-											~	
string 3,870 4,050 - - 1 6 47 14 63 77 14,65 107 247 65 13 12 17 25 25 25 25 26 13 13 211 77 78 75 75 6 665 647 11,11 14 117 14 14 14 77 11 14 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	Rural-honrarm	13'991	42.40	11,744] -]	3	20	**	1 7/6	30%	. 767	1,100	a00, a	£,1/3	1,000	-,	675	843	1,647
Tast Burtford torm	HARTFORD COUNTY	74,128	86,91	67,966	4	21								·				450	6,162
maxteria city	Bristol				- 1	-												2	410
New Berlain 12,846 31,71 11,600 - 2 5 9 604 2,500 4,002 1,743 610 122 10 1 15 West Hartford town. 9,665 60,44 3,933 - 1 5 1 1.3 4.4 3,177 1.4 610 127 10 1.5 1.5 1.1 1.4 1.7 1.4 610 1.7 1.5 1.1 1.4 1.7 1.4 61.0 1.7 1.5 1.1 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.6 50 1.7 1.7 1.6 1.7 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.4 1.7 1.7 1.4 1.7) -)														249
Southington borough																			
Test Burlt out torm					- 1	2					110								
Burel-contern. 13,775 53,70 12,884 - 10 56 89 417 846 1,445 1,660 8,572 2,864 1,027 502 137 26 1,897 26 1,897 26 1,897 26 1,897 505 3,975 82,055 3,697 42,847 1,797 3,141 1,214 886 148 36 11 89 6 1 2277 1,617 51 150 151 100 1 - 1,857 1,817 51 100 1 - 1,277 1,417 64 1,657 621 150 151 100 1 - 1,287 1,654 810 1,057 62 1,1 60 226 682 963 867 1,654 818 805 151 42 8 466 Middlatom. 5,971 33,53 3,658 6 10 12 151 202 482 488 961 579 283 106 32 7 200 1 27 760 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>- 1</td><td>-</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>					- 1	-													
LITCHFTELD COUNTY						10													
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1	1 1			i [i .										7,0 7 1
Winsted						8			· · · · · ·					····					
Burgl-Burgl	Torrington					-	-											1	
MIDDLESER COUNTY. 6,171 25,715 6 11 17 60 254 659 867 1,564 818 205 151 42 6 MIDLESER COUNTY. 8,271 33,55 3,062 - 1 5 9 52 207 422 438 496 503 233 72 43 10 1 247 NEW HAVEN OUGHTY. 78,513 32.76 74,438 7 11 68 213 1,562 4,961 10,061 12,973 22,422 12,615 5,645 15 1 24 NEW HAVEN OUGHTY. 78,513 32.76 74,438 7 1 - 2 18 10.646 655 661 1367 53 29 4 3 35 7 31 376 461 137 53 29 4 3 35 25 15 1 26 91 265 360 610 11 1 363 283 445 136 27 45 128 464 130	Winsted					~	-												
Midlstown. 3,271 33,53 3,052 - 1 5 9 55 207 435 961 579 283 106 32 7 200 NEW HAVEL COUNTY. 72,515 25,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,565 2,562 4,261 10,021 12,978 22,428 12,615 5,455 2,622 1,025 3807 4,001 Ameoria. 7,2,515 32,76 74,488 7 1 - 2 18 101 364 655 651 657 661 167 356 93 19 1 2 18 329 4 3 329 4 3 329 4 3 329 4 3 329 4 3 329 4 3 329 4 3 328 30 1,21 355 329 4 3 325 329 4 3 325 329 4 3 325 328 1,305 355 211 <t< td=""><td>Rurar-honiarm</td><td>4,0//</td><td>61.00</td><td>*,*1*</td><td> ' </td><td></td><td>25</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>125</td><td>040</td><td>1,000</td><td></td><td></td><td>~</td><td>60</td><td></td><td>463</td></t<>	Rurar-honiarm	4,0//	61.00	*,*1*	'		25				125	040	1,000			~	60		463
Rural-aonfarm	MIDDLESKX COUNTY	6,171	29.70	5,715	6	<u> </u>		60		629	963	887	1,564	818	805	151	42	8	456
Rural-nonferm. 2,900 25,53 2,553 2,555 6 10 12 51 202 422 551 449 603 239 72 45 10 1 247 NBW HAVEN COUNTY. 79,513 32.76 74,435 7 11 68 213 1,652 4,951 10,061 12,978 22,428 12,615 5,459 2,628 1,025 387 45 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 1 2 13 13 13 14 2 2 13 13 13 14 3 3 3 13 13 13 13 13 13 13 12 5 3 43 3 3 3 3 3 <td>Middletown,</td> <td>3,271</td> <td>33.53</td> <td></td> <td>- 1</td> <td></td> <td>S2</td> <td>7</td> <td>209.</td>	Middletown,	3,271	33.53		- 1												S2	7	209.
Ameonia S. 221 27.77 S. 174 1 - 2 18 101 364 655 661 879 356 93 19 1 2 57 Derby 6,162 26,30 1,663 - - 2 7 51 172 511 373 461 187 53 29 4 3 353 Neugatuck borough 2,310 33,01 2,128 - 1 4 2 26 91 266 390 810 355 120 40 11 128 287 Wellingtord borough 1,725 30.49 1,652 - - - 2 34 2,36 4,454 5,062 6,107 8,101 1,105 558 289 4,594 1,745 2,46 1,945 2,105 36 44 1,05 52 28 50 1,680 1,005 536 281 4,016 1,105 536 48 1,945 1,105 536 48 1,245 1,246 1,345 1,105	Rural-nonfarm	2,900	25.53	2,658	6 6	10	12	51	202	422	531	449	603	239	72	45	10	1	247
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	NEW HAVEN COUNTY	78,519	32.76	74,438	7	11	68	213	1,582	4,961	10,081	12,978	22,428	12,616	5,459	2,622	1,025	887	4,061
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Ansonia	8.291	27.77	3,174	1	-	2	18	101	364	655	681	879	358	93	19	1	8	57
$ \begin{array}{llllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllll$	Derby	1,683	28.80	1,653	- 1	-		7		172		878	461	187	53	29			80
New Layer ofty 31,354 31.72 23,656 3 - 18 87 745 2,826 4,454 5,826 8,201 4,376 2,101 1,105 585 223 1,699 Wallingford borough 1,725 30,89 1,659 - 2 34 93 240 386 545 250 86 19 5 2 65 Watchbury 17,445 31,554 37.97 4,804 - 1 8 12 55 155 321 476 1,324 1,717 546 184 39 226 321 476 1,324 1,761 546 184 39 226 321 426 2,875 4,041 2,052 821 14 32 2,275 1,484 1,761 3245 1,484 2,976 2,875 4,041 2,052 821 34 2,52 1,163 Groton borough 17,285 28.41 16,085 - - 1 5 18 49 145 2,050 214 34 5	Meriden		29.57		I -i	-							1,698			111	48	12	267
Waterbury. 1,725 30.89 1;652 - - 2 34 93 240 586 545 250 76 19 5 2 2 2 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Naugatuck borough				-	1													162
Natorbury 17,445 34.13 16,697 - 3 8 19 132 690 1,765 2,818 6,107 3,810 1,127 481 139 44 744 West Hares torn 4,554 37.97 4,804 - 1 8 12 55 158 321 476 1,324 1,323 1,425 1,323					្រះ	-	18											223	1,698
West Haven torm					∦ · -)		-												63
Rural-nonfarm	Waterbury					-													
NEW LONDON COUNTY	Dural_Donfarm																		
Groton borough	Read-nons and transformers	**,101		2,000		Ĩ	~1		~~~	~~~	_, ~ *~	1,240	2,010	1,101	1,001	. 0.24	£740	**	806
Jermet City Dorough						10				1,921	2,767	2,875		2,052	821	855	114	35	1,151
New London city					, -)	-		-								8)	8)	2	65
Norwish					-	-												-	22
Rural-nonfarm					· ·]	-													404
TOLLAND COUNTY						3													180
Rockville 1,319 24.81 1,148 - - 2 14 54 215 251 278 227 63 18 2 2 1 7 12 7 21 81 112 114 96 42 4 1 1 27 22 7 21 81 112 114 96 42 4 1 1 27 22 7 21 81 112 114 96 42 4 1 1 27 22 7 12 47 195 256 248 167 203 85 35 25 11 1 102 27 WINDHAM COUNTY 8,147 25.29 7,630 2 12 31 143 775 1,518 1,894 1,345 1,448 488 165 55 9 5 317 Danielson borough 8,147 25.29 7,630 2 12 31 143 775 1,518 1,984 1,345 1,448 488 16	References and a second and a	0,010		0,000	1 1	· '		104	174	310	1,208	. T ⁵ 088	1,179	436	176	75	10	5	480
Stafford Springs borough 509 25.29 464 1 - 2 7 21 81 112 114 96 42 4 1 1 - 22 Rural-monfarm 1,409 21.96 1,304 2 7 12 47 195 256 248 167 203 85 35 25 11 1 - 22 WINDHAM COUNTY 8,147 25.29 7,650 2 12 31 143 775 1,518 1,894 1,345 1,448 428 165 55 9 5 317 Danielson borough 8,147 25.29 7,650 - 1 3 10 60 129 225 268 64 20 9 2 1 16 Patham			23.78		. 3	7	16	68	280	568	621	559	528	190	57	28	14	2	801
Stafford Springs borough 509 25.29 464 1 - 2 7 21 81 112 114 96 42 4 1 1 - 22 Rural-monfarm 1,409 21.96 1,304 2 7 12 47 195 256 248 167 203 85 35 25 11 1 - 22 WINDHAM COUNTY 8,147 25.29 7,650 2 12 31 143 775 1,518 1,894 1,345 1,448 428 165 55 9 5 317 Danielson borough 8,147 25.29 7,650 - 1 3 10 60 129 225 268 64 20 9 2 1 16 Patham	Rockwille				- (- 1									18	2	2	1	171
Rural-nonrerm 1,409 21.99 1,304 2 7 12 47 195 266 248 167 203 85 35 25 11 1 100 WINDHAM COUNTY 8,147 23.29 7,830 2 12 31 143 775 1,518 1,845 1,448 428 165 55 9 5 317 Danielson borough 311 26,75 795 - 1 3 3 10 60 129 225 288 64 20 9 2 1 16 Putnam	Stafford Springs borough					-											1	-	25
Banielson borough 811 28,75 795 - 1 3 10 60 129 225 268 64 20 9 2 1 16 Putnam 1,498 27.51 1,431 - - - 4 36 211 275 218 409 113 54 18 2 - 16 Willimantic 2,227 23,96 2,165 - 1 3 24 188 431 477 335 419 163 67 21 2 4 62	Rural-nonferm	1,409	21.96	1,304	s I	7	12	47	195	266	248	167	208	85	35	25	ոլ	1	105
Putham		8,147	28,29	7,830	2	12	81	143	775	1,518	1,894	1,345	1,448	428	165	55	. 9	5	517
Putnam					i - I	1	8	3			129	225	268	64	20	9	2	1	16
Willingantic	Futnam				j - j		<u>-</u> -										່ 2)	-	67
	Willimantic																2	4	62
	nus us-null afms second second	a,011	20,60	3,439	2	10	25	112	581	816	1,012	452	352	88	24	12	8	-	172

Table 26-RURAL-FARM UNITS BY VALUE OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

SUBJECT	Fairfield	Hartford	Litchfield	Midālesex	New Haven	New London	Tolland	Windham
VALUE OF FARM HOME				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				. <u></u>
All owner-occupied units	2,149	3,519	2,456	1,232	2,442	. 2,749	2,057	2,271
Number reporting value	1,691	3,048	2,381	1,160	8,211	2,605	1,982	2,170
Under \$300	11	16	11	5	10	26	28	27
\$300 to \$499	14	15	~	7	6 15	34	19 66	103
\$500 to \$699 \$700 to \$999	11	24 28	23 22	10 23	23	133 132	92	128
\$1,000 to \$1,499	49	129	158	76	74	132	841	518
\$1,500 to \$1,999		170	123	74	97	313	243	283
\$2,000 to \$2,499	92	824	247	148	148	496	270	305
\$2,500 to \$2,999	82	24.9	189	127	171	284	209	194
\$3,000 to \$3,999	827	603	476	277	870	461	296	326
\$4,000 to \$4,999	217	430	825	142	378	214	172	168
\$5,000 to \$7,499	899	655	493	209	588	230	234	201
\$7,500 to \$9,999	141	207	116	48	173	35	48	49
\$10,000 and over	406	198	191	. 19	158	27	67	. 26
Average value (dollars)	9,388	4,412	4,641	3,707	4,865	2,625	× S,155	2,650
Median value (dollars)	5,453	8,944	3,862	3,415	4,507	2,384	2,589	2,302
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT								
All tenant-occupied units	965	1,289	869	163	485	622	429	452
Number reporting estimated rent	905	1,145	852	177	458	591	899	409
Under \$3	5	3	6	3	4	6	8	7
\$3 to \$4		20	<u>é</u>	5	8	13	9	. 15
\$5 to \$6	18	86	41	8	. 9	87	38	37
\$7 to \$9	7	62	27	11	23	51	22	88
\$10 to \$14		258	179	48	72	194	116	187
\$15 to \$19	97	215	167	28	115	102	62	83
\$20 to \$24	. 128	171	149	29	61	80	i 52	- 50
\$25 to \$29	181	140	117	24	57	57	84	81
\$30 to \$39	176	117	87	13	61	27	30	18
\$40 to \$49	. 98	38	34	5	20	. 9]	4	4
\$50 and over	114	35	42	. 3	38	15	. 4	4
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	83.29	19.06	20.61	17,42	22.64	16.46	15.55	14.02
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)_	27.58	17.84	19.41	16,91	19.75	14.86	14.90	13.42
Vacant units, for sale or rent	183	97	237	190	97	181	107	118
Number reporting estimated rent	161	77	227	158	B6	174	100	87
Under \$3	1	1	14	-	-	-	1	
\$3 to \$4	-1	1	19	-	-	. 	. 6	2
\$5 to \$6	1	2	16	8	3	. 6	14	11
\$7 to \$9	1	5	11	8	5	6	3	10
\$10 to \$14	10	. 13	. 32	22	8	87	- 34	22
\$15 to \$19	12	18	28	18	18	40	17	n
\$20 to \$24	5	16	22	8	17	39	· 9	18
\$25 to \$29	23	8	11	13	12	16	6	5
\$30 to \$39	82	4	28	8	8	- 8	5	9
\$40 to \$49	16	2	. 4	6	8	8	2	2
\$50 and over	70	7)	42	. '72	12	14	3	5
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	65,08	-	28.04	\$5,78	-	20,63	19,18	
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)	42.94		16.34	38.25	-	19.25	18.82	

526908 O - 43 - 28

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

AND IENUKE				(FIELD					FORD			Firld	MIDDI	ESEK
SUBJECT	The county	Danbury	Norwalk	Shelton	Stanford	Stratford town	The county	Bristol	East Hartford town	West Hartford town	The county	Torring- ton	The county	Middle- town
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures	79,673 54,498 1,976 2,578 11,383 3,759 1,266 2,119 1,493 228 67 311	8,767 1,919 17 195 1,179 63 124 40 8 124 40 8 1 2	8,634 6,252 193 148 1,898 244 66 206 89 9 9 2 27	1,964 1,911 13 42 384 87 29 59 59 30 3 - 6	6,844 3,809 110 253 1,426 420 197 242 308 48 15 16	5, 351 4, 060 484 289 508 120 32 43 8 2 - 5	57,957 40,518 1,929 3,579 10,487 5,780 910 1,491 2,899 450 189 275	4,894 2,785 92 235 1,173 342 69 101 59 16 1 21	3,469 2,818 48 210 587 167 26 61 25 5 - 22	7,319 5,953 111 139 721 270 8 36 37 7 7 6 21	22,103 17,094 134 515 2,957 656 80 509 70 7 2 81	4,381 2,066 10 90 1,691 346 25 128 22 1 - 7	15,051 12,614 207 430 1,105 210 102 248 67 9 1 58	4,028 2,557 116 212 781 157 81 98 58 9 9 1 18
MATERIAL All residential structures Wood. Brick. Stucco. Other. Not reporting exterior material	79,678 70,033 8,121 2,466 1,718 2,341	8,767 3,526 89 44 9 99	8,634 7,817 234 207 176 200	1,964 1,775 60 80 62 87	6,844 5,559 534 \$38 \$38 \$31 182	5,851 5,060 76 62 28 125	67,957 55,610 8,274 1,161 633 2,279	4,894 4,384 188 62 145 115	3,469 8,287 76 43 83 80	7,819 5,974 772 336 22 215	22,103 20,636 408 364 439 256	4,381 4,027 131 108 79 86	15,051 13,915 429 213 162 312	4,028 8,442 845 103 54 84
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached 2-family datached 2-family other 3-family 4-family 1- to 4-family with business 5-family or more Other dwelling place	44,961 31,861 1,025 1,860 6,772 2,104 478 782 448 91	2,245 1,208 5 116 730 119 16 36 14 1	4,808 3,660 96 54 769 121 17 64 20 7	1,256 864 3 21 264 54 14 26 7 8	8,597 2,183 42 125 779 214 81 69 97 7	3,589 2,689 384 195 196 79 14 25 4 3	41,081 27,361 1,330 1,907 6,048 2,981 267 487 589 111	2,150 1,951 62 145 591 188 38 38 29 8	2,058 1,520 29 70 812 76 6 27 6 27 6 12	5,259 4,502 85 81 402 161 5 16 1 6	12,367 9,393 34 257 2,002 374 37 232 15 23	3,080 1,563 8 50 1,166 212 13 61 6 1	7,730 6,491 66 217 677 120 39 118 37 23	2,520 1,715 43 107 461 88 30 86 36 38 88 86
Tenant-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family attached. 2-family aide-by-side	65,274 15,508 795 3,662 15,611 8,987 4,484 8,043 12,877 807	3,747 644 8 268 1,575 518 232 178 823 178	6,096 1,996 94 236 1,975 596 221 278 674 26	1,430 267 10 61 498 200 101 89 206 8	8,649 1,425 68 373 2,035 1,035 686 365 2,649 18	2,371 1,010 90 878 412 272 114 39 59 2	75,367 11,444 545 5,177 14,573 14,194 3,334 2,315 23,446 239	4,479 781 30 319 1,631 826 233 124 518 17	2,780 752 19 340 843 418 93 63 192 10	8,656 1,291 195 1,028 642 26 55 453 15	10,937 3,547 57 716 3,783 1,551 269 500 443 71	3,955 453 2 127 2,181 821 85 142 128 15	6,354 2,638 86 611 1,444 484 346 227 452 66	8,271 734 69 962 366 277 151 378 26
Vacant units, for sale or rent 1-family detached	5,645 4,042 91 96 355 178 92 91 705	50 20 4 5	440 \$08 3 6 48 14 22 11 28 -	177 139 - 2 11 7 1 8 14	477 182 8 88 10 21 9 209	8	2,110 1,046 44 70 234 149 38 62 467	82 10 5 2	87 41 - 9 18 7 5 5 8 4 -	277 218 15 2 12 7 1 - 22	1,561 1,272 12 51 103 42 13 33 35 ~	69 86 - 2 31 5 1 2 2 -	1,617 1,410 11 29 74 25 23 19 26 -	172 63 9 95 16 17 6 23 -
CONVERSION All dwelling units	119,117 106,844 8,375 961 2,917	6,165 5,621 336 75 133	11,544 10,249 1,104 61 230	2,904 2,632 185 39 48	12,747 11,124 1,288 86 299	5	119,302 106,346 7,834 1,971 3,151	6,798 568 96	4,882 4,054 729 19 80	9,206 8,835 188 29 154	27,829 24,984 1,987 579 279	7,134 6,735 300 36 62	17,908 15,527 1,552 597 232	6,014 5,068 837 28 81
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Owner-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit No troporting repair or plumbing Not reporting repair or plumbing	44,961 37,683 34,882 807 888 1,106 3,901 2,547 276 892 686 3,377	348 299 22 13		1,256 1,073 812 41 83 137 123 45 3 20 55 60	3,597 3,047 2,907 117 14 9 300 245 47 8 50	58 174 127 9 19	41,081 35,787 597 1,357 1,379 2,100 1,282 84 229 505 3,194	2,862 2,557 67 123 115 68 84 1 20 13	2,058 1,741 1,661 16 38 26 1455 100 5 18 22 2172	5,259 4,851 4,851 9 7 4 88 79 5 1 1 8 8 8 29 5 1 8 8 20	12,367 10,991 8,958 258 773 1,002 1,009 486 38 187 428 287	3,080 2,880 2,687 77 50 76 172 140 11 3 18 78	7,730 6,568 4,835 183 588 1,012 675 802 17 72 284 487	2,520 2,030 1,857 45 115 150 114 5 2 9 9 310
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With private flush toilet, no priv. bath No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water in dwelling unit No treporting repair or plumbing	65,274 50,351 48,482 4,085 2,033 751 9,657 5,202 2,600 1,278 5,266	2,286 2,114 103 62 70 926 705 164 44	347 346 99 792 406 149 170 67	1,430 1,232 1,001 136 59 36 106 52 11 25 18 92	5,679 595 282 7 1,294 721 468 103	1,972 1,860 34 52 26 189 131 20 27 11	75,367 65,362 56,121 3,139 3,124 978 5,117 2,866 1,065 706 480 6,888	\$,930 3,491 227 171 41 149 65 5 27 33	2,278 8,174 82 57 15 245 179 17 82 179	3,656 3,408 3,385 4 10 4 65 58 2 3 2 2 2	10,937 9,301 7,514 526 713 548 1,278 669 138 173 298	8,955 3,478 3,204 189 58 27 354 299 44 7	6,854 5,085 3,594 841 559 541 634 852 24 53 205 685	8,271 2,457 2,043 195 187 77 2852 237 5 4 6 552
Vacant units, for sale or rentNot needing major repairsWith private bath and priv. flush toilet. With private bath and priv. flush toilet. With running water, no priv. flush toiletNor nunning water in dwelling unitNor defining major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toiletWith private flush toilet, no priv. Bush toiletWith private flush toilet, no priv. Bush toiletNor reporting water in dwelling unitNor reporting repair or plumbingNor reporting repair or plumbingNor reporting repair or plumbingNor reporting repair or plumbingNor reporting repair or plumbing	5,645 4,257 3,297 91 143 726 731 880 94 98 159 657	89 85 3 1 - 51 81 81 81 81 83 8	\$23 808 12 6 76 51 4 5 16	19 3 	356 7 17 1 57 40 10 6	128 124 4 	1,534 1,856 100 74 104 894 121 57 41 75	54 50 8 1 1 1 1 1 5 3	65 63 2 	244 	112 104 437 245 75 25 45 100	3 5 3 1 - 1	1,617 1,330 697 211 92 330 134 32 8 13 81 153	172 146 117 14 11 7 8 1 1 1 3 19

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940—Con.

				NEW HAVEN				1	iew london			WINDE	IAM
SUBJECT	The county	Ansonia	Derby	Meriden	Naugatuck borough	Walling- ford borough	West Haven town	The county	New London city	Norwich	TOLLAND	The county	Willf- mantic
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE All residential structures	85,976 58,416 1,212 1,818 15,352 7,505 1,118 3,058 1,779 275 77 871	2,661 1,032 57 177 917 207 61 152 99 5 1 5	1,458 587 97 82 899 83 111 55 4 2	6,665 3,647 15 128 1,756 655 221 130 8 221 130 8 2 18	2,750 1,477 229 684 196 41 66 41 2 - 5	2,066 1,117 16 59 680 146 11 78 5 2 - 2	8,876 4,740 89 104 969 289 34 130 24 130 24 11 2 84	28,178 20,105 519 1,483 8,621 1,00 224 24 7 114	5,147 2,743 28 281 1,263 878 85 246 90 14 3 21	4,094 2,215 50 292 863 298 92 195 62 9 3 3 15	8,532 6,984 78 437 521 178 93 150 39 2 - 56	11,801 8,029 210 1,246 1,090 445 273 328 110 14 1 55	1,924 899 198 872 189 64 105 55 5 1 2
STRUCTURES BY EXTERIOR MATERIAL All residential structures. Wood Brick Stucco Other Not reporting exterior material.	85,976 77,349 4,256 1,176 1,567 1,628	2,661 2,474 65 37 71 14	1,458 1,247 96 35 74 6	6,665 5,947 224 73 214 207	2,750 2,630 24 15 31 50	2,066 1,935 62 14 25 30	6,376 5,898 167 95 82 134	28,178 26,426 454 192 530 576	5,147 4,688 124 88 121 126	4,094 8,692 205 11 78 108	8,582 7,970 93 53 249 167	11,801 11,047 208 78 179 289	1,924 1,777 79 7 19 42
Not reporting exterior matchain DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE Owner-occupied dwelling units 1-family detached. 2-family detached. 2-family other	49,053 31,977 600 984 9,161 4,121 418 1,212 439 141	1,787 790 8 99 618 132 19 54 22 1	908 443 68 37 252 50 12 39 39 12	4,654 2,884 8 75 1,158 375 29 117 63 1	1,869 1,107 168 369 116 20 19 13	1,396 812 11. 34 405 86 2 44 1 -	3,551 2,783 55 508 117 8 62 6	14,976 10,918 270 717 2,031 482 123 324 69 42	2,639 1,598 10 104 629 167 31 67 26 7	2,529 1,504 29 165 584 160 41 70 21 5	4,891 3,960 28 292 355 108 42 72 16 28	6,630 5,008 83 481 600 193 62 142 31 30	1,043 590 20 78 198 87 18 33 17 2
Tenant-occupied dwelling units	79,004 13,354 525 2,557 20,894 17,890 3,886 4,207 15,318 373	10	2	6,136 741 6 175 2,287 1,535 303 294 774 21	2,310 348 59 80 861 457 138 116 247 4	1,725 286 5 79 889 337 40 78 59 2	4,534 1,626 33 148 1,383 7300 121 110 331 52	17,858 4,827 163 2,022 4,872 2,312 1,102 881 1,581 98	5,518 959 11 438 1,816 903 288 329 744 30		3,660 1,286 40 605 558 392 288 127 209 55 728	8,599 2,048 105 1,833 1,465 1,075 971 334 737 30 883	2,227 271 17 898 495 453 223 149 333 - 176
Vacant units, for sale or rent	7,455 4,857 90 599 477 137 242 1,006	21 1 8 27 10 10 10	11 6 8 5 6 14	65 54 9	2 2 18 15 5 5	58 15 - 8 15 14 2 - 4 -	366 257 	2,398 70 117 295 184 65 106	532 102 2 15 67 58 15 25 48	89 2 29 72 54 26 28	598 6 26 20 15 40 18 . 10	898 15 171 101 57 57 57 57 57	27
CONVERSION All dwelling units	138,934 121,56J 18,376 1,132 8,865	4,288 754 7	2,097 525 52	52	3,846 316 15		8,536 7,769 598 29 146	93,184 3,852 697	8,610 7,232 1,229 35 121	5,841 1,128 191	10,398 9,425 663 153 157	15,510 783 198	8,478 8,192 199 \$8 49
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING Owner-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs Needing major repairs With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. flush toilet Not reporting water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	49,053 44,443 40,274 1,844 1,865 2,484 1,653 18 81 81 455 2,12	2 1,574 4 1,443 4 73 1 37 8 21 8 127 7 97 1 20 5 7 5 8	L 798 704 8 45 7 42 L 7 9 98 7 68 0 10 7 14 8 6	4,254 3,965 116 146 30 30 30 30 50 40 10 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50	1,636 1,501 3 53 0 36 1 159 3 129 5 16 7 11 3 10	1,331 1,262 24 3 21 20 - 1 20	3,23 3,022 41 70 100 138 97 3 3 3 17	12,932 9,967 514 1,514 1,640 3,1,350 7,648 3,350 4,694	1	1 2,243 2,045 126 5 55 17 112 4 92 5 10 1 5 2 2 3 174	4,285 2,647 197 454 999 845 144 2. 31 31 31 31 31 200	5,412 3,372 905 497 1,298 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 8	897 795 8 29 1 5 1 48 5 36 5 4 5 4 8 5 4 2 -
Tenant-occupied dwelling units Not needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs With private bath and priv. flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water in dwelling unit Not reporting repair or plumbing	64 5,66 3,50 1,34 51 29 4,52	5 2,465 8 1,977 0 430 9 44 8 11 1 565 4 511 5 300 8 33 6 '0	1,89(7 1,093 5 246 8 50 2 263 2 109 8 100 5 30 7 10 0 25	5,50 3,4,74 3,52 0,22 5,1 5,1 2,1 8,9 9,9 9,1 6,2 8, 8, 5,49	4 1,85! 2 1,62! 3 184 2 11' 4 36' 4 22' 5 1' 6 9'	i 1,585 1,475 2 71 2 56 5 24 5 26 2 24 0 1 0 - 5 2 26 2 4 0 1 0 - 5 5 26 2 4 0 24 0 24 0 24 0 24 0 24 0 24 0 24	4,10 3,86 111 8 4 20 18 20 18 20 18 20 18 20 18 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	1 14,873 3 10,989 0 1,714 8 1,125 5 1,044 8 1,675 9 856 2 233 8 264 4 327 5 1,306	4,55 3,71 50 30 52 52 52 10 52 3 52	3 3, 80 8 2,69 6 433 4 174 0 1. 2 9 7 61 5 2. 7 63 8 45	8,19 1,86 45 41 46 3 32 5 14 6 9 4 8 7 2	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2 1,857 9 1,267 7 513 1 76 5 1 2 175 8 97 9 65 0 13 0 - 5 195
Vacant units, for sale or rent		18 7' 10 66 17 1 19 1 12 3 13 5 14 5 15 1 16 1 17 1	7 4 0 1' 4 1 3 4 3 4 7 1	4 23 7 19 9 2 6 2 8 1 2 4 1 1 4 1 1	8 53 1 4 3 1 3 5 2 0 1 6 6 3	5 446 7 4.3 8 8 - 8 8 - 9 8 -	5 33 L 29 5 1 - 2 5 1 5 1 5 1 - 1	6 2,76 4 1,36	9 25 7 20 7 3 7 3 7 5 5 5 8 3 5 8 3 5 8 3 5 8 3 5 8	4 26 7 22 7 3 9 1 1 0 6 8 4 8 4 4	6 55 1 16 3 10 1 28 0 6 0 1 9 2	8 60 4 33 4 8 3 4 7 14 9 20 0 4 1 9 20 0 4 1 1 0 5 5 7	8 127 0 75 1 38 8 12 9 2 \$ 29 9 2

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

, i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i			FAIR	FIELD				HARI	FORD		LITCH	IL IRID	MIDD	LESEX
SUBJECT	The county	Danbury	Norwalk	Shelton	Stamford	Stratford town	The county	Bristol	East Hartford town	West Hartford town	The county	Torring- ton	The county	Middle- town
NUMBER OF ROOMS													·	
Owner-occupied units	44,961	2,245	4,808	1,256	3,597	8,589	41,081	8,150	2,058	5,259	12,367	8,080	7,730	2,520
1 room 2 rooms	, 115 308	1	20	12	8	5	111	8	3	1	48	- 5	26	1
3 rooms	1,410	18	32 176	18 71	18 123		288 754	31 89	14 40	7 19	102 355	25 90	65 170	13
4 rooms	5,911	252	685	183	495	461	3,821	350	240	.119	1,314	547	541	224
5 rooms	9,265 12,061	559 672	949	308 312	B49 917		8,941	920	471	678	2,123	880	1,160	465
7 rooms	5,834	815	602	138	508		11,333 6,108	847 402	682 268	1,739 1,173	2,780 1,789	795	2,032	812 358
8 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	9,962 695	452 26	796 58	216 3	643		9,035	445	. 811	1,447	8,788	872	2,424	581
	65,274		1		4.6		690	57		81	68	14	75	17
Tenant-occupied units1 room	1,262	3,747 10	6,096 128	1,430	8,649	2,371	75,867	4,479		3,656	10,937	3,955 12	6,854 90	3,271
2 rooms	2,007	152	296	27	888	15	2,615	170		13	308	56	154	72
3 rooms	9,207 18,040	457 995	1,011	155	1,526 2,412		9,729	383		145	918	828	587	361
5 rooms	18,240	1,228	1,478	470	2,444		18,590 24,324	1,002	573 963	455	2,683	1,222	1,397	904
6 rooms	8,632 8,241	601 122	913 310	171	980		10,874	651	686	925	1,986		1,265	588
8 rooms or more	8,626	162	273	68 57	869 856		3,160 2,827	156 126		893	703	103	512	166
Not reporting number of rooms	1,019	45	109	6	198		1,500	95		847	995		592	174
Vacant units, for sale or rent	5,645	160	440	177	477	298	2,110	81	87		1,561	69	1,617	172
1 room	154 258	1 2	3	8	· 8	-	58	-	-	-	159	2	34	
3 rooms	608	1 11	17	19	23 102		105	1 4	1 5	- 2	77	2	95	9
4 rooms	1,212	41	75	52	102		406	3		84	185	20	145	18
5 rooms	1,113	55	91 80	28	67 52		440	29	27	60	313	18	321	40
7 тооптя	351	8	85	ំ	85		388 157	10		74	206	11 5	337 155	29 11
8 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	750 486	10 12	53	7	69	15	192	8	4	40	214	4	195	28
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD	300		00		24	17	<u>217</u>	20	8	18	45	2	61	2
	44.000								· ·					
Owner-occupied units	44,961 2,255	2,245 163	4,808	1,256	3,597	8,589	41,081	8,150	2,058	5,259	12,867	\$,080	7,730	2,580
2 persons	9,962	582	1,174	243	645	99	1,672	121 632	79 458	109	988	144	648	115
3 persons	9,749 9,068	459	1,111	241	699	845	9,129	664	456	1,109	2,959 2,561	615 666	2,018	551
5 persons	6,198	491 289	990 587	222 187	754		8,491	615	420	1,230	2,193	580	1,352	471
6 persons	9,636	159	887	110	352		5,963	478		784	1,605	462	914	857
7 persons	1,996	106	174 81	76	218		1,863	177	86	191	539	270	553	225
9 persons	590	30	47	48 30	127	76	1,024	94		70	278	87	171	69
10 persons	281 286	13 15	21 20	14	35	25	270	80	7	21	168	54 21	101	35
-				14	84	. 21	296	31	12	12	80	29	. 74	27
Tenant-occupied units	65,274 3,893	8,747 251	6,096 462	1,430	8,649 487		75,367	4,479		8,656	10,937	8,955	6,354	8,271
2 persons	16,259	961	1,534	848	2,039		4,505	183	75	116	749	126	458	173
3 persons	16,121	908	1,525	368	2,070	658	18,308	1,080	688	994	2,704 2,754	981 1,052	1,587	774
4 persons	7,563	'719 414	1,186	275 190	1,780		15,063	889	623	781	2,150	856	1,210	666
5 persons	3,994	226	351	87	541		8,967	554 329	321 214	498 213	1,214 681	472	715	386
7 persons	2,123	182 57	194	53	326		8,575	186	110	81	348	217 136	393	204 113
9 persons	563	47	49	. 19	95		1,397	86	62	42	198	54	116	67
10 persons	296	18	18		4.8	17	\$77	34	12	20	104	32	70	41.
11 persons or more	345	25	38	6	60	9	464	89	18	12	45	12		21
HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING								1						
All occupied units	110,235	5,992	10,904	2, 686	12,246		116,448	7,629	4,788	8,915	28,304	7,085	14,084	5,791
With central heating	70,620 65.3	8,573	7,689	1,032	7,406		72,758	4,838	8,496	8,392	10,968	2,561	8,038	8,566
Coal or coke	41,497	2,080			61.7		64.2 45.855	66.1		95.7	47.4	36.6	57.7	62.9
Wood	544	9	30	44	5	34	1,350	3,451	2,452	8,814	6,956 754	1,787	4,996	2,932
Gas Fuel oil	822 26,517	50			2,982		790	103	80	178	: 98	10	635	78
Other fuel.	156	1,960		4	2,982		22,564 394	1,040	836	4,847	3,052	696	2,199	1,004
Not reporting fuel	1,084	41	51	2	180		1,805	127		22	54 89	22	45 96	19
Without central heating	87,520	2,856	3,054		4,589		40,494	2,485		374	12,189	4,431	5,878	80
Coal or coke	11,318 1,518	772			1,918		12,655	583	258	90	3,796	1,462	1,695	2,155 802
Gas	899	49	45	9	44	8 25	8,045 348	137	109	17	2,718	224	1,780	189
Fuel oil	19,641	1,336	1,622		2,095	837	18,699	1,219	500	190	53 4,062	17	1,521	40
Other fuel	2,696	164			870) 26 5 3	5,109	424		132	1,857	944	781	165
None	1,234	1	8	42	112	24	287	38	1 1 2	1 -	11	1	12 80	10
Not reporting heating equipment.	406 2,095	4 68	1		249	1	287	19	-	.1	. 37	1 11	15	6
INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT	~,030			0%		58	\$,196	306	102	149	152	43	173	70
	E / 50-								1			14		1
Tenant-occupied nonfarm units With furniture included in rent	54,309 1,997	3,747	6,096		8,649		74,126	4,479		8,656	10,068	3,955	6,171	3,271
Percent with furniture in rent	3.5	\$.5	4.1	0.5	2.1		3,428	207		169	231	55	174	94
Furniture not included in rent	54,697 7,613	2,951 690	5,238	1,300	7,149	1,740	63,558	3,845	1,989	4.9	2.5 9,073	1.5 3,599	5,452	8,920
			. 699		1,84	5 613	7,142	427		237				

Table 28.--NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940-Con.

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100]

			میں بر اس ت	NEW HAVEN).1 or where	Ī		NEW LONDON		······································	WINDE	IANC
SUBJECT	The county	Ansonia	Derby	Meriden	Naugatuck borough	Walling- ford borough	West Haven town	The county	New London city	Norwich	TOLLAND	The county	Willi- mantic
NUMBER OF ROOMS													
Owner-occupied units	49,053	1,787	908	4,654	1,869	1,396	3,551	14,976	2,689	2,529	4,891	6,680	1,043 2
1 room	117 396	- 5	4	2 45	4 18	2	26	60 162	2 12	10	34 72	56 91	ĩ
2 rooms	1,291	39	19	90	50	43	118	376	89	36	191	189	26 54
4 rooms	5,956 12,057	286 526	115 225	611 1,210	256 382	245 296	361 858	1,261 2,508	213 576	181 415	439 696	900	184
5 rooms	13,468	424	252	1,285	648	405	1,196	8,768	795	770	1,007	1,381 1,097	231 196
7 rooms	6,570 8,853	185 266	107 180	613 759	298 271	186	512 428	2,492 4,202	356 617	471 6 36	891 1,581	2,445	325
8 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	345	· 6	100	88	~7	7	42	147	29	10	40	74	18
Tenant-occupied units	79,004	3,231 5	1,683 4	5,136 43	2,510	1,725	4,534	17,858 315	5,518	3,859 84	3,660 58	8,599 75	2,227 22
1 room	2,185	24	31	138	40	47	79	673	330	117	105	199	91 193
3 rooms	9,104	424	181 614	597 1,942	243 853	205 601	487	1,564 3,643	568 1,103	341 897	819 819	503 1,327	458
4 rooms	22,553 27,249	1,360 934	51.9	2,215	706	546	1,659	4,840	1,750	1,091	919	2,242	595 438
6 rooms	10,610	327	232	809	826	208	886 261	3,790 1,557	1,010 270	788 284	638 360	2,246	241
7 rooms 8 rooms or more	3,038 2,759	83 55	44 51	182	75	51. 55	154	1,282	297	232	407	808	167
Not reporting number of rooms	722	19	7	52	8	7	65	194	50	25	85	121	S 2
Vacant units, for sale or rent	7,455	111	85		79	53	366	3,397 59	352	\$70 5	728	883	176 1
1 room	86 393	1]	10	ĩ	3	16	148	15	12	63	26	13
3 rooms	821	17	16		5	6	45	270 503	36 62	46 72	112	58 144	10 45
4 rooms	1,515 1,514		31 82		26 22	19 15	94 98	568	70	76	119	181	36
6 rooms	1,440		10	42	13	7	58	560	51	79 29	103	227	31 13
7 rooms	675 850		. 1		35	1 8	22 22	422 674	27 43	25	60	148	27
8 rooms or more Not reporting number of rooms	161			7	2	-	11	198	24	24	25	28	-
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD	A												
Owner-occupied units	49,053	1,737	908		1,869	1,396	8,551	14,976	2,639	2,529 169	4,831 375	6,630 604	1,043
1 person	2,598 10,924		53 183		397	83 260	197 811	1,244	649	_ 557	1,202	1,783	265
3 persons	10,494		170	1,073	407	307	764	8,095	569	484	1,077	1,340	222
4 persons	9,862 6,734	236	153 125		415	288 211	741 501	2,649 1,821	514 352	484 933		807	125
5 persons			98	349	156	107	243	1,114	184	296	341	455	87 31
7 persons	2,098		66 30		71	55	145 70	623 341	91 42	127 79	105		22
8 persons	1,141 618		17		12	27	36	147	18	26			17
10 persons	296	12		25 23		5	20 23	77	8 11	16			7
11 persons or more	324		6			1,785	4,594	17,858		3,859	8,660	8,599	2,227
Tenant-occupied units	79,004		1,683			88	188	1,393	438	340	857	683	198
2 persons	19,681	706	353			467	1,149	4,636 4,261	1,448	1,000	957 940		542 522
3 persons	19,228		584 857			478	1,184 947	3,329		686	640	1,578	418
5 persons	9,097	890	201	650	259	181	530	1,945		394 246			254 125
6 persons	5,002					93	258 126	1,070		129		828	81
8 persons	1,396	62	36	i 89	30	23	82	288	83	70			48 18
9 persons	796					85	29 14	160 101		87			8
10 persons	404						17			16	17	57	78
HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING											1		
All occupied units	128,057		1			3,121	8,085	32,884	1	6,386			3,270
With central heating	71,936					1,828	6,321 79.2	15,842		3,840 53.0			
Percent with central heating	48,66					1,945		10,426	8,820	2,398	1,699	2,754	
Wood	1,03	7 8	i (49	15	12	60	1,129					114
Gas. Fuel oil	20,140	3 13 D 367					92			775	966	1,211	464
Other fuel	. 27.	L 20	1 1	6 21	10	5	15	62	14	8			
Not reporting fuel				1		36	\$9 1,658	1			-		
Without central heating Coal or coke	54,48						484	4,063	1,064	1,06	5 58	5 1,361	353
Wood	2,42	5 29	9 4	4 100	3 59	20	88	4,875	177				
Gas	. 60							5,646	1,537	1,13	9 1,43	1 3,084	: 806
Fuel oil. Kerosene or gasoline	7,92	8 1,03			474	151	193	1,570	200			5 669	95
Other fuel	. 5		3	-	E 3	1 11						8 5	
None	·			2ี่ ม				100	12	2	1	1	1
Not reporting heating equipment	1,63	5 3	6	8 11	0 26	5 20	106	s 457	105	8	8 21	1 19	65
INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT				1.									
Tenant-occupied nonfarm units	78,51												4 71
With furniture included in rent Percent with furniture in rent	. 2.	7 0.	5 1.	4 2.	0 1.4	0.5	2.5	8.0	12.0	7.	2 2.	1 1.0	
Furniture not included in rent	. 68,97	9 8,05	4 1,29	9 5,21	6 2,180 2 91		3,895		4,625			6,860	1,768
Not reporting	7,59	8 15	<u>-) 36</u>	<u>-1 </u>	~	1		1.100					

DELAWARE

CONTENTS

TABLES

THE STATE, LARGE CITIES (50,000 OR MORE), AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS

Table	Page
1.—Occupied dwelling units by tenure and population per unit,	
by color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 and 1930	433
2Occupancy, tenure, and race of occupants, for the State	

- (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan dis-433 tricts: 1940. 3.-Residential structures by type and by exterior material,
- for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940..... 433
- 4.—Dwelling units by type of structure, by occupancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, 434 and metropolitan districts: 1940.....
- 5.-Year built by occupancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 .. 435
- 6.-State of repair and plumbing equipment, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940..... 436
- Water supply, toilet, and bathing equipment, by occu-pancy and tenure, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940..... 437
- 8.—Number of rooms and lighting equipment by occupancy, tenure, and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940... 438
- 9.—Occupied units by size of household and refrigeration equipment, by tenure and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan dis-439 tricts: 1940.
- 10 .- Occupied units by persons per room, cooking fuel, and radio, by tenure and color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan dis-440 tricts: 1940....
- 11.-Dwelling units by conversion of structure, and occupied units by heating equipment, for the State (urban and 440 rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940
- 12.—Occupied units by central heating, by type of fuel, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan 441 districts: 1940
- 13 .--- Urban and rural-nonfarm owner-occupied units by mortgage status, and tenant-occupied units by inclusion of furniture in rent, by color of occupants, for the State, large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 441
- 14.--Average and median value and rent of occupied units, by color of occupants, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940 441

Table	Page
15.—Average and median monthly rent of all units and of vacant units, for the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940	44
16.—Owner-occupied units by value, by color of occupants, for	
the State (urban and rural), large cities, and metropolitan	
districts: 1940	44
17Owner-occupied units by value, for the State (urban and	
1040 and 1020	

- rural) and large citles: 1940 and 1930. 18.-Urban and rural-nonfarm units by contract or estimated monthly rent, by occupancy, tenure, and color of occu-pants, for the State, large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940. 444
- 19.-Tenant-occupied and vacant rural-farm units by estimated monthly rent, for the State: 1940 444
- 20.-Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by contract monthly rent, for the State and large cities: 1940 445 and 1930...
- 21.-Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross monthly rent, by color of occupants, for the State, large cities, and metropolitan districts: 1940.... 445

COUNTIES, URBAN PLACES, AND RURAL AREAS

- 22.-Occupancy, tenure, race, population per unit, type of structure, etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 446 1940...
- 23.—Number of rooms, lighting equipment, size of household, etc., for urban places and rural areas, by counties: 1940. 447
- 24.-Urban and rural-nonfarm units by value and monthly rent, for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas, by counties: 448 1940....
- 25,-Tenant-occupied urban and rural-nonfarm units by gross monthly rent, for urban places and rural-nonfarm areas, by counties: 1940.... 449
- 26.-Rural-farm units by value or estimated monthly rent, and characteristics of rural-farm units occupied by nonwhite households, by counties: 1940..... 449
- 27.-Type of structure and state of repair and plumbing equipment, by occupancy and tenure, for places of 10,000 to 50,000 inhabitants, by counties: 1940 450
- 28.-Number of rooms and size of household, by occupancy and tenure, and other characteristics, for places of 10,000 to 50,000 inhabitants, by counties: 1940 451
- 29.—Characteristics of dwelling units occupied by nonwhite households, for places of 2,500 to 50,000 inhabitants, by 452 counties: 1940.

INDEX OF STATISTICS FOR URBAN PLACES: 1940

[Places are cities unless otherwise specified. Table 22 and subsequent tables are arranged by counties; when an urban place is located in two or more counties, the figures for the place as a whole appear at the end of the table]

URBAN PLACE	Key	County	URBAN PLACE	Key	County	URBAN PLACE	Key	County
Bellefonte town Dover Laurel town	C	New Castle Kent Sussex	Milford Newark town		Kent Sussex New Castle	New Castle Seaford town Wilmington	C	New Castle Suasex New Castle

Key: A—Places of 50,000 or more. See tables 1 to 18 and 20 to 25. B—Places of 10,000 to 50,000. See tables 22 to 25, 27, 28, and (for places with 60 or more nonwhites) 29. C—Places of 2,500 to 10,000. See tables 22 to 25 and (for places with 60 or more nonwhites) 29.

DELAWARE

Table 1.—OCCUPIED DWELLING UNITS BY TENURE AND POPULATION PER UNIT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 AND 1930

[1930 figures have been revised to include as white the Mexicans who were classified as nonwhite in the 1930 reports. 1930 figures for private families not available by tenure and color for metropolitan districts. A minus sign (---) denotes decrease]

	0000	PIED I	WELLING	UNITS	, 1940		PF	RIVATE FA	MILIES, 193	10		INCRE IN NUM	BER	POPULATI 1940	ON,	POPULAT 1930	10N,
	Total		Owner occ	upied			Total	1 - 1 - 1	Owner far	nilies		OF FAMI 1930 TO	LIES, 1940		Per	'	Per
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Number	Per- cent by color	Number	Per- cent	Tenant occupied	Number	Per- cent by color	Report- ing tenure	Number	Per- cent	Tenant families	Num- ber	Per- cent	Number	occu- pied unit	Number	pri- vate fam- ily
THE STATE Total	70,541 61,730 8,811	87.5	\$3,218 31,046 2,167	47.1 50.8 24.6	37, 328 30,684 6,644	59,092 51,392 7,700	87.0	57,991 50,465 7,526	90,187 28,168 2,019	52.1 55.8 26.6	27,804 22,297 5,507		19.4 20.1 14.4	266,505 280,528 85,977	8.78 3.78 4.08	288,880 205,718 82,662	4.00
Vonwhite	37,070 32,220 4,850	100.0 86.9	15,265 14,486 779	41.2	21,805 17,734 4,071	29,996 26,104 3,692	87.0	29,537 25,725 3,812	13,887 13,182 705	47.0 51.2 18.5	15,650 12,543 3,107		23.6 23.4 24.6	189,432 120,964 18,468	9.75 8.81	128,146 108,064 15,082	4.14
Rural-nonfarm	21,890	100.0	11,518 10,597 916	54.5	10,317 8,841 1,476	18,373 15,833 2,540	66,2	18,078 15,598 2,480	10,217 9,311 906	36.5		8,605 	-5.8	81,400 70,807 10,598	3.64	10,819	9.67
Rural-farm	11,641 10,072 1,569	100.0 86.5 18.5	5,963	59.2	5,206 4,109 1,097	10,723 9,455 1,268	88.2	9,142	6,083 5,675 408	62.1	4,293 8,467 826	617	8.6 6.5 23.7	\$8,757	8,85	39,541	4.16
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS																	
Wilmington city	29,298	100.0	11,581	89.4	17,762	25,54	3 100.0		11,535					1	1.1.2	1 - H - M - M - M - M - M - M - M - M - M	
White						8,093	12.1		11,121			4 605	19.6	14,32	3.88	12,117	7 8.9
Wilmington district	48,588	100.0			1	1.1	5 -	-		1	·	9,868	25.5	188,97	1	1 '	
White Nonwhite	48,746						-	-						19,80			· <u> </u>

Table 2.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	1	ov	VNER OCCU	UPIED		. \ T E	NANT OCC	UPIED		VACA	NT, F	OR SAL	E OR R	ENT	VACAN	T, NOT	FOR SA	LE OR	RENT	
AREA	All dwelling			,	Other				Other	Tot	ป.	Ordi-	Sea-	Not		Held f	for ab- uschold	Occup		
AREA	units	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Total	White	Negro	non- white	Num- ber	Per- cent		sonal	port- ing	Total	Ordi- nary	Sea- sonal	Ordi- nary	Sea- sonal	
The State	75,567 38,181	58,213 15,265	31,046 14,486 10,597	776	6		30,684 17,734 8,841	6,600 4,080 1,474	41	8,237 1,022 1,614	2.7	985	980 879	70 87 28	1,789 89 1,585	316 82 171	. 1	18 6 11	48 	ł
Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm CITIES AND METROPOLITAN	25,029 12,357	11,518 6,435	5,968		-	5,206	4,109	1,096	1	601	4.9	495	101	5	115	68	49	1	8	
DISTRICTS Wilmington city Wilmington district	30,132 50,349	11,591 21,248	11,110 20,414		1	17,762 27,335	14,487 23,334	8,286 3,954	39 47	780 1,411	2.6 2.8	746 1,259	108	34 49	59 855	58 155	· 1 185	5 10	5	-

Table 3.—RESIDENTIAL STRUCTURES BY TYPE AND BY EXTERIOR MATERIAL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

			<u>م میں بر مع</u> رف پر مع	S	TRUCTUR	ES BY 🕄	YPE O	F STRUCT	URE				STRUCT	JRES BY E	XTERIOF	R MATE	RIAL
AREA	All resi- dential struc- tures	1-family detached	T-IBIUIT I	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3- family	4- family	1- to 4-family with business	5- to 9-fam- ily	10- to 19- family	20- family or more	Other dwell- ing place	Number reporting	Wood	Brick	Stucco	Other
The State Urban Rural-nonfarm	30,249 22,969	40,826 9,052 19,992 11,782	16,275 15,494 758		2,536 1,849 602 85	843 716 115 12	. 250 203 43	2,213 1,542 570 101	356 816 84	58 50 8	14 13 1	329 145 147 37	64,269 29,638 22,664 11,978	85,059 6,294 18,707 11,058		1,727 649 922 156	E,818 836 1,587 895
Rural-farm CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	12,130	11,782	23	. 80									AD 000	1,284	20,787	890	471
Wilmington city	23,335 41,450	3,706 18,641	14,986 16,088	530 1,291	1,579 2,166		173 222	1,298 1,666	285 312	46 53	13 13	82 226	22,862 40,678	12,994			

Table 4.—DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

					DWEL	LING UNIT	IS BY TYP	E OF STRUC	URE			
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	1-family detached	1-family attached	2-family side-by- side	2-family other	3-family	4-family	1- to 4- family with business	5- to 9- family	10- to 19- family	20-family or more	Other dwelling place
THE STATE				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				·····				
Totel	75,567	40,826	16,275	8,296	5,072	2,529	1,000	8,920	8,187	. 698	403	411
Owner occupied	\$3,218	21,795	7,679	979	1,195	381.	62	990	68	8	1	110
Tenant occupied	87,328 3,237	15,888	8,299	2,163	8,683	2,071	54 .7	1,806	1,828	608	S4 0	801
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent		2,097 1,546	279	- 84 70	154	118	81	115	208	40	61	· -
Percent: Total	100.0				40	. 9	10	. 9	38	47	1	-
		54.0 65.6	21.5	4.4	6.7	3.3	1.8	8.9	2.8	0.9	0,5	0.5
Owner occupied	100.0	41.2	23.1 22.2	2.9 5.8	8.6	1.0	0.2	3.0	0.2	-	-	0.8
Vacant, for sale or rent	100.0	64.8	8.6	2.5	9.9	5.5	2.5	4.8	4.9	1.6	0.9	0.8
Vacant, not for sale or rent		86.4	1.3	8.9	2.2	8.6 0.5	2.5	8.6 0.5	6.4	1.2	1.9	-
						0.5	0.0	0.5	1.8	2.6	0,1	-
Urban	38,181	9,058	15,494	1,788	8,698	2,148	812	2,170	1,889	608	868	. 209
Percent	100.0 15.265	23.7	40.6	4.6	9.7	5.6	2.1	5.7	4.9	1.6	1.0	0.5
Owner occupied		5,200 3,536	7,527	622	798	271	50	679	65	8	1	49
Vacant, for sale or rent		263	7,693	1,088	2,808	1,787	710	1,414	1,708	561	340	160
Vacant, not for sale or rent	89	53	18	4	5	90	49	76	116	36	26	-
•						-	. 8		-	8	1	
Rural-nonfarm	25,029	19,992	758	1,398	1,204	345	172	649	217	95	85	164
Owner occupied	100.0 11.513	79.9 10.825	3.0	5.6	4.8	1.4	0.7	2.6	0.9	0.4	0.1	0.7
Tenant occupied	10,317	7,015	143 586	907 972	887	57	11	276	3	-	-	54
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,614	1,269	22	54	771 62	252	129	828	105	47	. .	110
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,585	1,888	5	. 65	- 34	27	28	87	76 83	44	85	
						· *	*	°		44	-	-
Rural-farm	12,857	11,782	28	160	170		16	101	91	-	-	\$8
Percent	100.0	95,8	0.2	1.3	1.4	0.8	0.1	0.8	0.8	-	·	0.9
Owner occupied	5,206	6,270 4,837	9	50 108	60	. 3	. 1	- 35	-	-		. 7
Vacant, for sale or rent	601	565	1 1	108	104	- 82	8	64	15		-	31
Vacant, not for sale or rent	115	110	1 1	1 1		1	4	2	. 16	-	. •	- 1
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS			_	-			Ů			-	,	-
WILMINGTON CITY	30,132	8,706	14,986	1,060	3,158	1,926	£00	1	1			
Percent		12.3	49.7	3.5	10.5	6.4	692	1,853	1,718	550	368	120
Owner occupied	11.531	2,143	7,337	464	657	826	2.8	6.1 569	5.7	1.8	1.2	0.4
Tenant occupied		1,428	7,389	576	2.489	1,614	608	1,223	1,552	518	· 340	85
Vacant, for sale or rent	. 780	112		16	66	86	41	60	105	26	26	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 59	23	18	4	8	-	3	l ĩ	-	3	1	
WILMINGTON DISTRICT		18,641	16,088	2,582	4,532	8.316	833	2,329	1,872	637	368	296
Percent	100.0	87.0	32.0	5.1	8.6	4.6	1.8	4.6	3.7	1.8	0.7	
Owner occupied	21,248	10,571	7,622		1,018	\$01	55	762	8.7 65	1.8	-0.7	0.6
Tenant occupied	27,335	7,153	8,187	1,731	3,208		779	1.492	1,692	602		281
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,411	612	260	56	97	95	50	73	115	27	26	- 1
Vacant, not for sale or rent	855	805	19	1 11	9		4	8		1 4	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

Table 5.—YEAR BUILT BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

							ا ست فر مسا					مستين إلا مستين ارتصبي	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Report- ing year built	1935 to 1940	1930 to 1934	1925 to 1929	1920 to 1924	1910 to 1919	1900 to 1909	1890 to 1899	1880 to 1889	1860 to 1879	1859 or earlier	Not re- porting year built
THE STATE													
Total	75,567	70,267	6,600	4,986	5,650	4,568	11,178	12,027	9,588	6,018	5,542	4,765	5,800
Owner occupied	88,219	81,552	3,607	2,217	8,189	2,340	5,552	5,048	8,548	2,385	1,894	1,887	1,661
Tenent occupied	87, 928	34,094	1,832	1,572	1,990	1,980	5,174	6,249	5,612	8,482	8,477	2,776	3,234
Vacant for sale or cent	8,287	2,917	652	229	210	178	275	529	387	179	149	129	820
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,789	1,704	509	S18	261	120	172	201	46	22	S2	29	85
Percent: Total		100.0	9.4	6.2	8.0		15.9		13.6	8,6	7.9	6.8	-
Owner occupied	-	100.0	11.4	7.0	10.1		17.6		11.2	7.4	6.0	5.8	
Tenant occupied	-	100.0	5.4	4.6	5.8		15.2	18.3	16.5	10.2	10.2	8.1	
Vacant, for sale or rent	-	100.0	22.4	7.9	7.2		9.4		13.3	6,1	5.1	4.4	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	-	100.0	29.9	18.7	15.8	7.0	10.1	. 11.8	2.7	1.8	1.9	1.8	-
Urben	38,181	35,101	1,659	1,445	2,378		6,326		6,235	3,886	3,261	1,560	8,080
Percent	- 1	100.0	4.7	4.1	6.8		18.0		17.8	11.1	9.8	4.4	· -
Owner occupied	15,265	14,437	940	763	1,378		9,158		2,038	1,274	898	397	828
Tenant occupied	21,805	19,704	630	639	951		3,060		8,955	2,522	2,810	1,118	
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,022	880	80	40	39		94		233	82	71	44	142
Vacant, not for sale or rent	89	80	9		10	6	14		9	. 8	7	· 1	9
Rural-nonfarm	25,029	23,398	4,172	2,302	2,721					1,238	1,110	1,554	
Percent	-	100.0	17.8	9.8	11.6		13.6			5.8	4.7	6.6	
Owner occupied	11,518	10,950	2,277	1,096	1,452		1,422				455	622 876	
Tenant occupied	10,317	9,438	982	748	874						594	41	
Vacant, for sale or rent	1,614	1,489	489	153	146							15	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	1,585	1,526	474	805	24.9	101	· 147				1	·	•
Rural-farm	12,357	11,768	769		551		1,668			894 7.6	1,151	1,651	
Percent		100.0	6.5		4.7					459		818	
Owner occupied	6,435	6,165	390		359							782	
Tenant occupied	5,206	4,957	270 83		25								
Vacant, for sale or rent	601 115	548 98	25								8	7	
Vacant, not for sale or rent	110	98	20	1 10	1 *	1 13	1 11		· ·	· ·	-	1	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS		1	· ·		·				1.1	1	· · · ·	ļ	
WILLINGTON CITY.	30,132	27,671	780	1,090	1,742	1,187	5,416	5,342	5,579	2,999	2,549	987	2,461
Percent	⁻ -	100.0	2.8	3.9	6.5	4.5	19.6					8.6	
Owner occupied	11,591		454					2,176	1,747				
Tenant occupied		16,020	274		717								
Vacant, for sale or rent			45		81								
Vacant, not for sale or rent	. 59	52	7	8	7	· 8	۱ E	3 7	6	5		1	1.1
WILMINGTON DISTRICT		46,291	4,252	2,944	4,150	3,108	9,183						
Percent		100.0	9.2										
Owner occupied	21,246	20,067	2,776	1,597	2,360		8,9B4						
Tenant occupied		24,630	1,199										
Vacant, for sale or rent		1,257	203										18
Vacant, not for sale or rent			80	39) 49	21 21	3 51	5.	1 18	ւլ ու	1 10	'I '	- ⁺
		1		J			1	_ <u>_</u>				4	

Table 6.—STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

	[DWELLIN	G UNITS N	OT NEEDI	ng major	REPAIRS	DWELL	ING UNITS	NEEDING	MAJOR RE	PAIRS	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	Reporting state of repair and plumbing equipment	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Total	With private bath and private flush toilet	With private flush toilet, no private bath	With running water, no private flush toilet	No running water in dwelling unit	Not re- porting state of repair or plumbing equipment
THE STATE Total	87,828 80,684 6,644 3,237 1,789 - - -	71,648 31,559 29,499 2,660 35,885 89,126 6,259 3,650 1,654 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	61,836 28,726 27,271 1,455 29,116 25,803 3,815 2,436 1,556 86.3 91.0 92.4 70.6 82.3 86.9	40,573 20,730 20,275 455 17,376 16,278 1,103 1,363 1,104 56.6 65.7 68.7 22.1 49.1 55.9	1,990 544 505 89 1,343 1,158 190 63 40 2.8 1.7 1.7 1.9 3.8 4.0	920 169 40 9.4 6.3 5.1 8.7 12.8	17.5 17.3 15.9 38.0 16.6	9,812 2,833 2,228 605 6,267 3,828 8,444 614 98 13.7 9.0 7.6 29.4 17.7 13.1	2,169 764 727 37 1,288 991 277 112 25 3.0 2.4 2.5 1.8 3.6 3.4	344 74 59 15 252 183 6 0.5 0.2 0.2 0.2 0.7 0.7 0.6	2,108 315 251 64 1,705 961 744 84 2.9 1.0 0 0.9 3.1 4.8 8.3	5,191 1,680 1,191 489 3,042 1,688 1,354 406 63 7.2 5.3 4.0 23.7 8.6 5.8	8,919 1,654 1,547 107 1,943 1,858 885 187 135
Nonwhite tenants	- - 88,181	100.0 100.0 100.0 35,829	61.0 79.9 94.1 81.845	17.6 44.7 66.7 25,633	3.0 2.1 2.4 1,201	5.5	25.6 27.6	39.0 20.1 5.9 3,984	4.4 8.7 1.5 1,425	1.1 0.4 0.4 228	2.8 0.2	21.6 13.3 3.8 657	
Urban	15,265 14,486 779 21,805 17,784 4,071 1,022 89	100.0 14,325 13,613 712 20,489 16,716 3,773 930 85	88,9 13,596 13,024 572 17,417 15,081 2,336 752 80	71.5 12,322 11,948 379 12,607 11,561 1,046 633 71	8.4 263 25 25 917 745 172 20	12.0 854 746 108 3,347 2,527 820 77	2.0 157 97 60 546 248 298 22	11.1 729 589 140 8,072 1,635 1,437 178	4.0 433 404 29 928 658 265 67 2	0.6 42 33 9 178 115 63	4.7 154 117 87 1,463 748 715	1.8 100 35 65 508 114 394	940 873 67 1,316 1,018 298
Rural-nonfarm	10,597 916 10,817 8,841 1,476 1,614	23,946 100.0 11,053 10,164 889 9,888 8,459 1,429 1,545 1,459	81,081 88.0 10,188 9,566 622 8,160 7,308 852 1,346 1,387	13,066 54.6 7,064 7,001 63 4,335 4,283 52 673 994	3.1 247 234 15 404 390 14	7.0 673 610 63 886 886 820 66 78	23,4 2,204 1,721 488 2,533 1,815 718 554	2,865 12.Q 865 598 267 1,728 1,151 577 200 72	612 2.6 241 284 7 312 301 11 40 19	4	1.3 97 73 24 193 165 28 28	134	450 433 27 429 382 47 68
Rural-farm. Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Noawhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent.	12,857 6,435 5,963 472 5,206 4,109 1,097 601 115	11,873 100.0 6,181 5,722 459 5,008 8,951 1,057 574 110	8,910 75.0 4,942 4,681 8,61 3,541 2,914 627 338 89	1,674 15.6 1,844 1,391 15 434 429 2 57 35	0.5 34 35 10 21 10	6.5 460 452 8 292 3 260	52.3 5,104 2,865 2,865 2,865 2,865 2,865 2,865 2,279 2,279 2,207 2,586	198 1,467 1,037 430 236	132 1.1 90 89 1 83 92 1 5 4	0.1 6 - 1 1	1.0 64 61 3	1,079 885 194 1,384 956	254 241 13 198 158 40 27
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS FILMINOTON CITT Percent Owner occupied White owners Noawhite owners White tenants White tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	- 1		25,467 90.2 10,379 10,084 345 14,444 12,494 1,950 592 52	20,959 74.2 9,585 9,297 290 10,824 9,800 1,011 505		13.0 656 602 2,943 2,214 2,214 2,214 2,214) 1.0 5 31 2 31 4 - 8 235 5 146 8 87	9.8 408 359 49 2,233 1,168 1,065	1,113 3.9 294 269 25 766 505 283 51 2	0.3 87 1 87 40	4.9 94 75 19 1,246 0 595 651	0.6 12 6 134 134 . 30 104 23	- 744 717 27 1,085 825 260
VILMINOTON DIBTRIOT Percent Owner occupied Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	50,349 21,248 20,414 27,335 23,384 4,001 1,411 355	100.0 20,079 19,294 786 25,759 22,068 8,691 1,295	2,368	1,08	2. 28 28 29 7 1 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	2 11.4 3 1,18 0 1,05 8 12 8 3,91 8 3,04 8 87 8 87 8 87 8 87	0 5.1 6 876 9 712 7 165 9 1,852 5 994 4 265	9.8 929 8 906 5 128 2 9,213 4 1,890 3 1,323 7 235	1,001 728 273 63		3.E 3 180 5 148 5 148 5 1,436 5 718 8 718	2.1 241 196 55 624 354 354	- - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Table 7.—WATER SUPPLY, TOILET, AND BATHING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

Percent no	t shown who	ere less the	n 0.1
------------	-------------	--------------	-------

					frence:			ere less the						79.4.071	TUB OR S	LOW PD	TNI .
			WAT	TER SUP	PLY			2003 A.	TOIL	ET FAC	LITIES			BATT	STRUCT	URE	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND TENURE	All dwelling units	Number reporting	Running water in dwelling unit	Hand pump in dwell- ing unit	Jan 50	Other water supply within 50 feet	No water supply with- in 50 feet	Number reporting	Flush t in struc Exclu- sive use		Non- flush toilet in struc- ture	Outside toilet or privy	No toilet or privy	Number reporting	Exclu- sive use	Shared	None
THE STATE Total		74,975 33,003 37,059 3,147 1,766 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	56,615 25,621 27,864 1,872 1,259 75.5 77.6 75.2 59.5 71.3	11,444 5,161 5,327 665 291 15.8 15.6 14.4 21.1 16.5	1,157 188 800 151 18 1.5 0.6 2.2 4.8 1.0	5,105 1,814 2,725 381 185 6.8 5.5 7.4 12.1 10.5	653 219 348 78 13 0.9 0.7 0.9 2.5 0.7	74,816 32,932 36,978 3,145 1,761 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	47,324 23,197 21,809 1,605 1,218 63.8 70.4 57.6 51.0 68.9	449 2,715 109 10 4.4 1.4 7.3 3.5	144 54 73 11 6 0.2 0.2 0.2 0.2 0.2 0.2 0.2	23,276 8,958 12,498 1,321 499 81,1 27,2 35,8 42.0 28,3	789 274 883 99 89 1.1 0.8 1.0 8.1 1.9	74,522 32,835 36,850 3,109 1,728 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	45,380 82,709 19,927 1,581 1,168 69.8 69.2 54.1 49.2 67.3	518	14,088
Vicent, not for sale of rent Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	38,181 15,265 21,805 1,022	37,892 100,0 15,191 21,640 973	36,433 96.1 14,908 20,542 899 84	388 1.0 142 233	570 1.5 37 494 38	\$86 1.0 83 285 16 2	115 0.3 21 86 8	37,854 100.0 15,173 21,621 972 88	30,136 79.6 13,836 15,466 757 77	7.8 871 2,505 72	25 46 2	4,548 12.0 917 8,501 122 8	146 0.4 24 103 19	87,786 100.0 15,147 21,588 970 86	28,997 76.7 18,640 14,561 781 78		5,688 15.0 1,110 4,399 166 8
Rural-nonfarm Percent. Owner occupied. Tenant occupied. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	11,513 10,317 1,614	100.0 11,425 10,244 1,588	17,104 68.9 8,636 6,450 886 1,130	19.1 1,884 2,255 864	1.6 93 196 90	194	1.7 168 200	100.0 11,408 10,208 1,588	15,082 60.7 7,838 5,320 782 1,094	1.2 62 0 192 2 37	0.2 17 21 9	36.5 5,877 4,522 709	848 1.4 114 158 51 30	100.0 11,848 10,189 1,571	14,204 57.6 7,570 4,854 786 1,044	1.4 84 247 19	40.8 8,694 5,038 816
Rural-farm Percent. Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent	12,857 6,435 5,206 601	100.0 6,387 5,175 586	3,079 25.1 2,071 872 87 41	51.4 3,135 2,839 289	1.6 .58 110 28	21.0 1,089 1,297	0.8 80 57 16	100.0 6,351 5,149	2,156 17.7 1,523 523 64	7 0.3 8 16 3 18 5 -	0.2 12	79.5	136 127	100.0 6,340 5,134 568	2,129 17.5 1,509 512 64 44	0.4	82.1
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS WILMINGTON CITY		29,927	29,450) 12	889	84	42	29,906	24,09	7 2,705	44	2,980	82	29,859	23,760		1 .
Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	17,76	2 17,638 740	11,44 17,25 70		301		4 34	11,481 17,630	59	8 829 6 2,914 8 51		490 2,407	12 62 8	11,460	79.6 10,686 12,501 575 45	5 363 2,403 50 50	8 461 8 2,701
WILMINGTON DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied Tenant occupied Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	50,341 21,244 	- 100.0 21,193 5 27,143 1 1,353	92.1 19,94 25,18 1,06	9 8.5 0 650 9 846 1 161	5 1.4 5 82 5 542	1. 35 42 5	0.7 104 190	100.0 E1.108 27,113 1,346	18,49 19,48 90	8 6.0 7 990 2 2,510 9 60	0.2 5 20 5 48	2 15.1 2,116 4,990 326	0.5 72 186 41	100.0 21,076 27,061 1,844	88,23 76. 18,37 18,79 88 88 18	7 6 2 45 1 2,66 7 6	4 16.1 6 2,24 6 5,60

Table 8.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND LIGHTING EQUIPMENT BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RÜRAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

[For the total number of dwelling units, see table 6. Percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

						NUM	BER OF	ROOMS	aty de la collection						LIGHTING	B EQU	IPMEN	T	
	Median			ï	T			Т							Electric	: 1		Kero-	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	number of rooms	Number reporting	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting		Per- cent	Gaa	sene or gaso- line	Other
THE STATE Total Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent. Vacant, not for sale or rent. Percent: Total Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants	5.79 6.30 6.84 5.47 5.31 4.60 4.74 5.44	74,677 82,890 30,743 2,147 36,911 30,348 6,558 3,110 1,756 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	1,412 183 149 34 929 599 599 599 599 599 593 153 153 153 153 153 153 153 153 153 2.5 2.5 2.0 5.0 4.9	8,110 344 268 81 2,387 2387 238 91 4.2 1.0 0.9 8.4 6.5 5.9 8.9 9.3	5,782 775 643 132 4,511 3,752 759 374 122 7.7 2.4 2.1 6.1 12.2 12.4 11.6 12.0	8,854 1,939 1,548 391 6,074 4,594 1,480 612 289 11.9 5.9 5.0 18.2 16.5 15.1 22.6 19.7	12,074 4,450 4,001 449 6,788 5,485 1,803 523 818 16.2 18.5 18.0 20.9 18.4 18.1 19.9 16.8	20,917 11,002 10,457 545 9,015 7,922 1,093 549 351 28,0 33.5 34.0 25.4 24.4 26.1 16.7 17.7	9,739 5,756 5,459 297 3,561 2,930 681 222 200 13.0 17.5 17.8 18.8 9.6 9.7 9.6 7,1	6, \$20 4,026 3,898 1,929 1,714 215 198 167 8,5 12,2 12,7 6,2 5,2 5,2 5,2 5,4 5,4 8,5 8,4	2,697 1,763 1,714 49 812 709 108 67 55 3.6 5.4 5.5 2.3 2.2 2.3 1.6 2.2	1,735 1,190 1,165 25 435 402 33 67 43 2.3 8 5.6 3.6 3.6 3.6 3.6 1.2 1.2 1.3 0.5 2.22	1.8	74,728 88,918 80,762 8,151 80,946 80,992 6,554 8,108 1,761 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	61,142 28,380 27,269 1,111 29,255 26,031 8,224 2,153 1,354 86.2 88,6 51.7 79.2 85.7 49.2 69.4	86.2 88.6 51.7 79.2 85.7 49.2	190 87 82 5 95 84 11 6 2 0.3 0.3 0.3 0.2 0.2 0.2		
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied. White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	5.76 5.76 6.36 6.37 6.97 4.94 4.98 4.87 4.98	100.0 37,733 100.0 15,146 14,882 764 21,541 17,523 4,018	4.9 8.3 718 1.9 52 46 6 645 441 204 20 1	5.2 1,887 5.0 77 65 11 1,742 1,414 328 65 9	12:0 6.9 8,606 9.6 201 267 14 8,150 2,773 877 170 5	13.0 4,356 11.5 607 533 74 3,591 2,870 711 162 6	17.7 5,361 14.2 1,426 1,297 129 3,755 2,916 839 169 11	19.9 11,882 30.2 5,964 5,705 259 5,228 4,429 799 169 21	11.8 4,741 12.6 2,749 2,592 157 1,907 1,409 498 70 15	9.5 2,828 7.5 1,886 1,821 65 877 717 160 55 10	3.1 1,243 3.3 849 821 28 361 290 71 30	2.4 768 2.0 587 574 13 156 137 159	2.7 843 2.2 668 660 8 189 127 12 26	100.0 37,763 100.0 15,150 14,381 769 21,560 17,553 4,007 966	76.9 35,786 94.8 14,886 14,242 644 19,926 17,137 2,789	98.3 99.0 88.7 92.4 97.6 69.6 92.0	0.1 103 0.3 26 24 24 76 66 10	22.5 1,822 4.8 229 109 1,525 342 1,181 68	0.5 52 0.1 9 6 35 8 27 8 -
Rural-nonfarm Percent. Owner occupied. White owners. Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent		- 100.0 11,897 10,485 912 10,211 5 8,753 4 1,458 4 1,566	192 118 74 92	871 3.5 200 146 54 416 269 158 158 172 83	1,669 6,7 838 259 79 1,063 804 259 158 110	3,105 12.5 839 651 188 1,728 1,281 447 827 211	5,007 20,2 2,168 1,946 222 2,298 2,006 292 248 293	8,241 191 2,725 2,565 160 285	2,972 12.0 1,792 1,704 88 899 857 42 107 174	1,999 8.1 1,249 1,201 489 489 16 97 145	48: 18 18 17 17	2.0 3 34] 5 835 7 99 9 91 3 2 ⁹	8.4 442 441 99 99 95 95	100.0 11,405 10,494 912 10,229 8,769 1,460 1,558	7,905	88.6 92.7 42.0 77.3 86.2 23.8 72.1	0.1 13 11 2 2	17.4 1,273 744 52 2,30 1,19 1,10 3 3	0.8 12 18 18 18 18 11 7 47
Rural-farm	6.20 6.44 6.60 4.9 5.9 6.2 4.3 4.8 5.7	- 100.0 8 6,847 0 5,876 4 471 8 5,159 5 4,072 1 1,087 0 585	1.5 33 25 8 92 39 53 41	123 106	507 4.2 156 117 39 298 175 128 46 7	1,893 11.4 493 564 129 765 443 522 128 12	565 172	22.9 1,606 1,511 95 1,068 928 134	2,026 16.6 1,215 1,163 52 755 664 91 45 11	873 20 54 508 31 4	2 5. 41 40 7 26 3 24 9 2 5	7 S.1 5 26 8 25 8 4 19 0 16	3 4.9 2 351 3 356 4 356 4 356 5 256 4 356 5 283 5 226 1 1	2 100.0 2 6,857 0 5,887 2 470 2 5,157 0 4,070 2 1,087	84 1,424 1,337 87 141	58.8 56.1 17.9 27.6		5 57.1 3 2,87 7 2,49 L 38 L 3,69 3 2,69	0.7 48 48 45 5 - 8 26 9 8 26 9 8 10
CITIESAND METROPOLITA DISTRICTS WILLINGTON GITY Percent Owner occupied White owners Tenant occupied Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent	5.7 6.3 6.4	- 100.0 4 11,466 4 11,058 4 11,058 4 12,058 4 12,058 4 12,058 4 21,574 3 214,388 2 4 3,236	2.0 29 26 5] 5] 5 392 5 152 9 11	5.4 47 46 1,508 1,286 222 57	10.2 225 222 3 2,685 2,685 2,403 282 140	11.4 438 410 22 2,832 2,388 444	1 13 94. 89. 89. 89. 89. 89. 89. 89. 8.91. 8.9	4 30.8 5 4,815 1 4,686 4 131 8 4,230 6 8,533 6 698	12.5 2,015 1,895 121 1,590 1,104 480	3 1,36 1,32 1,32 1,32 4 0 71 4 56 6 15 9 3	1 8. 6 61 6 59 0 2 9 30 3 23 6 6	2 2. 7 48 2 47 5 6 13 6 13 7 11 5 1 5 1 5 1	1 2. 1 49 2 48 9 7 11 8 9 9 1 9 2	1 100.0 0 11,463 2 11,047 8 416 0 17,589 8 14,362	96.4 11,865 10,975 386 16,655 14,135 2,525 690	7 99. 9 99. 3 98. 7 94. 5 98. 5 98. 6 95.	- 0. 2 2 4 2 8 7 7 4 6 2	8 8. 2 6 1 4 1 8 1 8 3 1 8 67	1 0.1 9 5 3 4 6 1 2 29 8 6
WILMINOTON DISTRIGT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	6.2 6.2 5.1 5.1 5.4	- 100.0 27 21,09 28 20,27 04 82 14 27,04 16 23,10 08 3,94 91 1,53	1.6 4 86 0 76 4 87 5 496 4 183 4 3	4.8 162 145 145 1,820 1,536	8.7 472 446 26 5,579 8,203 376 233	11.4 1,00 5 93 7 4,19 8,57 5 62 20	0 16. 8 2,77 1 2,62 7 14 9 5,05 7 4,18 2 87 5 25	3 30.1 0 7,844 7 7,58 8 26 5 7,15 4 6,34 1 81	12.0 5 3,48 4 3,52 2 16 9 2,58 0 1,86 9 52 5 9	0 7. 3 2.38 1 2.31 2 6 1.17 6 1.00 0 16 6 1	8 9 7 1,04 8 1,00 9 5 2 5 6 4 6	2 2. 10 79 05 76 05 76 05 10 04 21 92 21 72 1	1 2. 1,04 2 1,05 5 1 9 26 9 25 20 J	7 100.0 3 21.077 13 20.255 0 824 5 27.065	95. 20,59 19,92 67 25,41 22,50 2,91 1,16	8 9 97. 2 98. 7 82. 7 98.	- 0. 7 8 4 2 9 7 8 6 2	2 4 0 4 8 29 2 1 6 1,5 7 5 9 9 1 1	4 0.3 6 12 12 11 14 1 16 34 16 34 18 10 18 24

Table 9.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD AND REFRIGERATION EQUIP., BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940

an a	All	Me- dian				NUMBER	OF PER	SONS IN	HOUSER	IOLD				R	EFRIGERAT	ion equi	PMENT	
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	occupied dwelling units	num- ber of persons	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11 or more	Number reporting	Mechan- ical	Ice	Other	None
THE STATE										ć								
Total	70,541	3.26	5,108	17,892	16,078	12,593	7,989	4,780 2,251	2,712 1,219	1,520	844 854	519 214	511 195	69,530 32,724	84,429 19,215	27,221 10,654	495 215	7,385 2,640
Owner occupied	33,213 31.046	3.27 3.28	2,321 2,108	8,427 7,815	7,619	6,108 5,776	8,672	2,129	1,112	598	S20	190	158	80,598	18,879	9,410	185	2,119
White owners	8,167	8.08	213	612	446	\$32	188	182	107	57	84	24 305	87 916	2,131 36,806	836 15,214	1,244	30 280	521
Tenant occupied	37,328	8.26	2,787	9,465	8,454	6,485	4,184 9,471	2,529 2,017	1,498	870 650	490 851	209	194	80,299	14,748	12,416	200	2,985
White tenants	30,684 6,644	3.26 3.23	8 077 710	7,760	7,214	5,592	668	512	844	220	189	96	122	6,507	466	4,151	60	
Percent: Total	100.0	-	7.2	25.4	28.8	17.9	- 11.8	6.8	8-8	2.2	1.2	0.7	0.7	100.0	49.5	89.2 32.6	0.7	10.6
Owner occupied	100.0	-	7.0	25.4	22.9	18.4	11.6	6.8 6.9	8.7	2.0	1.1	0.6	0.6	100.0	61.7	30.8	0.6	
White owners	100.0	-	6.8 9.8	25.2	23.1 20.6	18.6	6.4	5.6	4.9	2.6	1.6	1.1	1.7	100.0	15.8	58.4	1.4	24.4
Nonwhite owners	100.0	-	7.5	25.4	28.6	17.4	11.1	6.8	4.0	2.8	1.8	0.8 0.7	0.8		41.3 48.7	45.0	0.8	9.7
White tenants	100.0		6.8	25.8 25.7	23.5 18.7	18.2	11.3	6.6 7.7	3.7 5.2	2.1	1.1	1.4	1.8		7.2	63.8		
Nonwhite tenants	100.0	-	10.7			10.4	10.0										189	1 600
Urban	87,070	8.28	2,718	9,303	8,883	6,548		2,643 7.1	1,435 8.9	839	443	278	273 0.7		21,064	18,876 87.9		
Owner occupied	100.0	3.48	7.8	25.1 8,881	22.6 3,470	17.7		1,214	648	\$60	184	119	104	15,080	10,658	4,181	43	
White owners	14,486	8.50	806	3,136	9,309	2,655	1,877	1,175	604	842	177	-111	94		10,426	8,691 440	48	158
Nonwhite owners	779		58 1,854	245 5,922	161 4,913	138 8,555		89 1.429	39	18 479	259	. E 154	10 169		10,396	9,745	96	1,295
Tenant occupied	21,805 17,784		1,418	4,866	4,151	,2,999	1,861	1,114	589	847	185	104	106	17,558	9,987	6,772	71	
Nonwhite tenants	4,071		486	1,056	762	556	418	\$15	209	132	74	50	68	3,979	409	2,978	85	575
Rural-nonfarm	21,830	3.12	1,761	5,984	5,190	3,919	2,923	1,222	705	862	188	114	112		11,102	7,707		
Percent	100.0		8.1	27.2	25.8			5.6	3.2 327	1.7	0.9	0.5			51.6 6.846	35.8 8,485		
Owner occupied	11,518		1,098	3,315 3,061	2,688			601 545	283	138	68	44		10,447	6,771	2,949	48	
White owners	916		125	234	163	122	84	56	44	25	16	11	16		75	536		
Tenant occupied	10,817		669	2,619	2,502	1,955	1,139	- 621 511	878 809	204 154	104	59			4,256 4,205	4,222 3,501		
White tenants	8,841		508 161	2,232	2,221	1,753		110			54				51	721		642
	· ·		629	8,655	2,500			915		1	213	132	126	11.386	2,268	5,688		
Rural-farm Percent	11,641		5.4	2,600	21.5			7.9			1.8	1.1	1.1	100.0	19.9	49.5		
Owner occupied	6,485	3.27	865		1,461	1,156		486							1,701 1,682	8,088 2,770		
White owners	5,963	9.27	385 30	1,598	1,859	1,079		409						468	19	268	ι ε	178
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied	5,206	8.89	264				716	479	828	167	187	91			562	2,600		
White tenants	4,109	1 8.98	151	662											556	2,148 457		
Nonwhite tenants	1,097	3.38	113	262	191	185	106	67				1 .	/ °*	1 1,010				
CITIES AND METROPOLI- TAN DISTRICTS																		887
WILMINGTON CITY	29,298	3.84	2,065	7,100	6,487							1			17,016	10,996		
Percent	. 100.0		7.0												58.7	87.9		97
Owner occupied White owners	11,581		548		2,541	2,314 8,239	1,574		546						8,061	2,811	8 8	5 81
Nonwhite owners	. 481	8.06	27	196	8	5 75	5 96	20) ខា	6	6 E		3 1	5 416	192	206 7,976		16
Tenant occupied	17,762		1,522			2,866	1,886	1,192								5,47		480
White tenants Nonwhite tenants	. 14,487		1,190				1,596									2,50	8 1	8 810
WILMINGTON DISTRICT	48,588		2,957			1										16,48		1 .
Percent	100.0		6.1													34. 5,38		
Owner occupied	21,246														14,960	4,82	7 6	1 830
White owners	. 20,414 . 834				16	12		. 40	5 4	8 25	8 I.S	8 · 1	2 1	4 818	258	50	6	4 50 0 1,404
Tenant occupied	. 27,33	5 8.27	1,955	5 6,985		4,77										11,09	4 7	4 987
White tenants	. 23,334 4,001						8 2,702			2 130	6 7							6 467
TACHIMITIC CENSUITS	,		1 ***		1						1			· · · · ·		I		

Table 10.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY PERSONS PER ROOM, COOKING FUEL, AND RADIO, BY TENURE AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METRO. DISTRICTS: 1940 [For the total number of occupied dwelling units, see table 9]

		NUMB	ER OF PI	TRSONS	PER ROO	м					COOKING	FUEL				RAI	010
AREA, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Number reporting	0.50 or less	0.51 to 0.75	0.76 to 1.00	1.01 to 1.50	1.51 to 2.00	2.01 or more	Number reporting	Coai or coke	Wood	Gas	Elec- tricity	Kero- sene or gasoline	Other	None	Number reporting	With radio
THE STATE																	
Total	69,801	30,367	17,288	14,828	5,442	1,782	604	69,601		13,239	88,549	2,592	10,455	157	188	68,870	59,921
Owner occupied	82,890	17,866	7,643	5,115	1,738	400	128	82,718	1,591	6,191	18,772	1,748	4,828 3,941	66 61	22	82,449 30,889	29,416 28,038
White owners	80,748	16,880	7,196	4,749	1,534	93 93	77 51	80,586 2,182	1,293	5,165	18,376	1,780 18	3,541	5	2	2,110	1,378
Nonwhite owners	2,147 . 36,911	986 12,501	447 9,640	866 9,208	204 3,704	1,862	476	36,883	2,830	7,048	19,777	844	6,127	91	166	\$6,421	80,505
Cenant occupied	80,948	10,528	8,278	7,588	2,858	845	266	30,881	1,186	4,550	18,767	888	4,802	62	126	29,999	26,928
White tenantsNonwhite tenants	6,563	1,978	1,367	1,625	646	587	210	6,552	1,644	2,498	1,010	6	1,325	29	40	6,422	8,577
Percent: Total	100.0	48.5	24.8	20,5	7.8	2.6	0.9	100.0	6.4	19.0	55.4	8.7	15.0	0.8	0.9	100.0	87.0 90.7
Swner occupied	100.0	54.3	23.2	15.6	5,8	1.2	0.4	100.0	4.9	18.9	- 57.4	5.3	18.2 12.9	0.2	0.1	100.0	90.7
White owners	100.0	54.9	23.4	15.4	5.0	1.0	0.8	100.0	4.2	16.9 48.1	. 60.1 18.6	0.8	18.2	0.2	0.1	100.0	65.8
Nonwhite owners	100.0	45.9 38.9	20.8	17.0 24.9	9.5	4.8	1.3	100.0	7.7	19.1	53.6	2.3	16,6	0.2	0.5	100.0	83.8
Fenant occupied White tenants	100.0	38.9	27.8	25.0	9.4	2.8	0.9	100.0	8.9	15.0	61.9	2.8	15.8	0.2	0.4	100.0	89.8
Nonwhite tenants		30.1		24,8	12.9	8.2	3.2	100.0	25.1	38.1	15,4	0.1	20.2	0.4	0.6	100.0	55.7
Urban	\$6,687	14,755	9,452	8,332	3,021	. 898	294	\$6,562	2,731	1,294	28,789	744	2,814	36	152	\$6,109	88,981 92.5
Percent	100.0	40.2	25.8	22.7	8.2	2.4	0.6	100.0	7.5	9.5	78.7	2.0	7.7	0.1	0.4	100.0 14,880	-14.414
Owner occupied	_ 15,146	7,850		2,518	882 835	168	15 13	15,020	626 471	862 228	12,978 12,628	426	483	6	12	14,129	13,784
White owners	_ 14,882 764	7,439	8,538 180	2,409	47	· 198 15	2	764	155		350	6	117	ĺī	1 1	751	680
Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied		6,905		5,814	2,189	780	219	21,542	2,105		15,811	812	2,214		189		18,917
White tenants	17,523	5,604		4,756	1,686	481	146	17,526	695		14,844	308	1,278		102		16,850
Nonwhite tenants	4,018	1,801	864	1,058	478	249	78	4,016	1,470	594	967	. 4	986	6		8,915	2,567
Rural-nonfarm	21,608	10,260		8,976	1,418	553 2,6			1,819		9,155	1,489	5,692 26.4	85 0.4	28	21,898 100.0	18,515
Percent	100.0	47.5		18.4	6.6	158			719		5,961	1,031	2,581	35	. 8		10,174
Owner occupied White owners	11,897	6,488 6,106		1,520	386	97	\$8		585	1,143	5,819	1,023	2,344	· 31	7		9,669
Nonwhite owners	918	362	180	169	96	56			184		42	8	837	4	1		501 8,88
Tenant occupied	10,211	8,772		2,287	936	400			600 435		8,794	458		50			7,75
White tenants	8,758	8,896	2,383	1,958		230 170			165		8,752 42	800	307			1,443	58
Nonwhite tenants	. 1,458	876										1					8.07
Rural-farm	_ 11,506	5,852	2,648	2,015		886 2.9			873								71.
Percent		46.5		908		84			246				1.147	22	1	6,283	4,828
Owner occupied White owners		8,885	1,820	820		62			287			281	1,114	22	1	5,822	4,58
Nonwhite owners	471	198	87	88		22			9			4	88		7	461	24
Tenant occupied	5,159	1,824	1,236	1,107		252			125							5,080 4,016	
White tenants	4,072	1,528	1,020	. 869		134			1 11	990			82		3	1,064	42
Nonwhite tenants	1,087	301	. 216	288	TOA TOA	1 110	. 3/	1,000	1	1 **	- -				1 5		
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS			1 · ·					1	1.						-		
WILMINGTON CITY	29,042	10,985	7,570	7,030	2,567	721	169		8,274				1,186			28,592	26,65
Percent	100.0	37.8	86.1	24.2	8.8	2.5			7.9	0.9		1.0		0.1			98.2
Owner occupied.	. 11,468	5.577	2,904	2,082		125			407	27		107				11,244	
White owners		5,336	2,806	2,030		124			327				43			10,830	10,60-
Nonwhite owners		241		52 4,948		596			1,867						91		
Tenant occupied White tenants	17,574	5,408 4, 34 5		4,079	1,426	421		14,332	511				421	. 17	67	14,168	18,43
Nonwhite tenants		1,065		869	369			8,236	1,354		946	8	706	7	24	8,185	2,24
WILMINGTON DISTRICT	48,141	18,877	12,682	11,131	3,985	1,157	809		8,672		· ·		1.	1 .		1 '	44,46
Percent	100.0	89.2		28.1	8.3	2.4			7.7								98.
Owner occupied	21,094	10,282	5,392	3,811		254			1,05	482		1,244	1,170				20,12
White owners	20,270	9,855		8,684	1,284	232			820							810	66
Nonwhite owners	- 824	426		127	65 2,686	905			2,62								24,83
Tenant occupied	27,047	8,595 7,820		6,294	2,212	643	191	28,092	1,089	9 411	18,568	843	2,096	42			
· **	8,944	1,275	847	1,026		260			1,58) ਂ ਬ	987	/ e) SC	3,861	2,65

Table 11.—DWELLING UNITS BY CONVERSION OF STRUCTURE, AND OCCUPIED UNITS BY HEATING EQUIP., FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

		ALL DW	ELLING U	NITS			oc	CUPIED D	VELLI	NG UNITS	BY HEATI	NG EQUIP	MENT		
7				In struc					Wi	th central h	eating		Withou	t central	heating
AREA	Total	Number	In non- converted		From nonresi-	Total	Number	Total	l	Steam or hot	Piped warm	Pipeless warm		Heat-	Other
		reporting	structures	ent num- ber of units	dential to resi- dential	•	sobor emili	Number	Per- cent	water system	air system	air furnace	Total	ing stove	none
The Charles	75,567	74,305	65,757	7,940	608	70,541	69,695	\$7,518	58.5	21,774	9,285	5,254	32,382	31,729	658
The State Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	88,181 25,029 12,357	87,481 24,603	31,311 22,748 11,698	5,871 1,590	299 265	87,070	86,584 21,604	25,642 10,250 1,421	47.4	15,959 5,173 642	6,777 2,817 191	2,760	10,942 11,354 10,086	10,512 11,176 10,041	
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS				ļ											
Wilmington Gity	80,182 50,849		24,568 42,646					21,399 38,982		13,480 20,371		1,917	7,584 14,058	7,127 13,605	

Table 12.—OCCUPIED UNITS BY CENTRAL HEATING, BY TYPE OF FUEL, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	A11		WI	H CENTR	AL HEA	TING BY	TYPE O	F FUE	L		WITHO	UT CEN	FRAL HE	ATING	BY TY	PE OF	FUEL	Constant opposite and the
AREA	occupied	Reporting heating equipment	Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuei oil	Other	Not report- ing fuel	Total	Coal or coke	Wood	Gas	Fuel oil	Kero- sene or gaso- line	Other	None	Not report- ing fuel
The State	70,541	69,695	87,918	25,835	223	448	11,030	23	254	32,382	18,929	12,952	91	4,384	877	23	61	65
Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	87,070 21,830 11,641		25,642 10,250 1,421	17,241 7,101 993	21 74 128	363 78 7	7,895 2,904 291	10 12 1	61	10,942 11,354 10,086	7,595 4,925 1,409		78 11 7	1,780 2,118 486		14 7 2	40 17 4	26 25 14
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS																		
Wilmington city Wilmington district	29,293 48,583	28,933 48,040	21,399 38,982	14,784 23,857	5 46	325 438	5,144 9,917	5 12		7,534 14,058	5,997 9,467	118 794	67 82	872 8,039	415 652	13 18	34 37	

Table 13.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY MORTGAGE STATUS, AND TENANT-OCCUPIED UNITS BY INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

	OWN	ER-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	MORTO	AGE STATU	s	TENAI	NT-OCCUPIED	UNITS BY	FURNITI	JRE IN RE	NT
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Total	Number	Mortg	aged	Free of	Not	Total	Number	Furniture i in contra		Furniture not	Not
		reporting	Number	Percent	mortgage	reporting		reporting	Number	Percent	included	reporting
THE STATE												
Urban and rural-nonfarm White Nonwhite	26,778 25,083 1,695	24,869 28,364 1,505	12,646 12,150 496	50.9 52.0 33.0	12,223 11,214 1,009	1,909 1,719 190	32,122 26,575 5,547	27,420 22,798 4,682	1,246 1,144 102	4.5 5.0 2.2	21.654	
Urban White Nonwhite	15,265 14,486 779	14,194 13,504 690	7,702 7,438 264	54.3 55.1 38.3	6,492 6,066 426	1,071 982 89	21,805 17,734 4,071	19,203 15,685 3,518	1,010 931 79	5.8 5.9 2.2	18,198 14,754 3,439	
Rural-nonfarm	11,518 10,597 916	10,675 9,860 815	4,944 4,718 232	46.3 47.8 28.5	5,731 5,148 583	838 787 101	10,317 8,841 1,476	8,217 7,113 1,104	236 219 23	2.9 8.0 2.1	7,981 6,900 1,081	2,100 1,728 372
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS			·		1.1				ŀ			-
Wilmington city	11,531	10,906	6,258	57.4	4,648	625	17,762	15,860	841	5.8	15,019	1,908
WhiteNonwhite	11,110 421	10,583 873	6,0 0 9 169	57.8 45.8	4,444 204	577 48	14,487 8,275	12,895 2,965		6.0 2.3	12,121 2,898	
Wilmington district	80,164	19,181	11,180	58.8	8,001	988	26,567	23,874	970	4.1	22,404	8,198
WhiteNonwhite	19,353 811	18,440 741	10,878 302	59.0 40.8	7,562 439	919 70	22,624 3,943	19,957 8,417	898 78	4.5 2.1		2,667 526

Table 14.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN VALUE AND RENT OF OCCUPIED UNITS, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units]

AREA AND COLOR	٥v	VNER-OCCU	PIED UNITS BY	VALUE	:	TENAN OF	T-OCCUPIE ESTIMAT	ED UNITS BY	CONTRA RENT	ст		R-OCCUPIEI		
OF OCCUPANTS	Total number	Number reporting	Total value	Average value	Median value	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Aver age rent	Median rent	Number reporting	Total rent	Average rent	Median rent
THE STATE Total White	33,213 31,046	31,918 29,784	\$146,241,750 142,999,900	\$4,583 4,801	\$3,671 3,862 997	87,328 30,684 6,644	36,209 29,764 6,445	\$829,075 748,181 80,894	\$22.90 25.14 18.55	23.15	32,170 30,037 2,133	\$1,304,087	\$40,54	\$34.16 35.83 9.60
Nonwhite Urban and rural-nonfarm White Nonwhite	2,167 26,778 25,083 1,695	2,129 25,985 24,322 1,663	8,241,850 130,871,050 128,035,600 2,835,450	[.	4,159	82,122 26,575 5,547	31,675 26,252 5,423	778,522 708,003 75,519	24.58 26.78 13.93	82.58	26 , 242 24 , 575	1,153,284	43.95	
Urban White Nonwhite	15,265 14,486 779	14,683 13,928 755	80,000,550 78,115,300 1,885,250	5,449 5,609 2,497	4,743 4,893 2,156		21,598 17,588 4,010	593,588 527,024 66,564	27.48 29.96 16.60	27.99	14,118		48.39	43.03 44.25 20.67
Rural-nonfarm	11,513 10,597 916	11,302 10,394 908	50,870,500 49,920,300 950,200	4,501 4,803 1,046	8,981 3,658 788	10,317 8,841 1,476	10,077 8,664 1,413	184,934 175,979 8,955		17,67	10,457	- 1	88.19	30.04 32,42 6.50
Rural-farm White Nonwhite	6,435 5,963 472	5,92B 5,462 466	15,370,700 14,964,800 406,400	2,740	1,894	4,109	4,534 8,512 1,022		12.86	10.61	5,462	- 1	25.48	17.28 18.44 6.26
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS				 		10.000	377 694	6 30 6 45	0.00.04		11,242	577.634	51.38	44.97
Wilmington city	11,531 11,110 421	11,071 10,665 406	68,414,550 62,035,550 1,379,000	5,728 5,817 3,897	4,955 5,042 3,224	17,762 14,487 3,275	17,634 14,382 3,252	510,345 450,633 59,712	28.94 31.38 18.36	26.55 29.16 18.95	10,833 409	 -	- JT*90	45.71 30.89
Wilmington district WhiteNonwhite	20,164 19,858 811	19,462 18,678 789	113,583,600 111,520,250 2,063,350	5,886 5,972 2,615	4,866 4,975 2,268	26,567 28,624 8,943	26,276 22,391 3,885	723,996 656,738 67,258	27.55 29.83 17.31		19,758 18,963 795		50.88 2	43,11 44.00 21.38

526908 O - 43 - 29

Table 15.—AVERAGE AND MEDIAN MONTHLY RENT OF ALL UNITS AND OF VACANT UNITS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, monthly rent includes land, whereas for farm units land is excluded. Monthly rent of owner-occupied rural-farm units is an estimate based on one percent of reported value. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

supprise the															
	ALL	DWELLIN	G UNITS BY C	ONTRAC Y RENT	T			ITS, FOR SAL ATED MONTI					NOT FOR		
AREA	Total number	Number reporting	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent	Total number	Num- ber report- ing	Total rent	Aver- age rent	Median rent
The State	75,567	78,118	\$2,821,448	\$31.75	\$25.67	3,237	8,096	\$96,440	\$91.15	\$20.32	1,789	1,648	\$91,901	\$55.98	\$89.47
Urban and rural-nonfarm Urban Rural-nonfarm Rural-farm	69,210 38,181 25,029 12,357	61,984 37,512 24,472 11,134	2,104,475 1,351,872 752,608 216,968	83.95 96.04 30.75 19.49	81.89 22.09	2,636 1,022 1,614 601	2,523 960 1,563 578	85,498 38,920 51,573 10,947	33.89 35.38 33.00 19.10		89 1,585	1,544 79 1,465 99	87,176 4,548 82,628 4,725	56.46 56.40	~
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS	- 1														(
Wilmington city	30,132 48,394	29,656 47,579	1,119,409 1,782,406	87.75 87.45	32.79 31.97		726 1,257	27,797 45,011	30.29 85.81	36.81 81.69		54 288	8,638 9,146		22.83

Table 16.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL), LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded. Figures for metropolitan districts exclude rural-farm dwelling units. For the total number of owner-occupied units, see table 14]

		_						-									بي ينتقد محمد	
AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Reporting value	Less than \$300	\$300 to \$499	\$500 to \$699	\$700 to \$999	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,499	\$2,500 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$3,999	\$4,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$5,999	\$6,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not re- porting value
THE STATE																		
Total White Nonwhite	31,913 29,784 2,129	461 258 208	582 305 227	950 627 828	1,289 929 810	2,625 2,324 301	2,392 2,194 196	2,558 2,401 157	2,096 2,016 80	4,625 4,456 169	8,512 8,447 65	8,377 3,357 40	8,819 8,294 25	1,959 1,9 <u>41</u> 16	1,192 1,189 8	480 477 8	596 594 2	1,800 1,262 38
Percent: Total	100.0 100.0 100.0	1.4 0.8 9.8	1.7 1.0 10.7	\$.0 2.1 15.2	8.9 8.1 14.6	8.2 7.8 14,1	7.5 7.4 9.8	8.0 8.1 7.4	6.6 6.8 3.8	14.5 15.0 7.9	11.0 11.6 8.1	10.6 11.2 1.9	10.4 11.1 1.2	6.1 6.5 0.8	8.7 4.0 0.1	1.5 1.6 0,1	1.9 2.0 0.1	Ē
Urban and rural-nonfarm Percent White Nonwhite	100.0	293 1.1 166 127	299 1.2 145 154	551 2.1 318 283	637 2.5 409 228	1,514 5.8 1,288 226	1,580 6.1 1,408 172	1,862 7.2 1,723 139	1,712 6.6 1,636 76	4,025 15.5 8,866 159	3,259 12.5 3,198 61	8,168 12.2 8,129 39	3,157 12,1 8,138 24	1,858 7.2 1,841 17	1,077 4.1 1,074 8	441 1.7 498 8	552 2.1 550 2	798 - 761 82
Urban Percent White Nonwhite	14,683	61 0.4 50 11	49 0.3 20 89	84 0.6 44 40	184 0.9 64 70	464 8.2 857 107	658 4.5 565 98	988 6.7 895 88	956 6.5 897 59	2,473 16.8 2,340 183	1,992 18.6 1,989 53	1,902 13.0 1,669 33	2,226 15.2 2,207 19	1,897 9.5 1,383 14	713	292 2.0 289 3	296 2.0 296 2	582 558 24
Rural-nonfarm Percent White Nonwhite	100.0	282 8.1 116 116	250 2.2 125 125	467 4.1 874 193	503 4.5 845 158	1,050 9.8 931 119	922 8.2 843 79	879 7.8 829 51	756 6.7 739 17	1,552 18.7 1,526 26	1,267 11.2 1,259 8	1,256 11.2 1,260 6	931 8.2 926 5	461 4.1 458 3	861	149 1.8 149	254 2.2 254	
Rural-farm Percent White Nonwhite	5,928 100,0 5,462 466	168 2.8 87 81	288 3.9 160 73	899 6.7 809 90	608 10.2 520 82	1,111 18.7 1,036 75	812 13.7 786 26	696 11.7 678 18	384 6.5 890	600 10.1 590 10	258 4.3 249 4	209 3.5 208 1	162 2.7 161 1	101 1,7 100 1	1.9	39 0.7 39		
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS														al se A			5 A.	
Wilmington city	11,071	35	12	15	80	227	385	686	667	1,916	1,636	1,583	1,823	1,088	521	242	260	460
Percent White Nonwhite	10.665	0.3 34 1	0.1 9 3	0.1 12 3	0.8 16 14	2.1 208 24		6.2 633 53	621	17.3 1,600 116	14.8 1,590 46	13.8 1,508 30	16.5 1,805 18	9.8 1,069 14	520		259	
Wilmington district	19,462	114	78	119	145	595	762	1,140	1,103	8,209	2,848	2,783	2,922	1,789	957	418	580	702
Percent		99	0.4 61 17	86	90		645	1,040	1,037	\$,069	2,788	2,747	15.0 2,899 23	8.9 1,723 16	955	415	528	680

Table 17.—OWNER-OCCUPIED UNITS BY VALUE, FOR THE STATE (URBAN AND RURAL) AND LARGE CITIES: 1940 AND 1930

[For urban and rural-nonfarm units, value includes value of land, whereas for farm units value of land is excluded]

AREA AND CENSUS YEAR	All owner- occupied dwelling units	Median value	Reporting value	Less than \$1,000	\$1,000 to \$1,499	\$1,500 to \$1,999	\$2,000 to \$2,999	\$3,000 to \$4,999	\$5,000 to \$7,499	\$7,500 to \$9,999	\$10,000 to \$14,999	\$15,000 to \$19,999	\$20,000 or more	Not report- ing value
THE STATE Total1940 Percent1940	83,213	\$3,671	<u>.</u> 31,913 100.0	3,182 10.0	2,625 8.2	2,392 7.5	4,654 14.6	8,137 25,5	6,695 21.0	1,959 6.1	1,192 3.7	480 1.5	596 1.9	1,300
Urban and rural-nonfarm	26,778 24,104	4,159 4,878	25,985 23,595 100.0 100.0	1,780 1,180 6,9 5,0	1,514 1,149 5.8 4.9	1,580 1,224 6.1 5.2	3,574 2,779 13.8 11.8	7,284 5,822 28.0 24.7	6,325 6,245 24.3 26.5	1,858 2,411 7.2 10.2	1,077 1,466 4.1 6.2	441 527 1.7 2,2	552 792 2.1 3.4	798
. Urban	15,265	4,743 5,724	14,683 13,710 100.0 100.0	\$28 177 2.2 1.3	464 292 3.2 2.1	558 419 4.5 \$.1	1,939 1,226 13.2 8.9	4,465 8,530 30.4 25.7	4,128 4,162 28,1 30,5	1,397 1,774 9.5 12.9	714 1,093 4.9 8.0	292 437 2.0 8.2	298 580 2.0 4.2	582 177
Rural-nonfarm	11,513 10,217	3,381 3,632 -	11,302 9,885 100.0 100.0	1,452 1,003 12.8 10,1	1,050 857 9.3 8.7	922 805 8.2 8.1	1,635 1,558 14.5 15.7	2,819 2,292 24.9 23.2	2,197 2,063 19.4 20.9	461 637 4.1 6.4	863 873 3.2 8.8	149 90 1.3 0.9	254 212 2.2 2.1	211 392
Rurel-farm1940 Percent1940 CITIES	6,435	1,778	5,928 100.0	1,402 23.7	1,111 18.7	612 13.7	1,080 18.2	853 14.4	871 6.3	101 1.7	115	39 0.7	44 0.7	507
Wilmington	11,581 11,585	4,955 6,002	11,071 11,416	92 55	227 104	385 229	1,358 840	8,552 2,969	3,356 3,771	1,089 1,607	521 989	242 379	260 528	460 119

Table 18.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, BY OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METRO-POLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 [Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

F			1											<u> </u>		.	100 OR	MORT	
AREA, OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All dwelling units	Report- ing monthly rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	Total	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more
THE STATE Urban and rural-nonfarm. Owner occupied. White owners. Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied and vacant Yeant, for sale or rent Vacant, for sale or rent Percent: Nonfarm Owner occupied. White owners. Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied. White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants	26,778 25,083 1,695 36,432 32,122 26,575 5,547 2,636 1,674	61,984 26,242 24,575 31,567 35,742 25,252 3,523 1,544 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	832 288 168 120 544 349 134 215 94 101 1.3 1.1 0.7 7.2 1.5 1.1 0.5	1,161 S04 137 167 857 732 S26 406 101 24 1.9 1.2 0.6 10.0 2.4 2.8 1.2 7.5	2,219 578 533 240 1,646 1,410 805 605 169 47 3.6 2.2 1.4 14.4 4.6 4.5 3.1,2	2,474 591 884 207 1,883 1,745 1,041 704 107 81 4.0 2,3 1.6 12.4 5.3 5,5 4.0 18,0	6,188 1,552 2,298 2,254 4,635 4,229 3,185 1,044 275 134 10.0 5,9 5,8 15,2 13,0 13,4 12,1 19,3	6,710 1,708 1,580 1758 5,002 4,660 3,795 261 80 5,5 6,2 10.7 6,2 10.7 14.0 14.7 14.5 16.5	6,657 1,971 1,842 129 4,686 4,398 3,512 886 212 76 7.5 7.5 7.5 7.5 7.5 18.1 18.9 18.4 16.3	6,325 2,217 2,126 92 4,108 3,860 3,412 448 179 69 10.2 8.4 8.6 5.5 11.5 12.2 13.0 8.3	10,452 4,714 4,510 174 5,258 5,054 204 294 294 295 16.9 18.0 18.5 10.4 16.1 16.6 19.3	7,207 4,033 5,55 3,174 2,666 2,633 808 200 11,6 15,4 16,2 3,8 8,9 8,4 10,0 0,6	4,589 3,066 3,045 21 1,523 1,265 1,256 1,256 9 9 164 94 7.4 11.7 12.4 1.3 4.8 4.0 4.8	S,229 2,379 2,366 650 650 647 3 96 104 5.2 9.1 9.6 1.0 2.5	1,679 1,286 1,276 10 393 259 258 1 60 74 2.7 4.9 5.2 0.6 1.1 0.8 1.0	2,262 1,550 1,556 194 194 194 194 181 327 3.6 5.9 6.3 0.2 2.0 0.6 0.7	\$149 - - 413 150 - 118 145 - - - 1.2 0.5 0.6	\$199 	more
Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent Urban Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	- 38,181 15,265 14,486 779 22,915 21,805	100.0 100.0 100.0 37,512 100.0 14,875 14,118 757 22,637 21,598 17,588 4,010 960 79	3.7 3.7 6.5 105 0.3 63 52 11 42 39 25 14 2 1	4.0 1.6 164 0.4 39 15 24 125 119 32 87 6	11.2 7.5 8.0 488 1.2 77 40 87 361 348 139 209 13	4.2 8.0 881 8.3 119 59 60 762 789 283 456 23	19.8 10.6 8.7 2,859 7.6 363 264 119 2,476 2,404 1,521 683 68 4	10.8 5.2 4,016 10.7 630 522 108 3,386 8,268 2,467 801 111 7	8.4 4.9 4.501 12.0 984 901 83 5,517 3,418 2,539 874 97 97	4,437 4,437 11.8 1,325 1,251 72 3,114 3,002 2,559 443 105 7	3.8 11.8 11.8 7,161 19.1 2,928 2,772 151 4,238 4,075 3,875 200 149 14	12.2 13.0 4.899 13.1 2,537 2,489 48 2,362 2,159 2,129 30 190 13	0.2 6.5 6.1 3,216 2,019 2,000 19 1,197 1,099 1,099 1,099 3,090 93	0.1 8.8 6.7 2,420 6.5 1,798 1,798 14 624 567 564 3 51 6	- 2.4 4.8 1,229 3.3 993 993 986 7 236 212 211 211 1 21 3	7.2 21.2 1,186 3.2 989 985 4 197 154 154 - 31 12	- 4.7 9.4 - - 149 123 123 123 123 22 4	- 1.0 6.8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- 1.5 5.0 - - 21 14 14 14
Rural-nonfarm	11,513 10,597 916 13,516 10,317 8,841 1,475	24,472 100.0 11,367 10,457 910 15,105 10,077 8,664 1,413 1,563 1,465	727 8.0 225 116 109 502 810 109 201 92 100	997 4.1 265 122 143 732 613 294 819 95 24	1,781 7.3 496 293 203 1,285 1,062 666 396 176 47	1,598 6.5 325 147 1,121 1,006 758 248 84 81	3,329 18,6 1,169 1,034 135 2,160 1,825 1,664 161 205 130	2,694 11.0 1,078 1,008 70 1,616 1,392 1,328 54 150 74	2,156 8,8 987 941 45 1,169 985 978 12 115 69	1,888 7,7 894 874 20 994 658 853 5 74 62	3,291 13.4 1,791 1,768 23 1,500 1,183 1,179 4 149 168	2,308 9.4 1,496 1,489 7 812 507 504 3 118 187	1,373 5.6 1,047 1,045 2 326 166 166 166 71 89	809 3.3 583 581 2 226 83 83 - 45 98	450 1.8 293 290 3 157 47 47 47 - 39 71	1,076 4.4 571 571 505 40 40 - 150 915	- 264 27 27 96 141	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	-
WILMINGTON CITT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	8,275 780 59	29,656 100.0 11,242 10,883 409 18,414 17,684 14,382 3,252 726 54	62 0.2 37 36 1 25 24 15 9 -	45 0.2 9 7 2 36 31 6 25 5 -	160 0.5 18 10 8 147 144 58 86 3 -	975 1.8 25 15 10 850 847 146 201 8 -	1,707 5.8 159 136 23 1,548 1,548 1,511 877 634 35 2	8,084 10.4 329 294 35 2,755 2,670 1,916 754 83 2	3,793 12.8 684 652 52 8,109 3,023 2,160 863 81 5	8,630 18,8 952 898 59 2,678 2,599 2,159 440 74 5	5,998 20.2 2,318 2,178 140 3,680 3,563 3,365 198 108 9	4,062 13.7 2,001 1,958 43 2,061 1,892 1,892 1,862 30 162 7	2,686 9.1 1,615 1,598 17 1,071 984 976 8 85 4	2,014 5,8 1,462 1,448 14 552 507 504 3 40 5	1,015 3.4 797 790 7 218 196 195 1 19 3	1,025 3.5 841 838 3 184 143 143 143 - 80 11	- 1399 114 114 81	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	
WILLINGTON DISTRICT Percent Owner occupied White owners Nonwhite owners. Tenant occupied and vacant Tenant occupied. White tenants. Nonwhite tenants. Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	48,394 20,164 19,853 811 28,280 26,567 22,624 3,943 1,234 329	47,579 100,0 19,758 18,963 795 27,821 26,276 22,391 3,885 1,257 288	162 98 88 10 64 51 85 16 10 3	181 0.4 54 42 12 12 127 99 49 50 24 4	496 1.0 116 86 30 380 325 189 136 28 27	826 1.7 114 70 44 712 672 357 315 19 21	8,795 8.0 537 407 150 8,258 3,098 8,214 884 100 50	5,033 10.6 755 620 135 4,278 4,115 3,216 899 147 18	5,438 11.4 1,203 1,106 97 4,235 4,079 3,194 885 188 23	5,498 11.6 1,641 1,562 79 3,857 3,707 3,258 449 127 23	9,560 20.1 4,072 3,913 159 5,488 5,264 5,264 5,060 204 185 39	6,373 13,4 3,575 3,525 50 2,798 2,555 2,555 2,551 34 215 28	4,057 8.5 2,695 2,675 20 1,362 1,223 1,224 9 130 9	2,929 6.2 2,203 16 710 637 634 8 61 12			- - - 189 148 148 148 28 9	- - 40 24 24 - 18 3	-

Table 19.—TENANT-OCCUPIED AND VACANT RURAL-FARM UNITS BY ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE: 1940 [Monthly rental data are not available for owner-occupied farm dwelling units; see table 14 for their estimated average rental]

OCCUPANCY AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	Ail tenant- occupied and vacant units	Re- porting estimated monthly rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not re- porting estimated monthly rent
The State Tenant occupied White tenants Nonwhite tenants Vacant, for sale or rent Vacant, not for sale or rent	5,206 4,109 1,097 601 115	5,206 4,534 3,518 1,022 578 99	871 288 91 197 74 9	755 642 314 328 102 11	1,195 1,003 720 283 175 17	572 581 446 85 41	1,000 920 837 83 70 10	497 465 488 27 23 9	289 263 250 13 20 6	179 154 152 2 16 9	143 128 125 3 9 6	79 67 67 8 4	41 36 35 1 8 2	19 16 16 1 1 2	20 11 11 9	46 10 10 - 22 14	716 672 597 75 28 16
Percent. Tenant occupied	-	100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0 100.0	7.1 6.4 2.6 19.8 12.9 9.1	14.5 14.2 8.9 32.1 17.8 11.1	23.0 22.1 20.5 27.7 30.5 17.2	11.0 11.7 12.7 8.3 7.2	19.2 20.3 23.8 8.1 12.2 10.1	9.5 10.3 12.5 2.6 4.0 9.1	5.6 5.8 7.1 1.2 3.5 6.1	3.4 3.4 4.3 0.2 2.8 9.1	2.7 2.8 8.6 0.9 1.6 6.1	1.5 1.5 1.9 - 1.4 4.0	0.8 0.8 1.0 0.1 0.5 2.0	0.4 0.4 0.5 0.2 2.0	0.4 0.2 0.8 1.6	0.9 0.2 0.3 5.8 14.1	

Table 20.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT, FOR THE STATE AND LARGE CITIES: 1940 AND 1930

AREA AND CENSUS YEAR	All tenant- occupied units	Median monthly rent	Reporting monthly rent	Less than \$10	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$29	\$30 to \$49	\$50 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 to \$149	\$150 to \$199	\$200 or more	Not report- ing monthly rent
THE STATE Urban and rural-nonfarm 1940 Percent 1940 Urban 1930 Urban 1940 1930 1940 Urban 1940 1930 1940 1940 1940 1940 1940 1940 1940	32,122 23,511 - - 21,805 15,650		100.0 100.0 21,598 15,434 100.0	4,236 2,966 13.4 12.9 1,245 549 5.8	4,229 2,587 13.4 11.3 2,404 1,164 11.1	1,759 15,1	8,258 5,691 26.1 24.8 6,415 4,306 29.7	7,924 6,294 25.0 27.4 6,234 5,331 28.9 84.5	1,915 2,013 6.0 8.8 1,666 1,767 7.7 11.4	1.7 212 353 1.0	150 169 0.5 0.7 123 144 0.6 0.9	23 50 0.1 0.2 17 38 0.1 0.2	21 29 0.1 0.1 14 23 0.1	447 572 - 207 216 -
1930 Rural-nonfarm	7,861	14.69 - - 26.55	7,505 100.0 100.0	8.6 2,991 2,417 29.7 32.2 546 165		983 13.8 13.1 2,670		1,690 963 16.8 12.8 5,455	249 246 2.5 3.3 1,491	47 45 0.5 0.6	27 25 0.3 0.3 114	6 12 0.1 0.2 16 37	7 6 0.1 0.1	

Table 21.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, BY COLOR OF OCCUPANTS, FOR THE STATE, LARGE CITIES, AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS: 1940 [Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus the average monthly cost to the tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Percent not shown where less than 0.1]

AREA AND COLOR OF OCCUPANTS	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Reporting gross rent	Less than \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 or more	Not report- ing gross rent
THE STATE Urban and rural-nonfarm White	32,122 26,575 5,547 - -		28,875 23,936 4,939 100,0 100,0 100,0	39 18 21 0.1 0.1 0.4	118 50 68 0.4 0.2 1.4	812 161 151 1.1 0.7 8.1	922 434 488 3.2 1.8 9.9	2,412 1,419 998 8,4 5,9 20,1	3,123 2,261 862 10,8 9,4 17,5	3,584 2,840 744 12.4 11.9 15.1	3,843 3,193 650 13.3 13.9 13.2	6,381 5,667 714 22.1 23.7 14.5	4,030 3,842 188 14.0 16.1 3.8	2,105 2,061 44 7.3 8.6 0.9	1,238 1,226 12 4.3 5.1 0.2	552 549 3 1.9 2.3 0.1	216 215 1 0.7 0.9	3,247 2,639 508 - - -
Urban, Percent White Nonwhite	21,805 17,734 4,071		100.0 16,301	9 - 6 8	18 0.1 8 10	79 0.4 37 43	32B 1.6 121 207	1,180 5.9 568 612	1,878 9.3 1,170 708	2,512 12.5 1,818 694	2,894 14,4 2,279 615	4,885 24.3 4,186 699	8,099 15.4 2,914 185	1,608 8.0 1,565 43	1,014 5.0 1,002 12	460 2.3 457 3	171 0,8 170 1	1,433 287
Rural-nonfarm Percent White Nonwhite	10,317 8,841 1,476			30 0.3 12 18	100 1.1 42 58	238 2.7 124 109		1,232 14.1 851 381	1,245 14.2 1,091 154	1,072 12.3 1,022 50	949 10.9 914 35	1,496 17.1 1,481 15	931 10.7 928 3	497 5.7 496 1	224 2.6 224	92 1.1 92	0.5	i -
CITIES AND METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS						46	194	691	1,287	- 1,965	2,466	4,268	2,690	1,414	899	402	155	1,268
Wilmington city Percent White Nonwhite	17,762 - 14,487 3,275	35.66	100.0	7 4 3	10 0.1 3 7	0.3 24 22	1.2	4.2	7.8 808 479	11.9 1,339 626	15.0 1,868 598	25,9 3,577 691	16.3 2,508 182	8.6 1,371 43	5.5 889 11	899 8	154	1,099 169
Wilmington district Percent White Nonwhite.	26,567 22,624 8,943	35.00	100.0	15 0.1 12 3	0.1	0.3	1.2	615		11.8 2,148	3,105			8.5 2,034	5.0 1,204	2.2	e 0.	- 10

Table 22.—OCCUPANCY, TENURE, RACE, POPULATION PER UNIT, TYPE OF STRUCTURE, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1 or where base is less than 100. Figures for 1930 on tenure and population per private family shown where available]

[Percent hot shown wi			KENT					ومراجعت فيتجربه	EW CAST		السائديونية أنتن	فالمراو ويؤسدونهم		nifesifiing		BSEX			
SUBJECT	The		Milford	Rural-	Rural-	The	Belle-	Newark	New	W11-	Rural-	Rural-	The	Laurel	Wilford	Seaford	Rural-	Rural-	Milford city (entire)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	county	Dover	city (part)	non- farm	farm	county	fonte town	town	Castle city	mington	non- farm	farm	county		city (part)	town	non- farm	farm	(etterre)
All dwelling units	10,362	1,718	670	4,606	8,368	47,588	770	1,235	1,096	80,192	12,050	2,305	17,617	917	755	888	8,373	6,684	1,425
OCCUPANCY, TENURE, AND RACE																			
All occupied units White	9,672 8,026	1,636 1,286	642 445	4,180 3,563	2,792	45,948 40,958	761 759		1,076 914		10,568	2,069	14,921 12,751	898 776	706		6,294 5,312	6,227	1,348 1,127
Other nonwhite	1,645 1	349 1	197	617	482	4,946 49	2	151	161 1	3,656 40	848	180	2,170	117	24	151	928	956	281
Percent Negro and other nonwhite		21.4	30.7	14.8	15.0		0.8	12.6	15.1 578	12.6	7.5	6.0	14.5	13.1	8.4	17.5	14.8	15.4	16.4
Owner-occupied units Percent of total occupied	4,849 50.1	757 46.3	283 44.1	2,110 50,5	52.9		543 71.4	457 38.0	53.7	11,531 89,4	6,196 54.3	1,158 52.6	7,901 58.0	\$5.5	443 62.7	856 41.8	3,207 51.4	8,578 57.5	726 58.9
WhiteNegro	51.2	649 107	218 65	1,916 194	1,559	19,523 985	542	406 51	512 66	11,110 420	5,842 351	1,111 47	7,187	299 18	486	314 42	2,839 868	8,299	654 72
Other nonwhite	1 4,883	1 879	- 859	2,070	1,515	5 25,485	1 218	745	49B	1 17,762	S 5,220		7,020	576	263	505	3,027	2,649	622
White	3,690	637 242	227 182	1,647 423	1,179 336	21,430 4,011	217	645 100	402 95	14,487 3,236	4,721	958 63	5,554 1,456	477 99	246 17	396 109	2,473	1,972	478 149
	570	- 73	- 28	-	199	44	1 9	28	1 18	89 780	2 378	1 74	-	- 21	41	- 24	-	-	- 69
Vacant units, for sale or rent Percent of all dwelling units	5.5	4.2	4.2	536 7.3	8.9	2.7	1,2	2.8	1.6	2.6	8.1	\$.2	1,880	2.9	5.4	2.7	900 10.7	394 5.9	4.8
Ordinary Seasonal	427	78	28 -	202 1.29	124 7	1,173 66	9	28	16 -	746	800 66	-	587 778	21	40	24	684	297	68
Not reporting. Vacant, not for sale or rent	120		-	5 90	2 21	48 853	-	5	2 2	84 59	12 256	81	15 1,316	3	1 8	8	1,289	8 63	1 8
Ordinary Seasonal	45		-	21 69	15 6	166 187	-	5	2	58	80			3	8	3	81 1,158	28 35	8-
1930: All private families	8,647	1,400	520	3,592	8,195	38,042		976	958	25,548		1 .		_	599	 	6,384		1,119
Owner families Percent owner	4,702	732	283 54.7		1,627	18,092	-	411 42.9	519 54.9		4,575	1,052	7,393		407	-	8,582		690 61.9
Tenant families Not reporting tenure	8,772		234 3			19,316		546 19	427 12	18,611	3,665	1,067	4,716		190	-	2,735		424
POPULATION																			
Total population, 1940 Population per occupied unit	34,441	5,517	1,950 3.04	18,995 8,95	12,978 4.04	179,562 3,91	2,598 8.41		4,414 4.10	112,504 3.84								28,137	4,814
Total population, 1930 Population per private family	31,841	4,800	1,725	11,706	L	161,032		3,899	J	106,597	1	1	1	3.23	1,994	8.26	9.43 21,239	1	8.18 8.719
Population per private family		T	\$.82	3.26	4.34	and the second second	_	3.99	4.31				8.67		3.33		8,88		3.32
All dwelling units	10,962	1,718	670	4,606	3,368	47,588	770	1,235	1,096	30,132	12,050	2,805	17,617	917	755	888	8,873	6,684	1,425
TYPE OF STRUCTURE	8,818	1,205	428	3,870	3 915	16,517	648	619	531	8,706	8,920	0 000	15,491	659	628	628	7,202	6,374	1
1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	156	51	47	46		16,039	2	64		14,986	660	7	80	7	7	-	52	14	1,056
2-family other	208	62	S4	92		4,238	80	105	40	8,158	780	74	626	112	22	84	992	76	118 56
4-family	. 72	52	8	12	- 1	836	8	20	8	692	108	- 1	92	83	12	8	52	15	89 20
1- to 4-family with business	. 113	58	27	130 28	8 5	1,862	7	21	29	1,713	99	- וי	162	18					
10- to 19-family	- 1.	-	- 1			659 403		24	- 1	550 368			10	:	:	1	10	1 -	-
Other dwelling place YEAR BUILT	- 62	20	-	36	6	282	i	49	3	120	94	15	67	5	1	. 10	84	17	1 1
1935 to 1940 1930 to 1934	751		48	885			287			780		127	2,896	58	90	118	1,645	485	138
1925 to 1929	615	133	50	267 289		3,821	62 171	99	39	1,742	1,656								77
1920 to 1924 1910 to 1919	991	129		250 408			113						1,126	. 45					101
1900 to 1909 1890 to 1899	1 1.334	115	60 53	749 658		6,885	40	216	92	5,842	3 95	5 289	8,596	\$27	158	154	1,466	1,496	213
1880 to 1889 1850 to 1879	1,132	816		468		3,575	2	67	58	2,999	9 31/	182	1,311	123	35	217	453	483	104
1859 or earlier Not reporting year built	1,821	142	96	485	498	2,519	2	95	192	98'	7 69	5 567	1,025	84	26	6	873	586	122
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING					1 101	3,000			240	2,46	1,20	3 301	. 408	26	27	22	176	157	124
Not needing major repairs	3,064				2,184	40,476		1,063			7 10,41		13,811						
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	446	124	55	248	1.9	996	- 1	115	105	56	8 19	3 20	548	151	. 78	10 10	290	19	198
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	3,984	127	49																
Needing major repairs With private bath and priv, flush toilet	2,869															5 415 176			
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet	. 54	14	12	27	(J	178	-		(ເ) ៍ ១	B 8	3 2	112	46	2	16	44	4	14
No running water in dwelling unit	1,851	129	120	550	1,058	1,078	1	3 31	. 56	5 16	9 57	4 240	2,268	87	18	106			
Not reporting repair or plumbing WATER SUPPLY	. 444	145	28	135	195	2,814	. е	70	60	1,90	4 65	7 115	661	48	13	75	291	. 284	41
Running water in dwelling unit	4,860	1,427	489	2,387	557	43,148	765	1,168	975	29,45	9,61	5 1,170	8,618	746	696	718	5,101	1,852	1
Hand pump in dwelling unit		35	94	1,491	1,805	1,279		17	. 99	่า	8 89	6 31	5 6,740	86	28	3 77	2,361	4,188	125
Other water supply within 50 feet	1,611	111	25	551	924	1,689	1 3	1 12	2 23	3 8	4 98	6 69	1,805	58	3 1e	3 59	659	1,01	44
No water supply within 50 feet Not reporting water supply								L 24 B E									4		
TOILET FACILITIES		1 05-																	
Flush toilet in structure, exclusive use Flush toilet in structure, shared	. 3,985	26	87	4	1 1	L 86,45	2 2	5 81	2 2	4 2,70	ອ] 13	9 1:	2 24	7 68					
Nonflush toilet in structure Outside toilet or privy	5,887	382	289		2 2,800	7,46		- 110 8 110		1 4	4]	8 :	1 41	3 -		1 10	21	L !	
No toilet or privy Not reporting toilet facilities	. 211			8	5 84	3 25	3 3		1 1	0 8	2 11	8 3	1 325	5 8		- -]	14	5 17	5 1
BATHTUE OR SHOWER							1	1		-	1	-		1	1			5 8:	
Exclusive use	3,481	1 Se	5 S1			4 85,64 5 8,12		9 91 5 5						L 395					
None Not reporting bathtub or shower	6,584	557	921	2,80	2 2,90	4 8,81	7 .	4 25	9 94	7 3,26	7 8,11	1 1,99	5 10,78	43	2 222	2 280	4,11	2 5,794	3 54.
HOL TEPOLINE DETILUD OF SNOWER	108	a(<u>ا</u>	<u>' </u>	<u> </u>	<u>-1</u>	<u>'</u>	2 1	* 2	0 27	18 16	3 2	4 86	1 10		5 29	18	5 12	3 11

Table 23.---NUMBER OF ROOMS, LIGHTING EQUIPMENT, SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, ETC., FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Percent not shown where less than 0.1; percent and median not shown where base is less than 100]

			KÉNT						W CASTL	E		بر الرواني الرواني الرواني ال			SUS	SEX			Milford
SUBJECT	The		Milford I	Rural-	ural-	The	Belle-	Newark	Now	Wil-	Rural-	Rural-	The	Laurel	Milford city	Seaford	Rural- non-	Rural-	city (entire)
	county	Dover				county	fonte town	town	Castle city	mington	farm	farm	county	town	(part)	town	farm	farm	
All dwelling units	10,362	1,718	670	4,606	3,368	47,588	770	1,235	1,096	30,132	12,050	2,305	17,617	917	755	688	8,373	6,684	1,425
NUMBER OF ROOMS					26	832		21	12	592	192	14	391	10	1	14			43
1 room	189 320	25 59	48 35	96 173	53	2,027	2 · 31	34 94	14 51	1,614 3,054	313	50		36 66	17 29	76	625	302	52 101
3 rooms	629 1,296	145 263	72 85	284 600	128 348	5,164	51	116	121	3,396	1,301	179	2,394	137 154	63 154			1,067	148 257
5 rooms	1,679 2,405	306 338	103 175	869 1,205	401 687	7,322	146 277	171 440	186 333	3,986 9,188	3,610	402	4,256	228	207	196	1,922	2 1,703	382
6 rooms	1,577	244	66 37	618 358	649 491	5,758 3,543	138 69	157 82	155 84) 328 321	1,691	108 90	77	95	75	676	114
8 rooms	1,086 505	170 77	28	152	248	1,560	22 10	33 26	48 27	946	333			27	40			152	21
10 rooms	266 262	19 37	5 11	83 74	159 140	1,087 1,447	19	47	42	631	38	1 32'	328	13 35	27				38 20
Not reporting number of rooms	148	35	11	64	36	523	2	- 14	21	303	14								
LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	6,158	1,418	506	3,179	1,050	44,001	769	1,121	978	28,777				769	701	747			1,207
Electric Percent with electric lighting	60.2	84.2	76.0	69.9	31.6 15	93.5 115	100.0	92.0 1	91.0 2	96.4			47	84.8	93.6		s ا	3 39	1 205
Gas Kerosche of gasoline	28 3,985	254	157	1,852	2,282	2,860	-	96 1	95	930 41				- 1	-	- J	. 15	40	2
Other Not reporting lighting equipment	56 140	7 34	24	10 58	37 44	505	1	16	21	290	150	2	199	10	6	36	64	4 83	10
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD								1	1 000	80.000	11,41	2 2 200	14,921	693	706	86	6,23	4 6,227	1,348
All occupied units	9,672 955	1,636 162	642 88	4,180 538	3,214 167	45,948 2,839	761	71	70	2,065	5 52	7 8	5 1,314	75	79	9 8	69	6 376	167
1 person 2 persons	2,719 2,161	524 379	223 142	1,245 968	727	10,964 10,472	215 220		230	6,487	2,81	9 41	3,420	251	18	18	5 1,40	3 1,398	324
3 persons 4 persons	1,557	270	93	632	562 376	8,452	158	222				3 43 8 37			. 63	1 8	55	7 699	109
5 persons	912 562	130 75	25	358 211	251	3,348	41	. 81	. 91	2,218	3 72	6 19	1 870	37		9 1	9 16	3 260	19
7 persons	951 196	48 26		106 62	187		4	. 29	29	71	4 23	0 7		10		7 1	2 8 4 4		
9 persons 10 persons	111 64	9		33 13	66 43	372	1	. 1	2 18	3 32	9 7	4 3	8 8	3 8	3		3 2		1 2
11 persons or more	64	. 7		14	43	354	1	. 1	1	1 23	4 6	6 2	8 • 9			1	~		-
Median number of persons-	3,03	2.85	2.57	2,82	3.54	3.36	3.10	3.2							1 2.9				6 2.75 6 2.77
All occupied units Owner-occupied units	2.81	2.82	2.68		3.16	3.5	3.24												7 2.73
Tenant-occupied units PERSONS PER ROOM	3.26	2.87	2,49	3.09	4.00	0.20		1							-				-
All occupied units	9,672	1,536				45,94							0 14,92 7 7 26				4 3.25	52 2,76	5 731
0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75	5,007	826			698	18,09	4 23	2 31	2 23	3 7,57	0 3,0	11 5¢	36 9,24 95 2,50	8 20		58 19 98 19		12 1,37 58 1,12	
0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	1,480	219					ע וכ	8 6	в 11	2 2,56	7 8	79 1	56 1,05	7 4	3 2	9	5 3 29 1	59 56	1 67
1.51 to 2.00	285	. 31	1 25					2 3 - 1	1	6 16	i9 I	36	46 44 16 21	4	8	i	LO I	85 11	
2.01 or more Not reporting persons per room		3					0	2 1	0 1	9 25	51 1	24	24 15		5				
Tenant-occupied units	4,823	679		2,070	1,515	5 25,48	5 21	6 74 1 26			2 5,2	99 3	85 2,53	4 21	.4 13	L4 1	05 3,0 30 1,1	86 84	0 253
0.50 or less 0.51 to 0.75	1,135	836 24	7 80	452	356	3 6.81	1 7	9 20	B 10	8 4,66	36 1,4	59 2	91 1,69 30 1,53	1 13	12	51 1	23 6	59 58 03 60	2 131
0.76 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	. 928		5 25	5 184	191	1 2,51	9	8 t	7 7	2 1,79	95 4	99	68 71 32 31	.0 4	9			41 1	50 47 52 27
1.51 to 2.00	. 182				2 2	1 24			1 ·	4 1	51	56 59	9 1	54	B 9	-			31 7 25 7
Not reporting persons per room				1 20		5 27	7	8	6 J	.5 1	38								
All occupied units	9,672	1,63	6 64	4,180	3,21	4 45,94	8 76	1,20	1,03	29,2	93 11,4	16 8,2	.00 14,9	21 89	93 7	06 8	61 6,2		
RADIO With radio		1,36	2 48			9 41,6					55 10,5		27 11.1 .1 76				20 4,9	3.8 68	.5 85.5
Percent with radio	75.1	86,	3 77.	7 77.	3 66.	5 92	8 99	1 1	90 1	98 1,9	37 1	75 3	18 3,4	01 1	63	58		179 1,9	
No radio 'Not reporting radio			8 1			8 1,1		7	84	55 7	01 3	248	55 3	26	30	Ĭ			
REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT				4 1 00		8 26.8	72 69	10 A	57 4	48 17,0	16 7,		4,8					617 1,0	50 532 2 40.8
Mechanical Percent with mechanical refrigeration	28.	3 59.	2 31.	4 31.	3 11.		2 91	1 56	0 42	.3 58 38 10,9	.7 6	128 40).2 33)23 6,0	2 46 96 4	24 3	828	332 2,	221 2,6	91 613
IceOther		5	2	7 1	1 1	.6 2	35	1	1	3 1	.02	71		24	2 48	2 33		251 2,	17
None	2,03		14 13 18 1			8 1,8 38 5						164		58	11	7	38	83	119 24
COOKING FUEL						_	_				74	861	258 5	18	10	41		191	65 9
Coal or coke Wood	44			1 26 8 1,27	7 2,75	18 5,6 19 2,0	58	-	74		64	589 1,	007 6,8	169 8	340	55	241 1,	816 4, 290	417 15 244 26
Gas	1,85	3 80	10 18		4 8	34 34,3 32 1.3	25	47	8		291	773	202 8	366	.78	109	66	493	125 14 307 67
Electricity	2,40	6 3	59 34	1,50		54 3,6	81 09	4 1	52 1		27	52	30	32	-	2	122	28 18	1
Other	1	6 5	15 53		-	- 1	27 07	5	6 12	zõ	101 371	10 169	8 30	46 170	5 6	1 6	30	60	68 1
Not reporting cooking fuel	16	3	58	5 5	51 5			1					· .	1					
HEATING EQUIPMENT Steam or hot water system	1,28	9 5	99 10			79 19,3				13,		085	450 l, 107	161 3	128 54	165 53	173	132	113 27 40 9
Piped warm air system	42	B 1	82 (97 16 36 40	10 1	44 8,5 31 4,4	37		341 3	72 1.	917 1	737	287 1.	073	38	166	76	623	170 25 823 72
Pipeless warm air furnace	7,00	7 6		2 3,05	15 2,8	92 12,6		-	4	` − !	407	30		146	656 1	317	-	124	20 61
Other or none Not reporting heating equipment			17 43				26	1		13	360	120	19	171	16	4	94	56	01
MORTGAGE STATUS							-	543	157 1	578 11,	531 6	196	- 4.		317	443		,207	- 72
Owner-occupied nonfarm units Mortgaged			48	33 2,11 67 51	79	- 19,8	78 4	121	191 :	216 6,	258 3	492	- 1,	174	66	129	106	873	- 19
Percent mortgaged	92	5 44	.4 30	.5 29. 52 1,39		- 7.5	22 3	19	237	923 4,	648 2	395 309			188	296 1.8	219 1 31	,941 393	- 4
Not reporting mortgage status			99	64 1	36	1,0	005	3	29	39	625	309							بنطسيخ

Table 24.—URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY VALUE AND MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100; medians for 1930 shown where available]

Sector Antonia Contraction and Antonia Contraction and Antonia Contraction and Antonia Contraction and Antonia			NT				NEW	CASTLE					SUSSEX			Mi	Lford
SUBJECT	The		Milford	Rural-	The	Belle-	Newark	New	Wil-	Rural-	The	Laurel	Milfor	Searo		u- (e)	lty ntire)
	county	Dover	(part)	nonfarm	county	fonte town	town	Castle city	mington	nonfarm	county	town	(part)	town	nonf	arm	
VALUE OF HOME										6,196	4,923	317	44	3 3	56 3,	207	726
All owner-occupied units	3,150 3,101	757 741	283 277	2,110 2,083	19,305 18,626	543 519	457 419	578 555	11,531	6,062	4,258	310	44		50 3,	157	718 12
Under \$300	67 99	5.9	9	53 82	114 76	-	2	6 3	35 12	59	124		1	4	9	109 211	12
\$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$699	159	11	13	135 185	141 138		1	4	15		263		1	3	19 18	229	34
\$700 to \$999 \$1,000 to \$1,499	236 409	20 49	31 35	325	566	2	23 14	48 66	227 385					17	26 42	459 890	. 59 74
\$1,500 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,499	349 313	43 54	27	279 232	719 1,073	1 2	22	74 67	686	289	476				31 43	358 289	91 77
\$2,500 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$3,999	257 439	47 119	90 44	180 276	1,037 2,961	3 14	13 50	115	1.916	860	625	5		96 91	60 87	410 215	140 53
\$4,000 to \$4,999	268 211	97 91	22 17		2,679 2,682	44 70	43 44	59 47	1,636	3 98	3 275	5 38	3	30	82 12	175 95	47 40
\$5,000 to \$5,999 \$6,000 to \$7,499	138	90 61.		40	2,855 1,696	130 153	76 51	30 12	1,823	3 39	7 . 8		3	21	8 12	47 62	23 34
\$7,500 to \$9,999 \$10,000 and over	76	45	4	27	1,889	100	72	17	1,02: 5,726			1	-		161 2	,505	3,566
Average value (dollars)	2,869 2,870	4,451 4,139	2,623		5,914 4,929	7,425	6,517 5,761	3,506 2,974	4,95	5 4,80	8 2,34	3,05		03 2,1	337 2	101 598	2,857 3,067
1930: Median value (dollars)	2,816	4,480			5,788	-	6,283	2,897	٤,00	2 5,48	0 2,66		- 0,5				
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied units	3,150	757	283		19,805	543	457	578	11,531	6,19	6 4,32	3 31				,207	726 681
Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3	8,092 90	746		2,092	18,903 111	548 -	448 1	558	11,242	7 6	7 8	7 .	_	2	8	85 125	11 9
\$3 to \$4	91 167	9	9	74	78 142		1	27	1	3 12	1 26	4 1		8	15	230	21 35
\$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9	218	19	28	171	121		4 23	11 37	2: 15	9 29	2 57	1 2	4	7 26	11 25	220 496	62
\$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19	470 401	53 42	22	337	719	· 1	30 26	72	32	9 28	7 58		6	60 62	41. 33	454 391	82 93
\$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29	548 286		. 29	186	1,467	7	32	86	95	2 89	0 46	4 4	9	62 06	35 51	318 372	91 150
\$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	878 296		11	120	3,748 3,414	89	82 76	105	2,00	1 1,17	9 32	3 4	5	45 24	36 40	197 141	62 34
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74	191 83	92			2,649	135 127	35 58	47	1,46	2 49	9 12	5 1	9	16	27 14	63 94	20 5
\$75 to \$99	44	26	5 3		1,189	94	46 33	10					1	4 5	16	37	6
\$100 and over Average estimated monthly rent (dollars).	24.51	87.04	22.5	7 20.20	51.49	63.44	47.59	34.18	51.8							82.20	27.15 26.01
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars) CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT	21.07	37.8	2 21.1	1 17.50	48.72	60.74	42.66	29.00					-		Second Street, St		
All tenant-occupied units	3,306							498 493						263 261		3,027 2,956	628 620
Number reporting contract rent Under \$3 \$3 to \$4	3,275	5	9	4 10	98	3 -	3	1 1	e i	84	69 1. 94 3.	35	2	1	1	132 287	4 22
\$5 to \$6	43	4	5 5	4 33	39	e 1	12	יב א	0 14	44 8	25 58	37	13	10 34	29 51	505 417	64 97
\$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14	45			3 .29 1 53	2,41	4 -	. 86	19	0 1,5	11 6	27 9	18 1		68 65	75 68	668 388	149 132
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	41			7 25			66	5. 9	в 3,0	23 6	37 3	54	47	39 21	79 56	199 177	72
\$25 to \$29	21 17	7 10		3 B	6 4.85	5 59		6 6	2 2,5 8 3,5	63 1,0	32 2	25	44 44	20	56	105	30
\$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	8	1 7	0	S	8 2,48 6 1,21	5 5			8 1,8 2 9			00 24	17 3	3	24 4	17	
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74			6		1 63	4 . 2	5 2	l l	5 5		76	9	-	-	3 1	6 1	
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over	-	ī	1	-	- 19	2	s ·	4	2 1	43	40 .87 13.	1 74 15.	1	.37 1	- 9,38	-	14.26
Average monthly rent (dollars) Median monthly rent (dollars)	13.6		7 11.1	31 10.0	6 25.6	43.5	2 24.8	3 15.2	26 25.	55 23	24 12.	03 13.	34 15		9.10	10.53	13.63
1930: Median monthly rent (dollars)	12.8	4 18.6	0 11.	17 11.1	8 29.3	2	- 25.4	0 16.7	73 31.	,81 AA	18 11.		_				
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT Vacant units, for sale or rent	. 45			28 34 26 31			9 2						21 21	41 38	24 24	900 878	69 64
Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3	` 5	7	2	-1.	5	8	-	-	-	5	8	29 19	-	-	-	29 19	ĩ
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6	. 4	9	4	i -	4 1	18 33	-	s .	-	3		17 26	1	1	2	115 18	2
\$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14		20	8	8	3 8	11 34	-	5	•7	35		19	4	8 10	2	105 77	11 17
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24		53 23	4	S	.5 L	15 14	1	-	1	83 81	31 33	75	i	5	2	67 50	6
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39	/	23	10	5		92 64	- 1	1		74 108		64 113	6 2	4 7	4 8	96	9
\$40 to \$49			16	-	2 2	08 29	2 2	4	4	162 83	36 42	82 30	-	-	2 1	80 29	- 1
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74		4	4	-	-	61 26	8	ĩ	2	40 19	15 5	31 34	1	-	-	30 34	
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over		-	-	-	-	52	-	1	-	30		.32	-	- ,	-	129 41.06	
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars Median estimated monthly rent (dollars) 18.		-		52 87. 16 33.		-	-		3,29 34 5,81 24	1.94 24	.70	-	_	-	25,40	-
CONTRACT OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT							1		1.1					4	l.		<u></u>
All dwelling units	6,9			570 4,6 539 4,5	06 45,2 56 44,4		70 1,2 68 1,2				050 10, 738 10,		917 904	755 732	888 835	8,373 8,178	1,371
Number reporting contract or est, rent Under \$3	R	75	18	13 2	49 2	86	-	4	8	62	212	271 479	2 20	2	1 18	266 440	15
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6		18 59	32 58	68 5	33 5	65		16	17	160 375	371	995 876	55 98	19 44	44 64	877 670	87
\$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14		85 \$		120 1,0	02 8,0		- 1			707	978 1,	769	215	102	103	1,349	222
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	8	78	.37 .36	96		183 017	13	92	104 3	798 1	,015 1,	010	124 75	138 106	112 115	975 714	179
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39	6	28	89	57	82 4,	928	20 1		128 3	,630 1			100 106	87 136	95 115	592 719	7 192
\$40 to \$40		98	248	20	30 6,	196 1	42 1	.64 72	91 4	,062 1		673 865	62 24	48 24	62 45	50 27	1 68
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74		95	116 69	10	22 2,	877 1	55	80	32 2	,014	596	257	20	16	80	19	1 20
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over		44 30	26	1	17 1, 12 1,	477 3 783	64	51 39	17 1	,015 ,025	295 588	158 499	1	45	15 16	13 47	6 6
Average monthly rent (dollars)	18. 14.				.08 38	.22 57. .68 56.			.73 3	7.75 3					26.10	26.9	
Median monthly rent (dollars)	14.	20										<u> </u>					

Table 25.—TENANT-OCCUPIED URBAN AND RURAL-NONFARM UNITS BY GROSS MONTHLY RENT, FOR URBAN PLACES AND RURAL-NONFARM AREAS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Gross monthly rent represents estimated rent without furniture plus average monthly cost to tenant of water, electricity, gas, and other fuel. Median not shown where base is less than 100]

COUNTY AND URBAN PLACE	All tenant- occupied units	Me- dian gross rent	Report- ing gross rent	Under \$3	\$3 to \$4	\$5 to \$6	\$7 to \$9	\$10 to \$14	\$15 to \$19	\$20 to \$24	\$25 to \$29	\$30 to \$39	\$40 to \$49	\$50 to \$59	\$60 to \$74	\$75 to \$99	\$100 and over	Not reporting gross rent
KENT COUNTY	3,308	\$18.32	2,662	.7	31	79	259	535	557	413	254	338	124	48	19	8	1	64
Dover Milford city (part) Rural-nonfarm	879 359 2,070	22.32 18.70 16.83	732 343 1,587	7	5 2 24	9 5 65	27 29 197	115 75 345	152 72 839	103 66 844	69 42 143	184 89 165	66 7 51	35 5 8	14 1 4	2	1	14) 10 48
NEW CASTLE COUNTY	24,443	32.96	22,545	18	39	118	346	1,117	1,843	2,619	3,235	5,592	3,684	1,980	1,194	546	214	1,8%
Bellefonte town Newark town. New Castle city Wilmington Rural-nonfarm	218 745 498 17,762 5,220	51,92 33.04 25.84 33.20 32.14	214 703 450 16,494 4,684	- 1 7 9	- - 10 28	7 5 46 60	- 10 5 194 137	1 46 38 691 347	1 72 67 1,287 416	3 91 88 1,965 472	8 75 97 2,466 589	58 140 76 4,268 1,075	58 193 45 2,690 768	33 66 20 1,414 447	45 39 6 899 205	31 18 4 402 91	6 5 3 155 45	41 44 1,265 530
SUSSEE COUNTY	4,371	18.47	3,668	14	48	115	323	760	728	552	354	451	222	77	25	. 3	1	70
Laurel town Milford city (part) Seaford town Rural-nonfarm	576 263 505 8,027	18.60 21.52 26.59 17.17	547 240 412 2,469	- 14	- - 48	4 1 2 108	89 11 13 260	123 40 57 540	181 47 49 496	82 52 62 355	41 41 55 217	81 33 81 256	35 14 56 117	8 1 26 42	2 - 8 15	8	1	29 28 98 556
TOTALS FOR URBAN PLACE IN TWO COUNTLES:	.									1. S. S. S.						· · ·	а — н. На п.	
Wilford alty	622	19.90	583	-	2	6	40	115	119	118	83	72	21	6	1	~	-	8

Table 26.—RURAL-FARM UNITS BY VALUE OR ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT, AND CHARACTERISTICS OF RURAL-FARM UNITS OCCUPIED BY NONWHITE HOUSEHOLDS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

Bigging and the second state of the second sta							
SUBJECT	Kent	New Castle	Susser	SUBJECT	Kent	New Castle	Susser
ALL RURAL-FARM UNITS				OCCUPIED BY NONWHITE			
All rural-farm units	3,368	2,305	6,684	Dwelling units occup, by nonwhite	482	181	956
VALUE OF FARM HOME				Median number of persons in household	3.44	3.10	3.30
All owner-occupied units	1,699	1 180	3,578	STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	3.14	2.10	
Number reporting value	1,558	1,158	3,366	g			·
Under \$300	55	-,004	104	Not needing major repairs With running water in dwelling unit	223 13	97 11	568 39
\$300 to \$499	62	11	160	No running water in dwelling unit	210	86	529
\$500 to \$699 \$700 to \$999		80	243	Needing major repairs	286	32	358
\$1,000 to \$1,499	212 371	27	363 684	With running water in dwelling unit	1	-	. 5
\$1,500 to \$1,999	228	60	524	No running water in dwelling unit	237	82	858 30
\$2,000 to \$2,499	188	84	424	Not reporting repair or plumbing	21	2	30
\$2,500 to \$2,999	83	79	222	LIGHTING EQUIPMENT			
\$3,000 to \$3,999		112	366	Electric	49	29	98
\$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$7,499	51	78	124	Other	430	100	856
\$7,500 to \$7,499	47	203	121	Not reporting lighting equipment	8	2	7
\$7,500 to \$9,999 \$10,000 and over	1	175	14	PERSONS PER ROOM			
Average value (dollars)		1	}	0.50 or less	173	52	269
Median value (dollars)	1,713 1,487	6,394 4,436	1,866 1,623	0.51 to 1.00	177	57	395
Metalan Value (donals)	1,907	*,*30	1,060	1.01 to 1.50	74	9	135
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT				1.51 to 2.00	. 35	10	95
				2.01 or more	20	3	54
All tenant-occupied units Number reporting estimated rent	1,515	1,042	2,649	Not reporting persons per room	3	-	8
Under \$3	1,388	907	2,239 201	VALUE OF FARM HOME			
\$3 to \$4	152	46	444	All nonwhite owners	146	47	279
\$5 to \$6	259	61	688	Number reporting value	142	45	279
\$7 to \$9	174	63	294	Under \$300 \$300 to \$499	24 19	57	54 47
\$10 to \$14	301	820	899	\$500 to \$699	1 33	7	50
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	243 161	126	96 41	\$700 to \$999	87	و ا	46
\$25 to \$29	33	96	-11	\$1,000 and over	39	19	62
\$30 to \$39	11	90	27	Average value (dollars)	865	i _	814
\$40 to \$49	3	48	16	Median value (dollars)	670		654
\$50 and over	2	58	13	ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT			1
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars)	10.79	20,11	7.74	All nonwhite tenants	386	84	677
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)	10.50	15,51	5.89	Number reporting estimated rent	812	79	
				Under \$3	. 29	27	141
Vacant units, for sale or rent Number reporting estimated rent	133	74	894 378	\$3 to \$4		20	
Einder \$3	124 16	71	49	\$5 to \$6		9	184
\$3 to \$4	38	7	57	\$7 to \$9 \$10 and over	45	1 22	
\$5 to \$6	38	18	184			1	1
\$7 to \$9	12	4	25	Average estimated monthly rent (dollars)_ Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)_			4.55
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6 \$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$10.	11	1 11	48	integrati escinared inonenty rent (donara)	5.54	-	4,08
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	5	8	9				1
\$25 to \$29	3	1	13				
\$30 to \$39	-	* 8	6			1 · · · · ·	
\$40 to \$49	-	3	5				
\$50 and over	-) 5	90]	1	1
Average estimated monthly rent (dollars)_	5.88	-	24.00	1 · ·			
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars)	4.92	-	5.84			1	
		1	1		L	1	1

Table 27.—TYPE OF STRUCTURE AND STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING EQUIPMENT, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

		<u></u>						
SUBJECT	KENT	NEW CASTLE	SUSSEX	SUBJECT	KENT			
SUBJECT	LINGA	NCH CHOTLE	ALOCOG	SUBJECT	LENT	NEW CASTLE	SUSSEC	
							~	
STRUCTURES BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE				CONVERSION		······································		
All residential structures	9,692	38,974	16,682	All dwelling units	10,562	47,588	17,617	
1-family detached	8,818	16,517	15,491	In nonconverted structures In structures converted	9,864	40,211	16,182	
1-family attached	156	16,039	80	To different number of units	751	6,136	1,058	
2-family side-by-side	278	1,132	243	From nonresidential to residential	64	397	147	
2-family other	104 35	2,119 755	313 53	Not reporting conversion	183	844	285	
-family	18	209	23	STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING			the second s	
1- to 4-family with business	215	1,612	365		•		·	
5- to 9-family	21	310	25	Owner-occupied dwelling units	4,849	20,463	7,901	
10- to 19-family	2	55	1	Not needing major repairs	3,878 1,936	18,438 16,018	6,410 2,776	
20-family or more	-	14	-	With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	136	219	109	
Other dwelling place	50	212	67	With running water, no priv, flush toilet	260	1.080	623	
STRUCTURES BY EXTERIOR				No running water in dwelling unit	1,526	1,121	2,618	
MATERIAL				Needing major repairs	759	897	1,177	
All residential structures	9,692	38,974	16,682	With private bath and priv. flush toilet	114	457	198	
Wood	8,922	11,248 23,050	15,889 225	With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	18	23	91	
BrickStucco	106	1,524	97	With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	54 573	142 275	119	
Other	126	2,435	257	Not reporting repair or plumbing	212	1,128	314	
Not reporting exterior material	148	717	214	Hot reporting tepan or pranong	a14	ومدرد	-01	
				Tenant-occupied dwelling units	4,823	25,485	7,020	
DWELLING UNITS BY TYPE OF STRUCTURE				Not needing major repairs	8,222	20,807	5,089	
Owner-occupied dwelling units	4.849	20,463	7,901	With private bath and priv. flush toilet	1,008	15,001	1,375	
1-family detached	4,467	9,901	7,427	With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	294	758	29	
1-family attached	45	7,608	26	With running water, no priv, flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	357	3,580	59(2,68)	
2-family side-by-side	130	753	96	Needing major repairs	1,568 1,403	1,468 3,190	1.67	
2-family other	63	987	145	With private bath and priv, flush toilet	130	956	16	
3-family,	20	281	30	With private flush toilet, no priv, bath	34	150	6	
4-family	5 95	51 750	6 145	With running water, no priv. flush toilet	180	1,366	20	
5-family or more	90 5	65	145	No running water in dwelling unit	1,109	718	1,21	
Other dwelling place	19	66	25	Not reporting repair or plumbing	198	1,488	25	
				Vacant units, for sale or rent	570	1,287	1,58	
Tenant-occupied dwelling units	4,829	25,485	7,020	Not needing major repairs	354	983	1.09	
1-family detached	3,763	5,918	5,687	With private bath and priv. flush toilet	102	752	50	
1-family attached 2-family side-by-side	95 394	8,152 1,458	46 311	With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	14	18	3	
2-family other	182	3,144	407	With running water, no priv. flush toilet	18	77	7	
3-family		1,884	117	No running water in dwelling unit	220	196	48	
4-family	62	727	58	Needing major repairs. With private bath and priv, flush toilet	185	198	23	
1- to 4-family with business	142	1,399	265	With private flush toilet, no priv, bath	20 2	68	2	
5-family or more	102	2,587	87	With running water, no priv, flush toilet	12	52	2	
Other dwelling place	43	216	42	No running water in dwelling unit	151	73	18	
Vacant units, for sale or rent	570	1,287	1,380	Not reporting repair or plumbing	31	106	5	
1-family detached	452	457	1,186				t	
1-family attached	15	260	4				1	
2-family side-by-side	19	44	· 21					
2-family other	19	97	44				1 .	
3-family		96	7					
4-family	5	55	21			÷.	1	
1- to 4-family with business 5-family or more	16 35	73	26			}	} ·	
o-initially of liferic	35	205	69	1 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1	1	
Other dwelling place			_					

Table 28.—NUMBER OF ROOMS AND SIZE OF HOUSEHOLD, BY OCCUPANCY AND TENURE, AND OTHER CHARACTERISTICS, FOR PLACES OF 10,000 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

SUBJECT	KENT NEW CASTLE		SUSSEX	1	1000		
SUBJECT	A DAY	NEW CROTLE	ABCCOC	SUBJECT	KENT	NEW CASTLE	SUSSEX
· · · ·							
NUMBER OF ROOMS		· .		NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD			
Owner-occupied units	4,849	20,463	7,901	Continued			
1 room	44	81	58	Tenant-occupied units			
2 rooms	62	156	126	1 person	4,823	25,485	7,020
3 rooms	127	451	197	2 persons	420	1,859	508
4 rooms	357	961	621	3 persons	1,171	6,495	1,799
5 rooms	716	2,522	1,212	4 persons	1,076	5,785 4,386	1,595
5 rooms	1,230	7,600	2,172	5 persons	508	2,879	1,290
7 rooms	931	3,366	1,459	6 persons	324	1,744	461
8 rooms or more	1,981	5,173	1,937	7 persons	224	1,744	254
Not reporting number of rooms	51	153	119	8 persons	181	1,018	254
The second se	4,823	05 405		9 persons	79	329	82
Tenant-occupied units	108	25,485 651	7,020	10 persons	45	205	55
1 room	194	1,742	451	11 persons or more	44	210	62
2 rooms	436		451	j - (j			
3 rooms	802	8,410 3,957	1,305	HEATING FUEL BY CENTRAL HEATING	,		
4 rooms	839	4,545	1,404	All occupied units	0 670	15 010	
5 rooms	1.073				9,672	45,948	14,921
6 rooms	506	6,863	1,579 681	With central heating	2,461	52,322	2,530
7 rooms	704	2,274		Percent with central heating	25,8	71.8	17.2
8 rooms or more	61	2,256	686	Coal or coke	1,693	.22,245	1.399
Not reporting number of fooms		477	79	Wood	63	49	1 111
Vacant units, for sale or rent	570	1,287	1,380	Gas	. 11	429	8
1 room	27	28	98	Fuel oil	661	9,390	979
2 rooms	49	118	121	Other fuel	5	11	7
3 rooms	56	186	132	Not reporting fuel	28	200	26
	115	189	308	Without central heating	7,062	10 200	10.000
f rooms	102	205	216	Coal or coke	2,100	13,100	12,820
6 rooms	84	223	242	Wood	3,949	9,187	2,642
7 rooms	36	90	96	Gas	9	1,433	7,570
8 rooms or more	71	167	151	Fuel oil	838	1,666	1,880
Not reporting number of rooms	30	81	16	Kerosene or gasoline	148	1,000	1,080
NOC reporting number of rooma			TO TO	Other fuel	140	20	2
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD				None	5	20	19
				Not reporting fuel	12	37	23
Owner-occupied units	4,849	20,463	7,901				J · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
1 person	585	980	806	Not reporting heating equipment	149	526	171
2 persons	1,548	4,469	2,410	INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT			
3 persons	1,105	4,687	1,827	INCLUSION OF FURNITURE IN RENT			
4 persons	748	4,066	1,294	Tenant-occupied nonfarm units	3,308	24,449	4,371
5 persons	409	2,726	780	With furniture included in rent	75	938	238
5 persons	238	1,604	409	Percent with furniture in rent	2.8	4.4	6.9
7 persons	130	883	206	Furniture not included in rent	2,588	20.382	3,204
8 persons		485	100	Not reporting	645	8,128	3,204
9 persons	32	252	70	Alor reporting	040	0,146	969
10 persons	19	167	28				
11 persons or more	20	144	. 81				

Table 29.—CHARACTERISTICS OF DWELLING UNITS OCCUPIED BY NONWHITE HOUSEHOLDS, FOR PLACES OF 2,500 TO 50,000 INHABITANTS, BY COUNTIES: 1940

[Figures not shown separately for urban places with less than 60 nonwhite households; average and median not shown where base is less than 100]

	KENT			NEW CASTLE			médian not shown where base is less than 100] SUSSEX				Milford
SUBJECT	The county	Dover	Milford city (part)	The county	Newark town	New Castle city	The county	Laurel town	Wilford city (part)	Seaford town	city (entire)
All dwelling units occupied by nonwhite households.	1,646	350	197	4,995	151	162	2,170	117	24	151	221
STATE OF REPAIR AND PLUMBING	631	199	69	3,129	97	77	1,310	87	17	46	106
Not needing major repairs	80 54	36	23 10	1,427	20 21	21 7	51	8.9	1	12	24
With private flush toilet, no priv. bath With running water, no priv. flush toilet	85	34	24 32	925	93 28	27 22	89 1,145	7	4 11	12 21	28
No running water in dwelling unit Needing major repairs	612 736	94 115	99	1,522	50	66	791	24	7	102	106
With private bath and priv, flush toilet With private flush toilet, no priv. bath	- 10	1	2 3	299 68	2 19	1	8	ī	·	1	2
With running water, no priv. flush toilet No running water in dwelling unit	51 668	14 100	11 83	712 443	13 16	17 48	45 732	23	. 7	74	11 90
Not reporting repair or plumbing LIGHTING EQUIPMENT	. 79	36		344	. 4	19	69	6	-	ទ	. 9
Electric	404 1,227	1 44 199	80 116	3,494	76 75	96 56	437 1,712	43 72	. 5 19	77 73	85 135
Other	1,227	195	1	1,431 70	. ~	10	21	2	; -	1	100
NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD	174	31	- 30	509	20	13	240	15	2	24	32
2 persons	430 352	106 75	68 43	1,314 918	41 25	53 28	573 416	27 26	4	43	72
4 persons	214 161	51 27	20 15	707 491	15 14	19 12	304 194	22 9	4 3	23 13	24 18
6 persons	116	17	. 11	371 266	10	8 10	147 108	. 7	. 4	6	15 3
7 persons	51 30	13	3	167	8 3	10	59	23	1	2	. 7
9 persons	18	3 4	ī	68	5 2	4 4	-46 34 47	- 1 3	-	1	1
11 persons or more Median number of persons	23	3	· - ,	89	2			1 A.		ese te T	
All nonwhite households	3.12 2.91	3.01	2,51	3.23	3.08	3.04	3.15	3.13	·	2.79	2.63
Tenants	3,24	2.94	2.41	3,28	3.12	-	3.10	-	-	2.65	2,55
PERSONS PER ROOM 0.50 or less	541	109	66	1,773	53	81	650	43	6	50	72
0.51 to 1.00 1.01 to 1.50	684 211	159 43	84 16	2,243 557	62 18	43 18	878 282	44	11 5	69 14	95 21
2.01 or more	125 63	21 16	21 5	284 77	15 5	9	221 121	6 7	2	14 4	23 5
Not reporting persons per room VALUE OF HOME	22	8	5	· 61	-	8	18	2	-	**	5
All owner-occupied nonfarm units	967 362	108 105	65 64	893 870	51 51	66 63	435 431	18 17	7	42 41	72
Number reporting value Under \$300	30	3	4	37	1 1	2	60		8		4
\$300 to \$499 \$500 to \$699	48 62	7	76	37 71	2	3	69 100	7	. 4	9	10
\$700 to \$999 \$1,000 to \$1,499	83 62	17 33	19 9	58 110	6 17	5 13	87 54	9 4		6 7	19
\$1,500 to \$1,999 \$2,000 to \$2,499	28 25	14 13	5	115 99	8 7	22	29 15	2-	-	9	5 4
\$2,500 to \$2,999 \$3,000 to \$3,999	8 9	ຊ ວິ	4 3	63 143	. 1	3 4	5	1-	1 -	1 -	5
\$4,000 to \$4,999 \$5,000 to \$5,999	3 2	2	1 1	56 36	3	1 -	2	-	1	-	1
\$6,000 to \$7,499 \$7,500 to \$9,999	1	-	1	23 15	-	· -	- 1	-	-	-	
\$10,000 and over	-	-	, -	7	-	-	1 868	-	-	-	-
Average value (dollars)	1,063 848	1,377 1,265	-	2,387	} -	-	673	-	-	-	
ESTIMATED MONTHLY RENT All owner-occupied nonfarm units	367	108	65	893	51	66	435	18	7	42	72
Number reporting estimated rent Under \$3	362	106	62 4	875	50	64	430	17	7	41	69
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$5	48 60	5	8	41 68	i	- 4	78	7		. 8	8
\$7 to \$9	72 74	14 39	17	48	4	3	87	3	4 2	5	21
\$10 to \$14 \$15 to \$19	25	15		130	20	23	26	3	-	8 9	13 3
\$20 to \$24 \$25 to \$29	9	្រខ	5	78	-	. 3		ī	ī	1	4 6
\$30 to \$39 \$40 to \$49	8	5	2	159	-	4]]] -	j	2
\$50 to \$59 \$60 to \$74		1 -	1 - 1	20 16	1 -	1 :		-]] [
\$75 to \$99 \$100 and over	1	-	-	8	-	-	1 -	-	-] [-
Median estimated monthly rent (dollars).	8.04	12,58	-	19,09			6.05	-		-	-
CONTRACT MONTHLY RENT All tenant-occupied nonfarm units	797	242	132	3,971	100	96	779	99	17	109	149
Number reporting contract rent Under \$3	787 86	239	132	3,912 54	100	98	724	. 99	16	78	148
\$3 to \$4 \$5 to \$6	153 171	19	15	85 189	8 7	1 6	168 245	11 23	- 2	8 18	15 39
\$7 to \$9 \$10 to \$14	193 164	76 96	- 31	36B 797	30 30	24 48	143	38 26	11 2	31 16	56
\$15 to \$19 \$20 to \$24	12	10	1 · 1	846 877	20	11	7	1	1	3	2
\$25 to \$29 \$30 to \$39	2	4		446		-	-	-			1 -
\$40 to \$49 \$50 to \$59	-			33	-		:	-] -	-	-
\$60 to \$74 \$75 to \$99	- 1		-	3	-	:	=	- -] -]	
\$100 and over	-	-	-	-	-	-	:	-] -] =	} _
Average monthly rent (dollars)	6.73 6.31	9.07 9.20	7.69	16.86 17,24	10.78] :	5.86 5.47] . [] =	-	7.75
	1	L	1	J	1	1	L	L	1	1	/

.